# BELLSOUTH® / CLEC Agreement

# Customer Name: DSLnet Communications, LLC

DSLnet Communications, LLC (KY)	2
Amendment 11/17/00	6
DSLnet - Attachment 2 Rate Update	135
UCL-ND - 4/27/01	226
DSLnet Communications LLC - CLEC TO CLEC CONVERSION AMENDMENT	239

Note: This page is not part of the actual signed contract/amendment, but is present for record keeping purposes only.

#### **EXECUTIVE SUMMARY**

of

## **DSLnet Communications, LLC**

#### Kentucky

#### Adoption of BellSouth/BlueStar Networks, Inc. Agreement

Agreement Effective Date: 11/17/2000	Agreement Expiration Date: 08/07/2002
Negotiator: Dorothy Farmer	Negotiator Tel No: 404 927-7515

Please be advised that the above named CLEC has adopted the BellSouth/BlueStar Networks, Inc. agreement in its entirety. The term of the adopted agreement can only be for the remaining term of the original CLEC agreement.



#### **AGREEMENT**

This Agreement, which shall become effective as of the date of signature by both parties, is entered into by and between DSLnet Communications, LLC, ("DSLnet") a Delaware corporation on behalf of itself, and BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc., ("BellSouth"), a Georgia corporation, having an office at 675 W. Peachtree Street, Atlanta, Georgia, 30375, on behalf of itself and its successors and assigns.

**WHEREAS**, the Telecommunications Act of 1996 (the "Act") was signed into law on February 8, 1996; and

WHEREAS, section 252(i) of the Act requires BellSouth to make available any interconnection, service, or network element provided under an agreement approved by the appropriate state regulatory body to any other requesting telecommunications carrier upon the same terms and conditions as those provided in the agreement in its entirety; and

WHEREAS, DSLnet has requested that BellSouth make available the interconnection agreement in its entirety executed between BellSouth and BlueStar Networks, Inc. dated August 8, 2000 for the state of Kentucky.

**NOW, THEREFORE,** in consideration of the promises and mutual covenants of this Agreement, DSLnet and BellSouth hereby agree as follows:

1. DSLnet and BellSouth shall adopt in its entirety the BlueStar Networks, Inc. Interconnection Agreement dated August 8, 2000 and any and all amendments to said agreement executed and approved by the appropriate state regulatory commission as of the date of the execution of this Agreement. The BlueStar Networks, Inc. Interconnection Agreement and all amendments are attached hereto as Exhibit 1 and incorporated herein by this reference. The adoption of this agreement with amendment(s) consists of the following:

ITEM	NO.
	PAGES
Adoption Papers	3
Title Page	1
Table of Contents	1
General Terms and Conditions	20
Attachment 1	40
Attachment 2	88
Attachment 3	24
Attachment 4 NOT ADOPTED	0
Attachment 5	11

Attachment 6	6
Attachment 7	19
Attachment 8	2
Attachment 9	106
Attachment 10	11
Amendment dated 10/24/00	2
TOTAL	334

- 2. In the event that DSLnet consists of two (2) or more separate entities as set forth in the preamble to this Agreement, all such entities shall be jointly and severally liable for the obligations of DSLnet under this Agreement.
- 3. The term of this Agreement shall be from the effective date as set forth above and shall expire as set forth in section 2.1 of the BlueStar Networks, Inc. Interconnection Agreement. For the purposes of determining the expiration date of this Agreement pursuant to section 2.1 of the BlueStar Networks, Inc. Interconnection Agreement, the effective date shall be August 8, 2000.
- 4. DSLnet shall accept and incorporate any amendments to the BlueStar Networks, Inc. Interconnection Agreement executed as a result of any final judicial, regulatory, or legislative action.
- 5. Every notice, consent, approval, or other communications required or contemplated by this Agreement shall be in writing and shall be delivered in person or given by postage prepaid mail, address to:

BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc.

CLEC Account Team 9th Floor 600 North 19<sup>th</sup> Street Birmingham, Alabama 35203 and

General Attorney - COU Suite 4300 675 W. Peachtree St. Atlanta, GA 30375 DSLnet Communications, LLC

Wendy Bluemling Assistant Vice President 5<sup>th</sup> Floor 545 Long Wharf Drive New Haven, Connecticut 06511

or at such other address as the intended recipient previously shall have designated by written notice to the other Party. Where specifically required, notices shall be by certified or registered mail. Unless otherwise provided in this Agreement, notice by mail shall be effective on the date it is officially recorded as delivered by return receipt or equivalent, and in the absence of such record of delivery, it shall be presumed to have been delivered the fifth day, or next business day after the fifth day, after it was deposited in the mails.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Parties have executed this Agreement through their authorized representatives.

BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc.	DSLnet Communications, LLC
Signature on File Signature	Signature on File Signature
Christine Boltz Name	Wendy Bluemling Name
Managing Director Title	Assistant Vice President Title
_11/17/00 Date	_11/14/00 Date

#### AMENDMENT TO THE

# INTERCONNECTION AGREEMENT BETWEEN DSLnet COMMUNICATIONS, LLC AND BELLSOUTH TELECOMMUNICATIONS, INC. DATED NOVEMBER 17, 2000 FOR KENTUCKY

Pursuant to this Amendment, DSLnet Communications, LLC ("DSL") and BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc. ("BellSouth"), hereinafter referred to individually as a "Party" or collectively as the "Parties," hereby amend that certain Interconnection Agreement between the Parties dated November 17, 2000 (the "Interconnection Agreement").

WHEREAS, the Parties entered into an Interconnection Agreement on November 17, 2000; and

WHEREAS, the Parties desire to amend that Interconnection Agreement.

NOW THEREFORE, in consideration of the mutual provisions contained herein and other good and valuable consideration, the receipt and sufficiency of which are hereby acknowledged, the Parties hereby convenant and agree as follows:

- 1. The Interconnection Agreement entered into between the Parties is amended to incorporate into the agreement by this reference the terms, conditions, and rates for High Frequency Spectrum Network Element as set forth in Exhibit 2, attached hereto.
- 2. The Parties further agree to incorporate into the agreement by this reference the terms, conditions, and rates for Enhanced Extended Links as set forth in Exhibit 3, attached hereto.
- 2. The Parties further agree to incorporate into the agreement by this reference the terms, conditions, and rates for Port/Loop Combinations as set forth in Exhibit 4, attached hereto.
- 3. The Parties further agree to incorporate into the agreement by this reference the terms, conditions, and rates as set forth in Exhibit 5, attached hereto. Exhibit 5 is Attachment 4 "Physical Collocation" and "Remote Site Physical Collocation" of the BellSouth Standard Interconnection Agreement, Version 3Q00, which is made available by BellSouth to any CLEC upon request.

- 4. All other provisions of the Interconnection Agreement dated December 1, 2000 shall remain in full force and effect.
- 5. Either or both of the Parties is authorized to submit this Amendment to the respective state regulatory authorities for approval subject to Section 252(e) of the Federal Telecommunications Act of 1996.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Parties hereto have caused this Amendment to be executed by their respective duly authorized representatives on the date indicated below.

DSLnet Communications, LLC	BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc.		
By: Signature on File	By: Signature on File		
Name: Wendy Bluemling	Name: <u>Christine Boltz</u>		
Title: AVP-Regulatory	Title: Managing Director		
Date:11/14/2000	Date: 11/17/2000		

#### **EXHIBIT 2**

#### HIGH FREQUENCY SPECTRUM NETWORK ELEMENT

#### 2.8 High Frequency Spectrum Network Element

- 2.8.1 General
- 2.8.1.1 BellSouth shall provide DSL access to the high frequency portion of the local loop as an unbundled network element only where BellSouth is the voice service provider to the end user ("High Frequency Spectrum") at the rates set forth below. BellSouth shall provide DSL with the High Frequency Spectrum irrespective of whether BellSouth chooses to offer xDSL services on the loop.
- 2.8.1.2 The High Frequency Spectrum is defined as the frequency range above the voiceband on a copper loop facility carrying analog circuit-switched voiceband transmissions. Access to the High Frequency Spectrum is intended to allow DSL the ability to provide Digital Subscriber Line ("xDSL") data services to the end user for which BellSouth provides voice services. The High Frequency Spectrum shall be available for any version of xDSL presumed acceptable for deployment pursuant to 47 CFR Section 51.230, including, but not limited to, ADSL, HDSL, and any other xDSL technology that is presumed to be acceptable for deployment pursuant to FCC rules. BellSouth will continue to have access to the low frequency portion of the loop spectrum (from 300 Hertz to at least 3000 Hertz, and potentially up to 3400 Hertz, depending on equipment and facilities) for the purposes of providing voice service. DSL shall only use xDSL technology that is within the PSD mask parameters set forth in T1.413 or other applicable industry standards. DSL shall provision xDSL service on the High Frequency Spectrum in accordance with the applicable Technical Specifications and Standards.
- 2.8.1.3 The following loop requirements are necessary for DSL to be able to access the High Frequency Spectrum: an unconditioned, 2-wire copper loop. An unconditioned loop is a copper loop with no load coils, low-pass filters, range extenders, DAMLs, or similar devices and minimal bridged taps consistent with ANSI T1.413 and T1.601. BellSouth will provide DSL access to the Unbundled Loop Modification (Line Conditioning), in accordance with Section 2.1.24 of this Agreement. BellSouth is not required to condition a loop for access to the high frequency spectrum if conditioning of that loop significantly degrades BellSouth's voice service. If DSL requests that BellSouth condition a loop longer than 18,000 ft. and such conditioning significantly degrades the voice services on the loop, DSL shall pay for the loop to be restored to its original state.

- 2.8.1.4 DSL's termination point is the point of termination for DSL on the toll main distributing frame in the central office ("Termination Point"). BellSouth will use jumpers to connect DSL's connecting block to the splitter. The splitter will route the High Frequency Spectrum on the circuit to DSL's xDSL equipment in DSL's collocation space.
- 2.8.1.5 DSL shall have access to the splitter for test purposes, irrespective of where the splitter is placed in the BellSouth premises.
- 2.8.2 Provisioning of High Frequency Spectrum and Splitter Space
- 2.8.2.1 BellSouth will provide DSL with access to the High Frequency Spectrum as follows:
- 2.8.2.1.1 BellSouth will install splitters within forty-two (42) calendar days of DSL's submission of such order to the BellSouth Complex Resale Support Group; provided, however, that in the event BellSouth did not have reasonable notice that a particular central office was to have a splitter installed therein, the forty-two (42) day interval shall not apply. Collocation itself or an application for collocation will serve as reasonable notice.
- 2.8.2.2 Once a splitter is installed on behalf of DSL in a central office, DSL shall be entitled to order the High Frequency Spectrum on lines served out of that central office.
- 2.8.2.2.1 BellSouth will bill and DSL shall pay the SOMAN and SOMEC charges as described in Section 2.7 of this Agreement when DSL orders High Frequency Spectrum for end-user service.
- 2.8.2.3 BellSouth will select, purchase, install, and maintain a central office POTS splitter and provide DSL access to data ports on the splitter. At least 30 days before making a change in splitter suppliers, BellSouth will provide DSL with a carrier notification letter, informing DSL of change. DSL shall purchase ports on the splitter as set forth more fully below.
- 2.8.2.4 BellSouth will install the splitter in (i) a common area close to the DSL collocation area, if possible; or (ii) in a BellSouth relay rack as close to the DSL DS0 termination point as possible. For purposes of this section, a common area is defined as an area in the central office in which both Parties have access to a common test access point. BellSouth will cross-connect the splitter data ports to a specified DSL DS0 at such time that a DSL end user's service is established.
- 2.8.2.5 The High Frequency Spectrum shall only be available on loops on which BellSouth is also providing, and continues to provide, analog voice service directly to the end user. In the event the end-user terminates its BellSouth provided voice service for any reason, and DSL desires to continue

providing xDSL service on such loop, DSL shall be required to purchase a full stand-alone loop unbundled network element. In the event BellSouth disconnects the end-user's voice service pursuant to its tariffs or applicable law, and DSL desires to continue providing xDSL service on such loop, DSL shall be permitted to continue using the line by purchasing the full stand-alone loop unbundled network element. To the extent commercially practicable, BellSouth shall give DSL notice in a reasonable time prior to disconnect, which notice shall give DSL an adequate opportunity to notify BellSouth of its intent to purchase such loop. In those cases in which BellSouth no longer provides voice service to the end user and DSL purchases the full stand-alone loop, DSL may elect the type of loop it will purchase. DSL will pay the appropriate recurring and non-recurring rates for such loop as set forth in Attachment 2, Exhibit C of this agreement. In the event DSL purchases a voice grade loop, DSL acknowledges that such loop may not remain xDSL compatible.

- 2.8.2.6 Only one competitive local exchange carrier shall be permitted access to the High Frequency Spectrum of any particular loop.
- 2.8.3 Ordering
- 2.8.3.1 To order High Frequency Spectrum on a particular loop, DSL must have a DSLAM collocated in the central office that serves the end-user of such loop. DSL may order splitters in a central office once it has installed its Digital Subscriber Line Access Multiplexer ("DSLAM") in that central office. BellSouth will install these splitters within the interval provided in paragraph 2.8.2.1.1.
- 2.8.3.2 BellSouth will devise a splitter order form that allows DSL to order splitter ports in increments of 24 ports.
- 2.8.3.2.1 BellSouth will provide DSL the Local Service Request ("LSR") format to be used when ordering the High Frequency Spectrum.
- 2.8.3.3 BellSouth will provide access to the High Frequency Spectrum within the following target intervals: BellSouth will return a manual Firm Order Confirmation ("FOC") in no more than two (2) business days after receipt of a valid, error free manual LSR. When DSL submits an electronic LSR for High Frequency Spectrum, BellSouth will return a FOC in four (4) hours ninety-five percent (95%) of the time, or, for orders that do not flow-through, in two (2) business days. BellSouth will provide DSL with access to the High Frequency Spectrum at the following target intervals:
- 2.8.3.3.1 For 1-5 lines at the same address within three (3) business days from BellSouth's issuance of a FOC; 6-10 lines at same address within 5 business days from BellSouth's issuance of a FOC; and more than 10 lines at the same address is to be negotiated.

- 2.8.3.4 BellSouth will provide to DSL BellSouth's Loop Qualification System that BellSouth uses to qualify loops for its own ADSL offering as described below.
- 2.8.3.5 BellSouth will provide DSL access to the Preordering Loop Makeup (LMU), in accordance with Section 2.1.23 of this Agreement. BellSouth shall bill and DSL shall pay the rates for such services, as described in Attachment 2, Exhibit C of this agreement.
- 2.8.4 Maintenance and Repair
- 2.8.4.1 DSL shall have access, for test, repair, and maintenance purposes, to any loop as to which it has access to the High Frequency Spectrum. DSL may access the loop at the point where the combined voice and data signal exits the central office splitter.
- 2.8.4.2 BellSouth will be responsible for repairing voice services and the physical line between the network interface device at the customer's premises and the Termination Point of demarcation in the central office. DSL will be responsible for repairing data services. Each Party will be responsible for maintaining its own equipment.
- 2.8.4.3 DSL shall inform its end users to direct data problems to DSL, unless both voice and data services are impaired, in which event the end users should call BellSouth.
- 2.8.4.4 Once a Party has isolated a trouble to the other Party's portion of the loop, the Party isolating the trouble shall notify the end user that the trouble is on the other Party's portion of the loop.
- 2.8.4.5 In the event DSL's deployment of xDSL on the High Frequency Spectrum significantly degrades the performance of other advanced services or of BellSouth's voice service on the same loop, BellSouth shall notify DSL and allow twenty-four (24) hours to cure the trouble. If DSL fails to resolve the trouble, BellSouth may discontinue DSL's access to the High Frequency Spectrum on such loop.

#### 2.9 Rates

LI	NE SHARING		KY
	System Splitter - 96 Line Capacity		
	RC - Per month	ULSDA	\$100.00
	NRC - 1st	ULSDA	\$300.00
	NRC - Addl	ULSDA	\$0.00
	NRC - Disconnect 1st	ULSDA	NA
	NRC - Disconnect Add'l	ULSDA	\$0.00

	System Splitter - 24 Line Capacity		
	RC - Per month	ULSDB	\$25.00
	NRC - 1st	ULSDB	\$300.00
	NRC - Addl	ULSDB	\$0.00
	NRC - Disconnect 1st	ULSDB	NA
	NRC - Disconnect Add'l	ULSDB	\$0.00
	Loop Capacity, Line Activation Per Occurrence		
	RC - Per Month	ULSDC	\$6.00
	NRC - 1st	ULSDC	\$40.00
	NRC - Addl	ULSDC	\$22.00
	NRC - Service Order submitted	SOMEC	\$3.50
Ш	Electronically, per LSR		
	NRC - Setvice Order submitted	SOMEC	NA
	Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect		
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	\$29.24
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	\$3.94
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	NA
	Subsequent Activity - Per Occurrence		
	NRC - 1st	ULSDS	\$30.00
	NRC - Addl	ULSDS	\$15.00

The prices that DSL shall pay to BellSouth for Network Elements and Other Services are set forth in Attachment 2, Exhibit C of this agreement. If DSL purchases a service(s) from a tariff, all terms and conditions and rates as set forth in such tariff shall apply.

#### 2.10 **Operational Support Systems (OSS)**

The terms, conditions and rates for OSS are as set forth in Section 2.7 of this Attachment.

### EXHIBIT 3

#### ENHANCED EXTENDED LINKS

#### 4.6 Enhanced Extended Links (EELs)

- 4.6.1 Where facilities permit and where necessary to comply with an effective FCC and/or State Commission order, or as otherwise mutually agreed by the Parties, BellSouth shall offer access to loop and transport combinations, also known as the Enhanced Extended Link ("EEL") as defined in Section 4.6.2 below.
- 4.6.2 Subject to Section 4.6.3 below, BellSouth will provide access to the EEL in the combinations set forth in Section 4.6.4 following. This offering is intended to provide connectivity from an end user's location through that end user's SWC to DSL's POP serving wire center. The circuit must be connected to DSL's switch for the purpose of provisioning telephone exchange service to DSL's end-user customers. The EEL will be connected to DSL's facilities in DSL's collocation space at the POP SWC, or DSL may purchase BellSouth's access facilities between DSL's POP and DSL's collocation space at the POP SWC.
- 4.6.3 BellSouth shall provide EEL combinations to DSL in Georgia regardless of whether or not such EELs are Currently Combined. In all other states, BellSouth shall make available to DSL those EEL combinations described in Section 4.6.4 below only to the extent such combinations are Currently Combined. Furthermore, BellSouth will make available EEL combinations to DSL in density Zone 1, as defined in 47 CFR 69.123 as of January 1, 1999, in the Atlanta, GA; Miami, FL; Orlando, FL; Ft. Lauderdale, FL; Charlotte-Gastonia-Rock Hill, NC; Greensboro-Winston Salem-High Point, NC; Nashville, TN; and New Orleans, LA, MSAs regardless of whether or not such EELs are Currently Combined. Except as stated above, EELs will be provided to DSL only to the extent such network elements are Currently Combined.
- 4.6.4 EEL Combinations
- 4.6.4.1 DS1 Interoffice Channel + DS1 Channelization + 2-wire VG Local Loop
- 4.6.4.2 DS1 Interoffice Channel + DS1 Channelization + 4-wire VG Local Loop
- 4.6.4.3 DS1 Interoffice Channel + DS1 Channelization + 2-wire ISDN Local Loop
- 4.6.4.4 DS1 Interoffice Channel + DS1 Channelization + 4-wire 56 kbps Local Loop
- 4.6.4.5 DS1 Interoffice Channel + DS1 Channelization + 4-wire 64 kbps Local Loop

4.6.4.6 DS1 Interoffice Channel + DS1 Local Loop 4.6.4.7 DS3 Interoffice Channel + DS3 Local Loop STS-1 Interoffice Channel + STS-1 Local Loop 4.6.4.8 4649 DS3 Interoffice Channel + DS3 Channelization + DS1 Local Loop 4.6.4.10 STS-1 Interoffice Channel + DS3 Channelization + DS1 Local Loop 4.6.4.11 2-wire VG Interoffice Channel + 2-wire VG Local Loop 4.6.4.12 4wire VG Interoffice Channel + 4-wire VG Local Loop 4.6.4.13 4-wire 56 kbps Interoffice Channel + 4-wire 56 kbps Local Loop 4.6.4.14 4-wire 64 kbps Interoffice Channel + 4-wire 64 kbps Local Loop 4.6.5 EEL combinations for DS1 level and above will be available only when DSL provides and handles at least one third of the end user's local traffic over the facility provided. In addition, on the DS1 loop portion of the combination, at least fifty (50) percent of the activated channels must have at least five (5) percent local voice traffic individually and, for the entire DS1 facility, at least ten (10) percent of the traffic must be local voice traffic. 4.6.6 When combinations of loop and transport network elements include multiplexing, each of the individual DS1 circuits must meet the above criteria. 4.6.7 **Special Access Service Conversions** 4.6.7.1 DSL may not convert special access services to combinations of loop and transport network elements, whether or not DSL self-provides its entrance facilities (or obtains entrance facilities from a third party), unless DSL uses the combination to provide a significant amount of local exchange service. in addition to exchange access service, to a particular customer. To the extent DSL requests to convert any special access services to combinations of loop and transport network elements at UNE prices, DSL shall provide to BellSouth a letter certifying that DSL is providing a significant amount of local exchange service (as described in this Section) over such combinations. The certification letter shall also indicate under what local usage option DSL seeks to qualify for conversion of special access circuits. DSL shall be deemed to be providing a significant amount of local exchange service over such combinations if one of the following options is met:

DSL certifies that it is the exclusive provider of an end user's local

4.6.7.1.1

exchange service. The loop-transport combinations must terminate at DSL's collocation arrangement in at least one BellSouth central office. This option does not allow loop-transport combinations to be connected to BellSouth's tariffed services. Under this option, DSL is the end user's only local service provider, and thus, is providing more than a significant amount of local exchange service. DSL can then use the loop-transport combinations that serve the end user to carry any type of traffic, including using them to carry 100 percent interstate access traffic; or

- 4.6.7.1.2 DSL certifies that it provides local exchange and exchange access service to the end user customer's premises and handles at least one third of the end user customer's local traffic measured as a percent of total end user customer local dialtone lines; and for DS1 circuits and above, at least 50 percent of the activated channels on the loop portion of the loop-transport combination have at least 5 percent local voice traffic individually, and the entire loop facility has at least 10 percent local voice traffic. When a loop-transport combination includes multiplexing, each of the individual DS1 circuits must meet this criteria. The loop-transport combination must terminate at DSL's collocation arrangement in at least one BellSouth central office. This option does not allow loop-transport combinations to be connected to BellSouth tariffed services; or
- 4.6.7.1.3 DSL certifies that at least 50 percent of the activated channels on a circuit are used to provide originating and terminating local dialtone service and at least 50 percent of the traffic on each of these local dialtone channels is local voice traffic, and that the entire loop facility has at least 33 percent local voice traffic. When a loop-transport combination includes multiplexing, each of the individual DS1 circuits must meet this criteria. This option does not allow loop-transport combinations to be connected to BellSouth's tariffed services. Under this option, collocation is not required. DSL does not need to provide a defined portion of the end user's local service, but the active channels on any loop-transport combination, and the entire facility, must carry the amount of local exchange traffic specified in this option.
- 4.6.7.2 In addition, there may be extraordinary circumstances where DSL is providing a significant amount of local exchange service, but does not qualify under any of the three options set forth in Section 4.6.7.1. In such case, DSL may petition the FCC for a waiver of the local usage options set forth in the June 2, 2000 Order. If a waiver is granted, then upon DSL's request the Parties shall amend this Agreement to the extent necessary to incorporate the terms of such waiver for such extraordinary circumstance.
- 4.6.7.3 BellSouth may at its sole discretion audit DSL records in order to verify the type of traffic being transmitted over combinations of loop and transport network elements. The audit shall be conducted by a third party independent auditor, and DSL shall be given thirty days written notice of

scheduled audit. Such audit shall occur no more than one time in a calendar year, unless results of an audit find noncompliance with the significant amount of local exchange service requirement. In the event of noncompliance, DSL shall reimburse BellSouth for the cost of the audit. If, based on its audits, BellSouth concludes that DSL is not providing a significant amount of local exchange traffic over the combinations of loop and transport network elements, BellSouth may file a complaint with the appropriate Commission, pursuant to the dispute resolution process as set forth in the Interconnection Agreement. In the event that BellSouth prevails, BellSouth may convert such combinations of loop and transport network elements to special access services and may seek appropriate retroactive reimbursement from DSL.

- 4.6.7.4 DSL may convert special access circuits to combinations of loop and transport UNEs pursuant to the terms of this Section and subject to the termination provisions in the applicable special access tariffs, if any.
- 4.6.8 Rates
- 4.6.8.1 Georgia
- 4.6.8.2 The non-recurring and recurring rates for the EEL Combinations of network elements set forth in 4.6.4, whether Currently Combined or new, are as set forth in Attachment 2, Exhibit C of this Agreement.
- 4.6.8.3 On an interim basis, for combinations of loop and transport network elements not set forth in Section 4.6.4, where the elements are not Currently Combined but are ordinarily combined in BellSouth's network, the non-recurring and recurring charges for such UNE combinations shall be the sum of the stand-alone non-recurring and recurring charges of the network elements which make up the combination. These interim rates shall be subject to true-up based on the Commission's review of BellSouth's cost studies.
- 4.6.8.4 To the extent that DSL seeks to obtain other combinations of network elements that BellSouth ordinarily combines in its network which have not been specifically priced by the Commission when purchased in combined form, DSL, at its option, can request that such rates be determined pursuant to the BFR/NBR process set forth in this Agreement.
- 4.6.8.5 All Other States
- 4.6.8.5.1 Subject to Section 4.6.2 and 4.6.3 preceding, for all other states, the non-recurring and recurring rates for the Currently Combined EEL combinations set forth in Section 4.6.4 and other Currently Combined network elements will be the sum of the recurring rates for the individual network elements plus a non recurring charge set forth in Attachment 2, Exhibit C of this Agreement.

#### 4.6.8.6 Multiplexing

4.6.8.6.1 Where multiplexing functionality is required in connection with loop and transport combinations, such multiplexing will be provided at the rates and on the terms set forth in this Agreement.

#### 4.7 Other Network Element Combinations

4.7.1 In the state of Georgia, BellSouth shall make available to DSL, in accordance with Section 4.7.2.1 below: (1) combinations of network elements other than EELs that are Currently Combined; and (2) combinations of network elements other than EELs that are not Currently Combined but that BellSouth ordinarily combines in its network. In all other states, BellSouth shall make available to DSL, in accordance with Section 4.7.2.2 below, combinations of network elements other than EELs only to the extent such combinations are Currently Combined.

#### 4.7.2 Rates

#### 4.7.2.1 Georgia

- 4.7.2.1.1 The non-recurring and recurring rates for Other Network Element combinations, whether Currently Combined or new, are as set forth in Attachment 2, Exhibit C of this Agreement.
- 4.7.2.1.2 On an interim basis, for Other Network Element combinations where the elements are not Currently Combined but are ordinarily combined in BellSouth's network, the non-recurring and recurring charges for such UNE combinations shall be the sum of the stand-alone non-recurring and recurring charges of the network elements which make up the combination. These interim rates shall be subject to true-up based on the Commission's review of BellSouth's cost studies.
- 4.7.2.1.3 To the extent that DSL seeks to obtain other combinations of network elements that BellSouth ordinarily combines in its network which have not been specifically priced by the Commission when purchased in combined form, DSL, at its option, can request that such rates be determined pursuant to the BFR/NBR process set forth in this Agreement.

#### 4.7.2.2 All Other States

4.7.2.2.1 For all other states, the non-recurring and recurring rates for the Other Network Element Combinations that are Currently Combined will be the sum of the recurring rates for the individual network elements plus a non recurring charge set forth in Attachment 2, Exhibit C of this Agreement.

#### 4.8 UNE/Special Access Combinations

4.8.1 Additionally, BellSouth shall make available to DSL a combination of an unbundled loop and tariffed special access interoffice facilities. To the extent DSL will require multiplexing functionality in connection with such combination, BellSouth will provide access to multiplexing within the central office pursuant to the terms, conditions and rates set forth in its Access Services Tariffs. The tariffed special access interoffice facilities and any associated tariffed services, including but not limited to multiplexing, shall not be eligible for conversion to UNEs as described in Section 4.6.7.

#### 4.8.2 Rates

4.8.2.1 The non-recurring and recurring rates for UNE/Special Access Combinations will be the sum of the unbundled loop rates as set forth in Attachment 2, Exhibit C and the interoffice transport rates and multiplexing rates as set forth in the Access Services Tariff.

# EXHIBIT 4 PORT/LOOP COMBINATIONS

#### 4.9 Port/Loop Combinations

- 4.9.1 At DSL's request, BellSouth shall provide access to combinations of port and loop network elements, as set forth in Section 4.9.3 below, that are Currently Combined in BellSouth's network except as specified in Sections 4.9.1.1 and 4.9.1.2 below.
- 4.9.1.1 BellSouth shall not provide combinations of port and loop network elements on an unbundled basis in locations where, pursuant to FCC rules, BellSouth is not required to provide circuit switching as an unbundled network element.
- 4.9.1.2 In accordance with effective and applicable FCC rules, BellSouth shall not be required to provide circuit switching as an unbundled network element in density Zone 1, as defined in 47 CFR 69.123 as of January 1, 1999 of the Atlanta, GA; Miami, FL; Orlando, FL; Ft. Lauderdale, FL; Charlotte-Gastonia-Rock Hill, NC; Greensboro-Winston Salem-High Point, NC; Nashville, TN; and New Orleans, LA, MSAs to DSL if DSL's customer has 4 or more DS0 equivalent lines.
- 4.9.2 Combinations of port and loop network elements provide local exchange service for the origination or termination of calls. BellSouth shall make available the following loop and port combinations at the terms and at the rates set forth below:
- 4.9.2.1 In Georgia, BellSouth shall provide to DSL combinations of port and loop network elements to DSL on an unbundled basis regardless of whether or not such combinations are Currently Combined except in those locations where BellSouth is not required to provide circuit switching, as set forth in Section 4.9.1.2 above. The rates for such combinations shall be the cost based rates set forth in Attachment 2, Exhibit C of this Agreement.
- 4.9.2.2 In all other states, BellSouth shall provide to DSL combinations of port and loop network elements on an unbundled basis if such combinations are Currently Combined, except in those locations where BellSouth is not required to provide unbundled circuit switching, as set forth in Sections 4.9.1.1 and 4.9.1.2 above. The rates for such combinations shall be the cost based rates set forth in Attachment 2, Exhibit C of this Agreement.
- 4.9.2.3 In all states other than Georgia, except in those locations where BellSouth is not required to provide unbundled circuit switching, as set forth in Sections 4.9.1.1 and 4.9.1.2, BellSouth shall provide to DSL combinations of port and loop network elements that are not Currently Combined. The rates for such combinations shall be negotiated by the Parties.

4.9.2.3 In those locations where BellSouth is not required to provide unbundled circuit switching, as set forth in Sections 4.9.1.1 and 4.9.1.2, BellSouth shall provide to DSL combinations of port and loop network elements whether or not such combinations are Currently Combined. The rates for Currently Combined combinations are the market based rates as set forth in Attachment 2, Exhibit C. The rates for not Currently Combined combinations shall be negotiated by the Parties.

#### 4.9.3 Combination Offerings

- 4.9.3.1 2-wire voice grade port, voice grade loop, unbundled end office switching, unbundled end office trunk port, common transport per mile per MOU, common transport facilities termination, tandem switching, and tandem trunk port.
- 4.9.3.2 2-wire voice grade DID port, voice grade loop, unbundled end office switching, unbundled end office trunk port, common transport per mile per MOU, common transport facilities termination, tandem switching, and tandem trunk port.
- 4.9.3.3 2-wire CENTREX port, voice grade loop, unbundled end office switching, unbundled end office trunk port, common transport per mile per MOU, common transport facilities termination, tandem switching, and tandem trunk port.
- 4.9.3.4 2-wire ISDN Basic Rate Interface, voice grade loop, unbundled end office switching, unbundled end office trunk port, common transport per mile per MOU, common transport facilities termination, tandem switching, and tandem trunk port.
- 4.9.3.5 2-wire ISDN Primary Rate Interface, DS1 loop, unbundled end office switching, unbundled end office trunk port, common transport per mile per MOU, common transport facilities termination, tandem switching, and tandem trunk port.
- 4.9.3.6 4-wire DS1 Trunk port, DS1 Loop, unbundled end office switching, unbundled end office trunk port, common transport per mile per MOU, common transport facilities termination, tandem switching, and tandem trunk port.

#### **4.10** Rates

The prices that DSL shall pay to BellSouth for Network Elements and Other Services are set forth in Attachment 2, Exhibit C to this Agreement. If DSL purchases a service(s) from a tariff, all terms and conditions and rates as set forth in such tariff shall apply.

#### 4.11 Operational Support Systems (OSS)

The terms, conditions and rates for OSS are as set forth in Section 2.7 of this Attachment.

Exhibit 5 - Attachment 4

**Physical Collocation** 

#### BELLSOUTH PHYSICAL COLLOCATION

#### 1. Scope of Attachment

1.1 Scope of Attachment. The rates, terms, and conditions contained within this Attachment shall only apply when DSL is occupying the Collocation Space as a sole occupant or as a Host within a Premises location pursuant to Section 4. This Attachment is applicable to Premises owned or leased by BellSouth. However, if the Premises occupied by BellSouth is leased by BellSouth from a third party, special considerations and intervals may apply in addition to the terms and conditions of this Attachment.

All the negotiated rates, terms and conditions set forth in this Attachment pertain to collocation and the provisioning of Collocation Space.

- Right to Occupy. BellSouth shall offer to DSL collocation on rates, terms, and conditions that are just, reasonable, non-discriminatory and consistent with the rules of the Federal Communications Commission ("FCC"). Subject to Section 4 of this Attachment, BellSouth allows DSL to occupy that certain area designated by BellSouth within a BellSouth Premises, or on BellSouth property upon which the BellSouth Premises is located, of a size which is specified by DSL and agreed to by BellSouth (hereinafter "Collocation Space"). BellSouth Premises include BellSouth Central Offices and Serving Wire Centers. The necessary rates, terms and conditions for BellSouth locations other than BellSouth Premises shall be negotiated upon request for collocation at such location(s). Neither BellSouth nor any of BellSouth's affiliates may reserve space for future use on more preferential terms than those set forth above.
- 1.2.1 In all states other than Florida, the size specified by DSL may contemplate a request for space sufficient to accommodate DSL's growth within a two-year period.
- 1.2.2 In the state of Florida, the size specified by DSL may contemplate a request for space sufficient to accommodate DSL's growth within an eighteen (18) month period.
- 1.3 Space Reclamation. In the event of space exhaust within a Central Office Premises,
  BellSouth may include in its documentation for the Petition for Waiver filing any
  unutilized space in the Central Office Premises. DSL will be responsible for any
  justification of unutilized space within its space, if such justification is required by the
  appropriate state commission.
- 1.4 Use of Space. DSL shall use the Collocation Space for the purposes of installing, maintaining and operating DSL's equipment (to include testing and monitoring equipment) necessary for interconnection with BellSouth services and facilities, including access to unbundled network elements, for the provision of telecommunications services. Pursuant to Section 5 following, DSL may, at its

- option, place DSL-owned fiber entrance facilities to the Collocation Space. The Collocation Space may be used for no other purposes except as specifically described herein or authorized in writing by BellSouth.
- 1.5 Rates and Charges. DSL agrees to pay the rates and charges identified in Exhibit A attached hereto.
- 1.6 Due Dates. If any due date contained in this Attachment falls on a weekend or National holiday, then the due date will be the next business day thereafter.
- 1.7 The parties agree to comply with all applicable federal, state, county, local and administrative laws, rules, ordinances, regulations and codes in the performance of their obligations hereunder.

#### 2. Space Notification

- 2.1 Availability of Space. Upon submission of an Application pursuant to Section 6,
  BellSouth will permit DSL to physically collocate, pursuant to the terms of this
  Attachment, at any BellSouth Premises, unless BellSouth has determined that there is
  no space available due to space limitations or that physical collocation is not practical
  for technical reasons.
- 2.1.1 Availability Notification. Unless otherwise specified, BellSouth will respond to an application within ten (10) calendar days as to whether space is available or not available within a BellSouth Premises. This interval excludes National Holidays. If the amount of space requested is not available, BellSouth will notify DSL of the amount of space that is available.
- 2.1.2 BellSouth will respond to a Florida Application within fifteen (15) calendar days as to whether space is available or not available within a BellSouth Premises. If the amount of space requested is not available, BellSouth will notify DSL of the amount of space that is available.
- 2.1.3 BellSouth will respond to a Louisiana Application within ten (10) calendar days for space availability for one (1) to ten (10) Applications; fifteen (15) calendar days for eleven (11) to twenty (20) Applications; and for more than twenty (20) Applications, it is increased by five (5) calendar days for every five additional Applications received within five (5) business days. If the amount of space requested is not available, BellSouth will notify DSL of the amount of space that is available.
- 2.1.4 BellSouth will respond to a Mississippi Application within ten (10) business days as to whether space is available or not available within a BellSouth Premises. If the amount of space requested is not available, BellSouth will notify DSL of the amount of space that is available.

- 2.2 Reporting. Upon request from DSL, BellSouth will provide a written report ("Space Availability Report") specifying the amount of Collocation Space available at the Premises requested, the number of collocators present at the Premises, any modifications in the use of the space since the last report on the Premises requested and the measures BellSouth is taking to make additional space available for collocation arrangements.
- 2.2.1 The request from DSL for a Space Availability Report must be written and must include the Premises and Common Language Location Identification ("CLLI") code of the Premises. Such information regarding Premises and CLLI code is located in the National Exchange Carriers Association (NECA) Tariff FCC No. 4.
- 2.2.2 BellSouth will respond to a request for a Space Availability Report for a particular Premises within ten (10) calendar days of receipt of such request. BellSouth will make best efforts to respond in ten (10) calendar days to such a request when the request includes from two (2) to five (5) Premises within the same state. The response time for requests of more than five (5) Premises shall be negotiated between the Parties. If BellSouth cannot meet the ten calendar day response time, BellSouth shall notify DSL and inform DSL of the time frame under which it can respond.
- 2.2.2.1 In Mississippi, BellSouth will respond to a request for a Space Availability Report for a particular Premises within ten (10) business days of receipt of such request. BellSouth will make best efforts to respond in ten (10) business days to such a request when the request includes from two (2) to five (5) Premises within the same state. The response time for requests of more than five (5) Premises shall be negotiated between the Parties. If BellSouth cannot meet the ten business day response time, BellSouth shall notify DSL and inform DSL of the time frame under which it can respond.
- 2.3 Denial of Application. After notifying DSL that BellSouth has no available space in the requested Premises ("Denial of Application"), BellSouth will allow DSL, upon request, to tour the entire Premises within ten (10) calendar days of such Denial of Application. In order to schedule said tour within ten (10) calendar days, the request for a tour of the Premises must be received by BellSouth within five (5) calendar days of the Denial of Application.
- <u>2.3.1</u> Denial of Application. In Mississippi, after notifying DSL that BellSouth has no available space in the requested Premises ("Denial of Application"), BellSouth will allow DSL, upon request, to tour the entire Premises within ten (10) business days of such Denial of Application. In order to schedule said tour within ten (10) business days, the request for a tour of the Premises must be received by BellSouth within five (5) business days of the Denial of Application.
- 2.4 Filing of Petition for Waiver. Upon Denial of Application BellSouth will timely file a petition with the Commission pursuant to 47 U.S.C. § 251(c)(6). BellSouth shall provide to the Commission any information requested by that Commission. Such

information shall include which space, if any, BellSouth or any of BellSouth's affiliates have reserved for future use and a detailed description of the specific future uses for which the space has been reserved. Subject to an appropriate nondisclosure agreement or provision, BellSouth shall permit DSL to inspect any floor plans or diagrams that BellSouth provides to the Commission.

- Waiting List. Unless otherwise specified, on a first-come, first-served basis governed 2.5 by the date of receipt of an Application or Letter of Intent, BellSouth will maintain a waiting list of requesting carriers who have either received a Denial of Application or, where it is publicly known that the Premises is out of space, have submitted a Letter of Intent to collocate. BellSouth will notify the telecommunications carriers on the waiting list when space becomes available according to how much space becomes available and the position of telecommunications carrier on said waiting list. DSL must submit an updated, complete, and correct Application to BellSouth within 30 calendar days (in Mississippi, 30 business days) of such notification or notify BellSouth in writing within that time that DSL wants to maintain its place on the waiting list either without accepting such space or accepting an amount of space less than its original request. If DSL does not submit such an Application or notify BellSouth in writing as described above, BellSouth will offer such space to the next CLEC on the waiting list and remove DSL from the waiting list. Upon request, BellSouth will advise DSL as to its position on the list.
- 2.5.1 In Florida, on a first-come, first-served basis governed by the date of receipt of an Application or Letter of Intent, BellSouth will maintain a waiting list of requesting carriers who have either received a Denial of Application or, where it is publicly known that the Premises is out of space, have submitted a Letter of Intent to collocate. Sixty (60) days prior to space becoming available, if known, BellSouth will notify the Florida PSC and the telecommunications carriers on the waiting list by mail when space becomes available according to the position of telecommunications carrier on said waiting list. If not known sixty (60) days in advance, BellSouth shall notify the Florida PSC and the telecommunications carriers on the waiting list within two days of the determination that space is available.
- 2.6 Public Notification. BellSouth will maintain on its Interconnection Services website a notification document that will indicate all Central Offices that are without available space. BellSouth shall update such document within ten (10) calendar days (in Mississippi, 10 business days) of the Denial of Application due to Space Exhaust. BellSouth will also post a document on its Interconnection Services website that contains a general notice where space has become available in a Central Office previously on the space exhaust list. BellSouth shall allocate said available space pursuant to the waiting list referenced in Section 2.5.
- 2.7 Regulatory Agency Procedures. Notwithstanding the foregoing, should any state or federal regulatory agency impose procedures or intervals applicable to DSL that are different from procedures or intervals set forth in this section, whether now in effect or that become effective after execution of this Agreement, those procedures or

intervals shall supersede the requirements set forth herein for that jurisdiction for all applications submitted for the first time after the effective date thereof.

#### 3. Collocation Options

- 3.1 Cageless. BellSouth shall allow DSL to collocate DSL's equipment and facilities without requiring the construction of a cage or similar structure. BellSouth shall allow DSL to have direct access to its equipment and facilities. BellSouth shall make cageless collocation available in single bay increments pursuant to Section 7. Except where DSL's equipment requires special technical considerations (e.g., special cable racking, isolated ground plane), BellSouth shall assign cageless Collocation Space in conventional equipment rack lineups where feasible. For equipment requiring special technical considerations, DSL must provide the equipment layout, including spatial dimensions for such equipment pursuant to generic requirements contained in BellCore (Telcordia) GR-63-Core and shall be responsible for constructing all special technical requirements associated with such equipment pursuant to Section 6 following.
- 3.2 Cages. BellSouth shall construct enclosures in compliance with DSL's collocation request. At DSL's request, BellSouth shall permit DSL to subcontract the construction of physical collocation arrangements with a contractor certified by BellSouth ("BellSouth Certified Contractor"), provided however, that BellSouth shall not unreasonably withhold approval of contractors.
- 3.3 When DSL subcontracts the construction, DSL must arrange with a BellSouth Certified Contractor to construct a collocation arrangement enclosure in accordance with BellSouth's guidelines and specifications prior to starting equipment installation and at DSL's sole expense. BellSouth will provide guidelines and specifications upon request. Where local building codes require enclosure specifications more stringent than BellSouth's standard enclosure specification, DSL and DSL's BellSouth Certified Contractor must comply with the more stringent local building code requirements. DSL's BellSouth Certified Contractor shall be responsible for filing and receiving any and all necessary permits and/or licenses for such construction. BellSouth shall cooperate with DSL and provide, at DSL's expense, the documentation, including architectural drawings, necessary for DSL to obtain the zoning, permits and/or other licenses. BellSouth shall pass on to DSL the costs of providing the documentation. The BellSouth Certified Contractor shall bill DSL directly for all work performed for DSL pursuant to this Attachment and BellSouth shall have no liability for nor responsibility to pay such charges imposed by the BellSouth Certified Contractor. DSL must provide the local BellSouth building contact with two Access Keys used to enter the locked enclosure. Except in case of emergency, BellSouth will not access DSL's locked enclosure prior to notifying DSL.

- 3.3.1 BellSouth may elect to review DSL's plans and specifications prior to allowing construction to start to ensure compliance with BellSouth's guidelines and specifications. BellSouth shall complete its review within fifteen (15) calendar days. DSL shall be able to design caged enclosures in amounts as small as sufficient to house and maintain a single rack or bay of equipment. If BellSouth reviews DSL's plans and specifications prior to construction, then BellSouth will have the right to inspect the enclosure after construction to make sure it is constructed according to the submitted plans and specifications. If BellSouth elects not to review DSL's plans and specifications prior to construction, DSL will be entitled to request BellSouth to review; and in the event DSL does not request a BellSouth review, BellSouth shall have the right to inspect the enclosure after construction to make sure it is constructed according to BellSouth's guidelines and specifications. BellSouth may require DSL to remove or correct within seven (7) calendar days at DSL's expense any structure that does not meet these plans and specifications or, where applicable, BellSouth guidelines and specifications.
- 3.4 Shared (Subleased) Caged Collocation. DSL may allow other telecommunications carriers to share DSL's caged collocation arrangement pursuant to terms and conditions agreed to by DSL ("Host") and other telecommunications carriers ("Guests") and pursuant to this section, except where the BellSouth Premises is located within a leased space and BellSouth is prohibited by said lease from offering such an option. DSL shall notify BellSouth in writing upon execution of any agreement between the Host and its Guest within ten (10) calendar days (in Mississippi, ten (10) business days) of its execution and prior to any Firm Order. Further, such notice shall include the name of the Guest(s) and the term of the agreement, and shall contain a certification by DSL that said agreement imposes upon the Guest(s) the same terms and conditions for Collocation Space as set forth in this Attachment between BellSouth and DSL.
- 3.4.1 DSL, as the host CLEC shall be the sole interface and responsible Party to BellSouth for the assessment and billing of rates and charges contained within this Attachment; and for the purposes of ensuring that the safety and security requirements of this Attachment are fully complied with by the Guest, its employees and agents. BellSouth shall prorate the costs of the collocation space based on the number of collocators and the space used by each. In all states other than Florida, and in addition to the foregoing, DSL shall be the responsible party to BellSouth for the purpose of submitting Applications for initial and additional equipment placement of Guest. In the event the Host and Guest jointly submit an initial Application, only one Application Fee will be assessed. A separate initial Guest application shall require the assessment of a Subsequent Application Fee, as set forth in Exhibit A, if this Application is not the initial Application made for the arrangement. Notwithstanding the foregoing, Guest may arrange directly with BellSouth for the provision of the interconnecting facilities between BellSouth and Guest and for the provision of the services and access to unbundled network elements.

- 3.4.2 DSL shall indemnify and hold harmless BellSouth from any and all claims, actions, causes of action, of whatever kind or nature arising out of the presence of DSL's Guests in the Collocation Space except to the extent caused by BellSouth's sole negligence, gross negligence, or willful misconduct.
- 3.5 <u>Adjacent Collocation</u>. BellSouth will permit adjacent collocation arrangements ("Adjacent Arrangement") on the Premises' property where physical collocation space within the Premises is legitimately exhausted, subject to technical feasibility, where the Adjacent Arrangement does not interfere with access to existing or planned structures or facilities on the Premises property and where permitted by zoning and other applicable state and local regulations. The Adjacent Arrangement shall be constructed or procured by DSL and in conformance with BellSouth's design and construction specifications. Further, DSL shall construct, procure, maintain and operate said Adjacent Arrangement(s) pursuant to all of the terms and conditions set forth in this Attachment. Rates shall be negotiated at the time of the request for the Adjacent Arrangement.
- 3.5.1 Should DSL elect such option, DSL must arrange with a BellSouth Certified Contractor to construct an Adjacent Arrangement structure in accordance with BellSouth's guidelines and specifications. BellSouth will provide guidelines and specifications upon request. Where local building codes require enclosure specifications more stringent than BellSouth's standard specification, DSL and DSL's BellSouth Certified Contractor must comply with the more stringent local building code requirements. DSL's BellSouth Certified Contractor shall be responsible for filing and receiving any and all necessary zoning, permits and/or licenses for such construction. DSL's BellSouth Certified Contractor shall bill DSL directly for all work performed for DSL pursuant to this Attachment and BellSouth shall have no liability for nor responsibility to pay such charges imposed by the BellSouth Certified Contractor. DSL must provide the local BellSouth building contact with two cards, keys or other access device used to enter the locked enclosure. Except in cases of emergency, BellSouth shall not access DSL's locked enclosure prior to notifying DSL.
- 3.5.2 DSL must submit its plans and specifications to BellSouth with its Firm Order. BellSouth may elect to review DSL's plans and specifications prior to construction of an Adjacent Arrangement(s) to ensure compliance with BellSouth's guidelines and specifications. BellSouth shall complete its review within fifteen (15) calendar days. If BellSouth reviews DSL's plans and specifications prior to construction, then BellSouth will have the right to inspect the Adjacent Arrangement after construction to make sure it is constructed according to the submitted plans and specifications. If BellSouth elects not to review DSL's plans and specifications prior to construction, DSL will be entitled to request BellSouth to review; and in the event DSL does not request a BellSouth review, BellSouth shall have the right to inspect the Adjacent Arrangement after construction to make sure it is constructed according to BellSouth's guidelines and specifications. BellSouth may require DSL to remove or correct within seven (7) calendar days at DSL's expense any structure that does not

meet these plans and specifications or, where applicable, BellSouth's guidelines and specifications

- 3.5.3 DSL shall provide a concrete pad, the structure housing the arrangement, heating/ventilation/air conditioning ("HVAC"), lighting, and all facilities that connect the structure (i.e. racking, conduits, etc.) to the BellSouth point of demarcation. At DSL's option, and where the local authority having jurisdiction permits, BellSouth shall provide an AC power source and access to physical collocation services and facilities subject to the same nondiscriminatory requirements as applicable to any other physical collocation arrangement. DSL's BellSouth Certified Contractor shall be responsible for filing and receiving any and all necessary zoning, permits and/or licenses for such arrangement.
- 3.5.4 BellSouth shall allow Shared (Subleased) Caged Collocation within an Adjacent Arrangement pursuant to the terms and conditions set forth in Section 3.4 preceding.

#### 4. Occupancy

- 4.1 <u>Commencement Date</u>. The "Commencement Date" shall be the day DSL's equipment becomes operational as described in Article 4.2, following.
- 4.2 Occupancy. BellSouth will notify DSL in writing that the Collocation Space is ready for occupancy. DSL must notify BellSouth in writing that collocation equipment installation is complete and is operational with BellSouth's network. BellSouth may, at its option, not accept orders for interconnected service until receipt of such notice. For purposes of this paragraph, DSL's telecommunications equipment will be deemed operational when cross-connected to BellSouth's network for the purpose of service provision.
- 4.3 <u>Termination of Occupancy</u>. In addition to any other provisions addressing Termination of Occupancy in this Attachment, Termination of Occupancy may occur in the following circumstances:
- 4.3.1 DSL may terminate occupancy in a particular Collocation Space by submitting a Subsequent Application requesting termination of occupancy.
- 4.3.2 Upon termination of such occupancy, DSL at its expense shall remove its equipment and other property from the Collocation Space. DSL shall have thirty (30) calendar days from the termination date to complete such removal, including the removal of all equipment and facilities of DSL's Guests, unless CLEC's guest has assumed responsibility for the collocation space housing the guest equipment and executed the documentation required by BellSouth prior to such removal date. DSL shall continue payment of monthly fees to BellSouth until such date as DSL has fully vacated the Collocation Space. Should DSL or DSL's Guest fail to vacate the Collocation Space within thirty (30) calendar days from the termination date, BellSouth shall have the right to remove the equipment and other property of DSL or DSL's Guest at DSL's

expense and with no liability for damage or injury to DSL or DSL's Guest's property unless caused by the gross negligence or intentional misconduct of BellSouth. Upon termination of DSL's right to occupy Collocation Space, DSL shall surrender such Collocation Space to BellSouth in the same condition as when first occupied by DSL except for ordinary wear and tear, unless otherwise agreed to by the Parties. DSL shall be responsible for the cost of removing any enclosure, together with all support structures (e.g., racking, conduits), at the termination of occupancy and restoring the grounds to their original condition.

#### 5. Use of Collocation Space

- 5.1 <u>Equipment Type</u>. BellSouth permits the collocation of any type of equipment necessary for interconnection to BellSouth's network or for access to unbundled network elements in the provision of telecommunications services.
- 5.1.1 Such equipment must at a minimum meet the following BellCore (Telcordia)
  Network Equipment Building Systems (NEBS) General Equipment Requirements:
  Criteria Level 1 requirements as outlined in the BellCore (Telcordia) Special Report SR-3580, Issue 1; equipment design spatial requirements per GR-63-CORE, Section 2; thermal heat dissipation per GR-063-CORE, Section 4, Criteria 77-79; acoustic noise per GR-063-CORE, Section 4, Criterion 128, and National Electric Code standards. Except where otherwise required by a Commission, BellSouth shall comply with the applicable FCC rules relating to denial of collocation based on DSL's failure to comply with this section.
- DSL shall not request more DS0, DS1, DS3 and optical terminations for a collocation arrangement than the total port or termination capacity of the transmission equipment physically installed in the arrangement. The total capacity of the transmission equipment collocated in the arrangement will include equipment contained in the application in question as well as equipment already placed in the arrangement. Collocated cross-connect devices are not considered transmission equipment. If full network termination capacity of the transmission equipment being installed is not requested in the application, additional network terminations for the installed equipment will require the submission of another application. In the event that DSL submits an application for terminations that exceed the total capacity of the collocated equipment, DSL will be informed of the discrepancy and will be required to submit a revision to the application.
- 5.1.3 DSL shall not use the Collocation Space for marketing purposes nor shall it place any identifying signs or markings in the area surrounding the Collocation Space or on the grounds of the Premises.
- 5.1.4 DSL shall place a plaque or other identification affixed to DSL's equipment necessary to identify DSL's equipment, including a list of emergency contacts with telephone numbers.

- 5.2 Entrance Facilities. DSL may elect to place DSL-owned or DSL-leased fiber entrance facilities into the Collocation Space. BellSouth will designate the point of interconnection in close proximity to the Premises building housing the Collocation Space, such as an entrance manhole or a cable vault which are physically accessible by both Parties. DSL will provide and place fiber cable at the point of entrance of sufficient length to be pulled through conduit and into the splice location. DSL will provide and install a sufficient length of fire retardant riser cable, to which the entrance cable will be spliced, which will extend from the splice location to DSL's equipment in the Collocation Space. In the event DSL utilizes a non-metallic, risertype entrance facility, a splice will not be required. DSL must contact BellSouth for instructions prior to placing the entrance facility cable in the manhole. DSL is responsible for maintenance of the entrance facilities. At DSL's option BellSouth will accommodate where technically feasible a microwave entrance facility pursuant to separately negotiated terms and conditions. In the case of adjacent collocation, unless BellSouth determines that limited space is available for the entrance facilities, copper facilities may be used between the adjacent collocation arrangement and the central office termination point.
- Dual Entrance. BellSouth will provide at least two interconnection points at each Premises where there are at least two such interconnection points available and where capacity exists. Upon receipt of a request for physical collocation under this Attachment, BellSouth shall provide DSL with information regarding BellSouth's capacity to accommodate dual entrance facilities. If conduit in the serving manhole(s) is available and is not reserved for another purpose for utilization within 12 months of the receipt of an application for collocation, BellSouth will make the requested conduit space available for installing a second entrance facility to DSL's arrangement. The location of the serving manhole(s) will be determined at the sole discretion of BellSouth. Where dual entrance is not available due to lack of capacity, BellSouth will so state in the Application Response.
- 5.2.2 <u>Shared Use.</u> DSL may utilize spare capacity on an existing interconnector entrance facility for the purpose of providing an entrance facility to another DSL collocation arrangement within the same BellSouth Premises. DSL must arrange with BellSouth for BellSouth to splice the utilized entrance facility capacity to DSL-provided riser cable.
- Demarcation Point. BellSouth will designate the point(s) of demarcation between DSL's equipment and/or network and BellSouth's network. Each Party will be responsible for maintenance and operation of all equipment/facilities on its side of the demarcation point. For 2-wire and 4-wire connections to BellSouth's network, the demarcation point shall be a common block on the BellSouth designated conventional distributing frame. DSL shall be responsible for providing, and a supplier certified by BellSouth ("DSL's BellSouth Certified Supplier") shall be responsible for installing and properly labeling/stenciling, the common block, and necessary cabling pursuant to Section 6.5. For all other terminations BellSouth shall designate a demarcation point on a per arrangement basis. DSL or its agent must perform all required

maintenance to equipment/facilities on its side of the demarcation point, pursuant to Section 5.4, following, and may self-provision cross-connects that may be required within the Collocation Space to activate service requests. At DSL's option and expense, a Point of Termination ("POT") bay or frame may be placed in the Collocation Space, but will not serve as the demarcation point. DSL must make arrangements with a BellSouth Certified Supplier for such placement.

- DSL's Equipment and Facilities. DSL, or if required by this Attachment, DSL's BellSouth Certified Supplier, is solely responsible for the design, engineering, installation, testing, provisioning, performance, monitoring, maintenance and repair of the equipment and facilities used by DSL which must be performed in compliance with all applicable BellSouth policies and guidelines. Such equipment and facilities may include but are not limited to cable(s); equipment; and point of termination connections. DSL and its selected BellSouth Certified Supplier must follow and comply with all BellSouth requirements outlined in BellSouth's TR 73503, TR 73519, TR 73572, and TR 73564.
- 5.5 BellSouth's Access to Collocation Space. From time to time BellSouth may require access to the Collocation Space. BellSouth retains the right to access such space for the purpose of making BellSouth equipment and building modifications (e.g., running, altering or removing racking, ducts, electrical wiring, HVAC, and cables). BellSouth will give notice to DSL at least 48 hours before access to the Collocation Space is required. DSL may elect to be present whenever BellSouth performs work in the Collocation Space. The Parties agree that DSL will not bear any of the expense associated with this work.
- 5.6 Access. Pursuant to Section 11, DSL shall have access to the Collocation Space twenty-four (24) hours a day, seven (7) days a week. DSL agrees to provide the name and social security number or date of birth or driver's license number of each employee, contractor, or agents of DSL or DSL's Guests provided with access keys or devices ("Access Keys") prior to the issuance of said Access Keys. Key acknowledgement forms must be signed by DSL and returned to BellSouth Access Management within 15 calendar days of DSL's receipt. Failure to return properly acknowledged forms will result in the holding of subsequent requests until acknowledgements are current. Access Keys shall not be duplicated under any circumstances. DSL agrees to be responsible for all Access Keys and for the return of all said Access Keys in the possession of DSL employees, contractors, Guests, or agents after termination of the employment relationship, contractual obligation with DSL or upon the termination of this Attachment or the termination of occupancy of an individual collocation arrangement.
- 5.6.1 <u>Lost or Stolen Access Keys</u>. DSL shall notify BellSouth in writing within 24 hours of becoming aware in the case of lost or stolen Access Keys. Should it become necessary for BellSouth to re-key buildings or deactivate a card as a result of a lost Access Key(s) or for failure to return an Access Key(s), DSL shall pay for all reasonable costs associated with the re-keying or deactivating the card.

- <u>5.7</u> Interference or Impairment. Notwithstanding any other provisions of this Attachment, DSL shall not use any product or service provided under this Agreement, any other service related thereto or used in combination therewith, or place or use any equipment or facilities in any manner that 1) significantly degrades, interferes with or impairs service provided by BellSouth or by any other entity or any person's use of its telecommunications service; 2) endangers or damages the equipment, facilities or other property of BellSouth or of any other entity or person; 3) compromises the privacy of any communications; or 4) creates an unreasonable risk of injury or death to any individual or to the public. If BellSouth reasonably determines that any equipment or facilities of DSL violates the provisions of this paragraph, BellSouth shall give written notice to DSL, which notice shall direct DSL to cure the violation within forty-eight (48) hours of DSL's actual receipt of written notice or, at a minimum, to commence curative measures within 24 hours and to exercise reasonable diligence to complete such measures as soon as possible thereafter. After receipt of the notice, the Parties agree to consult immediately and, if necessary, to inspect the arrangement.
- 5.7.1 Except in the case of the deployment of an advanced service which significantly degrades the performance of other advanced services or traditional voice band services, if DSL fails to take curative action within 48 hours or if the violation is of a character which poses an immediate and substantial threat of damage to property, injury or death to any person, or any other significant degradation, interference or impairment of BellSouth's or another entity's service, then and only in that event BellSouth may take such action as it deems appropriate to correct the violation, including without limitation the interruption of electrical power to DSL's equipment. BellSouth will endeavor, but is not required, to provide notice to DSL prior to taking such action and shall have no liability to DSL for any damages arising from such action, except to the extent that such action by BellSouth constitutes willful misconduct.
- 5.7.2 For purposes of this Section 5.7, the term significantly degrade shall mean an action that noticeably impairs a service from a user's perspective. In the case of the deployment of an advanced service which significantly degrades the performance of other advanced services or traditional voice band services and DSL fails to take curative action within 48 hours then BellSouth will establish before the relevant Commission that the technology deployment is causing the significant degradation. Any claims of network harm presented to DSL or, if subsequently necessary, the relevant Commission, must be supported with specific and verifiable information. Where BellSouth demonstrates that a deployed technology is significantly degrading the performance of other advanced services or traditional voice band services, DSL shall discontinue deployment of that technology and migrate its customers to technologies that will not significantly degrade the performance of other such services. Where the only degraded service itself is a known disturber, and the newly deployed technology satisfies at least one of the criteria for a presumption that is acceptable for deployment under section 47 C.F.R. 51.230, the degraded service shall not prevail against the newly-deployed technology.

- <u>Personalty and its Removal</u>. Facilities and equipment placed by DSL in the Collocation Space shall not become a part of the Collocation Space, even if nailed, screwed or otherwise fastened to the Collocation Space, but shall retain their status as personal property and may be removed by DSL at any time. Any damage caused to the Collocation Space by DSL's employees, agents or representatives during the removal of such property shall be promptly repaired by DSL at its expense.
- Alterations. In no case shall DSL or any person acting on behalf of DSL make any rearrangement, modification, improvement, addition, repair, or other alteration which could affect in any way space, power, HVAC, and/or safety considerations to the Collocation Space or the BellSouth Premises without the written consent of BellSouth, which consent shall not be unreasonably withheld. The cost of any such specialized alterations shall be paid by DSL. Any material rearrangement, modification, improvement, addition, repair, or other alteration shall require a Subsequent Application and Subsequent Application Fee, pursuant to sub-section 6.2.2.
- 5.10 Janitorial Service. DSL shall be responsible for the general upkeep of the Collocation Space. DSL shall arrange directly with a BellSouth Certified Contractor for janitorial services applicable to Caged Collocation Space. BellSouth shall provide a list of such contractors on a site-specific basis upon request.

## 6. Ordering and Preparation of Collocation Space

- Should any state or federal regulatory agency impose procedures or intervals applicable to DSL that are different from procedures or intervals set forth in this section, whether now in effect or that become effective after execution of this Agreement, those procedures or intervals shall supersede the requirements set forth herein for that jurisdiction for all applications submitted for the first time after the effective date thereof.
- 6.2 <u>Application for Space</u>. DSL shall submit an application document when DSL or DSL's Guest(s), as defined in Section 3.4, desires to request or modify the use of the Collocation Space.
- 6.2.1 Initial Application. For DSL or DSL's Guest(s) initial equipment placement, DSL shall submit to BellSouth a Physical Expanded Interconnection Application Document ("Application"). The Application is Bona Fide when it is complete and accurate, meaning that all required fields on the application are completed with the appropriate type of information. The Bona Fide Application shall contain a detailed description and schematic drawing of the equipment to be placed in DSL's Collocation Space(s) and an estimate of the amount of square footage required.
- 6.2.2 <u>Subsequent Application.</u> In the event DSL or DSL's Guest(s) desires to modify the use of the Collocation Space ("Augmentation"), DSL shall complete an Application

detailing all information regarding the modification to the Collocation Space ("Subsequent Application"). The minimum Subsequent Application Fee shall be considered a partial payment of the applicable Subsequent Application Fee which shall be calculated as set forth below. BellSouth shall determine what modifications, if any, to the Premises are required to accommodate the change requested by DSL in the Application. Such necessary modifications to the Premises may include but are not limited to, floor loading changes, changes necessary to meet HVAC requirements, changes to power plant requirements, equipment additions, etc. The fee paid by DSL for its request to modify the use of the Collocation Space shall be dependent upon the level of assessment needed for the modification requested. Where the Subsequent Application does not require assessment for provisioning or construction work by BellSouth, no Subsequent Application Fee will be required and the pre-paid fee shall be refunded to DSL. The fee for an Application where the modification requested has limited effect (e.g., does not require assessment related to capital expenditure by BellSouth) shall be the Subsequent Application Fee as set forth in Exhibit A. If the modification requires capital expenditure assessment, a full Application Fee shall apply. In the event such modifications require the assessment of a full Application Fee as set forth in Exhibit A, the outstanding balance shall be due by DSL within 30 calendar days following DSL's receipt of a bill or invoice from BellSouth. The Subsequent Application is Bona Fide when it is complete and accurate, meaning that all required fields on the Application are completed with the appropriate type of information.

- Application Response. In Alabama, North Carolina, and Tennessee, in addition to the notice of space availability pursuant to Section 2.1, BellSouth will respond as to whether the Application is Bona Fide, and if it is not Bona Fide, the items necessary to cause the Application to become Bona Fide. Sufficient detail will be provided to permit DSL a reasonable opportunity to correct each deficiency. DSL must correct any deficiencies in its Application and resubmit a Bona Fide Application within ten (10) calendar days of being notified of the deficiencies in the original Application. If DSL fails to resubmit its Application as Bona Fide within this ten (10) day period, DSL will lose its place in the collocation queue. When space has been determined to be available, BellSouth will provide a written response ("Application Response"), which will include, at a minimum, the configuration of the space, the Cable Installation Fee, Cable Records Fee, and the space preparation fees, as described in Section 7.
- Application Response. Except as otherwise provided, for all States that have ordered provisioning intervals but not application response intervals, the following will apply. In addition to the notice of space availability pursuant to Section 2.1, BellSouth will respond as to whether the Application is Bona Fide, and if it is not Bona Fide, the items necessary to cause the Application to become Bona Fide. When space has been determined to be available, BellSouth will provide a written response ("Application Response") within thirty (30) calendar days of receipt of a Bona Fide Application. The Application Response will include, at a minimum, the configuration of the space, the Cable Installation Fee, Cable Records Fee, and the space preparation fees, as

described in Section 7. When multiple applications are submitted in a state within a fifteen (15) calendar day window, BellSouth will respond to the Bona Fide Applications as soon as possible, but no later than the following: within thirty (30) calendar days for Bona Fide Applications 1-5; within thirty-six (36) calendar days for Bona Fide Applications 6-10; within forty-two (42) calendar days for Bona Fide Applications 11-15. Response intervals for multiple Bona Fide Applications submitted within the same timeframe for the same state in excess of 15 must be negotiated. All negotiations shall consider the total volume from all requests from telecommunications companies for collocation.

- Application Response (Florida). Within fifteen (15) calendar days of receipt of a Bona Fide Application, BellSouth will respond as to whether space is available or not available within a particular Premises. Additionally, when space has been determined to be available or when a lesser amount of space than that requested is available, then with respect to the space available, BellSouth will provide a written response ("Application Response") including sufficient information to enable DSL to place a Firm Order. The Application Response will include, at a minimum, the configuration of the space, the Cable Installation Fee, Cable Records Fee, and the space preparation fees, as described in Section 7. When DSL submits ten (10) or more Applications within ten (10) calendar days, the initial fifteen (15) day response period will increase by ten (10) days for every additional ten (10) Applications or fraction thereof.
- Application Response (Georgia) In addition to the notice of space availability pursuant to Section 2.1, BellSouth will respond as to whether the Application is Bona Fide, and if it is not Bona Fide, the items necessary to cause the Application to become Bona Fide. When space has been determined to be available for caged or cageless arrangements, BellSouth will provide a written response ("Application Response") within thirty (30) calendar days of receipt of a Bona Fide Application. The Application Response will include, at a minimum, the configuration of the space, the Cable Installation Fee, Cable Records Fee, and the space preparation fees, as described in Section 7.
- Application Response (Kentucky) In addition to the notice of space availability pursuant to Section 2.1, BellSouth will respond as to whether the Application is Bona Fide, and if it is not Bona Fide, the items necessary to cause the Application to become Bona Fide. When space has been determined to be available, BellSouth will provide a written response ("Application Response") within thirty (30) calendar days of receipt of a Bona Fide Application. The Application Response will include, at a minimum, the configuration of the space, the Cable Installation Fee, Cable Records Fee, and the space preparation fees, as described in Section 7. When multiple applications are submitted in a state within a fifteen (15) calendar day window, BellSouth will respond to the Bona Fide Applications as soon as possible, but no later than the following: within thirty (30) calendar days for Bona Fide Applications 1-5; within thirty-six (36) calendar days for Bona Fide Applications 6-10; within forty-two (42) calendar days for Bona Fide Applications submitted within the same timeframe for the same state in

- excess of 15 must be negotiated. All negotiations shall consider the total volume from all requests from telecommunications companies for collocation.
- Application Response (Louisiana). In addition to the notice of space availability pursuant to Section 2.1, BellSouth will respond as to whether the Application is Bona Fide, and if it is not Bona Fide, the items necessary to cause the Application to become Bona Fide. BellSouth will respond as to whether space is available or not available within a particular Premises in accordance with Section 2. The Application Response will include, at a minimum, the configuration of the space, the Cable Installation Fee, Cable Records Fee, and the space preparation fees, as described in Section 7. BellSouth will respond with a full Application Response within 30 calendar days for one to ten Applications; 35 calendar days for eleven to twenty Applications; and for requests of more than twenty Application it is increased by five calendar days for every five Applications received within five business days.
- 6.3.6 Application Response (Mississippi). In addition to the notice of space availability pursuant to Section 2. BellSouth will respond as to whether the Application is Bona Fide, and if it is not Bona Fide, the items necessary to cause the Application to become Bona Fide. When space has been determined to be available, BellSouth will provide a written response ("Application Response") within thirty (30) business days of receipt of a Bona Fide Application. The Application Response will include, at a minimum, the configuration of the space, the Cable Installation Fee, Cable Records Fee, and the space preparation fees, as described in Section 7. When multiple applications are submitted in a state within a fifteen (15) business day window, BellSouth will respond to the Bona Fide Applications as soon as possible, but no later than the following: within thirty (30) business days for Bona Fide Applications 1-5; within thirty-six (36) business days for Bona Fide Applications 6-10; within forty-two (42) business days for Bona Fide Applications 11-15. Response intervals for multiple Bona Fide Applications submitted within the same timeframe for the same state in excess of 15 must be negotiated. All negotiations shall consider the total volume from all requests from telecommunications companies for collocation.
- Application Modifications. In Alabama, North Carolina, and Tennessee, if a modification or revision is made to any information in the Bona Fide Application for Physical Collocation or the Bona Fide Application for Adjacent Collocation, with the exception of modifications to Customer Information, Contact Information or Billing Contact Information, either at the request of DSL or necessitated by technical considerations, said Application shall be considered a new Application and shall be handled as a new Application for purposes of the provisioning interval and BellSouth shall charge DSL a Subsequent Application Fee. Major changes such as requesting additional space or adding equipment may require DSL to submit the Application with an Application Fee.
- 6.4.1 <u>Application Modifications</u>. For all States that have ordered provisioning intervals but not application response intervals, and except as otherwise specified, the following will apply: If a modification or revision is made to any information in the Bona Fide

Application for Physical Collocation or the Bona Fide Application for Adjacent Collocation, with the exception of modifications to Customer Information, Contact Information or Billing Contact Information, either at the request of DSL or necessitated by technical considerations, BellSouth will respond to the Bona Fide Application within thirty (30) calendar days after BellSouth receives such revised application or at such other date as the Parties agree. If, at any time, BellSouth needs to reevaluate DSL's Bona Fide Application as a result of changes requested by DSL to DSL's original application, then BellSouth will charge DSL a Subsequent Application Fee. Major changes such as requesting additional space or adding additional equipment may require DSL to resubmit the Application with an Application Fee.

- Application Modifications (Florida). If a modification or revision is made to any information in the Bona Fide Application for Physical Collocation or the Bona Fide Application for Adjacent Collocation, with the exception of modifications to Customer Information, Contact Information or Billing Contact Information, either at the request of DSL or necessitated by technical considerations, BellSouth will respond to the Bona Fide Application within fifteen (15) calendar days after BellSouth receives such revised Application or at such other date as the Parties agree. If, at any time, BellSouth needs to reevaluate DSL's Bona Fide Application as a result of changes requested by DSL to DSL's original Application, then BellSouth will charge DSL a Subsequent Application Fee. Major changes such as requesting additional space or adding additional equipment may require DSL to resubmit the Application with an Application Fee.
- Application Modifications (Kentucky & Georgia). If a modification or revision is made to any information in the Bona Fide Application for Physical Collocation or the Bona Fide Application for Adjacent Collocation, with the exception of modifications to Customer Information, Contact Information or Billing Contact Information, either at the request of DSL or necessitated by technical considerations, BellSouth will respond to the Bona Fide Application within thirty (30) calendar days after BellSouth receives such revised Application or at such other date as the Parties agree. If, at any time, BellSouth needs to reevaluate DSL's Bona Fide Application as a result of changes requested by DSL to CLEC's original Application, then BellSouth will charge DSL a Subsequent Application Fee. Major changes such as requesting additional space or adding additional equipment may require DSL to resubmit the Application with an Application Fee.
- 6.4.4 <u>Application Modifications (Mississippi)</u>. If a modification or revision is made to any information in the Bona Fide Application for Physical Collocation or the Bona Fide Application for Adjacent Collocation, with the exception of modifications to Customer Information, Contact Information or Billing Contact Information, either at the request of DSL or necessitated by technical considerations, BellSouth will respond to the Bona Fide Application within thirty (30) business days after BellSouth receives such revised Application or at such other date as the Parties agree. If, at any time, BellSouth needs to reevaluate DSL's Bona Fide Application as a result of

changes requested by DSL to CLEC's original Application, then BellSouth will charge DSL a Subsequent Application Fee. Major changes such as requesting additional space or adding additional equipment may require DSL to resubmit the Application with an Application Fee.

- 6.4.5 Application Modifications (Louisiana). If a modification or revision is made to any information in the Bona Fide Application for Physical Collocation or the Bona Fide Application for Adjacent Collocation, with the exception of modifications to Customer Information, Contact Information or Billing Contact Information, either at the request of DSL or necessitated by technical considerations, BellSouth will respond to the Bona Fide Application within thirty (30) calendar days after BellSouth receives such revised application or at such other date as the Parties agree. BellSouth will respond to such modifications or revisions within 30 calendar days for one to ten revised Applications; 35 calendar days for eleven to twenty revised Applications; and for requests of more than twenty revised Applications it is increased by five calendar days for every five revised Applications received within five business days. If, at any time, BellSouth needs to reevaluate DSL's Bona Fide Application as a result of changes requested by DSL to CLEC's original application, then BellSouth will charge DSL a Subsequent Application Fee. Major changes such as requesting additional space or adding additional equipment may require DSL to resubmit the application with an Application Fee.
- 6.5 Bona Fide Firm Order. In Alabama, North Carolina, and Tennessee, DSL shall indicate its intent to proceed with equipment installation in a BellSouth Premises by submitting a Physical Expanded Interconnection Firm Order document ("Firm Order") to BellSouth. A Firm Order shall be considered Bona Fide when DSL has completed the Application/Inquiry process described in Section 6.2, preceding, and has submitted the Firm Order document indicating acceptance of the Application Response provided by BellSouth. The Bona Fide Firm Order must be received by BellSouth no later than seven (7) calendar days after BellSouth's Application Response to DSL's Bona Fide Application, unless BellSouth provides an Application Response on or before the ten-day response interval set forth in section 2.1, in which case DSL must submit its Bona Fide Firm Order to BellSouth within seventeen (17) calendar days of BellSouth's receipt of the Bona Fide Application. If DSL fails to submit its Bona Fide Firm Order to BellSouth within the time frames set forth above, the provisioning intervals set forth in section 6.6 shall apply from the date of receipt of the Bona Fide Firm Order and not from the date of the Bona Fide Application. If DSL fails to submit a Bona Fide Firm Order within fifteen (15) days of receipt of An Application Response, the Application will expire.
- 6.5.1 <u>Bona Fide Firm Order</u>. Except as otherwise provided, in all States that have ordered provisioning intervals but not addressed Firm Order intervals, the following shall apply\_DSL shall indicate its intent to proceed with equipment installation in a BellSouth Premises by submitting a Physical Expanded Interconnection Firm Order document ("Firm Order") to BellSouth. A Firm Order shall be considered Bona Fide when DSL has completed the Application/Inquiry process described in Section 6.2,

preceding and has submitted the Firm Order document indicating acceptance of the Application Response provided by BellSouth. The Bona Fide Firm Order must be received by BellSouth no later than thirty (30) calendar days after BellSouth's Application Response to DSL's Bona Fide Application or the Application will expire.

- 6.5.2 Bona Fide Firm Order (Kentucky & Mississippi). DSL shall indicate its intent to proceed with equipment installation in a BellSouth Premises by submitting a Physical Expanded Interconnection Firm Order document ("Firm Order") to BellSouth. A Firm Order shall be considered Bona Fide when DSL has completed the Application/Inquiry process described in Section 6.2, preceding and has submitted the Firm Order document indicating acceptance of the Application Response provided by BellSouth. The Bona Fide Firm Order must be received by BellSouth no later than thirty (30) calendar days (in Mississippi 30 business days) after BellSouth's Application Response to DSL's Bona Fide Application or the Application will expire.
- 6.5.3 BellSouth will establish a firm order date based upon the date BellSouth is in receipt of a Bona Fide Firm Order. BellSouth will acknowledge the receipt of DSL's Bona Fide Firm Order within seven (7) calendar days of receipt indicating that the Bona Fide Firm Order has been received. A BellSouth response to a Bona Fide Firm Order will include a Firm Order Confirmation containing the firm order date. No revisions will be made to a Bona Fide Firm Order.
- 6.5.4 BellSouth will permit one accompanied site visit to DSL's designated collocation arrangement location after receipt of the Bona Fide Firm Order without charge to DSL.
- 6.5.5 DSL must submit to BellSouth the completed Access Control Request Form for all employees or agents requiring access to the BellSouth Premises a minimum of 30 calendar days prior to the date DSL desires access to the Collocation Space. DSL may submit such a request at any time subsequent to BellSouth's receipt of the Bona Fide Firm Order. In the event DSL desires access to the Collocation Space after submitting such a request but prior to access being approved, BellSouth shall permit DSL to access the Collocation Space, accompanied by a security escort at DSL's expense. DSL must request escorted access at least three (3) business days prior to the date such access is desired.

6.6

6.6.1 Construction and Provisioning Interval. In Alabama, North Carolina, and Tennessee, BellSouth will complete construction for collocation arrangements within a maximum of 90 calendar days from receipt of an Application or as agreed to by the Parties. Under extraordinary conditions, BellSouth may elect to renegotiate an alternative provisioning interval with DSL or seek a waiver from this interval from the Commission. Examples of extraordinary conditions include, but are not limited to, extended license or permitting intervals; major BellSouth equipment rearrangement or addition; power plant addition or upgrade; major mechanical addition or upgrade;

major upgrade for ADA compliance; environmental hazard or hazardous materials abatement; and arrangements for which equipment shipping intervals are extraordinary in length.

- 6.6.2 Construction and Provisioning Interval (Florida). BellSouth will complete construction for collocation arrangements as soon as possible and within a maximum of 90 calendar days from receipt of a Bona Fide Firm Order or as agreed to by the Parties. For changes to collocation space after initial space completion, BellSouth will complete construction for collocation arrangements as soon as possible and within a maximum of 45 calendar days from receipt of a Bona Fide Firm Order or as agreed to by the Parties. If BellSouth does not believe that construction will be completed within the relevant time frame and BellSouth and DSL cannot agree upon a completion date, within 45 calendar days of receipt of the Bona Fide Firm Order for an initial request, and within 30 calendar days for Augmentations, BellSouth may seek an extension from the Florida PSC.
- 6.6.3 Construction and Provisioning Interval (Georgia). BellSouth will use best efforts to complete construction for caged collocation arrangements under ordinary conditions as soon as possible and within a maximum of 90 calendar days from receipt of a Bona Fide Firm Order or as agreed to by the Parties. BellSouth will use best efforts to complete construction for cageless collocation arrangements under ordinary conditions as soon as possible and within a maximum of 60 calendar days from receipt of a Bona Fide Firm Order and 90 calendar days for extraordinary conditions or as agreed to by the Parties. Ordinary conditions are defined as space available with only minor changes to support systems required, such as but not limited to, HVAC, cabling and the power plant(s). Extraordinary conditions are defined to include but are not limited to major BellSouth equipment rearrangement or addition; power plant addition or upgrade; major mechanical addition or upgrade; major upgrade for ADA compliance; environmental hazard or hazardous materials abatement; and arrangements for which equipment shipping intervals are extraordinary in length. BellSouth may elect to renegotiate an alternative provisioning interval with DSL or seek a waiver from this interval from the Commission.
- 6.6.4 Construction and Provisioning Interval (Louisiana). BellSouth will complete construction for collocation arrangements under ordinary conditions as soon as possible and within a maximum of 120 calendar days from receipt of a Bona Fide Firm Order for an initial request, and within 60 calendar days for an Augmentation, or as agreed to by the Parties. Ordinary conditions are defined as space available with only minor changes to support systems required, such as but not limited to, HVAC, cabling and the power plant(s). BellSouth will complete construction of all other Collocation Space ("extraordinary conditions") within 180 calendar days of the receipt of a Bona Fide Firm Order. Examples of extraordinary conditions include but are not limited to, extended license or permitting intervals; major BellSouth equipment rearrangement or addition; power plant addition or upgrade; major

mechanical addition or upgrade; major upgrade for ADA compliance; environmental hazard or hazardous materials abatement; and arrangements for which equipment shipping intervals are extraordinary in length. BellSouth may elect to renegotiate an alternative provisioning interval with DSL or seek a waiver from this interval from the Commission.

- 6.6.5 Construction and Provisioning Interval (Mississippi). Excluding the time interval required to secure the appropriate government licenses and permits, BellSouth will complete construction for collocation arrangements under ordinary conditions as soon as possible and within a maximum of 120 calendar days from receipt of a Bona Fide Firm Order or as agreed to by the Parties. Ordinary conditions are defined as space available with only minor changes to support systems required, such as but not limited to, HVAC, cabling and the power plant(s). Excluding the time interval required to secure the appropriate government licenses and permits, BellSouth will complete construction of all other Collocation Space ("extraordinary conditions") within 180 calendar days of the receipt of a Bona Fide Firm Order. Examples of extraordinary conditions include but are not limited to, extended license or permitting intervals; major BellSouth equipment rearrangement or addition; power plant addition or upgrade; major mechanical addition or upgrade; major upgrade for ADA compliance; environmental hazard or hazardous materials abatement; and arrangements for which equipment shipping intervals are extraordinary in length. BellSouth may elect to renegotiate an alternative provisioning interval with DSL or seek a waiver from this interval from the Commission.
- 6.6.6 Construction and Provisioning Interval (Kentucky). Excluding the time interval required to secure the appropriate government licenses and permits, BellSouth will use best efforts to complete construction for collocation arrangements under ordinary conditions as soon as possible and within a maximum of 90 calendar days from receipt of a Bona Fide Firm Order or as agreed to by the Parties. Ordinary conditions are defined as space available with only minor changes to support systems required, such as but not limited to, HVAC, cabling and the power plant(s). Excluding the time interval required to secure the appropriate government licenses and permits, BellSouth will use best efforts to complete construction of all other Collocation Space ("extraordinary conditions") within 130 calendar days of the receipt of a Bona Fide Firm Order. Extraordinary conditions are defined to include but are not limited to major BellSouth equipment rearrangement or addition; power plant addition or upgrade; major mechanical addition or upgrade; major upgrade for ADA compliance; environmental hazard or hazardous materials abatement; and arrangements for which equipment shipping intervals are extraordinary in length. BellSouth may elect to renegotiate an alternative provisioning interval with DSL or seek a waiver from this interval from the Commission.
- 6.6.7 <u>Construction and Provisioning Interval (South Carolina)</u>. BellSouth will complete the construction and provisioning activities for cageless and caged collocation arrangements as soon as possible, but no later than 90 calendar days from receipt of a

bona fide firm order. BellSouth may elect to renegotiate an alternative provisioning interval with DSL or seek a waiver from this interval from the Commission.

- 6.7 <u>Joint Planning</u>. Joint planning between BellSouth and DSL will commence within a maximum of twenty (20) calendar days from BellSouth's receipt of a Bona Fide Firm Order. BellSouth will provide the preliminary design of the Collocation Space and the equipment configuration requirements as reflected in the Bona Fide Application and affirmed in the Bona Fide Firm Order. The Collocation Space completion time period will be provided to DSL during joint planning.
- 6.8 <u>Permits</u>. Each Party or its agents will diligently pursue filing for the permits required for the scope of work to be performed by that Party or its agents within ten (10) calendar days of the completion of finalized construction designs and specifications.
- 6.9 Acceptance Walk Through. DSL will contact BellSouth within seven (7) days of collocation space being ready to schedule an acceptance walk through of each Collocation Space requested from BellSouth by DSL. BellSouth will correct any deviations to DSL's original or jointly amended requirements within seven (7) calendar days after the walk through, unless the Parties jointly agree upon a different time frame.
- 6.10 Use of BellSouth Certified Supplier. DSL shall select a supplier which has been approved as a BellSouth Certified Supplier to perform all engineering and installation work. DSL and DSL's BellSouth Certified Supplier must follow and comply with all BellSouth requirements outlined in BellSouth's TR 73503, TR 73519, TR 73572, and TR 73564. In some cases, DSL must select separate BellSouth Certified Suppliers for transmission equipment, switching equipment and power equipment. BellSouth shall provide DSL with a list of BellSouth Certified Suppliers upon request. The BellSouth Certified Supplier(s) shall be responsible for installing DSL's equipment and components, extending power cabling to the BellSouth power distribution frame, performing operational tests after installation is complete, and notifying BellSouth's equipment engineers and DSL upon successful completion of installation, etc. The BellSouth Certified Supplier shall bill DSL directly for all work performed for DSL pursuant to this Attachment and BellSouth shall have no liability for nor responsibility to pay such charges imposed by the BellSouth Certified Supplier. BellSouth shall consider certifying DSL or any supplier proposed by DSL. All work performed by or for DSL shall conform to generally accepted industry guidelines and standards.
- Alarm and Monitoring. BellSouth shall place environmental alarms in the Premises for the protection of BellSouth equipment and facilities. DSL shall be responsible for placement, monitoring and removal of environmental and equipment alarms used to service DSL's Collocation Space. Upon request, BellSouth will provide DSL with applicable tariffed service(s) to facilitate remote monitoring of collocated equipment by DSL. Both Parties shall use best efforts to notify the other of any verified environmental hazard known to that Party.

- 6.12 <u>Basic Telephone Service</u>. Upon request of DSL, BellSouth will provide basic telephone service to the Collocation Space under the rates, terms and conditions of the current tariff offering for the service requested.
- 6.13 Virtual to Physical Collocation Relocation. In the event physical Collocation Space was previously denied at a location due to technical reasons or space limitations, and that physical Collocation Space has subsequently become available, DSL may relocate its virtual collocation arrangements to physical collocation arrangements and pay the appropriate non-recurring fees for physical collocation and for the rearrangement or reconfiguration of services terminated in the virtual collocation arrangement, as outlined in the appropriate BellSouth tariffs. In the event that BellSouth knows when additional space for physical collocation may become available at the location requested by DSL, such information will be provided to DSL in BellSouth's written denial of physical collocation. To the extent that (i) physical Collocation Space becomes available to DSL within 180 calendar days of BellSouth's written denial of DSL's request for physical collocation, (ii) BellSouth had knowledge that the space was going to become available, and (iii) DSL was not informed in the written denial that physical Collocation Space would become available within such 180 calendar days, then DSL may transition its virtual collocation arrangement to a physical collocation arrangement and will receive a credit for any nonrecurring charges previously paid for such virtual collocation. DSL must arrange with a BellSouth Certified Supplier for the relocation of equipment from its virtual Collocation Space to its physical Collocation Space and will bear the cost of such relocation.
- 6.14 <u>Cancellation</u>. If, at anytime prior to space acceptance, DSL cancels its order for the Collocation Space(s), DSL will reimburse BellSouth in the following manner: BellSouth will ascertain how far preparation work has progressed. DSL will be billed the applicable non recurring rate for any and all work processes for which work has begun.
- 6.15 <u>Licenses.</u> DSL, at its own expense, will be solely responsible for obtaining from governmental authorities, and any other appropriate agency, entity, or person, all rights, privileges, and licenses necessary or required to operate as a provider of telecommunications services to the public or to occupy the Collocation Space.
- 6.16 <u>Environmental Compliance.</u> The Parties agree to utilize and adhere to the Environmental Hazard Guidelines identified as Exhibit B attached hereto.

## 7. Rates and Charges

7.1 BellSouth shall assess an Application Fee via a service order which shall be issued at the time BellSouth responds that space is available pursuant to section 2.1. Payment of said Application Fee will be due as dictated by DSL's current billing cycle and is non-refundable.

- Order Processing and monthly recurring charges for Central Office Modifications, assessed per arrangement, per square foot, and Common Systems Modifications, assessed per arrangement, per square foot for cageless and per cage for caged collocation. DSL shall remit payment of the nonrecurring Firm Order Processing Fee coincident with submission of a Bona Fide Firm Order. The recurring charges for space preparation apply beginning on the date on which BellSouth releases the Collocation Space for occupancy or on the date DSL first occupies the Collocation Space, whichever is sooner. The charges recover the costs associated with preparing the Collocation Space, which includes survey, engineering of the Collocation Space, design and modification costs for network, building and support systems. In the event DSL opts for cageless space, the space preparation fees will be assessed based on the total floor space dedicated to DSL as prescribed in Section 7.7.
- 7.3 Space Preparation Fee in Florida. Space preparation fees include a nonrecurring charge for Firm Order Processing and monthly recurring charges for Central Office Modifications, assessed per arrangement, per square foot, and Common Systems Modifications, assessed per arrangement, per square foot for cageless and per cage for caged collocation. DSL shall remit payment of the nonrecurring Firm Order Processing Fee coincident with submission of a Bona Fide Firm Order. The recurring charges for space preparation apply beginning on the date on which BellSouth releases the Collocation Space for occupancy or on the date DSL first occupies the Collocation Space, whichever is sooner. The charges recover the costs associated with preparing the Collocation Space, which includes survey, engineering of the Collocation Space, design and modification costs for network, building and support systems. In the event DSL opts for cageless space, space preparation fees will be assessed based on the total floor space dedicated to DSL as prescribed in Section 7.7
- 5.4 Space Preparation Fee in Georgia. In Georgia, the Space Preparation Fee is a one-time fee, assessed per arrangement, per location. It recovers a portion of costs associated with preparing the Collocation Space, which includes survey, engineering of the Collocation Space, design and modification costs for network, power, building and support systems. This is a set fee of \$100 per square foot as established by the Georgia Public Service Commission Order in Docket No. 7061-U. In the event DSL opts for non-enclosed space, the space preparation fee will be assessed based on the total floor space dedicated to DSL as prescribed in Section 7.7.
- 7.5 Space Preparation Fee in North Carolina. In North Carolina, space preparation fees consist of monthly recurring charges for Central Office Modifications, assessed per arrangement, per square foot; Common Systems Modifications, assessed per arrangement, per square foot for cageless and per cage for caged collocation; and Power, assessed per the nominal –48V DC ampere requirements specified by DSL on the Bona Fide Application. The space preparation charges apply beginning on the date on which BellSouth releases the Collocation Space for occupancy or on the date DSL first occupies the Collocation Space, whichever is sooner. The charges recover the costs associated with preparing the Collocation Space, which includes survey,

engineering of the Collocation Space, design and modification costs for network, building and support systems. In the event DSL opts for cageless space, the space preparation fees will be assessed based on the total floor space dedicated to DSL as described in Section 7.7.

- 7.6 <u>Cable Installation</u>. Cable Installation Fee(s) are assessed per entrance cable placed.
- 7.7 Floor Space. The Floor Space Charge includes reasonable charges for lighting, HVAC, and other allocated expenses associated with maintenance of the Premises but does not recover any power-related costs incurred by BellSouth. When the Collocation Space is enclosed, DSL shall pay floor space charges based upon the number of square feet so enclosed. When the Collocation Space is not enclosed, DSL shall pay floor space charges based upon the following floor space calculation: [(depth of the equipment lineup in which the rack is placed) + (0.5 x maintenance aisle depth) + (0.5 x wiring aisle depth)] X (width of rack and spacers). For purposes of this calculation, the depth of the equipment lineup shall consider the footprint of equipment racks plus any equipment overhang. BellSouth will assign unenclosed Collocation Space in conventional equipment rack lineups where feasible. In the event DSL's collocated equipment requires special cable racking, isolated grounding or other treatment which prevents placement within conventional equipment rack lineups, DSL shall be required to request an amount of floor space sufficient to accommodate the total equipment arrangement. Floor space charges are due beginning with the date on which BellSouth releases the Collocation Space for occupancy or on the date DSL first occupies the Collocation Space, whichever is sooner.
- 7.8 Power. BellSouth shall make available –48 Volt (-48V) DC power for DSL's Collocation Space at a BellSouth Power Board or BellSouth Battery Distribution Fuse Bay ("BDFB") at DSL's option within the Premises.
- 7.8.1 Recurring charges for -48V DC power will be assessed per ampere per month based upon the BellSouth Certified Supplier engineered and installed power feed fused ampere capacity. Rates include redundant feeder fuse positions (A&B) and common cable rack to DSL's equipment or space enclosure. When obtaining power from a BDFB, fuses and power cables (A&B) must be engineered (sized), and installed by DSL's BellSouth Certified Supplier. When obtaining power from a BellSouth power board, power cables (A&B) must be engineered (sized), and installed by DSL's BellSouth Certified power Supplier. DSL is responsible for contracting with a BellSouth Certified Supplier for power distribution feeder cable runs from a BellSouth BDFB or power board to DSL's equipment. Determination of the BellSouth BDFB or BellSouth power board as the power source will be made at BellSouth's sole, but reasonable, discretion. The BellSouth Certified Supplier contracted by DSL must provide BellSouth a copy of the engineering power specification prior to the day on which DSL's equipment becomes operational ("Commencement Date"). BellSouth will provide the common power feeder cable support structure between the BellSouth BDFB or power board and DSL's

arrangement area. DSL shall contract with a BellSouth Certified Supplier who will be responsible for the following: dedicated power cable support structure within DSL's arrangement; power cable feeds; terminations of cable. Any terminations at a BellSouth power board must be performed by a BellSouth Certified power Supplier. DSL shall comply with all applicable National Electric Code (NEC), BellSouth TR73503, Telcordia (BellCore) and ANSI Standards regarding power cabling.

- 7.8.2 If BellSouth has not previously invested in power plant capacity for collocation at a specific site, DSL has the option to add its own dedicated power plant; provided, however, that such work shall be performed by a BellSouth Certified Supplier who shall comply with BellSouth's guidelines and specifications. Where the addition of DSL's dedicated power plant results in construction of a new power plant room, upon termination of DSL's right to occupy collocation space at such site, DSL shall have the right to remove its equipment from the power plant room, but shall otherwise leave the room intact.
- 7.8.3 If DSL elects to install its own DC Power Plant, BellSouth shall provide AC power to feed DSL's DC Power Plant. Charges for AC power will be assessed per breaker ampere per month. Rates include the provision of commercial and standby AC power. When obtaining power from a BellSouth service panel, protection devices and power cables must be engineered (sized), and installed by DSL's BellSouth Certified Supplier except that BellSouth shall engineer and install protection devices and power cables for Adjacent Collocation. DSL's BellSouth Certified Supplier must also provide a copy of the engineering power specification prior to the Commencement Date. Charges for AC power shall be assessed pursuant to the rates specified in Exhibit A. AC power voltage and phase ratings shall be determined on a per location basis. At DSL's option, DSL may arrange for AC power in an Adjacent Collocation arrangement from a retail provider of electrical power.
- 7.9 Security Escort. A security escort will be required whenever DSL or its approved agent desires access to the entrance manhole or must have access to the Premises after the one accompanied site visit allowed pursuant to Section 6.6.2 prior to completing BellSouth's Security Training requirements and/or prior to Space Acceptance. Rates for a security escort are assessed according to the schedule appended hereto as Exhibit A beginning with the scheduled escort time. BellSouth will wait for one-half (1/2) hour after the scheduled time for such an escort and DSL shall pay for such half-hour charges in the event DSL fails to show up.
- 7.10 Cable Record charges. These charges apply for work required to build cable records in company systems. The VG/DS0 per cable record charge is for a maximum of 3600 records. The Fiber cable record charge is for a maximum of 99 records.
- 7.11 <u>Rate "True-Up"</u>. The Parties agree that the prices reflected as interim herein shall be "trued-up" (up or down) based on final prices either determined by further agreement or by an effective order, in a proceeding involving BellSouth before the regulatory authority for the state in which the services are being performed or any other body

having jurisdiction over this Agreement (hereinafter "Commission"). Under the "true-up" process, the interim price for each service shall be multiplied by the volume of that service purchased to arrive at the total interim amount paid for that service ("Total Interim Price"). The final price for that service shall be multiplied by the volume purchased to arrive at the total final amount due ("Total Final Price"). The Total Interim Price shall be compared with the Total Final Price. If the Total Final Price is more than the Total Interim Price, DSL shall pay the difference to BellSouth. If the Total Final Price is less than the Total Interim Price, BellSouth shall pay the difference to DSL. Each Party shall keep its own records upon which a "true-up" can be based and any final payment from one Party to the other shall be in an amount agreed upon by the Parties based on such records. In the event of any disagreement as between the records or the Parties regarding the amount of such "true-up," the Parties agree that the Commission shall be called upon to resolve such differences.

7.12 Other. If no rate is identified in the contract, the rate for the specific service or function will be negotiated by the Parties upon request by either Party. Payment of all other charges under this Attachment shall be due as dictated by DSL's current billing cycle. DSL will pay a late payment charge as specified in the current State Tariff.

#### 8. Insurance

- 8.1 DSL shall, at its sole cost and expense, procure, maintain, and keep in force insurance as specified in this Section 8 and underwritten by insurance companies licensed to do business in the states applicable under this Attachment and having a Best's Insurance Rating of A-.
- 8.2 DSL shall maintain the following specific coverage:
- 8.2.1 Commercial General Liability coverage in the amount of ten million dollars (\$10,000,000.00) or a combination of Commercial General Liability and Excess/Umbrella coverage totaling not less than ten million dollars (\$10,000,000.00). BellSouth shall be named as an Additional Insured on the Commercial General Liability policy as specified herein.
- 8.2.2 Statutory Workers Compensation coverage and Employers Liability coverage in the amount of one hundred thousand dollars (\$100,000.00) each accident, one hundred thousand dollars (\$100,000.00) each employee by disease, and five hundred thousand dollars (\$500,000.00) policy limit by disease.
- 8.2.3 All Risk Property coverage on a full replacement cost basis insuring all of DSL's real and personal property situated on or within BellSouth's Central Office location(s).
- 8.2.4 DSL may elect to purchase business interruption and contingent business interruption insurance, having been advised that BellSouth assumes no liability for loss of profit or revenues should an interruption of service occur.

- 8.3 The limits set forth in Section 8.2 above may be increased by BellSouth from time to time during the term of this Attachment upon thirty (30) days notice to DSL to at least such minimum limits as shall then be customary with respect to comparable occupancy of BellSouth structures.
- 8.4 All policies purchased by DSL shall be deemed to be primary and not contributing to or in excess of any similar coverage purchased by BellSouth. All insurance must be in effect on or before the date equipment is delivered to BellSouth's Premises and shall remain in effect for the term of this Attachment or until all DSL's property has been removed from BellSouth's Premises, whichever period is longer. If DSL fails to maintain required coverage, BellSouth may pay the premiums thereon and seek reimbursement of same from DSL.
- 8.5 DSL shall submit certificates of insurance reflecting the coverage required pursuant to this Section a minimum of ten (10) business days prior to the commencement of any work in the Collocation Space. Failure to meet this interval may result in construction and equipment installation delays. DSL shall arrange for BellSouth to receive thirty (30) business days' advance notice of cancellation from DSL's insurance company. DSL shall forward a certificate of insurance and notice of cancellation/non-renewal to BellSouth at the following address:

BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc. Attn.: Risk Management Coordinator 17H53 BellSouth Center 675 W. Peachtree Street Atlanta, Georgia 30375

- 8.6 DSL must conform to recommendations made by BellSouth's fire insurance company to the extent BellSouth has agreed to, or shall hereafter agree to, such recommendations.
- 8.7 Self-Insurance. If DSL's net worth exceeds five hundred million dollars (\$500,000,000), DSL may elect to request self-insurance status in lieu of obtaining any of the insurance required in Sections 8.2.1 and 8.2.2. DSL shall provide audited financial statements to BellSouth thirty (30) days prior to the commencement of any work in the Collocation Space. BellSouth shall then review such audited financial statements and respond in writing to DSL in the event that self-insurance status is not granted to DSL. If BellSouth approves DSL for self-insurance, DSL shall annually furnish to BellSouth, and keep current, evidence of such net worth that is attested to by one of DSL's corporate officers. The ability to self-insure shall continue so long as the DSL meets all of the requirements of this Section. If the DSL subsequently no longer satisfies this Section, DSL is required to purchase insurance as indicated by Sections 8.2.1 and 8.2.2.
- 8.8 The net worth requirements set forth in Section 8.7 may be increased by BellSouth from time to time during the term of this Attachment upon thirty (30) days' notice to

DSL to at least such minimum limits as shall then be customary with respect to comparable occupancy of BellSouth structures.

8.9 Failure to comply with the provisions of this Section will be deemed a material breach of this Attachment.

#### 9. Mechanics Liens

9.1 If any mechanics lien or other liens shall be filed against property of either Party (BellSouth or DSL), or any improvement thereon by reason of or arising out of any labor or materials furnished or alleged to have been furnished or to be furnished to or for the other Party or by reason of any changes, or additions to said property made at the request or under the direction of the other Party, the other Party directing or requesting those changes shall, within thirty (30) business days after receipt of written notice from the Party against whose property said lien has been filed, either pay such lien or cause the same to be bonded off the affected property in the manner provided by law. The Party causing said lien to be placed against the property of the other shall also defend, at its sole cost and expense, on behalf of the other, any action, suit or proceeding which may be brought for the enforcement of such liens and shall pay any damage and discharge any judgment entered thereon.

## 10. Inspections

10.1 BellSouth may conduct an inspection of DSL's equipment and facilities in the Collocation Space(s) prior to the activation of facilities between DSL's equipment and equipment of BellSouth. BellSouth may conduct an inspection if DSL adds equipment and may otherwise conduct routine inspections at reasonable intervals mutually agreed upon by the Parties. BellSouth shall provide DSL with a minimum of forty-eight (48) hours or two (2) business days, whichever is greater, advance notice of all such inspections. All costs of such inspection shall be borne by BellSouth.

## 11. Security and Safety Requirements

The security and safety requirements set forth in this section are as stringent as the security requirements BellSouth maintains at its own premises either for their own employees or for authorized contractors. Only BellSouth employees, BellSouth Certified Contractors and authorized employees, authorized Guests, pursuant to Section 3.4, preceeding, or authorized agents of DSL will be permitted in the BellSouth Premises. DSL shall provide its employees and agents with picture identification which must be worn and visible at all times while in the Collocation Space or other areas in or around the Premises. The photo Identification card shall bear, at a minimum, the employee's name and photo, and the DSL name. BellSouth reserves the right to remove from its premises any employee of DSL not possessing

identification issued by DSL or who have violated any of BellSouth's policies as outlined in the CLEC Security Training documents. DSL shall hold BellSouth harmless for any damages resulting from such removal of its personnel from BellSouth premises. DSL shall be solely responsible for ensuring that any Guest of DSL is in compliance with all subsections of this Section 11.

- 11.1.1 DSL will be required, at its own expense, to conduct a statewide investigation of criminal history records for each DSL employee being considered for work on the BellSouth Premises, for the states/counties where the DSL employee has worked and lived for the past five years. Where state law does not permit statewide collection or reporting, an investigation of the applicable counties is acceptable. DSL shall not be required to perform this investigation if an affiliated company of DSL has performed an investigation of the DSL employee seeking access, if such investigation meets the criteria set forth above. This requirement will not apply if DSL has performed a preemployment statewide investigation of criminal history records, or where state law does not permit an investigation of the applicable counties for the DSL employee seeking access, for the states/counties where the DSL employee has worked and lived for the past five years.
- DSL will be required to administer to their personnel assigned to the BellSouth Premises security training either provided by BellSouth, or meeting criteria defined by BellSouth.
- DSL shall not assign to the BellSouth Premises any personnel with records of felony criminal convictions. DSL shall not assign to the BellSouth Premises any personnel with records of misdemeanor convictions, except for misdemeanor traffic violations, without advising BellSouth of the nature and gravity of the offense(s). BellSouth reserves the right to refuse building access to any DSL personnel who have been identified to have misdemeanor criminal convictions. Notwithstanding the foregoing, in the event that DSL chooses not to advise BellSouth of the nature and gravity of any misdemeanor conviction, DSL may, in the alternative, certify to BellSouth that it shall not assign to the BellSouth Premises any personnel with records of misdemeanor convictions (other than misdemeanor traffic violations).
- 11.1.4 DSL shall not knowingly assign to the BellSouth Premises any individual who was a former employee of BellSouth and whose employment with BellSouth was terminated for a criminal offense whether or not BellSouth sought prosecution of the individual for the criminal offense.
- 11.1.5 DSL shall not knowingly assign to the BellSouth Premises any individual who was a former contractor of BellSouth and whose access to a BellSouth Premises was revoked due to commission of a criminal offense whether or not BellSouth sought prosecution of the individual for the criminal offense.
- 11.1.6 For each DSL employee requiring access to a BellSouth Premises pursuant to this Attachment, DSL shall furnish BellSouth, prior to an employee gaining such access, a

certification that the aforementioned background check and security training were completed. The certification will contain a statement that no felony convictions were found and certifying that the security training was completed by the employee. If the employee's criminal history includes misdemeanor convictions, DSL will disclose the nature of the convictions to BellSouth at that time. In the alternative, DSL may certify to BellSouth that it shall not assign to the BellSouth Premises any personnel with records of misdemeanor convictions other than misdemeanor traffic violations.

- 11.1.7 At BellSouth's request, DSL shall promptly remove from BellSouth's Premises any employee of DSL BellSouth does not wish to grant access to its premises 1) pursuant to any investigation conducted by BellSouth or 2) prior to the initiation of an investigation in the event that an employee of DSL is found interfering with the property or personnel of BellSouth or another CLEC, provided that an investigation shall promptly be commenced by BellSouth.
- 11.2 Notification to BellSouth. BellSouth reserves the right to interview DSL's employees, agents, or contractors in the event of wrongdoing in or around BellSouth's property or involving BellSouth's or another CLEC's property or personnel, provided that BellSouth shall provide reasonable notice to DSL's Security contact of such interview. DSL and its contractors shall reasonably cooperate with BellSouth's investigation into allegations of wrongdoing or criminal conduct committed by. witnessed by, or involving DSL's employees, agents, or contractors. Additionally, BellSouth reserves the right to bill DSL for all reasonable costs associated with investigations involving its employees, agents, or contractors if it is established and mutually agreed in good faith that DSL's employees, agents, or contractors are responsible for the alleged act. BellSouth shall bill DSL for BellSouth property which is stolen or damaged where an investigation determines the culpability of DSL's employees, agents, or contractors and where DSL agrees, in good faith, with the results of such investigation. DSL shall notify BellSouth in writing immediately in the event that the CLEC discovers one of its employees already working on the BellSouth premises is a possible security risk. Upon request of the other Party, the Party who is the employer shall discipline consistent with its employment practices, up to and including removal from BellSouth Premises, any employee found to have violated the security and safety requirements of this section. DSL shall hold BellSouth harmless for any damages resulting from such removal of its personnel from BellSouth premises.
- 11.3 <u>Use of Supplies</u>. Unauthorized use of telecommunications equipment or supplies by either Party, whether or not used routinely to provide telephone service (e.g. plug-in cards,) will be strictly prohibited and handled appropriately. Costs associated with such unauthorized use may be charged to the offending Party, as may be all associated investigative costs.
- 11.4 <u>Use of Official Lines</u>. Except for non-toll calls necessary in the performance of their work, neither Party shall use the telephones of the other Party on the BellSouth

Premises. Charges for unauthorized telephone calls may be charged to the offending Party, as may be all associated investigative costs.

11.5 <u>Accountability</u>. Full compliance with the Security requirements of this section shall in no way limit the accountability of either Party to the other for the improper actions of its employees.

### 12. Destruction of Collocation Space

In the event a Collocation Space is wholly or partially damaged by fire, windstorm, 12.1 tornado, flood or by similar causes to such an extent as to be rendered wholly unsuitable for DSL's permitted use hereunder, then either Party may elect within ten (10) business days after such damage, to terminate occupancy of the damaged Collocation Space, and if either Party shall so elect, by giving the other written notice of termination, both Parties shall stand released of and from further liability under the terms hereof. If the Collocation Space shall suffer only minor damage and shall not be rendered wholly unsuitable for DSL's permitted use, or is damaged and the option to terminate is not exercised by either Party, BellSouth covenants and agrees to proceed promptly without expense to DSL, except for improvements not the property of BellSouth, to repair the damage. BellSouth shall have a reasonable time within which to rebuild or make any repairs, and such rebuilding and repairing shall be subject to delays caused by storms, shortages of labor and materials, government regulations, strikes, walkouts, and causes beyond the control of BellSouth, which causes shall not be construed as limiting factors, but as exemplary only. DSL may, at its own expense, accelerate the rebuild of its collocated space and equipment provided however that a BellSouth Certified Contractor is used and the necessary space preparation has been completed. Rebuild of equipment must be performed by a BellSouth Certified Vendor. If DSL's acceleration of the project increases the cost of the project, then those additional charges will be incurred by DSL. Where allowed and where practical, DSL may erect a temporary facility while BellSouth rebuilds or makes repairs. In all cases where the Collocation Space shall be rebuilt or repaired, DSL shall be entitled to an equitable abatement of rent and other charges, depending upon the unsuitability of the Collocation Space for DSL's permitted use, until such Collocation Space is fully repaired and restored and DSL's equipment installed therein (but in no event later than thirty (30) business days after the Collocation Space is fully repaired and restored). Where DSL has placed an Adjacent Arrangement pursuant to Section 3.5, DSL shall have the sole responsibility to repair or replace said Adjacent Arrangement provided herein. Pursuant to this section, BellSouth will restore the associated services to the Adjacent Arrangement.

### 13. Eminent Domain

13.1 If the whole of a Collocation Space or Adjacent Arrangement shall be taken by any public authority under the power of eminent domain, then this Attachment shall

terminate with respect to such Collocation Space or Adjacent Arrangement as of the day possession shall be taken by such public authority and rent and other charges for the Collocation Space or Adjacent Arrangement shall be paid up to that day with proportionate refund by BellSouth of such rent and charges as may have been paid in advance for a period subsequent to the date of the taking. If any part of the Collocation Space or Adjacent Arrangement shall be taken under eminent domain, BellSouth and DSL shall each have the right to terminate this Attachment with respect to such Collocation Space or Adjacent Arrangement and declare the same null and void, by written notice of such intention to the other Party within ten (10) business days after such taking.

### 14. Nonexclusivity

DSL understands that this Attachment is not exclusive and that BellSouth may enter into similar agreements with other Parties. Assignment of space pursuant to all such agreements shall be determined by space availability and made on a first come, first served basis.

## EXHIBIT A: BELLSOUTH/DSL RATES – ALABAMA PHYSICAL COLLOCATION

Rates marked with an asterisk (\*) are interim and are subject to true-up

USOC	Rate Element Description	Unit	Recurring Rate (RC)	Non-Recurring Rate (NRC)
PE1BA	Application Fee	Per request	NA	\$3,760.00
PE1CA	Subsequent Application Fee	Per request	NA	\$3,134.00 Minimum
PE1SJ PE1SK PE1SL PE1SM	Space Preparation Fees Firm Order Processing* Central Office Modifications* Common Systems Modifications – Cageless* Common Systems Modifications – Caged*	Per sq. ft. Per sq. ft. Per cage	\$2.24 \$3.01 \$102.16	\$1,211.00
PE1BW PE1CW	Space Enclosure (100 sq. ft. minimum) Welded Wire-mesh Welded Wire-mesh	Per first 100 sq. ft. Per add'l 50 sq. ft.	\$178.65 \$17.52	NA NA
PE1PJ	Floor Space	Per sq. ft.	\$3.68	NA
PE1BD	Cable Installation	Per cable	NA	\$1,751.00
PE1PM	Cable Support Structure	Per entrance cable	\$19.67	NA
PE1PL PE1FB PE1FD PE1FE PE1FG	Power -48V DC Power* 120V AC Power single phase* 240V AC Power single phase* 120V AC Power three phase* 277 AC Power three phase*	Per amp Per breaker amp Per breaker amp Per breaker amp Per breaker amp	\$9.00 \$5.63 \$11.26 \$16.89 \$38.99	NA - - - -
PE1P2 PE1P4 PE1P1 PE1P3 PE1F2 PE1F4	Cross Connects 2-wire 4-wire DS-1 DS-3 2-fiber 4-fiber	Per cross connect	\$.31 \$.62 \$1.28 \$16.27 \$3.23 \$5.73	First/Add'l \$33.68/\$31.79 \$33.63/\$31.67 \$52.93/\$39.87 \$51.99/\$38.59 \$52.00/\$38.60 \$64.54/\$51.14

	ALABAMA (continued)					
USOC	Rate Element Description	Unit	Recurring Rate (RC)	Non-Recurring Rate (NRC)		
PE1AX	Security Access System Security System*	Per central office	\$52.27			
PE1A1 PE1AA	New Access Card Activation* Administrative change, existing	Per card Per card	\$.059	\$55.57 \$15.58		
PE1AR	card* Replace lost or stolen card*	Per card		\$45.56		
PE1AK PE1AL	Initial Key Replace lost or stolen key	Per key Per key	NA NA	\$26.19 \$26.19		
PE1SR	Space Availability Report*	Per premises requested		\$2,150.00		
PE1PE PE1PF PE1PG PE1PH PE1B2 PE1B4	POT Bay Arrangements Prior to 6/1/99 2-Wire Cross-Connect 4-Wire Cross-Connect DS1 Cross-Connect DS3 Cross-Connect 2-Fiber Cross-Connect 4-Fiber Cross-Connect	Per cross connect	\$0.08 \$0.17 \$0.69 \$4.74 \$32.02 \$40.48	NA NA NA NA NA		
PE1CR PE1CD PE1CO PE1C1 PE1C3 PE1CB	Cable Records  Cable Records  VG/DS0 Cable  VG/DS0 Cable  DS1  DS3  Fiber Cable	Per request Per cable record Per each 100 pair Per T1TIE Per T3TIE Per cable record	NA NA NA NA NA	Note 2 Initial/Subsequent \$1708/\$1166 \$923.51/\$923.51 \$18.02/\$18.02 \$8.44/\$8.44 \$29.53/\$29.53 \$278.95/\$278.95		

ALABAMA (continued)					
USOC	Rate Element Description	Unit	Recurring Rate (RC)	Non-Recurring Rate (NRC)	
	Security Escort	Per half hr/add'l half hr			
PE1BT	Basic Time		NA	\$33.85/\$21.45	
PE1OT	Overtime		NA	\$44.09/\$27.71	
PE1PT	Premium Time		NA	\$54.33/\$33.96	

## Note(s):

N/A refers to rate elements which do not have a negotiated rate.

Note1: Cable records charges apply for work required to build cable records in company systems. The VG/DS0 per cable record charge is for a maximum of 3600 records. The Fiber cable record charge is for a maximum of 99 records.

Note 2: The initial charge applies when the cables are first installed and inventoried. The subsequent charge applies when additional cables are installed and inventoried at the same location.

## EXHIBIT A: BELLSOUTH/DSL RATES – FLORIDA PHYSICAL COLLOCATION

USOC	Rate Element Description	Unit	Recurring Rate (RC)	Non-Recurring Rate (NRC)
PE1BA	Application Fee	Per request		\$3,791.00
				. ,
PE1CA	Subsequent Application Fee	Per request	NA	\$3,160.00
		•		. ,
PE1SJ PE1SK PE1SL	Space Preparation Fees Firm Order Processing Central Office Modifications Common Systems	Per sq. ft. Per sq. ft.	\$2.58 \$2.96	\$1,211.00
PE1SM	Modifications – Cageless Common Systems Modifications – Caged	Per cage	\$100.66	
PE1BW	Space Enclosure (100 sq. ft. minimum) Wire Cage	Per first 100 sq. ft.	\$205.93	NA
PE1CW	Wire Cage	Per add'l 50 sq. ft.	\$20.20	NA NA
T L TOVV	Wile Gage	1 Cr add 1 50 5q. 1t.	Ψ20.20	11/7
PE1PJ	Floor Space	Per sq. ft.	\$6.57	NA
	1.100. 0000	1 01 041 111	ψ0.01	107
PE1BD	Cable Installation	Per cable		\$1,826.00
PE1PM	Cable Support Structure		\$21.66	NA
FLIFIVI	Cable Support Structure		Ψ21.00	INA
	Power			
PE1PL	-48V DC Power	Per amp	\$8.86	NA
PE1FB	120V AC Power single phase	Per breaker amp	\$5.62	-
PE1FD	240V AC Power single phase	Per breaker amp	\$11.26	-
PE1FE	120V AC Power three phase	Per breaker amp	\$16.88	-
PE1FG	277 AC Power three phase	Per breaker amp	\$38.98	-
	Cross Connects			First/Add'l
	2-wire	Per cross connect	\$.074	\$34.53/\$32.51
	4-wire	Per cross connect	\$.148	\$34.54/\$32.53
	DS1	Per cross connect	\$1.29	\$54.15/\$40.94
	DS3	Per cross connect	\$17.48	\$53.28/\$39.65
	2-fiber	Per cross connect	\$2.96	\$53.28/\$39.66
	4-fiber	Per cross connect	\$5.66	\$66.08/\$52.47

	FLO	ORIDA (continued)		
USOC	Rate Element Description	Unit	Recurring Rate (RC)	Non-Recurring Rate (NRC)
PE1AX	Security Access System Security System	Per premises	\$89.48	
PE1A1 PE1AA	New Access Card Activation Administrative change, existing card	Per card Per card	\$.06	\$56.03 \$15.71
PE1AR	Replace lost or stolen card	Per card		\$45.93
PE1AK PE1AL	Initial Key Replace lost or stolen key	Per key Per key	NA NA	\$26.41 \$26.41
PE1SR	Space Availability Report	Per premises requested		\$2,168.00
	POT Bay (Note 1)		NA	NA
	Cable Records <sup>2</sup>			Note 3
				initial/subsequent
PE1CR PE1CD PE1CO PE1C1 PE1C3 PE1CB	Cable Records VG/DS0 Cable VG/DS0 Cable DS1 DS3 Fiber Cable	Per request Per cable record Per each 100 pair Per T1TIE Per T3TIE Per cable record	NA NA NA NA NA	\$1709/\$1166 \$923.86/\$923.86 \$18.03/\$18.03 \$8.44/\$8.44 \$29.54/\$29.54 \$279.05/\$279.05
PE1BQ PE1OQ PE1PQ	Security Escort Basic Time Overtime Premium Time	Per ¼ hour	NA NA NA	\$10.89 \$13.64 \$16.40

### Note(s):

N/A refers to rate elements which do not have a negotiated rate.

- (1) POT Bays: BellSouth's Florida specific rates were established in the Florida Public Service Commission Docket No. 960833. The Commission did not set permanent rates for <u>POT Bays</u>, given the assumption by the Parties to the Proceeding that they will always provide their own POT Bays. It will be necessary for DSL to provide its own POT Bays per BellSouth specifications and provide the necessary information from which BellSouth can inventory.
- (2) Cable records charges apply for work required to build cable records in company systems. The VG/DS0 per cable record charge is for a maximum of 3600 records. The Fiber cable record charge is for a maximum of 99 records.
- (3) The initial charge applies when the cables are first installed and inventoried. The subsequent charge applies when additional cables are installed and inventoried at the same location.

# EXHIBIT A: BELLSOUTH/DSL RATES – GEORGIA PHYSICAL COLLOCATION

Rates marked with an asterisk (\*) are interim and subject to true-up

USOC	Rate Element Description	Unit	Recurring	Non-Recurring
		_	Rate (RC)	Rate (NRC)
PE1BA	Application Fee	Per request	NA	\$3,755.00
PE1CA	Subsequent Application Fee	Per request	NA	\$3,130.00
				Minimum
PE1BB	Space Preparation Fee (Note 2)	Per sq. ft.	NA	\$100.00
DEADW	Space Enclosure (100 sq. ft. minimum)	D 5 1400 5	<b>\$407.00</b>	
PE1BW	Welded Wire-mesh	Per first 100 sq. ft.	\$187.36	NA
PE1CW	Welded Wire-mesh	Per add'l 50 sq. ft.	\$18.38	NA
DEAD	Floor Space	Dan an #	Φ4 4 <del>7</del>	NIA
PE1PJ	Zone A	Per sq. ft.	\$4.47	NA
PE1PK	Zone B	Per sq. ft.	\$4.47	NA
PE1BD	Cable Installation	Per cable	NA	\$1,693.00
PE1PM	Cable Support Structure	Per entrance cable	\$19.26	NA
	Power			
PE1PL	-48V DC Power	Per amp	\$5.00	NA
PE1FB	120V AC Power single phase*	Per breaker amp	\$5.52	-
PE1FD	240V AC Power single phase*	Per breaker amp	\$11.05	-
PE1FE	120V AC Power three phase*	Per breaker amp	\$16.58	-
PE1FG	277 AC Power three phase*	Per breaker amp	\$38.27	-
	Cross Connects	Per cross connect		First/Add'l
PE1P2	2-wire		\$0.31	\$33.76/\$31.86
PE1P4	4-wire		\$0.61	\$33.77/\$31.80
PE1P1	DS-1		\$1.13	\$53.05/\$39.99
PE1P3	DS-3		\$14.43	\$52.14/\$38.71
PE1F2	2-fiber		\$2.86	\$52.14/\$38.72
PE1F4	4-fiber		\$5.08	\$64.74/\$51.31

GEORGIA (continued)				
USOC	Rate Element Description	Unit	Recurring Rate (RC)	Non-Recurring Rate (NRC)
PE1AX	Security Access System Security System*	Per premises	\$40.00	
PE1A1	New Access Card Activation*	Per card	\$.058	\$55.51
PE1AA	Administrative change, existing card*	Per card		\$15.56
PE1AR	Replace lost or stolen card*	Per card		\$45.50
PE1AK	Initial Key	Per key	NA	\$26.16
PE1AL	Replace lost or stolen key	Per key	NA	\$26.16
PE1SR	Space Availability Report*	Per premises requested		\$2,148.00
	POT Bay Arrangements Prior to 6/1/99	Per cross-connect		
PE1PE	2-Wire Cross-Connect		\$0.40	NA
PE1PF	4-Wire Cross-Connect		\$1.20	NA
PE1PG	DS1 Cross-Connect		\$1.20	NA
PE1PH	DS3 Cross-Connect		\$8.00	NA
PE1B2	2 Fiber Cross-Connect		\$38.79	NA
PE1B4	4 Fiber Cross-Connect		\$52.31	NA
	Cable Records <sup>1</sup>			Note 2
				Initial/subsequent
PE1CR	Cable Records	Per request	NA	\$1706/\$1164
PE1CD	VG/DS0 Cable	Per cable record	NA	\$922.38/\$922.38
PE1CO	VG/DS0 Cable	Per each 100 pair	NA	\$18.00/\$18.00
PE1C1	DS1	Per T1TIE	NA	\$8.43/\$8.43
PE1C3	DS3	Per T3TIE	NA	\$29.49/\$29.49
PE1CB	Fiber Cable	Per cable record	NA	\$278.61/\$278.61
	0 11 5	5 1 161 (1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1		
	Security Escort	Per half hr./Add'l half hr.		
PE1BT	Basic Time		NA	\$33.81/\$21.42
PE1OT	Overtime		NA	\$44.03/\$27.67
PE1PT	Premium Time		NA	\$54.26/\$33.92

N/A refers to rate elements which do not have a negotiated rate.

Note (1) Cable records charges apply for work required to build cable records in company systems. The VG/DS0 per cable record charge is for a maximum of 3600 records. The Fiber cable record charge is for a maximum of 99 records.

Note 2: The initial charge applies when the cables are first installed and inventoried. The subsequent charge applies when additional cables are installed and inventoried at the same location.

# EXHIBIT A: BELLSOUTH/DSL RATES – KENTUCKY PHYSICAL COLLOCATION

Rates marked with an asterisk (\*) are interim and are subject to true-up.

USOC	Rate Element Description	Unit	Recurring	Non-Recurring
DEADA			Rate (RC)	Rate (NRC)
PE1BA	Application Fee	Per request	NA	\$3,761.00
DE4OA	Outropies Con For	D	N I A	ФО 40 <u>Г</u> 00
PE1CA	Subsequent Application Fee	Per request	NA	\$3,135.00
				Minimum
	Chara Dranavation Face			
PE1SJ	Space Preparation Fees Firm Order Processing*			¢4 202 00
PE1SJ PE1SK	Central Office Modifications*	Per sq. ft.	\$2.38	\$1,202.00
PE1SL	Common Systems	Per sq. ft.	\$3.30	
FEISE	Modifications – Cageless*	rei sq. it.	φ3.30	
PE1SM	Common Systems	Per cage	\$112.11	
FLISIVI	Modifications – Caged*	r er caye	Ψ112.11	
	Woullcations – Caged			
	Space Enclosure (100 sq. ft.			
	minimum)			
PE1BW	Welded Wire-mesh	Per first 100 sq. ft.	\$189.85	NA
PE1CW	Welded Wire-mesh	Per add'l 50 sq. ft.	\$18.62	NA
	Trended Trie Histori	T of add t oo oqi ta	Ψ10102	141
PE1PJ	Floor Space	Per sq. ft.	\$8.20	NA
DEADD	Oakla kastallatian	Danashia	NIA	Φ4 755 00
PE1BD	Cable Installation	Per cable	NA	\$1,755.00
PE1PM	Cable Support Structure	Per entrance cable	\$20.14	NA
	Casic Cappert Ctractare	T OF OTHER TOO CASE	Ψ20111	
	Power			
PE1PL	-48V DC Power*	Per amp	\$8.77	NA
PE1FB	120V AC Power single phase*	Per breaker amp	\$5.58	-
PE1FD	240V AC Power single phase*	Per breaker amp	\$11.16	-
PE1FE	120V AC Power three phase*	Per breaker amp	\$16.74	-
PE1FG	277 AC Power three phase*	Per breaker amp	\$38.65	-
	Cross Connects	Per cross connect		First/Add'l
PE1P2	2-wire		\$0.037	\$33.67/\$31.78
PE1P4	4-wire		\$0.075	\$33.66/\$31.70
PE1P1	DS-1		\$1.51	\$52.97/\$39.90
PE1P3	DS-3		\$19.15	\$52.04/\$38.62
PE1F2	2-fiber		\$3.80	\$52.04/\$38.63
PE1F4	4-fiber		\$6.75	\$64.59/\$51.18

	KENTUCKY (continued)				
USOC	Rate Element Description	Unit	Recurring Rate (RC)	Non-Recurring Rate (NRC)	
			<b>^-</b>		
PE1AX	Security Access System Security System*	Per premises	\$78.11		
PE1A1	New Access Card Activation	Per card	\$.059	\$55.59	
PE1AA	Administrative change, existing card	Per card		\$15.59	
PE1AR	Replace lost or stolen card	Per card		\$45.58	
PE1AK	Initial Key	Per key	NA	\$26.20	
PE1AL	Replace lost or stolen key	Per key	NA	\$26.20	
PE1SR	Space Availability Report	Per premises requested		\$2,151	
	POT Bay Arrangements Prior to 6/1/99	Per cross-connect			
PE1PE	2-Wire Cross-Connect		\$0.06	NA	
PE1PF	4-Wire Cross-Connect		\$0.15	NA	
PE1PG	DS1 Cross-Connect		\$0.58	NA	
PE1PH	DS3 Cross-Connect		\$4.51	NA	
PE1B2	2 Fiber Cross-Connect		\$38.79	NA	
PE1B4	4 Fiber Cross-Connect		\$52.31	NA	
	Security Escort	Per half hr./Add'l half hr.			
PE1BT	Basic Time		NA	\$33.86/\$21.46	
PE1OT	Overtime		NA	\$44.10/\$27.72	
PE1PT	Premium Time		NA	\$54.35/\$33.97	
	Cable Records <sup>1</sup>			Note 2	
				Initial/subsequent	
PE1CR	Cable Records	Per request	NA	\$1709/1166	
PE1CD	VG/DS0 Cable	Per cable record	NA	\$923.83/\$923.83	
PE1CO	VG/DS0 Cable	Per each 100 pair	NA	\$18.03/\$18.03	
PE1C1	DS1	Per T1TIE	NA	\$8.44/\$8.44	
PE1C3	DS3	Per T3TIE	NA	\$29.54/\$29.54	
PE1CB	Fiber Cable	Per cable record	NA	\$279.05/\$279.05	
	1	1			

### Note(s):

N/A refers to rate elements which do not have a negotiated rate.

Note1: Cable records charges apply for work required to build cable records in company systems. The VG/DS0 per cable record charge is for a maximum of 3600 records. The Fiber cable record charge is for a maximum of 99 records.

Note 2: The initial charge applies when the cables are first installed and inventoried. The subsequent charge applies when additional cables are installed and inventoried at the same location.

# EXHIBIT A: BELLSOUTH/DSL RATES – LOUISIANA PHYSICAL COLLOCATION

Rates marked with an asterisk (\*) are interim and are subject to true-up.

	Rates marked with an asterisk ( ) are interim and are subject to true-up.				
USOC	Rate Element Description	Unit	Recurring	Non-Recurring	
55.15.4		<del> </del>	Rate (RC)	Rate (NRC)	
PE1BA	Application Fee	Per request	NA	\$3756.00	
PE1CA	Subsequent Application Fee	Per request	NA	\$3131.00	
		-		Minimum	
	Space Preparation Fees				
PE1SJ	Firm Order Processing*			\$1,200.00	
PE1SK	Central Office Modifications*	Per sq. ft.	\$2.60	ψ1,200.00	
PE1SL	Common Systems	Per sq. ft.	\$3.15		
LISE	Modifications – Cageless*	1 61 34.11.	ψ5.15		
DEACM		Der core	¢405.07		
PE1SM	Common Systems	Per cage	\$105.87		
	Modifications – Caged*				
	Space Enclosure (100 sq. ft.				
	minimum)				
PE1BW	Welded Wire-mesh	Per first 100 sq. ft.	\$207.06	NA	
PE1CW	Welded Wire-mesh	Per add'l 50 sq. ft.	\$20.31	NA	
PE1PJ	Floor Space	Per sq. ft.	\$5.94	NA	
		·			
PE1BD	Cable Installation	Per cable	NA	\$1,753.00	
				,	
PE1PM	Cable Support Structure	Per entrance cable	\$21.16	NA	
			Ψ=σ		
	Power				
PE1PL	-48V DC Power*	Per amp	\$9.20	NA	
PE1FB	120V AC Power single phase*	Per breaker amp	\$5.66	14/1	
PE1FD	240V AC Power single phase*	Per breaker amp	\$11.34	_	
PE1FE	120V AC Power three phase*	Per breaker amp	\$17.00	-	
	•		· ·	-	
PE1FG	277 AC Power three phase*	Per breaker amp	\$39.26	-	
	0	D		F: (/A ! !!!	
DE 4 DC	Cross Connects	Per cross connect	00.000	First/Add'l	
PE1P2	2-wire		\$0.036	\$33.61/\$31.76	
PE1P4	4-wire		\$0.073	\$33.53/\$31.58	
PE1P1	DS-1		\$1.20	\$52.80/\$39.76	
PE1P3	DS-3		\$15.26	\$51.86/\$38.49	

	LOUISIANA (continued)					
USOC	Rate Element Description	Unit	Recurring Rate (RC)	Non-Recurring Rate (NRC)		
	Cross Connects (continued)	Per cross connect		First/Add'l		
PE1F2	2-fiber		\$3.03	\$51.86/\$38.49		
PE1F4	4-fiber		\$5.38	\$64.36/\$50.99		
PE1AX	Security Access System Security System*	Per premises	\$60.60			
PE1A1	New Access Card Activation*	Per card	\$.060	\$55.51		
PE1AA	Administrative change, existing card*	Per card	·	\$15.57		
PE1AR	Replace lost or stolen card	Per card		\$45.51		
PE1AK	Initial Key	Per key	NA	\$26.16		
PE1AL	Replace lost or stolen key	Per key	NA	\$26.16		
PE1SR	Space Availability Report*	Per premises requested		\$2,148		
PE1PE	POT Bay Arrangements  Prior to 6/1/99  2-Wire Cross-Connect	Per cross-connect	\$0.0776	NA		
PE1PF	4-Wire Cross-Connect		\$0.1552	NA NA		
PE1PG	DS1 Cross-Connect		\$0.6406	NA NA		
PE1PH	DS3 Cross-Connect		\$4.75	NA		
PE1B2	2 Fiber Cross-Connect		\$47.44	NA		
PE1B4	4 Fiber Cross-Connect		\$63.97	NA		
	Cable Records <sup>1</sup>			Note 2		
				Initial/subsequent		
PE1CR	Cable Records	Per request	NA	\$1706/\$1165		
PE1CD	VG/DS0 Cable	Per cable record	NA	\$922.51/\$922.51		
PE1CO	VG/DS0 Cable	Per each 100 pair	NA	\$18.00/\$18.00		
PE1C1	DS1	Per T1TIE	NA	\$8.43/\$8.43		
PE1C3	DS3	Per T3TIE	NA	\$29.49/\$29.49		
PE1CB	Fiber Cable	Per cable record	NA	\$278.65/\$278.65		

LOUISIANA (continued)					
USOC	Rate Element Description	Unit	Recurring Rate (RC)	Non-Recurring Rate (NRC)	
	Security Escort	Per half hr./Add'l half hr.			
PE1BT	Basic Time		NA	\$33.97/\$21.53	
PE1OT	Overtime		NA	\$44.25/\$27.81	
PE1PT	Premium Time		NA	\$54.53/\$34.09	

## Note(s):

N/A refers to rate elements which do not have a negotiated rate.

Note1: Cable records charges apply for work required to build cable records in company systems. The VG/DS0 per cable record charge is for a maximum of 3600 records. The Fiber cable record charge is for a maximum of 99 records.

Note 2: The initial charge applies when the cables are first installed and inventoried. The subsequent charge applies when additional cables are installed and inventoried at the same location.

# EXHIBIT A: BELLSOUTH/DSL RATES – MISSISSIPPI PHYSICAL COLLOCATION

Rates marked with an asterisk (\*) are interim and are subject to true-up.

	Pote Flowert Description		•	
USOC	Rate Element Description	Unit	Recurring Rate (RC)	Non-Recurring Rate (NRC)
PE1BA	Application Fee	Per request	NA	\$3,755.00
	•			
PE1CA	Subsequent Application Fee	Per request	NA	\$3,130.00
				Minimum
	Space Preparation Fees			
PE1SJ	Firm Order Processing*			\$1,200.00
PE1SK	Central Office Modifications*	Per sq. ft.	\$2.61	
PE1SL	Common Systems	Per sq. ft.	\$2.88	
	Modifications – Cageless*			
PE1SM	Common Systems	Per cage	\$97.85	
	Modifications – Caged*			
	Space Enclosure(100 sq. ft.			
	minimum)			
PE1BW	Welded Wire-mesh	Per first 100 sq. ft.	\$208.30	NA
PE1CW	Welded Wire-mesh	Per add'l 50 sq. ft.	\$20.43	NA
	_			
PE1PJ	Floor Space	Per sq. ft.	\$6.53	
				<b>A</b>
PE1BD	Cable Installation	Per cable	NA	\$1,871.00
PE1PM	Cable Support Structure	Per entrance cable	\$19.90	NA
L	Cable Support Structure	1 of chitation dable	ψ10.00	1471
	Power			
PE1PL	-48V DC Power*	Per amp	\$8.96	NA
PE1FB	120V AC Power single phase*	Per breaker amp	\$5.61	-
PE1FD	240V AC Power single phase*	Per breaker amp	\$11.23	-
PE1FE	120V AC Power three phase*	Per breaker amp	\$16.84	-
PE1FG	277 AC Power three phase*	Per breaker amp	\$38.89	-
	,		·	
	Cross Connects	Per cross connect		First/Add'l
PE1P2	2-wire		\$.038	\$33.65/\$31.77
PE1P4	4-wire		\$.076	\$33.46/\$31.52

	MISSISSIPPI (continued)				
USOC	Rate Element Description	Unit	Recurring Rate (RC)	Non-Recurring Rate (NRC)	
	Cross Connects (continued)	Per cross connect	, ,	First/Add'l	
PE1P1	DS-1		\$1.30	\$52.73/\$39.70	
PE1P3	DS-3		\$16.55	\$51.78/\$38.43	
PE1F2	2-fiber		\$3.28	\$51.78/\$38.43	
PE1F4	4-fiber		\$5.83	\$64.27/\$50.91	
PE1AX	Security Access System Security System*	Per premises	\$85.54		
PE1A1	New Access Card Activation*	Per card	\$.061	\$55.50	
PE1AA	Administrative change, existing card*	Per card	·	\$15.56	
PE1AR	Replace lost or stolen card	Per card		\$45.50	
PE1AK	Initial Key	Per key	NA	\$26.16	
PE1AL	Replace lost or stolen key	Per key	NA	\$26.16	
PE1SR	Space Availability Report*	Per premises requested		\$2,147.00	
	POT Bay Arrangements Prior to 6/1/99	Per cross-connect			
PE1PE	2-Wire Cross-Connect		\$0.1195	NA	
PE1PF	4-Wire Cross-Connect		\$0.2389	NA	
PE1PG	DS1 Cross-Connect		\$0.9862	NA	
PE1PH	DS3 Cross-Connect		\$5.81	NA	
PE1B2	2 Fiber Cross-Connect		\$38.79	NA	
PE1B4	4 Fiber Cross-Connect		\$52.31	NA	
	Cable Records <sup>1</sup>			Note 2	
				Initial/subsequent	
PE1CR	Cable Records	Per request	NA	\$1706/1164	
PE1CD	VG/DS0 Cable	Per cable record	NA	\$922.28/\$922.28	
PE1CO	VG/DS0 Cable	Per each 100 pair	NA	\$18.00/\$18.00	
PE1C1	DS1	Per T1TIE	NA	\$8.42/\$8.42	
PE1C3	DS3	Per T3TIE	NA	\$29.49/\$29.49	
PE1CB	Fiber Cable	Per cable record	NA	\$278.58/\$278.58	

	MISSISSIPPI (continued)				
USOC	Rate Element Description	Unit	Recurring Rate (RC)	Non-Recurring Rate (NRC)	
	Security Escort	Per half hr./Add'l half hr.			
PE1BT	Basic Time		NA	\$33.80/\$21.42	
PE1OT	Overtime		NA	\$44.03/\$27.67	
PE1PT	Premium Time		NA	\$54.26/\$33.92	

## Note(s):

N/A refers to rate elements which do not have a negotiated rate.

Note1: Cable records charges apply for work required to build cable records in company systems. The VG/DS0 per cable record charge is for a maximum of 3600 records. The Fiber cable record charge is for a maximum of 99 records.

Note 2: The initial charge applies when the cables are first installed and inventoried. The subsequent charge applies when additional cables are installed and inventoried at the same location.

# EXHIBIT A: BELLSOUTH/DSL RATES – NORTH CAROLINA PHYSICAL COLLOCATION

Rates marked with an asterisk (\*) are interim and are subject to true-up.

	ates marked with an asterisk (*) are interim and are subject to true-up.				
USOC	Rate Element Description	Unit	Recurring Rate (RC)	Non-Recurring Rate (NRC)	
PE1BA	Application Fee*	Per request	NA	\$3,850.00	
		1		, ,	
PE1CA	Subsequent Application Fee	Per request	NA	\$3,119.00	
1 2 10/1	Cubboquom / Application / Co	1 or roquoot	1471	Minimum	
				William	
	Space Preparation Fees				
	Central Office Modification*	Per sq. ft.	\$1.57		
			\$3.26		
	Common Systems Modification	Per sq. ft.	<b>ֆ</b> 3.20		
	- Cageless*	_	0440.70		
	Common Systems Modification	Per cage	\$110.79		
	- Caged*		<b>.</b>		
	Power*	Per nominal –48v	\$5.76		
		DC Amp			
	Space Enclosure (100 sq. ft.				
	minimum)				
PE1BW	Welded Wire-mesh*	Per first 100 sq. ft.	\$102.76	NA	
PE1CW	Welded Wire-mesh*	Per add'l 50 sq. ft.	\$10.44	NA	
PE1PJ	Floor Space*	Per sq. ft.	\$3.45	NA	
	·	·			
PE1BD	Cable Installation*	Per cable	NA	\$2,305.00	
				. ,	
PE1PM	Cable Support Structure*	Per entrance cable	\$21.33	NA	
			,		
	Power				
PE1PL	-48V DC Power*	Per amp	\$6.65	NA	
PE1FB	120V AC Power single phase*	Per breaker amp	\$5.50	-	
PE1FD	240V AC Power single phase*	Per breaker amp	\$11.01	_	
PE1FE	120V AC Power three phase*	Per breaker amp	\$16.51	_	
PE1FG	277 AC Power three phase*	Per breaker amp	\$38.12	_	
1 2 11 0	211 AO I OWEI tillee pilase	1 Ci bicakci anip	ψ50.12		
	Cross Connects (Note 1)	Per cross connect		First/Add'l	
PE1P2	2-wire*	i di didaa ddiiiledt	\$0.32	\$41.78/\$39.23	
PE1P2 PE1P4	4-wire*		· ·		
			\$0.64	\$41.91/\$39.25	
PE1P1	DS-1*		\$2.34	\$71.02/\$51.08	
PE1P3	DS-3*		\$42.84	\$69.84/\$49.43	
PE1F2	2-fiber		\$2.94	\$51.97/\$38.59	
PE1F4	4-fiber		\$5.62	\$64.53/\$51.15	

NORTH CAROLINA (continued)				
USOC	Rate Element Description	Unit	Recurring Rate (RC)	Non-Recurring Rate (NRC)
			<b>.</b>	
PE1AX	Security Access System Security System*	Per premises	\$41.03	
PE1A1	New Access Card Activation*	Per card	\$.062	\$55.30
PE1AA	Administrative change, existing card*	Per card		\$15.51
PE1AR	Replace lost or stolen card	Per card		\$45.34
PE1AK	Initial Key	Per key	NA	\$26.18
PE1AL	Replace lost or stolen key	Per keý	NA	\$26.18
PE1SR	Space Availability Report*	Per premises requested		\$2,140.00
	POT Bay Arrangements Prior to 6/1/99	Per cross-connect		
PE1PE	2-Wire Cross-Connect		\$0.10	NA
PE1PF	4-Wire Cross-Connect		\$0.19	NA
PE1PG	DS1 Cross-Connect		\$0.79	NA
PE1PH	DS3 Cross-Connect		\$4.85	NA
PE1B2	2 Fiber Cross-Connect		\$45.30	NA
PE1B4	4 Fiber Cross-Connect		\$61.09	NA
	Security Escort	Per half hr./Add'l half hr.		
PE1BT	Basic Time		NA	\$42.92/\$25.56
PE1OT	Overtime		NA	\$54.51/\$32.44
PE1PT	Premium Time		NA	\$66.10/\$39.32
	Cable Records <sup>1</sup>			Note 2
				Initial/subsequent
PE1CR	Cable Records	Per request	NA	\$1707/\$1165
PE1CD	VG/DS0 Cable	Per cable record	NA	\$923.08/\$923.08
PE1CO	VG/DS0 Cable	Per each 100 pair	NA	\$18.02/\$18.02
PE1C1	DS1	Per T1TIE	NA	\$8.43/\$8.43
PE1C3	DS3	Per T3TIE	NA	\$29.51/\$29.51
PE1CB	Fiber Cable	Per cable record	NA	\$278.82/\$278.82

# EXHIBIT A: BELLSOUTH/DSL RATES – NORTH CAROLINA PHYSICAL COLLOCATION (continued)

## Note(s):

N/A refers to rate elements which do not have a negotiated rate.

Note1: Cable records charges apply for work required to build cable records in company systems. The VG/DS0 per cable record charge is for a maximum of 3600 records. The Fiber cable record charge is for a maximum of 99 records.

Note 2: The initial charge applies when the cables are first installed and inventoried. The subsequent charge applies when additional cables are installed and inventoried at the same location.

# EXHIBIT A: BELLSOUTH/DSL RATES – SOUTH CAROLINA PHYSICAL COLLOCATION

Rates marked with an asterisk (\*) are interim and are subject to true-up.

USOC	Rate Element Description	Unit	Recurring	Non-Recurring
			Rate (RC)	Rate (NRC)
PE1BA	Application Fee	Per request	NA	\$3768.00
PE1CA	Subsequent Application Fee	Per request	NA	\$3,141.00
				Minimum
DE401	Space Preparation Fees			<b>#4.004.00</b>
PE1SJ	Firm Order Processing*	D	фо. <b>7</b> г	\$1,204.00
PE1SK	Central Office Modifications*	Per sq. ft.	\$2.75	
PE1SL	Common Systems	Per sq. ft.	\$3.24	
PE1SM	Modifications – Cageless*	Dorocco	¢440.47	
PETSIVI	Common Systems	Per cage	\$110.17	
	Modifications – Caged*			
	Space Enclosure (100 sq. ft.			
	minimum)			
PE1BW	Welded Wire-mesh	Per first 100 sq. ft.	\$219.19	NA
PE1CW	Welded Wire-mesh	Per add'l 50 sq. ft.	\$21.50	NA
		i or addition equition	Ψ=σσ	
PE1PJ	Floor Space	Per sq. ft.	\$3.95	NA
PE1BD	Cable Installation	Per cable	NA	\$1,621.00
PEIDD	Cable installation	rei Cable	INA	Φ1,021.00
PE1PM	Cable Support Structure	Per entrance cable	\$21.33	NA
			•	
	Power			
PE1PL	-48V DC Power*	Per amp	\$9.19	NA
PE1FB	120V AC Power single phase*	Per breaker amp	\$5.67	-
PE1FD	240V AC Power single phase*	Per breaker amp	\$11.36	-
PE1FE	120V AC Power three phase*	Per breaker amp	\$17.03	-
PE1FG	277 AC Power three phase*	Per breaker amp	\$39.33	-
	Cross Connects	Dev evene comment		T:a.t/A al -191
DE4D0	Cross Connects	Per cross connect	ф oo 4	First/Add'l
PE1P2	2-wire		\$.034	\$33.75/\$31.86
PE1P4	4-wire		\$.068	\$33.71/\$31.75
PE1P1	DS-1 DS-3		\$1.12 \$1.4.24	\$53.05/\$39.96
PE1P3 PE1F2	2-fiber		\$14.21 \$2.82	\$52.11/\$38.68 \$52.11/\$38.60
			•	\$52.11/\$38.69 \$64.60/\$51.36
PE1F4	4-fiber		\$5.01	\$64.69/\$51.26

	Rate Element Description  Security Access System Security System*	CAROLINA (continue Unit	Recurring Rate (RC)	Non-Recurring
			110.10 (110)	Rate (NRC)
		_		
	Security System	Per premises	\$74.12	
PE1A1	New Access Card Activation*	Per card	\$.060	\$55.70
	Administrative change, existing card*	Per card		\$15.62
PE1AR I	Replace lost or stolen card	Per card		\$45.66
	Initial Key	Per key	NA	\$26.25
PE1AL F	Replace lost or stolen key	Per key	NA	\$26.25
PE1SR S	Space Availability Report*	Per premises requested		\$2,155.00
	POT Bay Arrangements  Prior to 6/1/99	Per cross-connect		
PE1PE 2	2-Wire Cross-Connect		\$0.1091	NA
PE1PF 4	4-Wire Cross-Connect		\$0.2181	NA
PE1PG [	DS1 Cross-Connect		\$0.9004	NA
PE1PH [	DS3 Cross-Connect		\$5.64	NA
PE1B2	2 Fiber Cross-Connect		\$37.36	NA
PE1B4	4 Fiber Cross-Connect		\$50.38	NA
	Security Escort	Per half hr./Add'l half hr.		
PE1BT E	Basic Time		NA	\$33.92/\$21.50
PE1OT (	Overtime		NA	\$44.19/\$27.77
PE1PT I	Premium Time		NA	\$54.45/\$34.04
(	Cable Records <sup>1</sup>			Note 2
				Initial/subsequent
	Cable Records	Per request	NA	\$1712/\$1168
	VG/DS0 Cable	Per cable record	NA	\$925.57/\$925.57
	VG/DS0 Cable	Per each 100 pair	NA	\$18.06/\$18.06
	DS1	Per T1TIE	NA	\$8.45/\$8.45
	DS3	Per T3TIE	NA	\$29.59/\$29.59
PE1CB   F	Fiber Cable	Per cable record	NA	\$279.57/\$279.57

# EXHIBIT A: BELLSOUTH/DSL RATES – SOUTH CAROLINA PHYSICAL COLLOCATION (continued)

## Note(s):

N/A refers to rate elements which do not have a negotiated rate.

Note1: Cable records charges apply for work required to build cable records in company systems. The VG/DS0 per cable record charge is for a maximum of 3600 records. The Fiber cable record charge is for a maximum of 99 records.

Note 2: The initial charge applies when the cables are first installed and inventoried. The subsequent charge applies when additional cables are installed and inventoried at the same location.

# EXHIBIT A: BELLSOUTH/DSL RATES – TENNESSEE PHYSICAL COLLOCATION

\* Rates are interim and are subject to true-up.

	are interim and are subject to	<u> </u>		
USOC	Rate Element Description	Unit	Recurring Rate (RC)	Non-Recurring Rate (NRC)
PE1BA	Application Fee	Per request	NA	\$3,767.00
		•		
PE1CA	Subsequent Application Fee	Per request	NA	\$3,140.00
				Minimum
	Space Preparation Fees			
PE1SJ	Firm Order Processing*			\$1,204.00
PE1SK	Central Office Modifications*	Per sq. ft.	\$2.74	, ,
PE1SL	Common Systems	Per sq. ft.	\$2.95	
	Modifications – Cageless*		<b>4</b>	
PE1SM	Common Systems	Per cage	\$100.14	
1 2 . 0	Modifications – Caged*	. or sage	ψσσ	
	Wiedmediene Edged			
	Space Enclosure (100 sq. ft.			
	minimum)			
PE1BW	Welded Wire-mesh	Per first 100 sq. ft.	\$218.53	NA
PE1CW	Welded Wire-mesh	Per add'l 50 sq. ft.	\$21.44	NA
1 2 10 11	Weided Wife Mesii	1 01 ddd 1 00 3q. 1t.	Ψ21.44	14/1
PE1PJ	Floor Space	Per sq. ft.	\$6.75	NA
			+5::-5	
PE1BD	Cable Installation	Per cable	NA	\$1,757.00
1 2 100	Cable metallation	1 or cable	147.	Ψ1,7 07.00
PE1PM	Cable Support Structure	Per entrance cable	\$19.80	NA
1 = 11 141	Cable Cappert Ciractare	1 or ormanoo cabie	Ψ10.00	107
	Power			
PE1PL	-48V DC Power*	Per amp	\$8.87	NA
PE1FB	120V AC Power single phase*	Per breaker amp	\$5.60	-
PE1FD	240V AC Power single phase*	Per breaker amp	\$11.22	-
PE1FE	120V AC Power three phase*	Per breaker amp	\$16.82	-
PE1FG	277 AC Power three phase*	Per breaker amp	\$38.84	_
12110	277 NOT OWEI THEE PHASE	1 of breaker amp	ψ00.04	
	Cross Connects	Per cross connect		First/Add'l
PE1P2	2-wire	. 5. 5. 5. 5. 5 5 5 6 1 1 1 5 5 1	\$0.033	\$33.82/\$31.92
PE1P4	4-wire		\$0.066	\$33.94/\$31.95
PE1P1	DS-1		\$1.51	\$53.27/\$40.16
PE1P3	DS-3		\$19.26	\$52.37/\$38.89
PE1F2	2-fiber		\$3.82	\$52.37/\$38.89
PE1F4	4-fiber		\$6.79	\$65.03/\$51.55
PE IF4	4-110001		\$6.79	\$05.U3/\$51.55

11000				
USOC	Rate Element Description	ESSEE (continued) Unit	Recurring Rate (RC)	Non-Recurring Rate (NRC)
			<b>^</b>	
PE1AX	Security Access System Security System	Per premises	\$55.99	
PE1A1	New Access Card Activation	Per card	\$.059	\$55.67
PE1AA	Administrative change, existing card	Per card		\$15.61
PE1AR	Replace lost or stolen card	Per card		\$45.64
PE1AK	Initial Key	Per key	NA	\$26.24
PE1AL	Replace lost or stolen key	Per key	NA	\$26.24
PE1SR	Space Availability Report*	Per premises requested		\$2,154.00
	POT Bay Arrangements Prior to 6/1/99	Per cross-connect		
PE1PE	2-Wire Cross-Connect		\$0.40	NA
PE1PF	4-Wire Cross-Connect		\$1.20	NA
PE1PG	DS1 Cross-Connect		\$1.20	NA
PE1PH	DS3 Cross-Connect		\$8.00	NA
PE1B2	2 Fiber Cross-Connect		\$38.79	NA
PE1B4	4 Fiber Cross-Connect		\$52.31	NA
	Security Escort	Per half hr./Add'l half hr.		
PE1BT	Basic Time		NA	\$33.91/\$21.49
PE1OT	Overtime		NA	\$44.17/\$27.76
PE1PT	Premium Time		NA	\$54.42/\$34.02
	Cable Records <sup>1</sup>			Note 2
				Initial/subsequent
PE1CR	Cable Records	Per request	NA	\$1711/\$1168
PE1CD	VG/DS0 Cable	Per cable record	NA	\$925.06/\$925.06
PE1CO	VG/DS0 Cable	Per each 100 pair	NA	\$18.05/\$18.05
PE1C1	DS1	Per T1TIE	NA	\$8.45/\$8.45
PE1C3	DS3	Per T3TIE	NA	\$29.57/\$29.57
PE1CB	Fiber Cable	Per cable record	NA	\$279.42/\$279.42

# Note(s):

N/A refers to rate elements which do not have a negotiated rate.

Note1: Cable records charges apply for work required to build cable records in company systems. The VG/DS0 per cable record charge is for a maximum of 3600 records. The Fiber cable record charge is for a maximum of 99 records.

Note 2: The initial charge applies when the cables are first installed and inventoried. The subsequent charge applies when additional cables are installed and inventoried at the same location.

**EXHIBIT B** 

# ENVIRONMENTAL AND SAFETY PRINCIPLES

The following principles provide basic guidance on environmental and safety issues when applying for and establishing Physical Collocation arrangements.

### 1. GENERAL PRINCIPLES

- 2.1 Compliance with Applicable Law. BellSouth and DSL agree to comply with applicable federal, state, and local environmental and safety laws and regulations including U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) regulations issued under the Clean Air Act (CAA), Clean Water Act (CWA), Resource Conservation and Recovery Act (RCRA), Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation and Liability Act (CERCLA), Superfund Amendments and Reauthorization Act (SARA), the Toxic Substances Control Act (TSCA), and OSHA regulations issued under the Occupational Safety and Health Act of 1970, as amended and NFPA and National Electrical Codes (NEC) and the NESC ("Applicable Laws"). Each Party shall notify the other if compliance inspections are conducted by regulatory agencies and/or citations are issued that relate to any aspect of this Attachment.
- Notice. BellSouth and DSL shall provide notice to the other, including Material Safety Data Sheets (MSDSs), of known and recognized physical hazards or Hazardous Chemicals existing on site or brought on site. Each Party is required to provide specific notice for known potential Imminent Danger conditions. DSL should contact 1-800-743-6737 for BellSouth MSDS sheets.
- 1.3 Practices/Procedures. BellSouth may make available additional environmental control procedures for DSL to follow when working at a BellSouth Premises (See Section 2, below). These practices/procedures will represent the regular work practices required to be followed by the employees and contractors of BellSouth for environmental protection. DSL will require its contractors, agents and others accessing the BellSouth Premises to comply with these practices. Section 2 lists the Environmental categories where BST practices should be followed by CLEC when operating in the BellSouth Premises.
- 1.4 Environmental and Safety Inspections. BellSouth reserves the right to inspect the DSL space with proper notification. BellSouth reserves the right to stop any DSL work operation that imposes Imminent Danger to the environment, employees or other persons in the area or Facility.
- 1.5 Hazardous Materials Brought On Site. Any hazardous materials brought into, used, stored or abandoned at the BellSouth Premises by DSL are owned by DSL. DSL will indemnify BellSouth for claims, lawsuits or damages to persons or property caused by these materials. Without prior written BellSouth approval, no substantial new safety or environmental hazards can be created by DSL or different hazardous materials used by DSL at BellSouth Facility. DSL must demonstrate adequate emergency response

capabilities for its materials used or remaining at the BellSouth Facility.

- 1.6 Spills and Releases. When contamination is discovered at a BellSouth Premises, the Party discovering the condition must notify BellSouth. All Spills or Releases of regulated materials will immediately be reported by DSL to BellSouth.
- 1.7 Coordinated Environmental Plans and Permits. BellSouth and DSL will coordinate plans, permits or information required to be submitted to government agencies, such as emergency response plans, spill prevention control and countermeasures (SPCC) plans and community reporting. If fees are associated with filing, BellSouth and DSL will develop a cost sharing procedure. If BellSouth's permit or EPA identification number must be used, DSL must comply with all of BellSouth's permit conditions and environmental processes, including environmental "best management practices (BMP)" (see Section 2, below) and/or selection of BST disposition vendors and disposal sites.
- 1.8 Environmental and Safety Indemnification. BellSouth and DSL shall indemnify, defend and hold harmless the other Party from and against any claims (including, without limitation, third-party claims for personal injury or death or real or personal property damage), judgments, damages, (including direct and indirect damages, and punitive damages), penalties, fines, forfeitures, costs, liabilities, interest and losses arising in connection with the violation or alleged violation of any Applicable Law or contractual obligation or the presence or alleged presence of contamination arising out of the acts or omissions of the indemnifying Party, its agents, contractors, or employees concerning its operations at the Facility.

### 2. CATEGORIES FOR CONSIDERATION OF ENVIRONMENTAL ISSUES

When performing functions that fall under the following Environmental categories on BellSouth's Premises, DSL agrees to comply with the applicable sections of the current issue of BellSouth's Environmental and Safety Methods and Procedures (M&Ps), incorporated herein by this reference. DSL further agrees to cooperate with BellSouth to ensure that DSL's employees, agents, and/or subcontractors are knowledgeable of and satisfy those provisions of BellSouth's Environmental M&Ps which apply to the specific Environmental function being performed by DSL, its employees, agents and/or subcontractors.

The most current version of reference documentation must be requested from BellSouth.

ENVIRONMENTAL CATEGORIES	ENVIRONMENTAL ISSUES	ADDRESSED BY THE FOLLOWING DOCUMENTATION
Disposal of hazardous material or other regulated material	Compliance with all applicable local, state, & federal laws and	<ul><li>Std T&amp;C 450</li><li>Fact Sheet Series 17000</li></ul>

(e.g., batteries, fluorescent	regulations	• Std T&C 660-3
tubes, solvents & cleaning materials)	Pollution liability insurance  EVET approval of contractor	Approved Environmental Vendor List (Contact E/S Management)
Emergency response	Hazmat/waste release/spill firesafety emergency	<ul> <li>Fact Sheet Series 1700</li> <li>Building Emergency         Operations Plan (EOP)         (specific to and located on Premises)     </li> </ul>
Contract labor/outsourcing for services with environmental implications to be performed	Compliance with all applicable local, state, & federal laws and regulations	• Std T&C 450
on BellSouth Premises (e.g., disposition of hazardous material/waste; maintenance of storage tanks)	Performance of services in accordance with BST's environmental M&Ps	<ul> <li>Std T&amp;C 450-B</li> <li>(Contact E/S for copy of appropriate E/S M&amp;Ps.)</li> </ul>
	Insurance	• Std T&C 660
Transportation of hazardous material	Compliance with all applicable local, state, & federal laws and regulations	<ul><li>Std T&amp;C 450</li><li>Fact Sheet Series 17000</li></ul>
	Pollution liability insurance	• Std T&C 660-3
	EVET approval of contractor	Approved Environmental Vendor List (Contact E/S Management)
Maintenance/operations work which may produce a waste	Compliance with all application local, state, & federal laws and regulations	• Std T&C 450
Other maintenance work	Protection of BST employees and equipment	<ul> <li>29CFR 1910.147 (OSHA Standard)</li> <li>29CFR 1910 Subpart O (OSHA Standard)</li> </ul>
Janitorial services	All waste removal and disposal must conform to all applicable federal, state and local regulations	P&SM Manager -     Procurement
	All Hazardous Material and Waste	• Fact Sheet Series 17000
	Asbestos notification and protection of employees and equipment	<ul> <li>GU-BTEN-001BT, Chapter 3</li> <li>BSP 010-170-001BS (Hazcom)</li> </ul>

Manhole cleaning	Compliance with all applicable local, state, & federal laws and regulations	<ul> <li>Std T&amp;C 450</li> <li>Fact Sheet 14050</li> <li>BSP 620-145-011PR Issue A, August 1996</li> </ul>
	Pollution liability insurance	• Std T&C 660-3
	EVET approval of contractor	Approved Environmental Vendor List (Contact E/S Management)
Removing or disturbing building materials that may contain asbestos	Asbestos work practices	• GU-BTEN-001BT, Chapter 3

### 3. **DEFINITIONS**

<u>Generator</u>. Under RCRA, the person whose act produces a Hazardous Waste, as defined in 40 CFR 261, or whose act first causes a Hazardous Waste to become subject to regulation. The Generator is legally responsible for the proper management and disposal of Hazardous Wastes in accordance with regulations.

<u>Hazardous Chemical</u>. As defined in the U.S. Occupational Safety and Health (OSHA) hazard communication standard (29 CFR 1910.1200), any chemical which is a health hazard or physical hazard.

Hazardous Waste. As defined in section 1004 of RCRA.

<u>Imminent Danger</u>. Any conditions or practices at a facility which are such that a danger exists which could reasonably be expected to cause immediate death or serious harm to people or immediate significant damage to the environment or natural resources.

Spill or Release. As defined in Section 101 of CERCLA.

#### 4. ACRONYMS

<u>E/S</u> – Environmental/Safety

**EVET - Environmental Vendor Evaluation Team** 

<u>DEC/LDEC</u> - Department Environmental Coordinator/Local Department Environmental Coordinator

GU-BTEN-001BT - BellSouth Environmental Methods and Procedures

**NESC** - National Electrical Safety Codes

<u>P&SM</u> - Property & Services Management

Std. T&C - Standard Terms & Conditions

Attachment 4 - RS Page 1

# **EXHIBIT 5**

**Remote Site Physical Collocation** 

#### BELLSOUTH

### REMOTE SITE PHYSICAL COLLOCATION

### 1. Scope of Attachment

1.1 <u>Scope of Attachment.</u> The rates, terms, and conditions contained within this Attachment shall only apply when DSL is occupying the Remote Collocation Space as a sole occupant or as a Host within a Remote Site Location pursuant to Section 4.

All the negotiated rates, terms and conditions set forth in this Attachment pertain to Remote Site Collocation and the provisioning of Remote Collocation Space.

- 1.2 Right to occupy. BellSouth shall offer to DSL Remote Site Collocation on rates, terms, and conditions that are just, reasonable, non-discriminatory and consistent with the rules of the Federal Communications Commission ("FCC"). Subject to the rates, terms, and conditions of this Attachment. BellSouth hereby grants to DSL a right to occupy that certain area designated by BellSouth within a BellSouth Remote Site Location, of a size which is specified by DSL and agreed to by BellSouth (hereinafter "Remote Collocation Space"). BellSouth Remote Site Locations include cabinets, huts, and controlled environmental vaults owned or leased by BellSouth that house BellSouth Network Facilities. To the extent this Attachment does not include all the necessary rates, terms and conditions for other BellSouth remote locations other than cabinets, huts and controlled environmental vaults, the Parties will negotiate said rates, terms, and conditions at the request for Remote Site collocation at BellSouth remote locations other than those specified above.
- 1.2.1 In all states other than Florida, the size specified by DSL may contemplate a request for space sufficient to accommodate DSL's growth within a two year period. Neither BellSouth nor any of BellSouth's affiliates may reserve space for future use on more preferential terms than those set forth above.
- 1.2.2 In the state of Florida, the size specified by DSL may contemplate a request for space sufficient to accommodate DSL's growth within an eighteen (18) month period.

Attachment 4 - RS

Page 3

- 1.3 Third Party Property. If the Premises, or the property on which it is located, is leased by BellSouth from a Third Party or otherwise controlled by a Third Party, special considerations and intervals may apply in addition to the terms and conditions of this Agreement. Additionally, where BellSouth notifies DSL that BellSouth's agreement with a Third Party does not grant BellSouth the ability to provide access and use rights to others, upon DSL's request, BellSouth will use its best efforts to obtain the owner's consent and to otherwise secure such rights for DSL. DSL agrees to reimburse BellSouth for the reasonable and demonstrable costs incurred by BellSouth in obtaining such rights for DSL. In cases where a Third Party agreement does not grant BellSouth the right to provide access and use rights to others as contemplated by this Agreement and BellSouth, despite its best efforts, is unable to secure such access and use rights for DSL as above, DSL shall be responsible for obtaining such permission to access and use such property. BellSouth shall cooperate with DSL in obtaining such permission.
- 1.4 <u>Space Reclamation</u>. In the event of space exhaust within a Remote Site Location, BellSouth may include in its documentation for the Petition for Waiver filing any vacant space in the Remote Site Location. DSL will be responsible for any justification of vacant space within its Remote Collocation Space, if such justification is required by the appropriate state commission.
- 1.5 <u>Use of Space.</u> DSL shall use the Remote Collocation Space for the purposes of installing, maintaining and operating DSL's equipment (to include testing and monitoring equipment) necessary, for interconnection with BellSouth services and facilities, including access to unbundled network elements, for the provision of telecommunications services. The Remote Collocation Space may be used for no other purposes except as specifically described herein or authorized in writing by BellSouth.
- 1.6 <u>Rates and charges</u>. DSL agrees to pay the rates and charges identified in Exhibit A attached hereto.
- 1.7 <u>Due Dates</u>. If any due date contained in this Attachment falls on a weekend or holiday, then the due date will be the next business day thereafter.

### 2. Space Notification

Availability of Space. Upon submission of an Application pursuant to Section 6, BellSouth will permit DSL to physically collocate, pursuant to the terms of this Attachment, at any BellSouth Remote Site Location, unless BellSouth has determined that there is no space available due to space limitations or that Remote Site collocation is not practical for technical reasons. In the event space is not immediately available at a Remote Site Location, BellSouth reserves the right to make additional space available, in which

Attachment 4 - RS

Page 4

case the conditions in Section 6.5 shall apply, or BellSouth may elect to deny space in accordance with this section in which case virtual or adjacent collocation options may be available. If the amount of space requested is not available, BellSouth will notify DSL of the amount that is available.

- Availability Notification. Unless otherwise specified, BellSouth will respond to an application within ten (10) calendar days as to whether space is available or not available within a BellSouth Remote Site Location. This interval excludes National Holidays. If the amount of space requested is not available, BellSouth will notify DSL of the amount of space that is available.
- 2.2.1 BellSouth will respond to a Florida Application within fifteen (15) calendar days as to whether space is available or not available within a BellSouth Remote Site Location. If the amount of space requested is not available, BellSouth will notify DSL of the amount that is available.
- 2.2.2 BellSouth will respond to a Louisiana Application within ten (10) calendar days for space availability for one (1) to ten (10) Applications; fifteen (15) calendar days for eleven (11) to twenty (20) Applications; and for more than twenty (20) Applications, it is increased by five (5) calendar days for every five additional Applications received within five (5) business days. If the amount of space requested is not available, BellSouth will notify DSL of the amount of space that is available.
- 2.2.3 BellSouth will respond to a Mississippi Application within ten (10) business days as to whether space is available or not available within a BellSouth Premises. If the amount of space requested is not available, BellSouth will notify DSL of the amount of space that is available.
- 2.3 Reporting. Upon request from DSL, BellSouth will provide a written report ("Space Availability Report") specifying the amount of Remote Collocation Space available at the Remote Site Location requested, the number of collocators present at the Remote Site Location, any modifications in the use of the space since the last report on the Remote Site Location requested and the measures BellSouth is taking to make additional space available for collocation arrangements.
- 2.3.1 The request from DSL for a Space Availability Report must be written and must include the Common Language Location Identification ("CLLI")code for both the Remote Site Location and the serving central office. Such information regarding the CLLI code for the serving central offices located in the National Exchange Carriers Association (NECA) Tariff FCC No. 4. If DSL is unable to obtain the CLLI code, from for example a site visit to the remote site, DSL may request the CLLI code from BellSouth. To obtain a CLLI code for a remote site directly from BellSouth, DSL should submit to BellSouth a

Attachment 4 - RS

Page 5

Remote Site Interconnection Request for Remote Site CLLI Code prior to submitting its request for a Space Availability Report. DSL should complete all the requested information and submit the Request with the applicable fee to BellSouth.

- 2.3.2 BellSouth will respond to a request for a Space Availability Report for a particular Remote Site Location within ten (10) calendar days of receipt of such request. This interval excludes national holidays. BellSouth will make best efforts to respond in ten (10) calendar days to such a request when the request includes from two (2) to five (5) Remote Site Locations within the same state. The response time for requests of more than five (5) Remote Site Locations shall be negotiated between the Parties. If BellSouth cannot meet the ten calendar day response time, BellSouth shall notify DSL and inform DSL of the time frame under which it can respond.
- 2.3.3 In Mississippi, BellSouth will respond to a request for a Space Availability Report for a particular Remote Site Location within ten (10) business days of receipt of such request. BellSouth will make best efforts to respond in ten (10) business days to such a request when the request includes from two (2) to five (5) Remote Site Locations within the same state. The response time for requests of more than five (5) Remote Site Locations shall be negotiated between the Parties. If BellSouth cannot meet the ten business day response time, BellSouth shall notify DSL and inform DSL of the time frame under which it can respond.
- 2.4 <u>Denial of Application</u>. After notifying DSL that BellSouth has no available space in the requested Remote Site Location ("Denial of Application"), BellSouth will allow DSL, upon request, to tour the Remote Site Location within ten (10) calendar days of such Denial of Application. This interval excludes national holidays. In order to schedule said tour within ten (10) calendar days, the request for a tour of the Remote Site Location must be received by BellSouth within five (5) calendar days of the Denial of Application.
- 2.4.1 Denial of Application. In Mississippi, after notifying DSL that BellSouth has no available space in the requested Premises ("Denial of Application"), BellSouth will allow DSL, upon request, to tour the Remote Site Location within ten (10) business days of such Denial of Application. In order to schedule said tour within ten (10) business days, the request for a tour of the Remote Site Location must be received by BellSouth within five (5) business days of the Denial of Application.
- 2.5 <u>Filing of Petition for Waiver</u>. Upon Denial of Application BellSouth will timely file a petition with the Commission pursuant to 47 U.S.C. § 251(c)(6). BellSouth shall provide to the Commission any information requested by that

Attachment 4 - RS

Page 6

Commission. Such information shall include which space, if any, BellSouth or any of BellSouth's affiliates have reserved for future use and a detailed description of the specific future uses for which the space has been reserved. Subject to an appropriate nondisclosure agreement or provision, BellSouth shall permit DSL to inspect any plans or diagrams that BellSouth provides to the Commission.

- 2.6 Waiting List. Unless otherwise specified, on a first-come, first-served basis governed by the date of receipt of an Application or Letter of Intent, BellSouth will maintain a waiting list of requesting carriers who have either received a Denial of Application or, where it is publicly known that the Remote Site Location is out of space, have submitted a Letter of Intent to collocate. BellSouth will notify the telecommunications carriers on the waiting list when space becomes available according to how much space becomes available and the position of telecommunications carrier on said waiting list. DSL must submit an updated, complete, and correct Application to BellSouth within 30 calendar days (in Mississippi, 30 business days) or notify BellSouth in writing that DSL wants to maintain its place on the waiting list either without accepting such space or accepting an amount of space less than its original request. If DSL does not submit such an Application or notify BellSouth in writing as described above. BellSouth will offer such space to the next CLEC on the waiting list and remove DSL from the waiting list. Upon request, BellSouth will advise DSL as to its position on the list.
- 2.6.1 In Florida, on a first-come, first-served basis governed by the date of receipt of an Application or Letter of Intent, BellSouth will maintain a waiting list of requesting carriers who have either received a Denial of Application or, where it is publicly known that the Remote Site Location is out of space, have submitted a Letter of Intent to collocate. Sixty (60) days prior to space becoming available, if known, BellSouth will notify the Florida PSC and the telecommunications carriers on the waiting list by mail when space becomes available according to the position of telecommunications carrier on said waiting list. If not known sixty (60) days in advance, BellSouth shall notify the Florida PSC and the telecommunications carriers on the waiting list within two days of the determination that space is available.
- 2.7 <u>Public Notification</u>. BellSouth will maintain on its Interconnection Services website a notification document that will indicate all Remote Site Locations that are without available space. BellSouth shall update such document within ten (10) calendar days (in Mississippi, 10 business days)of the Denial of Application date. This interval excludes national holidays. BellSouth will also post a document on its Interconnection Services website that contains a general notice where space has become available in a Remote Site Location previously on the space exhaust list. BellSouth shall allocate said available space pursuant to the waiting list referenced in Section 2.6.

Attachment 4 - RS Page 7

2.8 Regulatory Agency Procedures. Notwithstanding the foregoing, should any state or federal regulatory agency impose procedures or intervals different than procedures or intervals set forth in this section applicable to DSL, whether now in effect or that become effective after execution of this Agreement, those procedures or intervals shall supersede the requirements set forth herein for all Applications submitted for the first time after the effective date thereof for that jurisdiction.

## 3. Collocation Options

- 3.1 <u>Compliance</u>. The parties agree to comply with all applicable federal, state, county, local and administrative laws, orders, rules, ordinances, regulations, and codes in the performance of their obligations hereunder.
- 3.2 <u>Cageless.</u> BellSouth shall allow DSL to collocate DSL's equipment and facilities without requiring the construction of a cage or similar structure. BellSouth shall allow DSL to have direct access to its equipment and facilities. BellSouth shall make cageless collocation available in single rack/bay increments pursuant to Section 6. For equipment requiring special technical considerations, DSL must provide the equipment layout, including spatial dimensions for such equipment pursuant to generic requirements contained in BellCore (Telcordia) GR-63-Core and shall be responsible for constructing all special technical requirements associated with such equipment pursuant to Section 6.8 following. Subject to space availability and technical feasibility, at DSL's option, DSL may enclose its equipment.
- 3.3 Shared (Subleased) Collocation. DSL may allow other telecommunications carriers to share DSL's Remote Site collocation arrangement pursuant to terms and conditions agreed to by DSL ("Host") and other telecommunications carriers ("Guests") and pursuant to this section, except where the BellSouth Remote Site Location is located within a leased space and BellSouth is prohibited by said lease from offering such an option or is located on property for which BellSouth holds an easement and such easement does not permit such an option. DSL shall notify BellSouth in writing upon execution of any agreement between the Host and its Guest within ten (10) calendar days (in Mississippi, 10 business days) of its execution and prior to any Firm Order. Further, such notice shall include the name of the Guest(s) and the term of the agreement, and shall contain a certification by DSL that said agreement imposes upon the Guest(s) the same terms and conditions for Remote Collocation Space as set forth in this Attachment between BellSouth and DSL.
- 3.3.1 DSL shall be the sole interface and responsible Party to BellSouth for assessment of rates and charges contained within this Attachment; and for

Attachment 4 - RS

Page 8

the purposes of ensuring that the safety and security requirements of this Attachment are fully complied with by the Guest, its employees and agents. In all states other than Florida, and in addition to the foregoing, DSL shall be the responsible party to BellSouth for the purpose of submitting Applications for initial and additional equipment placement of Guest. In the event the Host and Guest jointly submit an Application, only one Application Fee will be assessed. A separate Guest Application shall require the assessment of an Application Fee, as set forth in Exhibit A. Notwithstanding the foregoing, Guest may arrange directly with BellSouth for the provision of the interconnecting facilities between BellSouth and Guest and for the provision of the services and access to unbundled network elements.

- 3.3.2 DSL shall indemnify and hold harmless BellSouth from any and all claims, actions, causes of action, of whatever kind or nature arising out of the presence of DSL's Guests in the Remote Collocation Space except to the extent caused by BellSouth's sole negligence, gross negligence, or willful misconduct.
- 3.4 Adjacent Collocation. BellSouth will provide approval for adjacent Remote Site collocation arrangements ("Remote Site Adjacent Arrangement") where space within the Remote Site Location is legitimately exhausted, subject to technical feasibility, where the Remote Site Adjacent Arrangement does not interfere with access to existing or planned structures or facilities on the Remote Site Location property and where permitted by zoning and other applicable state and local regulations. The Remote Site Adjacent Arrangement shall be constructed or procured by DSL and in conformance with BellSouth's design and construction specifications. Further, DSL shall construct, procure, maintain and operate said Remote Site Adjacent Arrangement(s) pursuant to all of the terms and conditions set forth in this Attachment. Rates shall be negotiated at the time of the request for the Remote Site Adjacent Arrangement.
- 3.4.2 Should DSL elect such an option, DSL must arrange with a BellSouth Certified Contractor to construct a Remote Site Adjacent Arrangement structure in accordance with BellSouth's guidelines and specifications. BellSouth will provide guidelines and specifications upon request. Where local building codes require enclosure specifications more stringent than BellSouth's standard specification, DSL and DSL's BellSouth Certified Contractor must comply with local building code requirements. DSL's BellSouth Certified Contractor shall be responsible for filing and receiving any and all necessary zoning, permits and/or licenses for such construction. DSL's BellSouth Certified Contractor shall bill DSL directly for all work performed for DSL pursuant to this Attachment and BellSouth shall have no liability for nor responsibility to pay such charges imposed by the BellSouth Certified Contractor. DSL must provide the local BellSouth Remote Site

Attachment 4 - RS

Page 9

Location contact with two cards, keys or other access device used to enter the locked enclosure. Except in cases of emergency, BellSouth shall not access DSL's locked enclosure prior to notifying DSL.

- 3.4.3 BellSouth maintains the right to review DSL's plans and specifications prior to construction of a Remote Site Adjacent Arrangement(s). BellSouth shall complete its review within fifteen (15) calendar days. BellSouth may inspect the Remote Site Adjacent Arrangement(s) following construction and prior to the Commencement Date, as defined in Section 4.1 following, to ensure the design and construction comply with BellSouth's guidelines and specifications. BellSouth may require DSL, at DSL's sole cost, to correct any deviations from BellSouth's guidelines and specifications found during such inspection(s), up to and including removal of the Remote Site Adjacent Arrangement, within seven (7) calendar days of BellSouth's inspection, unless the Parties mutually agree to an alternative time frame.
- 3.4.4 DSL shall provide a concrete pad, the structure housing the arrangement, heating/ventilation/air conditioning ("HVAC"), lighting, and all facilities that connect the structure (i.e. racking, conduits, etc.) to the BellSouth point of demarcation. At DSL's option, and where the local authority having jurisdiction permits, BellSouth shall provide an AC power source and access to physical collocation services and facilities subject to the same nondiscriminatory requirements as applicable to any other physical collocation arrangement. DSL's BellSouth Certified Contractor shall be responsible for filing and receiving any and all necessary zoning, permits and/or licenses for such arrangement.
- 3.4.5 BellSouth shall allow Shared (Subleased) Caged Collocation within a Remote Site Adjacent Arrangement pursuant to the terms and conditions set forth in Section 3.3 preceding.

### 4. Occupancy

- 4.1 <u>Commencement Date</u>. The "Commencement Date" shall be the day DSL's equipment becomes operational as described in Article 4.2, following.
- 4.2 Occupancy. BellSouth will notify DSL in writing that the Remote Collocation Space is ready for occupancy. DSL must notify BellSouth in writing that collocation equipment installation is complete and is operational with BellSouth's network. BellSouth may, at its option, not accept orders for interconnected service until receipt of such notice. For purposes of this paragraph, DSL's telecommunications equipment will be deemed operational when connected to BellSouth's network for the purpose of service provision.

Attachment 4 - RS Page 10

4.3 Termination. Except where otherwise agreed to by the Parties, DSL may terminate occupancy in a particular Remote Collocation Space upon thirty (30) calendar days prior written notice to BellSouth. Upon termination of such occupancy, DSL at its expense shall remove its equipment and other property from the Remote Collocation Space. DSL shall have thirty (30) calendar days from the termination date to complete such removal, including the removal of all equipment and facilities of DSL's Guests; provided, however, that DSL shall continue payment of monthly fees to BellSouth until such date as DSL has fully vacated the Remote Collocation Space. Should DSL or DSL's Guest fail to vacate the Remote Collocation Space within thirty (30) calendar days from the termination date. BellSouth shall have the right to remove the equipment and other property of DSL or DSL's Guest at DSL's expense and with no liability for damage or injury to DSL or DSL's Guest's property unless caused by the gross negligence or intentional misconduct of BellSouth. Upon termination of occupancy with respect to a Remote Collocation Space, DSL shall surrender such Remote Collocation Space to BellSouth in the same condition as when first occupied by the DSL except for ordinary wear and tear unless otherwise agreed to by the Parties. DSL shall be responsible for the cost of removing any enclosure, together with all support structures (e.g., racking, conduits), of a Remote Site Adjacent Arrangement at the termination of occupancy and restoring the grounds to their original condition.

# 5. Use of Remote Collocation Space

- 5.1 <u>Equipment Type</u>. BellSouth permits the collocation of any type of equipment necessary for interconnection to BellSouth's network or for access to unbundled network elements in the provision of telecommunications services.
- 5.1.1 Such equipment must at a minimum meet the following BellCore (Telcordia) Network Equipment Building Systems (NEBS) General Equipment Requirements: Criteria Level 1 requirements as outlined in the BellCore (Telcordia) Special Report SR-3580, Issue 1; equipment design spatial requirements per GR-63-CORE, Section 2; thermal heat dissipation per GR-063-CORE, Section 4, Criteria 77-79; acoustic noise per GR-063-CORE, Section 4, Criterion 128, and National Electric Code standards. Except where otherwise required by a Commission, BellSouth shall comply with the applicable FCC rules relating to denial of collocation based on DSL's failure to comply with this section.
- 5.1.2 DSL shall not use the Remote Collocation Space for marketing purposes nor shall it place any identifying signs or markings in the area surrounding the Remote Collocation Space or on the grounds of the Remote Site Location.

Attachment 4 - RS Page 11

- 5.1.3 DSL shall place a plaque or other identification affixed to DSL's equipment necessary to identify DSL's equipment, including a list of emergency contacts with telephone numbers.
- 5.1.4 All DSL equipment installation shall comply with BellSouth TR 73503-11, Section 8, "Grounding Engineering Procedures." Metallic cable sheaths and metallic strength members of optical fiber cables as well as the metallic cable sheaths of all copper conductor cables shall be bonded to the designated grounding bus for the remote collocation site. All copper conductor pairs, working and non-working, shall be equipped with a solid state protector unit (over-voltage protection only) which has been listed by a nationally recognized testing laboratory.
- Entrance Facilities. DSL may elect to place DSL-owned or DSL-leased entrance facilities into the Remote Collocation Space from DSL's point of presence. BellSouth will designate the point of interconnection at the Remote Site Location housing the Remote Collocation Space which is physically accessible by both Parties. DSL will provide and place copper cable through conduit from the Remote Collocation Space to the Feeder Distribution Interface to the splice location of sufficient length for splicing by BellSouth. DSL must contact BellSouth for instructions prior to placing the entrance facility cable. DSL is responsible for maintenance of the entrance facilities.
- 5.2.1 Shared Use. DSL may utilize spare capacity on an existing interconnector entrance facility for the purpose of providing an entrance facility to another DSL collocation arrangement within the same BellSouth Remote Site Location.
- 5.3 <u>Demarcation Point</u>. BellSouth will designate the point(s) of demarcation between DSL's equipment and/or network and BellSouth's network. Each Party will be responsible for maintenance and operation of all equipment/facilities on its side of the demarcation point. DSL or its agent must perform all required maintenance to DSL equipment/facilities on its side of the demarcation point, pursuant to Section 5.8, following
- DSL's Equipment and Facilities. DSL, or if required by this Attachment, DSL's BellSouth Certified Supplier, is solely responsible for the design, engineering, installation, testing, provisioning, performance, monitoring, maintenance and repair of the equipment and facilities used by DSL.
- 5.5 <u>BellSouth's Access to Remote Collocation Space</u>. BellSouth retains the right to access the Remote Collocation Space for the purpose of making BellSouth equipment and Remote Site Location modifications

Attachment 4 - RS Page 12

- 5.6 Access. Pursuant to Section 11, DSL shall have access to the Remote Collocation Space twenty-four (24) hours a day, seven (7) days a week. DSL agrees to provide the name and social security number or date of birth or driver's license number of each employee, contractor, or agents of DSL or DSL's Guests provided with access keys or devices ("Access Keys") prior to the issuance of said Access Keys. Key acknowledgement forms must be signed by DSL and returned to BellSouth Access Management within 15 calendar days of DSL's receipt. Failure to return properly acknowledged forms will result in the holding of subsequent requests until acknowledgements are current. Access Keys shall not be duplicated under any circumstances. DSL agrees to be responsible for all Access Keys and for the return of all said Access Keys in the possession of DSL employees, contractors, Guests, or agents after termination of the employment relationship, contractual obligation with DSL or upon the termination of this Attachment or the termination of occupancy of an individual Remote Site collocation arrangement.
- 5.7 Lost or Stolen Access Keys. DSL shall notify BellSouth in writing immediately in the case of lost or stolen Access Keys. Should it become necessary for BellSouth to re-key Remote Site Locations as a result of a lost Access Key(s) or for failure to return an Access Key(s), DSL shall pay for all reasonable costs associated with the re-keying.
- 5.8 Interference or Impairment. Notwithstanding any other provisions of this Attachment, equipment and facilities placed in the Remote Collocation Space shall not significantly degrade, interfere with or impair service provided by BellSouth or by any other interconnector located in the Remote Site Location: shall not endanger or damage the facilities of BellSouth or of any other interconnector, the Remote Collocation Space, or the Remote Site Location; shall not compromise the privacy of any communications carried in, from, or through the Remote Site Location; and shall not create an unreasonable risk of injury or death to any individual or to the public. If BellSouth reasonably determines that any equipment or facilities of DSL violates the provisions of this paragraph, BellSouth shall give written notice to DSL, which notice shall direct DSL to cure the violation within forty-eight (48) hours of DSL's actual receipt of written notice or, at a minimum, to commence curative measures within 24 hours and to exercise reasonable diligence to complete such measures as soon as possible thereafter. After receipt of the notice, the Parties agree to consult immediately and, if necessary, to inspect the arrangement. Except in the case of the deployment of an advanced service which significantly degrades the performance of other advanced services or traditional voice band services, if DSL fails to take curative action within 48 hours or if the violation is of a character which poses an immediate and substantial threat of damage to property, injury or death to any person, or other interference/impairment of the services provided by BellSouth or any

Attachment 4 - RS

Page 13

other interconnector, then and only in that event BellSouth may take such action as it deems appropriate to correct the violation, including without limitation the interruption of electrical power to DSL's equipment. BellSouth will endeavor, but is not required, to provide notice to DSL prior to taking such action and shall have no liability to DSL for any damages arising from such action, except to the extent that such action by BellSouth constitutes willful misconduct. For purposes of this section, the term significantly degrade shall mean an action that noticeably impairs a service from a user's perspective. In the case of the deployment of an advanced service which significantly degrades the performance of other advanced services or traditional voice band services and DSL fails to take curative action within 48 hours then BellSouth will establish before the relevant Commission that the technology deployment is causing the significant degradation. Any claims of network harm presented to DSL or, if subsequently necessary, the relevant Commission, must be supported with specific and verifiable information. Where BellSouth demonstrates that a deployed technology is significantly degrading the performance of other advanced services or traditional voice band services, DSL shall discontinue deployment of that technology and migrate its customers to technologies that will not significantly degrade the performance of other such services. Where the only degraded service itself is a known disturber, and the newly deployed technology satisfies at least one of the criteria for a presumption that is acceptable for deployment under 47 C.F.R. 51.230, the degraded service shall not prevail against the newlydeployed technology.

- Presence of Facilities. Facilities and equipment placed by DSL in the Remote Collocation Space shall not become a part of the Remote Site Location, even if nailed, screwed or otherwise fastened to the Remote Collocation Space but shall retain its status as personality and may be removed by DSL at any time. Any damage caused to the Remote Collocation Space by DSL's employees, agents or representatives shall be promptly repaired by DSL at its expense.
- Alterations. In no case shall DSL or any person acting on behalf of DSL make any rearrangement, modification, improvement, addition, repair, or other alteration which could affect in any way space, power, HVAC, and/or safety considerations to the Remote Collocation Space or the BellSouth Remote Site Location without the written consent of BellSouth, which consent shall not be unreasonably withheld. The cost of any such specialized alterations shall be paid by DSL. Any material rearrangement, modification, improvement, addition, repair, or other alteration shall require an Application Fee, pursuant to sub-section 6.2.
- 5.11 <u>Upkeep of Remote Collocation Space</u>. DSL shall be responsible for the general upkeep and cleaning of the Remote Collocation Space. DSL shall be

Attachment 4 - RS

Page 14

responsible for removing any DSL debris from the Remote Collocation Space and from in and around the Remote Collocation Site on each visit.

## 6. Ordering and Preparation of Remote Collocation Space

- 6.1 State or Federal Regulatory agency impose procedures or intervals. Should any state or federal regulatory agency impose procedures or intervals different than procedures or intervals set forth in this section applicable to DSL, whether now in effect or that become effective after execution of this Agreement, those procedures or intervals shall supersede the requirements set forth herein for all applications submitted for the first time after the effective date thereof for that jurisdiction.
- 6.2 <u>Application for Space</u>. DSL shall submit a Remote Site Collocation Application when DSL or DSL's Guest(s), as defined in Section 3.3, desires to request or modify the use of the Remote Collocation Space.
- 6.3 Initial Application. For DSL or DSL's Guest(s) equipment placement, DSL shall submit to BellSouth an Application. The Application is Bona Fide when it is complete and accurate, meaning that all required fields on the Application are completed with the appropriate type of information. The Bona Fide Application shall contain a detailed description and schematic drawing of the equipment to be placed in DSL's Remote Collocation Space(s) in addition to the CLLI code applicable to that location. Prior to submitting the application, CLLI information can be obtained in the manner set forth in Section 2.3.1.
- Application Fee. BellSouth will assess an Application Fee on a service order which shall be issued at the time BellSouth responds that space is available pursuant to Section 2. Payment of the Application Fee will be due as dictated by DSL's current billing cycle and is non-refundable.
- Application Response. In Alabama, North Carolina, and Tennessee, In addition to the notice of space availability pursuant to Section 2, BellSouth will respond within ten (10) calendar days of receipt of an Application stating whether the Application is Bona Fide, and if it is not Bona Fide, the items necessary to cause the Application to become Bona Fide. Sufficient detail will be provided to permit DSL a reasonable opportunity to correct each deficiency. DSL must correct any deficiencies in its Application and resubmit a Bona Fide Application within ten (10) calendar days of being notified of the deficiencies in the original Application. If DSL fails to resubmit its Application as Bona Fide within this ten (10) day period, DSL will lose its place in the collocation queue. This interval excludes national holidays. When space has been determined to be available, BellSouth will provide a written response ("Application Response"), which will include the configuration of the space and an estimate of the interval to provide the Remote Collocation Space.

- 6.5.1 Application Response. Except as otherwise provided, for all States that have ordered provisioning intervals but not application response intervals, the following will apply. In addition to the notice of space availability pursuant to Section 2. BellSouth will respond as to whether the Application is Bona Fide. and if it is not Bona Fide, the items necessary to cause the Application to become Bona Fide. When space has been determined to be available. BellSouth will provide a written response ("Application Response") within thirty (30) calendar days of receipt of a Bona Fide Application. When multiple applications are submitted in a state within a fifteen (15) calendar day window, BellSouth will respond to the Bona Fide Applications as soon as possible, but no later than the following: within thirty (30) calendar days for Bona Fide Applications 1-5; within thirty-six (36) calendar days for Bona Fide Applications 6-10; within forty-two (42) calendar days for Bona Fide Applications 11-15. Response intervals for multiple Bona Fide Applications submitted within the same timeframe for the same state in excess of 15 must be negotiated. All negotiations shall consider the total volume from all requests from telecommunications companies for collocation.
- 6.5.2 Application Response (Florida). Within fifteen (15) calendar days of receipt of a Bona Fide Application, BellSouth will respond as to whether space is available or not available within a particular Remote Site Location. Additionally, when space has been determined to be available or when a lesser amount of space than that requested is available, then with respect to the space available, BellSouth will provide a written response ("Application Response") including sufficient information to enable DSL to place a Firm Order. When DSL submits ten (10) or more Applications within ten (10) calendar days, the initial fifteen (15) day response period will increase by ten (10) days for every additional ten (10) Applications or fraction thereof.
- Application Response (Georgia) In addition to the notice of space availability pursuant to Section 2.1, BellSouth will respond as to whether the Application is Bona Fide, and if it is not Bona Fide, the items necessary to cause the Application to become Bona Fide. When space has been determined to be available for caged or cageless arrangements, BellSouth will provide a written response ("Application Response") within thirty (30) calendar days of receipt of a Bona Fide Application. The Application Response will include, at a minimum, the configuration of the space, the Cable Installation Fee, Cable Records Fee, and the space preparation fees, as described in Section 7.
- 6.5.4 <u>Application Response (Louisiana).</u> In addition to the notice of space availability pursuant to Section 2, BellSouth will respond as to whether the Application is Bona Fide, and if it is not Bona Fide, the items necessary to cause the Application to become Bona Fide. BellSouth will respond as to whether space is available or not available within a particular Remote Site

Attachment 4 - RS Page 16

Location in accordance with Section 2. BellSouth will respond with a full Application Response within 30 calendar days for one to ten Applications; 35 calendar days for eleven to twenty Applications; and for requests of more than twenty Application it is increased by five calendar days for every five Applications received within five business days.

- 6.5.5 Application Response (Mississippi) In addition to the notice of space availability pursuant to Section 2, BellSouth will respond as to whether the Application is Bona Fide, and if it is not Bona Fide, the items necessary to cause the Application to become Bona Fide. When space has been determined to be available, BellSouth will provide a written response ("Application Response") within thirty (30) business days of receipt of a Bona Fide Application. When multiple applications are submitted in a state within a fifteen (15) business day window, BellSouth will respond to the Bona Fide Applications as soon as possible, but no later than the following: within thirty (30) business days for Bona Fide Applications 1-5; within thirty-six (36) business days for Bona Fide Applications 6-10; within forty-two (42) business days for Bona Fide Applications 11-15. Response intervals for multiple Bona Fide Applications submitted within the same timeframe for the same state in excess of 15 must be negotiated. All negotiations shall consider the total volume from all requests from telecommunications companies for collocation.
- 6.5.6 Application Response (Kentucky) In addition to the notice of space availability pursuant to Section 2. BellSouth will respond as to whether the Application is Bona Fide, and if it is not Bona Fide, the items necessary to cause the Application to become Bona Fide. When space has been determined to be available, BellSouth will provide a written response ("Application Response") within thirty (30) calendar days of receipt of a Bona Fide Application. When multiple applications are submitted in a state within a fifteen (15) calendar day window, BellSouth will respond to the Bona Fide Applications as soon as possible, but no later than the following: within thirty (30) calendar days for Bona Fide Applications 1-5; within thirty-six (36) calendar days for Bona Fide Applications 6-10; within forty-two (42) calendar days for Bona Fide Applications 11-15. Response intervals for multiple Bona Fide Applications submitted within the same timeframe for the same state in excess of 15 must be negotiated. All negotiations shall consider the total volume from all requests from telecommunications companies for collocation.
- Application Modifications. In Alabama, North Carolina, and Tennessee, if a modification or revision is made to any information in the Bona Fide Application for Remote Site Collocation or the Bona Fide Application for Adjacent Remote Site Collocation, with the exception of modifications to Customer Information, Contact Information or Billing Contact Information, either at the request of DSL or necessitated by technical considerations, said Application shall be considered a new Application and shall be handled as a

Attachment 4 - RS Page 17

new Application for purposes of the provisioning interval, and BellSouth shall charge DSL a Subsequent Application Fee. Major changes, such as requesting additional space or adding equipment may require DSL to submit the Application with an Application Fee.

- 6.6.1 Application Modifications. For all States that have ordered provisioning intervals but not application response intervals, and except as otherwise specified, the following will apply. If a modification or revision is made to any information in the Bona Fide Application for Remote Site Collocation or the Bona Fide Application for Adjacent Remote Site Collocation, with the exception of modifications to Customer Information, Contact Information or Billing Contact Information, either at the request of DSL or necessitated by technical considerations, BellSouth will respond to the Bona Fide Application within thirty (30) calendar days after BellSouth receives such revised application or at such other date as the Parties agree. If, at any time, BellSouth needs to reevaluate DSL's Bona Fide Application as a result of changes requested by DSL to DSL's original application, then BellSouth will charge DSL a Subsequent Application Fee. Major changes such as requesting additional space or adding additional equipment may require DSL to resubmit the Application with an Application Fee.
- 6.6.2 Application Modifications (Florida). If a modification or revision is made to any information in the Bona Fide Application for Remote Site Collocation or the Bona Fide Application for Adjacent Remote Site Collocation, with the exception of modifications to Customer Information, Contact Information or Billing Contact Information, either at the request of DSL or necessitated by technical considerations, BellSouth will respond to the Bona Fide Application within fifteen (15) calendar days after BellSouth receives such revised Application or at such other date as the Parties agree. If, at any time, BellSouth needs to reevaluate DSL's Bona Fide Application as a result of changes requested by DSL to CLEC's original, then BellSouth will charge DSL a Subsequent Application Fee. Major changes such as requesting additional space or adding additional equipment may require DSL to resubmit the Application with an Application Fee.
- 6.6.3 Application Modifications (Mississippi & Georgia). If a modification or revision is made to any information in the Bona Fide Application for Remote Site Collocation or the Bona Fide Application for Adjacent Collocation, with the exception of modifications to Customer Information, Contact Information or Billing Contact Information, either at the request of DSL or necessitated by technical considerations, BellSouth will respond to the Bona Fide Application within thirty (30) business days after BellSouth receives such revised Application or at such other date as the Parties agree. If, at any time, BellSouth needs to reevaluate DSL's Bona Fide Application as a result of changes requested by DSL to CLEC's original Application, then BellSouth will

Attachment 4 - RS Page 18

charge DSL a Subsequent Application Fee. Major changes such as requesting additional space or adding additional equipment may require DSL to resubmit the Application with an Application Fee.

- 6.6.4 Application Modifications (Louisiana). If a modification or revision is made to any information in the Bona Fide Application for Remote Site Collocation or the Bona Fide Application for Adjacent Remote Site Collocation, with the exception of modifications to Customer Information. Contact Information or Billing Contact Information, either at the request of DSL or necessitated by technical considerations, BellSouth will respond to the Bona Fide Application within thirty (30) calendar days after BellSouth receives such revised Application or at such other date as the Parties agree. BellSouth will respond to such modifications or revisions within 30 calendar days for one to ten revised Applications; 35 calendar days for eleven to twenty revised Applications; and for requests of more than twenty revised Applications it is increased by five calendar days for every five revised Applications received within five business days. If, at any time, BellSouth needs to reevaluate DSL's Bona Fide Application as a result of changes requested by DSL to CLEC's original Application, then BellSouth will charge DSL a Subsequent Application Fee. Major changes such as requesting additional space or adding additional equipment may require DSL to resubmit the Application with an Application Fee.
- Application Modifications (Kentucky). If a modification or revision is made to any information in the Bona Fide Application for Remote Site Collocation or the Bona Fide Application for Adjacent Collocation, with the exception of modifications to Customer Information, Contact Information or Billing Contact Information, either at the request of DSL or necessitated by technical considerations, BellSouth will respond to the Bona Fide Application within thirty (30) calendar days after BellSouth receives such revised Application or at such other date as the Parties agree. If, at any time, BellSouth needs to reevaluate DSL's Bona Fide Application as a result of changes requested by DSL to DSL's original Application, then BellSouth will charge DSL a Subsequent Application Fee. Major changes such as requesting additional space or adding additional equipment may require DSL to resubmit the Application with an Application Fee.
- 6.7 Bona Fide Firm Order. In Alabama, North Carolina, and Tennessee, DSL shall indicate its intent to proceed with equipment installation in a BellSouth Remote Site Location by submitting a Bona Fide Firm Order to BellSouth. A Firm Order shall be considered Bona Fide when DSL has completed the Application/Inquiry process described in Section 6.3, preceding, and has submitted the Firm Order document indicating acceptance of the Application Response provided by BellSouth. The Bona Fide Firm Order must be received by BellSouth no later than seven (7) calendar days after BellSouth's

Attachment 4 - RS Page 19

Application Response to DSL's Bona Fide Application, unless BellSouth provides an Application Response on or before the ten-day response interval set forth in section 2, in which case DSL must submit its Bona Fide Firm Order to BellSouth within seventeen (17) calendar days of BellSouth's receipt of the Bona Fide Application. If DSL fails to submit its Bona Fide Firm Order to BellSouth within the time frames set forth above, the provisioning intervals set forth in section 6.6 shall apply from the date of receipt of the Bona Fide Firm Order and not from the date of the Bona Fide Application. If DSL fails to submit a Bona Fide Firm Order within fifteen (15) days of receipt of an Application Response, the Application will expire.

- 6.7.1 Bona Fide Firm Order. Except as otherwise provided, in all States that have ordered provisioning intervals but not addressed Firm Order intervals, the following shall apply. DSL shall indicate its intent to proceed with equipment installation in a BellSouth Remote Site Location by submitting a Physical Expanded Interconnection Firm Order document ("Firm Order") to BellSouth. A Firm Order shall be considered Bona Fide when DSL has completed the Application/Inquiry process described in Section 6.3, preceding and has submitted the Firm Order document indicating acceptance of the Application Response provided by BellSouth. The Bona Fide Firm Order must be received by BellSouth no later than thirty (30) calendar days (in Mississippi 30 business days) after BellSouth's Application Response to DSL's Bona Fide Application or the Application will expire.
- 6.7.2 Bona Fide Firm Order (Kentucky & Mississippi). DSL shall indicate its intent to proceed with equipment installation in a BellSouth Remote Terminal Location by submitting a Physical Expanded Interconnection Firm Order document ("Firm Order") to BellSouth. A Firm Order shall be considered Bona Fide when DSL has completed the Application/Inquiry process described in Section 6.3, preceding and has submitted the Firm Order document indicating acceptance of the Application Response provided by BellSouth. The Bona Fide Firm Order must be received by BellSouth no later than thirty (30) calendar days (in Mississippi 30 business days) after BellSouth's Application Response to DSL's Bona Fide Application or the Application will expire.
- 6.7.3 BellSouth will establish a firm order date based upon the date BellSouth is in receipt of a Bona Fide Firm Order. BellSouth will acknowledge the receipt of DSL's Bona Fide Firm Order within seven (7) calendar days of receipt indicating that the Bona Fide Firm Order has been received. A BellSouth response to a Bona Fide Firm Order will include a Firm Order Confirmation containing the firm order date. No revisions will be made to a Bona Fide Firm Order.

Attachment 4 - RS

Page 20

- 6.8 BellSouth will permit one accompanied site visit to DSL's designated Remote Collocation Space after receipt of the Bona Fide Firm Order without charge to DSL.
- 6.9 DSL must submit to BellSouth the completed Access Control Request Form for all employees or agents requiring access to the BellSouth Remote Site Location a minimum of 30 calendar days prior to the date DSL desires access to the Remote Collocation Space. DSL may submit such a request at any time subsequent to BellSouth's receipt of the Bona Fide Firm Order. In the event DSL desires access to the Collocation Space after submitting such a request but prior to Access being approved, BellSouth shall permit DSL to access the Collocation Space, accompanied by a security escort at DSL's expense. DSL must request escorted access at least three (3) business days prior to the date such access is desired.
- Construction and Provisioning Interval. In Alabama, North Carolina, and Tennessee, BellSouth will complete construction for Remote Site collocation arrangements within a maximum of 90 calendar days from receipt of an Application, or as agreed to by both parties. Under extraordinary conditions, BellSouth may elect to renegotiate an alternative provisioning interval with DSL or seek a waiver from this interval from the Commission. Examples of extraordinary conditions include, but are not limited to, extended license or permitting intervals; major BellSouth equipment rearrangement or addition; power plant addition or upgrade; major mechanical addition or upgrade; major upgrade for ADA compliance; environmental hazard or hazardous materials abatement; and arrangements for which equipment shipping intervals are extraordinary in length.
- 6.10.1 Construction and Provisioning Interval (Florida). BellSouth will complete construction for collocation arrangements as soon as possible and within a maximum of 90 calendar days from receipt of a Bona Fide Firm Order or as agreed to by the Parties. For changes to collocation space after initial space completion, BellSouth will complete construction for collocation arrangements as soon as possible and within a maximum of 45 calendar days from receipt of a Bona Fide Firm Order or as agreed to by the Parties. If BellSouth does not believe that construction will be completed within the relevant time frame and BellSouth and DSL cannot agree upon a completion date, within 45 calendar days of receipt of the Bona Fide Firm Order for an initial request, and within 30 calendar days for Augmentations, BellSouth may seek an extension from the Florida PSC.
- 6.10.2 Construction and Provisioning Interval (Georgia). BellSouth will use best efforts to complete construction for caged collocation arrangements under

ordinary conditions as soon as possible and within a maximum of 90 calendar days from receipt of a Bona Fide Firm Order or as agreed to by the Parties. BellSouth will use best efforts to complete construction for cageless collocation arrangements under ordinary conditions as soon as possible and within a maximum of 60 calendar days from receipt of a Bona Fide Firm Order and 90 calendar days for extraordinary conditions or as agreed to by the Parties. Ordinary conditions are defined as space available with only minor changes to support systems required, such as but not limited to, HVAC, cabling and the power plant(s). Extraordinary conditions are defined to include but are not limited to major BellSouth equipment rearrangement or addition; power plant addition or upgrade; major mechanical addition or upgrade; major upgrade for ADA compliance; environmental hazard or hazardous materials abatement; and arrangements for which equipment shipping intervals are extraordinary in length. BellSouth may elect to renegotiate an alternative provisioning interval with DSL or seek a waiver from this interval from the Commission.

- 6.10.3 Construction and Provisioning Interval (Louisiana). BellSouth will complete construction for collocation arrangements under ordinary conditions as soon as possible and within a maximum of 120 calendar days from receipt of a Bona Fide Firm Order for an initial request, and within 60 calendar days for an Augmentation, or as agreed to by the Parties. Ordinary conditions are defined as space available with only minor changes to support systems required, such as but not limited to, HVAC, cabling and the power plant(s). BellSouth will complete construction of all other Collocation Space ("extraordinary conditions") within 180 calendar days of the receipt of a Bona Fide Firm Order, Examples of extraordinary conditions include but are not limited to, extended license or permitting intervals; major BellSouth equipment rearrangement or addition; power plant addition or upgrade; major mechanical addition or upgrade; major upgrade for ADA compliance; environmental hazard or hazardous materials abatement; and arrangements for which equipment shipping intervals are extraordinary in length.\_BellSouth may elect to renegotiate an alternative provisioning interval with DSL or seek a waiver from this interval from the Commission.
- 6.10.4 Construction and Provisioning Interval (Mississippi). Excluding the time interval required to secure the appropriate government licenses and permits, BellSouth will complete construction for collocation arrangements under ordinary conditions as soon as possible and within a maximum of 120 calendar days from receipt of a Bona Fide Firm Order or as agreed to by the Parties. Ordinary conditions are defined as space available with only minor changes to support systems required, such as but not limited to, HVAC, cabling and the power plant(s). Excluding the time interval required to secure the appropriate government licenses and permits, BellSouth will complete construction of all other Collocation Space ("extraordinary conditions") within

#### BellSouth Remote Site Collocation

Attachment 4 - RS Page 22

180 calendar days of the receipt of a Bona Fide Firm Order. Examples of extraordinary conditions include but are not limited to, extended license or permitting intervals; major BellSouth equipment rearrangement or addition; power plant addition or upgrade; major mechanical addition or upgrade; major upgrade for ADA compliance; environmental hazard or hazardous materials abatement; and arrangements for which equipment shipping intervals are extraordinary in length. BellSouth may elect to renegotiate an alternative provisioning interval with DSL or seek a waiver from this interval from the Commission.

- 6.10.5 Construction and Provisioning Interval (Kentucky). Excluding the time interval required to secure the appropriate government licenses and permits, BellSouth will use best efforts to complete construction for collocation arrangements under ordinary conditions as soon as possible and within a maximum of 90 calendar days from receipt of a Bona Fide Firm Order or as agreed to by the Parties. Ordinary conditions are defined as space available with only minor changes to support systems required, such as but not limited to, HVAC, cabling and the power plant(s). Excluding the time interval required to secure the appropriate government licenses and permits. BellSouth will use best efforts to complete construction of all other Collocation Space ("extraordinary conditions") within 130 calendar days of the receipt of a Bona Fide Firm Order. Extraordinary conditions are defined to include but are not limited to major BellSouth equipment rearrangement or addition; power plant addition or upgrade; major mechanical addition or upgrade; major upgrade for ADA compliance; environmental hazard or hazardous materials abatement; and arrangements for which equipment shipping intervals are extraordinary in length. BellSouth may elect to renegotiate an alternative provisioning interval with DSL or seek a waiver from this interval from the Commission.
- 6.10.6 Construction and Provisioning Interval (South Carolina). BellSouth will complete the construction and provisioning activities for cageless and caged collocation arrangements as soon as possible, but no later than 90 calendar days from receipt of a bona fide firm order. BellSouth may elect to renegotiate an alternative provisioning interval with DSL or seek a waiver from this interval from the Commission.
- In the event BellSouth does not have space immediately available at a Remote Site Location, BellSouth may elect to make additional space available by, for example but not limited to, rearranging BellSouth facilities or constructing additional capacity. In such cases, excluding the time interval required to secure the appropriate government licenses and permits or additional public or private rights of way, BellSouth will provision the Remote Collocation Space in a nondiscriminatory manner and at parity with BellSouth and will provide DSL with the estimated completion date in its Response.

- 6.12 <u>Permits</u>. Each Party or its agents will diligently pursue filing for the permits required for the scope of work to be performed by that Party or its agents within ten (10) calendar days of the completion of finalized construction designs and specifications.
- Acceptance Walk Through. Upon request, DSL will contact BellSouth within seven (7) days of collocation space being ready to schedule an acceptance walk through of each Remote Collocation Space requested from BellSouth by DSL. BellSouth will correct any deviations to DSL's original or jointly amended requirements within seven (7) calendar days after the walk through, unless the Parties jointly agree upon a different time frame.
- 6.14 Use of BellSouth Certified Supplier. DSL shall select a supplier that has been approved as a BellSouth Certified Supplier to perform all engineering and installation work required in the Remote Collocation Space per TR 73503 specifications. BellSouth shall provide DSL with a list of BellSouth Certified Suppliers upon request. The BellSouth Certified Supplier(s) shall be responsible for installing DSL's equipment and components, extending power cabling to the BellSouth power distribution frame, performing operational tests after installation is complete, and notifying BellSouth's Outside Plant engineers and DSL upon successful completion of installation. The BellSouth Certified Supplier shall bill DSL directly for all work performed for DSL pursuant to this Attachment and BellSouth shall have no liability for nor responsibility to pay such charges imposed by the BellSouth Certified Supplier. BellSouth shall consider certifying DSL or any supplier proposed by DSL. All work performed by or for DSL shall conform to generally accepted industry guidelines and standards.
- Alarm and Monitoring. BellSouth may place alarms in the Remote Site Location for the protection of BellSouth equipment and facilities. DSL shall be responsible for placement, monitoring and removal of alarms used to service DSL's Remote Collocation Space and for ordering the necessary services therefor. Both Parties shall use best efforts to notify the other of any verified hazardous conditions known to that Party.
- 6.16 <u>Basic Telephone Service</u>. Upon request of DSL, BellSouth will provide basic telephone service to the Remote Collocation Space under the rates, terms and conditions of the current tariff offering for the service requested.
- 6.17 <u>Virtual Remote Site Collocation Relocation</u>. BellSouth offers Virtual Collocation pursuant to the terms and conditions set forth in its F.C.C. Tariff No. 1 for Remote Site Collocation locations. The rates shall be the same as provided in this Exhibit A of this agreement. For the interconnection to BellSouth's network and access to BellSouth unbundled network elements.

#### BellSouth Remote Site Collocation

Attachment 4 - RS Page 24

DSL may purchase 2-wire and 4-wire cross-connects as set forth the service inquiry procedures established for sub loop unbundling as set forth in Attachment 2 of the Interconnection Agreement, and DSL may place within its Virtual Collocation arrangements the telecommunications equipment set forth in Section 5.1. In the event physical Remote Collocation Space was previously denied at a Remote Site Location due to technical reasons or space limitations, and that physical Remote Collocation Space has subsequently become available, DSL may relocate its virtual Remote Site collocation arrangements to physical Remote Site collocation arrangements and pay the appropriate non-recurring fees for physical Remote Site collocation and for the rearrangement or reconfiguration of services terminated in the virtual Remote Site collocation arrangement, as outlined in the appropriate BellSouth tariffs. In the event that BellSouth knows when additional space for physical Remote Site collocation may become available at the location requested by DSL, such information will be provided to DSL in BellSouth's written denial of physical Remote Site collocation. To the extent that (i) physical Remote Collocation Space becomes available to DSL within 180 calendar days of BellSouth's written denial of DSL's request for physical collocation, and (ii) DSL was not informed in the written denial that physical Remote Collocation Space would become available within such 180 calendar days, then DSL may relocate its virtual Remote Site collocation arrangement to a physical Remote Site collocation arrangement and will receive a credit for any nonrecurring charges previously paid for such virtual Remote Site collocation. DSL must arrange with a BellSouth Certified Supplier for the relocation of equipment from its virtual Remote Collocation Space to its physical Remote Collocation Space and will bear the cost of such relocation.

- 6.18 <u>Cancellation</u>. If, at anytime prior to space acceptance, DSL cancels its order for the Remote Collocation Space(s), DSL will reimburse BellSouth in the following manner: BellSouth will ascertain how far preparation work has progressed. DSL will be billed the applicable non recurring rate for any and all work processes for which work has begun.
- 6.19 <u>Licenses.</u> DSL, at its own expense, will be solely responsible for obtaining from governmental authorities, and any other appropriate agency, entity, or person, all rights, privileges, and licenses necessary or required to operate as a provider of telecommunications services to the public or to occupy the Remote Collocation Space.
- 6.20 <u>Environmental Hazard Guidelines</u>. The Parties agree to utilize and adhere to the Environmental Hazard Guidelines identified as Exhibit B attached hereto.

## 7. Rates and Charges

- 7.1 Recurring Fees. Recurring fees for space occupancy shall be billed upon space completion or space acceptance, whichever occurs first. Other charges shall be billed upon request for the services. All charges shall be due as dictated by DSL's current billing cycle.
- 7.2 Rack/Bay Space. The rack/bay space charge includes reasonable charges for air conditioning, ventilation and other allocated expenses associated with maintenance of the Remote Site Location, and includes amperage necessary to power DSL's equipment. DSL shall pay rack/bay space charges based upon the number of racks/bays requested. BellSouth will assign Remote Collocation Space in conventional remote site rack/bay lineups where feasible
- 7.3 Power. BellSouth shall make available –48 Volt (-48V) DC power for DSL's Remote Collocation Space at a BellSouth Power Board (Fuse and Alarm Panel) or BellSouth Battery Distribution Fuse Bay ("BDFB") at DSL's option within the Remote Site Location. The charge for power shall be assessed as part of the recurring charge for rack/bay space. If the power requirements for DSL's equipment exceeds the capacity for the rack/bay, then such power requirements shall be assessed on a recurring per amp basis for the individual case.
- 7.3.1 Charges for AC power will be assessed per breaker ampere per month. Rates include the provision of commercial and standby AC power. When obtaining power from a BellSouth service panel, protection devices and power cables must be engineered (sized), and installed by DSL's BellSouth Certified Supplier except that BellSouth shall engineer and install protection devices and power cables for Adjacent Collocation. DSL's BellSouth Certified Supplier must also provide a copy of the engineering power specification prior to the Commencement Date. AC power voltage and phase ratings shall be determined on a per location basis. At DSL's option, DSL may arrange for AC power in an Adjacent Collocation arrangement from a retail provider of electrical power.
- 7.4 <u>Security Escort</u>. A security escort will be required whenever DSL or its approved agent desires access to the Remote Site Location after the one accompanied site visit allowed prior to completing BellSouth's Security Training requirements and/or prior to Space Acceptance. The parties agree that a security escort will not be required for remote site collocation. However, if one is needed, the parties will negotiate appropriate security escort rates which will be assessed on a one half (1/2) hour increment basis.

Attachment 4 - RS

Page 26

- 7.5 Rate "True-Up". The Parties agree that the prices reflected as interim herein shall be "trued-up" (up or down) based on final prices either determined by further agreement or by final order, including any appeals, in a proceeding involving BellSouth before the regulatory authority for the state in which the services are being performed or any other body having jurisdiction over this Agreement (hereinafter "Commission"). Under the "true-up" process, the interim price for each service shall be multiplied by the volume of that service purchased to arrive at the total interim amount paid for that service ("Total Interim Price"). The final price for that service shall be multiplied by the volume purchased to arrive at the total final amount due ("Total Final Price"). The Total Interim Price shall be compared with the Total Final Price. If the Total Final Price is more than the Total Interim Price, DSL shall pay the difference to BellSouth. If the Total Final Price is less than the Total Interim Price, BellSouth shall pay the difference to DSL. Each Party shall keep its own records upon which a "true-up" can be based and any final payment from one Party to the other shall be in an amount agreed upon by the Parties based on such records. In the event of any disagreement as between the records or the Parties regarding the amount of such "true-up," the Parties agree that the Commission shall be called upon to resolve such differences.
- Other. If no rate is identified in the contract, the rate for the specific service or function will be negotiated by the Parties upon request by either Party. Payment of all other charges under this Attachment shall be due as dictated by DSL's current billing cycle DSL will pay a late payment charge as specified in the current State Tariff.

## 8. Insurance

- 8.1 <u>Maintain Insurance</u>. DSL shall, at its sole cost and expense, procure, maintain, and keep in force insurance as specified in this Section 8 and underwritten by insurance companies licensed to do business in the states applicable under this Attachment and having a Best's Insurance Rating of A-.
- 8.2 <u>Coverage</u>. DSL shall maintain the following specific coverage:
- 8.2.1 Commercial General Liability coverage in the amount of ten million dollars (\$10,000,000.00) or a combination of Commercial General Liability and Excess/Umbrella coverage totaling not less than ten million dollars (\$10,000,000.00). BellSouth shall be named as an Additional Insured on the Commercial General Liability policy as specified herein.
- 8.2.2 Statutory Workers Compensation coverage and Employers Liability coverage in the amount of one hundred thousand dollars (\$100,000.00) each accident, one hundred thousand dollars (\$100,000.00) each employee by disease, and five hundred thousand dollars (\$500,000.00) policy limit by disease.

- 8.2.3 All Risk Property coverage on a full replacement cost basis insuring all of DSL's real and personal property situated on or within BellSouth's Remote Site Location.
- 8.2.4 DSL may elect to purchase business interruption and contingent business interruption insurance, having been advised that BellSouth assumes no liability for loss of profit or revenues should an interruption of service occur.
- 8.3 <u>Limits</u>. The limits set forth in Section 8.2 above may be increased by BellSouth from time to time during the term of this Attachment upon thirty (30) days notice to DSL to at least such minimum limits as shall then be customary with respect to comparable occupancy of BellSouth structures.
- All policies purchased by DSL shall be deemed to be primary. All policies purchased by DSL shall be deemed to be primary and not contributing to or in excess of any similar coverage purchased by BellSouth. All insurance must be in effect on or before the date equipment is delivered to BellSouth's Remote Site Location and shall remain in effect for the term of this Attachment or until all DSL's property has been removed from BellSouth's Remote Site Location, whichever period is longer. If DSL fails to maintain required coverage, BellSouth may pay the premiums thereon and seek reimbursement of same from DSL.
- 8.5 <u>Submit certificates of insurance</u>. DSL shall submit certificates of insurance reflecting the coverage required pursuant to this Section a minimum of ten (10) business days prior to the commencement of any work in the Remote Collocation Space. Failure to meet this interval may result in construction and equipment installation delays. DSL shall arrange for BellSouth to receive thirty (30) business days' advance notice of cancellation from DSL's insurance company. DSL shall forward a certificate of insurance and notice of cancellation/non-renewal to BellSouth at the following address:

BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc. Attn.: Risk Management Coordinator 675 W. Peachtree Street Rm. 17H53 Atlanta, Georgia 30375

8.6 Conformance to recommendations made by BellSouth's fire insurance company. DSL must conform to recommendations made by BellSouth's fire insurance company to the extent BellSouth has agreed to, or shall hereafter agree to, such recommendations.

- 8.7 Self-Insurance. If DSL's net worth exceeds five hundred million dollars (\$500,000,000), DSL may elect to request self-insurance status in lieu of obtaining any of the insurance required in Sections 8.2.1 and 8.2.3. DSL shall provide audited financial statements to BellSouth thirty (30) days prior to the commencement of any work in the Remote Collocation Space. BellSouth shall then review such audited financial statements and respond in writing to DSL in the event that self-insurance status is not granted to DSL. If BellSouth approves DSL for self-insurance, DSL shall annually furnish to BellSouth, and keep current, evidence of such net worth that is attested to by one of DSL's corporate officers. The ability to self-insure shall continue so long as DSL meets all of the requirements of this Section. If DSL subsequently no longer satisfies this Section, DSL is required to purchase insurance as indicated by Sections 8.2.1 and 8.2.3.
- 8.8 Net worth requirements. The net worth requirements set forth in Section 8.7 may be increased by BellSouth from time to time during the term of this Attachment upon thirty (30) days' notice to DSL to at least such minimum limits as shall then be customary with respect to comparable occupancy of BellSouth structures.
- 8.9 <u>Failure to comply</u>. Failure to comply with the provisions of this Section will be deemed a material breach of this Attachment.

#### 9. Mechanics Liens

9.1 Mechanics Lien or other Liens. If any mechanics lien or other liens shall be filed against property of either Party (BellSouth or DSL), or any improvement thereon by reason of or arising out of any labor or materials furnished or alleged to have been furnished or to be furnished to or for the other Party or by reason of any changes, or additions to said property made at the request or under the direction of the other Party, the other Party directing or requesting those changes shall, within thirty (30) business days after receipt of written notice from the Party against whose property said lien has been filed, either pay such lien or cause the same to be bonded off the affected property in the manner provided by law. The Party causing said lien to be placed against the property of the other shall also defend, at its sole cost and expense, on behalf of the other, any action, suit or proceeding which may be brought for the enforcement of such liens and shall pay any damage and discharge any judgment entered thereon.

## 10. Inspections

10.1 <u>BellSouth may conduct inspection</u>. BellSouth may conduct an inspection of DSL's equipment and facilities in the Remote Collocation Space(s) prior to the activation of facilities between DSL's equipment and equipment of

Attachment 4 - RS

Page 29

BellSouth. BellSouth may conduct an inspection if DSL adds equipment and may otherwise conduct routine inspections at reasonable intervals mutually agreed upon by the Parties. BellSouth shall provide DSL with a minimum of forty-eight (48) hours or two (2) business days, whichever is greater, advance notice of all such inspections. All costs of such inspection shall be borne by BellSouth.

## 11. Security and Safety Requirements

- 11.1 The security and safety requirements. The security and safety requirements set forth in this section are as stringent as the security requirements BellSouth maintains at its own Remote Site Location either for their own employees or for authorized contractors. Only BellSouth employees, BellSouth Certified Contractors and authorized employees, authorized Guests, pursuant to Section 3.3, proceeding, or authorized agents of DSL will be permitted in the BellSouth Remote Site Location. DSL shall provide its employees and agents with picture identification which must be worn and visible at all times while in the Remote Collocation Space or other areas in or around the Remote Site Location. The photo Identification card shall bear, at a minimum, the employee's name and photo, and the DSL name. BellSouth reserves the right to remove from its Remote Site Location any employee of DSL not possessing identification issued by DSL or who have violated any of BellSouth's policies as outlined in the CLEC Security Training documents. DSL shall hold BellSouth harmless for any damages resulting from such removal of its personnel from BellSouth Remote Site Location. DSL shall be solely responsible for ensuring that any Guest of DSL is in compliance with all subsections of this Section 11.
- 11.1.1 DSL will be required, at its own expense, to conduct a statewide investigation of criminal history records for each DSL employee being considered for work on the BellSouth Remote Site Location, for the states/counties where the DSL employee has worked and lived for the past five years. Where state law does not permit statewide collection or reporting, an investigation of the applicable counties is acceptable.
- 11.1.2 DSL will be required to administer to their personnel assigned to the BellSouth Remote Site Location security training either provided by BellSouth, or meeting criteria defined by BellSouth.
- 11.1.3 DSL shall not assign to the BellSouth Remote Site Location any personnel with records of felony criminal convictions. DSL shall not assign to the BellSouth Remote Site Location any personnel with records of misdemeanor convictions, except for misdemeanor traffic violations, without advising BellSouth of the nature and gravity of the offense(s). BellSouth reserves the right to refuse building access to any DSL personnel who have been

identified to have misdemeanor criminal convictions. Notwithstanding the foregoing, in the even that DSL chooses not to advise BellSouth of the nature and gravity of any misdemeanor conviction, DSL may, in the alternative, certify to BellSouth that it shall not assign to the BellSouth Remote Site Location any personnel with records of misdemeanor convictions (other than misdemeanor traffic violations).

- 11.1.4 For each DSL employee requiring access to a BellSouth Remote Site Location pursuant to this Attachment, DSL shall furnish BellSouth, prior to an employee gaining such access, a certification that the aforementioned background check and security training were completed. The certification will contain a statement that no felony convictions were found and certifying that the security training was completed by the employee. If the employee's criminal history includes misdemeanor convictions, DSL will disclose the nature of the convictions to BellSouth at that time. In the alternative, DSL may certify to BellSouth that it shall not assign to the BellSouth Remote Site Location any personnel with records of misdemeanor convictions other than misdemeanor traffic violations.
- 11.1.5 At BellSouth's request, DSL shall promptly remove from the BellSouth's Remote Site Location any employee of DSL BellSouth does not wish to grant access to its Remote Site Location 1) pursuant to any investigation conducted by BellSouth or 2) prior to the initiation of an investigation in the event that an employee of DSL is found interfering with the property or personnel of BellSouth or another CLEC, provided that an investigation shall promptly be commenced by BellSouth.
- 11.2 Notification to BellSouth. BST reserves the right to interview DSL's employees, agents, or contractors in the event of wrongdoing in or around BellSouth's property or involving BellSouth's or another CLEC's property or personnel, provided that BellSouth shall provide reasonable notice to DSL's Security contact of such interview. DSL and its contractors shall reasonably cooperate with BellSouth's investigation into allegations of wrongdoing or criminal conduct committed by, witnessed by, or involving DSL's employees, agents, or contractors. Additionally, BellSouth reserves the right to bill DSL for all reasonable costs associated with investigations involving its employees, agents, or contractors if it is established and mutually agreed in good faith that DSL's employees, agents, or contractors are responsible for the alleged act. BellSouth shall bill DSL for BellSouth property which is stolen or damaged where an investigation determines the culpability of DSL's employees, agents, or contractors and where DSL agrees, in good faith, with the results of such investigation. DSL shall notify BellSouth in writing immediately in the event that the CLEC discovers one of its employees already working on the BellSouth Remote Site Location is a possible security risk. Upon request of the other Party, the Party who is the employer shall

discipline consistent with its employment practices, up to and including removal from the BellSouth Remote Site Location, any employee found to have violated the security and safety requirements of this section. DSL shall hold BellSouth harmless for any damages resulting from such removal of its personnel from BellSouth Remote Site Location.

- 11.3 <u>Use of Supplies</u>. Unauthorized use of telecommunications equipment or supplies either Party, whether or not used routinely to provide telephone service (e.g. plug-in cards,) will be strictly prohibited and handled appropriately. Costs associated with such unauthorized use may be charged to the offending Party, as may be all associated investigative costs.
- 11.4 <u>Use of Official Lines</u>. Except for non-toll calls necessary in the performance of their work, neither Party shall use the telephones of the other Party on the BellSouth Remote Site Location. Charges for unauthorized telephone calls may be charged to the offending Party, as may be all associated investigative costs.
- 11.5 <u>Accountability</u>. Full compliance with the Security requirements of this section shall in no way limit the accountability of either Party to the other for the improper actions of its employees.

## 12. Destruction of Remote Collocation Space

12.1 Remote Collocation Space is damaged. In the event a Remote Collocation Space is wholly or partially damaged by fire, windstorm, tornado, flood or by similar causes to such an extent as to be rendered wholly unsuitable for DSL's permitted use hereunder, then either Party may elect within ten (10) business days after such damage, to terminate this Attachment with respect to the affected Remote Collocation Space, and if either Party shall so elect, by giving the other written notice of termination, both Parties shall stand released of and from further liability under the terms hereof with respect to such Remote Collocation Space. If the Remote Collocation Space shall suffer only minor damage and shall not be rendered wholly unsuitable for DSL's permitted use, or is damaged and the option to terminate is not exercised by either Party, BellSouth covenants and agrees to proceed promptly without expense to DSL, except for improvements not the property of BellSouth, to repair the damage. BellSouth shall have a reasonable time within which to rebuild or make any repairs, and such rebuilding and repairing shall be subject to delays caused by storms, shortages of labor and materials, government regulations, strikes, walkouts, and causes beyond the control of BellSouth, which causes shall not be construed as limiting factors. but as exemplary only. DSL may, at its own expense, accelerate the rebuild of its Remote Collocation Space and equipment provided however that a BellSouth Certified Contractor is used and the necessary space preparation

has been completed. Rebuild of equipment must be performed by a BellSouth Certified Vendor. If DSL's acceleration of the project increases the cost of the project, then those additional charges will be incurred by DSL. Where allowed and where practical, DSL may erect a temporary facility while BellSouth rebuilds or makes repairs. In all cases where the Remote Collocation Space shall be rebuilt or repaired, DSL shall be entitled to an equitable abatement of rent and other charges, depending upon the unsuitability of the Remote Collocation Space for DSL's permitted use, until such Remote Collocation Space is fully repaired and restored and DSL's equipment installed therein (but in no event later than thirty (30) business days after the Remote Collocation Space is fully repaired and restored). Where DSL has placed a Remote Site Adjacent Arrangement pursuant to section 3.4, DSL shall have the sole responsibility to repair or replace said Remote Site Adjacent Arrangement provided herein. Pursuant to this section. BellSouth will restore the associated services to the Remote Site Adjacent Arrangement.

#### 13. Eminent Domain

13.1 Power of Eminent Domain. If the whole of a Remote Collocation Space or Remote Site Adjacent Arrangement shall be taken by any public authority under the power of eminent domain, then this Attachment shall terminate with respect to such Remote Collocation Space or Remote Site Adjacent Arrangement as of the day possession shall be taken by such public authority and rent and other charges for the Remote Collocation Space or Remote Site Adjacent Arrangement shall be paid up to that day with proportionate refund by BellSouth of such rent and charges as may have been paid in advance for a period subsequent to the date of the taking. If any part of the Remote Collocation Space or Remote Site Adjacent Arrangement shall be taken under eminent domain, BellSouth and DSL shall each have the right to terminate this Attachment with respect to such Remote Collocation Space or Remote Site Adjacent Arrangement and declare the same null and void, by written notice of such intention to the other Party within ten (10) business days after such taking.

## 14. Nonexclusivity

14.1 <u>Attachment is not exclusive</u>. DSL understands that this Attachment is not exclusive and that BellSouth may enter into similar agreements with other Parties. Assignment of space pursuant to all such agreements shall be determined by space availability and made on a first come, first served basis.

# EXHIBIT A: BELLSOUTH/DSL RATES – ALABAMA REMOTE SITE COLLOCATION

Rates marked with an asterisk (\*) are interim and are subject to true-up

USOC	Rate Element Description	Unit	Recurring Rate (RC)	Non-Recurring Rate (NRC)
PE1RA	Application Fee*	Per request	N/A	\$869.18
PE1RB	Cabinet Space *	Per Rack/Bay	\$230.19	N/A
PE1RC	Power Upgrade*	Per fused amp	N/A	ICB/TBD
PE1RD	Security Access System New Key*	Per Key	N/A	\$26.19
PE1SR	Space Availability Report*	Per premises requested	N/A	\$231.74
PE1RE	Request for CLLI*	Per Premises Requested	N/A	\$75.11
AEH	Additional Engineering Fee (Note 1)	Per request, First half hour/add'l half hour	N/A	-
	Security Escort	Per half hr/add'l		
	(Note 1)	half hr		
PE1BT	Basic Time		NA	-
PE1OT	Overtime		NA	-
PE1PT	Premium Time		NA	-

Note(s):

N/A stipulates the part of the rate element (RC or NRC) not applying to the element ICB/TBD rates will be on an Individual Case Basis.

# EXHIBIT A: BELLSOUTH/DSL RATES – FLORIDA REMOTE SITE COLLOCATION

Rates marked with an asterisk (\*) are interim and are subject to true-up

USOC	Rate Element Description	Unit	Recurring Rate (RC)	Non-Recurring Rate (NRC)
PE1RA	Application Fee*	Per request	N/A	\$874.14
PE1RB	Cabinet Space *	Per Rack/Bay	\$232.50	N/A
PE1RC	Power Upgrade*	Per fused amp	N/A	ICB/TBD
PE1RD	Security Access System New Key*	Per Key	N/A	\$26.20
PE1SR	Space Availability Report*	Per premises requested	N/A	\$231.45
PE1RE	Request for CLLI*	Per Premises Requested	N/A	\$75.13
AEH	Additional Engineering Fee (Note 1)	Per request, First half hour/add'l half hour	N/A	-
	Security Escort (Note 1)	Per half hr/add'l half hr		
PE1BT	Basic Time		NA	-
PE1OT	Overtime		NA	-
PE1PT	Premium Time		NA	-

Note(s):

N/A stipulates the part of the rate element (RC or NRC) not applying to the element ICB/TBD rates will be on an Individual Case Basis.

## EXHIBIT A: BELLSOUTH/DSL RATES – GEORGIA REMOTE SITE COLLOCATION

Rates marked with an asterisk (\*) are interim and are subject to true-up

USOC	Rate Element Description	Unit	Recurring	Non-Recurring
			Rate (RC)	Rate (NRC)
PE1RA	Application Fee*	Per request	N/A	\$931.61
PE1RB	Cabinet Space *	Per Rack/Bay	\$224.82	N/A
PE1RC	Power Upgrade*	Per fused amp	N/A	ICB/TBD
PE1RD	Security Access System New Key*	Per Key	N/A	\$25.88
PE1SR	Space Availability Report*	Per premises requested	N/A	\$229.02
PE1RE	Request for CLLI*	Per Premises Requested	N/A	\$74.22
AEH	Additional Engineering Fee (Note 1)	Per request, First half hour/add'l half hour	N/A	-
	Security Escort (Note 1)	Per half hr/add'l half hr		
PE1BT	Basic Time		NA	-
PE1OT	Overtime		NA	-
PE1PT	Premium Time		NA	-

Note(s):

N/A stipulates the part of the rate element (RC or NRC) not applying to the element ICB/TBD rates will be on an Individual Case Basis.

## EXHIBIT A: BELLSOUTH/DSL RATES – KENTUCKY REMOTE SITE COLLOCATION

Rates marked with an asterisk (\*) are interim and are subject to true-up

USOC	Rate Element Description	Unit	Recurring Rate (RC)	Non-Recurring Rate (NRC)
PE1RA	Application Fee*	Per request	N/A	\$868.91
PE1RB	Cabinet Space *	Per Rack/Bay	\$224.41	N/A
PE1RC	Power Upgrade*	Per fused amp	N/A	ICB/TBD
PE1RD	Security Access System New Key*	Per Key	N/A	\$26.60
PE1SR	Space Availability Report*	Per premises requested	N/A	\$231.82
PE1RE	Request for CLLI*	Per Premises Requested	N/A	\$75.13
AEH	Additional Engineering Fee (Note 1)	Per request, First half hour/add'l half hour	N/A	-
	Security Escort (Note 1)	Per half hr/add'l half hr		
PE1BT	Basic Time		NA	-
PE1OT	Overtime		NA	-
PE1PT	Premium Time		NA	-

Note(s):

N/A stipulates the part of the rate element (RC or NRC) not applying to the element ICB/TBD rates will be on an Individual Case Basis.

## EXHIBIT A: BELLSOUTH/DSL RATES – LOUISIANA REMOTE SITE COLLOCATION

Rates marked with an asterisk (\*) are interim and are subject to true-up

USOC	Rate Element Description	Unit	Recurring	Non-Recurring
			Rate (RC)	Rate (NRC)
PE1RA	Application Fee*	Per request	N/A	\$868.25
PE1RB	Cabinet Space *	Per Rack/Bay	\$257.01	N/A
PE1RC	Power Upgrade*	Per fused amp	N/A	ICB/TBD
PE1RD	Security Access System New Key*	Per Key	N/A	\$26.16
PE1SR	Space Availability Report*	Per premises requested	N/A	\$231.49
PE1RE	Request for CLLI*	Per Premises Requested	N/A	\$75.02
AEH	Additional Engineering Fee (Note 1)	Per request, First half hour/add'l half hour	N/A	-
	Security Escort (Note 1)	Per half hr/add'l half hr		
PE1BT	Basic Time		NA	-
PE1OT	Overtime		NA	-
PE1PT	Premium Time		NA	-

Note(s):

N/A stipulates the part of the rate element (RC or NRC) not applying to the element ICB/TBD rates will be on an Individual Case Basis.

## EXHIBIT A: BELLSOUTH/DSL RATES – MISSISSIPPI REMOTE SITE COLLOCATION

Rates marked with an asterisk (\*) are interim and are subject to true-up

USOC	Rate Element Description	Unit	Recurring	Non-Recurring
			Rate (RC)	Rate (NRC)
PE1RA	Application Fee*	Per request	N/A	\$868.60
PE1RB	Cabinet Space *	Per Rack/Bay	\$241.11	N/A
PE1RC	Power Upgrade*	Per fused amp	N/A	ICB/TBD
PE1RD	Security Access System New Key*	Per Key	N/A	\$26.16
PE1SR	Space Availability Report*	Per premises requested	N/A	\$231.43
PE1RE	Request for CLLI*	Per Premises Requested	N/A	\$75.01
AEH	Additional Engineering Fee (Note 1)	Per request, First half hour/add'l half hour	N/A	-
	Security Escort (Note 1)	Per half hr/add'l half hr		
PE1BT	Basic Time		NA	-
PE1OT	Overtime		NA	-
PE1PT	Premium Time		NA	-

Note(s):

N/A stipulates the part of the rate element (RC or NRC) not applying to the element ICB/TBD rates will be on an Individual Case Basis.

# EXHIBIT A: BELLSOUTH/DSL RATES – NORTH CAROLINA REMOTE SITE COLLOCATION

Rates marked with an asterisk (\*) are interim and are subject to true-up

USOC	Rate Element Description	Unit	Recurring	Non-Recurring
			Rate (RC)	Rate (NRC)
PE1RA	Application Fee*	Per request	N/A	\$865.34
PE1RB	Cabinet Space *	Per Rack/Bay	\$254.02	N/A
PE1RC	Power Upgrade*	Per fused amp	N/A	ICB/TBD
PE1RD	Security Access System New Key*	Per Key	N/A	\$26.06
PE1SR	Space Availability Report*	Per premises requested	N/A	\$230.60
PE1RE	Request for CLLI*	Per Premises Requested	N/A	\$74.74
AEH	Additional Engineering Fee (Note 1)	Per request, First half hour/add'l half hour	N/A	-
	Security Escort (Note 1)	Per half hr/add'l half hr		
PE1BT	Basic Time		NA	-
PE1OT	Overtime		NA	-
PE1PT	Premium Time		NA	-

Note(s):

N/A stipulates the part of the rate element (RC or NRC) not applying to the element ICB/TBD rates will be on an Individual Case Basis.

## EXHIBIT A: BELLSOUTH/DSL RATES – SOUTH CAROLINA REMOTE SITE COLLOCATION

Rates marked with an asterisk (\*) are interim and are subject to true-up

USOC	Rate Element Description	Unit	Recurring	Non-Recurring
			Rate (RC)	Rate (NRC)
PE1RA	Application Fee*	Per request	N/A	\$871.12
PE1RB	Cabinet Space *	Per Rack/Bay	\$246.44	N/A
PE1RC	Power Upgrade*	Per fused amp	N/A	ICB/TBD
PE1RD	Security Access System New Key*	Per Key	N/A	\$26.25
PE1SR	Space Availability Report*	Per premises requested	N/A	\$232.25
PE1RE	Request for CLLI*	Per Premises Requested	N/A	\$75.2 <b>7</b>
AEH	Additional Engineering Fee (Note 1)	Per request, First half hour/add'l half hour	N/A	-
	Security Escort (Note 1)	Per half hr/add'l half hr		
PE1BT	Basic Time		NA	-
PE1OT	Overtime		NA	-
PE1PT	Premium Time		NA	-

Note(s):

N/A stipulates the part of the rate element (RC or NRC) not applying to the element ICB/TBD rates will be on an Individual Case Basis.

## EXHIBIT A: BELLSOUTH/DSL RATES – TENNESSEE REMOTE SITE COLLOCATION

Rates marked with an asterisk (\*) are interim and are subject to true-up

USOC	Rate Element Description	Unit	Recurring	Non-Recurring
			Rate (RC)	Rate (NRC)
PE1RA	Application Fee*	Per request	N/A	\$872.95
PE1RB	Cabinet Space *	Per Rack/Bay	\$219.37	N/A
PE1RC	Power Upgrade*	Per fused amp	N/A	ICB/TBD
PE1RD	Security Access System New Key*	Per Key	N/A	\$26.23
PE1SR	Space Availability Report*	Per premises requested	N/A	\$232.12
PE1RE	Request for CLLI*	Per Premises Requested	N/A	\$75.23
AEH	Additional Engineering Fee (Note 1)	Per request, First half hour/add'l half hour	N/A	-
	Security Escort (Note 1)	Per half hr/add'l half hr		
PE1BT	Basic Time		NA	-
PE1OT	Overtime		NA	-
PE1PT	Premium Time		NA	-

Note(s):

N/A stipulates the part of the rate element (RC or NRC) not applying to the element ICB/TBD rates will be on an Individual Case Basis.

Attachment 4 - RS
Page 42
EXHIBIT B
Page 1 of 4

# ENVIRONMENTAL AND SAFETY PRINCIPLES

The following principles provide basic guidance on environmental and safety issues when applying for and establishing Physical Collocation arrangements.

#### 1. GENERAL PRINCIPLES

- 1.1 Compliance with Applicable Law. BellSouth and DSL agree to comply with applicable federal, state, and local environmental and safety laws and regulations including U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) regulations issued under the Clean Air Act (CAA), Clean Water Act (CWA), Resource Conservation and Recovery Act (RCRA), Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation and Liability Act (CERCLA), Superfund Amendments and Reauthorization Act (SARA), the Toxic Substances Control Act (TSCA), and OSHA regulations issued under the Occupational Safety and Health Act of 1970, as amended and NFPA and National Electrical Codes (NEC) and the NESC ("Applicable Laws"). Each Party shall notify the other if compliance inspections are conducted by regulatory agencies and/or citations are issued that relate to any aspect of this Attachment.
- Notice. BellSouth and DSL shall provide notice to the other, including Material Safety Data Sheets (MSDSs), of known and recognized physical hazards or Hazardous Chemicals existing on site or brought on site. Each Party is required to provide specific notice for known potential Imminent Danger conditions. DSL should contact 1-800-743-6737 for BellSouth MSDS sheets.
- 1.3 Practices/Procedures. BellSouth may make available additional environmental control procedures for DSL to follow when working at a BellSouth Premises (See Section 2, below). These practices/procedures will represent the regular work practices required to be followed by the employees and contractors of BellSouth for environmental protection. DSL will require its contractors, agents and others accessing the BellSouth Premises to comply with these practices. Section 2 lists the Environmental categories where BST practices should be followed by CLEC when operating in the BellSouth Premises.
- 1.4 <u>Environmental and Safety Inspections</u>. BellSouth reserves the right to inspect the DSL space with proper notification. BellSouth reserves the right to stop any DSL work operation that imposes Imminent Danger to the environment, employees or other persons in the area or Facility.

- 1.5 <u>Hazardous Materials Brought On Site</u>. Any hazardous materials brought into, used, stored or abandoned at the BellSouth Premises by DSL are owned by DSL. DSL will indemnify BellSouth for claims, lawsuits or damages to persons or property caused by these materials. Without prior written BellSouth approval, no substantial new safety or environmental hazards can be created by DSL or different hazardous materials used by DSL at BellSouth Facility. DSL must demonstrate adequate emergency response capabilities for its materials used or remaining at the BellSouth Facility.
- 1.6 <u>Spills and Releases</u>. When contamination is discovered at a BellSouth Premises, the Party discovering the condition must notify BellSouth. All Spills or Releases of regulated materials will immediately be reported by DSL to BellSouth.
- 1.7 Coordinated Environmental Plans and Permits. BellSouth and DSL will coordinate plans, permits or information required to be submitted to government agencies, such as emergency response plans, spill prevention control and countermeasures (SPCC) plans and community reporting. If fees are associated with filing, BellSouth and DSL will develop a cost sharing procedure. If BellSouth's permit or EPA identification number must be used, DSL must comply with all of BellSouth's permit conditions and environmental processes, including environmental "best management practices (BMP)" (see Section 2, below) and/or selection of BST disposition vendors and disposal sites.
- 1.8 Environmental and Safety Indemnification. BellSouth and DSL shall indemnify, defend and hold harmless the other Party from and against any claims (including, without limitation, third-party claims for personal injury or death or real or personal property damage), judgments, damages, (including direct and indirect damages, and punitive damages), penalties, fines, forfeitures, costs, liabilities, interest and losses arising in connection with the violation or alleged violation of any Applicable Law or contractual obligation or the presence or alleged presence of contamination arising out of the acts or omissions of the indemnifying Party, its agents, contractors, or employees concerning its operations at the Facility.

#### 2. CATEGORIES FOR CONSIDERATION OF ENVIRONMENTAL ISSUES

When performing functions that fall under the following Environmental categories on BellSouth's Premises, DSL agrees to comply with the applicable sections of the current issue of BellSouth's Environmental and Safety Methods and Procedures (M&Ps), incorporated herein by this reference. DSL further agrees to cooperate with BellSouth to ensure that DSL's employees, agents, and/or subcontractors are knowledgeable of and satisfy those provisions of BellSouth's Environmental M&Ps which apply to

## BellSouth Remote Site Collocation

Attachment 4 - RS Page 44

the specific Environmental function being performed by DSL, its employees, agents and/or subcontractors.

The most current version of reference documentation must be requested from BellSouth.

ENVIRONMENTAL CATEGORIES	ENVIRONMENTAL ISSUES	ADDRESSED BY THE FOLLOWING DOCUMENTATION
Disposal of hazardous material or other regulated material	Compliance with all applicable local, state, & federal laws and regulations	<ul><li>Std T&amp;C 450</li><li>Fact Sheet Series 17000</li></ul>
(e.g., batteries, fluorescent tubes, solvents & cleaning materials)	Pollution liability insurance	• Std T&C 660-3
materiais)	EVET approval of contractor	Approved Environmental Vendor List (Contact E/S Management)
Emergency response	Hazmat/waste release/spill firesafety emergency	<ul> <li>Fact Sheet Series 1700</li> <li>Building Emergency         Operations Plan (EOP)         (specific to and located on Premises)     </li> </ul>
Contract labor/outsourcing for services with environmental implications to be performed on	Compliance with all applicable local, state, & federal laws and regulations	Std T&C 450
BellSouth Premises (e.g., disposition of hazardous material/waste; maintenance of storage	Performance of services in accordance with BST's environmental M&Ps	<ul> <li>Std T&amp;C 450-B</li> <li>(Contact E/S for copy of appropriate E/S M&amp;Ps.)</li> </ul>
tanks)	Insurance	• Std T&C 660
Transportation of hazardous material	Compliance with all applicable local, state, & federal laws and regulations	<ul><li>Std T&amp;C 450</li><li>Fact Sheet Series 17000</li></ul>
	Pollution liability insurance	• Std T&C 660-3
	EVET approval of contractor	Approved Environmental Vendor List (Contact E/S Management)

Maintenance/operations work which may produce a waste	Compliance with all application local, state, & federal laws and regulations	Std T&C 450
Other maintenance work	Protection of BST employees and equipment	<ul> <li>29CFR 1910.147 (OSHA Standard)</li> <li>29CFR 1910 Subpart O (OSHA Standard)</li> </ul>
Janitorial services	All waste removal and disposal must conform to all applicable federal, state and local regulations	P&SM Manager -     Procurement
	All Hazardous Material and	Fact Sheet Series 17000
	Waste	GU-BTEN-001BT, Chapter 3
	Asbestos notification and protection of employees and equipment	BSP 010-170-001BS (Hazcom)
Manhole cleaning	Compliance with all applicable local, state, & federal laws and regulations	<ul> <li>Std T&amp;C 450</li> <li>Fact Sheet 14050</li> <li>BSP 620-145-011PR Issue A, August 1996</li> </ul>
	Pollution liability insurance	• Std T&C 660-3
	EVET approval of contractor	Approved Environmental Vendor List (Contact E/S Management)
Removing or disturbing building materials that may contain asbestos	Asbestos work practices	GU-BTEN-001BT, Chapter     3

#### 3. **DEFINITIONS**

<u>Generator</u>. Under RCRA, the person whose act produces a Hazardous Waste, as defined in 40 CFR 261, or whose act first causes a Hazardous Waste to become subject to regulation. The Generator is legally responsible for the proper management and disposal of Hazardous Wastes in accordance with regulations.

<u>Hazardous Chemical</u>. As defined in the U.S. Occupational Safety and Health (OSHA) hazard communication standard (29 CFR 1910.1200), any chemical which is a health hazard or physical hazard.

Hazardous Waste. As defined in section 1004 of RCRA.

#### BellSouth Remote Site Collocation

Attachment 4 - RS

Page 46

<u>Imminent Danger</u>. Any conditions or practices at a facility which are such that a danger exists which could reasonably be expected to cause immediate death or serious harm to people or immediate significant damage to the environment or natural resources.

Spill or Release. As defined in Section 101 of CERCLA.

## 4. ACRONYMS

E/S – Environmental/Safety

**EVET - Environmental Vendor Evaluation Team** 

<u>DEC/LDEC</u> - Department Environmental Coordinator/Local Department Environmental Coordinator

GU-BTEN-001BT - BellSouth Environmental Methods and Procedures

NESC - National Electrical Safety Codes

P&SM - Property & Services Management

Std. T&C - Standard Terms & Conditions

# AMENDMENT TO AGREEMENT BETWEEN BELLSOUTH TELECOMMUNICATIONS, INC. AND DSLNET COMMUNICATIONS, LLC DATED NOVEMBER 17, 2000 FOR KENTUCKY

Pursuant to this Agreement (the "Amendment"), BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc. ("BellSouth") and DSLnet Communications, LLC, ("DSLnet"), hereinafter referred to collectively as the "Parties", hereby agree to amend that certain Agreement (the "Agreement"), between BellSouth and DSLnet dated November 17, 2000.

WHEREAS, the Parties entered into an Interconnection Agreement on November 17, 2000; and

WHEREAS, the Parties desire to amend that Interconnection Agreement.

NOW THEREFORE, in consideration of the mutual provisions contained herein and other good and valuable consideration, the receipt and sufficiency of which are hereby acknowledged, BellSouth and DSLnet hereby covenant and agree as follows:

- 1. Attachment 2, Exhibit C of the Agreement is hereby amended to delete it in its entirety and replace it with a new Attachment 2, Exhibit C attached hereto as Exhibit A and by reference made a part of this Amendment.
- 2. All other provisions of the Agreement, dated November 17, 2000 shall remain in full force and effect.
- 3. The Parties agree that either or both of the Parties is authorized to submit this Amendment to the respective state regulatory authorities for approval subject to Section 252(e) of the Federal Telecommunications Act of 1996.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Parties hereto have caused this Amendment to be executed by their respective duly authorized representatives on the date indicated below.

BellSoutl	h Telecommunications, Inc.	DSLnet Communications, LLC	
Ву:О	original Signature on File	By: Original Signature on File	
Name:	C. W. Boltz	Name: Wendy Bluemling	
Title:	Managing Director	Title: <u>AVP, Regulatory Affairs</u>	
Date:	3/8/01	Date: 3/1/01	

## **EXHIBIT A**

		AND OTHER S	ERVICES							
					R	ATES BY STA	ATE .			
DESCRIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	SC	TN
NIDs			†	<u> </u>			0			1
NID to NID Cross Connect, 2-Wire or 4-Wire, NRC	UNDC2	\$11.63	\$6.15	NA	\$11.79	\$11.72	NA	\$11.68	NA	NA
NID to NID Cross Connect, 2-Wire or 4-Wire, NRC	UNDC4	\$11.63	\$6.15	NA	\$11.79	\$11.72	NA	\$11.68	NA	NA
NID, 1-2 lines, per month	UND12	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC - 1st	UND12	TBD	\$94.50	TBD	\$94.56	\$93.90	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
NRC - Add'I	UND12	TBD	\$57.22	TBD	\$57.28	\$56.67	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UND12	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	UND12	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	NA	\$3.50	\$3.50	NA	\$3.50	NA	TBD
NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD
NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD
NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA NA	NA	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
NID, 1-6 lines, per month	UND16	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA	NA.	NA.	NA NA	NA NA
NRC - 1st	UND16	TBD	\$136.75	TBD	\$136.91	\$135.29	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
NRC - Add'l	UND16	TBD	\$99.47	TBD	\$99.63	\$98.07	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UND16	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	UND16	TBD	NA NA	TBD	NA NA	NA NA	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	NA NA	\$3.50	\$3.50	NA.	\$3.50	NA NA	TBD
NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA NA	NA	NA	NA NA	NA	NA NA	TBD
NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMAN	NA NA	\$21.56	NA NA	\$29.24	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	TBD
NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR  NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA NA	\$3.84	NA NA	\$3.94	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	TBD
NRC - Service Order Submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect  NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	TBD	\$21.56	TBD	δ3.94 NA	NA NA	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	TBD	\$21.56 NA	TBD	NA NA	NA NA	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add 1	SOMAN	TBD	\$3.84	TBD	NA NA	NA NA	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOIVIAIN	ושו	φ3.04	עסו	INA	INA	עפו	IDD	טפו	IDU
Name a company Change a contamon transfer factors additions about a change (4)	_	ФE 00	NIA	NA	NIA	NIA	ФE 00	NIA	NIA	NA
Nonrecurring Charge - customer transfer, feature additions, changes (1)   LOOP, EXCLUDING NID	_	\$5.00	NA	INA	NA	NA	\$5.00	NA	NA	NA NA
		NA	NA	NA	\$18.20	NIA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-Wire Analog VG Loop (Standard), per month   NRC - 1st	_	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA		NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
NRC - 1st			NA NA	NA NA	\$86.08	NA NA	NA NA		NA NA	NA NA
		NA			\$58.57			NA		
2-Wire Analog VG Loop (Customized), per month		NA	NA	NA	\$21.41	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA NA
NRC - 1st		NA	NA	NA	\$236.75	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC - Add'l		NA	NA	NA	\$177.10	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA NA
4-Wire Analog VG Loop (Standard), per month		NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$26.38	NA	NA	NA NA	NA	NA NA
NRC - 1st		NA	NA	NA	\$457.14	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA NA
NRC - Add'l		NA	NA	NA	\$348.83	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA NA
2-Wire ISDN Digital Grade Loop (Standard), per month		NA	NA	NA	\$29.65	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC - 1st		NA	NA	NA	\$541.28	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC - Add'l		NA	NA	NA	\$431.61	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-Wire ADSL Loop (Standard), per month		NA	NA	NA	\$10.63	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC - 1st		NA	NA	NA	\$713.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA NA
NRC - Add'l		NA	NA	NA	\$609.44	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-Wire HDSL Loop (Standard), per month		NA	NA	NA	\$7.40	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC - 1st		NA	NA	NA	\$713.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC - Add'l		NA	NA	NA	\$609.44	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
4-Wire HDSL Loop (Standard), per month		NA	NA	NA	\$9.70	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC - 1st		NA	NA	NA	\$748.93	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC - Add'I		NA	NA	NA	\$646.17	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
LOOP, INCLUDING NID										

	1	AND OTHER SI	ERVICES			1				
2-Wire Analog VG Loop-SL1										
RC - Statewide, per month	UEAL2	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$15.88	NA	NA
RC - Zone 1, per month (Note 2)	UEAL2	\$15.24	\$13.75	\$14.21	\$14.79	\$14.96	\$15.58	TBD	\$18.48	\$15.92
RC - Zone 2, per month (Note 2)	UEAL2	\$24.75	\$20.13	\$16.41	\$27.68	\$25.69	\$20.65	TBD	\$27.87	\$20.79
RC - Zone 3, per month (Note 2)	UEAL2	\$44.85	\$44.40	\$26.08	\$47.78	\$52.47	\$29.51	TBD	\$36.91	\$27.18
RC - Zone 4, per month (Note 2)	UEAL2	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$38.94	NA	NA	NA
NRC - 1st	UEAL2	\$59.03	\$83.20	\$42.54	\$86.08	\$40.69	\$59.25	\$57.99	\$70.44	\$78.93
NRC - Add'l	UEAL2	\$43.14	\$35.12	\$31.33	\$58.57	\$29.96	\$43.67	\$42.37	\$44.05	\$50.98
NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UEAL2	\$15.21	\$55.97	NA	NA	\$11.48	\$16.35	NA	NA	NA
NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	UEAL2	\$3.22	\$10.35	NA	NA	\$3.36	\$4.06	NA	NA	NA
NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD
NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$26.94	\$44.22	NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA	\$8.42	NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	\$12.76	\$13.55	NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	\$17.77	NA	NA	NA	\$11.41	\$16.06	NA	NA	NA
NRC - Loop Make-Up	UEANM	TBD	TBD	TBD						
2-Wire Analog VG Loop-SL2 w/loop or ground start signaling										
RC - Statewide, per month	UEAL2	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.50	NA	NA
RC - Zone 1, per month (Note 2)	UEAL2	\$17.95	\$18.48	\$16.84	\$17.27	\$17.65	\$18.35	TBD	\$21.57	\$15.92
RC - Zone 2, per month (Note 2)	UEAL2	\$29.16	\$22.43	\$19.45	\$32.32	\$30.32	\$24.33	TBD	\$32.53	\$20.79
RC - Zone 3, per month (Note 2)	UEAL2	\$52.84	\$27.87	\$30.92	\$55.78	\$61.93	\$34.77	TBD	\$43.08	\$27.18
RC - Zone 4, per month (Note 2)	UEAL2	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$45.88	NA	NA	NA
NRC - 1st	UEAL2	\$145.46	\$218.96	\$104.17	\$236.75	\$99.69	\$144.01	\$142.97	\$178.12	\$192.97
NRC - Add'l	UEAL2	\$108.40	\$136.44	\$78.10	\$177.10	\$74.73	\$107.70	\$106.56	\$128.80	\$140.72
NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UEAL2	\$40.31	\$113.41	NA	NA	\$28.73	\$40.98	NA	NA NA	NA NA
NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	UEAL2	\$26.01	\$20.58	NA.	NA.	\$18.87	\$26.95	NA	NA	NA NA
NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD
NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA NA	\$21.56	NA.	\$29.24	NA NA	NA.	NA NA	NA.	\$19.99
NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA NA	\$3.84	NA NA	\$3.94	NA NA	NA NA	NA	NA	TBD
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA NA	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$26.94	\$44.42	NA NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA NA	\$8.42	NA.	\$8.06	\$11.34	\$12.76	\$13.55	NA NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	\$17.77	NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$11.41	\$26.95	NA NA	NA	NA NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Order Coordination - Time Specific (per LSR)	OCOSL	\$45.99	\$36.18	\$34.22	\$36.18	\$32.77	\$45.27	\$45.34	\$45.43	\$55.00
2-Wire Analog VG Loop-SL2 w/ reverse battery signaling	COOOL	ψ-τυ.σσ	ψου. 10	Ψυ-7.ΔΔ	ψ50.10	Ψ02.11	ψτυ.Δ1	ψτυ.υτ	ψτυ.τυ	ψοσ.σσ
RC - Statewide, per month	UEAR2	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.50	NA	NA
RC - Zone 1, per month (Note 2)	UEAR2	\$17.95	\$18.48	\$16.84	\$17.27	\$17.65	\$18.35	TBD	\$21.57	\$15.92
RC - Zone 2, per month (Note 2)	UEAR2	\$29.16	\$22.43	\$19.45	\$32.32	\$30.32	\$24.33	TBD	\$32.53	\$20.79
RC - Zone 3, per month (Note 2)	UEAR2	\$52.84	\$27.87	\$30.92	\$55.78	\$61.93	\$34.77	TBD	\$43.08	\$27.18
RC - Zone 4, per month (Note 2)	UEAR2	952.64 NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$45.88	NA	NA	NA
NRC - 1st	UEAR2	\$145.46	\$218.96	\$104.17	\$236.75	\$99.69	\$144.01	\$142.97	\$178.12	\$192.97
NRC - Add'l	UEAR2	\$108.40	\$136.44	\$78.10	\$177.10	\$74.73	\$107.70	\$142.97	\$176.12	\$140.72
NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UEAR2	\$40.31	\$130.44	NA	NA	\$28.73	\$40.98	NA	NA	NA
NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UEAR2	\$26.01	\$20.58	NA NA	NA NA	\$18.87	\$26.95	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR  NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	\$3.50 NA	\$2.75	\$3.50 NA	\$3.50 NA	\$3.50 NA	\$3.50 NA	\$3.50 NA	\$3.50 NA	\$3.50 TBD
NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect  NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA NA	\$0.42	NA NA	\$29.24	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$19.99
NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR  NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA NA	\$3.84	NA NA	\$3.94	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$19.99 TBD
7,1										
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA NA	\$18.94	NA NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$26.94	\$44.42	NA NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA NA	\$8.42	NA NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	\$12.76	\$13.55	NA NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	\$17.77	NA COO.40	NA COA CO	NA Too 40	\$11.41	\$26.95	NA Out-out	NA 045.40	NA 055.00
NRC - Incremental Charge - Order Coordination - Time Specific (per LSR)	OCOCL	\$45.99	\$36.18	\$34.22	\$36.18	\$32.77	\$45.27	\$45.34	\$45.43	\$55.00
4-Wire Analog VG Loop										

			AND OTHER SI	ERVICES								
	RC - Statewide, per month	UEAL4	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$27.49	NA	NA	
	RC - Zone 1, per month (Note 2)	UEAL4	\$24.01	\$24.26	\$22.26	\$20.92	\$24.36	\$22.38	TBD	\$29.47	\$15.92	
	RC - Zone 2, per month (Note 2)	UEAL4	\$39.00	\$35.51	\$25.70	\$39.14	\$41.85	\$29.67	TBD	\$44.44	\$20.79	
	RC - Zone 3, per month (Note 2)	UEAL4	\$70.67	\$78.35	\$40.85	\$67.56	\$85.47	\$42.40	TBD	\$58.85	\$27.18	
	RC - Zone 4, per month (Note 2)	UEAL4	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$55.96	NA	NA	NA	
	NRC - 1st	UEAL4	\$293.70	\$141.00	\$206.95	\$457.14	\$198.10	\$289.06	\$288.47	\$383.39	\$58.50	
	NRC - Add'l	UEAL4	\$241.76	\$43.00	\$170.57	\$348.83	\$163.26	\$238.19	\$237.45	\$286.77	\$31.00	
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UEAL4	\$108.96	\$122.15	NA	NA	\$74.27	\$108.14	NA	NA	NA	
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	UEAL4	\$57.01	\$27.42	NA	NA	\$39.44	\$57.28	NA	NA	NA	
	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	
	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99	
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$26.94	\$44.06	NA	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA	\$8.42	NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	\$12.76	\$13.55	NA	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	\$17.77	NA	NA	NA	\$11.41	\$16.06	NA	NA	NA	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Order Coordination - Time Specific (per LSR)	OCOSL	\$45.99	\$36.18	\$34.22	\$36.18	\$32.77	\$45.27	\$45.34	\$45.43	\$55.00	
2-1	Wire ISDN Digital Grade Loop											
	RC - Statewide, per month	U1L2X	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$24.98	NA	NA	
	RC - Zone 1, per month (Note 2)	U1L2X	\$23.23	\$32.34	\$21.89	\$23.66	\$21.15	\$21.86	TBD	\$26.68	\$15.92	
	RC - Zone 2, per month (Note 2)	U1L2X	\$37.74	\$47.35	\$25.27	\$44.28	\$36.22	\$28.97	TBD	\$40.24	\$20.79	
	RC - Zone 3, per month (Note 2)	U1L2X	\$68.38	\$104.47	\$40.17	\$76.42	\$74.19	\$41.40	TBD	\$53.29	\$27.18	
H	RC - Zone 4, per month (Note 2)	U1L2X	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$54.64	NA	NA	NA	
	NRC - 1st	U1L2X	\$331.85	\$306.00	\$233.38	\$541.28	\$223.27	\$326.38	\$325.91	\$423.04	\$58.50	
	NRC - Add'l	U1L2X	\$255.87	\$283.00	\$180.35	\$431.61	\$172.63	\$252.00	\$251.31	\$301.75	\$31.00	
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	U1L2X	\$108.95	\$111.10	NA	NA	\$74.27	\$108.14	NA	NA	NA	
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	U1L2X	\$57.01	\$18.28	NA	NA	\$39.44	\$57.27	NA	NA	NA	
	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	
	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99	
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$26.94	\$44.42	NA	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA	\$8.42	NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	\$12.76	\$13.55	NA	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	\$17.77	NA	NA	NA	\$11.41	\$16.06	NA	NA	NA	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Order Coordination - Time Specific (per LSR)	OCOSL	\$45.99	\$36.18	\$34.22	\$36.18	\$32.77	\$45.27	\$45.34	\$45.43	\$55.00	
2-1	Wire Universal Digital Carrier (UDC), statewide, per month	UDC2X	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$24.98	NA	NA	
ΗĒ	Zone 1, per month	UDC2X	\$23.23	\$32.34	\$21.89	\$23.66	\$21.15	\$21.86	TBD	\$26.68	\$15.92	
H	Zone 2, per month	UDC2X	\$37.74	\$47.35	\$25.27	\$44.28	\$36.22	\$28.97	TBD	\$40.24	\$20.79	
+	Zone 3, per month	UDC2X	\$68.38	\$104.47	\$40.17	\$76.42	\$74.19	\$41.40	TBD	\$53.29	\$27.18	
	Zone 4, per month	UDC2X	NA	NA	NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$54.64	NA NA	NA	NA NA	
+	NRC - 1st	UDC2X	\$331.85	\$306.00	\$233.38	\$541.28	\$223.27	\$326.38	\$325.91	\$423.04	\$58.50	
+	NRC - Add'l	UDC2X	\$255.87	\$283.00	\$180.35	\$431.61	\$172.63	\$252.00	\$251.31	\$301.75	\$31.00	
++-	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UDC2X	\$108.95	\$111.10	NA	NA NA	\$74.27	\$108.14	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	
++-	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	UDC2X	\$57.01	\$18.28	NA NA	NA NA	\$39.44	\$57.27	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	
++-	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	
++-	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD	
++-	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA NA	\$21.56	NA NA	\$29.24	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$19.99	
++-	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA NA	\$3.94	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	TBD	
++-	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$26.94	\$44.42	NA NA	
$+\!\!+\!\!\!-$	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA NA	\$8.42	NA NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	\$12.76	\$13.55	NA NA	
++-	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add 1	SOMAN	\$17.77	NA NA	Φ0.42 NA	NA NA	\$11.41	\$16.06	NA	NA	NA NA	
$+\!\!+\!\!\!-$	NRC - Incremental Charge - Mandal Service Order - Disconnect  NRC - Incremental Charge - Order Coordination - Time Specific (per LSR)	OCOSL	\$45.99	\$36.18	\$34.22	\$36.18	\$32.77	\$45.27	\$45.34	\$45.43	\$55.00	
++-	The installation of the control of t	UUUUL	ψ+3.33	ψου. 10	ψυ+.∠∠	ψου.10	ψυΖ.ΓΙ	ψ+3.∠1	ψ+3.34	ψ+3.43	ψυυ.υυ	
2 1	Wire ADSL Compatible Loop incl Man Svc Inquiry & Fac Reservation	1	1		<del> </del>			+			+	
H		UAL2X	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$14.60	NA	NA	
Ш	RC - Statewide, per month	UALZX	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	\$14.00	INA	INA	

			AND OTHER SE	RVICES							
	RC - Zone 1, per month (Note 2)	UAL2X	\$12.09	\$12.78	\$11.23	\$8.79	\$11.90	\$10.87	TBD	\$17.10	\$15.93
	RC - Zone 2, per month (Note 2)	UAL2X	\$19.64	\$18.72	\$12.97	\$16.46	\$20.43	\$14.40	TBD	\$25.79	\$20.05
	RC - Zone 3, per month (Note 2)	UAL2X	\$35.59	\$41.29	\$20.62	\$28.40	\$41.73	\$20.58	TBD	\$34.15	\$28.74
	RC - Zone 4, per month (Note 2)	UAL2X	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$27.16	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 1st	UAL2X	\$514.21	\$113.85	\$359.73	\$713.50	\$343.13	\$504.82	\$504.90	\$600.61	\$640.79
	NRC - Add'l	UAL2X	\$464.58	\$99.61	\$325.15	\$609.44	\$310.03	\$456.24	\$456.17	\$507.33	\$541.94
H	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UAL2X	\$106.65	\$154.23	NA	NA	\$72.54	\$105.86	NA	NA	NA
H	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	UAL2X	\$56.98	\$35.23	NA	NA	\$39.42	\$57.25	\$26.94	NA	NA
	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$12.76	\$44.42	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA	\$8.42	NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	NA	\$13.55	NA
H	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	\$17.77	NA.	NA NA	NA NA	\$11.41	\$16.06	NA	NA	NA NA
H	NRC - Incremental Charge - Order Coordination - Time Specific (per LSR)	OCOSL	\$45.99	\$36.18	\$34.22	\$36.18	\$32.77	\$45.27	\$45.34	\$45.43	\$55.00
2-	Wire ADSL Compatible Loop without Man Svc Inquiry & Fac Reservation	00002	<b>\$10.00</b>	φσσιισ	ψο	ψουο	ψ02	ψ.σ. <u>z</u> .	Ψ10.01	ψ 10.10	<b>\$55.55</b>
	C - Statewide, per month	UAL2W	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$14.60	NA	NA
111.	Zone 1, per month	UAL2W	\$12.09	\$12.78	\$11.23	\$8.79	\$11.90	\$10.87	TBD	\$17.10	\$15.93
	Zone 2, per month	UAL2W	\$19.64	\$18.72	\$12.97	\$16.46	\$20.43	\$14.40	TBD	\$25.79	\$20.05
H	Zone 3, per month	UAL2W	\$35.59	\$41.29	\$20.62	\$28.40	\$41.73	\$20.58	TBD	\$34.15	\$28.74
	Zone 4, per month	UAL2W	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$27.16	NA NA	NA	NA
HH	NRC - 1st	UAL2W	\$375.21	\$258.86	\$220.73	\$260.95	\$255.34	\$365.82	\$365.90	\$461.60	\$501.79
HH	NRC - Add'l	UAL2W	\$325.58	\$175.48	\$186.15	\$176.21	\$170.72	\$317.24	\$317.17	\$368.33	\$402.94
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UAL2W	\$106.65	\$108.29	NA NA	\$112.86	\$112.32	\$105.86	NA NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	UAL2W	\$56.98	\$15.46	NA NA	\$15.88	\$15.81	\$57.25	\$26.94	NA	NA NA
HH	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
++-	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA.	\$21.56	NA.	\$29.24	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA	\$19.99
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA.	\$3.84	NA.	\$3.94	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA	TBD
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA	\$18.94	NA NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$12.76	\$44.42	NA NA
H	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA NA	\$8.42	NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	NA NA	\$13.55	NA NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	\$17.77	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$11.41	\$16.06	NA NA	NA	NA NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Order Coordination - Time Specific (per LSR)	OCOSL	\$45.99	\$36.18	\$34.22	\$36.18	\$32.77	\$45.27	\$45.34	\$45.43	\$55.00
2-	Wire HDSL Compatible Loop, incl Man Svc Inquiry & Fac Reserv	00002	ψ.ο.οο	φσσιισ	ψο	ψουο	ψ02	ψ.σ. <u>z</u> .	Ψ10.01	ψ10.10	<b>\$66.66</b>
H-	RC - Statewide, per month	UHL2X	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$11.98	NA	NA
++	RC - Zone 1, per month (Note 2)	UHL2X	\$9.41	\$9.80	\$7.88	\$6.29	\$8.97	\$8.50	TBD	\$12.21	\$11.62
++	RC - Zone 2, per month (Note 2)	UHL2X	\$15.29	\$14.35	\$9.09	\$11.78	\$15.41	\$11.26	TBD	\$18.41	\$14.62
H +	RC - Zone 3, per month (Note 2)	UHL2X	\$27.70	\$31.65	\$14.46	\$20.33	\$31.48	\$16.10	TBD	\$24.39	\$20.96
H +	RC - Zone 4, per month (Note 2)	UHL2X	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$21.25	NA NA	NA	NA
HH	NRC - 1st	UHL2X	\$514.21	\$113.85	\$359.73	\$713.50	\$343.13	\$504.82	\$504.90	\$600.61	\$640.79
++	NRC - Add'l	UHL2X	\$464.58	\$99.61	\$325.15	\$609.44	\$310.03	\$456.24	\$456.17	\$507.33	\$541.94
H	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UHL2X	\$106.65	\$154.23	NA	NA	\$72.54	\$105.86	Ψ430.17 NA	NA	NA
H	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	UHL2X	\$56.98	\$35.23	NA NA	NA NA	\$39.42	\$57.25	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
H	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
++	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD
++	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA NA	\$21.56	NA NA	\$29.24	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$19.99
HH	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA NA	\$3.84	NA NA	\$3.94	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	TBD
H	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA	\$18.94	φ3.94 NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$26.94	\$44.06	NA NA
H	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA	\$8.42	NA NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	\$12.76	\$13.55	NA NA
++	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	\$17.77	NA	NA	NA NA	\$11.41	\$16.06	NA	NA	NA NA
H	NRC - Incremental Charge - Order Coordination - Time Specific (per LSR)	OCOSL	\$45.99	\$36.18	\$34.22	\$36.18	\$32.77	\$45.27	\$45.34	\$45.43	\$55.00
1	Wire HDSL Compatible Loop, without Man Svc Inquiry & Fac Reserv	00001	ψ-0.00	ψ50.10	ΨΟΤ.ΖΖ	ψου. το	Ψ02.77	Ψ-10.21	ψ-υ.υ-	ψτυ.τυ	ψ00.00
-	atewide, per month	UHL2W	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$11.98	NA	NA
	Zone 1, per month	UHL2W	\$9.41	\$9.80	\$7.88	\$6.29	\$8.97	\$8.50	TBD	\$12.21	\$11.62
++	Zone 2, per month	UHL2W	\$15.29	\$14.35	\$9.09	\$11.78	\$15.41	\$11.26	TBD	\$18.41	\$14.62
	1 1, For more:	○ <u>_</u> _ • • •	Ψ.J. <u>L</u> U	Ψ. 1.00	Ψ0.00	Ψ Ο	¥ . J . 1 .	Ψ	ני	¥.5.11	ψ·

			AND OTHER SE	RVICES							
	Zone 3, per month	UHL2W	\$27.70	\$31.65	\$14.48	\$20.33	\$31.48	\$16.10	TBD	\$24.39	\$20.96
	Zone 4, per month	UHL2W	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$21.25	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 1st	UHL2W	\$375.21	\$276.19	\$220.73	\$278.28	\$272.64	\$365.82	\$365.90	\$461.60	\$501.79
	NRC - Add'l	UHL2W	\$325.58	\$192.81	\$186.15	\$193.54	\$188.02	\$317.24	\$317.17	\$368.33	\$402.94
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UHL2W	\$106.65	\$108.29	NA	\$112.86	\$112.32	\$105.86	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	UHL2W	\$56.98	\$15.46	NA	\$15.88	\$15.81	\$57.25	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$26.94	\$44.06	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA	\$8.42	NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	\$12.76	\$13.55	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	\$17.77	NA	NA	NA	\$11.41	\$16.06	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Order Coordination - Time Specific (per LSR)	OCOSL	\$45.99	\$36.18	\$34.22	\$36.18	\$32.77	\$45.27	\$45.34	\$45.43	\$55.00
4-1	Wire HDSL Compatible Loop, incl Man Svc Inquiry & Fac Reserv										
Ш	RC - Statewide, per month	UHL4X	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$13.97	NA	\$17.91
Ш	RC - Zone 1, per month (Note 2)	UHL4X	\$11.52	\$14.75	\$10.39	\$7.68	\$12.97	\$10.36	TBD	\$16.21	\$15.46
	RC - Zone 2, per month (Note 2)	UHL4X	\$18.71	\$21.59	\$12.00	\$14.38	\$21.76	\$13.73	TBD	\$24.45	\$19.46
H	RC - Zone 3, per month (Note 2)	UHL4X	\$33.90	\$47.64	\$19.07	\$24.82	\$44.44	\$19.62	TBD	\$32.38	\$27.88
Ш	RC - Zone 4, per month (Note 2)	UHL4X	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$25.90	NA	NA	NA
H	NRC - 1st	UHL4X	\$541.13	\$116.91	\$378.86	\$748.93	\$361.45	\$531.21	\$531.35	\$625.11	\$666.70
H	NRC - Add'l	UHL4X	\$491.50	\$101.71	\$344.28	\$646.17	\$328.35	\$482.63	\$482.62	\$532.78	\$568.86
H	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UHL4X	\$106.65	\$161.19	NA	NA	\$72.54	\$105.86	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	UHL4X	\$56.98	\$26.10	NA	NA	\$39.42	\$57.25	NA	NA	NA
$\vdash$	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
oxdot	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD
Щ.	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
Щ.	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD
Щ.	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$26.94	\$44.06	NA
$\Box$	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA	\$8.42	NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	\$12.76	\$13.55	NA
Щ.	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	\$17.77	NA	NA	NA	\$11.41	\$16.06	NA	NA	NA
Щ.	NRC - Incremental Charge - Order Coordination - Time Specific (per LSR)	OCOSL	\$45.99	\$36.18	\$34.22	\$36.18	\$32.77	\$45.27	\$45.34	\$45.43	\$55.00
	Wire HDSL Compatible Loop, without Man Svc Inquiry & Fac Res				<u> </u>				***		0.5
Sta	atewide, per month	UHL4W	NA Out 50	NA 01175	NA	NA	NA ************************************	NA	\$13.97	NA	\$17.91
$\vdash \vdash$	Zone 1, per month	UHL4W	\$11.52	\$14.75	\$10.39	\$7.68	\$12.97	\$10.36	TBD	\$16.21	\$15.46
$\vdash \vdash$	Zone 2, per month	UHL4W	\$18.71	\$21.59	\$12.00	\$14.38	\$21.76	\$13.73	TBD	\$24.45	\$19.46
$+\!\!\!+\!\!\!\!+$	Zone 3, per month	UHL4W	\$33.90	\$47.64	\$19.07	\$24.82	\$44.44	\$19.62	TBD	\$32.38	\$27.88
++	Zone 4, per month	UHL4W	NA O 100 10	NA ************************************	NA ************************************	NA Acro To	NA	\$25.90	NA ************************************	NA O 100 11	NA 0507.70
H -	NRC - 1st	UHL4W	\$402.13	\$333.40	\$239.86	\$276.76	\$329.76	\$392.21	\$392.35	\$486.11	\$527.70
Ш.	NRC - Add'l	UHL4W	\$352.50	\$250.01	\$205.28	\$192.02	\$245.15	\$343.63	\$343.62	\$393.78	\$429.86
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UHL4W	\$106.6E	\$114.30	NA NA	\$122.17	\$124.19	\$40E 96	NA NA	NA NA	NA
++	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st  NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l		\$106.65		NA NA			\$105.86	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
$\vdash\vdash$	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add1  NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	UHL4W SOMEC	\$56.98 \$3.50	\$19.58 \$2.75	\$3.50	\$20.64 \$3.50	\$20.98 \$3.50	\$57.25 \$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
++											\$3.50 TBD
$\vdash \vdash$	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA NA	\$0.42	NA NA	NA COO O4	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	
$\dashv \vdash$	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA NA	\$21.56	NA NA	\$29.24	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$19.99
HH	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA for or	\$3.84	NA C10.01	\$3.94	NA ©40.44	NA COL EO	NA Coo.o.4	NA C14.00	TBD
HH	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$26.94	\$44.06	NA
Ш.	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA	\$8.42	NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	\$12.76	\$13.55	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	\$17.77	NA	NA	NA	\$11.41	\$16.06	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Order Coordination - Time Specific (per LSR)	OCOSL	\$45.99	\$36.18	\$34.22	\$36.18	\$32.77	\$45.27	\$45.34	\$45.43	\$55.00

14.1	Vire DS1 Digital Loop		AND OTHER SE	RVICES	l	l		l	l		ı
4-1	RC - Statewide, per month	USLXX	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$62.78	NA	NA
++-	RC - Statewide, per month (Note 2)	USLXX	\$51.74	\$64.69	\$55.53	\$50.26	\$56.32	\$50.99	\$62.78 TBD	\$59.61	\$57.73
HH	NO - Zone 1, per month (Note 2)	USLAA	φοι./4	φ04.09	φυυ.53	φου.∠6	φυυ.32	φου.99	עמו	1 d.ec¢	φυ1.10
	DC Zana 2 nor month (Note 2)	HOLVV	<b>#04.05</b>	004.74	00440	<b>#</b> 04.00	<b>#00.70</b>	<b>007.50</b>	TDD	<b>#00.00</b>	<b>075.40</b>
HH	RC - Zone 2, per month (Note 2)	USLXX	\$84.05	\$94.71	\$64.13	\$94.06	\$96.73	\$67.58	TBD	\$89.90	\$75.40
HH	RC - Zone 3, per month (Note 2)	USLXX	\$152.29	\$208.93	\$101.93	\$162.34	\$197.57	\$96.58	TBD	\$119.06	\$98.59
$\mathbf{H}$	RC - Zone 4, per month (Note 2)	USLXX	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$127.47	NA	NA	NA
$\mathbf{H}$	NRC - 1st	USLXX	\$610.13	\$540.00	\$429.98	\$849.80	\$410.38	\$599.09	\$714.84	\$715.77	\$313.08
$\Box$	NRC - Add'l	USLXX	\$380.26	\$465.00	\$268.18	\$523.27	\$255.48	\$373.90	\$421.47	\$421.50	\$219.72
ш	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	USLXX	\$134.77	\$82.85	NA	NA	\$92.35	\$133.53	NA	NA	\$96.86
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	USLXX	\$55.97	\$21.69	NA	NA	\$38.44	\$56.25	NA	NA	\$40.45
	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$26.94	\$43.77	NA
ШΠ	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA	\$8.42	NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	\$12.76	\$13.55	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	\$17.77	NA	NA	NA	\$11.41	\$16.06	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Order Coordination - Time Specific (per LSR)	OCOSL	\$49.18	\$36.18	\$34.52	\$36.18	\$33.05	\$48.17	\$45.34	\$48.47	\$55.00
4-1	Vire 56 Kbps Dig Grade Loop	00001	ψ+3.10	ψου. το	ψ07.02	ψου. το	ψ00.00	ψ-τυ.17	ψτυ.υτ	ψτυ.τι	ψ00.00
H	RC - Statewide, per month	UDL56	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$32.67	NA	\$42.23
HH	RC - Zone 1, per month (Note 2)	UDL56	\$27.33	\$39.08	\$25.75	\$35.92	\$27.50	\$25.61	TBD	\$34.26	\$36.45
++-	RC - Zone 2, per month (Note 2)	UDL56	\$44.40	\$57.21	\$25.75	\$40.32	\$47.24	\$33.94	TBD	\$54.26 \$51.67	\$45.87
++-	RC - Zone 3, per month (Note 2)	UDL56	\$80.45	\$126.22	\$47.27	\$37.90			TBD	\$68.43	\$65.75
++-	RC - Zone 4, per month (Note 2)	UDL56	\$80.45 NA	\$126.22 NA	\$47.27 NA	\$37.90 NA	\$96.48 NA	\$48.51	NA NA		\$65.75 NA
++-	NRC - 1st	UDL56	\$498.05	\$654.72	\$348.55	\$258.62	\$333.28	\$64.02 \$489.00	\$489.04	NA \$602.73	\$643.00
$\vdash$											
HH	NRC - Add'l	UDL56	\$343.70	\$428.45	\$241.20	\$176.11	\$230.50	\$337.93	\$337.51	\$393.50	\$421.26
$\vdash$	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UDL56	\$129.62	\$122.15	NA	\$127.74	\$87.99	\$128.36	NA	\$44.06	NA NA
$\vdash$	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	UDL56	\$64.25	\$27.42	NA 10.50	\$27.90	\$44.24	\$64.35	NA O 50	\$13.55	NA Do 50
HH	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
$\Box$	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD
$\coprod$	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
Ш	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$26.94	NA	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA	\$8.42	NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	\$12.76	NA	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	\$17.77	NA	NA	NA	\$11.41	\$16.06	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Order Coordination - Time Specific (per LSR)	OCOSL	\$45.99	\$36.18	\$34.22	\$36.18	\$32.77	\$45.27	\$45.34	\$45.43	\$55.00
4-\	Vire 64 Kbps Dig Grade Loop										
	RC - Statewide, per month	UDL64	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$32.67	\$41.70	\$42.23
	RC - Zone 1, per month (Note 2)	UDL64	\$27.33	\$39.08	\$25.75	\$35.92	\$27.50	\$25.61	TBD	\$34.26	\$36.45
	RC - Zone 2, per month (Note 2)	UDL64	\$44.40	\$57.21	\$29.74	\$40.32	\$47.24	\$33.94	TBD	\$51.67	\$45.87
	RC - Zone 3, per month (Note 2)	UDL64	\$80.45	\$126.22	\$47.27	\$37.90	\$96.48	\$48.51	TBD	\$68.43	\$65.75
П	RC - Zone 4, per month (Note 2)	UDL64	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$64.02	NA	NA	NA
$\Box$	NRC - 1st	UDL64	\$498.05	\$654.72	\$348.55	\$258.62	\$333.28	\$489.00	\$489.04	\$602.73	\$643.00
	NRC - Add'l	UDL64	\$343.70	\$428.45	\$241.20	\$176.11	\$230.50	\$337.93	\$337.51	\$393.50	\$421.26
HH			ŢŢ. <b>3</b> 0	ŢOO	Ţ_: <b></b> 0	Ţ <b>.</b>	+==0.00	+==00	+	<b>+</b>	<del>•</del>
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UDL64	\$129.62	\$122.15	NA	\$127.74	\$87.99	\$128.36	NA	\$44.06	NA
HH	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UDL64	\$64.25	\$27.42	NA NA	\$27.74	\$44.24	\$64.35	NA NA	\$13.55	NA NA
HH	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$27.42	\$3.50	\$27.90	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
	INKO - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSK	SOMEC	<b>⊅</b> 3.5U	\$2.75	ֆპ.5∪	ֆპ.5∪	<b>⊅</b> 3.5U	ֆპ.5∪	ֆპ.5∪	ֆპ.5∪	<b></b> და.50

			AND OTHER SE	ERVICES							
	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$26.94	NA	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA	\$8.42	NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	\$12.76	NA	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	\$17.77	NA	NA	NA	\$11.41	\$16.06	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Order Coordination - Time Specific (per LSR)	OCOSL	\$45.99	\$36.18	\$34.22	\$36.18	\$32.77	\$45.27	\$45.34	\$45.43	\$55.00
2-	Wire Unb Copper Loop/Short(< or = 18kft),incl Man SI & Fac Res*										
	RC - Statewide, per month	UCLPB	\$15.11	NA	\$13.97	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$20.81	NA
	RC - Zone 1, per month (Note 2)	UCLPB	TBD	\$18.60	\$19.80	\$14.94	\$16.34	\$16.85	\$12.27	\$18.90	\$19.85
	RC - Zone 2, per month (Note 2)	UCLPB	TBD	\$27.23	\$22.86	\$15.15	\$17.99	\$22.34	\$20.63	\$28.50	\$24.98
	RC - Zone 3, per month (Note 2)	UCLPB	TBD	\$60.07	\$36.34	\$15.73	\$18.83	\$31.92	\$23.88	\$37.75	\$35.81
	RC - Zone 4, per month (Note 2)	UCLPB	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$42.13	NA	NA	NA
H	NRC - 1st	UCLPB	\$514.21	\$389.84	\$395.16	\$391.93	\$386.13	\$504.82	\$450.00	\$600.61	\$270.01
H	NRC - Add'l	UCLPB	\$464.58	\$251.26	\$217.39	\$251.98	\$246.38	\$456.24	\$390.00	\$507.33	\$234.63
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UCLPB	TBD	\$154.23	\$142.27	\$160.06	\$159.29	\$105.86	NA	NA	\$74.54
H	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	UCLPB	TBD	\$35.23	\$37.86	\$36.20	\$36.02	\$57.25	NA	NA	\$39.14
H	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
H +	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\vdash$	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA.	\$21.56	NA.	\$29.24	NA.	NA.	NA NA	NA.	\$19.99
++	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA NA	\$3.84	NA NA	\$3.94	NA	NA	NA NA	NA	NA
++-	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$47.00	NA	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$26.94	\$47.00	NA NA
H	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$21.00	NA	\$8.42	NA NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	\$12.76	\$25.52	NA NA
++	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - 1st	SOMAN	\$17.77	NA NA	\$142.27	NA NA	\$11.41	\$16.06	NA	\$21.00	NA NA
++	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - Add'l	SOMAN	\$17.77	NA	\$37.86	NA NA	\$11.41	\$16.06	NA NA	\$21.00	NA NA
++	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Order Coordination - per loop	UCLMC	\$16.00	\$16.31	\$36.46	\$16.31	\$32.77	\$45.27	\$16.00	\$45.43	\$34.29
1	Wire Unb Copper Loop/Short (< or = 18kft), without Man SI & Fac Res	OCLIVIC	ψ10.00	ψ10.51	ψ50.40	ψ10.51	ψ32.77	Ψ43.21	Ψ10.00	ψ43.43	ψ34.29
	C - Statewide, per moth	UCLPW	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$20.81	NA
K	Z - Statewide, per month	UCLPW	TBD	\$18.60	\$11.90	\$14.94	\$16.34	\$16.85	\$12.27	\$18.90	\$19.85
++-	Zone 2, per month	UCLPW	TBD	\$27.23	\$13.74	\$15.15	\$17.99	\$22.34	\$20.63	\$28.50	\$24.98
++	Zone 3, per month	UCLPW	TBD	\$60.07	\$21.83	\$15.73	\$18.83	\$31.92	\$23.88	\$37.75	\$35.81
++-	Zone 4, per month	UCLPW	NA NA	NA	νA	NA	NA	\$42.13	\$23.00 NA	NA	NA
++-	NRC - 1st	UCLPW	\$375.21	\$257.00	\$154.13	\$259.09	\$253.48	\$365.82	\$311.00	\$461.61	\$131.01
++-	NRC - Add'l	UCLPW	\$325.58	\$173.62	\$139.75	\$259.09	\$168.86	\$317.24	\$251.00	\$368.33	\$95.63
HH	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UCLPW	\$325.56 TBD						\$251.00 NA	Ф300.33 NA	\$74.54
++-	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st  NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l		TBD	\$108.29	\$140.73	\$112.86	\$112.32	\$105.86		NA NA	
++-	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	UCLPW SOMEC	\$3.50	\$15.46 \$2.75	\$37.45 \$3.50	\$15.88	\$15.81 \$3.50	\$57.25 \$3.50	NA \$3.50	\$3.50	\$39.14 \$3.50
++	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR  NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC		\$2.75	\$3.50 NA	\$3.50 NA	\$3.50 NA	\$3.50 NA	\$3.50 NA	\$3.50 NA	\$3.50 NA
++	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect  NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA NA	\$0.42	NA NA	\$29.24	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$19.99
++	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR  NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect		NA NA		NA NA		NA NA	NA NA	NA NA		\$19.99 NA
++	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN SOMAN	\$47.00	\$3.84 NA	NA NA	\$3.94 NA	NA \$18.14	\$25.52	NA \$26.94	NA \$47.00	NA NA
++					NA NA	NA NA					NA NA
$+\!+$	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$21.00	NA NA			\$8.06	\$11.34	\$12.76	\$25.52	
++	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - 1st	SOMAN	\$17.77	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$11.41	\$16.06	NA NA	\$21.00	NA NA
#	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - Add'l	SOMAN	\$17.77	NA Cac 24	NA COC 40	NA ©10.24	\$11.41	\$16.06	NA ©10.00	\$21.00	NA C24.20
++	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Order Coordination - per loop	UCLMC	\$16.00	\$16.31	\$36.46	\$16.31	\$32.77	\$45.27	\$16.00	\$45.43	\$34.29
H	When the Comment and and Addition to the Comment		<b>.</b>								
H 2-	Wire Unb Copper Loop/Long (> 18kft), incl Man SI & Fac Res	1101.01	<b>#</b> 40.00	NIA.	044.04	NIA	NIA	NIA.	NIA	NIA	N/A
$+\!+$	RC - Statewide, per month	UCL2L	\$40.00	NA CAO 70	\$41.61	NA COO.40	NA **10.00	NA ©40.05	NA fron co	NA ©40.00	NA 010.05
++	RC - Zone 1, per month (Note 2)	UCL2L	TBD	\$48.79	\$19.80	\$36.19	\$43.92	\$16.85	\$38.66	\$18.90	\$19.85
Щ.	RC - Zone 2, per month (Note 2)	UCL2L	TBD	\$58.13	\$22.86	\$49.31	\$59.76	\$22.34	\$64.03	\$28.50	\$24.98
Ш.	RC - Zone 3, per month (Note 2)	UCL2L	TBD	\$71.17	\$36.34	\$80.78	\$104.74	\$31.92	\$73.89	\$37.75	\$35.81
++	RC - Zone 4, per month (Note 2)	UCL2L	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$42.13	NA	NA	NA
	NDO 44								0.455.55		
111	NRC - 1st	UCL2L	\$514.21	\$331.86	\$395.16	\$333.21	\$332.73	\$504.82	\$450.00	\$600.61	\$270.01

## BELLSOUTH/DSLnet RATES NETWORK ELEMENTS

			AND OTHER SE								
ШШ	NRC - Add'l	UCL2L	\$464.58	\$193.27	\$217.39	\$193.26	\$192.99	\$456.24	\$390.00	\$507.33	\$234.63
ШШ	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UCL2L	NA	\$154.23	\$142.27	\$160.06	\$159.29	\$105.86	NA	NA	\$74.54
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	UCL2L	NA	NA	\$37.86	\$36.20	\$36.02	\$57.25	NA	NA	\$39.14
	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
Hit	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$47.00	NA	\$18.94	\$47.00	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$26.94	\$47.00	NA
HHH	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$21.00	NA	\$8.42	NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	\$12.76	\$25.52	NA
HHH	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - 1st	SOMAN	\$17.77	NA	\$142.27	NA	\$11.41	\$16.06	NA	\$21.00	NA
HH	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - Add'L	SOMAN	\$17.77	NA NA	\$37.86	NA	\$11.41	\$16.06	NA	\$21.00	NA NA
+++	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Order Coordination - per loop	UCLMC	\$16.00	\$16.31	\$36.46	\$16.31	\$32.77	\$45.27	\$16.00	\$45.43	\$34.29
++++	1410 Indication charge Mariati Gradi Goordination per loop	COLINIC	Ψ10.00	Ψ10.01	φου. 10	Ψ10.01	ψ02.77	ψ10.27	Ψ10.00	ψ 10.10	ψο 1.20
2-V	Vire Unb Copper Loop/Long (> 18kft), without Man SI & Fac Res										
	- Statewide, per month	UCL2W	\$40.00	NA	\$37.00	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
HIT	Zone 1, per month	UCL2W	TBD	\$48.79	TBD	\$36.19	\$43.92	\$16.85	\$38.66	\$18.90	\$19.85
				<b>V</b> 1011 C		4000	¥	<b>V</b>	400.00	********	*******
	Zono 2 por month	UCL2W	TDD	¢50.42	TBD	\$49.31	<b>\$50.76</b>	\$22.34	\$64.03	\$28.50	\$24.98
+++	Zone 2, per month Zone 3, per month	UCL2W UCL2W	TBD TBD	\$58.13 \$71.17	TBD	\$49.31 \$80.78	\$59.76		\$64.03		\$24.98 \$35.81
HH	- 11			•			\$104.74	\$31.92	\$73.89	\$37.75	
+++	Zone 4, per month	UCL2W	NA 0075 04	NA ©100.01	NA C15440	NA COOC OZ	NA Topo on	\$42.13	NA COLL CO	NA ©404.04	NA ©101.01
+++	NRC - 1st	UCL2W	\$375.21	\$199.01	\$154.13	\$200.37	\$200.08	\$365.82	\$311.00	\$461.61	\$131.01
$\sqcup \sqcup \sqcup$	NRC - Add'l	UCL2W	\$325.58	\$115.63	\$139.75	\$115.63	\$115.46	\$317.24	\$251.00	\$368.33	\$95.63
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UCL2W	NA	\$108.29	TBD	\$112.86	\$112.32	\$105.86	NA	NA	\$74.54
ШШ	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	UCL2W	NA	\$15.46	TBD	\$15.88	\$15.81	\$57.25	NA	NA	\$39.14
ШШ	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$47.00	NA	TBD	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$26.94	\$47.00	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$21.00	NA	TBD	NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	\$12.76	\$25.52	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - 1st	SOMAN	\$17.77	NA	TBD	NA	\$11.41	\$16.06	NA	\$21.00	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - Add'L	SOMAN	\$17.77	NA	TBD	NA	\$11.41	\$16.06	NA	\$21.00	NA
Щ	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Order Coordination - per loop	UCLMC	\$16.00	\$16.31	\$36.46	\$16.31	\$32.77	\$45.27	\$16.00	\$45.43	\$34.29
				·						ψ40.40	ψ04.20
	Vire Unb Copper Loop/Short (< or = 18kft), incl Man SI & Fac Res				·						
Sta	tewide, per month*	UCL4S	TBD	NA	\$19.34	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Sta	tewide, per month*  Zone 1, per month	UCL4S	TBD	\$25.56	\$19.34 \$16.65	\$25.26	\$29.14	\$25.00	\$18.49	NA \$25.00	NA \$25.00
Sta	tewide, per month*  Zone 1, per month  Zone 2, per month	UCL4S UCL4S	TBD TBD	\$25.56 \$30.53	\$19.34 \$16.65 \$19.22	\$25.26 \$23.00	\$29.14 \$26.62	\$25.00 \$27.50	\$18.49 \$29.75	NA \$25.00 \$27.50	NA \$25.00 \$27.50
Sta	tewide, per month*  Zone 1, per month  Zone 2, per month  Zone 3, per month	UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S	TBD TBD TBD	\$25.56 \$30.53 \$32.24	\$19.34 \$16.65 \$19.22 \$30.55	\$25.26 \$23.00 \$19.08	\$29.14 \$26.62 \$28.75	\$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00	\$18.49 \$29.75 \$34.14	NA \$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00	NA \$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00
Sta	tewide, per month*  Zone 1, per month  Zone 2, per month  Zone 3, per month  Zone 4, per month	UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S	TBD TBD TBD NA	\$25.56 \$30.53 \$32.24 NA	\$19.34 \$16.65 \$19.22 \$30.55 NA	\$25.26 \$23.00 \$19.08 NA	\$29.14 \$26.62 \$28.75 NA	\$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 \$35.00	\$18.49 \$29.75 \$34.14 NA	NA \$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 NA	NA \$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 NA
Sta	tewide, per month*  Zone 1, per month  Zone 2, per month  Zone 3, per month  Zone 4, per month  NRC - 1st	UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S	TBD TBD TBD NA TBD	\$25.56 \$30.53 \$32.24 NA \$438.27	\$19.34 \$16.65 \$19.22 \$30.55 NA \$353.80	\$25.26 \$23.00 \$19.08 NA \$440.35	\$29.14 \$26.62 \$28.75 NA \$434.49	\$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 \$35.00 \$400.00	\$18.49 \$29.75 \$34.14 NA \$400.00	NA \$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 NA \$400.00	NA \$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 NA \$400.00
Sta	tewide, per month*  Zone 1, per month  Zone 2, per month  Zone 3, per month  Zone 4, per month  NRC - 1st  NRC - Add'I	UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S	TBD TBD TBD NA	\$25.56 \$30.53 \$32.24 NA	\$19.34 \$16.65 \$19.22 \$30.55 NA	\$25.26 \$23.00 \$19.08 NA	\$29.14 \$26.62 \$28.75 NA	\$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 \$35.00	\$18.49 \$29.75 \$34.14 NA	NA \$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 NA	NA \$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 NA
Sta	tewide, per month*  Zone 1, per month  Zone 2, per month  Zone 3, per month  Zone 4, per month  NRC - 1st  NRC - Add'I  NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UCL4S	TBD TBD TBD NA TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD	\$25.56 \$30.53 \$32.24 NA \$438.27 \$299.68 \$161.19	\$19.34 \$16.65 \$19.22 \$30.55 NA \$353.80 \$162.61 \$156.25	\$25.26 \$23.00 \$19.08 NA \$440.35 \$300.41 \$171.58	\$29.14 \$26.62 \$28.75 NA \$434.49 \$294.74 \$174.43	\$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 \$35.00 \$400.00	\$18.49 \$29.75 \$34.14 NA \$400.00 \$300.00	NA \$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 NA \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00	NA \$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 NA \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00
Sta	tewide, per month*  Zone 1, per month  Zone 2, per month  Zone 3, per month  Zone 4, per month  NRC - 1st  NRC - Add'I	UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S	TBD TBD TBD NA TBD TBD TBD	\$25.56 \$30.53 \$32.24 NA \$438.27 \$299.68	\$19.34 \$16.65 \$19.22 \$30.55 NA \$353.80 \$162.61	\$25.26 \$23.00 \$19.08 NA \$440.35 \$300.41	\$29.14 \$26.62 \$28.75 NA \$434.49 \$294.74	\$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 \$35.00 \$400.00 \$300.00	\$18.49 \$29.75 \$34.14 NA \$400.00 \$300.00	NA \$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 NA \$400.00 \$300.00	NA \$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 NA \$400.00 \$300.00
Sta	tewide, per month*  Zone 1, per month  Zone 2, per month  Zone 3, per month  Zone 4, per month  NRC - 1st  NRC - Add'I  NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UCL4S	TBD TBD TBD NA TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD	\$25.56 \$30.53 \$32.24 NA \$438.27 \$299.68 \$161.19	\$19.34 \$16.65 \$19.22 \$30.55 NA \$353.80 \$162.61 \$156.25	\$25.26 \$23.00 \$19.08 NA \$440.35 \$300.41 \$171.58	\$29.14 \$26.62 \$28.75 NA \$434.49 \$294.74 \$174.43	\$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 \$35.00 \$400.00 \$300.00	\$18.49 \$29.75 \$34.14 NA \$400.00 \$300.00	NA \$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 NA \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00	NA \$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 NA \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00
Sta	tewide, per month*  Zone 1, per month  Zone 2, per month  Zone 3, per month  Zone 4, per month  NRC - 1st  NRC - Add'I  NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st  NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'I	UCL4S	TBD TBD TBD NA TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD	\$25.56 \$30.53 \$32.24 NA \$438.27 \$299.68 \$161.19 \$39.76	\$19.34 \$16.65 \$19.22 \$30.55 NA \$353.80 \$162.61 \$156.25 \$41.96	\$25.26 \$23.00 \$19.08 NA \$440.35 \$300.41 \$171.58 \$41.90	\$29.14 \$26.62 \$28.75 NA \$434.49 \$294.74 \$174.43 \$42.60	\$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 \$35.00 \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00	\$18.49 \$29.75 \$34.14 NA \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00 \$40.00	NA \$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 NA \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00	NA \$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 NA \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00 \$40.00
Sta	tewide, per month*  Zone 1, per month  Zone 2, per month  Zone 3, per month  Zone 4, per month  NRC - 1st  NRC - Add'I  NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st  NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'I  NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	UCL4S	TBD TBD TBD NA TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD \$3.50	\$25.56 \$30.53 \$32.24 NA \$438.27 \$299.68 \$161.19 \$39.76 \$2.75	\$19.34 \$16.65 \$19.22 \$30.55 NA \$353.80 \$162.61 \$156.25 \$41.96 \$3.50	\$25.26 \$23.00 \$19.08 NA \$440.35 \$300.41 \$171.58 \$41.90 \$3.50	\$29.14 \$26.62 \$28.75 NA \$434.49 \$294.74 \$174.43 \$42.60 \$3.50	\$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 \$35.00 \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00 \$40.00 \$3.50	\$18.49 \$29.75 \$34.14 NA \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00 \$40.00 \$3.50	NA \$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 NA \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00 \$40.00 \$3.50	NA \$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 NA \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00 \$40.00 \$3.50
Sta	tewide, per month*  Zone 1, per month Zone 2, per month Zone 3, per month Zone 4, per month NRC - 1st NRC - Add'I NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'I NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	UCL4S SOMEC	TBD TBD NA TBD	\$25.56 \$30.53 \$32.24 NA \$438.27 \$299.68 \$161.19 \$39.76 \$2.75 \$0.42	\$19.34 \$16.65 \$19.22 \$30.55 NA \$353.80 \$162.61 \$156.25 \$41.96 \$3.50 NA	\$25.26 \$23.00 \$19.08 NA \$440.35 \$300.41 \$171.58 \$41.90 \$3.50 NA	\$29.14 \$26.62 \$28.75 NA \$434.49 \$294.74 \$174.43 \$42.60 \$3.50 NA	\$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 \$35.00 \$400.00 \$35.00 \$400.00 \$150.00 \$40.00 \$3.50	\$18.49 \$29.75 \$34.14 NA \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00 \$40.00 \$3.50 NA	NA \$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 NA \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00 \$40.00 \$3.50 NA	NA \$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 NA \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00 \$40.00 \$3.50 NA
Sta	tewide, per month*  Zone 1, per month Zone 2, per month Zone 3, per month Zone 4, per month NRC - 1st NRC - Add'I NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'I NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S SOMEC SOMEC SOMAN SOMAN	TBD TBD TBD NA TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD NA NA NA	\$25.56 \$30.53 \$32.24 NA \$438.27 \$299.68 \$161.19 \$39.76 \$2.75 \$0.42 \$21.56 \$3.84	\$19.34 \$16.65 \$19.22 \$30.55 NA \$353.80 \$162.61 \$156.25 \$41.96 \$3.50 NA NA	\$25.26 \$23.00 \$19.08 NA \$440.35 \$300.41 \$171.58 \$41.90 \$3.50 NA \$29.24 \$3.94	\$29.14 \$26.62 \$28.75 NA \$434.49 \$294.74 \$174.43 \$42.60 \$3.50 NA NA	\$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 \$35.00 \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00 \$40.00 \$3.50 NA	\$18.49 \$29.75 \$34.14 NA \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00 \$40.00 \$3.50 NA NA	NA \$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 NA \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00 \$40.00 \$3.50 NA NA	NA \$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 NA \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00 \$40.00 \$3.50 NA \$19.99
Sta	tewide, per month*  Zone 1, per month Zone 2, per month Zone 3, per month Zone 4, per month NRC - 1st NRC - Add'I NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'I NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	UCL4S SOMEC SOMEC	TBD TBD NA TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD NA NA	\$25.56 \$30.53 \$32.24 NA \$438.27 \$299.68 \$161.19 \$39.76 \$2.75 \$0.42 \$21.56	\$19.34 \$16.65 \$19.22 \$30.55 NA \$353.80 \$162.61 \$156.25 \$41.96 \$3.50 NA	\$25.26 \$23.00 \$19.08 NA \$440.35 \$300.41 \$171.58 \$41.90 \$3.50 NA \$29.24	\$29.14 \$26.62 \$28.75 NA \$434.49 \$294.74 \$174.43 \$42.60 \$3.50 NA	\$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 \$35.00 \$400.00 \$150.00 \$40.00 \$150.00 \$150.00 \$1.00 \$1.00 \$1.00	\$18.49 \$29.75 \$34.14 NA \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00 \$40.00 NA NA	NA \$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 NA \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00 \$40.00 \$3.50 NA	NA \$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 NA \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00 \$44.00 \$3.50 NA \$19.99
Sta	tewide, per month*  Zone 1, per month Zone 2, per month Zone 3, per month Zone 4, per month NRC - 1st NRC - Add'I NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'I NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S SOMEC SOMEC SOMAN SOMAN	TBD TBD TBD NA TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD NA NA NA	\$25.56 \$30.53 \$32.24 NA \$438.27 \$299.68 \$161.19 \$39.76 \$2.75 \$0.42 \$21.56 \$3.84	\$19.34 \$16.65 \$19.22 \$30.55 NA \$353.80 \$162.61 \$156.25 \$41.96 \$3.50 NA NA	\$25.26 \$23.00 \$19.08 NA \$440.35 \$300.41 \$171.58 \$41.90 \$3.50 NA \$29.24 \$3.94	\$29.14 \$26.62 \$28.75 NA \$434.49 \$294.74 \$174.43 \$42.60 \$3.50 NA NA	\$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 \$35.00 \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00 \$40.00 \$3.50 NA	\$18.49 \$29.75 \$34.14 NA \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00 \$40.00 \$3.50 NA NA	NA \$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 NA \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00 \$40.00 \$3.50 NA NA	NA \$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 NA \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00 \$40.00 \$3.50 NA \$19.99
Sta	tewide, per month*  Zone 1, per month Zone 2, per month Zone 3, per month Zone 4, per month NRC - 1st NRC - Add'I NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'I NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S UCL4S SOMEC SOMEC SOMAN SOMAN	TBD TBD TBD NA TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD NA NA NA	\$25.56 \$30.53 \$32.24 NA \$438.27 \$299.68 \$161.19 \$39.76 \$2.75 \$0.42 \$21.56 \$3.84	\$19.34 \$16.65 \$19.22 \$30.55 NA \$353.80 \$162.61 \$156.25 \$41.96 \$3.50 NA NA	\$25.26 \$23.00 \$19.08 NA \$440.35 \$300.41 \$171.58 \$41.90 \$3.50 NA \$29.24 \$3.94	\$29.14 \$26.62 \$28.75 NA \$434.49 \$294.74 \$174.43 \$42.60 \$3.50 NA NA	\$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 \$35.00 \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00 \$40.00 \$3.50 NA	\$18.49 \$29.75 \$34.14 NA \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00 \$40.00 \$3.50 NA NA	NA \$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 NA \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00 \$40.00 \$3.50 NA NA	NA \$25.00 \$27.50 \$30.00 NA \$400.00 \$300.00 \$150.00 \$40.00 \$3.50 NA \$19.99

			AND OTHER S	ERVICES							
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - Add'L	SOMAN				NA	\$11.41	\$16.06	NA	\$21.00	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Order Coordination - per loop	UCLMC	TBD	\$16.31	\$36.46	\$16.31	\$32.77	\$45.27	\$16.00	\$45.43	\$34.29
	-Wire Unb Copper Loop/Short (< or = 18kft), without Man SI & Fac Res										
F	RC - Statewide, per month	UCL4W	TBD	NA	\$19.34	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	Zone 1, per month	UCL4W	TBD	\$25.56	\$16.65	\$25.26	\$29.14	\$25.00	\$18.49	\$25.00	\$25.00
	Zone 2, per month	UCL4W	TBD	\$30.53	\$19.22	\$23.00	\$26.62	\$27.50	\$29.75	\$27.50	\$27.50
	Zone 3, per month	UCL4W	TBD	\$32.24	\$30.55	\$19.08	\$28.75	\$30.00	\$34.14	\$30.00	\$30.00
	Zone 4, per month	UCL4W	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$35.00	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 1st	UCL4W	TBD	\$305.43	\$214.80	\$307.51	\$301.83	\$261.00	\$261.00	\$261.00	\$261.00
	NRC - Add'l	UCL4W	TBD	\$222.05	\$162.61	\$222.77	\$217.22	\$161.00	\$161.00	\$161.00	\$161.00
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UCL4W	TBD	\$114.30	\$156.25	\$122.17	\$124.19	\$150.00	\$150.00	\$150.00	\$150.00
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'I	UCL4W	TBD	\$19.58	\$41.96	\$20.64	\$20.98	\$40.00	\$40.00	\$40.00	\$40.00
	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
H	1			****							
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
HH	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA NA	\$3.84	NA NA	\$3.94	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
++	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	TBD	NA	NA NA	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$26.94	\$47.00	NA NA
++	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	TBD	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	\$12.76	\$25.52	NA NA
++	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	TBD	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$11.41	\$16.06	NA	\$23.32	NA NA
++	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - Add'L	SOMAN	100	NA NA	INA	NA NA	\$11.41	\$16.06	NA NA	\$21.00	NA NA
+++	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Order Coordination - per loop	UCLMC	TBD	\$16.31	\$36.46	\$16.31	\$32.77	\$45.27	\$16.00	\$45.43	\$34.29
Н.		UCLIVIC	טפו	\$10.31	\$30.40	\$10.31	φ32.77	φ45.2 <i>1</i>	\$10.00	φ45.43	φ34.29
4	I-Wire Unb Copper Loop/Long (>18kft),incl Man Svc Inq & Fac Res Statewide, Per month	UCL4L	TBD	NA	\$55.86	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
+++											
$\vdash\vdash\vdash$	Zone 1, per month	UCL4L	TBD	\$82.70	\$47.56	\$61.02	\$77.94	\$50.00	\$54.54	\$50.00	\$50.00
$\vdash \vdash \vdash$	Zone 2, per month	UCL4L	TBD	\$119.02	\$54.92	\$55.74	\$115.84	\$60.00	\$90.93	\$60.00	\$60.00
$\vdash\vdash\vdash$	Zone 3, per month	UCL4L	TBD	\$147.54	\$87.30	\$88.97	\$143.00	\$90.00	\$105.09	\$90.00	\$90.00
$\vdash \vdash \vdash$	Zone 4, per month	UCL4L	NA	NA ************************************	NA nana	NA Toolean	NA Taga aga	TBD	NA • 100 00	NA ************************************	NA DAGO CO
$\sqcup \sqcup$	NRC - 1st	UCL4L	TBD	\$380.29	\$397.06	\$381.63	\$381.09	\$400.00	\$400.00	\$400.00	\$400.00
	LIDO ALIII	1101.41	<b>TDD</b>	0044.70	#007.00	001100	0044.05				****
$\sqcup \sqcup$	NRC - Add'l	UCL4L	TBD	\$241.70	\$227.88	\$241.69	\$241.35	\$300.00	\$300.00	\$300.00	\$300.00
$\sqcup \!\!\! \perp$	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UCL4L	TBD	\$161.19	\$156.25	\$171.58	\$174.43	\$150.00	\$150.00	\$150.00	\$150.00
Ш	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	UCL4L	TBD	\$39.76	\$41.96	\$41.90	\$42.60	\$40.00	\$40.00	\$40.00	\$40.00
Ш	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
Ш	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ш	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
Ш	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ш	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	TBD	NA	NA	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$26.94	\$47.00	NA
Ш	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	TBD	NA	NA	NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	\$12.76	\$25.52	NA
Ш	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	TBD	NA	NA	NA	\$11.41	\$16.06	NA	\$21.00	NA
Ш	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - Add'L	SOMAN		NA		NA	\$11.41	\$16.06	NA	\$21.00	NA
Ш	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Order Coordination - per loop	UCLMC	TBD	\$16.31	\$36.46	\$16.31	\$32.77	\$45.27	\$16.00	\$45.43	\$34.29
4	-Wire Unb Copper Loop/Long (>18kft),without Man SI & Fac Res										
	Statewide, Per month	UCL40	TBD	NA	\$55.86	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	Zara d. nav manth	1101.40	TDD	#00 <b>7</b> 0	0.47.50	<b>#04.00</b>	077.04	<b>#</b> 50.00	<b>#54.54</b>	<b>#</b> 50.00	<b>#</b> 50.00
${f H}$	Zone 1, per month	UCL4O	TBD	\$82.70	\$47.56	\$61.02	\$77.94	\$50.00	\$54.54	\$50.00	\$50.00
${++}$	Zone 2, per month	UCL40	TBD	\$119.02	\$54.92	\$55.74	\$115.84	\$60.00	\$90.93	\$60.00	\$60.00
${\color{blue}{++}}$	Zone 3, per month	UCL40	TBD	\$147.54	\$87.30	\$88.97	\$143.00	\$90.00	\$105.09	\$90.00	\$90.00
Ш	Zone 4, per month	UCL4O	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	NA
Ш	NRC - 1st	UCL4O	TBD	\$247.44	\$397.06	\$248.79	\$248.44	\$261.00	\$261.00	\$261.00	\$261.00
Ш	NRC - Add'l	UCL4O	TBD	\$164.06	\$227.88	\$164.05	\$163.82	\$161.00	\$161.00	\$161.00	\$161.00
Ш	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UCL4O	TBD	\$114.30	\$156.25	\$122.17	\$124.19	\$150.00	\$150.00	\$150.00	\$150.00
Ш	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	UCL40	TBD	\$19.58	\$41.96	\$20.64	\$20.98	\$40.00	\$40.00	\$40.00	\$40.00

			AND OTHER SE	RVICES							
	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$4.50
	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	TBD	NA	NA	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$26.94	\$47.00	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	TBD	NA	NA	NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	\$12.76	\$25.52	NA
$\vdash\vdash\vdash$	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add 1	SOMAN	TBD	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$11.41	\$16.06	NA	\$23.32	NA NA
$\vdash\vdash\vdash$	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - Add'L	SOMAN	TBD	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$11.41	\$16.06	NA NA	\$21.00	NA NA
$\vdash\vdash\vdash$	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Order Coordination - per loop	UCLMC	TBD	\$16.31	\$36.46	\$16.31	\$32.77	\$45.27	\$16.00	\$45.43	\$34.29
H-0	63 Local Loop	UCLIVIC	TBD	\$10.51	φ30.40	\$10.31	φ32.11	φ45.2 <i>1</i>	\$10.00	φ40.43	ψ34.29
100	DS3 Unbundled Local Loop - per mile	1L5ND	\$10.85	\$11.77	\$8.90	\$43.69	\$11.26	\$54.39	\$32.53	\$15.53	\$30.53
$\vdash\vdash\vdash$	DS3 Unbundled Local Loop - per Flacility Termination	UE3PX	\$419.65	\$404.58	\$390.34	\$436.95	\$439.59	\$427.81	\$387.01	\$421.60	\$400.21
$\vdash\vdash\vdash$	NRC - Facility Termination - 1st	UE3PX	\$640.54	\$903.37	\$639.50	\$1,091.00	\$594.70	\$975.22	\$964.04	\$735.42	\$726.16
$\vdash\vdash\vdash$	NRC - Facility Termination - 1st  NRC - Facility Termination - Add'l	UE3PX	\$426.82	\$528.05	\$426.40	\$661.23	\$396.54	\$549.17	\$542.73	\$519.31	\$411.64
++-	NRC - Facility Termination - Add t	UE3PX UE3PX	\$121.72	\$221.46	\$122.31	\$661.23 NA	\$396.54 \$102.16	\$549.17 \$134.07	\$542.73 NA	\$519.31 NA	\$103.36
++-	NRC - Facility Termination - Disconnect - 1st  NRC - Facility Termination - Disconnect - Add'l	UE3PX	\$121.72	\$154.90	\$119.14	NA NA	\$99.46		NA NA	NA NA	\$100.59
++-	,							\$130.59			
++-	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR	SOMAN	NA NA	\$21.56	NA NA	\$19.99	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$19.99
$+\!\!+\!\!\!+$	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	NA Co. FO	\$3.84	NA Co. FO	NA ©2.50	NA ©2.50	NA Co. FO	NA Co. FO	NA Co. FO	NA C2.50
$\vdash\vdash\vdash$	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
$\vdash\vdash\vdash$	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMEC	NA 200.40	\$0.42	NA 207.55	NA ****	NA To 1.00	NA ************************************	NA	NA 05400	NA NA
++-	NRC - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA	\$37.55	\$50.25	\$34.92	\$68.62	\$29.76	\$54.26	NA NA
$\sqcup \sqcup$	NRC - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA	\$37.55	\$50.25	\$34.92	\$68.62	\$29.76	\$54.26	NA
	NRC - Incremental Cost - Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect-Disconnect-1st	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA	\$18.03	\$20.94	\$20.94	\$28.59	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Incremental Cost - Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect-Disconnect-Add'l	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA	\$18.03	\$20.94	\$20.94	\$28.59	NA	NA	NA
S	TS-1 Local Loop										
$\sqcup \sqcup$	STS-1 Unbundled Local Loop - per mile	1L5ND	\$10.85	\$11.77	\$8.90	\$43.69	\$38.98	\$54.39	\$32.53	\$15.53	\$30.53
	STS-1 Unbundled Local Loop- per Facility Termination	UDLS1	\$419.65	\$446.09	\$421.59	\$436.95	\$497.08	\$427.81	\$387.01	\$431.32	\$400.21
	NRC - STS-1 - Facility Termination - 1st	UDLS1	\$640.54	\$903.37	\$639.50	\$1,091	\$709.14	\$975.22	\$964.04	\$735.42	\$726.16
	NRC - STS-1 - Facility Termination - Add'l	UDLS1	\$426.82	\$528.05	\$426.40	\$661.23	\$402.63	\$549.17	\$542.73	\$519.31	\$411.64
	NRC - STS-1 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - 1st	UDLS1	\$121.72	\$221.46	\$122.31	NA	\$102.16	\$134.07	NA	NA	\$103.36
	NRC - STS-1 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - Add'l	UDLS1	\$118.54	\$154.90	\$119.14	NA	\$99.46	\$130.59	NA	NA	\$100.59
	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$19.99	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - STS-1 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA	\$37.55	\$93.12	\$50.25	\$68.62	\$29.76	\$54.26	NA
	NRC - STS-1 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA	\$37.55	\$93.12	\$50.25	\$68.62	\$29.76	\$54.26	NA
	NRC - STS-1 - Incremental Cost - Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect-Disconnect-1st	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA	\$18.03	NA	\$20.94	\$28.59	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - STS-1 - Incremental Cost - Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect-Disconnect-Add'l	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA	\$18.03	NA	\$20.94	\$28.59	NA	NA	NA
0	C3- Local Loop										
	Local Loop - OC3 - per Mile	1L5ND	\$8.23	\$8.93	\$6.75	\$33.15	\$29.58	\$41.27	\$24.69	\$11.78	\$23.16
	Local Loop - OC3 - per Facility Termination		\$691.33	\$648.60	\$630.21	\$713.29	\$753.65	\$689.68	\$611.36	\$701.71	\$620.20
	NRC - OC3 - Facility Termination - 1st		\$949.63	\$966.45	\$947.69	\$1,543	\$1,025	\$1,427	\$1,411	\$1,044	\$1,050
	NRC - OC3 - Facility Termination - Add'l		\$413.38	\$408.85	\$413.00	\$661.23	\$402.63	\$549.17	\$542.73	\$505.88	\$411.64
	NRC - OC3 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - 1st		\$121.72	\$11.56	\$122.31	NA	\$102.16	\$134.07	\$131.65	NA	\$103.36
	NRC - OC3 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - Add'l	_	\$118.54	\$108.34	\$119.14	NA	\$99.46	\$130.59	\$128.19	NA	\$100.59
	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$19.99	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - OC3 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA	\$37.55	\$93.12	\$50.25	\$68.62	\$69.34	\$54.26	NA
	NRC - OC3 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA	\$37.55	\$93.12	\$50.25	\$68.62	\$69.34	\$54.26	NA
	NRC - OC3 -Incremental Cost - Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect-Disconnect-1st	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA	\$18.03	NA	\$20.94	\$28.59	\$29.76	NA	NA
	1 330 moromorna 300t manaar 5vo. Oraci va. Elect Discomilect-1st	COMM	Ψ10.00	14/5	Ψ10.00	14/7	Ψ <b>2</b> 0.07	Ψ20.00	Ψ20.10	14/3	1471

		AND OTHER SI	ERVICES							
NRC - OC3 -Incremental Cost - Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect-Disconnect-Add'l	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA	\$18.03	NA	\$20.94	\$28.59	\$29.76	NA	NA
OC -12 Local Loop										
Local Loop - OC12 - per Mile	1L5ND	\$10.13	\$10.99	\$8.31	\$40.80	\$36.40	\$50.79	\$30.38	\$14.50	\$28.51
Local Loop - OC12 - per Facility Termination		\$2,557	\$2,053.06	\$2,109.00	\$2,457	\$2,571	\$2,371	\$2,122	\$2,663	\$2,079
NRC - OC12 - Facility Termination - 1st		\$1,165	\$1,183.46	\$1,162.00	\$1,858	\$1,245	\$1,742	\$1,722	\$1,259	\$1,276
NRC - OC12 - Facility Termination - Add'l		\$413.38	\$408.85	\$413.00	\$661.23	\$402.63	\$549.17	\$542.73	\$505.88	\$411.64
NRC - OC12 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - 1st		\$121.72	\$111.56	\$122.31	NA	\$102.16	\$134.07	\$131.65	NA	\$103.36
NRC - OC12 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - Add'l		\$118.54	\$108.34	\$119.14	NA	\$99.46	\$130.59	\$128.19	NA	\$100.59
NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$19.99	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC -OC12 - Incremental Charge - Manual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA	\$37.55	\$93.12	\$50.25	\$68.62	\$68.62	\$54.26	NA
NRC - OC12 - Incremental Charge - Manual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA	\$37.55	\$93.12	\$50.25	\$68.62	\$68.62	\$54.26	NA
NRC - OC12 - Incremental Cost-Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect-Disconnect-1st	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA	\$18.03	NA	\$20.94	\$28.59	\$28.59	NA	NA
NRC - OC12 - Incremental Cost-Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect-Disconnect-Add'l	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA	\$18.03	NA	\$20.94	\$28.59	\$28.59	NA	NA
OC - 48 Local Loop										
Local Loop - OC48 - per Mile	1L5ND	\$33.22	\$36.04	\$27.25	\$133.84	\$119.40	\$166.59	\$120.02	\$47.57	\$93.50
Local Loop - OC48 - per Facility Termination		\$1,713	\$1,685.97	\$1,598.00	\$2,129	\$2,268	\$1,753	\$1,677	\$1,733	\$1,832
Local Loop - OC12 interface on OC48 Facility		\$736.71	\$587.71	\$594.80	\$725.77	\$723.29	\$667.00	\$582.66	\$773.40	\$570.54
NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination - 1st		\$1,165	\$1,183.46	\$1,162.00	\$1,858	\$1,245	\$1,742	\$1,722	\$1,259	\$1,276
NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination - Add'l		\$413.38	\$408.85	\$413.00	\$661.23	\$402.63	\$549.17	\$542.73	\$505.88	\$411.64
NRC - OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 - 1st		\$121.72	\$543.72	\$539.36	\$844.21	\$532.13	\$729.04	\$720.81	\$635.04	\$544.55
NRC - OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 - Add'l		\$118.54	\$312.05	\$317.38	\$516.89	\$304.90	\$404.94	\$400.38	\$410.02	\$311.39
NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - 1st		\$121.72	\$111.56	\$122.31	NA	\$102.16	\$134.07	\$131.65	NA	\$103.36
NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - Add'l		\$118.54	\$108.34	\$119.14	NA	\$99.46	\$130.59	\$128.19	NA	\$100.59
NRC - OC48- Interface OC12 on OC48 - Disconnect - 1st		\$121.72	\$111.56	\$122.31	NA	\$102.16	\$134.07	\$131.65	NA	\$103.36
NRC - OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 - Disconnect - Add'l		\$118.54	\$108.34	\$119.14	NA	\$99.46	\$130.59	\$128.19	NA	\$100.59
NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$19.99	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination-Manual Svc Order vs Electronic-Disconnect-1s	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA NA	\$18.03	\$93.12	\$20.94	\$28.59	NA	NA	NA NA
NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination-Manual Svc Order vs Electronic-Disconnect-Ac	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA	\$18.03	\$93.12	\$20.94	\$28.59	NA	NA	NA NA
NRC - OC48 - Interface - Manual Svc Order vs Electronic-Disconnect-1st	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA	\$18.03	NA	\$20.94	\$28.59	NA	NA	NA
NRC - OC48 - Interface - Manual Svc Order vs Electronic-Disconnect-Add'l	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA NA	\$18.03	NA	\$20.94	\$28.59	NA NA	NA	NA NA
NRC - OC-48 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-1st	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA NA	\$37.55	\$93.12	\$50.25	\$68.62	\$69.34	\$54.26	NA NA
NRC - OC-48 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Add'l	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA NA	\$37.55	\$93.12	\$50.25	\$68.62	\$69.34	\$54.26	NA NA
NRC - OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA NA	\$37.55	NA	\$50.25	\$68.62	\$69.34	NA	NA NA
NRC - OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA NA	\$37.55	NA	\$50.25	\$68.62	\$69.34	NA NA	NA NA
I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I	00.7// 111	\$55.10	· ",	\$51.00	, .	\$55. <u>E</u> 0	\$55.0£	<b>\$55.01</b>		
Unbundled Loop Modification/Conditioning		<b>-</b>								
NRC - Load Coil/Equipment Removal per 2 Wire pair - Loops less than or equal										
to 18kft **	ULM2L	\$65.23	\$65.40	\$69.28	\$65.40	\$65.30	\$80.55	\$65.49	\$65.20	\$65.40
NRC - Load Coil/Equipment Removal per 2 Wire pair - Loops greater than 18kft -	ULIVIZL	ψυυ.Ζυ	ψυυ.4υ	ψυσ.Ζυ	ψυυ.4υ	ψυυ.υυ	ψ00.00	ψυυ.4υ	ψυσ.Ζυ	ψυυ.τυ
	ULM2G	\$716.70	\$710.71	\$757.04	\$710.73	\$709.71	\$880.00	\$719.55	\$716.32	\$710.71
NRC - Load Coil/Equipment Removal per 2 Wire pair - Loops greater than 18kft -	OLIVIZO	ψ1 10.70	Ψ110.11	ψι σι .υσ	ψι 10.13	ψιυσ.ιι	ψυσυ.υυ	ψε 13.00	ψ1 10.52	ψ1 10.1 1
	ULM2G	\$23.55	\$23.77	\$23.49	\$23.77	\$23.74	\$27.30	\$23.65	\$23.54	\$23.77
NRC - Load Coil/Equipment Removal per 4 Wire pair - Loops less than or equal	OLIVIZO	Ψ20.00	Ψ2.11	Ψ20.43	Ψ20.11	Ψ20.14	Ψ21.00	Ψ20.00	Ψ20.04	Ψ20.11
to 18kft **	ULM4L	\$65.23	\$65.40	\$69.28	\$65.40	\$65.30	\$80.55	\$65.49	\$65.20	\$65.40
NRC - Load Coil/Equipment Removal per 4 Wire pair - Loops greater than 18kft -	ULIVI4L	φυυ.Ζυ	φυυ.4υ	φυσ.Δο	φυυ.40	φυυ.ου	φου.υυ	φυυ.4 <del>3</del>	φυσ.20	ψυυ.40
	ULM4G	\$716.70	\$710.71	\$757.04	\$710.73	\$709.71	\$880.00	\$719.55	\$716.32	\$710.71
NRC - Load Coil/Equipment Removal per 4 Wire pair - Loops greater than 18kft -	ULIVI4G	\$7.10.70	\$/10./1	φ131.U4	φ/ 10./3	φ/09./1	φοου.υυ	φ/ 19.55	φ1 10.3Z	φε 10.ε 1
	ULM4G	\$22.55	\$23.77	\$23.49	\$23.77	\$23.74	\$27.30	\$23.65	\$23.54	\$23.77
NRC - Bridge Tap Removal per pair unloaded **	ULMBT	\$23.55 \$65.28	\$23.77 \$65.44	\$23.49 \$79.99	\$23.77 \$65.44	\$23.74 \$65.35	\$121.14	\$65.64	\$23.54 \$65.24	\$65.44
	ULIVIDI	Φ05.20	<b>РР.СО</b> Ф	Φ19.99	44.COÇ	φ03.33	φ1∠1.14	<b>ФО</b> .04	Φ00.24	φυσ.44

			AND OTHER SI	ERVICES								
UNB	SUNDLED SUB-LOOPS											
SUB	-LOOP DISTRIBUTION											
С	ross-Box Set-Up											
	NRC - Set-Up per Cross Box location in the field - CLEC Feeder Facility set-up	USBSA	\$517.43	\$711.78	\$421.08	\$627.16	\$639.68	TBD	\$498.09	\$510.15	TBD	
	NRC - Set-Up per Cross Box location in the field - per 25 pair panel set-up	USBSB	\$44.87	\$45.28	\$67.10	\$45.28	\$45.22	TBD	\$45.04	\$44.84	TBD	
	NRC - Set-Up per Building Equipment Room - CLEC Feeder Facility set-up	USBSC	\$311.77	\$333.44	\$394.74	\$407.02	\$289.90	TBD	\$313.01	\$311.60	\$314.09	
	NRC - Set-Up per Building Equipment Room - per 25 pair panel set-up	USBSD	\$107.63	\$109.85	\$154.57	\$111.55	\$104.26	TBD	\$108.06	\$108.17	\$119.07	
Loop	p Distribution per 2-Wire Analog VG Sub-Loop, per month	USBN2	\$9.05	NA	\$9.12	NA	NA	TBD	NA	\$8.34	TBD	
$\Pi \Pi$	Zone 1, per month	USBN2	TBD	\$9.36	TBD	\$9.03	\$10.33	TBD	\$7.99	NA	TBD	
	Zone 2, per month	USBN2	TBD	\$12.49	TBD	\$12.25	\$14.43	TBD	\$12.63	NA	TBD	
	Zone 3, per month	USBN2	TBD	\$16.13	TBD	\$16.71	\$21.11	TBD	\$14.43	NA	TBD	
	Zone 4, per month	USBN2	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	NA	
	NRC - 1st	USBN2	\$125.53	\$139.20	\$207.01	\$139.19	\$138.99	TBD	\$126.03	\$195.98	TBD	
	NRC - Add'l	USBN2	\$54.32	\$61.94	\$171.32	\$61.93	\$61.84	TBD	\$54.54	\$63.70	TBD	
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	USBN2	\$92.45	\$98.49	TBD	\$101.18	\$100.70	TBD	\$71.13	NA	TBD	
TLLL	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	USBN2	\$13.21	\$13.08	TBD	\$13.44	\$13.37	TBD	\$10.16	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	
	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	-
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	TBD	NA	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	TBD	\$26.94	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	TBD	NA	\$8.42	NA	\$8.06	TBD	\$12.76	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	\$11.41	TBD	\$15.12	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Order Coordination - per loop	USBMC	\$51.29	\$16.31	\$34.22	\$16.31	\$16.29	TBD	\$45.34	\$45.43	TBD	
Loo	Distribution per 4-Wire Analog VG Sub-Loop, per month	USBN4	\$10.56	NA	\$8.32	NA	NA	TBD	NA	\$10.22	NA	
	Zone 1, per month	USBN4	TBD	\$10.12	TBD	\$10.18	\$15.67	TBD	\$9.23	NA	TBD	
	Zone 2, per month	USBN4	TBD	\$18.29	TBD	\$9.44	\$20.35	TBD	\$14.63	NA	TBD	
	Zone 3, per month	USBN4	TBD	\$26.09	TBD	\$13.38	\$24.93	TBD	\$16.73	NA	TBD	
	Zone 4, per month	USBN4	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - 1st	USBN4	\$155.90	\$165.68	\$219.35	\$165.67	\$165.43	TBD	\$156.52	\$232.76	TBD	
	NRC - Add'l	USBN4	\$79.35	\$88.42	\$72.99	\$88.41	\$88.29	TBD	\$79.66	\$91.92	TBD	
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	USBN4	\$107.24	\$104.31	\$123.72	\$109.94	\$111.76	TBD	\$78.56	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	USBN4	\$18.46	\$17.15	\$28.77	\$18.08	\$18.38	TBD	\$13.53	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	\$3.50	\$3.50		
	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA		
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	TBD	NA	NA		
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	NA	TBD	NA	NA		
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	TBD	NA	NA	NA	\$18.14	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	TBD	NA	NA	NA	\$8.06	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	TBD	NA	NA	NA	\$11.41	TBD	NA	TBD	TBD	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Order Coordination - per loop	USBMC	\$51.29	\$16.31	\$34.22	\$16.31	\$16.29	TBD	\$45.34	\$45.43	TBD	
Loop	p Distribution per 2 Wire Unbundled Copper Sub-Loop, per month	UCS2X	\$6.55	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	NA	\$6.82	NA	
TIT.	Zone 1, per month	UCS2X	TBD	\$7.91	TBD	\$8.01	\$8.72	TBD	\$7.33	NA	TBD	
	Zone 2, per month	UCS2X	TBD	\$10.37	TBD	\$9.18	\$11.43	TBD	\$10.95	NA	TBD	
	Zone 3, per month	UCS2X	TBD	\$12.76	TBD	\$11.02	\$14.08	TBD	\$12.36	NA	TBD	
	Zone 4, per month	UCS2X	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - 1st	UCS2X	\$136.55	\$139.20	TBD	\$139.19	\$138.99	TBD	\$137.10	\$212.46	TBD	
	NRC - Add'l	UCS2X	\$60.00	\$61.94	TBD	\$61.93	\$61.84	TBD	\$60.24	\$70.03	TBD	
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UCS2X	\$99.54	\$98.49	TBD	\$101.18	\$100.70	TBD	\$76.58	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	UCS2X	\$14.05	\$13.08	TBD	\$13.44	\$13.37	TBD	\$10.81	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	
	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	

			AND OTHER SE									
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
Ш	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	\$18.14	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	\$8.06	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	\$11.41	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Order Coordination - per loop	USBMC	\$51.29	\$16.31	TBD	\$16.31	\$16.29	TBD	\$45.34	\$45.43	TBD	
Lo	op Distribution per 4 Wire Unbundled Copper Sub-Loop, per month	UCS4X	\$8.06	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	NA	\$8.86	NA	
	Zone 1, per month	UCS4X	TBD	\$7.11	TBD	\$10.65	\$10.48	TBD	\$7.14	NA	TBD	
	Zone 2, per month	UCS4X	TBD	\$11.26	TBD	\$9.71	\$13.52	TBD	\$11.09	NA	TBD	
	Zone 3, per month	UCS4X	TBD	\$16.92	TBD	\$8.45	\$17.66	TBD	\$12.63	NA	TBD	
	Zone 4, per month	UCS4X	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - 1st	UCS4X	\$161.59	\$165.68	TBD	\$165.67	\$165.43	TBD	\$162.24	\$238.46	TBD	
	NRC - Add'l	UCS4X	\$85.04	\$88.42	TBD	\$88.41	\$88.29	TBD	\$85.38	\$97.61	TBD	
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UCS4X	\$107.24	\$104.31	TBD	\$109.94	\$111.76	TBD	\$78.56	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	UCS4X	\$18.46	\$17.15	TBD	\$18.08	\$18.38	TBD	\$13.53	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	
	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
$\Box$	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
$\Box$	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA NA	\$18.14	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	\$8.06	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
H	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	TBD	NA NA	TBD	NA NA	\$11.41	TBD	NA NA	NA	TBD	
H	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Order Coordination - per loop	USBMC	\$51.29	\$16.31	TBD	\$16.31	\$16.29	TBD	\$45.34	\$45.43	TBD	
Sı	b-Loop-Intrabldg Ntwk Cable (aka riser cable), 2W analog, per mo	USBR2	\$1.33	\$3.87	\$1.61	\$3.23	\$1.59	TBD	\$3.50	\$1.60	\$1.47	
	NRC - 1st	USBR2	\$113.60	\$113.62	\$137.03	\$113.61	\$106.11	TBD	\$114.05	\$189.52	\$150.35	
	NRC - Add'l	USBR2	\$50.44	\$36.36	\$41.59	\$36.35	\$35.12	TBD	\$37.20	\$47.09	\$45.63	
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	USBR2	\$99.54	\$98.49	\$115.85	\$101.18	\$93.19	TBD	\$76.58	NA	\$128.85	
++-	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	USBR2	\$14.05	\$13.08	\$19.17	\$13.44	\$13.92	TBD	\$10.81	NA	\$21.32	
<u> </u>	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	
++-	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
$\vdash$	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA NA	\$21.56	NA NA	\$29.24	NA	TBD	NA NA	NA NA	\$19.99	
<u> </u>	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA NA	\$3.84	NA NA	\$3.94	NA	TBD	NA NA	NA	TBD	
++-	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	TBD	NA	NA NA	NA	\$18.14	TBD	NA NA	NA	NA NA	
++-	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	TBD	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$8.06	TBD	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	
++-	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	TBD	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$11.41	TBD	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	
++-	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Order Coordination - per loop	USBMC	\$51.29	\$16.31	\$34.22	\$16.31	\$16.29	TBD	\$45.34	\$45.43	\$55.00	
l e.	b-Loop-Intrabldg Ntwk Cable (aka riser cable), 4W analog, per mo	USBR4	\$2.17	\$7.20	\$2.96	\$6.29	\$2.83	TBD	\$3.75	\$2.78	\$2.55	
اح	NRC - 1st	USBR4 USBR4	\$127.17	\$126.10	\$2.96	\$126.10	\$2.83 \$118.69	TBD	\$3.75 \$127.67	\$2.78	\$2.55 \$193.62	
++	NRC - Add'l	USBR4 USBR4	\$50.62	\$48.84	\$55.11	\$48.84	\$47.70	TBD	\$50.82	\$60.40	\$60.47	
++	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	USBR4 USBR4	\$107.45	\$104.31	\$122.17	\$48.84 \$109.94	\$47.70 \$101.65	TBD	\$78.71	\$60.40 NA	\$135.88	
$+\!+\!-$	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st  NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	USBR4 USBR4	\$107.45 \$14.59	\$104.31	\$122.17	\$109.94 \$18.08	\$101.65	TBD	\$78.71 \$10.69	NA NA	\$135.88 \$21.76	
$+\!+\!-$		SOMEC	\$3.50	\$17.15	\$3.50	\$18.08	\$3.50	TBD	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	
++	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR							TBD	\$3.50 NA	\$3.50 NA	\$3.50 TBD	
++	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA NA	\$0.42	NA NA	NA COO O4	NA		NA NA			
$+\!\!+\!\!\!-$	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA NA	\$21.56	NA NA	\$29.24	NA	TBD		NA	\$19.99	
HH	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84		\$3.94	NA ************************************	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
$+\!\!+\!\!-$	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	TBD	NA NA	NA	NA NA	\$18.14	TBD	NA NA	NA	NA NA	
$\vdash\vdash$	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	TBD	NA	NA	NA NA	\$8.06	TBD	NA	NA	NA	
H	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	TBD	NA	NA 101100	NA	\$11.41	TBD	NA 0.15.0.1	NA 0.45,40	NA OFF	
HH	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Order Coordination - per loop	USBMC	\$51.29	\$16.31	\$34.22	\$16.31	\$16.29	TBD	\$45.34	\$45.43	\$55.00	
Ш.												
	B-LOOP FEEDER				ļ							
Щ.	Cross-Box Set-Up											
$\coprod$	NRC - DS0 Set-Up per Cross Box location - CLEC Distribution Facility set-up	USBFW	517.43	711.78	\$421.08	627.16	\$639.68	TBD	498.09	510.15	TBD	
	NRC - DS0 Set-Up per Cross Box location - per 25 pair panel set-up	USBFX	44.87	45.28	\$67.10	45.28	\$45.22	TBD	45.04	44.84	TBD	

		AND OTHER SE	ERVICES								
NRC - DS1 Set-Up per Cross Box location - CLEC Distribution Facility set-up	USBFY	517.43	711.78	\$421.08	627.16	\$639.68	TBD	498.09	510.15	TBD	
NRC - DS1 Set-Up per Cross Box location - per pair panel set-up	USBFZ	44.87	45.28	\$67.10	45.28	\$45.22	TBD	45.04	44.84	TBD	
Three series of per cross sex research per pain paints out up	002.2		10.20	φοιτιο	10.20	ψ10.22		10.0 .		.55	
2-Wire Analog VG Ground-Start Unbundled Sub-Loop Feeder, per month	USBFA	\$13.68	NA	\$8.58	NA	NA	TBD	NA	\$10.06	NA	
Zone 1. per month	USBFA	TBD	\$10.75	TBD	\$10.36	\$11.01	TBD	\$8.92	NA	TBD	
Zone 2, per month	USBFA	TBD	\$11.57	TBD	\$13.62	\$13.36	TBD	\$14.10	NA	TBD	
Zone 3, per month	USBFA	TBD	\$13.51	TBD	\$19.69	\$21.56	TBD	\$16.11	NA	TBD	
Zone 4, per month	USBFA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD	
NRC - 1st	USBFA	\$198.42	\$193.62	\$206.44	\$192.57	\$192.30	TBD	\$122.52	\$199.27	TBD	
NRC - Add'l	USBFA	\$116.66	\$113.00	\$170.05	\$111.96	\$111.80	TBD	\$46.61	\$60.33	TBD	
NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	USBFA	\$119.95	\$116.59	TBD	\$119.14	\$118.57	TBD	\$77.90	NA	TBD	
NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	USBFA	\$27.04	\$26.70	TBD	\$26.79	\$26.66	TBD	\$14.68	NA	TBD	
NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	
NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	TBD	NA	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	TBD	\$26.94	NA	TBD	
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	TBD	NA	\$8.42	NA	\$8.06	TBD	\$12.76	NA	TBD	
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	\$11.41	TBD	\$15.12	NA	TBD	
2-Wire Analog VG Loop-Start Unbundled Sub-Loop Feeder, per month	USBFB	\$13.68	NA	\$8.58	NA	NA	TBD	NA	\$10.06	NA	
Zone 1, per month	USBFB	TBD	\$10.75	TBD	\$10.36	\$11.01	TBD	\$8.92	NA	TBD	
Zone 2, per month	USBFB	TBD	\$11.57	TBD	\$13.62	\$13.36	TBD	\$14.10	NA	TBD	
Zone 3, per month	USBFB	TBD	\$13.51	TBD	\$19.69	\$21.56	TBD	\$16.11	NA	TBD	
Zone 4, per month	USBFB	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
NRC - 1st	USBFB	\$198.42	\$193.62	\$206.44	\$192.57	\$192.30	TBD	\$122.52	\$199.27	TBD	
NRC - Add'l	USBFB	\$116.66	\$113.00	\$170.05	\$111.96	\$111.80	TBD	\$46.61	\$60.33	TBD	
NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	USBFB	\$119.95	\$116.59	TBD	\$119.14	\$118.57	TBD	\$77.90	NA	TBD	
NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'I	USBFB	\$27.04	\$26.70	TBD	\$26.79	\$26.66	TBD	\$14.68	NA	TBD	
NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	
NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	TBD	NA	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	TBD	\$26.94	NA	TBD	
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	TBD	NA	\$8.42	NA	\$8.06	TBD	\$12.76	NA	TBD	
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	\$11.41	TBD	\$15.12	NA	TBD	
2-Wire Analog VG Reverse Battery Unb Sub-Loop Feeder, per mo	USBFC	\$13.68	NA	\$8.58	NA	NA	TBD	NA	\$10.06	NA	
Zone 1, per month	USBFC	TBD	\$10.75	TBD	\$10.36	\$11.01	TBD	\$8.92	NA	TBD	
Zone 2, per month	USBFC	TBD	\$11.57	TBD	\$13.62	\$13.36	TBD	\$14.10	NA	TBD	
Zone 3, per month	USBFC	TBD	\$13.51	TBD	\$19.69	\$21.56	TBD	\$16.11	NA	TBD	
Zone 4, per month	USBFC	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	NA	
NRC - 1st	USBFC	\$198.42	\$193.62	\$206.44	\$192.57	\$192.30	TBD	\$122.52	\$199.27	TBD	
NRC - Add'l	USBFC	\$116.66	\$113.00	\$170.05	\$111.96	\$111.80	TBD	\$46.61	\$60.33	TBD	
NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	USBFC	\$119.95	\$116.59	TBD	\$119.14	\$118.57	TBD	\$77.90	NA	TBD	
NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'I	USBFC	\$27.04	\$26.70	TBD	\$26.79	\$26.66	TBD	\$14.68	NA	TBD	
NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	
NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	NA	TBD	NA 100.04	NA	TBD	
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	TBD	NA	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	TBD	\$26.94	NA	TBD	
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	TBD TBD	NA NA	\$8.42 TBD	NA NA	\$8.06	TBD TBD	\$12.76 \$15.12	NA NA	TBD TBD	
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	IRD	INA	IRD	INA	\$11.41	IRD	\$15.12	INA	IBD	
	1									1	

	T	AND OTHER S									
4-Wire Analog VG Ground-Start Unbundled Sub-Loop Feeder, per month	USBFD	\$24.94	NA	\$19.91	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$10.22	NA	
Zone 1, per month	USBFD	TBD	\$23.35	TBD	\$30.69	\$25.90	TBD	\$21.91	NA	TBD	
Zone 2, per month	USBFD	TBD	\$27.94	TBD	\$36.12	\$27.00	TBD	\$35.92	NA	TBD	
Zone 3, per month	USBFD	TBD	\$40.51	TBD	\$22.90	\$25.61	TBD	\$41.37	NA	TBD	
Zone 4, per month	USBFD	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	NA	
NRC - 1st	USBFD	\$224.21	\$222.74	\$243.41	\$221.19	\$220.87	TBD	\$226.36	\$232.76	TBD	
NRC - Add'l	USBFD	\$142.45	\$140.22	\$81.32	\$138.67	\$138.47	TBD	\$144.28	\$91.92	TBD	
NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	USBFD	\$131.15	\$127.64	\$134.77	\$133.53	\$135.74	TBD	\$96.50	NA	TBD	
NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	USBFD	\$34.66	\$32.91	\$33.93	\$33.69	\$34.25	TBD	\$25.82	NA	TBD	
NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	
NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA NA	\$21.56	NA NA	\$29.24	NA NA	TBD	NA NA	NA NA	TBD	
NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	NA	TBD	NA.	NA NA	TBD	
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	TBD	NA	NA NA	NA	\$18.14	TBD	NA NA	NA NA	TBD	
		TBD	NA NA	NA NA							
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN				NA	\$8.06	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	TBD	NA	NA	NA	\$11.41	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
		00:5:		016.5	L				046.55		
4-Wire Analog VG Loop-Start Unbundled Sub-Loop Feeder, per month	USBFE	\$24.94	NA	\$19.91	NA	NA	TBD	NA	\$10.22	NA	
Zone 1, per month	USBFE	TBD	\$23.35	TBD	\$30.69	\$25.90	TBD	\$21.91	NA	TBD	
Zone 2, per month	USBFE	TBD	\$27.94	TBD	\$36.12	\$27.00	TBD	\$35.92	NA	TBD	
Zone 3, per month	USBFE	TBD	\$40.51	TBD	\$22.90	\$25.61	TBD	\$41.37	NA	TBD	
Zone 4, per month	USBFE	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	NA	
NRC - 1st	USBFE	\$224.21	\$222.74	\$243.41	\$221.19	\$220.87	TBD	\$226.36	\$232.76	TBD	
NRC - Add'l	USBFE	\$142.45	\$140.22	\$81.32	\$138.67	\$138.47	TBD	\$144.28	\$91.92	TBD	
NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	USBFE	\$131.15	\$127.64	\$134.77	\$133.53	\$135.74	TBD	\$96.50	NA	TBD	
NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	USBFE	\$34.66	\$32.91	\$33.93	\$33.69	\$34.25	TBD	\$25.82	NA	TBD	
NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	
NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	TBD	NA.	NA NA	TBD	
NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA NA	\$3.84	NA NA	\$3.94	NA NA	TBD	NA NA	NA NA	TBD	
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	TBD	NA	NA NA	NA	\$18.14	TBD	NA NA	NA NA	TBD	
		TBD	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA		TBD	NA NA	NA NA	TBD	
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN					\$8.06					
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	TBD	NA	NA	NA	\$11.41	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
2-Wire ISDN Unbundled Sub-Loop Feeder, per month	USBFF	\$23.66	NA	\$17.73	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$24.33	NA	
Zone 1, per month	USBFF	TBD	\$22.39	TBD	\$17.75	\$19.34	TBD	\$19.63	NA	TBD	
Zone 2, per month	USBFF	TBD	\$25.85	TBD	\$23.67	\$24.09	TBD	\$31.61	NA	TBD	
Zone 3, per month	USBFF	TBD	\$26.12	TBD	\$29.90	\$32.27	TBD	36,27	NA	TBD	
Zone 4, per month	USBFF	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	NA	
NRC - 1st	USBFF	\$200.26	\$222.74	\$208.50	\$218.90	\$218.59	TBD	\$202.01	\$293.73	TBD	
NRC - Add'l	USBFF	\$104.51	\$140.22	\$62.31	\$136.39	\$136.19	TBD	\$105.88	\$126.38	TBD	
NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	USBFF	\$119.95	\$127.64	\$119.68	\$121.40	\$120.82	TBD	\$92.57	NA	TBD	
NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	USBFF	\$27.04	\$32.91	\$29.58	\$26.04	\$25.91	TBD	\$21.09	NA	TBD	-
NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	
NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA NA	NA NA	NA	TBD	NA NA	NA NA	TBD	
NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA NA	\$21.56	NA.	\$29.24	NA NA	TBD	NA.	NA NA	TBD	
NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA NA	\$3.94	NA	TBD	NA NA	NA NA	TBD	
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	TBD	NA	NA NA	NA	\$18.14	TBD	NA NA	NA NA	TBD	
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st  NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	TBD	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$8.06	TBD	NA NA	NA NA	TBD	
		TBD						NA NA		TBD	
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	IRD	NA	NA	NA	\$11.41	TBD	NA	NA	IRD	
	110770	0.40 = 1	N/A	TDD	N. A.	N1.5	A 1 A	N/A	N/A	N1.5	
4-Wire DSI Unbundled Sub-Loop Feeder, per month	USBFG	\$49.54	NA	TBD	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	
Zone 1, per month	USBFG	TBD	\$56.00	TBD	\$74.60	\$64.67	TBD	\$39.69	TBD	TBD	
Zone 2, per month	USBFG	TBD	\$80.13	TBD	\$104.09	\$92.67	TBD	\$67.36	TBD	TBD	
Zone 3, per month	USBFG	TBD	\$156.12	TBD	\$151.77	\$309.79	TBD	\$78.12	TBD	TBD	_

			AND OTHER SE	ERVICES								
	Zone 4, per month	USBFG	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	NA	
	NRC - 1st	USBFG	\$272.55	\$211.55	TBD	\$209.62	\$209.47	TBD	\$393.01	TBD	TBD	
	NRC - Add'l	USBFG	\$133.92	\$129.04	TBD	\$127.11	\$127.07	TBD	\$153.37	TBD	TBD	
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	USBFG	\$155.15	\$127.78	TBD	\$133.43	\$135.74	TBD	NA	TBD	TBD	
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	USBFG	\$24.59	\$33.06	TBD	\$33.59	\$34.25	TBD	NA	TBD	TBD	
	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	
	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	\$18.14	TBD	\$42.19	TBD	TBD	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	\$8.06	TBD	\$12.76	TBD	TBD	
Ш	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	\$11.41	TBD	NA	TBD	TBD	
2	-Wire Copper Unbundled Sub-Loop Feeder, per month	USBFH	\$10.59	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$10.78	NA	
Ш	Zone 1, per month	USBFH	TBD	\$11.01	TBD	\$8.29	\$8.81	TBD	\$10.66	NA	TBD	
	Zone 2, per month	USBFH	TBD	\$9.78	TBD	\$7.30	\$7.72	TBD	\$16.44	NA	TBD	
Ш	Zone 3, per month	USBFH	TBD	\$7.83	TBD	\$6.03	\$5.93	TBD	\$18.69	NA	TBD	
Ш	Zone 4, per month	USBFH	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$174.93	TBD	NA	NA	NA	
Ш	NRC - 1st	USBFH	\$172.20	\$175.18	TBD	\$175.18	\$92.53	TBD	\$172.89	\$259.80	TBD	
	NRC - Add'l	USBFH	\$90.45	\$92.66	TBD	\$92.66	\$116.22	TBD	\$90.81	\$106.45	TBD	
Щ	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	USBFH	\$114.73	\$113.67	TBD	\$116.78	\$21.31	TBD	\$88.27	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	USBFH	\$21.82	\$20.84	TBD	\$21.41	\$21.13	TBD	\$16.79	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	
	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	\$18.14	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	\$8.06	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	\$11.41	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Order Coordination - per loop	USBMC	\$51.29	\$16.31	TBD	\$16.31	\$16.29	TBD	\$45.34	\$45.53	TBD	
Ш												
4	-Wire Copper Unbundled Sub-Loop Feeder, per month	USBFJ	\$15.01	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$15.63	NA	
	Zone 1, per month	USBFJ	TBD	\$20.59	TBD	\$16.55	\$20.58	TBD	\$14.68	NA	TBD	
	Zone 2, per month	USBFJ	TBD	\$21.48	TBD	\$15.35	\$14.96	TBD	\$23.74	NA	TBD	
	Zone 3, per month	USBFJ	TBD	\$17.70	TBD	\$12.52	\$13.15	TBD	\$27.26	NA	TBD	
	Zone 4, per month	USBFJ	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	NA	
++	NRC - 1st	USBFJ	\$206.32	\$209.61	TBD	\$209.61	\$209.31	TBD	\$207.14	\$294.59	TBD	
++	NRC - Add'I	USBFJ	\$134.23	\$127.09	TBD	\$127.09	\$126.91	TBD	\$134.77	\$152.62	TBD	
$\vdash \vdash$	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	USBFJ	\$123.01	\$119.80	TBD	\$126.27	\$128.36	TBD	\$90.12	NA	TBD	
$\vdash \vdash$	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	USBFJ	\$26.53	\$25.07	TBD	\$26.43	\$26.87	TBD	\$19.44	NA To 50	TBD	
$\vdash \vdash$	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	
$\vdash \vdash$	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA COO.O.4	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
$\vdash \vdash$	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
++	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA TBD	\$3.94	NA C10.11	TBD	NA NA	NA	TBD TBD	
$\vdash \vdash$	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	TBD	NA NA		NA	\$18.14	TBD	NA NA	NA		
++	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	TBD TBD	NA NA	TBD TBD	NA NA	\$8.06	TBD TBD	NA NA	NA NA	TBD TBD	
H	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN					\$11.41		NA C45.24			
++	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Order Coordination - per loop	USBMC	\$51.29	\$16.31	TBD	\$16.31	\$16.29	TBD	\$45.34	\$45.43	TBD	
4	-Wire 2.4 KBPS Digital Unbundled Sub-Loop Feeder, per month	USBFK	\$30.97	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$32.47	NA	
HŤ	Zone 1, per month	USBFK	TBD	\$24.89	TBD	\$27.38	\$27.16	TBD	\$26.71	NA	TBD	
H	Zone 2, per month	USBFK	TBD	\$28.83	TBD	\$33.41	\$24.93	TBD	\$44.07	NA	TBD	
H	Zone 3, per month	USBFK	TBD	\$29.16	TBD	\$24.47	\$25.05	TBD	\$50.83	NA	TBD	
H	Zone 4, per month	USBFK	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	NA	
H	NRC - 1st	USBFK	\$212.90	\$211.32	TBD	\$209.77	\$209.47	TBD	\$215.00	\$309.57	TBD	

			AND OTHER SE	RVICES								
	NRC - Add'l	USBFK	\$131.14	\$128.81	TBD	\$127.26	\$127.07	TBD	\$132.92	\$157.93	TBD	
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	USBFK	\$131.15	\$127.64	TBD	\$133.53	\$135.74	TBD	\$96.50	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	USBFK	\$34.66	\$32.91	TBD	\$33.69	\$34.25	TBD	\$25.82	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	
	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	\$18.14	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	\$8.06	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	\$11.41	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
4-	Wire 4.8 KBPS Digital Unbundled Sub-Loop Feeder, per month	USBFL	\$30.97	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$32.47	NA	
	Zone 1, per month	USBFL	TBD	\$24.89	TBD	\$27.38	\$27.16	TBD	\$26.71	NA	TBD	
	Zone 2, per month	USBFL	TBD	\$28.83	TBD	\$33.41	\$24.93	TBD	\$44.07	NA	TBD	
	Zone 3, per month	USBFL	TBD	\$29.16	TBD	\$24.47	\$25.05	TBD	\$50.83	NA	TBD	
	Zone 4, per month	USBFL	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	NA	
Ш	NRC - 1st	USBFL	\$212.90	\$211.32	TBD	\$209.77	\$209.47	TBD	\$215.00	\$309.57	TBD	
Ш	NRC - Add'l	USBFL	\$131.14	\$128.81	TBD	\$127.26	\$127.07	TBD	\$132.92	\$157.93	TBD	
Щ	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	USBFL	\$131.15	\$127.64	TBD	\$133.53	\$135.74	TBD	\$96.50	NA	TBD	
Ш	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	USBFL	\$34.66	\$32.91	TBD	\$33.69	\$34.25	TBD	\$25.82	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	
Ш	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	\$18.14	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	\$8.06	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	\$11.41	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
4-	Wire 9.6 KBPS Digital Unbundled Sub-Loop Feeder, per month	USBFM	\$30.97	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$32.47	NA	
Ш	Zone 1, per month	USBFM	TBD	\$24.89	TBD	\$27.38	\$27.16	TBD	\$26.71	NA	TBD	
Ш	Zone 2, per month	USBFM	TBD	\$28.83	TBD	\$33.41	\$24.93	TBD	\$44.07	NA	TBD	
Ш	Zone 3, per month	USBFM	TBD	\$29.16	TBD	\$24.47	\$25.05	TBD	\$50.83	NA	TBD	
	Zone 4, per month	USBFM	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	NA	
Ш	NRC - 1st	USBFM	\$212.90	\$211.32	TBD	\$209.77	\$209.47	TBD	\$215.00	\$309.57	TBD	
	NRC - Add'l	USBFM	\$131.14	\$128.81	TBD	\$127.26	\$127.07	TBD	\$132.92	\$157.93	TBD	
$\Box \Box$	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	USBFM	\$131.15	\$127.64	TBD	\$133.53	\$135.74	TBD	\$96.50	NA	TBD	
Ш	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	USBFM	\$34.66	\$32.91	TBD	\$33.69	\$34.25	TBD	\$25.82	NA	TBD	
Ш	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	
	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
$\Box$	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
$\Box$	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	\$18.14	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	\$8.06	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
+-	1100 1 1101 11 15 1 1 1 1		-r-									
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	\$11.41	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
							,					
4-	Wire 19.2 KBPS Digital Unbundled Sub-Loop Feeder, per month	USBFN	\$30.97	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$32.47	NA	
4-	Wire 19.2 KBPS Digital Unbundled Sub-Loop Feeder, per month  Zone 1, per month	USBFN USBFN	\$30.97 TBD	NA \$24.89	NA TBD	NA \$27.38	NA \$27.16	NA TBD	NA \$26.71	\$32.47 NA	NA TBD	
4-	Wire 19.2 KBPS Digital Unbundled Sub-Loop Feeder, per month  Zone 1, per month  Zone 2, per month	USBFN USBFN USBFN	\$30.97 TBD TBD	NA \$24.89 \$28.83	NA TBD TBD	NA \$27.38 \$33.41	NA \$27.16 \$24.93	NA TBD TBD	NA \$26.71 \$44.07	\$32.47 NA NA	NA TBD TBD	
4-	Wire 19.2 KBPS Digital Unbundled Sub-Loop Feeder, per month  Zone 1, per month  Zone 2, per month  Zone 3, per month	USBFN USBFN USBFN USBFN	\$30.97 TBD TBD TBD	NA \$24.89 \$28.83 \$29.16	NA TBD TBD TBD	NA \$27.38 \$33.41 \$24.47	NA \$27.16 \$24.93 \$25.05	NA TBD TBD TBD	NA \$26.71 \$44.07 \$50.83	\$32.47 NA NA NA	NA TBD TBD TBD	
4-	Wire 19.2 KBPS Digital Unbundled Sub-Loop Feeder, per month  Zone 1, per month  Zone 2, per month  Zone 3, per month  Zone 4, per month	USBFN USBFN USBFN USBFN USBFN	\$30.97 TBD TBD TBD NA	NA \$24.89 \$28.83 \$29.16 NA	NA TBD TBD TBD NA	NA \$27.38 \$33.41 \$24.47 NA	NA \$27.16 \$24.93 \$25.05 NA	NA TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD	NA \$26.71 \$44.07 \$50.83 NA	\$32.47 NA NA NA NA	NA TBD TBD TBD NA	
4-	Wire 19.2 KBPS Digital Unbundled Sub-Loop Feeder, per month  Zone 1, per month  Zone 2, per month  Zone 3, per month  Zone 4, per month  NRC - 1st	USBFN USBFN USBFN USBFN USBFN USBFN USBFN	\$30.97 TBD TBD TBD NA \$212.90	NA \$24.89 \$28.83 \$29.16 NA \$211.32	NA TBD TBD TBD NA TBD	NA \$27.38 \$33.41 \$24.47 NA \$209.77	NA \$27.16 \$24.93 \$25.05 NA \$209.47	NA TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD	NA \$26.71 \$44.07 \$50.83 NA \$215.00	\$32.47 NA NA NA NA \$309.57	NA TBD TBD TBD NA TBD	
4-	Wire 19.2 KBPS Digital Unbundled Sub-Loop Feeder, per month  Zone 1, per month  Zone 2, per month  Zone 3, per month  Zone 4, per month  NRC - 1st  NRC - Add'I	USBFN USBFN USBFN USBFN USBFN USBFN USBFN	\$30.97 TBD TBD TBD NA \$212.90 \$131.14	NA \$24.89 \$28.83 \$29.16 NA \$211.32 \$128.81	NA TBD TBD TBD NA TBD TBD TBD	NA \$27.38 \$33.41 \$24.47 NA \$209.77 \$127.26	NA \$27.16 \$24.93 \$25.05 NA \$209.47 \$127.07	NA TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD	NA \$26.71 \$44.07 \$50.83 NA \$215.00 \$132.92	\$32.47 NA NA NA NA S309.57 \$157.93	NA TBD TBD TBD NA TBD TBD TBD TBD	
4-	Wire 19.2 KBPS Digital Unbundled Sub-Loop Feeder, per month  Zone 1, per month  Zone 2, per month  Zone 3, per month  Zone 4, per month  NRC - 1st  NRC - Add'l  NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	USBFN USBFN USBFN USBFN USBFN USBFN USBFN USBFN USBFN	\$30.97 TBD TBD TBD NA \$212.90 \$131.14 \$131.15	NA \$24.89 \$28.83 \$29.16 NA \$211.32 \$128.81 \$127.64	NA TBD TBD TBD NA TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD	NA \$27.38 \$33.41 \$24.47 NA \$209.77 \$127.26 \$133.53	NA \$27.16 \$24.93 \$25.05 NA \$209.47 \$127.07	NA TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD	NA \$26.71 \$44.07 \$50.83 NA \$215.00 \$132.92 \$96.50	\$32.47 NA NA NA NA \$309.57 \$157.93 NA	NA TBD TBD TBD NA TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD	
4-	Wire 19.2 KBPS Digital Unbundled Sub-Loop Feeder, per month  Zone 1, per month  Zone 2, per month  Zone 3, per month  Zone 4, per month  NRC - 1st  NRC - Add'I	USBFN USBFN USBFN USBFN USBFN USBFN USBFN	\$30.97 TBD TBD TBD NA \$212.90 \$131.14	NA \$24.89 \$28.83 \$29.16 NA \$211.32 \$128.81	NA TBD TBD TBD NA TBD TBD TBD	NA \$27.38 \$33.41 \$24.47 NA \$209.77 \$127.26	NA \$27.16 \$24.93 \$25.05 NA \$209.47 \$127.07	NA TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD TBD	NA \$26.71 \$44.07 \$50.83 NA \$215.00 \$132.92	\$32.47 NA NA NA NA S309.57 \$157.93	NA TBD TBD TBD NA TBD TBD TBD TBD	

			AND OTHER SI									
	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	\$18.14	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	\$8.06	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	\$11.41	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
4	Wire 56 KBPS Digital Unbundled Sub-Loop Feeder, per month	USBFO	\$30.97	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$32.47	NA	
	Zone 1, per month	USBFO	TBD	\$24.89	TBD	\$27.38	\$27.16	TBD	\$26.71	NA	TBD	
	Zone 2, per month	USBFO	TBD	\$28.83	TBD	\$33.41	\$24.93	TBD	\$44.07	NA	TBD	
	Zone 3, per month	USBFO	TBD	\$29.16	TBD	\$24.47	\$25.05	TBD	\$50.83	NA	TBD	
	Zone 4, per month	USBFO	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	NA	
	NRC - 1st	USBFO	\$212.90	\$211.32	TBD	\$209.77	\$209.47	TBD	\$215.00	\$309.57	TBD	
	NRC - Add'I	USBFO	\$131.14	\$128.81	TBD	\$127.26	\$127.07	TBD	\$132.92	\$157.93	TBD	
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	USBFO	\$131.15	\$127.64	TBD	\$133.53	\$135.74	TBD	\$96.50	NA	TBD	
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	USBFO	\$34.66	\$32.91	TBD	\$33.69	\$34.25	TBD	\$25.82	NA	TBD	
H	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	NA	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	
HH	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
++	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA NA	\$21.56	NA NA	\$29.24	NA NA	TBD	NA NA	NA NA	TBD	
++	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA NA	\$3.84	NA NA	\$3.94	NA	TBD	NA NA	NA NA	TBD	
++	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	\$18.14	TBD	NA NA	NA NA	TBD	
++	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	TBD	NA.	TBD	NA NA	\$8.06	TBD	NA NA	NA NA	TBD	
H	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	TBD	NA NA	TBD	NA NA	\$11.41	TBD	NA NA	NA NA	TBD	
		SOMAN	100	INA	100	INA	Ψ11.41	100	INA	INA	100	
H 4	Wire 64 KBPS Digital Unbundled Sub-Loop Feeder, per month	USBFP	\$30.97	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$32.47	NA	
-	Zone 1, per month	USBFP	TBD	\$24.89	TBD	\$27.38	\$27.16	TBD	\$26.71	NA	TBD	
++	Zone 2, per month	USBFP	TBD	\$28.83	TBD	\$33.41	\$24.93	TBD	\$44.07	NA NA	TBD	
HH	Zone 3, per month	USBFP	TBD	\$29.16	TBD	\$24.47	\$25.05	TBD	\$50.83	NA NA	TBD	
$\vdash\vdash\vdash$	Zone 4, per month	USBFP	NA	NA	NA NA	Ψ24.47 NA	923.03 NA	TBD	φ30.63 NA	NA NA	NA NA	
$\vdash\vdash\vdash$	NRC - 1st	USBFP	\$212.90	\$211.32	TBD	\$209.77	\$209.47	TBD	\$215.00	\$309.57	TBD	
$\vdash$	NRC - Add'l	USBFP	\$131.14	\$128.81	TBD	\$127.26	\$209.47	TBD	\$132.92	\$157.93	TBD	
$\vdash$	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	USBFP	\$131.14	\$120.61	TBD	\$133.53	\$135.74	TBD	\$96.50	NA	TBD	
++	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st  NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	USBFP	\$34.66	\$32.91	TBD	\$33.69	\$34.25	TBD	\$25.82	NA NA	TBD	
++	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	NA NA	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	
++	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR  NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect										TBD	
++	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect  NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMEC SOMAN	NA NA	\$0.42 \$21.56	NA NA	NA \$29.24	NA \$29.24	TBD TBD	NA NA	NA NA	TBD	
++	271		NA NA		NA NA				NA NA	NA NA	TBD	
++	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	TBD	\$3.84	TBD	\$3.94	\$3.94	TBD TBD	NA NA	NA NA	TBD	
$\vdash\vdash\vdash$	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	TBD	NA NA	TBD	NA NA	\$18.14	TBD	NA NA	NA NA	TBD	
$\vdash\vdash\vdash$	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN					\$8.06					
+	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	TBD	NA	TBD	NA	\$11.41	TBD	NA	NA	TBD	
Н.	handled Outs I am MadWardan		<b>.</b>									
$H^{U}$	nbundled Sub-Loop Modification	111.8401/	#050.00	<b>#057.04</b>	TDD	<b>#057.00</b>	#000 7C	TDD	#000 0C	<b>#050.74</b>	TDD	
$\vdash \vdash$	NRC - Load Coil/Equipment Removal per 2 Wire pair - 1st	ULM2X	\$358.90	\$357.81	TBD	\$357.82	\$332.79	TBD	\$360.33	\$358.71	TBD	
++	NRC - Load Coil/Equipment Removal per 2 Wire pair - Add'l	ULM2X	\$8.08	\$8.15	TBD	\$8.15	\$7.49	TBD	\$8.11	\$8.07	TBD	
$\vdash \vdash$	NRC - Load Coil/Equipment Removal per 4 Wire pair - 1st	ULM4X	\$358.90	\$357.81	TBD	\$357.82	\$332.79	TBD	\$360.33	\$358.71	TBD	
HH	NRC - Load Coil/Equipment Removal per 4 Wire pair - Add'l	ULM4X	\$8.08	\$8.15	TBD	\$8.15	\$7.49	TBD	\$8.11	\$8.07	TBD	
$\Box$	NRC - Bridge Tap Removal per pair unloaded - 1st	ULMBT	\$561.91	\$562.71	TBD	\$562.73	\$521.03	TBD	\$564.15	\$561.62	TBD	
$\Box$	NRC - Bridge Tap Removal per pair unloaded - Add'l	ULMBT	\$10.09	\$10.19	TBD	\$10.19	\$9.36	TBD	\$10.14	\$8.07	TBD	
Ш			ļ									
L	pop Make Up											
	NRC - Loop Makeup - Preordering Without Reservation, per working facility queried (Manual) **	UMKLW	\$134.00	\$134.00	\$134.00	\$134.00	\$134.00	\$134.00	\$134.00	\$134.00	\$100.00	
	Loop Makeup - Preordering Without Reservation, per spare facility queried (Manual) Maximum number of spare facilities per manual LMUSI is 3. **	UMKLW	\$134.00	\$134.00	\$134.00	\$134.00	\$134.00	\$134.00	\$134.00	\$134.00	\$100.00	
$\sqcup \sqcup$	[ [[wandar]   waximum number of spare facilities per manual Liviosi is 3.	UIVIILLVV	ψ104.00	ψ104.00	ψ104.00	ψ104.00	ψ104.00	ψ104.00	ψ104.00	ψ104.00	ψ100.00	

		AND OTHER SE	ERVICES							
NRC-Loop Makeup - Preordering With Reservation, per spare facility queried (Manual) Max number of spare facilities per manual LMUSI is 3. **	UMKLP	\$140.00	\$140.00	\$140.00	\$140.00	\$140.00	\$140.00	\$140.00	\$140.00	\$100.00
NRC - Loop Makeup - Preordering Without Reservation, per working facility	OWNE	Ψ110.00	Ψ110.00	Ψ110.00	Ψ110.00	ψ110.00	ψ110.00	ψ110.00	ψ110.00	ψ100.00
queried (Mechanized) **		\$1.08	\$1.08	\$1.08	\$1.08	\$1.08	\$1.08	\$1.08	\$1.08	\$0.6888
Loop Makeup - Preordering Without Reservation, per spare facility queried										
(Mechanized) Max number of spare facilities per mechanized LMUSI is 10.**		\$1.08	\$1.08	\$1.08	\$1.08	\$1.08	\$1.08	\$1.08	\$1.08	\$0.6888
Loop Makeup - Preordering With Reservation, per spare facility queried										
(Mechanized) Max number of spare facilities per mechanized LMUSI is 10.**		\$1.08	\$1.08	\$1.08	\$1.08	\$1.08	\$1.08	\$1.08	\$1.08	\$0.6888
Unbundled Network Terminating Wire, per pair, per month	UENPP	\$0.49	\$0.46	\$1.37	\$0.64	\$0.35	TBD	\$0.44	\$0.46	TBD
NRC - UNTW Pair, per pair	UENPP	\$40.02	\$65.35	\$2.48	\$65.35	\$64.77	TBD	\$65.82	\$60.93	TBD
NRC - Disconnect Charge, per pair	UENPP	\$0.87	NA	\$1.74	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	TBD
NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD
NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	\$29.24	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	\$3.94	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Sub-Loop Concentration - Channelization Sys (Outside CO)										
NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	TBD	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	TBD	TBD	TBD	NA
NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	\$29.24	TBD	TBD	TBD	\$19.99
NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	\$3.94	TBD	TBD	TBD	NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	TBD	NA	\$18.94	TBD	TBD	TBD	NA	NA	NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	TBD	NA	\$8.42	TBD	TBD	TBD	NA	NA	NA
TR008 - System A (96 channel capacity - channels 1-96), per month	UCT8A	\$829.76	\$477.76	\$724.79	\$493.89	\$546.21	TBD	\$579.03	\$571.42	\$683.78
NRC - 1st	UCT8A	\$404.46	\$408.22	\$632.36	\$408.23	\$407.65	TBD	\$587.83	\$586.42	\$634.31
NRC - Add'l	UCT8A	\$220.32	\$222.37	\$310.82	\$222.37	\$222.06	TBD	\$278.83	\$277.97	\$311.78
NRC-Disconnect, 1st	UCT8A	\$236.23	\$236.02	NA	\$253.87	\$258.08	TBD	NA	NA	NA
NRC-Disconnect, Add'l	UCT8A	\$74.90	\$74.84	NA	\$80.50	\$81.83	TBD	NA	NA	NA
TR008 - System B (96 channel capacity - channels 97-192), per month	UCT8B	\$87.34	\$85.12	\$92.91	\$82.15	\$87.89	TBD	\$85.59	\$87.65	\$102.12
NRC - 1st	UCT8B	\$404.46	\$408.22	\$632.36	\$408.23	\$407.65	TBD	\$587.83	\$586.42	\$634.31
NRC - Add'I	UCT8B	\$220.32	\$222.37	\$310.82	\$222.37	\$222.06	TBD	\$278.83	\$277.97	\$311.78
NRC-Disconnect, 1st	UCT8B	\$236.23	\$236.02	NA	\$253.87	\$258.08	TBD	NA	NA	NA
NRC-Disconnect, Add'l	UCT8B	\$74.90	\$74.84	NA	\$80.50	\$81.83	TBD	NA	NA	NA
TR303 - System A (96 channel capacity - channels 1-96), per month	UCT3A	\$868.77	\$512.86	\$764.42	\$530.75	\$584.28	TBD	\$615.62	\$611.62	\$726.87
NRC - 1st	UCT3A	\$404.46	\$408.22	\$632.36	\$408.23	\$407.65	TBD	\$587.83	\$586.42	\$634.31
NRC - Add'l	UCT3A	\$220.32	\$222.37	\$310.82	\$222.37	\$222.06	TBD	\$278.83	\$277.97	\$311.78
NRC-Disconnect, 1st	UCT3A	\$236.23	\$236.02	NA	\$253.87	\$258.08	TBD	NA	NA	NA
NRC-Disconnect, Add'l	UCT3A	\$74.90	\$74.84	NA	\$80.50	\$81.83	TBD	NA	NA	NA
TR303 - System B (96 channel capacity - channels 97-192), per month	UCT3B	\$126.35	\$120.21	\$132.54	\$119.01	\$125.95	TBD	\$122.18	\$127.76	\$145.21
NRC - 1st	UCT3B	\$404.46	\$408.22	\$632.36	\$408.23	\$407.65	TBD	\$587.83	\$586.42	\$634.31
NRC - Add'l	UCT3B	\$220.32	\$222.37	\$310.82	\$222.37	\$222.06	TBD	\$278.83	\$277.97	\$311.78
NRC-Disconnect, 1st	UCT3B	\$236.23	\$236.02	NA	\$253.87	\$258.08	TBD	NA	NA	NA
NRC-Disconnect, Add'l	UCT3B	\$74.90	\$74.84	NA ************************************	\$80.50	\$81.83	TBD	NA Tourse	NA Dan 24	NA ************************************
DS1 Feeder Interface, per month	UCTFS	\$67.03	NA ****	\$72.12	NA ************************************	NA ATO OO	TBD	\$64.63	\$69.24	\$76.73
Zone 1, per month	UCTFS	NA	\$56.65	TBD	\$60.01	\$73.29	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Zone 2, per month	UCTFS	NA	\$65.86	TBD	\$60.04	\$88.72	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Zone 3, per month	UCTFS	NA	\$107.08	TBD	\$106.11	\$187.11	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Zone 4, per month	UCTFS	NA 0100.51	NA ************************************	NA 0.105.7.1	NA ************************************	NA	TBD	NA Door oo	NA Dana an	NA DATA
NRC 1st	UCTFS	\$192.51	\$211.55	\$425.74	\$209.62	\$209.47	TBD	\$237.09	\$236.32	\$418.37
NRC Add'l	UCTFS	\$105.73	\$129.04	\$198.06	\$127.11	\$127.07	TBD	\$116.01	\$115.55	\$198.67
NRC-Disconnect, 1st	UCTFS	\$56.94	\$127.78	NA	\$133.43	\$135.74	TBD	NA	NA	NA
NRC-Disconnect, Add'l	UCTFS	\$12.81	\$33.06	NA na an	\$33.59	\$34.25	TBD	NA To ac	NA Do 40	NA OA
Channel Interface-2 Wire Voice-Loop Start or Ground Start, per mo	ULCC2	\$2.38	\$2.12	\$2.38	\$2.24	\$2.34	TBD	\$2.22	\$2.43	\$2.61

			AND OTHER SE	ERVICES							
	NRC 1st	ULCC2	\$20.88	\$21.07	\$41.82	\$21.08	\$21.05	TBD	\$28.66	\$28.58	\$41.95
	NRC Add'l	ULCC2	\$20.77	\$20.96	\$41.58	\$20.96	\$20.93	TBD	\$28.50	\$28.42	\$41.71
	NRC-Disconnect, 1st	ULCC2	\$10.00	\$9.99	NA	\$10.75	\$10.92	TBD	NA	NA	
	NRC-Disconnect, Add'l	ULCC2	\$9.94	\$9.93	NA	\$10.68	\$10.86	TBD	NA	NA	
	Channel Interface - 2 Wire ISDN, per month	ULCC1	\$9.51	\$8.48	\$9.53	\$8.98	\$9.34	TBD	\$8.88	\$9.72	\$10.43
	NRC 1st	ULCC1	\$20.88	\$21.07	\$41.82	\$21.08	\$21.05	TBD	\$21.24	\$28.58	\$41.95
	NRC Add'l	ULCC1	\$20.77	\$20.96	\$41.58	\$20.96	\$20.93	TBD	\$21.13	\$28.42	\$41.71
	NRC-Disconnect, 1st	ULCC1	\$10.00	\$9.99	NA	\$10.75	\$10.92	TBD	NA	NA	NA
	NRC-Disconnect, Add'I	ULCC1	\$9.94	\$9.93	NA	\$10.68	\$10.86	TBD	NA	NA	NA
	Channel Interface - 2 Wire Voice - Reverse Battery, per month	ULCCR	\$14.14	\$12.61	\$14.17	\$13.35	\$13.89	TBD	\$13.20	\$14.46	\$15.51
	. NRC 1st	ULCCR	\$20.88	\$21.07	\$41.82	\$21.08	\$21.05	TBD	\$28.66	\$28.58	\$41.95
Ш	NRC Add'I	ULCCR	\$20.77	\$20.96	\$41.58	\$20.96	\$20.93	TBD	\$28.50	\$28.42	\$41.71
Ш	NRC-Disconnect, 1st	ULCCR	\$10.00	\$9.99	NA	\$10.75	\$10.92	TBD	NA	NA	NA
	NRC-Disconnect, Add'I	ULCCR	\$9.94	\$9.93	NA	\$10.68	\$10.86	TBD	NA	NA	NA
	Channel Interface - 4 Wire Voice (Specials Card), per month	ULCC4	\$8.43	\$7.52	\$8.45	\$7.96	\$8.29	TBD	\$7.87	\$8.62	\$9.26
Ш	NRC 1st	ULCC4	\$20.88	\$21.07	\$41.82	\$21.08	\$21.05	TBD	\$28.66	\$28.58	\$41.95
Ш	NRC Add'I	ULCC4	\$20.77	\$20.96	\$41.58	\$20.96	\$20.93	TBD	\$28.50	\$28.42	\$41.71
Ш	NRC-Disconnect, 1st	ULCC4	\$10.00	\$9.99	NA	\$10.75	\$10.92	TBD	NA	NA	NA
Ш	NRC-Disconnect, Add'l	ULCC4	\$9.94	\$9.93	NA	\$10.68	\$10.86	TBD	NA	NA	NA
Ш	Test Circuit, per month	UCTTC	\$41.21	\$36.76	\$41.30	\$38.90	\$40.49	TBD	\$38.47	\$42.14	\$45.22
Ш	NRC 1st	UCTTC	\$20.88	\$21.07	\$41.82	\$21.08	\$21.05	TBD	\$28.66	\$28.58	\$41.95
Ш	NRC Add'I	UCTTC	\$20.77	\$20.96	\$41.58	\$20.96	\$20.93	TBD	\$28.50	\$28.42	\$41.71
Ш	NRC-Disconnect, 1st	UCTTC	\$10.00	\$9.99	NA	\$10.75	\$10.92	TBD	NA	NA	NA
	NRC-Disconnect, Add'l	UCTTC	\$9.94	\$9.93	NA	\$10.68	\$10.86	TBD	NA	NA	NA
Щ	Channel Interface - Digital 56Kbps, per month	ULCC5	\$12.49	\$11.14	\$12.51	\$11.79	\$12.27	TBD	\$11.66	\$12.77	\$13.71
Щ	NRC 1st	ULCC5	\$20.88	\$21.07	\$41.82	\$21.08	\$21.05	TBD	\$28.66	\$28.58	\$41.95
	NRC Add'I	ULCC5	\$20.77	\$20.96	\$41.58	\$20.96	\$20.93	TBD	\$28.50	\$28.42	\$41.71
	NRC-Disconnect, 1st	ULCC5	\$10.00	\$9.99	NA	\$10.75	\$10.92	TBD	NA	NA	NA
Щ	NRC-Disconnect, Add'l	ULCC5	\$9.94	\$9.93	NA	\$10.68	\$10.86	TBD	NA	NA	NA
4	Channel Interface - Digital 64Kbps, per month	ULCC6	\$12.49	\$11.14	\$12.51	\$14.08	\$12.27	TBD	\$11.66	\$12.77	\$13.71
4	NRC 1st	ULCC6	\$20.88	\$21.07	\$41.82	\$21.08	\$21.05	TBD	\$28.66	\$28.58	\$41.95
$oxed{oxed}$	NRC Add'I	ULCC6	\$20.77	\$20.96	\$41.58	\$20.96	\$20.93	TBD	\$28.50	\$28.42	\$41.71
4	NRC-Disconnect, 1st	ULCC6	\$10.00	\$9.99	NA	\$10.75	\$10.92	TBD	NA	NA	NA
Щ.	NRC-Disconnect, Add'I	ULCC6	\$9.94	\$9.93	NA	\$10.68	\$10.86	TBD	NA	NA	NA
L	oop Concentration System (Inside C.O.)					*					
++	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
++	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA Coo.o.4	NA COO O4	NA	NA	NA	NA ©10.00
$+\!\!+\!\!-$	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA NA	\$21.56	NA NA	\$29.24	\$29.24	NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$19.99
$+\!\!+\!\!-$	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN SOMAN	NA TBD	\$3.84 NA	NA \$18.94	\$3.94 TBD	\$3.94	NA \$25.52	NA TBD	NA \$44.06	NA TBD
$\vdash \vdash$	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	TBD	NA NA	\$18.94 \$8.42	TBD	\$18.14 \$8.06	\$25.52 \$11.34	TBD	\$44.06 \$13.55	TBD
$+\!+\!-$	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	UCT8A	\$327.44	\$470.73	\$8.42 \$316.63	\$522.17	\$8.06 \$432.54	\$11.34 \$454.79	\$375.96	\$13.55	\$380.06
++	TR008 -System A (96 channel capacity - channels 1-96), per month  NRC - 1st	UCT8A UCT8A	\$327.44 \$1,115.10	\$470.73 \$651.05	\$316.63	\$522.17 \$651.04	\$432.54 \$650.11	\$454.79	\$375.96	\$399.21	\$380.06 \$1.114.05
++	NRC - 1st	UCT8A UCT8A	\$1,115.10 NA	\$651.05 NA	\$1,111.95 NA	\$651.04 NA	\$650.11 NA	\$1,115.10 NA	\$1,113.00 NA	\$1,119.30 NA	\$1,114.05 NA
++	NRC-Disconnect, 1st	UCT8A	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
++	NRC-Disconnect, Add'l	UCT8A	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
++	TR008 -System B (96 channel capacity - channels 97-192), per month	UCT8B	\$67.41	\$55.96	\$65.27	\$63.59	\$61.71	\$73.30	\$65.98	\$71.91	\$68.71
++	NRC - 1st	UCT8B	\$464.57	\$271.27	\$463.37	\$271.27	\$270.88	\$464.71	\$463.74	\$466.38	\$464.21
++	NRC - Add'l	UCT8B	5464.57 NA	Φ2/1.2/ NA	\$463.37 NA	Φ2/1.2/ NA	\$270.00 NA	5464.71 NA	5463.74 NA	9400.30 NA	NA
++	NRC-Disconnect, 1st	UCT8B	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
++	NRC-Disconnect, Add'l	UCT8B	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
H +	TR303 - System A (96 channel capacity - channels 1-96), per month	UCT3A	\$375.18	\$510.37	\$362.87	\$567.21	\$476.24	\$506.70	\$422.68	\$450.13	\$428.73
++	NRC - 1st	UCT3A	\$1,115.10	\$651.05	\$1,111.95	\$651.04	\$650.11	\$1,115.10	\$1,113.00	\$1,119.30	\$1,114.05
++	NRC - Add'l	UCT3A	λ1,115.10 NA	NA	\$1,111.95 NA	NA	NA	\$1,115.10 NA	νA	λ1,119.30 NA	NA NA
H+	NRC-Disconnect, 1st	UCT3A	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
$\perp \perp \perp$	TATO DISCOMBECT, 1St	UUTSA	INA	INA	INA	IVA	1474	INA	INA	INA	INC

			AND OTHER SE	ERVICES							
	NRC-Disconnect, Add'l	UCT3A	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	TR303 - System B (96 channel capacity - channels 97-192), per month	UCT3B	\$111.30	\$94.30	\$110.02	\$107.16	\$103.99	\$123.52	\$111.17	\$121.16	\$115.79
	NRC - 1st	UCT3B	\$464.57	\$271.27	\$463.37	\$271.27	\$270.88	\$464.71	\$463.74	\$466.38	\$464.21
	NRC - Add'l	UCT3B	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC-Disconnect, 1st	UCT3B	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC-Disconnect, Add'l	UCT3B	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	DS1 Interface, per month	UCTCO	\$6.42	\$5.28	\$6.15	\$6.04	\$5.91	\$6.99	\$6.27	\$6.79	\$6.49
	NRC 1st	UCTCO	\$367.70	\$126.61	\$366.72	\$126.61	\$126.43	\$367.80	\$367.04	\$369.13	\$367.41
	NRC Add'I	UCTCO	\$132.03	\$92.17	\$130.63	\$92.17	\$92.04	\$132.07	\$131.79	\$132.54	\$131.92
	NRC-Disconnect, 1st	UCTCO	NA	\$31.11	NA	\$33.46	\$34.02	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC-Disconnect, Add'l	UCTCO	NA	\$8.71	NA	\$9.37	\$9.52	NA	NA	NA	NA
	Channel Interface-2 Wire Voice-Loop Start or Ground Start, per month	ULCC2	\$2.55	\$2.10	\$2.44	\$2.40	\$2.35	\$2.77	\$0.89	\$2.69	\$2.58
	NRC 1st	ULCC2	\$35.77	\$21.07	\$35.68	\$21.08	\$21.05	\$35.78	\$35.73	\$35.91	\$35.74
	NRC Add'I	ULCC2	\$35.55	\$20.96	\$35.48	\$20.96	\$20.93	\$35.37	\$35.49	\$35.71	\$35.54
	NRC-Disconnect, 1st	ULCC2	NA	\$9.99	NA	\$10.75	\$10.92	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC-Disconnect, Add'l	ULCC2	NA	\$9.93	NA	\$10.68	\$10.86	NA	NA	NA	NA
ПТ	Channel Interface - 2 Wire ISDN, per month	ULCC1	\$10.19	\$8.38	\$9.76	\$9.59	\$9.39	\$11.10	\$9.95	\$10.76	\$10.30
	NRC 1st	ULCC1	\$35.77	\$21.07	\$35.68	\$21.08	\$21.05	\$35.78	\$35.71	\$35.91	\$35.74
ΠĦ	NRC Add'I	ULCC1	\$35.55	\$20.96	\$35.48	\$20.96	\$20.93	\$35.37	\$35.51	\$35.71	\$35.54
ΠŢ	NRC-Disconnect, 1st	ULCC1	NA	\$9.99	NA	\$10.75	\$10.92	NA	NA	NA	NA
ΠĦ	NRC-Disconnect, Add'l	ULCC1	NA	\$9.93	NA	\$10.68	\$10.86	NA	NA	NA	NA
H	Channel Interface - 2 Wire Voice - Reverse Battery, per month	ULCCR	\$15.15	\$12.46	\$14.51	\$14.26	\$13.95	\$16.46	\$14.80	\$16.01	\$15.32
	. NRC 1st	ULCCR	\$35.77	\$21.07	\$35.68	\$21.08	\$21.05	\$35.78	\$35.71	\$35.91	\$35.74
	NRC Add'I	ULCCR	\$35.55	\$20.96	\$35.48	\$20.96	\$20.93	\$35.37	\$35.51	\$35.71	\$35.54
	NRC-Disconnect, 1st	ULCCR	NA	\$9.99	NA	\$10.75	\$10.92	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC-Disconnect, Add'l	ULCCR	NA	\$9.93	NA	\$10.68	\$10.86	NA	NA	NA	NA
	Channel Interface - 4 Wire Voice, per month	ULCC4	\$9.04	\$7.43	\$8.65	\$8.51	\$8.32	\$9.83	\$8.82	\$9.55	\$9.13
	NRC 1st	ULCC4	\$35.77	\$21.07	\$35.68	\$21.08	\$21.05	\$35.78	\$35.71	\$35.91	\$35.74
H	NRC Add'l	ULCC4	\$35.55	\$20.96	\$35.48	\$20.96	\$20.93	\$35.37	\$35.51	\$35.71	\$35.54
H	NRC-Disconnect, 1st	ULCC4	NA	\$9.99	NA	\$10.75	\$10.92	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC-Disconnect, Add'I	ULCC4	NA	\$9.93	NA	\$10.68	\$10.86	NA	NA	NA	NA
	Test Circuit, per month	UCTTC	\$44.16	36.31	\$42.30	\$41.58	\$40.67	\$47.85	\$43.13	\$46.66	\$44.65
	NRC 1st	UCTTC	\$35.77	\$21.07	\$35.68	\$21.08	\$21.05	\$35.78	\$35.71	\$35.91	\$35.74
T	NRC Add'I	UCTTC	\$35.55	\$20.96	\$35.48	\$20.96	\$20.93	\$35.37	\$35.51	\$35.71	\$35.54
	NRC-Disconnect, 1st	UCTTC	\$35.55	\$9.99	NA	\$10.75	\$10.92	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC-Disconnect, Add'I	UCTTC	\$35.55	\$9.93	NA	\$10.68	\$10.86	NA	NA	NA	NA
	Channel Interface - Digital 56Kbps, per month	ULCC5	TBD	\$11.01	TBD	\$12.60	\$12.33	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
	NRC 1st	ULCC5	TBD	\$21.07	TBD	\$21.08	\$21.05	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
	NRC Add'I	ULCC5	TBD	\$20.96	TBD	\$20.96	\$20.93	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
	NRC-Disconnect, 1st	ULCC5	TBD	\$9.99	NA	\$10.75	\$10.92	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
	NRC-Disconnect, Add'l	ULCC5	TBD	\$9.93	NA	\$10.68	\$10.86	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
	Channel Interface - Digital 64Kbps, per month	ULCC6	TBD	\$11.01	TBD	\$12.60	\$12.33	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
H	NRC 1st	ULCC6	TBD	\$21.07	TBD	\$21.08	\$21.05	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
ΠĦ	NRC Add'I	ULCC6	TBD	\$20.96	TBD	\$20.96	\$20.93	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
H	NRC-Disconnect, 1st	ULCC6	TBD	\$9.99	NA	\$10.75	\$10.92	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
T	NRC-Disconnect, Add'l	ULCC6	TBD	\$9.93	NA	\$10.68	\$10.86	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
L	INE SHARING										
	2-Wire analog VG (SL1) for Line Sharing										
	RC - per month (Note 3) **		TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	\$12.16
T	NRC - 1st (Note 3) **	İ	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	\$31.99
T	NRC - Add'l (Note 3) **		TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	\$20.02
	<u> </u>	İ	1			1	i	1	i		
HT	System Splitter - 96 Line Capacity		1			1					
H +	RC - Per month **	ULSDA	\$100.00	\$100.00	\$100.00	\$100.00	\$100.00	\$100.00	\$100.00	\$100.00	\$100.00
	1 1		+	7.23.00	+ : - 3 : 0 0	+	+	+ 5.00	T . T 5.00	+	

			AND OTHER SE	ERVICES								
	NRC - 1st **	ULSDA	\$150.00	\$150.00	\$150.00	\$300.00	\$150.00	\$300.00	\$300.00	\$300.00	\$150.00	
	NRC - Addl **	ULSDA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
	NRC - Disconnect 1st **	ULSDA	\$150.00	\$150.00	\$150.00	NA	\$150.00	NA	NA	NA	\$150.00	
	NRC - Disconnect Add'I **	ULSDA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
			<b>V</b> 0.00	<b>V</b> 0.00	******	******	******	******	******	<b>V</b>	70.00	
HH	System Splitter - 24 Line Capacity											
++	RC - Per month **	ULSDB	\$25.00	\$25.00	\$25.00	\$25.00	\$25.00	\$25.00	\$25.00	\$25.00	\$25.00	
H	NRC - 1st **	ULSDB	\$150.00	\$150.00	\$150.00	\$300.00	\$150.00	\$300.00	\$300.00	\$300.00	\$150.00	
	NRC - Addl **	ULSDB	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
	NRC - Disconnect 1st **	ULSDB	\$150.00	\$150.00	\$150.00	NA	\$150.00	NA	NA	\$0.00 NA	\$150.00	
++	NRC - Disconnect Add'I **											
++	INRC - Disconnect Add I ***	ULSDB	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	
++	Language Company to Alice Anticotion Bandon Communication											
++	Loop Capacity, Line Activation Per Occurrence		4			4		4	4	4		
Ш	RC - Per Month **	ULSDC	\$6.00	\$6.00	\$6.00	\$6.00	\$6.00	\$6.00	\$6.00	\$6.00	\$3.48	
Ш	NRC - 1st **	ULSDC	\$40.00	\$40.00	\$40.00	\$40.00	\$40.00	\$40.00	\$40.00	\$40.00	\$40.00	
	NRC - Addl **	ULSDC	\$22.00	\$22.00	\$22.00	\$22.00	\$22.00	\$22.00	\$22.00	\$22.00	\$21.39	
Ш												
Ш	NRC - Service Order submitted Electronically, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	
Ш	NRC - Setvice Order submitted Electronically, per LSR - Disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD	
П	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$29.24	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99	
ПT	NRC - Service Order submitted Manually, per LSR, Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	\$3.94	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD	
ĦĦ	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$26.94	\$44.22	NA	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA	\$8.42	NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	\$12.76	\$13.55	NA	
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	\$17.77	NA	NA	NA	\$11.41	\$16.06	NA	NA	NA	
H	Three more manage manage or the order processings.	001111111	Ψ17.77	10/	1471	10/	Ψιιιι	Ψ10.00	10/	1471	14/ (	
H	Subsequent Activity - Per Occurrence											
H	NRC - 1st **	ULSDS	\$30.00	\$30.00	\$30.00	\$30.00	\$30.00	\$30.00	\$30.00	\$30.00	\$30.00	
HH	NRC - Addl **	ULSDS	\$15.00	\$15.00	\$15.00	\$15.00	\$15.00	\$15.00	\$15.00	\$15.00	\$15.00	
++	INIC - Addi	ULSDS	\$15.00	\$15.00	\$15.00	\$15.00	\$15.00	\$15.00	\$15.00	\$15.00	\$15.00	
++	* Interior Detector to the control of											
4	* Interim Rates subject to true-up											
Щ	** TN rates are interim and subject to true-up.											
N	NOTES:											
	1 In states where a specific NRC for customer transfer, feature additions and											
	changes is not stated, the applicable NRC from the appropriate tariff applies.											
	2 Geographically Deaveraged UNE Zones and applicable rates have been											
	established for certain services, as shown in this Agreement. Where											
	Geographically Deaveraged UNE Zones and applicable rates are established,				ĺ						1	
	Statewide rates are obsolete. Further, BellSouth is in the process of enhancing				ĺ							
	its billing systems in order to accomodate this Geographically Deaveraged UNE				ĺ							
	Zone Rate Structure. Until these enhancements are accomplished, estimated to				ĺ							
	be mid 2001, the UNE Zone 1 rate will be billed for all services residing in Zones											
	1, 2, 3 or 4, i.e., Rates for services residing in UNE Zones 2, 3 and UNE Zone 4,				ĺ							
	where applicable, will not be billed. Once billing enhancements are complete, all				ĺ						1	
	applicable UNE Zone rates reflected in this Agreement will be billed. Reference				ĺ						1	
	Internet Website http://www.interconnection.bellsouth.com/become_clec/				ĺ						1	
	docs/interconnection/deavuzns.pdf to view Geographically Deaveraged UNE				ĺ						1	
	Zone Designations by Central Office.				1							
Ш	<u>                                     </u>				<u> </u>						<u> </u>	
	3 The recurring interim and nonrecurring interim rates in TN for 2-Wire analog VG											
	(SL1) for Line Sharing is for a stand-alone loop purchased by DSLnet to provide				ĺ						1	
	both analog voice service and xDSL services or in the event DSLnet wishes to				ĺ						1	
	continue providing xDSL services to an end-user who terminates its BellSouth-				ĺ						1	
	provided voice service. These rates apply when DSLnet purchases the splitter				1							
	from BellSouth.				ĺ							
HT												
HT	<del>                                     </del>				1						†	
اللا	1 1		1	1	1	1		1	1	1	1	

	AND OTHER SE	ERVICES				

DESCRIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	SC	TN
LOCAL EXCHANGE SWITCHING (PORTS)										
2-Wire Analog Line Port (Res., Bus.), per month										
2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Residence), per month										
2- wire voice unbundled port - residence	UEPRL	\$2.07	\$1.62	\$1.85 - Note 1	\$2.61 - Note 1	\$2.20	\$2.11	\$2.19	\$2.35	\$4.73 - Note 1
2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence	UEPRC	\$2.07	\$1.62	\$1.85	\$2.61	\$2.20	\$2.11	\$2.00	\$2.35	\$4.73
2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence	UEPRO	\$2.07	\$1.62	\$1.85	\$2.61	\$2.20	\$2.11	\$2.00	\$2.35	\$4.73
2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing parity port with caller	UEPAR	\$2.07	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing parity port with	ULFAR	φ2.07	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA
caller ID	UEPRM	NA	NA	NA	\$2.61	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Louisiana extended local dialing parity port with caller ID	UEPAS	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.20	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing parity port with										
caller ID	UEPAT	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.11	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dialing parity port with caller ID	UEPAU	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.35	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Tennessee extended local dialing parity port with										0.4.70
caller ID	UEPAQ	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.73
2-wire voice unbundled Florida area calling with caller ID - residence	UEPAF	NA	\$1.62	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice unbundled Louisiana Area Plus with caller ID - residence (RUL)	UEPAG	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.20	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice unbundled Louisiana Area Plus with caller ID - residence (AC7)	UEPAH	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.20	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence (LW8)	UEPAJ	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.35	NA
2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence (F2R)	UEPAK	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.73
2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence	OLI AIX	INA	14/3	14/3	1973	IVA	14/4	14/3	19/4	ψ4.73
(TACER)	UEPAL	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.73
2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence (TACSR)	UEPAM	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.73
2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence (1MF2X)	UEPAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.73
2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence										•
(2MR)	UEPAO	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.73
2-wire voice unbundled res, low usage line port with Caller ID (LUM)	UEPAP	\$2.07	\$1.62	\$1.85	\$2.61	\$2.20	\$2.11	\$2.00	\$2.35	\$4.73
LOCAL NUMBER PORTABILITY (REQUIRES ONE PER PORT)	LNPCX									
2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port(Business), per month										
2-wire voice unbundled port without Caller ID	UEPBL	\$2.07	\$1.62	\$1.85	\$2.61	\$2.20	\$2.11	\$2.00	\$2.35	\$4.73
2-wire voice unbundled port with unbundled port with Caller+E484 ID	UEPBC	\$2.07	\$1.62	\$1.85	\$2.61	\$2.20	\$2.11	\$2.00	\$2.35	\$4.73
2-wire voice unbundled outgoing only port	UEPBO	\$2.07	\$1.62	\$1.85	\$2.61	\$2.20	\$2.11	\$2.00	\$2.35	\$4.73
2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing parity port with caller ID	UEPAW	\$2.07	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing parity port with		Ψ=.01	. 4/ (		, .		. 17.1		, .	1111
caller ID	UEPBM	NA	NA	NA	\$2.61	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Louisiana extended local dialing parity port with caller ID	UEPAX	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.20	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing parity port with caller ID	UEPAY	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.11	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dialing parity port with	LIED^7	NI A	NI A	NI A	N/A	NIA	NI A	NIA	<b>60.05</b>	NIA
caller ID  2-wire voice grade unbundled Tennessee extended local dialing parity port with	UEPAZ	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.35	NA
caller ID	UEPAV	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.73
2-wire voice unbundled incoming only port with Caller ID	UEPB1	\$2.07	\$1.62	\$1.85	\$2.61	\$2.20	\$2.11	\$2.00	\$2.35	\$4.73

DESCRIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	sc	TN
2-wire voice unbundled LA Bus Area Calling Port with Caller ID (BUC)	UEPAA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.20	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice unbundled SC Bus Area Calling Port with Caller ID (LMB)	UEPAB	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.35	NA
2-wire voice unbundled TN Bus 2-Way Area Calling Port Economy Option										
(TACC1)	UEPAC	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.73
2-wire voice unbundled TN Bus 2-Way Area Calling Port Standard Option										
(TACC2)	UEPAD	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.73
2-wire voice unbundled TN Bus 2-WAY Collierville and Memphis Local Calling Port										
(B2F)	UEPAE	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.73
LOCAL NUMBER PORTABILITY (REQUIRES ONE PER PORT)	LNPCX									
Non-Recurring Charges (NRC) - 1st (Residence)										
2- wire voice unbundled port - residence	UEPRL	\$21.93	\$4.76	\$17.16	\$37.78	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$21.60	\$24.98	\$9.93
2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence	UEPRC	\$21.93	\$4.76	\$17.16	\$37.78	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$24.04	\$24.98	\$9.93
2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence	UEPRO	\$21.93	\$4.76	\$17.16	\$37.78	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$24.04	\$24.98	\$9.93
2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing parity port with caller										ł
ID	UEPAR	\$21.93	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing parity port with	===									1
caller ID	UEPRM	NA	NA	NA	\$37.78	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Louisiana extended local dialing parity port with										l
caller ID	UEPAS	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$16.43	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing parity port with	LIEDAT									
caller ID	UEPAT	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$22.98	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dialing parity port with									00400	
caller ID	UEPAU	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$24.98	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Tennessee extended local dialing parity port with caller ID	UEPAQ	NIA	NIA.	NA	NA	NA	NA	NIA.	NA	\$9.93
2-wire voice unbundled Florida area calling with caller ID - residence	UEPAF	NA NA	NA \$4.76	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$9.93 NA
2-wire voice unburidied Florida area calling with caller ID - residence  2-wire voice unburidied Florida area Calling with caller ID - residence (RUL)	UEPAG	NA NA	NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$16.43	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
2-wire voice unbundled Louisiana Area Plus with caller ID - residence (ACT)	UEPAH	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$16.43	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
2-wire voice unburided Edulsiana Area Pius with Caller ID - residence (ACT)  2-wire voice unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence	ULFAIT	INA	INA	INA	INA	\$10.43	INA	INA	INA	INA
(LW8)	UEPAJ	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$16.43	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence	OLI 710	14/4	14/3	14/-1	14/3	ψ10.43	14/4	14/4	14/3	14/4
(F2R)	UEPAK	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$24.98	NA
2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence		1.7.							Ψ2σσ	
(TACER)	UEPAL	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.93
2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence										
(TACSR)	UEPAM	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.93
2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence										
(1MF2X)	UEPAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.93
2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence										
(2MR)	UEPAO	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.93
2-wire voice unbundled Res Low Usage Line Port with Caller+E563 ID (LUM)	UEPAP	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.93
NRC - Add'l (Residence)										
2- wire voice unbundled port - residence	UEPRL	\$21.93	\$4.54	\$17.16	\$37.78	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$21.60	\$24.98	\$9.19
2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence	UEPRC	\$21.93	\$4.54	\$17.16	\$37.78	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$9.08	\$24.98	\$9.19
2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence	UEPRO	\$21.93	\$4.54	\$17.16	\$37.78	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$9.08	\$24.98	\$9.19
2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing parity port with caller		1								
ID	UEPAR	\$21.93	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing parity port with		l					ļ <u>.</u>	l		
caller ID	UEPRM	NA	NA	NA	\$37.78	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Louisiana extended local dialing parity port with		l					l	l	l	
caller ID	UEPAS	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$16.43	NA	NA	NA	NA

DESCRIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	sc	TN
2-wire voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing parity port with										
caller ID	UEPAT	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$22.98	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dialing parity port with										
caller ID	UEPAU	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$24.98	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Tennessee extended local dialing parity port with										
caller ID	UEPAQ	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.19
2-wire voice unbundled Florida area calling with caller ID - residence	UEPAF	NA	\$4.54	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice unbundled Louisiana Area Plus with caller ID - residence (RUL)	UEPAG	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$16.43	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice unbundled Louisiana Area Plus with caller ID - residence (AC7)	UEPAH	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$16.43	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence										
(LW8)	UEPAJ	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$24.98	NA
2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence										
(F2R)	UEPAK	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.19
2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence										
(TACER)	UEPAL	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.19
2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence										
(TACSR)	UEPAM	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.19
2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence		1	1		1	1	1		1	1
(1MF2X)	UEPAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.19
2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence	==	'	1							
(2MR)	UEPAO	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.19
2-wire voice unbundled Res Low Usage Line Port with Caller ID (LUM)	UEPAP	\$21.93	\$4.54	\$17.16	\$37.78	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$9.08	\$24.98	\$9.19
		<u> </u>	<u> </u>							
NRC - Subsequent Activity	USASC	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00
NRC - 1st (Business)	HEDDI									<b>*</b> 0.00
2-wire Voice Unbundled Port without Caller ID	UEPBL	\$21.93	\$4.76	\$17.16	\$37.55	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$21.60	\$24.98	\$9.93
2-wire voice unbundled port with Caller ID	UEPBC	\$21.93	\$4.76	\$17.16	\$37.55	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$24.04	\$24.98	\$9.93
2-wire voice unbundled outgoing only port	UEPBO	\$21.93	\$4.76	\$17.16	\$37.55	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$24.04	\$24.98	\$9.93
2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing parity port with caller		004.00	l							
D ID	UEPAW	\$21.93	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing parity port with caller ID	UEPBM	NIA	NA	NIA	<b>#27.70</b>	NIA.	NIA	NIA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Louisiana extended local dialing parity port with	UEPBIVI	NA	NA	NA	\$37.78	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	UEPAX	NA	NA	NA	NIA	£40.40	NA	NA	NIA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing parity port with	UEPAX	INA	INA	INA	NA	\$16.43	INA	INA	NA	INA
	UEPAY	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$22.98	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dialing parity port with	OLIAI	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	Ψ22.90	INA	INA	INA
caller ID	UEPAZ	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$24.98	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Tennessee extended local dialing parity port with	OLI AL	14/3	147	14/1		14/5	14/5	14/1	Ψ2 7.00	
caller ID	UEPAV	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.93
2-wire voice unbundled Incoming only Port with Caller ID	UEPB1	\$21.93	\$4.76	\$17.16	\$37.55	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$24.04	\$24.98	\$9.93
2-wire voice unbundled LA Bus Area Calling Port with Caller ID (BUC)	UEPAA	NA NA	NA NA	NA	NA	\$16.43	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA
2-wire voice unbundled SC Bus Area Calling Port with Caller ID+E587 (LMB)	UEPAB	NA NA	NA.	NA.	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA.	\$24.98	NA.
(4)		T		1	1	1	1			1
2-wire voice unbundled TN Bus 2-way Area Calling Port Economy Option (TACC1)	UEPAC	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.93
		†								*
2-wire voice unbundled TN Bus 2-way Area Calling Port Standard Option (TACC2)	UEPAD	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.93
2-wire voice unbundled TN Bus 2-way Collierville and Memphis Local Calling Port		1								
(B2F)	UEPAE	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.93
		1								
NRC - Add'l (Business)		1								
2-wire voice unbundled port without Caller ID	UEPBL	\$21.93	\$4.54	\$17.16	\$37.55	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$21.60	\$24.98	\$9.19
2-wire voice unbundled port with Caller ID	UEPBC	\$21.93	\$4.54	\$17.16	\$37.55	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$9.08	\$24.98	\$9.19

DESCRIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	sc	TN
2-wire voice unbundled outgoing only port	UEPBO	\$21.93	\$4.54	\$17.16	\$37.55	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$9.08	\$24.98	\$9.19
2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing p	parity port with caller		· ·							
ID	UEPAW	\$21.93	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing p										
caller ID	UEPBM	NA	NA	NA	\$37.78	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Louisiana extended local dialing										
caller ID	UEPAX	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$16.43	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing							***			
caller ID   2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dia	UEPAY	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$22.98	NA	NA	NA
	UEPAZ	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$24.98	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Tennessee extended local dialing		INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	\$24.90	INA
caller ID	UEPAV	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.19
2-wire voice unbundled incoming only port with Caller ID	UEPB1	\$21.93	\$4.54	\$17.16	\$37.55	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$9.08	\$24.98	\$9.19
2-wire voice unbundled LA Bus Area Calling Port with Caller ID	_	NA NA	NA	NA	NA	\$16.43	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA
2-wire voice unbundled SC Bus Area Calling Port with Caller ID		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$24.98	NA
									•	
2-wire voice unbundled TN Bus 2-way Area Calling Port Econol	my Option (TACC1) UEPAC	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.19
2-wire voice unbundled TN Bus 2-way Area Calling Port Standa		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.19
2-wire voice unbundled TN Bus 2-way Collierville and Memphis	S .									
(B2F)	UEPAE	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.19
				1						
NRC - Subsequent Activity	USASC	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00
l lung pi										
NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UEPRL	<b>#0.04</b>	<b>#0.70</b>	NIA	NIA	<b>#</b> 4.00	<b>#0.50</b>	N10	NIA	<b>#0.00</b>
2- wire voice unbundled port - residence 2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence	UEPRC	\$6.21 \$6.21	\$2.76 \$2.76	NA NA	NA NA	\$4.38 \$4.38	\$6.56 \$6.56	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.66 \$3.66
2-wire voice unburidled port with caller 10 - residence	UEPRO	\$6.21	\$2.76	NA NA	NA NA	\$4.38	\$6.56	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.66
2-wire voice dribundled poir outgoing only - residence		φ0.21	φ2.70	INA	INA	φ4.36	φ0.50	INA	INA	φ3.00
	UEPAR	\$6.21	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing		Ψ0.21	107	107	10.0	10.0	10/1	107	10.	10.
caller ID	UEPRM	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Louisiana extended local dialing										
caller ID	UEPAS	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.38	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing	g parity port with									
caller ID	UEPAT	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$6.56	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dia				1						-
caller ID	UEPAU	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Tennessee extended local dialing										<b>#0.00</b>
caller ID	UEPAQ	NA	NA Co. 70	NA	NA	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.66
2-wire voice unbundled Florida area calling with caller ID - resident and a virtual state of the		NA NA	\$2.76	NA NA	NA NA	NA C4.20	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
2-wire voice unbundled Louisiana Area Plus with caller ID - resi 2-wire voice unbundled Louisiana Area Plus with caller ID - resi		NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$4.38 \$4.38	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
2-wire voice unbundled South Carolina Area Plus with Caller ID - resi		INA	INA	INA	INA	Φ4.30	INA	INA	INA	INA
(LW8)	UEPAJ	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Calle		INA	INC	INA	1477	14/7	14/7	11/	11/7	14/7
(F2R)	UEPAK	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$3.66
2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Calle			1	1	1		1	1	1	<b>+</b> 00
(TACER)	UEPAL	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$3.66
2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Calle										
(TACSR)	UEPAM	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$3.66
2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Calle	r ID - residence									
(1MF2X)	UEPAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$3.66

DES	SCRIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	SC	TN
	2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence										
	(2MR)	UEPAO	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$3.66
	2-wire voice unbundled Res Low Usage Line Port with Caller ID (LUM)	UEPAP	\$6.21	\$2.76	NA	NA	\$4.38	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$3.66
	2-wire voice unbundled port without Caller ID	UEPBL	\$6.21	\$2.76	NA	NA	\$4.38	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$3.66
	2-wire voice unbundled port with Caller ID	UEPBC	\$6.21	\$2.76	NA	NA	\$4.38	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$3.66
	2-wire voice unbundled outgoing only Port	UEPBO	\$6.21	\$2.76	NA	NA	\$4.38	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$3.66
	2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing parity port with caller	1155414									
++	ID  2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing parity port with	UEPAW	\$6.21	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
1	caller ID	UEPBM	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	2-wire voice grade unbundled Louisiana extended local dialing parity port with										
	caller ID	UEPAX	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.38	NA	NA	NA	NA
	2-wire voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing parity port with										
	caller ID	UEPAY	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$6.56	NA	NA	NA
	2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dialing parity port with										
	caller ID	UEPAZ	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	2-wire voice grade unbundled Tennessee extended local dialing parity port with										l .
	caller ID	UEPAV	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$3.66
	2-wire voice unbundled Incoming only Port with Caller ID	UEPB1	\$6.21	\$2.76	NA	NA	\$4.38	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$3.66
	2-wire voice unbundled LA Bus Area Calling Port with Caller ID (BUC)	UEPAA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.38	NA	NA	NA	NA
44	2-wire voice unbundles SC Bus Area Calling Port with Caller ID (LMB)	UEPAB	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	2-wire voice unbundled TN Bus 2-way Area Calling Port Economy Option (TACC1)	UEPAC	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$3.66
	2-wire voice unbundled TN Bus 2-way Area Calling Port Standard Option (TACC2)	UEPAD	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$3.66
	2-wire voice unbundled TN Bus 2-Way Collierville and Memphis Local Calling Port	OLITE	107	10.	10.	147	10.	147.	147.	10.	ψο.οο
	(B2F)	UEPAE	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$3.66
											,
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'I										
	2- wire voice unbundled port - residence	UEPRL	\$6.21	\$2.59	NA	NA	\$4.38	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$2.92
	2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence	UEPRC	\$6.21	\$2.59	NA	NA	\$4.38	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$2.92
	2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence	UEPRO	\$6.21	\$2.59	NA	NA	\$4.38	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$2.92
	2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing parity port with caller										
	ID	UEPAR	\$6.21	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing parity port with										
	caller ID	UEPRM	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	2-wire voice grade unbundled Louisiana extended local dialing parity port with										
	caller ID	UEPAS	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.38	NA	NA	NA	NA
	2-wire voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing parity port with	LIEDAT						<b>#0.50</b>			
	caller ID	UEPAT	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$6.56	NA	NA	NA
	2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dialing parity port with caller ID	UEPAU	NI A			NIA.		NIA.			NIA
+	2-wire voice grade unbundled Tennessee extended local dialing parity port with	UEPAU	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	caller ID	UEPAQ	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.92
++	2-wire voice unbundled Florida area calling with caller ID - residence	UEPAF	NA NA	\$2.59	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$2.92 NA
++	2-wire voice unbundled Florida area calling with caller ID - residence (RUL)	UEPAG	NA NA	NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$4.38	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
++	2-wire voice unbundled Louisiana Area Plus with caller ID - residence (AC7)	UEPAH	NA NA	NA	NA NA	NA	\$4.38	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
++	2-wire voice unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence	0217111	13/3	14/1	14/1	19/3	ψτ.σσ	13/3	19/3	14/3	13/3
$\perp \!\!\! \perp \!\!\! \perp$	(LW8)	UEPAJ	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence										
	(F2R)	UEPAK	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.92
	2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence	LIEDAL			l				l		
	(TACER)	UEPAL	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.92

DESCRIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	sc	TN
2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence		1								
(TACSR)	UEPAM	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.92
2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence	02.7									<b>\$2.02</b>
(1MF2X)	UEPAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.92
2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence	02.7	147	10/	10/1	10/	10/	147.	10/	1471	Ψ2.02
(2MR)	UEPAO	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.38	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$2.92
2-wire voice unbundled Res Low Usage Line Port with Caller ID (LUM)	UEPAP	\$6.21	\$2.59	NA.	NA.	\$4.38	\$6.56	NA.	NA.	\$2.92
2 WHO VOICE CHIBANAICE NOT LOW COUNTY CHIRAL CURION ID (LOW)	OLI 711	Ψ0.21	Ψ2.00	10/	10/	ψ1.00	ψ0.00	10/	10/1	Ψ2.02
2-wire voice unbundled port without Caller ID	UEPBL	\$6.21	\$2.59	NA	NA	\$4.38	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$2.92
2-wire voice unbundled port with Caler ID	UEPBC	\$6.21	\$2.59	NA.	NA NA	\$4.38	\$6.56	NA.	NA.	\$2.92
2-wire voice unbundled outgoing only port	UEPBO	\$6.21	\$2.59	NA NA	NA NA	\$4.38	\$6.56	NA NA	NA NA	\$2.92
2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing parity port with caller	OLI DO	Ψ0.21	Ψ2.00	101	10.	ψ1.00	ψ0.00	10.	10/1	Ψ2.02
ID	UEPAW	\$6.21	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing parity port with	OL! /W	Ψ0.21	10.	101	10.	10.0	147.	10.	10/1	107
caller ID	UEPBM	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Louisiana extended local dialing parity port with	02. 2	107	10.	101	10.	10.0	147.	10.	10/1	107
caller ID	UEPAX	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.38	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing parity port with	02.700	147	10/	10/1	10/	ψ1.00	147.	10/	1471	1471
caller ID	UEPAY	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$6.56	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dialing parity port with	02.7	147	10/	10/1	10/	10/	ψ0.00	10/	1471	1471
caller ID	UEPAZ	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Tennessee extended local dialing parity port with	OLI /IL	107	10.	101	10.	10.0	147.	10.	10/1	107
caller ID	UEPAV	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.92
2-wire voice unbundled incoming only port with Caller ID	UEPB1	\$6.21	\$2.59	NA.	NA NA	\$4.38	\$6.56	NA.	NA.	\$2.92
2-wire voice unbundled LA Bus Area Calling Port with Caller ID (BUC)	UEPAA	NA	NA	NA NA	NA	\$4.38	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA
2-wire voice unbundled SC Bus Area Calling Port with Caller ID (LMB)	UEPAB	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
2-wire voice unbundled TN Bus 2-way Area Calling Port Economy Option	OLIAB	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA
(TACC1)	UEPAC	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.92
(TAGET)	OLIAC	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	\$2.92
2-wire voice unbundled TN Bus 2-way Area Calling Port Standard Option (TACC2)	UEPAD	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.92
2-wire voice unbundled TN Bus 2-way Area Calling Fort Standard Option (TACC2)	OLIAD	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	\$2.92
(B2F)	UEPAE	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.92
	OLIAL	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	\$2.92
NRC - OSS										1
NRC - OSS LSR Charge, Electronic, per LSR received from the CLEC by one of		1						1	<b>†</b>	-
the OSS interactive interfaces	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	\$3.50 NA	\$18.94	\$3.50 NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$26.94	\$44.42	\$20.35
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA NA	\$8.42	NA NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	\$12.76	\$14.63	\$10.54
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - 1st	SOMAN	\$17.77	NA NA	Ψ0.42 NA	NA NA	\$10.39	\$16.06	NA	NA	\$13.32
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - Add'l	SOMAN	\$17.77	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA	NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$1.40
	SUMAIN	Φ1.44	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	Φ1.4U
All available features, per month	UEPVF	\$5.55	\$3.40	NA	NA	\$8.28	\$6.75	NA	\$6.29	NA
All available features, per month  NRC - 1st (all types)	UEPVF	\$5.55 \$24.72	\$3.40 NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$8.28 NA	\$6.75 \$21.42	NA NA	\$6.29	NA NA
NRC - 1st (all types)		\$24.72 \$24.72	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$21.42 \$21.42	NA NA	\$36.24 \$36.24	NA NA
NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st		\$24.72 \$18.41	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA		NA NA	\$36.24 NA	NA NA
NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st  NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l		\$18.41	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$19.68 \$19.68	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
	COMAN		NA NA					NA NA		
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37		NA	NA	NA	\$25.52		\$44.42	NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$11.34	NA	\$14.63	NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - 1st	SOMAN	\$17.77	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$16.06	NA	NA	NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - Add'l	SOMAN	\$1.44	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		1								
Three available feature, per month	UEPVF	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$8.28	\$3.31	NA	\$3.03	NA
NRC - 1st (all types)		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$3.06	NA	\$4.53	NA
NRC - Add'l (all types)		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$3.06	NA	\$4.53	NA

DES	CRIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	sc	TN
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$8.20	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$8.20	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$25.52	NA	\$44.42	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$11.34	NA	\$14.63	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$16.06	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
4-W	ire Analog VG Port, per month	UEP4A	NA	\$8.74	\$8.47	NA	\$10.13	\$9.60	\$8.69	\$2.28	\$11.11
	NRC - 1st	UEP4A	NA	\$4.76	\$17.16	NA	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$21.69	\$3.50	\$9.93
	NRC - Add'I	UEP4A	NA	\$4.54	\$17.16	NA	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$21.69	\$3.50	\$9.19
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	BFR	NA	\$2.82	NA	NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$3.66
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	BFR	NA	\$2.64	NA	NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$2.92
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$26.85	NA	\$20.35
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	\$8.42	NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	\$12.67	NA	\$10.54
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - 1st	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	NA	\$8.94	\$16.06	NA	NA	\$13.32
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	NA	\$8.94	\$16.06	NA	NA	\$1.40
	-										
2-W	ire DID Port, per month	UEPP2	\$12.08	\$9.38	\$11.35	NA	\$13.12	\$14.63	\$12.36	\$12.08	\$8.97
	NRC - 1st	UEPP2	\$50.00	\$248.44	\$61.91	NA	\$59.28	\$83.09	\$81.84	\$50.00	\$47.75
	NRC - Add'l	UEPP2	\$18.00	\$37.49	\$61.91	NA	\$59.28	\$83.09	\$81.84	\$50.00	\$47.01
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UEPP2	NA	\$113.28	NA	NA	\$9.20	\$13.48	NA	NA	\$9.21
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	UEPP2	NA	\$7.12	NA	NA	\$9.20	\$13.48	NA	NA	\$8.47
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$26.94	NA	\$20.35
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	\$8.42	NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	\$12.76	NA	\$10.54
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - 1st	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	NA	\$10.39	\$16.07	NA	NA	\$13.32
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	NA	\$10.39	\$16.07	NA	NA	\$1.40
4-W	ire DS1 Port w/DID capability, per month	UEPDD	\$130.23	\$63.31	\$120.80	NA	\$149.27	\$146.46	\$123.65	\$130.23	\$120.00
											To be
	NRC - 1st	UEPDD	\$50.00	\$413.93	\$89.44	NA	\$85.63	\$117.81	\$116.59	\$60.00	negotiated
											To be
	NRC - Add'l	UEPDD	\$18.00	\$191.44	\$52.46	NA	\$50.23	\$71.18	\$69.92	\$60.00	negotiated
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UEPDD	NA	\$137.29	NA	NA	\$8.82	\$12.94	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	UEPDD	NA	\$4.65	NA	NA	\$8.82	\$12.94	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$26.94	NA	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	\$8.42	NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	\$12.76	NA	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - 1st	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	NA	\$10.39	\$16.06	NA	NA	NA
++	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	NA	\$10.39	\$16.06	NA	NA	NA
2-W	ire ISDN Port(2) (3), per month	U1PMA	\$16.42	\$10.20	\$13.47	\$12.33	\$23.33	\$51.91	\$24.50	\$33.74	NA
$\sqcup \bot$	NRC - 1st	U1PMA	\$63.24	\$155.34	\$47.37	\$90.48	\$45.35	\$63.59	\$62.29	\$65.79	NA
++	NRC - Add'l	U1PMA	\$63.24	\$106.00	\$47.37	\$84.53	\$45.35	\$63.59	\$62.29	\$65.79	NA
++	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	U1PMA	\$5.69	\$93.37	NA	NA	\$4.31	\$7.04	NA	NA	NA
++	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	U1PMA	\$5.69	\$20.98	NA COO OO	NA NA	\$4.31	\$7.04	NA CEE 20	NA CC7.FO	NA NA
++	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$56.19	\$21.56	\$39.98	NA NA	\$38.29	\$53.87	\$55.30	\$67.52	NA NA
++	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$56.19	\$21.56	\$39.98	NA NA	\$38.29	\$53.87	\$55.30	\$67.52	NA NA
++	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - 1st	SOMAN	\$12.97	\$3.84	NA	NA NA	\$6.65	\$11.34	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
++	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - Add'l	SOMAN	\$12.97	\$3.84	NA	NA ©E 04	\$6.65	\$11.34	NA	NA	NA
++	NRC - User Profile per B Channel (4)	U1UMA	NA	NA	NA	\$5.61	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
0 14	in ICDN Daw(0) (2) including all quallet to footiers are useful	LIADAAA	NI A	N1 A	N1 A	NI A	N.A	N10	N.A	#ac ac	£40.40
2-W	ire ISDN Port(2) (3) including all available features, per month	U1PMA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$38.68	\$18.40
++	NRC - 1st	U1PMA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$106.40 \$106.40	\$30.23 \$29.49
++	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	U1PMA U1PMA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$106.40 NA	\$4.10
	INVO - Disconlinect Charge - 1st	UTPINA	INA	NΑ	NΑ	NΑ	NΑ	NΑ	NΑ	INA	\$4.TU

DESCRIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	sc	TN
NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	U1PMA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.10
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$67.52	\$41.43
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$67.52	\$42.17
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.80
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.80
i i										*
2-Wire ISDN Port(2) (3) including three available features, per month	U1PMA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$36.01	NA
NRC - 1st	U1PMA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$70.32	NA
NRC - Add'l	U1PMA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$70.32	NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$67.52	NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$67.52	NA
i i										
4-Wire ISDN DS1 Port, per month	UEPEX	\$186.02	\$95.39	\$163.16	NA	\$194.72	\$213.21	\$179.75	\$214.79	\$308.00
NRC - 1st	UEPEX	\$244.85	\$417.51	\$186.80	NA	\$181.89	\$244.12	\$241.63	\$278.37	\$148.66
NRC - Add'l	UEPEX	\$244.85	\$203.18	\$186.80	NA	\$181.89	\$244.12	\$241.63	\$278.37	\$147.18
NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UEPEX	\$51.19	\$149.75	NA	NA	\$27.11	\$53.32	NA	NA	\$38.46
NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	UEPEX	\$51.19	\$37.93	NA	NA	\$27.11	\$53.32	NA	NA	\$36.98
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$54.75	\$21.56	\$37.88	NA	\$33.18	\$51.03	\$53.89	\$65.48	\$40.69
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$54.75	\$21.56	\$37.88	NA	\$33.18	\$51.03	\$53.89	\$65.48	\$42.17
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - 1st	SOMAN	\$11.53	\$3.84	NA	NA	\$7.73	\$8.51	NA	NA	\$9.07
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - Add'l	SOMAN	\$11.53	\$3.84	NA	NA	\$7.73	\$8.51	NA	NA	\$10.54
4-Wire ISDN DS1 Port including all available features, per month	UEPEX	NA	NA	NA	\$275.48	NA	NA	NA	\$251.00	NA
NRC - 1st	UEPEX	NA	NA	NA	\$181.27	NA	NA	NA	\$311.73	NA
NRC - Add'l	UEPEX	NA	NA	NA	\$116.42	NA	NA	NA	\$311.73	NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$65.48	NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$65.48	NA
2-Wire Analog Line Port (PBX), per month										
2 WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED COMBINATION 2-WAY PBX TRUNK - Residence	UEPRD	\$2.07	\$1.62	\$1.85	\$2.61	\$2.20	\$2.11	\$2.18	\$2.35	\$4.63
LINE SIDE UNBUNDLED COMBINATION 2-WAY PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPPC	\$2.07	\$1.62	\$1.85	\$2.61	\$2.20	\$2.11	\$2.00	\$2.35	\$4.63
LINE SIDE UNBUNDLED OUTWARD PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPPO	\$2.07	\$1.62	\$1.85	\$2.61	\$2.20	\$2.11	\$2.00	\$2.35	\$4.63
LINE SIDE UNBUNDLED INCOMING PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPP1	\$2.07	\$1.62	\$1.85	\$2.61	\$2.20	\$2.11	\$2.00	\$2.35	\$4.63
LONG DISTANCE TERMINAL PBX TRUNK-BUSINESS	UEPLD	\$2.07	\$1.62	\$1.85	\$2.61	\$2.20	\$2.11	\$2.00	\$2.35	\$4.63
TN 2-WAY CALLING PLAN PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPT2	\$2.07	\$1.62	\$1.85	\$2.61	\$2.20	\$2.11	\$2.00	\$2.35	\$4.63
TN OUTWARD CALLING PLAN PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPTO	\$2.07	\$1.62	\$1.85	\$2.61	\$2.20	\$2.11	\$2.00	\$2.35	\$4.63
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY COMBINATION PBX ALABAMA CALLING										
PORT	UEPA2	\$2.07	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY COMBINATION PBX LOUISIANA										
CALLING PORT	UEPL2	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.20	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX LD TERMINAL PORTS	UEPLD	\$2.07	\$1.62	\$1.85	\$2.61	\$2.20	\$2.11	\$2.00	\$2.35	\$4.63
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY COMBINATION PBX TENNESSEE										
CALLING PORT	UEPT2	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.63
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBX TENNESSEE CALLING	LIEDTO		N. A.	1				l	l	<b>#</b> 4.00
PORT 2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY COMBINATION PBX USAGE PORT	UEPTO	NA Co.o.7	NA ©4.00	NA Ot of	NA Co.o.t	NA To co	NA Co.44	NA Co.oo	NA Co.o.s	\$4.63
	UEPXA	\$2.07	\$1.62	\$1.85	\$2.61	\$2.20	\$2.11	\$2.00	\$2.35	\$4.63
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX TOLL TERMINAL HOTEL PORTS	UEPXB	\$2.07	\$1.62	\$1.85	\$2.61	\$2.20	\$2.11	\$2.00	\$2.35	\$4.63
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX LD DDD TERMINALS PORT	UEPXC	\$2.07	\$1.62	\$1.85	\$2.61	\$2.20	\$2.11	\$2.00	\$2.35	\$4.63
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX LD TERMINAL SWITCHBOARD PORT	UEPXD	\$2.07	\$1.62	\$1.85	\$2.61	\$2.20	\$2.11	\$2.00	\$2.35	\$4.63
	HEDVE	\$2.07	¢4.00	¢1.05	<b>#2.04</b>	<b>#2.20</b>	<b>CO 44</b>	<b>#2.00</b>	<b>#2.25</b>	¢4.00
CAPABLE PORT	UEPXE	\$2.07	\$1.62	\$1.85	\$2.61	\$2.20	\$2.11	\$2.00	\$2.35	\$4.63
	LIEDVE	NA	NA	NA	<b>\$2.64</b>	NIA	NIA	NIA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX KENTUCKY LUD AREA CALLING PORT	UEPXF UEPXG	NA NA		NA NA	\$2.61	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA		NA NA
	UEPXG	NA	NA	NΑ	\$2.61	INA	NA	NA	NA	NΑ

DESCRIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	sc	TN
	UEPXH	NA NA	NA	NA NA	\$2.61	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY KENTUCKY AREA CALLING PORT	OLI XII	INA	INA	INA	Ψ2.01	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA
WITHOUT LUD	UEPXJ	NA	NA	NA	\$2.61	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX LOUISIANA LOCAL OPTIONAL										
CALLING PORT	UEPXK	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.20	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX HOTEL/HOSPITAL ECONOMY										
ADMINISTRATIVE CALLING PORT	UEPXL	\$2.07	\$1.62	\$1.85	\$2.61	\$2.20	\$2.11	\$2.00	\$2.35	\$4.63
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX HOTEL/HOSPITAL ECONOMY										
ROOM CALLING PORT	UEPXM	\$2.07	\$1.62	\$1.85	\$2.61	\$2.20	\$2.11	\$2.00	\$2.35	\$4.63
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBX HOTEL/HOSPITAL										
ECONOMY ADMINIATRATIVE CALLING PORTTENNESSEE CALLING PORT	UEPXN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.63
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBX HOTEL/HOSPITAL	OLI AIV	14/3	14/4	14/3	14/3	14/3	14/3	14/4	14/3	ψ4.00
DIACOUNT ROOM CALLING PORT	UEPXO	\$2.07	\$1.62	\$1.85	\$2.61	\$2.20	\$2.11	\$2.00	\$2.35	\$4.63
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBX LOUISIANA LOCAL	OLI AO	Ψ2.07	Ψ1.02	Ψ1.00	Ψ2.01	Ψ2.20	Ψ2.11	Ψ2.00	Ψ2.00	ψ1.00
DISCOUNT CALLING PORT	UEPXP	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.20	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX MISSISSIPPI LOCAL ECONOMY						*				
CALLING PORT	UEPXQ	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.11	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX MISSISSIPPI LOCAL OPTIONAL										
CALLING PORT	UEPXR	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.11	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBXMEASURED PORT	UEPXS	\$2.07	\$1.62	\$1.85	\$2.61	\$2.20	\$2.11	\$2.00	\$2.35	\$4.63
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX SOUTH CAROLINA AREA PLUS										
CALLING PORT	UEPXT	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.35	NA
										4
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX COLLIERVILLE & MEMPHIS CALLING PORT	UEPXU	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.63
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX TENNESSEE REGIONSERV	==									
CALLING PORT	UEPXV	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.63
UNBUNDLED LOOP BILLING USOC (REQUIRES ONE PER PORT)	UEPLX		-							
UNBUNDLED LOOP BILLING USOC (REQUIRES ONE PER PORT)	UEPLX									
LOCAL NUMBER PORTABILITY (REQUIRES ONE PER PORT)	LNPCP									
	LIVI CI		<b>†</b>	1						
NRC - 1st	UEPPC	\$21.93	\$62.56	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$24.04	\$24.36	\$9.93
2 WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED COMBINATION 2-WAY PBX TRUNK - Residence	UEPRD	\$21.93	\$62.56	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$21.60	\$24.36	\$9.93
LINE SIDE UNBUNDLED COMBINATION 2-WAY PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPPC	\$21.93	\$62.56	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$24.04	\$24.36	\$9.93
LINE SIDE UNBUNDLED OUTWARD PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPPO	\$21.93	\$62.56	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$24.04	\$24.36	\$9.93
LINE SIDE UNBUNDLED INCOMING PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPP1	\$21.93	\$62.56	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$24.04	\$24.36	\$9.93
LONG DISTANCE TERMINAL PBX TRUNK-BUSINESS	UEPLD	\$21.93	\$62.56	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$24.04	\$24.36	\$9.93
TN 2-WAY CALLING PLAN PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPT2	\$21.93	\$62.56	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$24.04	\$24.36	\$9.93
TN OUTWARD CALLING PLAN PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPTO	\$21.93	\$62.56	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$24.04	\$24.36	\$9.93
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY COMBINATION PBX ALABAMA CALLING										
PORT	UEPA2	\$21.93	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY COMBINATION PBX LOUISIANA										
CALLING PORT	UEPL2	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$16.43	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX LD TERMINAL PORTS	UEPLD	\$21.93	\$62.56	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$24.04	\$24.36	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY COMBINATION PBX TENNESSEE CALLING PORT	UEPT2	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.93
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBX TENNESSEE CALLING PORT	UEPTO	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.93
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY COMBINATION PBX USAGE PORT	UEPXA	\$21.93	\$62.56	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$24.04	\$24.36	\$9.93
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX TOLL TERMINAL HOTEL PORTS	UEPXB	\$21.93	\$62.56	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$24.04	\$24.36	\$9.93
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX LD DDD TERMINALS PORT	UEPXC	\$21.93	\$62.56	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$24.04	\$24.36	\$9.93
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX LD TERMINAL SWITCHBOARD PORT	UEPXD	\$21.93	\$62.56	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$24.04	\$24.36	\$9.93

DESCRIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	SC	TN
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX LD TERMINAL SWITCHBOARD IDD										
CAPABLE PORT	UEPXE	\$21.93	\$62.56	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$24.04	\$24.36	\$9.93
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX KENTUCKY ROOM AREA CALLING										
PORT WITHOUT LUD	UEPXF	NA	NA	NA	\$36.47	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX KENTUCKY LUD AREA CALLING PORT	UEPXG	NA	NA	NA	\$36.47	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX KENTUCKY PREMIUM CALLING PORT	UEPXH	NA	NA	NA	\$36.47	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY KENTUCKY AREA CALLING PORT										
WITHOUT LUD	UEPXJ	NA	NA	NA	\$36.47	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX LOUISIANA LOCAL OPTIONAL										
CALLING PORT	UEPXK	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$16.43	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX HOTEL/HOSPITAL ECONOMY		4				4				4
ADMINISTRATIVE CALLING PORT	UEPXL	\$21.93	\$62.56	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$24.04	\$24.36	\$9.93
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX HOTEL/HOSPITAL ECONOMY		4				4				
ROOM CALLING PORT	UEPXM	\$21.93	\$62.56	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$24.04	\$24.36	\$9.93
A MUDE VOICE LINDUNING ED A MANY OUTGOING DRIVE HOTEL (LOODITAL										
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBX HOTEL/HOSPITAL	==									
ECONOMY ADMINIATRATIVE CALLING PORTTENNESSEE CALLING PORT	UEPXN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.93
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBX HOTEL/HOSPITAL	==									
DIACOUNT ROOM CALLING PORT	UEPXO	\$21.93	\$62.56	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$24.04	\$24.36	\$9.93
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBX LOUISIANA LOCAL						4				
DISCOUNT CALLING PORT	UEPXP	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$16.43	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX MISSISSIPPI LOCAL ECONOMY										
CALLING PORT	UEPXQ	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$22.98	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX MISSISSIPPI LOCAL OPTIONAL										
CALLING PORT	UEPXR	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$22.98	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBXMEASURED PORT	UEPXS	\$21.93	\$62.56	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$24.04	\$24.36	\$9.93
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX SOUTH CAROLINA AREA PLUS										
CALLING PORT	UEPXT	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$24.36	NA
A MUDE VOICE INDIVIDUED DRY COLLIED WILL E & MEMBURG CALLING DODT										
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX COLLIERVILLE & MEMPHIS CALLING PORT	UEPXU	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.93
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX TENNESSEE REGIONSERV	LIEDVA (									
CALLING PORT	UEPXV	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.93
Outron word Auticity	110400	<b>*</b> 40.00	<b>*</b> 40.00	<b>*</b> 40.00	<b>0</b> 40.00	<b>*</b>	040.00	<b>#</b> 40.00	<b>*</b> 40.00	040.00
Subsequent Activity	USASC	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00
L NDG ALW										
NRC - Add'l	LIEDDD									
2 WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED COMBINATION 2-WAY PBX TRUNK - Residence	UEPRD	\$21.93	\$29.70	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$21.60	\$24.36	\$9.19
LINE SIDE UNBUNDLED COMBINATION 2-WAY PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPPC	\$21.93	\$29.70	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$9.05	\$24.36	\$9.19
LINE SIDE UNBUNDLED OUTWARD PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPPO	\$21.93	\$29.70	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$9.05	\$24.36	\$9.19
LINE SIDE UNBUNDLED INCOMING PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPP1	\$21.93	\$29.70	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$9.05	\$24.36	\$9.19
LONG DISTANCE TERMINAL PBX TRUNK-BUSINESS	UEPLD	\$21.93	\$29.70	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$9.05	\$24.36	\$9.19
TN 2-WAY CALLING PLAN PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPT2	\$21.93	\$29.70	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$9.05	\$24.36	\$9.19
TN OUTWARD CALLING PLAN PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPTO	\$21.93	\$29.70	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$9.05	\$24.36	\$9.19
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY COMBINATION PBX ALABAMA CALLING							1 .	1 .		
PORT	UEPA2	\$21.93	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY COMBINATION PBX LOUISIANA		1					1	1		
CALLING PORT	UEPL2	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$16.43	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX LD TERMINAL PORTS	UEPLD	\$21.93	\$29.70	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$9.05	\$24.36	\$9.19
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY COMBINATION PBX TENNESSEE										
CALLING PORT	UEPT2	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.19
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBX TENNESSEE CALLING		1					_	_		
PORT	UEPTO	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.19
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY COMBINATION PBX USAGE PORT	UEPXA	\$21.93	\$29.70	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$9.05	\$24.36	\$9.19
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX TOLL TERMINAL HOTEL PORTS	UEPXB	\$21.93	\$29.70	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$9.05	\$24.36	\$9.19
• •										

DESCRIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	SC	TN
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX LD DDD TERMINALS PORT	UEPXC	\$21.93	\$29.70	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$9.05	\$24.36	\$9.19
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX LD TERMINAL SWITCHBOARD PORT	UEPXD	\$21.93	\$29.70	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$9.05	\$24.36	\$9.19
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX LD TERMINAL SWITCHBOARD IDD	02.7.5	Ψ2σσ	<b>\$20.1.0</b>	ψ	φου	ψ.σσ	<b>\$22.00</b>	ψ0.00	Ψ2σσ	ψοιισ
CAPABLE PORT	UEPXE	\$21.93	\$29.70	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$9.05	\$24.36	\$9.19
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX KENTUCKY ROOM AREA CALLING	UEFAE	Φ21.93	φ29.70	\$17.10	φ30.47	\$10.43	\$22.90	φ9.05	φ24.30	φ3.13
PORT WITHOUT LUD	UEPXF	NA	NA	NA	\$36.47	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX KENTUCKY LUD AREA CALLING PORT	UEPXG	NA	NA	NA	\$37.47	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX KENTUCKY PREMIUM CALLING PORT	UEPXH	NA	NA	NA	\$38.47	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY KENTUCKY AREA CALLING PORT										
WITHOUT LUD	UEPXJ	NA	NA	NA	\$39.47	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX LOUISIANA LOCAL OPTIONAL										
CALLING PORT	UEPXK	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$16.43	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX HOTEL/HOSPITAL ECONOMY										
ADMINISTRATIVE CALLING PORT	UEPXL	\$21.93	\$29.70	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$9.05	\$24.36	\$9.19
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX HOTEL/HOSPITAL ECONOMY										
ROOM CALLING PORT	UEPXM	\$21.93	\$29.70	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$9.05	\$24.36	\$9.19
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBX HOTEL/HOSPITAL										
ECONOMY ADMINIATRATIVE CALLING PORTTENNESSEE CALLING PORT	UEPXN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.19
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBX HOTEL/HOSPITAL										40110
DIACOUNT ROOM CALLING PORT	UEPXO	\$21.93	\$29.70	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$9.05	\$24.36	\$9.19
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBX LOUISIANA LOCAL	OLI AO	Ψ21.00	Ψ20.70	ψινιιο	φου. 11	Ψ10.10	Ψ22.00	ψ0.00	Ψ2 1.00	ψ0.10
DISCOUNT CALLING PORT	UEPXP	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$16.43	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX MISSISSIPPI LOCAL ECONOMY	ULFAF	INA	INA	INA	INA	\$10.43	INA	INA	INA	INA
	LIEDYO	N10	N. A.	N10		N10	<b>#</b> 00.00		NIA.	
CALLING PORT	UEPXQ	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$22.98	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX MISSISSIPPI LOCAL OPTIONAL										
CALLING PORT	UEPXR	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$22.98	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBXMEASURED PORT	UEPXS	\$21.93	\$29.70	\$17.16	\$36.47	\$16.43	\$22.98	\$9.05	\$24.36	\$9.19
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX SOUTH CAROLINA AREA PLUS										
CALLING PORT	UEPXT	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$24.36	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX COLLIERVILLE & MEMPHIS CALLING PORT	UEPXU	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.19
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX TENNESSEE REGIONSERV										
CALLING PORT	UEPXV	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$9.19
NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st										
2 WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED COMBINATION 2-WAY PBX TRUNK - Residence	UEPRD	\$6.21	\$26.37	NA	NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$3.66
LINE SIDE UNBUNDLED COMBINATION 2-WAY PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPPC	\$6.21	\$26.37	NA	NA NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA.	NA.	\$3.66
LINE SIDE UNBUNDLED OUTWARD PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPPO	\$6.21	\$26.37	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.66
LINE SIDE UNBUNDLED INCOMING PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPP1	\$6.21	\$26.37	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.66
LONG DISTANCE TERMINAL PBX TRUNK-BUSINESS	UEPLD	\$6.21	\$26.37	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.66
							<u> </u>			
TN 2-WAY CALLING PLAN PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPT2	\$6.21	\$26.37	NA	NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$3.66
TN OUTWARD CALLING PLAN PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPTO	\$6.21	\$26.37	NA	NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$3.66
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY COMBINATION PBX ALABAMA CALLING		1		1 .			1 .	1 .	1 .	
PORT	UEPA2	\$6.21	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY COMBINATION PBX LOUISIANA										
CALLING PORT	UEPL2	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$3.77	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX LD TERMINAL PORTS	UEPLD	\$6.21	\$26.37	NA	NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$3.66
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY COMBINATION PBX TENNESSEE										
CALLING PORT	UEPT2	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$3.66
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBX TENNESSEE CALLING		1			1		1	1	1	+3.30
PORT	UEPTO	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$3.66
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY COMBINATION PBX USAGE PORT	UEPXA	\$6.21	\$26.37	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.66
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX TOLL TERMINAL HOTEL PORTS	UEPXB	\$6.21	\$26.37	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.66
2-WINL VOICE UNBUNDLED FOX TOLL TERMINAL HOTEL FORTS	UEPAD	Φ0.∠ Ι	<b>Φ</b> 20.3 <i>1</i>	INA	INA	φ3.11	Φ0.00	INA	INA	φა.σσ

DESCRIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	SC	TN
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX LD DDD TERMINALS PORT	UEPXC	\$6.21	\$26.37	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.66
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX LD TERMINAL SWITCHBOARD PORT	UEPXD	\$6.21	\$26.37	NA	NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA NA	NA	\$3.66
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX LD TERMINAL SWITCHBOARD IDD	OLI AD	Ψ0.21	Ψ20.51	14/3	14/4	ψ5.77	ψ0.50	14/3	14/4	ψ5.00
CAPABLE PORT	UEPXE	\$6.21	\$26.37	NA	NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$3.66
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX KENTUCKY ROOM AREA CALLING	OLIAL	Ψ0.21	Ψ20.51	14/3	14/4	ψ5.77	ψ0.50	14/3	14/4	ψ5.00
PORT WITHOUT LUD	UEPXF	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX KENTUCKY LUD AREA CALLING PORT	UEPXG	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA.	NA	NA NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX KENTUCKY PREMIUM CALLING PORT	UEPXH	NA	NA NA	NA.	NA.	NA.	NA.	NA.	NA.	NA.
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY KENTUCKY AREA CALLING PORT	OLI AIT	1471	1471	1471	10/	107	1471	10/	1471	10/1
WITHOUT LUD	UEPXJ	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX LOUISIANA LOCAL OPTIONAL	OLI 70	107	1471	100	10.0	107	1471	10.0	1471	10/1
CALLING PORT	UEPXK	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$3.77	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX HOTEL/HOSPITAL ECONOMY			1			44				
ADMINISTRATIVE CALLING PORT	UEPXL	\$6.21	\$26.37	NA	NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$3.66
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX HOTEL/HOSPITAL ECONOMY		****	<b>V</b>				40.00			40.00
ROOM CALLING PORT	UEPXM	\$6.21	\$26.37	NA	NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$3.66
	<u> </u>	****	<b>V</b>				40.00			40.00
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBX HOTEL/HOSPITAL										
ECONOMY ADMINIATRATIVE CALLING PORTTENNESSEE CALLING PORT	UEPXN	NA	\$26.37	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$3.66
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBX HOTEL/HOSPITAL	-									•
DIACOUNT ROOM CALLING PORT	UEPXO	\$6.21	\$26.37	NA	NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$3.66
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBX LOUISIANA LOCAL										
DISCOUNT CALLING PORT	UEPXP	\$6.21	NA	NA	NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX MISSISSIPPI LOCAL ECONOMY										
CALLING PORT	UEPXQ	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$6.56	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX MISSISSIPPI LOCAL OPTIONAL										
CALLING PORT	UEPXR	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$6.56	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBXMEASURED PORT	UEPXS	\$6.21	\$26.37	NA	NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$3.66
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX SOUTH CAROLINA AREA PLUS										
CALLING PORT	UEPXT	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX COLLIERVILLE & MEMPHIS CALLING PORT	UEPXU	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$3.66
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX TENNESSEE REGIONSERV										
CALLING PORT	UEPXV	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$3.66
NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l										
2 WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED COMBINATION 2-WAY PBX TRUNK - Residence	UEPRD	\$6.21	\$1.69	NA	NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$2.92
LINE SIDE UNBUNDLED COMBINATION 2-WAY PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPPC	\$6.21	\$1.69	NA	NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$2.92
LINE SIDE UNBUNDLED OUTWARD PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPPO	\$6.21	\$1.69	NA	NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$2.92
LINE SIDE UNBUNDLED INCOMING PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPP1	\$6.21	\$1.69	NA	NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$2.92
LONG DISTANCE TERMINAL PBX TRUNK-BUSINESS	UEPLD	\$6.21	\$1.69	NA	NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$2.92
TN 2-WAY CALLING PLAN PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPT2	\$6.21	\$1.69	NA	NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$2.92
TN OUTWARD CALLING PLAN PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPTO	\$6.21	\$1.69	NA	NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$2.92
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY COMBINATION PBX ALABAMA CALLING										
PORT	UEPA2	\$6.21	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY COMBINATION PBX LOUISIANA										
CALLING PORT	UEPL2	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$3.77	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX LD TERMINAL PORTS	UEPLD	\$6.21	\$1.69	NA	NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$2.92
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY COMBINATION PBX TENNESSEE										
CALLING PORT	UEPT2	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.92
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBX TENNESSEE CALLING										
PORT	UEPTO	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.92
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY COMBINATION PBX USAGE PORT	UEPXA	\$6.21	\$1.69	NA	NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$2.92
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX TOLL TERMINAL HOTEL PORTS	UEPXB	\$6.21	\$1.69	NA	NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$2.92

DF	SCRIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	SC	TN
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX LD DDD TERMINALS PORT	UEPXC	\$6.21	\$1.69	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA NA	NA NA	\$2.92
H +	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX LD TERMINAL SWITCHBOARD PORT	UEPXD	\$6.21	\$1.69	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA NA	NA NA	\$2.92
H	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX LD TERMINAL SWITCHBOARD IDD	ULFAD	Ψυ.∠ Ι	ψ1.08	INA	INA	ψ3.11	ψυ.υυ	INA	INA	ΨΖ.3Ζ
	CAPABLE PORT	UEPXE	\$6.21	\$1.69	NA	NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$2.92
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX KENTUCKY ROOM AREA CALLING	OLI AL	Ψ0.21	ψ1.09	INA	INA	ψ5.77	ψ0.50	INA	INA	Ψ2.92
	PORT WITHOUT LUD	UEPXF	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
+++	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX KENTUCKY LUD AREA CALLING PORT	UEPXG	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
+	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX KENTUCKY PREMIUM CALLING PORT	UEPXH	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
+	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY KENTUCKY AREA CALLING PORT	UEFAIT	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA
	WITHOUT LUD	UEPXJ	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
H	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX LOUISIANA LOCAL OPTIONAL	OLI XI	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA
	CALLING PORT	UEPXK	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$3.77	NA	NA	NA	NA
HH	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX HOTEL/HOSPITAL ECONOMY	OLITAR	14/1	1471	107	1471	ΨΟ.77	1471	1471	147.	1471
	ADMINISTRATIVE CALLING PORT	UEPXL	\$6.21	\$1.69	NA	NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$2.92
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX HOTEL/HOSPITAL ECONOMY	OLI AL	Ψ0.21	ψ1.00	10/	10/	ψ0.77	ψο.σσ	100	14/1	Ψ2.02
	ROOM CALLING PORT	UEPXM	\$6.21	\$1.69	NA	NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$2.92
H	NO SIN SINEE TO CITY	OLI AW	Ψ0.21	ψ1.00	10/	10/	ψ0.77	ψο.σσ	100	14/1	Ψ2.02
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBX HOTEL/HOSPITAL										
	ECONOMY ADMINIATRATIVE CALLING PORTTENNESSEE CALLING PORT	UEPXN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.92
+	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBX HOTEL/HOSPITAL	OLI AIN	14/3	1973	14/3	11/1	19/3	14/3	14/3	14/4	Ψ2.52
	DIACOUNT ROOM CALLING PORT	UEPXO	\$6.21	\$1.69	NA	NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA	NA	\$2.92
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBX LOUISIANA LOCAL	OLI AO	Ψ0.21	Ψ1.00	107	147.	φο.ττ	ψ0.00	1471	107	Ψ2.02
	DISCOUNT CALLING PORT	UEPXP	\$6.21	NA	NA	NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA	NA	NA
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX MISSISSIPPI LOCAL ECONOMY	OLI AI	Ψ0.21	1973	14/3	11/1	ψ5.77	ψ0.00	14/3	14/4	14/4
	CALLING PORT	UEPXQ	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$6.56	NA	NA	NA
H	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX MISSISSIPPI LOCAL OPTIONAL	OLI AQ	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	ψ0.50	INA	INA	INA
	CALLING PORT	UEPXR	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$6.56	NA	NA	NA
H	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBXMEASURED PORT	UEPXS	\$6.21	\$1.69	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.77	\$6.56	NA NA	NA NA	\$2.92
H	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX SOUTH CAROLINA AREA PLUS	OLI AG	Ψ0.21	ψ1.03	INA	INA	ψ3.77	ψ0.50	INA	INA	Ψ2.92
	CALLING PORT	UEPXT	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
H	CALLING FORT	OLIXI	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX COLLIERVILLE & MEMPHIS CALLING PORT	UEPXU	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.92
H	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX TENNESSEE REGIONSERV	OLI AU	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	Ψ2.32
	CALLING PORT	UEPXV	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.92
H	OALLING FORT	OLIAV	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	Ψ2.92
H	NRC - OSS										
+	NRC - OSS LSR Charge, Electronic, per LSR received from the CLEC by one of										
	the OSS interactive interfaces	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
H	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	\$21.56	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$26.94	\$41.86	\$20.35
++	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$12.97	\$21.56	\$8.42	NA NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	\$12.76	\$14.46	\$10.54
++	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - 1st	SOMAN	\$17.77	\$3.84	96.42 NA	NA NA	\$8.94	\$16.06	NA	NA	\$13.32
H	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - 1st	SOMAN	\$0.48	\$3.84	NA NA	NA NA	NA	NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$1.40
H +	141.0 Indicational Orlange - Iviatival Dervice Order - Disconnect - Add I	SOIVIAIN	φυ.40	φ3.04	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	φ1. <del>4</del> 0
2-14	/ire Analog Hunting, per line per month	HTGUX	See features	NA	NA	\$0.29	NA	See features	NA	See features	NA
2-4	NRC - 1st	HTGUX	See features	NA NA	NA NA	\$2.14	NA NA	See features	NA NA	See features	NA NA
H +	NRC - Add'l	HTGUX	See features	NA NA	NA NA	\$2.14	NA NA	See features	NA NA	See features	NA NA
H	1410 Add 1	IIIGUX	See leatures	INA	INA	Ψ2.14	INA	See leatures	INA	See leatures	INA
Co	n Port, per month		\$2.34	\$1.62	\$2.05	\$3.04	\$2.50	\$2.32	NA	\$2.77	\$2.16
100	NRC - 1st		\$21.93	\$4.76	\$17.16	\$40.71	\$16.43	\$2.32	NA NA	\$24.75	\$9.93
HH	NRC - Add'l		\$21.93	\$4.76	\$17.16	\$40.71	\$16.43	\$22.98	NA NA	\$24.75	\$9.93
++	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st		\$5.21	\$2.76	NA	Φ40.71 NA	\$4.15	\$6.56	NA NA	\$24.75 NA	\$3.66
HH	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st		\$5.21	\$2.76	NA NA	NA NA	\$4.15 \$4.15	\$6.56	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.00
H +	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add I  NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$25.93	\$2.59	\$18.94	NA NA	\$4.15 \$18.14	\$25.52	NA NA	\$43.48	\$2.92
H	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st  NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$25.93 \$12.97	\$21.56	\$18.94	NA NA	\$18.14	\$25.52 \$11.34	NA NA	\$43.48 \$14.57	\$20.35 \$10.54
1 1 1	INNO - Incremental Charge - Ivianual Service Order - Add I	SOMAN	\$12.97	<b>⊅∠⊺.</b> 56	JØ.42	I INA	I ⊅0.Ub	\$11.34	NΑ	D14.5/	\$1U.54

DESCRIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	SC	TN
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - 1st	SOMAN	\$16.33	\$3.84	NA	NA	\$9.86	\$16.06	NA	NA	\$13.32
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - Add'l	SOMAN	\$0.48	\$3.84	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.40
										•
VERTICAL FEATURES										
			No add'l		No add'l					
Local Switching Features offered with Port, Per month	N/A	NA	charge	NA	charge	\$8.28	NA	NA	See above	NA
Three-Way Calling, per month		\$1.12	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.32	\$0.89	\$1.10	NA
NRC		\$1.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.02	\$1.51	\$1.51	NA
NRC - Disconnect		\$0.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.5466	NA	NA	NA
Customer Changeable Speed Calling, per month		\$0.08	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.0755	\$0.17	\$0.1247	NA
NRC		\$1.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.02	\$1.51	\$1.51	NA
NRC - Disconnect		\$0.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.5466	NA	NA	NA
Call Waiting		\$0.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.033	\$0.09	\$0.0665	NA
NRC		\$1.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.02	\$1.51	\$1.51	NA
NRC - Disconnect		\$0.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.5466	NA	NA	NA
Remote Activation of Call Fordwarding, per month		\$0.18	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.4859	\$0.85	\$0.3743	NA
NRC		\$1.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.02	\$1.51	\$1.51	NA
NRC - Disconnect		\$0.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.5466	NA	NA	NA
Cancel Call Waiting, per month		\$0.01	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.0082	\$0.01	\$0.0099	NA
NRC		\$1.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.02	\$1.51	\$1.51	NA
NRC - Disconnect		\$0.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.5466	NA	NA	NA
Automatic Callback, per month		\$0.29	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.9977	\$0.66	\$0.8015	NA
NRC		\$1.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.02	\$1.51	\$1.51	NA
NRC - Disconnect		\$0.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.5466	NA	NA	NA
Automatic Recall, per month		\$0.28	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.3164	\$0.29	\$0.3102	NA
NRC		\$1.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.02	\$1.51	\$1.51	NA
NRC - Disconnect		\$0.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.5466	NA	NA	NA
Calling Number Delivery, per month		\$0.22	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.1817	\$0.33	\$0.3272	NA
NRC		\$1.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.02	\$1.51	\$1.51	NA
NRC - Disconnect		\$0.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.5466	NA	NA	NA
Calling Number Delivery Blocking, per month		\$1.17	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.9913	\$0.02	\$0.3684	NA
NRC		\$1.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.02	\$1.51	\$1.51	NA
NRC - Disconnect		\$0.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.5466	NA	NA	NA
Customer Originated Trace, per month		\$0.14	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.1918	\$0.14	\$0.1402	NA
NRC		\$1.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.02	\$1.51	\$1.51	NA
NRC - Disconnect		\$0.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.5466	NA	NA	NA
Selective Call Rejection, per month		\$0.13	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.1721	\$0.13	\$0.1528	NA
NRC NRC		\$1.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.02	\$1.51	\$1.51	NA
NRC - Disconnect		\$0.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.5466	NA To oo	NA Co. 1007	NA
Selective Call Forwarding, per month		\$0.05	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.1050	\$0.28	\$0.1287	NA
NRC		\$1.03	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA	\$1.02	\$1.51	\$1.51	NA NA
NRC - Disconnect		\$0.55	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$0.5466	NA CO 22	NA \$0.3283	NA NA
Selective Call Acceptance, per month  NRC		\$0.29	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$0.4010	\$0.33		NA NA
NRC - Disconnect	+	\$1.03	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$1.02	\$1.51 NA	\$1.51 NA	NA NA
	+	\$0.55	INA	NA NA	NA NA	INA	\$0.5466	INA	INA	INA
Multiline Hunt Service (Rotary)  Service per line, (in addition to port), per month	+	\$0.11	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.1271	\$0.14	\$0.1301	NA
NRC		\$1.03	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$1.02	\$1.51	\$1.51	NA NA
NRC - Disconnect	+	\$1.03	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$1.02 \$0.5466	\$1.51 NA	\$1.51 NA	NA NA
	+	\$0.55 \$0.05	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA		\$0.10	\$0.0768	NA NA
Call Forwarding Variable, per month	1				NA NA		\$0.0474			
NRC NRC Disconnect	<del>                                     </del>	\$1.03	NA	NA NA		NA NA	\$1.02	\$1.51	\$1.51	NA NA
NRC - Disconnect		\$0.55	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA	\$0.5466	NA Co.oo	NA Co.ocoo	NA NA
Call Forwarding Busy Line, per month		\$0.03	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA	\$0.0279	\$0.08	\$0.0603	NA NA
NRC		\$1.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.02	\$1.51	\$1.51	NA

DESCRIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	SC	TN
NRC - Disconnect	3333	\$0.55	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$0.5466	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
Call Forwarding Don't Answer All Calls, per month		\$0.03	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA	\$0.0308	\$0.09	\$0.0655	NA NA
NRC		\$1.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.02	\$1.51	\$1.51	NA
NRC - Disconnect		\$0.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.5466	NA	NA	NA
Remote Call Forwarding, per month		\$1.36	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.47	\$0.95	\$1.41	NA
NRC		\$1.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.02	\$1.51	\$1.51	NA
NRC - Disconnect		\$0.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.5466	NA	NA	NA
Call Transfer, per month		\$0.12	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.1404	\$0.14	\$0.1392	NA
NRC		\$1.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.02	\$1.51	\$1.51	NA
NRC - Disconnect		\$0.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.5466	NA	NA	NA
Call Hold, per month		\$0.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.0190	\$0.15	\$0.0677	NA
NRC NRC		\$1.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.02	\$1.51	\$1.51	NA
NRC – Disconnect		\$0.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.5466	NA To 40	NA 00.0740	NA
Toll Restricted Service, per month		\$0.04	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA	\$0.0387	\$0.10 \$1.51	\$0.0743	NA NA
NRC NDC Disconnect		\$1.03	NA NA			NA NA	\$1.02		\$1.51	
NRC - Disconnect   Message Waiting Indicator – Stutter Dial Tone, per month		\$0.55 \$0.03	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$0.5466 \$0.0356	NA \$0.03	NA \$0.0318	NA NA
NRC		\$1.03	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$1.02	\$1.51	\$1.51	NA NA
NRC - Disconnect		\$0.55	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$0.5466	NA	NA	NA NA
Anonymous Call Rejection, per month		\$0.93	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$0.9519	\$1.29	\$1.13	NA NA
NRC		\$1.03	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$1.02	\$1.51	\$1.51	NA NA
NRC - Disconnect		\$0.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.5466	NA	NA	NA
Shared Call Appearances of a DN, per month		\$0.41	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA	\$0.5015	\$0.29	\$0.3513	NA NA
NRC		\$1.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.02	\$1.47	\$1.47	NA
NRC - Disconnect		\$0.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.5466	NA	NA	NA
Multiple Call Appearances, per month		\$0.09	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.0932	\$0.07	\$0.0891	NA
NRC		\$1.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.02	\$1.47	\$1.47	NA
NRC - Disconnect		\$0.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.5466	NA	NA	NA
ISDN Bridged Call Exclusion, per month		\$0.00	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.0013	\$0.0011	\$0.0013	NA
NRC		\$1.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.02	\$1.47	\$1.47	NA
NRC - Disconnect		\$0.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.5466	NA	NA	NA
Call by Call Access, per month		\$28.29	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$50.89	\$19.83	\$0.3621	NA
NRC		\$28.94	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$28.61	\$33.33	\$33.36	NA
NRC - Disconnect		\$5.22	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$5.16	NA	NA	NA
Privacy Release, per month		\$0.01	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.0030	\$0.0041	\$0.0116	NA
NRC NRC Provinces		\$1.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.02	\$1.51	\$1.51	NA
NRC - Disconnect		\$0.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.5466	NA To 40	NA 00.4040	NA
Multi Appearance Directory Number Calls, per month		\$0.10 \$1.03	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$0.1115 \$1.02	\$0.13 \$1.51	\$0.1048 \$1.51	NA NA
NRC - Disconnect		\$1.03	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$0.5466	NA NA	NA	NA NA
Make Set Busy, per month		\$0.01	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$0.0013	\$0.0020	\$0.0101	NA NA
NRC		\$1.03	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$1.02	\$1.51	\$1.51	NA NA
NRC - Disconnect		\$0.55	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$0.5466	NA NA	NA	NA NA
Teen Service (Res. Dist. Alerting Service), per month		\$0.15	NA	NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$0.1071	\$0.26	\$0.2149	NA NA
NRC		\$1.03	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$1.02	\$1.51	\$1.51	NA NA
NRC - Disconnect		\$0.55	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$0.5466	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
Code Restriction and Diversion, per month		\$0.04	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.0464	\$0.09	\$0.0708	NA
NRC		\$1.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.02	\$1.51	\$1.51	NA
NRC - Disconnect		\$0.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.5466	NA NA	NA	NA
Call Park, per month		\$0.04	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.0443	\$0.09	\$0.0694	NA
NRC		\$1.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.02	\$1.51	\$1.51	NA
NRC - Disconnect		\$0.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.5466	NA	NA	NA
Automatic Line, per month		\$0.09	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.1111	\$0.14	\$0.1179	NA
NRC		\$1.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.02	\$1.51	\$1.51	NA

DESCRIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	SC	TN
NRC - Disconnect		\$0.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.5466	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE ISDN BRI FEATURES										
Shared Primary Number-First Appr On Each Add'l Terminal	DS1FJ	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Secondary Only Dn (Shared/Non-Shared) First Appearance	LLDSF	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Shared Secondary Only Dn-First Appr On Each Add'l Term	DS1F1	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Shared Non-ISDN DN	DOE	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Privacy Release	DS1FU	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Manual Exclusion	DS1FM	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Call Forwarding Variable-Voice Or Voice/Data	LLNCV	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Call Forwarding Variable – Data	LLOCD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Call Forwarding Variable – Feature Button – Voice	GJXCF	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Call Forwarding Variable – Feature Button – Data	LLPCD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Call Forwarding Busy Line – Voice Or Voice/Data	LLQCV	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Call Forwarding Busy Line – Data	LLRCD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Call Frwdng Busy Line—Prgrmmbl—Voice Or Voice/Data	M6AVA	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Call Forwarding Busy Line – Programmable - Data	M6ADF	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Call Forwarding Don't Answer – Voice Or Voice/Data	LLSCV	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Call Forwarding Don't Answer – Data	LLUCD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Call Forwdng Don't Answer–Prgrmmble Voice Or Voice/Data	M6BVA	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Call Forwarding Don't Answer – Programmable - Data	M6BDF	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Call Frwdng Multiple Simultaneous – Voice Or Voice/Data	M6CV5	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Call Forwarding Multiple Simultaneous – Data	M6CD5	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Conference, Drop, Hold And Transfer	DS1FN	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Six-Way Conference, Drop, Hold And Transfer	LLY6P	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Multi-Line Hunt Group – Voice Or Voice/Data	HTG	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Multi-Line Hunt Group – Data	HTGSD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Speed Calling	LLZSU	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Visual Message Waiting Indicator	LLAVP	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Audible Message Waiting Indicator	MWW	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Additional Call Appearance, PDN Or DN	DS1FG	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Call Tracing	NST	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Call Return	NSS	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Preferred Call Forwarding	NCE	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Call Block	NSY	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Repeat Dialing	NSQ	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Per Line Blocking For Agencies/Law Enforcement	NOB	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Per Line Blocking For Non-Pub Customers	NOBNN	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Per Line Blocking For General Public	NOBPC	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Per Line Blocking For Non-Pub, And Non-Listed Customer	NOBPP	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Per Line Blocking For Non-Pub Customers	NOBNP	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Per Line Blocking For Non-Pub Customers	NOBNR	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Call Return Denial Of, Per Activation	BCR	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Repeat Dialing, Denial Of, Per Activation	BRD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Automatic Line/Direct Connect	M6GN9	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Make Set Busy	M6MPD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Selective Call Acceptance	M6K16	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Call Park/Call Retrieve	M6HP6	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Call Transfer System Exception	M6QTD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Make Set Busy – Intragroup	M6MGD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
All Customized Code Restrictions	CREX+	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Additional Listings	CLT	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Additional Listing No Rate	FLT	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Cross Reference Listing	LLT	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Non-Pub Listing No Rate	NP3	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Non-List Listing	NLT	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD

DESCRIPTION		USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	sc	TN
Non-List Listing No Rate		NLE	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Alternate Call Listing		FNA	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
Manual Service Order Charge		SOMAN	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
All Selective Class Of Call Screening		SRG++	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
ISDN Message Waiting Indication-La	mp, per month		\$0.01	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.0105	\$0.0107	\$0.0138	NA
NRC			\$1.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.02	\$1.47	\$1.47	NA
NRC - Disconnect			\$0.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.5466	NA	NA	NA
ISDN Feature Function Buttons			NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	<b>.</b>	
NRC			\$1.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.02	\$1.51	\$1.51	NA
NRC - Disconnect			\$0.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.5466	NA	NA	NA
Subsequent Ordering Charge – (per	order, per line)		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	4	
NRC - Electronic - 1st			\$2.88	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.84	\$5.42	\$1.36	NA
NRC - Electronic - Add'l			\$0.96	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.95	\$0.95	\$0.71	NA
NRC - Manual - 1st			\$4.80	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.73	\$1.89	\$7.35	NA
NRC - Manual - Add'l			\$0.96	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.95	NA	\$0.95	NA
NRC - Disconnect			\$2.88	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.84	NA	NA	NA
Habara dia di Bart Harris Observa											
Unbundled Port Usage Charges End Office Switching (Port Usage)			-								
		NI/A	<b>#0.0040</b>	#0.00000.40	\$0.0016333	\$0.002562	<b>#</b> 0.0004	<b>#0.0000774</b>	\$0.0017000	\$0.0019295	<b>#</b> 0.0000
End Office Switching Function, per r End Office Interoffice Trunk Port—S	nou harad par mau	N/A N/A	\$0.0018 \$0.0002		\$0.0016333	\$0.002562 NA	\$0.0021 \$0.0002	\$0.0023771	\$0.0017000 NA	\$0.0019295	\$0.0008 NA
End Office Interoffice Trunk Port—S	nared, per mod	IN/A	φ0.0002	\$0.0001693	\$0.0001364	INA	\$0.0002	\$0.0001927	INA	\$0.0002561	INA
Tandem Switching (Port Usage) (Loc	cal or Access Tandem)										
Tandem Switching Function per more		N/A	\$0.00063	\$0,0001522	\$0.0006757	\$0.001096	\$0.0008	\$0.0007834	\$0.0009	\$0.0006843	\$0.000978
Tandem Interoffice Trunk Port - Sha			ψ0.00000		\$0.0002126	NA	\$0.0003	\$0.0002834	NA	\$0.0004034	NA
Common (Shared) Transport											
Common (Shared) Transport pe		N/A	\$0.00001	\$0.0000039	\$0.000008		\$0.0000083	\$0.0000091	\$0.00001		\$0.000064
Common (Shared) Transport Fa	cilities Termination per mou	N/A	\$0.00045	\$0.0004579	\$0.0004152	\$0.000426	\$0.00047	\$0.0004281	\$0.00034	\$0.0004672	\$0.0003871
NOTES:											
Interim rates subject to true-up.											
1 Port rate includes all available fe											
	sociated with POTS circuit switched usage will										
	ce and/or circuit switched data transmission by B-										
Channels associated with 2-wire	•		+	-	<del>                                     </del>						
Access to B Channel or D Chann	nel Packet capabilities will be avail- able only										
through BFR/New Business Req	uest Process. Rates for the packet capabilities										
will be determined via the Bona	Fide Request/New Business Request Process.										
4 This rate element is for those sta	tes which have a specific rate for User Profile per		+	1	<del>                                     </del>			1		1	
B Channel.	accommended a specime rate for each i follie per										
	ose states with a different rate for additional		+								
minutes of use.	see states that a univious rate for additional		1								
	and shall be trued-up when final rates are ordered.		1		1						
The same of the sa	and the state of t		+	<del> </del>	<del> </del>		-	<b>-</b>	-	-	-

ПТ		1							1	1	
	UNBUNDLED DEDICATED TRANSPORT - Local Channel	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	SC	TN
	Local Channel - Dedicated - 2-Wire VG										
	2-wire VG per mile	1L5NC	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	2-wire VG Monthly Recurring per month	ULDV2	\$14.61	\$29.33	\$13.91	\$22.26	\$14.94	\$17.83	\$14.83	\$16.83	\$19.02
	NRC - 2-wire VG - 1st	ULDV2	\$494.65	\$386.34	\$382.95	\$585.15	\$347.49	\$487.62	\$553.80	\$554.00	\$199.33
	NRC - 2-wire VG -Add'l	ULDV2	\$84.44	\$66.36	\$62.40	\$98.53	\$59.75	\$84.35	\$89.69	\$88.58	\$24.16
	NRC - 2-Wire VG - Disconnect Chg - 1st	ULDV2	\$77.81	\$67.91	NA	NA	\$53.68	\$77.69	NA	NA	\$54.81
	NRC - 2-Wire VG - Disconnect Chg - Add'l	ULDV2	\$7.63	\$5.92	NA	NA	\$6.60	\$8.95	NA	NA	\$4.80
	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$19.99	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire VG - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA	\$18.94	\$41.46	\$18.14	\$25.50	\$42.17	\$43.75	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire VG - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$18.37	NA	\$8.42	\$11.99	\$8.06	\$11.34	\$12.76	\$13.55	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire VG - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Disconnect	SOMAN	\$17.75	NA	NA	NA	\$11.40	\$16.05	NA	NA	NA
	Local Channel - Dedicated - 2-Wire VG Rev. Bat										
	2-wire VG per mile	1L5NC	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	2-wrire VG Monthly Recurring per month	ULDR2	\$14.61	\$29.33	\$13.91	\$22.26	\$14.94	\$17.83	\$14.83	\$16.83	\$19.02
	NRC - 2-wire VG - 1st	ULDR2	\$494.65	\$3,865.34	\$382.95	\$585.15	\$347.49	\$487.62	\$553.80	\$554.00	\$199.33
	NRC - 2-wire VG -Add'l	ULDR2	\$84.44	\$66.36	\$62.40	\$98.53	\$59.75	\$84.35	\$89.69	\$88.58	\$24.16
	NRC - 2-Wire VG - Disconnect Chg - 1st	ULDR2	\$77.81	\$67.91	NA	NA	\$53.68	\$77.69	NA	NA	\$54.81
	NRC - 2-Wire VG - Disconnect Chg - Add'l	ULDR2	\$7.63	\$5.92	NA	NA	\$6.60	\$8.95	NA	NA	\$4.80
	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$19.99	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire VG - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA	\$18.94	\$41.46	\$18.14	\$25.50	\$42.17	\$43.75	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire VG - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$18.37	NA	\$8.42	\$11.99	\$8.06	\$11.34	\$12.76	\$13.55	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire VG - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Disconnect	SOMAN	\$17.75	NA	NA	NA	\$11.40	\$16.05	NA	NA	NA
	Local Channel - Dedicated - 4-Wire VG										
	4-wire VG per mile	1L5NC	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	4-wire VG Monthly Recurring per month	ULDV4	\$15.77	\$30.50	\$14.99	\$23.38	\$16.21	\$19.03	\$15.87	\$18.05	\$20.14
	NRC - 4-Wire VG - 1st	ULDV4	\$502.43	\$387.21	\$368.44	\$585.15	\$352.75	\$495.25	\$562.23	\$562.46	\$201.53
	NRC - 4-Wire VG - Add'l	ULDV4	\$86.68	\$67.22	NA	\$98.53	\$61.33	\$86.56	\$92.67	\$91.57	\$24.83
	NRC - 4-Wire VG - Disconnect Chg - 1st	ULDV4	\$78.71	\$68.78	NA	NA	\$54.36	\$78.58	NA	NA	\$55.52
	NRC - 4-Wire VG - Disconnect Chg - Add'l	ULDV4	\$8.53	\$6.79	NA	NA	\$7.28	\$9.84	NA	NA	\$5.51
$\vdash \vdash$	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$19.99	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
$\vdash \vdash$	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA On Fo	NA Do 50	NA To 50	NA no.50	NA 00.50	NA On Fo	NA no.50
$\vdash \vdash$	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
$\vdash \vdash$	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA Oct. 50	NA 0.10.17	NA 040.04	NA
$\vdash \vdash$	NRC - 4-Wire VG - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA	\$18.94	\$41.46	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$42.17	\$43.64	NA
$\sqcup \!\!\!\! \perp$	NRC - 4-Wire VG - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$18.73	NA	\$8.42	\$11.99	\$8.06	\$11.34	\$12.76	\$13.55	NA
$\vdash \vdash$	NRC - 4-Wire VG - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Disconnect	SOMAN	\$17.75	NA	NA	NA	\$11.40	\$17.25	NA	NA	NA
$\vdash \vdash$	Level Observed Dedicated DO4										
$\vdash \vdash$	Local Channel - Dedicated - DS1	41.5110	<b>#0.00</b>	00.00	<b>#</b> 0.00	<b>#0.00</b>	<b>#0.00</b>	<b>#</b> 0.00	<b>#0.00</b>	<b>#</b> 0.00	00.00
$\vdash \vdash$	DS1 per mile	1L5NC	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
$\vdash \vdash$	DS1 per month	ULDF1	\$35.52	\$43.53	\$38.36	\$43.80	\$43.80	\$38.91	\$35.68	\$37.20	\$40.27
$\vdash \vdash$	NRC - DS1 - 1st	ULDF1	\$503.57	\$242.45	\$356.15	\$538.95	\$348.56	\$494.83	\$534.48	\$534.81	\$277.35
$\vdash \vdash$	NRC - DS1 - Add'l	ULDF1	\$442.84	\$226.44	\$312.89	\$464.94	\$300.30	\$435.28	\$462.69	\$462.81	\$233.26
$\vdash \vdash$	NRC - DS1 - Disconnect Chg - 1st	ULDF1	\$46.28	\$41.13	\$122.31	NA	\$24.15	\$46.85	NA	NA	\$33.18
$\vdash \vdash$	NRC - DS1 - Disconnect Chg - Add'l	ULDF1	\$32.18	\$28.28	\$119.14	NA	\$21.31	\$33.02	NA	NA	\$22.30
$\vdash \vdash$	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$19.99	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
++	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	NA TO FO	\$3.84	NA Co. FO	NA ©2.50	NA ©2.50	NA Co. FO	NA Co. FO	NA CO. FO	NA Co. FO
ШШ	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50

ПП								1		I	1
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - DS1 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$61.95	NA	\$44.22	\$87.71	\$42.34	\$59.58	\$86.15	\$87.99	NA
$\square$	NRC - DS1 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$0.00	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.77	\$3.11	NA
$\square$	NRC - DS1 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Disconnect	SOMAN	\$29.27	NA	\$18.03	NA	\$19.48	\$27.40	NA	NA	NA
++	1 10 1 1 100										
+	Local Channel - Dedicated - DS3	41.5110	<b>CO 44</b>	<b>#</b> 0.40	<b>#0.00</b>	<b>#04.00</b>	<b>#</b> 00.04	NIA.	NIA	<b>#</b> 40.00	<b>#00.70</b>
	DS3 - per mile per month	1L5NC	\$8.44	\$9.16	\$6.92	\$34.00	\$30.34	NA ©500.00	NA *100.07	\$12.08	\$23.76
	DS3 - Facility Termination per month	ULDF3	\$535.92	\$556.27	\$515.91	\$635.09	\$669.01	\$533.33	\$498.87	\$493.31	\$607.28
+++	NRC - DS3 - Facility Termination - 1st	ULDF3	\$640.54	\$903.37	\$639.50	\$1,091	\$709.14	\$526.67	\$562.25	\$735.42	\$726.16
	NRC - DS3 - Facility Termination - Add'	ULDF3	\$426.28	\$528.05	\$426.31	\$661.23	\$402.63	\$493.71	\$527.88	\$519.31	\$411.64
++	NRC - DS3 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - 1st	ULDF3	\$121.72	\$221.46	\$122.31	NA	\$102.16	\$42.41	NA	NA	\$103.36
++	NRC - DS3 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - Add'	ULDF3	\$118.54	\$154.90	\$119.14	NA ©40.00	\$99.46	\$40.87	NA	NA	\$100.59
++	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$19.99	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
++	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	NA To 50	\$3.84	NA On Fo	NA Do 50	NA Oo 50	NA 20.50	NA no.50	NA 20.50	NA To 50
++	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
++	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMEC	NA Too 40	\$0.42	NA ************************************	NA COO. 40	NA *F0.05	NA COL 40	NA *F0.05	NA OF 4.00	NA
++	NRC - DS3 -Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA	\$37.55	\$93.12	\$50.25	\$31.49	\$56.25	\$54.26	NA
H +	NRC - DS3 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA NA	\$37.55	\$93.12	\$50.25	\$31.49	\$56.25	\$54.26	NA NA
++	NRC - DS3 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Disconnect -1st	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA	\$18.03	NA	\$20.94	\$25.35	NA	NA	NA
$\mathbf{H}$	NRC - DS3 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Disconnect-Add'l	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA	\$18.03	NA	\$20.94	\$25.35	NA	NA	NA
++	Level Observed Dedicated OTO 4										
	Local Channel - Dedicated - STS-1	41.5110	<b>CO 44</b>	00.40	<b>#0.00</b>	<b>CO100</b>	<b>0.77</b>	<b>#</b> 00.00	NIA	<b>#</b> 40.00	COE 44
++	STS-1 - per mile per month	1L5NC	\$8.44	\$9.16	\$6.92	\$34.00	\$8.77	\$38.98	NA ************************************	\$12.08	\$25.11
++	STS-1 - Facility Termination per month	ULDFS	\$525.40	\$565.48	\$517.56	\$635.09	\$558.00	\$531.39	\$498.87	\$481.14	\$615.65
++	NRC - STS-1 - Facility Termination - 1st	ULDFS	\$640.54	\$903.37	\$639.50	\$1,091	\$594.71	\$1,084.33	\$562.25	\$735.42	\$1,085.73
++	NRC - STS-1 - Facility Termination - Add'l	ULDFS	\$426.82	\$528.05	\$426.40	\$661.23	\$396.54	\$682.13	\$527.88	\$519.31	\$683.01
++	NRC - STS-1 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - 1st	ULDFS	\$121.72	\$221.46	\$122.31	NA	\$113.75	\$42.41	NA	NA	\$103.36
++	NRC - STS-1 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - Add"	ULDFS	\$118.54	\$154.90	\$119.14	NA	\$110.80	\$40.87	NA	NA	\$100.59
$\mathbf{H}$	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$19.99	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
++	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	NA To 50	\$3.84	NA On 50	NA Do 50	NA 00.50	NA 20.50	NA no.50	NA To 50	NA To 50
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
++	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMEC	NA ************************************	\$0.42	NA	NA Day 10	NA Totalo	NA Table 10	NA	NA 05400	NA
++	NRC - STS-1 -Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA	\$37.55	\$93.12	\$34.92	\$96.10	\$56.25	\$54.26	NA
	NRC - STS-1 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA	\$37.55	\$93.12	\$34.92	\$96.10	\$56.25	\$54.26	NA
	NRC - STS-1 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Disconnect -1st	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA	\$18.03	NA	\$16.77	\$25.35	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - STS-1 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Disconnect-Add'l	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA	\$18.03	NA	\$16.77	\$25.35	NA	NA	NA
	Lacel Channel Dedicated OC2										
	Local Channel - Dedicated - OC3	41 FNC	<b>\$7.00</b>	<b>#0.00</b>	<b>ሲ</b> ሮ 00	<b>\$00.50</b>	<b>COE 40</b>	<b>005.55</b>	<b>₾</b> 04.07	\$40.4E	\$40.0F
H +	OC3 per mile per month	1L5NC	\$7.09	\$8.93	\$5.82	\$28.56	\$25.48	\$35.55	\$21.27	\$10.15	\$19.95
H +	OC3 Facility Termination per month	1	\$1,123	\$648.60	\$914.22	\$1,493	\$1,179	\$873.23	\$914.18	\$493.31	\$1,263
H +	NRC - OC3 - Facility Termination - 1st NRC - OC3 - Facility Termination - Add'l	1	\$949.63 \$413.38	\$966.45 \$408.85	\$947.69 \$413.00	\$1,543 \$661.23	\$1,025 \$402.63	\$1,427.00 \$549.17	\$1,543 \$670.92	\$735.42 \$519.31	\$1,050 \$411.64
H +	NRC - OC3 - Facility Termination - Add1  NRC - OC3 - Facility Termination - Disconnect Chg - 1st	1	\$413.38 \$121.72	\$408.85 \$11.56	\$413.00 \$122.31	\$661.23 NA	\$402.63 \$102.16	\$549.17 \$134.07	\$670.92 NA	\$519.31 NA	\$103.36
+++			\$121.72 \$118.54	\$11.56		NA NA			NA NA	NA NA	
+++	NRC - OC3 - Facility Termination - Disconnect Chg - Add'	IAAMOO		\$108.34	\$119.14 NA	\$19.99	\$99.46 NA	\$130.59	NA NA	NA NA	\$100.59 \$19.99
+++	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	NA NA	\$21.56	NA NA	\$19.99 NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$19.99 NA
+++		SOMEC	\$3.50	\$3.84	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
++	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMEC	\$3.50 NA	\$2.75	\$3.50 NA	\$3.50 NA	\$3.50 NA	\$3.50 NA	\$3.50 NA	\$3.50 NA	\$3.50 NA
++	NRC - OC3 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$38.48	\$0.42 NA	\$37.55	\$93.12	\$50.25	\$68.62	\$99.10	\$54.26	NA NA
+++	NRC - OC3 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st  NRC - OC3 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$38.48 \$38.48	NA NA	\$37.55 \$37.55	\$93.12 \$93.12	\$50.25 \$50.25	\$68.62	\$99.10	\$54.26 \$54.26	NA NA
+++	NRC - OC3 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add1  NRC - OC3 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Disconnect-1st	SOMAN	\$38.48 \$19.03	NA NA	\$37.55 \$18.03	\$93.12 NA	\$50.25 \$20.94	\$68.62	\$99.10 NA	\$54.26 NA	NA NA
H+	NRC - OC3 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Disconnect-1st  NRC - OC3 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Disconnect-Add'l	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA NA	\$18.03	NA NA	\$20.94	\$28.59	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
H+	NAC - OGS - Incremental ChargeWandal Svc Order-DISCONNect-Add I	SUIVIAN	φ19.03	INA	φ10.03	INA	<b>⊅∠∪.94</b>	\$∠0.59	INA	INA	INA
H+	Local Channel - Dedicated - OC12	-		<b> </b>				<del>                                     </del>		-	+
+++	Local Channel - Dedicated - OC12 OC12 per mile per month	1L5NC	\$10.13	\$2,053.06	\$8.31	\$40.80	\$36.40	\$50.79	\$30.38	\$14.50	\$28.51
H + H	OC12 per fille per frioriti OC12 Facility Termination per month	ILONG	\$5,630	\$1,183.46		\$4,492	\$3,895	\$3,414.00	\$3,316	\$4,414	\$7,158
ш	10012 Facility Termination per month	l	<b>⊅</b> 0,030	φ1,103.40	φ3,100.00	<b>Φ4,49</b> ∠	<b></b>	φ3,414.00	कुठ,ठ । ७	Ф4,414	φ1,108

					• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •						A
	NRC - OC12 - Facility Termination - 1st		\$1,165	\$408.85	\$1,162.00	\$1,858	\$1,245	\$1,742.00	\$1,853	\$1,259	\$1,276
$\vdash$	NRC - OC12 - Facility Termination - Add'		\$413.38	\$111.56	\$413.00	\$661.23	\$402.63	\$549.17	\$670.92	\$505.88	\$411.64
	NRC - OC12 - Facility Termination - Disconnect Chg - 1st		\$121.72	\$108.34	\$122.31	NA	\$102.16	\$134.07	NA	NA NA	\$103.36
	NRC - OC12 - Facility Termination - Disconnect Chg - Add'  NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR	SOMAN	\$118.54 NA	\$21.56 \$3.84	\$119.14 NA	NA \$19.99	\$99.46 NA	\$130.59 NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$100.59 \$19.99
++-	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR  NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	NA NA	\$2.75	NA NA	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA
++-	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect  NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$0.42	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR  NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	\$3.50 NA	NA	NA	\$3.50 NA	NA
	NRC - OC12 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA	\$37.55	\$93.12	\$50.25	\$68.62	\$99.10	\$54.26	NA NA
++	NRC - OC12 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA	\$37.55	\$93.12	\$50.25	\$68.62	\$99.10	\$54.26	NA
	NRC - OC12 - Incremental Charge - Manual Svc Order-Disconnect-1st	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA NA	\$18.03	NA	\$20.94	\$28.59	NA	NA NA	NA NA
	NRC - OC12 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Disconnect-Add'l	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA	\$18.03	NA	\$20.94	\$28.59	NA	NA	NA
	Title 5512 molemental onalge manaal 515 5160 Electrical	00	Ψισισσ		<b>\$10.00</b>		Ψ20.0.	<b>\$20.00</b>			
	Local Channel - Dedicated - OC48										
	OC48 per mile per month	1L5NC	\$33.22	\$36.04	\$27.25	\$133.84	\$119.40	\$166.59	\$99.66	\$47.57	\$93.50
	OC48 Facility Termination per month		\$1,947	\$1,685.97	\$1,671	\$2,156	\$2,311	\$1,768.00	\$1,837	\$1,842	\$1,853
	OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 per month		\$699.62	\$587.71	\$558.07	\$728.81	\$706.85	\$668.36	\$584.78	\$773.40	\$572.61
	NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination - 1st		\$1,165	\$1,183.46	\$1,162.00	\$1,858	\$1,245	\$1,742.00	\$1,853	\$1,259	\$1,276
	NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination -Add"		\$413.38	\$408.85	\$413.00	\$661.23	\$402.63	\$549.17	\$670.92	\$505.88	\$411.64
	NRC - OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 - 1st		\$540.10	\$543.72	\$539.36	\$844.21	\$532.13	\$729.04	\$852.47	\$635.04	\$544.55
	NRC -OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 -Add'l		\$317.48	\$312.05	\$317.38	\$516.89	\$304.90	\$404.94	\$528.57	\$410.02	\$311.39
	NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination - Disconnect Chg - 1st		\$121.72	\$111.56	\$122.31	NA	\$102.16	\$134.07	NA	NA	\$103.36
	NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination - Disconnect Chg - Add'		\$118.54	\$108.34	\$119.14	NA	\$99.46	\$130.59	NA	NA	\$100.59
	NRC - OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 - Disconnect Chg - 1st		\$121.72	\$111.56	\$122.31	NA	\$102.16	\$134.07	NA	NA	\$103.36
	NRC - OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 - Disconnect Chg - Add'l		\$118.54	\$108.34	\$119.14	NA	\$99.46	\$130.59	NA	NA	\$100.59
	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$19.99	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMEC	NA Too 40	\$0.42 NA	NA COZ EE	NA ************************************	NA #50.05	NA Coo.co	NA ************************************	NA ©54.00	NA
	NRC - OC48 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$38.48 \$38.48	NA NA	\$37.55 \$37.55	\$93.12 \$93.12	\$50.25 \$50.25	\$68.62 \$68.62	\$99.10 \$99.10	\$54.26 \$54.26	NA NA
	NRC - OC48 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l NRC - OC48 -Interface-Incremental Cost-Manual Svc. Order vs. Electronic-1	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA NA			\$50.25 \$50.25	\$68.62	\$99.10	\$54.26 \$54.26	NA NA
	NRC - OC48 -Interface-Incremental Cost-Manual Svc. Order vs. Electronic-I NRC - OC48 -Interface-Incremental Cost-Manual Svc. Order vs. Electronic-A	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA NA	\$37.55 \$37.55	\$93.12 \$93.12	\$50.25 \$50.25	\$68.62	\$99.10	\$54.26 \$54.26	NA NA
++	NRC - OC46 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order Vs. Electronic-7 NRC - OC48 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Disconnect-1st	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA NA	\$18.03	NA	\$20.94	\$28.59	NA NA	954.20 NA	NA NA
	NRC - OC48 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Disconnect-Add'l	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA NA	\$18.03	NA NA	\$20.94	\$28.59	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
-	NRC - OC48 -Interface-Incremental Cost-Manual Svc. Order vs. Electronic-D	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA NA	\$18.03	NA NA	\$20.94	\$28.59	NA NA	NA NA	NA
	NRC - OC48 -Interface-Incremental Cost-Manual Svc. Order vs. Electronic-D	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA NA	\$18.03	NA NA	\$20.94	\$28.59	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
++	1410 0040 Interface incremental 003t Mandal 0vc. Order vs. Electronic E	OOWAIN	ψ13.03	14/4	ψ10.00	14/4	Ψ20.54	Ψ20.00	14/3	1973	14/4
	UNBUNDLED DEDICATED TRANSPORT - Interoffice Channel										
	Interoffice Transport - Dedicated - 2-wire VG										
	2-Wire VG - per mile per month	1L5XX	\$0.0339	\$0.0098	\$0.0222	\$0.0301	\$0.0384	\$0.0323	\$0.0282	\$0.0373	\$0.0173
	2-Wire VG - Facility Termination per month	U1TV2	\$18.49	\$26.52	\$17.07	\$27.66	\$19.10	\$21.33	\$18.01	\$21.42	\$18.33
	NRC - 2-wire VG - Facility Termination -1st	U1TV2	\$107.11	\$81.09	\$79.61	\$142.31	\$76.20	\$106.72	\$137.48	\$136.44	\$55.39
	NRC - 2-wire VG - Facility Termination - Add'l	U1TV2	\$48.27	\$54.83	\$36.08	\$56.21	\$34.54	\$48.83	\$52.58	\$51.37	\$17.37
	NRC - 2-wire VG -Facility Termination - Disconnect Charge -1st	U1TV2	\$37.16	\$31.01	NA	NA	\$28.03	\$38.05	NA	NA	\$27.96
	NRC - 2-wire VG - Facility Termination - Disconnect Charge -Add'	U1TV2	\$5.88	\$12.78	NA	NA	\$5.37	\$7.23	NA	NA	\$3.51
	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$19.99	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-wire VG - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA	\$18.94	\$37.21	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$38.07	\$39.63	NA
	NRC - 2-wire VG - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$27.57	NA	\$18.94	\$37.21	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$38.07	\$39.63	NA
+ +	NRC - 2-wire VG - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Disconnect1st	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA	NA	NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	NA	NA	NA
++	NRC - 2-wire VG - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-DisconnectAdd'	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA	NA	NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	NA	NA	NA
++	Interoffice Transport - Dedicated - 2-wire VG - Rev Bat.							-			
	Interonice transport - Dedicated - 2-wire vo - Kev Dat.		l							l	

$\Box$				1	I	I		1	1		ı
	2-Wire VG - per mile per month	1L5XX	\$0.0339	\$0.0098	\$0.0222	\$0.0301	\$0.0384	\$0.0323	\$0.0282	\$0.0373	\$0.0173
	2-Wire VG - Facility Termination per month	U1TR2	\$18.49	\$26.52	\$17.07	\$27.66	\$19.10	\$21.33	\$18.00	\$21.42	\$18.33
	NRC - 2-wire VG - Facility Termination -1st	U1TR2	\$107.11	\$81.09	\$79.61	\$142.31	\$76.20	\$106.72	\$137.48	\$136.44	\$55.39
	NRC - 2-wire VG - Facility Termination - Add'l	U1TR2	\$48.27	\$54.83	\$36.08	\$56.21	\$34.54	\$48.83	\$52.58	\$51.37	\$17.37
	NRC - 2-wire VG -Facility Termination - Disconnect Charge -1st	U1TR2	\$37.16	\$31.01	NA	NA	\$28.03	\$38.05	NA	NA	\$27.96
	NRC - 2-wire VG - Facility Termination - Disconnect Charge -Add"	U1TR2	\$5.88	\$12.78	NA	NA	\$5.37	\$7.23	NA	NA	\$3.51
	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$19.99	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-wire VG - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA	\$18.94	\$37.21	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$38.07	\$39.63	NA
	NRC - 2-wire VG - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$27.57	NA	\$18.94	\$37.21	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$38.07	\$39.63	NA
	NRC - 2-wire VG - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Disconnect1st	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA	NA	NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-wire VG - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-DisconnectAdd"	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA	NA	NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	NA	NA	NA
	Common (Shared) Transport										
	Common (Shared) Transport per mile per mou	NA	\$0.00001	\$0.000012		\$0.0000049	\$0.0000083	\$0.0000091	\$0.00001	\$0.0000121	\$0.00004
	Common (Shared) Transport Facilities Termination per mou	NA	\$0.00045	\$0.0005	\$0.0004152	\$0.000426	\$0.00047	\$0.0004281	\$0.00034	\$0.0004672	\$0.00036
	Interoffice Transport - Dedicated - 4-wire VG										
	4-Wire VG - per mile per month	1L5XX	NA	\$0.0098	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	4-Wire VG - Facility Termination per month	U1TV4	NA	\$23.64	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 4-wire VG - Facility Termination -1st	U1TV4	NA	\$81.09	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 4-wire VG - Facility Termination - Add'l	U1TV4	NA	\$54.63	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 4-wire VG -Facility Termination - Disconnect Charge -1st	U1TV4	NA	\$31.01	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 4-wire VG - Facility Termination - Disconnect Charge -Add'	U1TV4	NA	\$12.78	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA	\$2.77	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 4-wire VG - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 4-wire VG - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 4-wire VG - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Disconnect1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 4-wire VG - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-DisconnectAdd'	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	Interoffice Transport - Dedicated - DS0 - 56kbps										
	DS0 - per mile per month	1L5XX	\$0.0339	\$0.0098	\$0.0222	\$0.0301	\$0.0384	\$0.0323	\$0.0282	\$0.0373	\$0.1730
	DS0 - Facility Termination per month	U1TD5	\$17.81	\$19.31	\$16.45	\$26.95	\$18.37	\$20.64	\$17.40	\$20.71	\$17.74
	NRC - DS0 - Facility Termination - 1st	U1TD5	\$107.11	\$81.11	\$79.61	\$142.31	\$76.20	\$106.72	\$137.48	\$136.44	\$55.39
	NRC - DS0 - Facility Termination - Add'	U1TD5	\$48.27	\$54.83	\$36.08	\$56.21	\$34.54	\$48.83	\$52.58	\$51.37	\$17.37
oxdot	NRC - DS0 -Facility Termination - Disconnect Charge - 1st	U1TD5	\$37.16	\$31.01	NA	NA	\$28.03	\$38.05	NA	NA	\$27.96
	NRC - DS0 - Facility Termination - Disconnect Charge - Add	U1TD5	\$5.88	\$12.78	NA	NA	\$5.37	\$7.23	NA	NA	\$3.51
$\Box$	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$19.99	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
$\coprod$	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\coprod$	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.77	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
$\sqcup \bot$	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
HH	NRC - DS0 -Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA	\$18.94	\$37.21	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$38.07	\$39.63	NA
HH	NRC -DS0 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA	\$18.94	\$37.21	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$38.07	\$39.63	NA
+	NRC - DS0 -Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Disconnect1st	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA	NA	NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	NA	NA	NA
+	NRC - DS0 -Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Disconnect—Add'l	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA	NA	NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	NA	NA	NA
HH											
$\coprod$	Interoffice Transport - Dedicated -DS0 - 64 kbps										
$\sqcup \!\!\!\! \perp$	DS0 - per mile per month	1L5XX	\$0.0339	\$0.0098	\$0.0222	\$0.0301	\$0.0384	\$0.0323	\$0.0282	\$0.0373	\$0.1730
$\coprod$	DS0 - Facility Termination per month	U1TD6	\$17.81	\$19.31	\$16.45	\$26.95	\$18.37	\$20.64	\$17.40	\$20.71	\$17.74
$\coprod$	NRC - DS0 - Facility Termination - 1st	U1TD6	\$107.11	\$81.11	\$79.61	\$142.31	\$76.20	\$106.72	\$137.48	\$136.44	\$55.39
шШ	NRC - DS0 - Facility Termination - Add'	U1TD6	\$48.27	\$54.83	\$36.08	\$56.21	\$34.54	\$48.83	\$52.58	\$51.37	\$17.37

		1	1	1	l	l		l	1	1	
$\Box$	NRC - DS0 -Facility Termination - Disconnect Charge - 1st	U1TD6	\$37.16	\$31.01	NA	NA	\$28.03	\$38.05	NA	NA	\$27.96
$\Box$	NRC - DS0 - Facility Termination - Disconnect Charge - Add	U1TD6	\$5.88	\$12.78	NA	NA	\$5.37	\$7.23	NA	NA	\$3.51
$\Box$	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$19.99	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
$\Box$	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA						
$\sqcup \sqcup$	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.77	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
$\sqcup \sqcup$	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA						
$\sqcup \sqcup$	NRC - DS0 -Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA	\$18.94	\$37.21	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$38.07	\$39.63	NA
$\sqcup \sqcup$	NRC -DS0 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA	\$18.94	\$37.21	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$38.07	\$39.63	NA
$\sqcup \sqcup$	NRC - DS0 -Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Disconnect1st	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA	NA	NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	NA	NA	NA
$\sqcup \sqcup$	NRC - DS0 -Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Disconnect—Add'l	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA	NA	NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	NA	NA	NA
$\sqcup \sqcup$											
$\sqcup \sqcup$	Interoffice Transport - Dedicated - DS1					**					
$\sqcup \sqcup$	DS1 - per mile per month	1L5XX	\$0.6920	\$0.6013	\$0.4523	\$0.4500	\$0.7831	\$0.6598	\$0.0783	\$0.7598	\$0.3525
$\sqcup \sqcup$	DS1 - Facility Termination per month	U1TF1	\$79.69	\$99.79	\$78.47	\$55.05	\$93.40	\$74.40	\$71.29	\$94.98	\$75.83
$\sqcup \sqcup$	NRC - DS1-Facility Termination - 1st	U1TF1	\$198.15	\$45.91	\$147.07	\$298.18	\$140.49	\$196.28	\$217.17	\$216.27	\$145.98
$H \downarrow$	NRC - DS1 - Facility Termination - Add'	U1TF1	\$148.18	\$44.18	\$111.75	\$231.23	\$106.69	\$147.31	\$163.75	\$162.70	\$109.85
$H \downarrow$	NRC - DS1 - Facility Termination - Disconnect Charge - 1st	U1TF1	\$25.44	\$30.30	NA	NA	\$20.00	\$26.56	NA	NA	\$19.55
H	NRC - DS1 - Facility Termination -Disconnect Charge - Add'l	U1TF1	\$20.42	\$26.76	NA	NA ©40.00	\$16.34	\$21.61	NA	NA	\$14.99
H	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$19.99	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
HH	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	NA CO. FO	\$3.84	NA ©2.50	NA © 50	NA ©2.50	NA ©2.50	NA CO. FO	NA CO. FO	NA Co. FO
HH	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.77	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50 NA	\$3.50 NA	\$3.50
+++	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMEC	NA ************************************	\$0.42	NA ©40.04	NA	NA ©40.44	NA COL FO			NA
+++	NRC - DS1 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$38.07	\$39.63	NA
+++	NRC -DS1 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$38.07	\$39.63	NA
+++	NRC - DS1 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Disconnect1st	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$8.06	\$11.31	NA NA	NA NA	NA
HH	NRC - DS1 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Disconnect—Add'l	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA	NA	NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	INA	NA	NA
++	Interoffice Transport - Dedicated - DS3	-									
$H \rightarrow$	DS3 - per mile per month	1L5XX	\$4.98	\$4.17	\$2.75	\$12.62	\$14.04	\$15.02	\$12.98	\$8.13	\$5.89
$H \rightarrow$	DS3 - Facility Termination per month	U1TF3	\$898.15	\$1,121.93	\$788.00	\$1,204	\$1,101	\$744.38	\$720.38	\$967.70	\$760.20
+++	NRC - DS3 - Facility Termination -1st	U1TF3	\$511.77	\$557.69	\$511.10	\$946.23	\$611.41	\$686.74	\$794.94	\$606.72	\$625.91
+++	NRC - DS3 - Facility Termination - Add'	U1TF3	\$330.92	\$325.61	\$330.77	\$516.89	\$304.90	\$477.76	\$579.55	\$423.45	\$311.39
HH	NRC - DS3 - Facility Termination - Disconnect Charge - 1st	U1TF3	\$121.72	\$111.56	\$122.31	NA	\$102.16	\$125.56	NA	NA	\$103.36
HH	NRC - DS3 - Facility Termination - Disconnect Charge - Add	U1TF3	\$118.54	\$108.34	\$119.14	NA NA	\$99.46	\$118.79	NA NA	NA NA	\$100.59
+++	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA NA	\$19.99	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$19.99
+++	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA NA	NA	NA	NA	NA NA	NA	NA
+++	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.77	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
+++	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.42	NA						
H +	NRC - DS3 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA	\$37.96	\$93.12	\$50.25	\$64.97	\$91.26	\$54.26	NA.
HH	NRC - DS3 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA	\$37.96	\$93.12	\$50.25	\$64.97	\$91.26	\$54.26	NA
H +	NRC - DS3 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Disconnect1st	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA	\$18.23	NA NA	\$20.94	\$27.08	NA NA	NA NA	NA
H	NRC - DS3 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Disconnect—Add'l	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA	\$18.23	NA NA	\$20.94	\$27.08	NA	NA	NA
HH	<u> </u>	<u> </u>							1	İ	
H	Interoffice Transport - Dedicated - STS-1										
$\Box$	STS-1 - per mile per month	1L5XX	\$4.98	\$4.17	\$2.72	\$12.62	\$14.04	\$13.48	\$6.29	\$8.13	\$6.88
H	STS-1 -Facility Termination per month	U1TFS	\$895.41	\$1,105.98	\$783.63	\$1,204	\$1,101	\$692.52	\$800.94	\$967.58	\$838.65
$\Box$	NRC - STS-1 - Facility Termination -1st	U1TFS	\$511.77	\$557.69	\$449.91	\$946.23	\$611.41	\$858.15	\$624.86	\$606.72	\$858.26
	NRC - STS-1 - Facility Termination - Add'l	U1TFS	\$330.92	\$325.61	\$119.14	\$516.89	\$304.90	\$524.58	\$436.36	\$423.45	\$525.25
	NRC - STS-1 - Facility Termination - Disconnect Charge - 1st	U1TFS	\$121.72	\$111.56	\$137.17	NA	\$102.16	\$125.56	NA	NA	\$103.36
	NRC - STS-1 - Facility Termination - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	U1TFS	\$118.54	\$108.34	\$119.14	NA	\$99.46	\$118.79	NA	NA	\$100.59
	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$19.99	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA						
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.77	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.43	NA						
	NRC - STS-1 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA	\$61.19	\$93.12	\$50.25	\$94.50	\$55.00	\$54.26	NA
	NRC - STS-1 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA	\$61.19	\$93.12	\$50.25	\$94.50	\$55.00	\$54.26	NA
		_	_	_	_	_	_	_	_	_	_

								1		ı	
	NRC - DS3 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Disconnect1st	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA	\$3.17	NA	\$20.94	\$27.08	NA	NA	NA
$\square$	NRC - DS3 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Disconnect—Add'l	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA	\$3.17	NA	\$20.94	\$27.08	NA	NA	NA
	Interoffice Transport - Dedicated - OC3										
	OC3 -per mile per month	1L5XX	\$7.35	\$8.24	\$4.37	\$27.97	\$23.89	\$18.35	\$14.10	\$9.75	\$13.45
	OC3 -Facility Termination per month		\$2,475	\$3,020.08	\$2,187.00	\$3,390	\$2,990	\$1,892.00	\$2,071	\$2,802	\$2,124
	NRC - OC-3 - Facility Termination - 1st		\$820.85	\$869.65	\$819.29	\$1,399	\$927.35	\$1,283.00	\$1,381	\$915.64	\$950.10
	NRC - OC-3 - Facility Termination - Add		\$317.48	\$312.05	\$317.38	\$516.89	\$304.90	\$404.94	\$509.93	\$410.02	\$311.39
	NRC - OC-3 - Facility Termination - Disconnect Charge - 1st		\$121.72	\$111.56	\$122.31	NA	\$102.16	\$134.07	\$131.65	NA	\$103.36
	NRC - OC-3 - Facility Termination - Disconnect Charge - Add		\$118.54	\$108.34	\$119.14	NA	\$99.46	\$130.59	\$128.19	NA	\$100.59
	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$19.99	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.77	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.43	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - OC3 - Incremental Cost - Manual Svc Order vs. Electronic-1st	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA	\$37.55	\$93.12	\$50.25	\$68.62	\$94.77	\$54.26	NA
	NRC - OC3 - Incremental Cost - Manual Svc Order vs. Electronic-Add'l	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA	\$37.55	\$93.12	\$50.25	\$68.62	\$94.77	\$54.26	NA
	NRC - OC3 - Incremental Cost - Manual Svc Order vs. Electronic-Disconnect-	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA	\$18.03	NA	\$20.94	\$28.59	\$29.76	NA	NA
	NRC - OC3 - Incremental Cost - Manual Svc Order vs. Electronic-Disconnect-	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA	\$18.03	NA	\$20.94	\$28.59	\$29.76	NA	NA
	Interoffice Transport - Dedicated - OC12										
	OC12 -per mile per month	1L5XX	\$19.26	\$26.45	\$15.05	\$84.88	\$74.44	\$60.42	\$48.55	\$32.52	\$49.80
	OC12 -Facility Termination		\$9,763	\$11,599.14	\$8,202.00	\$12,344	\$11,517	\$7,182	\$7,676	\$11,132	\$8,015
	NRC - OC12- Facility Termination - 1st		\$1,036	\$1,086.66	\$1,034.00	\$1,713	\$1,147	\$1,598	\$1,381	\$1,131	\$1,176
	NRC - OC12- Facility Termination - Add'l		\$317.48	\$312.05	\$317.38	\$516.89	\$304.90	\$404.94	\$509.93	\$410.02	\$311.39
	NRC - OC12 - Facility Termination - Disconnect Chg - 1st		\$121.72	\$111.56	\$122.31	NA	\$102.16	\$134.07	\$131.65	NA	\$103.36
	NRC - OC12 - Facility Termination - Disconnect Chg - Add'		\$118.54	\$108.34	\$119.14	NA	\$99.46	\$130.59	\$128.19	NA	\$100.59
	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$19.99	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.77	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.43	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - OC12 - Incremental Cost - Manual Svc Order vs. Electronic-1st	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA	\$37.55	\$93.12	\$50.25	\$68.62	\$94.77	\$54.26	NA
	NRC - OC12 - Incremental Cost - Manual Svc Order vs. Electronic-Add'l	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA	\$37.55	\$93.12	\$50.25	\$68.62	\$94.77	\$54.26	NA
	NRC - OC12 - Incremental Cost - Manual Svc Order vs. Elect-Disconnect-1st	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA	\$18.03	NA	\$20.94	\$28.59	\$29.76	NA	NA
	NRC - OC12 - Incremental Cost - Manual Svc Order vs. Elect-Disconnect-Add	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA	\$18.03	NA	\$20.94	\$28.59	\$29.76	NA	NA
+	Interoffice Transport - Dedicated - OC48										
	OC48 -per mile per month	1L5XX	\$30.65	\$34.07	\$25.70	\$138.02	\$128.59	\$102.43	\$120.02	\$45.92	\$106.55
	OC48 -Facility Termination per month		\$11,691	\$12,460.76	\$11,134.00	\$16,017	\$14,950	\$11,480	\$10,952	\$967.58	\$11,632
	OC48 -per Interface OC12 on OC48 per month		\$1,424	\$1,199.42	\$1,137.00	\$1,497	\$1,451	\$1,351.00	\$582.66	\$1,561	\$1,170
	NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination - 1st		\$1,036	\$1,086.66	\$1,034.00	\$1,713	\$1,147	\$1,598.00	\$1,722	\$1,131	\$1,176
	NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination - Add'l		\$317.48	\$312.05	\$317.38	\$516.89	\$304.90	\$404.94	\$542.73	\$410.02	\$311.39
	NRC - OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 - 1st		\$540.10	\$543.72	\$539.36	\$844.21	\$532.13	\$729.04	\$720.81	\$635.04	\$544.55
	NRC - OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 - Add'l		\$317.48	\$312.05	\$317.38	\$516.89	\$304.90	\$404.94	\$400.38	\$410.02	\$311.39
	NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination - Disconnect Chg - 1st		\$121.72	\$111.56	\$122.31	NA	\$102.16	\$134.07	\$131.65	NA	\$103.36
	NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination - Disconnect Chg - Add'		\$118.54	\$108.34	\$119.14	NA	\$99.46	\$130.59	\$128.19	NA	\$100.59
	NRC - OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 - Disconnect - 1st		\$121.72	\$111.56	\$122.31	NA	\$102.16	\$134.07	\$131.65	NA	\$103.36
	NRC - OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 - Disconnect - Add'l		\$118.54	\$108.34	\$119.14	NA	\$99.46	\$130.59	\$128.19	NA	\$100.59
	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$19.99	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	NA	\$3.84	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.77	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMEC	NA	\$0.43	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - OC48 - Incremental Cost - Manual Svc. Order vs. Electronic-1st	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA	\$37.55	\$93.12	\$50.25	\$68.62	\$69.34	\$54.26	NA
	NRC - OC48 - Incremental Cost - Manual Svc. Order vs. Electronic-Add'l	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA	\$37.55	\$93.12	\$50.25	\$68.62	\$69.34	\$54.26	NA
	NRC - OC48 - Interface- Incremental Cost - Manual Svc. Order vs. Electronic-	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA	\$37.55	\$93.12	\$50.25	\$68.62	\$69.34	\$54.26	NA
	NRC - OC48 - Interface- Incremental Cost - Manual Svc. Order vs. Electronic-	SOMAN	\$38.48	NA	\$37.55	\$93.12	\$50.25	\$68.62	\$69.34	\$54.26	NA
	NRC - OC48 - Incremental Cost - Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect-Disconnect-1st	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA	\$18.03	NA	\$20.94	\$28.59	\$29.76	NA	NA

$\Box$			***								
oxdot	NRC - OC48 - Incremental Cost - Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect-Disconnect-Add	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA	\$18.03	NA	\$20.94	\$28.59	\$29.76	NA	NA
	NRC - OC48-Interface-Incremental Cost-Manual Svc. Order vs. Elec-Disconne	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA	\$18.03	NA	\$20.94	\$28.59	\$29.76	NA	NA
$\sqcup \bot \bot$	NRC - OC48-Interface-Incremental Cost-Manual Svc. Order vs. Elec-Disconne	SOMAN	\$19.03	NA	\$18.03	NA	\$20.94	\$28.59	\$29.76	NA	NA
++	UNBUNDLED CHANNELIZATION								1	-	
++											
+	DS3 Channelization (DS3 to DS1)	MQ3	<b>#</b> 005.00	<b>#</b> 000 07	<b>#</b> 400.04	<b>#000 00</b>	\$245.84	#000 00	<b>#</b> 000 04	<b>#</b> 000 04	<b>#000 00</b>
++-	per Channelized System (28 DS1) per month  NRC - 1st	MQ3	\$225.36	\$220.97 \$356.40	\$182.04 \$265.91	\$236.32 \$425.41	\$245.84 \$259.76	\$229.30 \$356.80	\$226.81 \$351.95	\$200.01	\$222.98 \$265.08
++	NRC - 1st	MQ3	\$265.87						\$243.76	\$321.54	
++			\$188.51	\$188.00	\$188.78	\$303.33	\$182.64	\$247.40		\$234.30	\$185.94
++-	NRC -1st - Disconnect	MQ3	\$71.76	\$61.64	\$72.50	NA	\$60.96	\$79.94	\$77.90	NA	\$61.09
$\vdash\vdash\vdash$	NRC -Add'l - Disconnect	MQ3 UC1D1	\$52.03	\$58.98	\$59.96	NA ©0.50	\$50.46	\$65.20	\$63.32	NA C11.00	\$50.31
++-	per Interface per month (COCI)		\$17.22	\$14.40	\$11.02	\$8.52	\$7.55	\$5.58	\$4.61	\$11.99	\$3.91
++-	NRC - 1st	UC1D1	\$12.05	\$13.16	\$12.02	\$15.86	\$12.29	\$15.85	\$15.76	\$12.05	\$12.61
++-	NRC - Add'l	UC1D1	\$8.69	\$9.43	\$8.66	\$11.36	\$8.80	\$11.35	\$11.28	\$8.68	\$9.03
++	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR	SOMAN	NA NA	\$21.56	NA NA	\$19.99	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$19.99
++	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	\$3.50	\$3.84	\$3.50	NA \$3.50		\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	NA \$3.50
++-	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC		\$2.77			\$3.50				
$\vdash\vdash$	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMEC	NA C4.5.C4	\$0.43	NA C44.75	NA \$41.47	NA C10.74	NA COC OF	NA COD 40	NA COL FO	NA CO4.74
++-	Channel System - Incremental Cost - Manual Svc. Order vs. Electronic -1st	SOMAN	\$15.61	NA NA	\$14.75	\$41.47 \$11.99	\$19.74	\$26.95	\$28.13	\$25.59	\$21.71
++	Channel System - Incremental Cost - Manual Svc. Order vs. Electronic -Add'l	SOMAN	\$7.39		\$6.55		\$8.77	\$11.98	\$13.33	\$8.92	\$10.46
++-	Incremental Cost-Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect -Disconnect - 1st	SOMAN	\$11.67	NA	\$10.60	NA	\$12.43	\$16.97	\$18.26	NA	\$14.21
++	Incremental Cost-Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect -Disconnect - Add'l	SOMAN	\$0.9469	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$1.48	NA	\$1.46
++	DOLO										
++	DS1 Channelization (DS1 to DS0)	1404	<b>#</b> 400.00	<b>#</b> 450.00	<b>#</b> 400.00	<b>#000 04</b>	<b>#000 07</b>	<b>0440.07</b>	<b>6477.70</b>	04.47.54	<b>#</b> 405.04
++-	per Channelized System (24 DS0) per month	MQ1	\$136.82	\$153.60	\$126.22	\$200.01	\$209.87	\$146.87	\$177.72	\$147.51	\$165.21
++	NRC - 1st	MQ1	\$197.98	\$182.14	\$198.22	\$302.82	\$193.63	\$271.52	\$267.19	\$220.89	\$197.21
++	NRC - Add'l	MQ1	\$123.12	\$125.18	\$123.59	\$184.20	\$118.37	\$164.56	\$161.43	\$137.15	\$119.99
++	NRC -1sr - Disconnect	MQ1	\$30.18	\$19.52	\$31.03	NA	\$26.44	\$36.38	\$34.55	NA	\$25.66
++	NRC -Add'l - Disconnect	MQ1	\$18.86	\$18.14	\$19.75	NA	\$16.83	\$11.98	\$21.14	NA	\$15.81
++	- Interface (COCI)	10100	<b>*</b> 4 . 6 6	<b>#</b> 0.00	04.00	00.04	00.10	00.00	<b>**</b>	00.04	<b>DO 10</b>
++	per OCU-DP(data) card per month (2.4-64kbs)	1D1DD	\$1.66	\$2.20	\$1.86	\$2.94	\$3.12	\$2.86	\$2.88	\$2.34	\$2.46
++	NRC - 1st	1D1DD	\$12.05	\$13.16	\$12.02	\$15.86	\$12.29	\$15.85	\$15.76	\$12.05	\$12.61
$\vdash\vdash\vdash$	NRC - Add'l	1D1DD	\$8.69	\$9.43	\$8.66	\$11.36	\$8.80	\$11.35	\$11.28	\$8.68	\$9.03
++	per BRITE card per month	UC1CA	\$3.41	\$3.83	\$3.71	\$4.04	\$4.18	\$3.88	\$3.76	\$4.21	\$3.33
++	NRC - 1st	UC1CA	\$12.05	\$13.16	\$12.02	\$15.86	\$12.29	\$15.85	\$15.76	\$12.05	\$12.61
++	NRC - Add'l	UC1CA	\$8.69	\$9.43	\$8.66	\$11.36	\$8.80	\$11.35	\$11.28	\$8.68	\$9.03
$\Box$	per VG card per month (DS0)	1D1VG	\$0.8586	\$1.45	\$1.17	\$1.40	\$1.62	\$1.45	\$1.64	\$1.47	\$1.25
++	NRC - 1st	1D1VG	\$12.05	\$13.16	\$12.02	\$15.86	\$12.29	\$15.85	\$15.76	\$12.05	\$12.61
++	NRC - Add'l	1D1VG	\$8.69	\$9.43	\$8.66	\$11.36	\$8.80	\$11.35	\$11.28	\$8.68	\$9.03
	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	NA	\$19.99	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
$\vdash \vdash$	NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	NA To 50	\$3.84	NA To 50	NA To 50	NA To 50	NA Co. FO	NA To 50	NA TO 50	NA To 50
$\vdash \vdash$	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.77	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
$\vdash \vdash$	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	NA O45.04	\$0.43	NA 044.75	NA C44.47	NA C10.74	NA COO.OF	NA Coo.40	NA TOT TO	NA COT. CO
++	Channel System - Incremental Cost - Manual Svc. Order vs. Electronic -1st	SOMAN	\$15.61	NA	\$14.75	\$41.47	\$19.74	\$26.95	\$28.13	\$25.59	\$25.66
$\vdash \vdash$	Channel System - Incremental Cost - Manual Svc. Order vs. Electronic -Add'l	SOMAN	\$7.39	NA	\$6.55	\$11.99	\$8.77	\$11.98	\$13.33	\$8.92	\$15.81
$\vdash \vdash$	Incremental Cost-Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect -Disconnect - 1st	SOMAN	\$11.67	NA	\$10.70	NA	\$12.43	\$16.97	\$18.26	NA	\$14.21
$\vdash \vdash$	Incremental Cost-Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect -Disconnect - Add'l	SOMAN	\$0.9469	NA	\$0.00	NA	NA	NA	\$1.48	NA	\$1.46
$\vdash \vdash$	UNDUNDUED DADY FIRED								-	-	1
$\vdash \vdash$	UNBUNDLED DARK FIBER	41.505	<b>#05.00</b>	<b>#00.00</b>	<b>#</b> 04.00	<b>#04.05</b>	<b>#00.00</b>	#00.0C	#00.0C	<b>#00.75</b>	#00.00
$\vdash \vdash$	Dark Fiber - Interoffice (four fiber strands) per route mile or fraction thereof, per mo	1L5DF	\$25.80	\$28.82	\$24.96	\$31.95	\$32.28	\$33.93	\$29.86	\$36.75	\$28.60
$\vdash \vdash$	NRC - Per each four-fiber dark fiber arrangement - 1st	UDF14	\$1,739.00	\$1,278.62	\$1,737.00	\$1,741.00	\$1,746.00	\$1,741.00	\$1,738.00	\$1,747.00	\$1,742.00
$\vdash \vdash$	NRC - Per each four-fiber dark fiber arrangement - Add'l	UDF14	\$563.09	\$275.82	\$562.39	\$563.75	\$565.20	\$563.79	\$562.82	\$565.53	\$564.08
$\vdash \vdash$	NRC -Disconnect1st	UDF14	NA	\$587.64	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\vdash \vdash$	NRC -DisconnectAdd'l	UDF14	NA	\$366.34	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\vdash \vdash$		41.50.0	<b>#</b> 70.00	<b>#</b> 50.05	05100	<b>0.10.07</b>	00170	074.55	050.45	<b>#</b> 100.0=	000.05
Ш	Dark Fiber - Local Channel(four fiber strands) per route mile or fraction thereof, per	1L5DC	\$70.82	\$58.35	\$54.63	\$49.07	\$64.72	\$71.55	\$56.47	\$100.37	\$60.06

NRC - Per each four-fiber dark fiber arrangement - 1st	UDFC4	\$1,739.00	\$1,278.62	\$1,737.00	\$1,741.00	\$1,746.00	\$1,741.00	\$1,738.00	\$1,747.00	\$1,742.00
NRC - Per each four-fiber dark fiber arrangement - Add'	UDFC4	\$563.09	\$275.82	\$562.39	\$563.75	\$565.20	\$563.79	\$562.82	\$565.53	\$564.08
NRC -Disconnect1st	UDFC4	NA	\$587.64	NA						
NRC -DisconnectAdd'l	UDFC4	NA	\$366.34	NA						
Dark Fiber - Local Loop (four fiber strands) per route mile or	fraction thereof, per me 1L5DL	\$70.82	\$58.35	\$54.63	\$49.07	\$64.72	\$71.55	\$56.47	\$100.37	\$60.06
NRC - Per each four-fiber dark fiber arrangement - 1st	UDFL4	\$1,739.00	\$1,278.62	\$1,737.00	\$1,741.00	\$1,746.00	\$1,741.00	\$1,738.00	\$1,747.00	\$1,742.00
NRC - Per each four-fiber dark fiber arrangement - Add'	UDFL4	\$563.09	\$275.82	\$562.39	\$563.75	\$565.20	\$563.79	\$562.82	\$565.53	\$564.08
NRC -Disconnect1st	UDFL4	NA	\$587.64	NA						
NRC -DisconnectAdd'l	UDFL4	NA	\$366.34	NA						
NOTES:										
Interim rates subject to true-up.										

Density Zone 1 / Top 8 MSAs in BellSouth Region  Customers with 4 or more DS0 Equivalent  Currently Combined (Note2)  2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port (Res. and Bus.)  2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month  2- wire voice unbundled port - residence  UEPRL  NA  \$14.00  NA	Greensboro-Winston Salem-Highpoint/ Charlotte-Gastonia-Rock Hill  \$14.00 NA \$14.00 NA \$14.00 NA NA NA	Nashville  \$14.00 \$14.00 \$14.00 NA
Unbundled Loop/Port Combinations (Note 4)  MARKET RATES (INCLUDING ALL VERTICAL FEATURES) (Note 1)  Orlando, Ft. Lauderdale, Miami Atlanta New Orleans  Customers with 4 or more DS0 Equivalent  Currently Combined (Note2)  2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port (Res. and Bus.)  2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month  2- wire voice unbundled port - residence UEPRC NA \$14.00 \$14.00 NA \$14.00 NA  1 2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence UEPRC NA \$14.00 \$14.00 NA \$14.00 NA  2-wire voice unbundled port vith caller ID residence UEPRC NA \$14.00 \$14.00 NA \$14.00 NA  2-wire voice grade unbundled port vith caller ID UEPRR NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	Winston Salem-Highpoint/ Charlotte- Gastonia-Rock Hill  \$14.00 NA \$14.00 NA \$14.00 NA	\$14.00 \$14.00 \$14.00
MARKET RATES (INCLUDING ALL VERTICAL FEATURES) (Note 1)  Orlando, Ft. Lauderdale, Miami Atlanta New Orleans  Customers with 4 or more DS0 Equivalent Currently Combined (Note2)  2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port (Res. and Bus.)  1 2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month 2- wire voice unbundled port - residence UEPRL NA \$14.00 \$14.00 NA	Winston Salem-Highpoint/ Charlotte- Gastonia-Rock Hill  \$14.00 NA \$14.00 NA \$14.00 NA	\$14.00 \$14.00 \$14.00
MARKET RATES (INCLUDING ALL VERTICAL FEATURES) (Note 1)  Orlando, Ft. Lauderdale, Miami Atlanta New Orleans  Customers with 4 or more DS0 Equivalent Currently Combined (Note2)  2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port (Res. and Bus.)  1 2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month 2- wire voice unbundled port - residence UEPRL NA \$14.00 \$14.00 NA	Winston Salem-Highpoint/ Charlotte- Gastonia-Rock Hill  \$14.00 NA \$14.00 NA \$14.00 NA	\$14.00 \$14.00 \$14.00
MARKET RATES (INCLUDING ALL VERTICAL FEATURES) (Note 1)  Orlando, Ft. Lauderdale, Miami Atlanta New Orleans  Customers with 4 or more DS0 Equivalent Currently Combined (Note2)  2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port (Res. and Bus.)  2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month 2-wire voice unbundled port - residence UEPRL NA \$14.00 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	Winston Salem-Highpoint/ Charlotte- Gastonia-Rock Hill  \$14.00 NA \$14.00 NA \$14.00 NA	\$14.00 \$14.00 \$14.00
Density Zone 1 / Top 8 MSAs in BellSouth Region  Customers with 4 or more DS0 Equivalent  Currently Combined (Note2)  2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port (Res. and Bus.)  2-Wire voice unbundled port - residence  UEPRL  NA  \$14.00  \$14.00  NA  \$14.0	Winston Salem-Highpoint/ Charlotte- Gastonia-Rock Hill  \$14.00 NA \$14.00 NA \$14.00 NA	\$14.00 \$14.00 \$14.00
Density Zone 1 / Top 8 MSAs in BellSouth Region  Customers with 4 or more DS0 Equivalent Currently Combined (Note2)  2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port (Res. and Bus.)  2-Wire voice unbundled port - residence  UEPRL  NA  \$14.00  \$14.00  NA  \$14.00	Winston Salem-Highpoint/ Charlotte- Gastonia-Rock Hill  \$14.00 NA \$14.00 NA \$14.00 NA	\$14.00 \$14.00 \$14.00
Currently Combined (Note2)  2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port (Res. and Bus.)  2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month  2-wire voice unbundled port - residence  UEPRL  NA  \$14.00	\$14.00 NA \$14.00 NA NA NA	\$14.00 \$14.00
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port (Res. and Bus.)  2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month  2- wire voice unbundled port - residence  1- 2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence  1- 2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence  1- 2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence  1- 2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing parity port with caller ID  1- 2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing parity port with caller ID  1- 2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing parity port with caller ID  1- 2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing parity port with caller ID  1- 2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing parity port with caller ID  1- 2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing parity port with caller ID  1- 2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing parity port with caller ID  1- 2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing parity port with caller ID  1- 2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing parity port with caller ID  1- 2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing parity port with caller ID  1- 2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing parity port with caller ID  1- 2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing parity port with caller ID	\$14.00 NA \$14.00 NA NA NA	\$14.00 \$14.00
2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month   2- wire voice unbundled port - residence   UEPRL NA \$14.00 \$14.00 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$14.00 NA \$14.00 NA NA NA	\$14.00 \$14.00
2- wire voice unbundled port - residence  UEPRL NA \$14.00 \$14.00 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$14.00 NA \$14.00 NA NA NA	\$14.00 \$14.00
2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence UEPRC NA \$14.00 \$14.00 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$14.00 NA \$14.00 NA NA NA	\$14.00 \$14.00
2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing parity port with caller ID UEPRM NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$14.00 NA NA NA	\$14.00
2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing parity port with caller ID UEPAR NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	NA NA	·
2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing parity port with caller ID UEPRM NA NA NA NA NA NA NA		NA
	NA NA	
		NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Louisiana extended local dialing parity port with caller ID UEPAS NA NA NA NA \$14.00 NA	NA NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing parity port with caller		
UEPAT NA NA NA NA NA NA	NA NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dialing parity port with caller ID UEPAU NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	NA NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Tennessee extended local dialing parity port with caller ID UEPAQ NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	NA NA	\$14.00
2-wire voice unbundled Florida area calling with caller ID - residence UEPAF NA \$14.00 NA NA NA NA	NA NA	NA
2-wire voice unbundled Louisiana Area Plus with caller ID - residence (RUL) UEPAG NA NA NA NA \$14.00 NA	NA NA	NA
2-wire voice unbundled Louisiana Area Plus with caller ID - residence (AC7) UEPAH NA NA NA NA NA \$14.00 NA	NA NA	NA
2-wire voice unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence (LW8)  UEPAJ NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	NA NA	NA
2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence (F2R) UEPAK NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	NA NA	\$14.00
2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence		
(TACER) UEPAL NA NA NA NA NA NA	NA NA	\$14.00
2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence (TACSR)  UEPAM  NA  NA  NA  NA  NA  NA  NA  NA  NA	NA NA	\$14.00
2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence (1MF2X)  UEPAN NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	NA NA	\$14.00
2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller ID - residence (2MR) UEPAO NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	NA NA	\$14.00
2-wire voice unbundled res, low usage line port with Caller ID (LUM) UEPAP NA \$14.00 \$14.00 NA \$14.00 NA	\$14.00 NA	\$14.00
2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Bus.), per month		
2-wire voice unbundled port without Caller ID UEPBL NA \$14.00 NA \$14.00 NA	\$14.00 NA	\$14.00
2-wire voice unbundled port with unbundled port with Caller+E484 ID UEPBC NA \$14.00 \$14.00 NA \$14.00 NA	\$14.00 NA	\$14.00
2-wire voice unbundled outgoing only port UEPBO NA \$14.00 \$14.00 NA \$14.00 NA	\$14.00 NA	\$14.00
2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing parity port with caller ID UEPAW NA NA NA NA NA NA	NA NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing parity port with caller ID UEPBM NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	NA NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Louisiana extended local dialing parity port with caller ID UEPAX NA NA NA NA \$14.00 NA	NA NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing parity port with caller UEPAY NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	NA NA	NA

DESCRIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	SC	TN
2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dialing parity port with										
caller ID	UEPAZ	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice grade unbundled Tennessee extended local dialing parity port with caller										
ID ID	UEPAV	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$14.00
2-wire voice unbundled incoming only port with Caller ID	UEPB1	NA	\$14.00	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00
2-wire voice unbundled LA Bus Area Calling Port with Caller ID (BUC)	UEPAA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$14.00	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice unbundled SC Bus Area Calling Port with Caller ID (LMB)	UEPAB	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-wire voice unbundled TN Bus 2-Way Area Calling Port Economy Option (TACC1)	UEPAC	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$14.00
										4
2-wire voice unbundled TN Bus 2-Way Area Calling Port Standard Option (TACC2)	UEPAD	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$14.00
2-wire voice unbundled TN Bus 2-WAY Collierville and Memphis Local Calling Port										
(B2F)	UEPAE	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$14.00
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop (SL1) (Res. and Bus.)										
RC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop - Statewide	UEPLX	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$14.18	NA	NA
RC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop Zone 1	UEPLX	NA	\$14.90	\$10.80	NA	\$14.05	NA	NA	NA	\$15.92
RC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop Zone 2	UEPLX	NA	\$18.51	\$12.47	NA	\$24.14	NA	NA	NA	\$20.79
RC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop Zone 3	UEPLX	NA	\$24.25	\$19.83	NA	\$49.30	NA	NA	NA	\$27.18
Combination Rates										
RC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port, Statewide	Note 8	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$28.18	NA	NA
RC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port, Zone 1 (Note 6)	Note 8	NA	\$28.90	\$24.80	NA	\$28.05	NA	NA	NA	\$29.92
RC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port, Zone 2 (Note 6)	Note 8	NA	\$32.51	\$26.47	NA	\$38.14	NA	NA	NA	\$34.79
RC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port, Zone 3 (Note 6)	Note 8	NA	\$38.25	\$33.83	NA	\$63.30	NA	NA	NA	\$41.18
Nonrecurring Charges										
2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res. And Bus.)										
NRC - 2- wire voice grade unbundled port/loop combination - 1st, with change		NA	\$41.50	\$41.50	NA	\$41.50	NA	\$41.50	NA	\$41.50
NRC - 2- wire voice grade unbundled port/loop combination - Add'l, with change		NA	\$41.50	\$41.50	NA	\$41.50	NA	\$41.50	NA	\$41.50
NRC - 2- wire voice grade unbundled port/loop combination - 1st, no change		NA.	\$41.50	\$41.50	NA.	\$41.50	NA NA	\$41.50	NA NA	\$41.50
NRC - 2- wire voice grade unbundled port/loop combination - Add'l, no change		NA.	\$41.50	\$41.50	NA	\$41.50	NA	\$41.50	NA NA	\$41.50
TWO 2 WITE VOICE grade dispartated pervisor combination. Add 1, no strange		14/3	Ψ+1.50	Ψ+1.50	INA	Ψ+1.50	IVA	Ψ1.50	INA	Ψ1.50
NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Subsequent		NA	\$10.00	\$10.00	NA	\$10.00	NA	\$10.00	NA	\$10.00
141.0 2 Wile voice crade 2009/21101 of Combination Cabecquein		14/3	Ψ10.00	Ψ10.00	INA	ψ10.00	IVA	Ψ10.00	INA	Ψ10.00
NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - OSS LSR Charge, Electronic,										
per LSR received from the CLEC by one of the OSS interactive interfaces	SOMEC	NA	\$2.75	\$3.50	NA	\$3.50	NA	\$3.50	NA	\$3.50
NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Incremental Cost - Manual	OOMEO	14/3	Ψ2.73	ψ5.50	INA	ψ5.50	IVA	ψ3.30	INA	ψ3.50
Svc.Order vs. Electronic - 1st	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	\$33.76	NA	\$31.92	NA	\$40.18	NA	\$30.89
NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Incremental Cost - Manual	SOMAN	INA	φ21.50	φ33.70	INA	ψ31.92	INA	φ40.16	INA	\$30.89
Svc.Order vs. Electronic - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	\$7.86	NA	\$7.32	NA	\$9.45	NA	\$7.03
NRC- 2 Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Subsequent Database Update	SOMAN	INA	Ψ21.30	Ψ1.00	INA	Ψ1.32	INA	ψ9.43	INA	\$1.03
Electronic		NA	TBD	TBD	NA	\$2.11	NA	\$1.42	NA	TBD
NRC- 2 Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Subsequent Database Update		INA	IDU	עסו	INA	φ2.11	INA	Φ1.4∠	INA	טסו
Manual Service Order		NA	TBD	TBD	NA	\$5.12	NA	\$10.27	NA	TBD
NRC - Electronic Service Order Disconnect		NA NA	\$0.42	NA	NA NA	\$5.12 NA	NA NA	\$10.27 NA	NA NA	NA
NRC - Electronic Service Order Disconnect  NRC - Incremental Manual Service Order Disconnect		NA NA	\$0.42	\$20.00	NA NA		NA NA		NA NA	
INNO - Incremental Manual Service Order Disconnect		NA	\$3.84	\$20.00	NA	\$20.00	NA	\$20.00	NA	\$20.00
2 Wire Veige Crade Lean with 2 Wire Line Bert DDV							1			
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port PBX		1	ļ		ļ	<b>_</b>	<b> </b>		1	
2-Wire Analog Line Port (PBX), per month										
7,50							İ			
	====		1 .	1.		1	_	1.		4.
2 WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED COMBINATION 2-WAY PBX TRUNK - Residence	UEPRD	NA	\$14.00	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00
LINE SIDE UNBUNDLED COMBINATION 2-WAY PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPPC	NA	\$14.00	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00
LINE SIDE UNBUNDLED OUTWARD PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPPO	NA	\$14.00	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00
LINE SIDE UNBUNDLED INCOMING PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPP1	NA	\$14.00	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY COMBINATION PBX ALABAMA CALLING										
PORT	UEPA2	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA

DES	CRIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	SC	TN
H	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY COMBINATION PBX LOUISIANA CALLING	0000	AL		- OA			1110	110		
	PORT	UEPL2	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$14.00	NA	NA	NA	NA
++	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX LD TERMINAL PORTS	UEPLD	NA	\$14.00	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00	NA NA	\$14.00
+++	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY COMBINATION PBX TENNESSEE CALLING	OLFLD	INA	\$14.00	\$14.00	INA	\$14.00	INA	\$14.00	INA	\$14:00
	PORT	UEPT2	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$14.00
$\vdash$	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBX TENNESSEE CALLING	UEF12	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	\$14.00
	PORT	UEPTO	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$14.00
++	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY COMBINATION PBX USAGE PORT	UEPXA	NA NA	\$14.00	\$14.00	NA NA	\$14.00	NA NA	\$14.00	NA NA	\$14.00 \$14.00
$\vdash\vdash\vdash$	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX TOLL TERMINAL HOTEL PORTS										
$\vdash\vdash\vdash$	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX TOLL TERMINAL HOTEL PORTS  2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX LD DDD TERMINALS PORT	UEPXB	NA	\$14.00	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00
$\vdash\vdash\vdash$		UEPXC	NA	\$14.00	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00
$\vdash\vdash\vdash$	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX LD TERMINAL SWITCHBOARD PORT 2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX LD TERMINAL SWITCHBOARD IDD CAPABLE	UEPXD	NA	\$14.00	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00
	PORT	LIEDVE	NIA	C4400	C44.00	NIA	C4400	NIA.	C4400	N10	<b>C4400</b>
$\vdash\vdash$		UEPXE	NA	\$14.00	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX KENTUCKY ROOM AREA CALLING	LIEDVE									
$\vdash\vdash\vdash$	PORT WITHOUT LUD	UEPXF	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA NA
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX KENTUCKY LUD AREA CALLING PORT	UEPXG	NA	NA NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA NA
++	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX KENTUCKY PREMIUM CALLING PORT	UEPXH	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY KENTUCKY AREA CALLING PORT WITHOUT LUD	HERVI	N/A						h		A14
HH	===	UEPXJ	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX LOUISIANA LOCAL OPTIONAL CALLING	LIEDVIK					01100				
++	PORT	UEPXK	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$14.00	NA	NA	NA	NA
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX HOTEL/HOSPITAL ECONOMY	LIEDVI		04400	04400		04400		04400		04400
$\sqcup \sqcup$	ADMINISTRATIVE CALLING PORT	UEPXL	NA	\$14.00	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX HOTEL/HOSPITAL ECONOMY ROOM										
$\Box$	CALLING PORT	UEPXM	NA	\$14.00	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBX HOTEL/HOSPITAL										
	ECONOMY ADMINIATRATIVE CALLING PORTTENNESSEE CALLING PORT	UEPXN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$14.00
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBX HOTEL/HOSPITAL								4		
	DIACOUNT ROOM CALLING PORT	UEPXO	NA	\$14.00	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBX LOUISIANA LOCAL										
	DISCOUNT CALLING PORT	UEPXP	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$14.00	NA	NA	NA	NA
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX MISSISSIPPI LOCAL ECONOMY										
$\Box$	CALLING PORT	UEPXQ	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX MISSISSIPPI LOCAL OPTIONAL										
$\Box$	CALLING PORT	UEPXR	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBXMEASURED PORT	UEPXS	NA	\$14.00	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00	NA	\$14.00
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX SOUTH CAROLINA AREA PLUS										
	CALLING PORT	UEPXT	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
+	O'LLEING I GIVI	OLI XI	1471	1471	107	10/1	1471	1471	107	147	101
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX COLLIERVILLE & MEMPHIS CALLING PORT	UEPXU	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$14.00
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX TENNESSEE REGIONSERV CALLING		]		1	]	1				
$\perp \!\!\! \perp$	PORT	UEPXV	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$14.00
Ш					ļ		ļ				
Щ	LOCAL NUMBER PORTABILITY (REQUIRES ONE PER PORT)	LNPCP									
Ш					ļ		ļ				
Ш	2-Wire Voice Grade Loop (SL1)										
	RC - 2- Wire Voice Grade Loop - Statewide	UEPLX	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$14.18	NA	NA
	RC - 2- Wire Voice Grade Loop - Zone 1	UEPLX	NA	\$14.90	\$10.80	NA	\$14.05	NA	NA	NA	\$15.92
Ш	RC - 2- Wire Voice Grade Loop - Zone 2	UEPLX	NA	\$18.51	\$12.47	NA	\$24.14	NA	NA	NA	\$20.79
Ш	RC - 2- Wire Voice Grade Loop - Zone 3	UEPLX	NA	\$24.25	\$19.83	NA	\$49.30	NA	NA	NA	\$27.18
	RC - 2- Wire Voice Grade Loop - Zone 4	UEPLX	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	Combination Rates										
	RC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port, Statewide	Note 8	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$28.18	NA	NA
	RC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port, Zone 1 (Note 6)	Note 8	NA	\$28.90	\$24.80	NA	\$28.05	NA	NA	NA	\$29.92
	RC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port, Zone 2 (Note 6)	Note 8	NA	\$32.51	\$26.47	NA	\$38.14	NA	NA	NA	\$34.79
11	RC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port, Zone 3 (Note 6)	Note 8	NA	\$38.25	\$33.83	NA	\$63.30	NA	NA	NA	\$41.18
	Nonrecurring Charges				*		****				* -
	Nonrecurring Charges										

Attachment 2 Exhibit C Rates - Page 4

DESCRIPTION	ı	HEAC	Α.	F:	C.4	W	1 4	MO	NO	60	TN
DESCRIPTION		USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	SC	TN
NRC - 2- wire voice grade unbundled port/loop combination - Ac			NA	\$41.50	\$41.50	NA	\$41.50	NA	\$41.50	NA	\$41.50
NRC - 2- wire voice grade unbundled port/loop combination - 1s			NA	\$41.50	\$41.50	NA	\$41.50	NA	\$41.50	NA	\$41.50
NRC - 2- wire voice grade unbundled port/loop combination - Ad	dd'l, no change		NA	\$41.50	\$41.50	NA	\$41.50	NA	\$41.50	NA	\$41.50
NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Subse	equent		NA	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	NA	\$10.00	NA	\$10.00
NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - OSS L	LSR Charge, Electronic,										
per LSR received from the CLEC by one of the OSS interactive i	interfaces (Note 7)	SOMEC	NA	\$2.75	\$3.50	NA	\$3.50	NA	\$3.50	NA	\$3.50
NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Increm				· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	*		, , , , , ,		•		•
Svc.Order vs. Electronic - 1st		SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	\$33.67	NA	\$31.92	NA	\$40.18	NA	\$30.89
NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Increm					****		*				*
Svc.Order vs. Electronic - Add'l		SOMAN	NA	\$21.56	\$7.88	NA	\$7.32	NA	\$9.45	NA	\$7.03
NRC- 2 Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Subsection		00		Ψ21.00	ψ1.00		ψ1.0 <u>2</u>		φο. το		ψσ
Electronic	squerii Baiabaee epaaie		NA	TBD	TBD	NA	\$2.11	NA	\$1.42	NA	TBD
NRC- 2 Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Subsec	aquent Database I Indate		11//	100	100	INA	Ψ2.11	INA	Ψ1.72	ING	166
Manual Service Order	squent Database Opuate		NA	TBD	TBD	NA	\$5.12	NA	\$10.27	NA	TBD
NRC - Electronic Service Order Disconnect			NA NA	\$0.42	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA	NA NA	NA NA
INCC - Electronic Service Order Disconnect			INA	\$0.42	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA
										1	
NRC - Incremental Manual Service Order Disconnect			NA	\$3.84	\$20.00	NA	\$20.00	NA	\$20.00	NA	\$20.00
	1										
<u> </u>										ļ	
COST BASED RATES (Notes 2 & 3)											
Currently Combined											
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port											
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port   2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month		UEPRL	\$2.20	\$1.35	\$1.79	\$2.61	\$2.55	\$2.12	\$2.28	\$3.69	\$4.54
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port 2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month 2- wire voice unbundled port - residence			\$2.20 \$2.20	\$1.35 \$1.35	\$1.79 \$1.79	\$2.61 \$2.61	\$2.55 \$2.55	\$2.12 \$2.12	\$2.28 \$2.28	\$3.69 \$3.69	\$4.54 \$4.54
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port 2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month 2- wire voice unbundled port - residence 2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence		UEPRC	\$2.20	\$1.35	\$1.79	\$2.61	\$2.55	\$2.12	\$2.28	\$3.69	\$4.54
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port 2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month 2- wire voice unbundled port - residence											
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port 2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month 2- wire voice unbundled port - residence 2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence 2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence		UEPRC UEPRO	\$2.20 \$2.20	\$1.35 \$1.35	\$1.79 \$1.79	\$2.61 \$2.61	\$2.55 \$2.55	\$2.12 \$2.12	\$2.28 \$2.28	\$3.69 \$3.69	\$4.54 \$4.54
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port  2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month  2- wire voice unbundled port - residence  2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence		UEPRC	\$2.20	\$1.35	\$1.79	\$2.61	\$2.55	\$2.12	\$2.28	\$3.69	\$4.54
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port  2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month  2- wire voice unbundled port - residence  2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence  2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence  2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing page	parity port with caller ID	UEPRC UEPRO UEPAR	\$2.20 \$2.20 \$2.20	\$1.35 \$1.35 NA	\$1.79 \$1.79 NA	\$2.61 \$2.61 NA	\$2.55 \$2.55 NA	\$2.12 \$2.12 NA	\$2.28 \$2.28 NA	\$3.69 \$3.69 NA	\$4.54 \$4.54 NA
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port 2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month 2- wire voice unbundled port - residence 2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence 2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence	parity port with caller ID	UEPRC UEPRO	\$2.20 \$2.20	\$1.35 \$1.35	\$1.79 \$1.79	\$2.61 \$2.61	\$2.55 \$2.55	\$2.12 \$2.12	\$2.28 \$2.28	\$3.69 \$3.69	\$4.54 \$4.54
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port 2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month 2- wire voice unbundled port - residence 2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence 2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence 2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing ports.  2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing ports.	parity port with caller ID	UEPRO UEPAR UEPRM	\$2.20 \$2.20 \$2.20 NA	\$1.35 \$1.35 NA NA	\$1.79 \$1.79 NA	\$2.61 \$2.61 NA \$2.61	\$2.55 \$2.55 NA NA	\$2.12 \$2.12 NA NA	\$2.28 \$2.28 NA NA	\$3.69 \$3.69 NA	\$4.54 \$4.54 NA
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port  2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month  2- wire voice unbundled port - residence  2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence  2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence  2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing particles of the provided and possible provided in the pr	parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID	UEPRC UEPRO UEPAR	\$2.20 \$2.20 \$2.20	\$1.35 \$1.35 NA	\$1.79 \$1.79 NA	\$2.61 \$2.61 NA	\$2.55 \$2.55 NA	\$2.12 \$2.12 NA	\$2.28 \$2.28 NA	\$3.69 \$3.69 NA	\$4.54 \$4.54 NA
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port  2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month  2- wire voice unbundled port - residence  2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence  2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence  2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing parts of the provided and the provided service of the pro	parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID g parity port with caller	UEPRC UEPRO UEPAR UEPRM UEPAS	\$2.20 \$2.20 \$2.20 NA NA	\$1.35 \$1.35 NA NA	\$1.79 \$1.79 NA NA	\$2.61 \$2.61 NA \$2.61 NA	\$2.55 \$2.55 NA NA \$2.55	\$2.12 \$2.12 NA NA NA	\$2.28 \$2.28 NA NA	\$3.69 \$3.69 NA NA	\$4.54 \$4.54 NA NA
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port 2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month 2- wire voice unbundled port - residence 2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence 2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence 2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing ports. 2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing ports. 2-wire voice grade unbundled Louisiana extended local dialing ports. 2-wire voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing ports.	parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID g parity port with caller	UEPRO UEPAR UEPRM	\$2.20 \$2.20 \$2.20 NA	\$1.35 \$1.35 NA NA	\$1.79 \$1.79 NA	\$2.61 \$2.61 NA \$2.61	\$2.55 \$2.55 NA NA	\$2.12 \$2.12 NA NA	\$2.28 \$2.28 NA NA	\$3.69 \$3.69 NA	\$4.54 \$4.54 NA
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port 2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month 2- wire voice unbundled port - residence 2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence 2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence 2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing port outgoing only - residence 2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing port outgoing only - residence 2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing port outgoing only - residence 2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing port outgoing out	parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID g parity port with caller ialing parity port with	UEPRC UEPRO UEPAR UEPAR UEPAS UEPAS	\$2.20 \$2.20 \$2.20 NA NA	\$1.35 \$1.35 NA NA NA	\$1.79 \$1.79 NA NA NA	\$2.61 \$2.61 NA \$2.61 NA NA	\$2.55 \$2.55 NA NA \$2.55	\$2.12 \$2.12 NA NA NA S2.12	\$2.28 \$2.28 NA NA NA NA	\$3.69 \$3.69 NA NA NA	\$4.54 \$4.54 NA NA NA
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port  2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month  2- wire voice unbundled port - residence  2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence  2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence  2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing per point outgoing only - residence  2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing per per per per per per per per per per	parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID g parity port with caller alling parity port with	UEPRC UEPRO UEPAR UEPRM UEPAS	\$2.20 \$2.20 \$2.20 NA NA	\$1.35 \$1.35 NA NA	\$1.79 \$1.79 NA NA	\$2.61 \$2.61 NA \$2.61 NA	\$2.55 \$2.55 NA NA \$2.55	\$2.12 \$2.12 NA NA NA	\$2.28 \$2.28 NA NA	\$3.69 \$3.69 NA NA	\$4.54 \$4.54 NA NA
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port  2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month  2- wire voice unbundled port - residence  2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence  2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence  2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing porture voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing porture voice grade unbundled Louisiana extended local dialing porture voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing ID  2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dialing ID  2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dialing ID  2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dialing ID  2-wire voice grade unbundled Tennessee extended local dialing ID	parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID g parity port with caller ialing parity port with g parity port with caller	UEPRC UEPRO UEPAR UEPAM UEPAS UEPAT UEPAU	\$2.20 \$2.20 \$2.20 NA NA NA	\$1.35 \$1.35 NA NA NA NA	\$1.79 \$1.79 NA NA NA NA	\$2.61 \$2.61 NA \$2.61 NA NA	\$2.55 \$2.55 NA NA \$2.55 NA	\$2.12 \$2.12 NA NA NA S2.12	\$2.28 \$2.28 NA NA NA NA	\$3.69 \$3.69 NA NA NA NA NA \$3.69	\$4.54 \$4.54 NA NA NA
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port  2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month  2- wire voice unbundled port - residence  2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence  2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing port  2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing port  2-wire voice grade unbundled Louisiana extended local dialing port  2-wire voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing port  2-wire voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing port  2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dialing lib  2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dialing lib	parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID g parity port with caller aling parity port with g parity port with caller	UEPAR UEPAS UEPAT UEPAU UEPAQ	\$2.20 \$2.20 \$2.20 NA NA NA NA	\$1.35 \$1.35 NA NA NA NA NA	\$1.79 \$1.79 NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.61 \$2.61 NA \$2.61 NA NA NA	\$2.55 \$2.55 NA NA \$2.55 NA NA	\$2.12 \$2.12 NA NA NA \$2.12 NA	\$2.28 \$2.28 NA NA NA NA NA	\$3.69 \$3.69 NA NA NA NA S3.69	\$4.54 \$4.54 NA NA NA NA NA
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port  2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month  2- wire voice unbundled port - residence  2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence  2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence  2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing porture voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing porture voice grade unbundled Louisiana extended local dialing porture voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing porture voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing ID  2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dialing ID  2-wire voice grade unbundled Tennessee extended local dialing ID  2-wire voice grade unbundled Tennessee extended local dialing ID  2-wire voice unbundled Florida area calling with caller ID - residence	parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID g parity port with caller ialing parity port with g parity port with caller dence	UEPAC UEPAR UEPAS UEPAT UEPAU UEPAQ UEPAF	\$2.20 \$2.20 \$2.20 NA NA NA NA	\$1.35 \$1.35 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$1.79 \$1.79 NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.61 \$2.61 NA \$2.61 NA NA NA	\$2.55 \$2.55 NA NA \$2.55 NA NA NA	\$2.12 \$2.12 NA NA NA S2.12 NA NA	\$2.28 \$2.28 NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$3.69 \$3.69 NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$4.54 \$4.54 NA NA NA NA NA NA
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port 2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month 2- wire voice unbundled port - residence 2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence 2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence 2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing particles of the particle	parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID g parity port with caller ialing parity port with g parity port with caller dence idence idence (RUL)	UEPAC UEPAR UEPAS UEPAT UEPAU UEPAQ UEPAG UEPAG	\$2.20 \$2.20 \$2.20 NA NA NA NA	\$1.35 \$1.35 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$1.79 \$1.79 NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.61 \$2.61 NA \$2.61 NA NA NA NA	\$2.55 \$2.55 NA NA \$2.55 NA NA NA NA NA \$2.55	\$2.12 \$2.12 NA NA NA \$2.12 NA NA NA	\$2.28 \$2.28 \$2.28 NA NA NA NA NA	\$3.69 \$3.69 NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$4.54 \$4.54 NA NA NA NA NA
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port  2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month  2- wire voice unbundled port - residence  2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence  2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence  2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing portunity of the poor	parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID g parity port with caller ialing parity port with g parity port with caller dence idence (RUL) idence (ACT)	UEPAC UEPAR UEPAS UEPAT UEPAU UEPAQ UEPAF	\$2.20 \$2.20 \$2.20 NA NA NA NA	\$1.35 \$1.35 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$1.79 \$1.79 NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.61 \$2.61 NA \$2.61 NA NA NA	\$2.55 \$2.55 NA NA \$2.55 NA NA NA	\$2.12 \$2.12 NA NA NA S2.12 NA NA	\$2.28 \$2.28 NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$3.69 \$3.69 NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$4.54 \$4.54 NA NA NA NA NA NA
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port 2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month 2- wire voice unbundled port - residence 2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence 2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence 2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing particles of the particle	parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID g parity port with caller laling parity port with caller g parity port with caller laling parity port with caller dence didence (RUL) idence (AC7) Caller ID - residence	UEPAC UEPAS UEPAT UEPAU UEPAQ UEPAG UEPAG UEPAH	\$2.20 \$2.20 \$2.20 NA NA NA NA	\$1.35 \$1.35 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$1.79 \$1.79 NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.61 \$2.61 NA \$2.61 NA NA NA NA	\$2.55 \$2.55 NA NA \$2.55 NA NA NA NA NA \$2.55	\$2.12 \$2.12 NA NA NA \$2.12 NA NA NA	\$2.28 \$2.28 \$2.28 NA NA NA NA NA	\$3.69 \$3.69 NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$4.54 \$4.54 NA NA NA NA NA
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port  2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month  2- wire voice unbundled port - residence  2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence  2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence  2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing per per voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing per per voice grade unbundled Louisiana extended local dialing per per voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing ID  2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dialing ID  2-wire voice grade unbundled Forita extended local dialing ID  2-wire voice grade unbundled Tennessee extended local dialing ID  2-wire voice unbundled Florida area calling with caller ID - residents extended local dialing ID  2-wire voice unbundled Louisiana Area Plus with caller ID - residents extended local dialing ID  2-wire voice unbundled Louisiana Area Plus with caller ID - residents extended local dialing ID	parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID g parity port with caller laling parity port with caller g parity port with caller laling parity port with caller dence didence (RUL) idence (AC7) Caller ID - residence	UEPAC UEPAR UEPAS UEPAT UEPAU UEPAQ UEPAG UEPAG	\$2.20 \$2.20 \$2.20 NA NA NA NA	\$1.35 \$1.35 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$1.79 \$1.79 NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.61 \$2.61 NA \$2.61 NA NA NA NA	\$2.55 \$2.55 NA NA \$2.55 NA NA NA NA NA \$2.55	\$2.12 \$2.12 NA NA NA \$2.12 NA NA NA	\$2.28 \$2.28 \$2.28 NA NA NA NA NA	\$3.69 \$3.69 NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$4.54 \$4.54 NA NA NA NA NA
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port 2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month 2- wire voice unbundled port - residence 2-wire voice unbundled port - residence 2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence 2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing port with caller ID - residence 2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing port extended local dialing port extended local dialing port extended local dialing port extended local dialing port extended local dialing port extended local dialing ID 2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dialing ID 2-wire voice grade unbundled Tennessee extended local dialing ID 2-wire voice unbundled Florida area calling with caller ID - resident extended local dialing ID 2-wire voice unbundled Louisiana Area Plus with caller ID - resident extended local unbundled Louisiana Area Plus with caller ID - resident extended local unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - resident extended local unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - resident extended local unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - resident extended local unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - resident extended local unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - resident extended local unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - resident extended local unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - resident extended local unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - resident extended local unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - resident extended local unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - resident extended local unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - resident extended local unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - resident extended local unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - resident extended local unbundled South	parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID g parity port with caller laling parity port with caller g parity port with caller laling parity port with caller dence didence (RUL) idence (AC7) Caller ID - residence	UEPAC UEPAS UEPAT UEPAU UEPAQ UEPAG UEPAG UEPAH	\$2.20 \$2.20 \$2.20 NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$1.35 \$1.35 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$1.79 \$1.79 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.61 \$2.61 NA \$2.61 NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.55 \$2.55 NA NA \$2.55 NA NA NA NA S2.55 \$2.55	\$2.12 \$2.12 NA NA NA \$2.12 NA NA NA NA	\$2.28 \$2.28 \$2.28 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$3.69 \$3.69 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$4.54 \$4.54 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port 2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month 2- wire voice unbundled port - residence 2-wire voice unbundled port - residence 2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence 2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing port with caller ID - residence 2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing port extended local dialing port with caller ID - residence 2-wire voice grade unbundled Louisiana extended local dialing port extended local dialing ID 2-wire voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing ID 2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dialing ID 2-wire voice grade unbundled Tennessee extended local dialing ID 2-wire voice unbundled Florida area calling with caller ID - resident extended local unbundled Louisiana Area Plus with caller ID - resident extended local unbundled Louisiana Area Plus with caller ID - resident extended local unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - resident extended local unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - resident extended local unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - resident extended local unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - resident extended local unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - resident extended local unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - resident extended local unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - resident extended local unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - resident extended local unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - resident extended local unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - resident extended local unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - resident extended local unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - resident extended local unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - resident exten	parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID g parity port with caller ialing parity port with g parity port with caller dence idence (RUL) idence (ACT) Caller ID - residence	UEPAC UEPAS UEPAT UEPAU UEPAQ UEPAG UEPAG UEPAH	\$2.20 \$2.20 \$2.20 NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$1.35 \$1.35 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$1.79 \$1.79 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.61 \$2.61 NA \$2.61 NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.55 \$2.55 NA NA \$2.55 NA NA NA NA S2.55 \$2.55	\$2.12 \$2.12 NA NA NA \$2.12 NA NA NA NA	\$2.28 \$2.28 \$2.28 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$3.69 \$3.69 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$4.54 \$4.54 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port 2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month 2- wire voice unbundled port - residence 2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence 2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence 2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing porture voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing porture voice grade unbundled Louisiana extended local dialing porture voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing ID 2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dialing ID 2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dialing ID 2-wire voice grade unbundled Tennessee extended local dialing ID 2-wire voice unbundled Florida area calling with caller ID - residented Plus with caller ID - residented Plus with caller ID - residented Plus voice unbundled Louisiana Area Plus with caller ID - residented Plus voice unbundled Louisiana Area Plus with caller ID - residented Plus voice unbundled Louisiana Area Plus with caller ID - residented Plus voice unbundled Louisiana Area Plus with caller ID - residented Plus voice unbundled Louisiana Area Plus with caller ID - residented Plus voice unbundled Louisiana Area Plus with caller ID - residented Plus voice unbundled Louisiana Area Plus with caller ID - residented Plus voice unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - residented Plus voice unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - residented Plus voice unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - residented Plus voice unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - residented Plus voice unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - residented Plus voice unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller ID - residented Plus voice unbundled South Carolina Area Calling Port with Caller ID - residented Plus voice unbundled South Carolina Area Calling Port with Caller ID - residented Plus voice unbundled Plus voice unbundled Plus voice unbundled Plus	parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID g parity port with caller g parity port with caller g parity port with caller g parity port with caller g parity port with g parity port with caller dence dence idence (RUL) idence (AC7) Caller ID - residence gr ID - residence (F2R)	UEPAC UEPAS UEPAT UEPAU UEPAQ UEPAG UEPAG UEPAJ	\$2.20 \$2.20 \$2.20 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$1.35 \$1.35 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$1.79 \$1.79 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.61 \$2.61 NA \$2.61 NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.55 \$2.55 NA NA S2.55 NA NA NA NA S2.55 \$2.55	\$2.12 \$2.12 NA NA NA \$2.12 NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.28 \$2.28 \$2.28 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$3.69 \$3.69 NA NA NA NA \$3.69 NA NA NA NA NA S3.69	\$4.54 \$4.54 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port  2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month  2- wire voice unbundled port - residence  2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence  2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing port  2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing port  2-wire voice grade unbundled Louisiana extended local dialing port  2-wire voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing port  2-wire voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing port  2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dialing port  2-wire voice grade unbundled Fornessee extended local dialing port  2-wire voice grade unbundled Tennessee extended local dialing port  2-wire voice unbundled Florida area calling with caller ID - resident port in the	parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID g parity port with caller g parity port with caller laling parity port with g parity port with caller dence didence (RUL) didence (AC7) Caller ID - residence er ID - residence lar ID - residence or ID - residence	UEPAC UEPAS UEPAT UEPAU UEPAQ UEPAG UEPAG UEPAJ	\$2.20 \$2.20 \$2.20 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$1.35 \$1.35 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$1.79 \$1.79 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.61 \$2.61 NA \$2.61 NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.55 \$2.55 NA NA S2.55 NA NA NA NA S2.55 \$2.55	\$2.12 \$2.12 NA NA NA \$2.12 NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.28 \$2.28 \$2.28 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$3.69 \$3.69 NA NA NA NA \$3.69 NA NA NA NA NA S3.69	\$4.54 \$4.54 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port 2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month 2- wire voice unbundled port - residence 2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence 2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence 2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing porture voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing porture voice grade unbundled Louisiana extended local dialing porture voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing ID 2-wire voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing ID 2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dialing ID 2-wire voice grade unbundled Tennessee extended local dialing ID 2-wire voice unbundled Florida area calling with caller ID - resident in the caller ID	parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID g parity port with caller g parity port with caller aling parity port with g parity port with caller dence idence (RUL) idence (AC7; caller ID - residence er ID - residence for ID - residence	UEPAC UEPAS UEPAT UEPAU UEPAQ UEPAF UEPAG UEPAG UEPAH UEPAJ UEPAJ	\$2.20 \$2.20 \$2.20 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$1.35 \$1.35 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$1.79 \$1.79 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.61 \$2.61 NA \$2.61 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.55 \$2.55 NA NA \$2.55 NA NA NA NA S2.55 \$2.55 NA	\$2.12 \$2.12 NA NA NA \$2.12 NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.28 \$2.28 \$2.28 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$3.69 \$3.69 NA NA NA NA \$3.69 NA NA NA NA NA	\$4.54 \$4.54 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port 2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month 2- wire voice unbundled port - residence 2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence 2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence 2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing port outgoing only - residence 2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing port outgoing only - residence 2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing port outgoing only - residence 2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing port over voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing ID 2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dialing ID 2-wire voice grade unbundled Tennessee extended local dialing ID 2-wire voice unbundled Florida area calling with caller ID - resident of the control of the	parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID g parity port with caller g parity port with caller ialing parity port with g parity port with caller dence idence (RUL) idence (ACT) Caller ID - residence er ID - residence er ID - residence	UEPAC UEPAS UEPAT UEPAU UEPAQ UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG UEPAH UEPAJ UEPAK UEPAK	\$2.20 \$2.20 \$2.20 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$1.35 \$1.35 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$1.79 \$1.79 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.61 \$2.61 NA \$2.61 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.55 \$2.55 NA NA \$2.55 NA NA NA \$2.55 \$2.55 NA NA	\$2.12 \$2.12 NA NA NA S2.12 NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.28 \$2.28 \$2.28 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$3.69 \$3.69 NA NA NA NA \$3.69 NA NA NA NA NA	\$4.54 \$4.54 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA S4.54 NA NA NA NA
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port  2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month  2- wire voice unbundled port - residence  2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence  2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence  2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing porture voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing porture voice grade unbundled Louisiana extended local dialing porture voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing ID  2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dialing ID  2-wire voice grade unbundled Fortida area calling with caller ID - residence (Lwise voice unbundled Louisiana Area Plus with caller ID - residence (Lwise voice unbundled Louisiana Area Plus with caller ID - residence (Lwise voice unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller (Lwise voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller (TACER)  2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller (TACSR)	parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID g parity port with caller ID g parity port with caller daling parity port with g parity port with caller dence dence dence (RUL) dence (AC7) Caller ID - residence er ID - residence er ID - residence	UEPAC UEPAS UEPAT UEPAU UEPAQ UEPAF UEPAG UEPAG UEPAH UEPAJ UEPAJ	\$2.20 \$2.20 \$2.20 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$1.35 \$1.35 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$1.79 \$1.79 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.61 \$2.61 NA \$2.61 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.55 \$2.55 NA NA \$2.55 NA NA NA NA S2.55 \$2.55 NA	\$2.12 \$2.12 NA NA NA \$2.12 NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.28 \$2.28 \$2.28 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$3.69 \$3.69 NA NA NA NA \$3.69 NA NA NA NA NA	\$4.54 \$4.54 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port 2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month 2- wire voice unbundled port - residence 2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence 2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence 2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing porture voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing porture voice grade unbundled Louisiana extended local dialing porture voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing ID 2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dialing ID 2-wire voice grade unbundled Fouth Carolina extended local dialing ID 2-wire voice grade unbundled Tennessee extended local dialing ID 2-wire voice unbundled Florida area calling with caller ID - reside 2-wire voice unbundled Louisiana Area Plus with caller ID - reside 2-wire voice unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller (LW8)  2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller (TACER) 2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller (TACER) 2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller (TACER) 2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller (TACER) 2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller (TACER) 2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller (TACER) 2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller (TACER) 2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller (TACER) 2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller (TACER)	parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID g parity port with caller ID g parity port with caller ialing parity port with caller g parity port with caller dence dence dence idence (RUL) caller ID - residence er ID - residence er ID - residence er ID - residence	UEPAC UEPAS UEPAT UEPAU UEPAC UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG	\$2.20 \$2.20 \$2.20 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$1.35 \$1.35 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$1.79 \$1.79 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.61 \$2.61 NA \$2.61 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.55 \$2.55 NA NA \$2.55 NA NA NA \$2.55 \$2.55 NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.12 \$2.12 NA NA NA S2.12 NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.28 \$2.28 \$2.28 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$3.69 \$3.69 NA NA NA NA \$3.69 NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$4.54 \$4.54 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA S4.54 \$4.54
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port  2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month  2- wire voice unbundled port - residence  2-wire voice unbundled port with caller ID - residence  2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence  2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing porture voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing porture voice grade unbundled Louisiana extended local dialing porture voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing ID  2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dialing ID  2-wire voice grade unbundled Fortida area calling with caller ID - residence are voice unbundled Fortida area calling with caller ID - residence are voice unbundled Louisiana Area Plus with caller ID - residence are voice unbundled Louisiana Area Plus with caller ID - residence are voice unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller (LW8)  2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller (TACSR)  2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller (TACSR)	parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID g parity port with caller ID g parity port with caller ialing parity port with caller g parity port with caller dence dence dence idence (RUL) caller ID - residence er ID - residence er ID - residence er ID - residence	UEPAC UEPAS UEPAT UEPAU UEPAQ UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG UEPAH UEPAJ UEPAK UEPAK	\$2.20 \$2.20 \$2.20 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$1.35 \$1.35 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$1.79 \$1.79 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.61 \$2.61 NA \$2.61 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.55 \$2.55 NA NA \$2.55 NA NA NA \$2.55 \$2.55 NA NA	\$2.12 \$2.12 NA NA NA S2.12 NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.28 \$2.28 \$2.28 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$3.69 \$3.69 NA NA NA NA \$3.69 NA NA NA NA NA	\$4.54 \$4.54 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA S4.54 NA NA NA
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port  2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Res.), per month  2- wire voice unbundled port - residence  2-wire voice unbundled port - residence  2-wire voice unbundled port outgoing only - residence  2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing porture voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing porture voice grade unbundled Louisiana extended local dialing porture voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing porture voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing lib  2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dialing lib  2-wire voice grade unbundled Tennessee extended local dialing lib  2-wire voice unbundled Florida area calling with caller ID - resident porture voice unbundled Louisiana Area Plus with caller ID - resident porture voice unbundled South Carolina Area Calling port with Caller (LW8)  2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller (LW8)  2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller (LW6)  2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller (LW6)  2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller (LW6)  2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller (LW6)  2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller (LW6)  2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller (LW6)  2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller (LW6)  2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller (LW6)  2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller (LW6)  2-wire voice unbundled Tennessee Area Calling port with Caller (LW6)	parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID parity port with caller ID g parity port with caller g parity port with caller aling parity port with caller g parity port with caller dence idence (RUL) idence (AC7) caller ID - residence er ID - residence er ID - residence er ID - residence	UEPAC UEPAS UEPAT UEPAU UEPAC UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG UEPAG	\$2.20 \$2.20 \$2.20 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$1.35 \$1.35 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$1.79 \$1.79 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.61 \$2.61 NA \$2.61 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.55 \$2.55 NA NA \$2.55 NA NA NA \$2.55 \$2.55 NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.12 \$2.12 NA NA NA S2.12 NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$2.28 \$2.28 \$2.28 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$3.69 \$3.69 NA NA NA NA \$3.69 NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$4.54 \$4.54 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA S4.54 \$4.54

DESC	RIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	sc	TN
1 1	2-wire voice unbundled res, low usage line port with Caller ID (LUM	UEPAP	\$2.20	\$1.35	\$1.79	\$2.61	\$2.55	\$2.12	\$2.28	\$3.69	\$4.54
11	2-Wire Voice Grade Line Port (Bus.), per month		ψ <u>-</u> υ	ψυ	<b>\$</b> 0	Ψ=.01	Ψ=.00	¥=.12	Ψ=.20	ψυ.υυ	ψ 1.01
++-	2-wire voice unbundled port without Caller ID	UEPBL	\$2.20	\$1.35	\$1.79	\$2.61	\$2.55	\$2.12	\$2.28	\$3.69	\$4.54
1 1	2-wire voice unbundled port with unbundled port with Caller+E484 IC	UEPBC	\$2.20	\$1.35	\$1.79	\$2.61	\$2.55	\$2.12	\$2.28	\$3.69	\$4.54
++	2-wire voice unbundled outgoing only port	UEPBO	\$2.20	\$1.35	\$1.79	\$2.61	\$2.55	\$2.12	\$2.28	\$3.69	\$4.54
++	2 wire voice unburialed eatgoing only port	OLI DO	Ψ2.20	ψ1.55	Ψ1.73	Ψ2.01	Ψ2.55	ΨΖ.12	Ψ2.20	ψ3.03	ψτ.5τ
	2-wire voice grade unbundled Alabama extended local dialing parity port with caller ID	UEPAW	\$2.20	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	<u> </u>										
	2-wire voice grade unbundled Kentucky extended local dialing parity port with caller ID	UEPBM	NA	NA	NA	\$2.61	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	2-wire voice grade unbundled Louisiana extended local dialing parity port with caller ID	UEPAX	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.55	NA	NA	NA	NA
	2-wire voice grade unbundled Mississippi extended local dialing parity port with caller										
	ID	UEPAY	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.12	NA	NA	NA
	2-wire voice grade unbundled South Carolina extended local dialing parity port with										
	caller ID	UEPAZ	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$3.69	NA
	2-wire voice grade unbundled Tennessee extended local dialing parity port with caller										
	ID	UEPAV	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.54
	2-wire voice unbundled incoming only port with Caller IC	UEPB1	\$2.20	\$1.35	\$1.79	\$2.61	\$2.55	\$2.12	\$2.28	\$3.69	\$4.54
	2-wire voice unbundled LA Bus Area Calling Port with Caller ID (BUC)	UEPAA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.55	NA	NA	NA	NA
	2-wire voice unbundled SC Bus Area Calling Port with Caller ID (LMB)	UEPAB	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$3.69	NA
	2-wire voice unbundled TN Bus 2-Way Area Calling Port Economy Option (TACC1)	UEPAC	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.54
	2-wire voice unbundled TN Bus 2-Way Area Calling Port Standard Option (TACC2)	UEPAD	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.54
	2-wire voice unbundled TN Bus 2-WAY Collierville and Memphis Local Calling Port										
	(B2F)	UEPAE	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.54
	2-Wire Voice Grade Loop (SL1)										
	RC - 2- Wire Voice Grade Loop - Statewide	UEPLX	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$14.18	NA	NA
	RC - 2- Wire Voice Grade Loop - Zone 1	UEPLX	\$14.35	\$14.90	\$10.80	\$14.79	\$14.05	\$14.59	NA	\$17.02	\$12.48
	RC - 2- Wire Voice Grade Loop - Zone 2	UEPLX	\$23.31	\$18.51	\$12.47	\$27.68	\$24.14	\$19.33	NA	\$25.66	\$14.42
	RC - 2- Wire Voice Grade Loop - Zone 3	UEPLX	\$42.24	\$24.25	\$19.83	\$47.78	\$49.30	\$27.63	NA	\$33.99	\$21.77
	RC - 2- Wire Voice Grade Loop - Zone 4	UEPLX	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$36.47	NA	NA	NA
	Combination Rates										
	RC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port, Statewide	Note 8	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$16.46	NA	NA
	RC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port, Zone 1 (Note 6)	Note 8	\$16.55	\$16.25	\$12.59	\$17.40	\$16.60	\$16.71	NA	\$20.71	\$17.02
	RC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port, Zone 2 (Note 6)	Note 8	\$25.51	\$19.86	\$14.26	\$30.29	\$26.69	\$21.45	NA	\$29.35	\$18.96
	RC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port, Zone 3 (Note 6)	Note 8	\$44.44	\$25.60	\$21.62	\$50.39	\$51.85	\$29.75	NA	\$37.68	\$26.31
	RC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port, Zone 4 (Note 6)	Note 8	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$38.59	NA	NA	NA
	Nonrecurring Charges										
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - 1st, Switch as is	USAC2	\$2.80	\$0.1964	\$2.01	\$10.00	\$3.80	\$5.20	\$2.77	\$1.59	\$1.03
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Add'l, Switch as is	USAC2	\$0.41	\$0.1964	\$0.3108	\$10.00	\$0.29	\$0.41	\$0.40	\$0.40	\$0.2886
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - 1st, Switch with change	USACC	\$2.80	\$0.1964	\$2.01	\$10.00	\$3.80	\$5.20	\$2.77	\$1.59	\$1.03
11									·		
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Add'l, Switch with change	USACC	\$0.41	\$0.1964	\$0.3108	\$10.00	\$0.29	\$0.41	\$0.40	\$0.40	\$0.2886
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Subsequent	USAS2	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00
11											
1	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - OSS LSR Charge, Electronic,						ĺ	I			
	per LSR received from the CLEC by one of the OSS interactive interfaces (Note 7)	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Incremental Cost - Manual										
	Svc.Order vs. Electronic - 1st	SOMAN	\$40.71	\$21.56	\$33.67	\$19.99	\$31.92	\$43.52	\$40.18	\$43.19	\$30.89
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Incremental Cost - Manual										
	Svc.Order vs. Electronic - Add'l	SOMAN	\$9.58	\$21.56	\$7.88	\$19.99	\$7.32	\$9.99	\$9.45	\$9.91	\$7.03
	NRC- 2 Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Subsequent Database Update										
	Electronic		\$1.44	TBD	TBD	TBD	\$2.11	\$2.87	\$1.42	\$0.71	\$0.76
	NRC- 2 Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Subsequent Database Update										*
	Manual Service Order		\$8.25	TBD	TBD	TBD	\$5.12	\$6.88	\$10.27	\$8.91	\$7.97
11	NRC - Electronic Service Order Disconnect		NA	\$0.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
11	NRC - Incremental Manual Service Order Disconnect		\$20.00	\$3.84	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00
+	NRCs for New (not Currently Combined) as ordered in Georgia		7	*****	<del></del>	+	*	*	<del></del>	7	*=****
	(not our only combined) as ordered in coorgia		1		l		l	l	l	1	

DECC	PRINTION	11000				1/1/		1 140	NO.		Thi
DESC	CRIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	SC	TN
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - 1s	UEPRL	NA	NA	\$22.14	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA NA
oxdot	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - Add'	UEPRL	NA	NA	\$15.25	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - 1s	UEPRC	NA	NA	\$22.14	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - Add'	UEPRC	NA	NA	\$15.25	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - 1s	UEPRO	NA	NA	\$22.14	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - Add'	UEPRO	NA	NA	\$15.25	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - 1s	UEPAP	NA	NA	\$22.14	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - Add'	UEPAP	NA	NA	\$15.25	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - 1s	UEPBL	NA	NA	\$22.14	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NDC 2 Wire Voice Crade Lean with 2 Wire Line Bort, New Addll	UEPBL	NIA	NIA	<b>045.05</b>	NIA.	N. A.	NIA	NIA.	NIA	NIA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - Add'l		NA	NA NA	\$15.25	NA	NA	NA	NA NA	NA	NA NA
oxdot	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - 1s	UEPBC	NA	NA	\$22.14	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - Add'	UEPBC	NA	NA	\$15.25	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - 1s	UEPBO	NA	NA	\$22.14	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\Box \Box$	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - Add'	UEPBO	NA	NA	\$15.25	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\sqcup \bot$	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - 1s	UEPB1	NA	NA	\$22.14	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - Add'	UEPB1	NA	NA	\$15.25	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Subsequent	USAS2	NA	NA	\$10.00	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - Disconnect - 1s		NA	NA	\$8.45	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - Disconnect - Add'		NA	NA	\$3.91	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - OSS LSR Charge, Electronic,										
	per LSR received from the CLEC by one of the OSS interactive interfaces (Note 7)	SOMEC	NA	NA	\$3.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - Incremental Cost Manual vs.										
	Electronic - New - 1st		NA	NA	\$37.06	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - Incremental Cost Manual vs.										
	Electronic - New - Add'l		NA	NA	\$8.19	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC- 2 Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Subsequent Database Update				*						
	Electronic		NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC- 2 Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Subsequent Database Update										
	Manual Service Order		NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - Incremental Cost Manual vs.				.55						
	Electronic - New - Disconnect		NA	NA	\$11.17	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
					******						
+++-											
	2 Mine Veice Crede Lean Bus Only with 2 Mine BIR Town Bort										
	2- Wire Voice Grade Loop - Bus Only with 2 -Wire DID Trunk Port										
							ĺ	]	ĺ		
	2 - Wire Line Port - DID Trunk Port, per month	UEPD1	TBD	\$9.36	\$11.35	\$10.84	\$13.12	\$14.63	\$12.12	TBD	\$8.78
+				*****	******	*	*		*		*****
							ĺ				
$\Box$	2-Wire Voice Grade Loop (SL2)		1				ļ		L		
	RC - 2- Wire Voice Grade Loop - Statewide	UECD1	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$11.76	NA	NA
$\Box \Box$	RC - 2- Wire Voice Grade Loop - Zone 1	UECD1	\$17.95	\$18.48	\$16.84	\$17.78	\$17.65	\$18.35	NA	\$21.57	\$9.60
$\Box$	RC - 2- Wire Voice Grade Loop - Zone 2	UECD1	\$29.16	\$22.43	\$19.45	\$23.96	\$30.32	\$24.33	NA	\$32.53	\$11.09
	RC - 2- Wire Voice Grade Loop - Zone 3	UECD1	\$52.84	\$27.87	\$30.92	\$34.96	\$61.93	\$34.77	NA	\$43.08	\$16.74
	RC - 2- Wire Voice Grade Loop - Zone 4	UECD1	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$45.88	NA	NA	NA
	Combination Rates						1				
	RC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire DID Port, Statewide	Note 8	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$23.79	NA	NA
	RC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire DID Port, Zone 1 (Note 6)	Note 8	28.72	\$27.84	\$28.19	28.72	\$30.77	28.72	NA	28.72	\$18.38
	RC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire DID Port, Zone 2 (Note 6)	Note 8	34.91	\$31.79	\$30.80	34.91	\$43.44	34.91	NA	34.91	\$19.87
	RC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire DID Port, Zone 3 (Note 6)	Note 8	45.9	\$37.23	\$42.27	45.9	\$75.05	45.9	NA	45.9	\$25.52
	RC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire DID Port, Zone4 (Note 6)	Note 8	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	NA
$\pm$	NRC- 2- Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2- Wire DID Port - Conversion - Switch As Is - 1st					1					
	port	USAC1	\$14.62	\$14.62	\$166.08	TBD	\$14.60	\$14.60	\$13.26	\$14.62	\$8.76
++	NRC- 2- Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2- Wire DID Port - Conversion - Switch As Is	00/101	Ψ17.02	Ψ17.02	ψ100.00	100	ψ1-1.00	Ψ14.00	Ψ10.20	ψ17.02	ψ0.7 0
	Each Addl Port	USAC1	\$3.73	\$3.73	\$140.01	TBD	\$3.72	\$3.72	\$8.39	\$3.73	\$5.75
	1	55.101	Ψ0.70	Ψ0.70	ψσ.σ.		₩₩., E	ΨU.12	\$5.00	Ψ0.70	40.10

DESCRIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	SC	TN
NRC- 2- Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2- Wire DID Port - Conversion with changes -	1st									
port  NRC- 2- Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2- Wire DID Port - Conversion with changes	USA1C	\$14.62	\$14.62	\$166.08	TBD	\$14.60	\$14.60	\$13.26	\$14.62	\$8.76
		00.70	<b>#0. ₹0</b>	0440.04	TDD	40.70	00.70	00.00	<b>00.70</b>	<b>A5.75</b>
Each Addl port	USA1C	\$3.73	\$3.73	\$140.01	TBD	\$3.72	\$3.72	\$8.39	\$3.73	\$5.75
NRC - 2-Wire DID Subsequent Activity - Per Svc Order - Add Trunks, Per Trunk	USAS1	\$53.57	\$53.57	NA	NA	\$53.50	\$53.50	NA	\$53.57	NA
NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - OSS LSR Charge, Electron	nic,									
per LSR received from the CLEC by one of the OSS interactive interfaces (Note 7)	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
NRC- 2- Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2- Wire DID Port - Incremental Cost- Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$19.99	\$21.56	\$37.88	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$53.89	\$19.99	\$41.43
NRC- 2- Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2- Wire DID Port - Incremental Cost- Manual						i i				·
Service Order - Addl	SOMAN	\$19.99	\$21.56	\$16.84	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$11.34	\$19.99	\$9.80
NRC - Electronic Service Order Disconnect		\$0.42	\$0.42	\$0.42	\$0.42	\$0.42	\$0.42	\$0.42	\$0.42	\$0.42
NRC - Incremental Manual Service Order Disconnect		\$20.00	\$3.84	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00
Telephone Number/Trunk Group Establishment										
DID Trunk Termination ( one required per port)	NDT	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
DID Numbers, Establish Trunk Group and Provide First Group of 20 DID Numbers ( GA, NC, & SC only)	FL, NDZ	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
DID Numbers, Establish Trunk Group and Provide First Group of 20 DID Numbers (		Ψ0.00	ψ0.00	φ0.00	φυ.υυ	ψ0.00	φυ.υυ	Ψ0.00	ψ0.00	ψ0.00
KY, LA, MS, & TN). In addition, Provides Additional DID Numbers for each Group of		1	1	1		1		1		
DID Numbers (Valid in All States)	ND4	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
DID Numbers, non-consective	ND5	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
DID HAITIBETS, HOTT-COTISCOTIVE	INDO	φυ.υυ	φυ.υυ	φυ.υυ	φυ.υυ	φυ.υυ	φυ.υυ	φυ.υυ	φυ.υυ	φυ.υυ
2-Wire ISDN Digital Grade Loop with 2-wire ISDN Digital Port										
2-wire ISDN Digital Port per month	UEPPB	\$16.42	\$8.51	\$13.47	\$12.99	\$11.42	\$51.91	\$24.37	\$33.74	\$18.21
2-Wire ISDN Digital Grade Loop	- OLITE	ψ10.4Z	φο.στ	ψ10.47	ψ12.00	Ψ11.72	φ01.01	ΨΣ-1.07	ψου	Ψ10.21
RC - 2-Wire ISDN Digital Grade Loop - Statewide	USL2X	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.08	NA	NA
RC - 2-Wire ISDN Digital Grade Loop - Statewide	USL2X	\$23,23	\$22.48	\$21.89	\$22.41	\$28.87	\$21.86	\$19.06 NA	\$26.68	\$16.20
RC - 2-Wire ISDN Digital Grade Loop - Zone 1	USL2X	\$37.74	\$22.46	\$21.69	\$31.10	\$37.63	\$28.97	NA NA	\$40.24	\$18.71
RC - 2-Wire ISDN Digital Grade Loop - Zone 2  RC - 2-Wire ISDN Digital Grade Loop - Zone 3	USL2X	\$68.38	\$30.78	\$40.17		\$48.42		NA NA	\$40.24 \$53.29	\$28.25
RC - 2-Wire ISDN Digital Grade Loop - Zone 3  RC - 2-Wire ISDN Digital Grade Loop - Zone 4					\$42.36		\$41.40	NA NA		
	USL2X	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$54.64	NA	NA	NA
Combination Rates										
RC - 2-Wire ISDN Digital Grade Loop with 2-wire ISDN Digital Port - Statewide	Note 8	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$43.45	NA	NA
RC - 2-Wire ISDN Digital Grade Loop with 2-wire ISDN Digital Port - Zone 1	Note 8	\$39.65	\$30.99	\$35.36	\$34.40	\$34.84	\$73.77	NA NA	\$60.42	\$34.41
RC - 2-Wire ISDN Digital Grade Loop with 2-wire ISDN Digital Port - Zone 2	Note 8	\$54.16	\$36.41	\$38.74	\$44.10	\$43.20	\$80.78	NA NA	\$73.98	\$36.92
RC - 2-Wire ISDN Digital Grade Loop with 2-wire ISDN Digital Port - Zone 3	Note 8	\$84.80	\$39.30	\$53.64	\$55.35	\$59.69	\$93.31	NA NA	\$87.03	\$46.46
RC - 2-Wire ISDN Digital Grade Loop with 2-wire ISDN Digital Port - Zone 4	Note 8	NA	NA	933.04 NA	NA	NA	\$106.55	NA NA	NA	NA
10 - 2-Wile ISDN Digital Glade Loop with 2-wile ISDN Digital Fort - Zone -	Note 6	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	\$100.55	INA	INA	INA
NRC - 2-Wire ISDN Digital Grade Loop/2-wire ISDN Digital Port - 1st conversion	USACB	\$79.12	\$86.79	\$239.95	\$79.12	\$79.01	\$79.12	\$174.35	\$79.12	\$117.23
NRC - 2-Wire ISDN Digital Grade Loop/2-wire ISDN Digital Port - Add'l conversion	USACB	\$E4.04	<b>\$</b> 54.04	¢450.00	¢54.04	¢52.07	¢54.04	£474.0E	<b>\$</b> E4.04	¢447.00
NRC - 2-Wire ISDN Digital Grade Loop/2-wire ISDN Digital Port - Add I conversion  NRC - 2-Wire ISDN Digital Grade Loop/2-wire ISDN Digital Port - Non Feature	USACB	\$54.04	\$54.04	\$156.92	\$54.04	\$53.97	\$54.04	\$174.35	\$54.04	\$117.23
Subsequent Activity	USASB	\$53.50	\$53.50	\$53.50	\$53.50	\$53.50	\$53.50	\$53.50	\$53.50	\$212.88
NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - OSS LSR Charge, Electron			1 .			1 .	1 .	1 .		
per LSR received from the CLEC by one of the OSS interactive interfaces (Note 7)	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
NRC - 2-Wire ISDN Digital Grade Loop/2-wire ISDN Digital Port - Incremental Cost-		1	1	1		1		1		
Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$19.99	\$21.56	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99
NRC - 2-Wire ISDN Digital Grade Loop/2-wire ISDN Digital Port - Incremental Cost- Manual Service Order - Addl	SOMAN	\$19.99	\$21.56	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99
NRC - Electronic Service Order Disconnect		\$0.42	\$0.42	\$0.42	\$0.42	\$0.42	\$0.42	\$0.42	\$0.42	\$0.42
NRC - Incremental Manual Service Order Disconnect	+	\$20.00	\$3.84	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00
The instantial manual portion order properties.		Ψ20.00	ψ5.04	Ψ20.00	Ψ20.00	Ψ20.00	Ψ20.00	Ψ20.00	Ψ20.00	Ψ20.00
4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4 - Wire ISDN DS1 Digital Trunk Po										*
4 - Wire ISDN DS1 Digital Trunk Por	UEPPP	\$186.02	\$95.39	\$163.16	\$113.21	\$107.55	\$213.21	\$179.01	\$214.79	\$78.40

DESC	RIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	SC	TN
DESC	4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop	0300	AL	1.	GA.	K1	LA	IVIO	NO	30	114
++	RC - 4- Wire DS1 Digital Loop- Statewide	USL4P	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$62.71	NA	NA
	RC - 4- Wire DS1 Digital Loop- Statewide	USL4P	\$51.74	\$92.48			\$100.70			\$59.61	
					\$55.53	\$106.04		\$50.99	NA NA		\$57.73
$\bot$	RC - 4- Wire DS1 Digital Loop- Zone 2	USL4P	\$84.05	\$119.68	\$3.21	\$135.15	\$129.12	\$67.58	NA	\$89.90	\$75.40
	RC - 4- Wire DS1 Digital Loop- Zone 3	USL4P	\$152.29	\$194.70	\$101.93	\$186.26	\$344.16	\$96.58	NA	\$119.06	\$98.59
$\bot$	RC - 4-Wire DS1 Digital Loop - Zone 4	USL4P	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$127.47	NA	NA	NA
	Combination Rates										
	RC - 4-Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4-wire ISDN DS1 Digital Port - Statewide	Note 8	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$241.72	NA	NA
	RC - 4-Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4-wire ISDN DS1 Digital Port - Zone 1	Note 8	\$237.76	\$187.87	\$218.69	\$219.25	\$208.25	\$264.20	NA	\$274.40	\$136.13
	RC - 4-Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4-wire ISDN DS1 Digital Port - Zone 2	Note 8	\$270.07	\$215.07	\$227.29	\$248.36	\$236.67	\$280.79	NA	\$304.69	\$153.80
	RC - 4-Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4-wire ISDN DS1 Digital Port - Zone 3	Note 8	\$338.31	\$290.08	\$265.09	\$299.47	\$451.57	\$309.79	NA	\$333.85	\$176.99
	RC - 4-Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4-wire ISDN DS1 Digital Port - Zone 4	Note 8	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$340.68	NA	NA	NA
	Local Number Portability										
	Local Number Portability (1 per port)	LNPCN	\$1.75	\$1.75	\$1.75	\$1.75	\$1.75	\$1.75	\$1.75	\$1.75	\$1.75
	Interface (Provsioning Only)										
	Voice/Data	PR71V	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Digital Data	PR71D	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
+	Inward Data	PR71E	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
+	Non-Recurring Charges		<b>\$0.00</b>	Ψ0.00	Ψ0.00	\$0.00	Ψ0.00	<b>\$</b> 0.00	Ψ0.00	Ψ0.00	Ψ0.00
+	NRC - 4-Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4-wire ISDN DS1 Digital Port Combination - 1st					1					
	conversion	USACP	\$240.30	\$247.97	\$269.96	\$240.30	\$239.95	\$240.30	\$481.51	\$240.30	\$328.53
+	NRC - 4-Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4-wire ISDN DS1 Digital Port Combination - Add'l	00/101	Ψ <u>2</u> -10.00	Ψ2-11.01	Ψ200.00	Ψ2-10.00	Ψ200.00	ΨΣ-10.00	ψ-101.01	Ψ2-10.00	Ψ020.00
	conversion	USACP	\$157.17	\$157.17	\$269.96	\$157.17	\$156.94	\$157.17	\$481.51	\$157.17	\$328.53
+++	NRC -4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4 - Wire ISDN DS1 Digital Trunk Port -	USACE	φ137.17	φ137.17	\$209.90	\$137.17	\$130.94	\$137.17	ψ401.51	\$137.17	ψ320.33
	Subsequent Channel Activation - Per Channel	USASP	\$29.06	\$29.06	\$28.71	\$29.06	\$29.01	\$29.06	\$36.92	\$29.06	\$28.39
	NRC - 4-Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4-wire ISDN DS1 Digital Port Combination -	USASP	\$29.06	\$29.06	\$20.71	\$29.06	\$29.01	\$29.06	\$30.92	\$29.06	\$26.39
	Subsequent Inward/2-way Telephone Numbers	PR7TG	\$0.98	\$0.9804	\$0.9686	\$0.98	\$0.98	\$0.98	\$1.17	<b>#0.00</b>	\$0.9353
	NRC - 4-Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4-wire ISDN DS1 Digital Port Combination -	PR/IG	φυ.96	\$0.9604	\$0.9000	\$0.96	\$0.98	\$0.96	\$1.17	\$0.98	\$0.9353
		DDTTD	000.00	000.00	000.75	000.00	000.00	000.00	000.47	000.00	<b>#</b> 00.00
	Subsequent Outward Telephone numbers	PR7TP	\$23.02	\$23.02	\$22.75	\$23.02	\$22.99	\$23.02	\$28.17	\$23.02	\$22.36
	NRC - 4-Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4-wire ISDN DS1 Digital Port Combination -	DD777	040.05	040.05	0.45.40	0.40.05	0.45.00	0.40.05	050.00	040.05	04474
$\bot$	Subsequent Inward Telephone Numbers	PR7ZT	\$46.05	\$46.05	\$45.49	\$46.05	\$45.98	\$46.05	\$56.33	\$46.05	\$44.71
	NRC - 4-Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4-wire ISDN DS1 Digital Port Combination -			A							****
	Subsequent Service Order Per Order	USASP	\$147.47	\$147.47	\$147.47	\$147.47	\$147.47	\$147.47	\$255.25	\$147.47	\$189.76
	NDO OWE VE O I I WE DIG I WE ORGEN THE										
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - OSS LSR Charge, Electronic,		4	1	4	4	1		4		4
$\bot$	per LSR received from the CLEC by one of the OSS interactive interfaces (Note 7)	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
	NRC - 4-Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4-wire ISDN Digital Port - Incremental Cost-		4			4			4		4
$\bot$	Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$19.99	\$21.56	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99
	NRC - 4-Wire ISDN Digital Loop with 4-wire ISDN Digital Port - Incremental Cost-										
	Manual Service Order - Addl	SOMAN	\$19.99	\$21.56	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99
	NRC - Electronic Service Order Disconnect		\$0.42	\$0.42	\$0.42	\$0.42	\$0.42	\$0.42	\$0.42	\$0.42	\$0.42
$\perp \perp$	NRC - Incremental Manual Service Order Disconnect		\$20.00	\$3.84	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00
$\perp \perp$											
	4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4 - Wire DDITS Trunk Port			·		_				<u> </u>	
	4 - Wire DDITS Digital Trunk Port (Formerly DID Trunk Port	UDD1T	\$130.23	\$63.31	\$120.80	\$83.28	\$149.27	\$146.46	\$123.65	TBD	\$120.00
	4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop	USLDC									
11	4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop - Statewide	USLDC	NA	NA		NA	NA	NA	\$62.71	NA	NA
	4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop - Zone 1	USLDC	\$51.74	\$64.69	\$55.53	\$106.04	\$56.32	\$50.99	NA NA	\$59.61	\$57.73
+	4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop - Zone 2	USLDC	\$84.05	\$94.71	\$64.13	\$135.15	\$96.73	\$67.58	NA NA	\$89.90	\$75.40
+	4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop - Zone 3	USLDC	\$152.29	\$208.93	\$101.93	\$186.26	\$197.57	\$96.58	NA NA	\$119.06	\$98.59
++	4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop - Zone 4	USLDC	NA	NA	NA NA	NA	NA	\$127.47	NA NA	NA	NA
++	Combination Rates	33200	14/7	14/3	14/7	14/7	14/7	Ψ121.71	14/3	14/5	1 1/7
++	4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4 - Wire DDITS Trunk Port - Statewide	Note 8	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$186.36	NA	NA
+	4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4 - Wire DDITS Trunk Port - Statewick						\$205.59	\$197.45	NA	TBD	\$93.28
++		Note 8	\$181.97	\$128.00	\$176.33	\$189.32					
++	4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4 - Wire DDITS Trunk Port - Zone 2	Note 8	\$214.28	\$158.02	\$184.93	\$218.43	\$246.00	\$214.04	NA NA	TBD	\$110.95
$\perp$	4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4 - Wire DDITS Trunk Port - Zone 3	Note 8	\$282.52	\$272.24	\$222.73	\$269.54	\$346.84	\$243.04	NA	TBD	\$134.14
+	4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4 - Wire DDITS Trunk Port - Zone 4	Note 8	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$273.93	NA	NA	NA
					i		1	l	İ		

DES	CRIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	SC	TN
ΗŤ	Local number Portability per DSO Activated	LNPCP	\$3.15	\$3.15	\$3.15	\$3.15	\$3.15	\$3.15	\$3.15	\$3.15	\$3.15
ĦĦ	Central Office Terminating Point	CTG	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Telephone Number / Trunk Group establishmen										
	Telephone Number for 2-Way Trunk Group	UDTGX	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Telephone Number for 1-Way Outward Trunk Group	UDTGY	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
$\Box$	Telephone Number for 1-Way Inward Trunk Group Without DID	UDTGZ	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	DID Numbers, Establish Trunk Group and Provide First Group of 20 DID Numbers (FL,			4	4		4	4	4		
$\vdash \vdash$	GA, NC, & SC only)	NDZ	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	DID Numbers, Establish Trunk Group and Provide First Group of 20 DID Numbers (AL,										
	KY, LA, MS, & TN). In addition, Provides Additional DID Numbers for each Group of 20 DID Numbers (Valid in All States)	ND4	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
+++	DID Numbers, Non- consecutive DID Numbers , Per Number	ND5	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	DID Numbers, Non- consecutive DID Numbers , 1 et Number	NDS	\$0.00	ψ0.00	φυ.υυ	\$0.00	\$0.00	ψ0.00	ψ0.00	Ψ0.00	\$0.00
++	Interoffice Channel Mileage - (Dedicated DS1) FX/FCO for 4 - Wire DS1 Digital										
	Loop with 4 - Wire DDITS Trunk Port										
	Fixed cost 0-8 miles (Facilities Termination)	1LNO1	\$79.69	\$92.62	\$63.39	\$55.05	\$93.40	\$74.40	\$71.29	\$94.98	\$75.83
++	Additional costs per mile 0-8 miles	1LNOA	\$0.6920	\$0.2000	\$0.3068	\$0.4500	\$0.7831	\$0.6598	\$0.0783	\$0.7598	\$0.3525
++	Fixed cost 9-25 miles (Facilities Termination)	1LN02	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.4300	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.07	\$0.00	\$0.00
++	additional costs per mile 9-25 miles	1LNOB	\$0.6920	\$0.2000	\$0.3068	\$0.4500	\$0.7831	\$0.6598	\$0.0783	\$0.7598	\$0.3525
+	Fixed cost 25 + miles (Facilities Termination)	1LNO3	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
+	Additional costs 25 + miles	1LNOC	\$0.6920	\$0.2000	\$0.3068	\$0.4500	\$0.7831	\$0.6598	\$0.0783	\$0.7598	\$0.3525
+											
	Enhanced Performance Charges				1	Ì		İ			
	Enhanced Performance Charges - as negotiated in contract	UDTPC	TBN	TBN	TBN	TBN	TBN	TBN	TBN	TBN	TBN
	Non-recurring Charges										
	NRC - 4-Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4-Wire DDITS Trunk Port Combination - OSS LSR										
	Charge, Electronic, per LSR received from the CLEC by one of the OSS interactive				ĺ						
	interfaces (Note 7)	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
	NRC- 4-Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4-Wire DDITS Trunk Port - Incremental Cost-						_				
Ш	Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$19.99	\$21.56	\$37.88	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99
111	NRC- 4-Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4-Wire DDITS Trunk Port - Incremental Cost-				1						
Ш	Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$19.99	\$21.56	\$16.84	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99	\$19.99
Ш	NRC - Electronic Service Order Disconnect		TBD	\$0.42	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
$\sqcup \!\!\!\! \perp$	NRC - Incremental Manual Service Order Disconnect		\$20.00	\$3.84	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00
	NRC -4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4 - Wire DDITS Trunk Port -Conversion - Switch	110404	TDD	0000.00		0004.45	0000 75		<b>\$400.05</b>		2010.01
++	as is - 1st	USAC4	TBD	\$268.82	\$269.96	\$261.15	\$266.76	TBD	\$490.38	TBD	\$312.91
	NRC -4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4 - Wire DDITS Trunk Port - Conversion - Switch as is - Additional	USAC4	TBD	\$134.07	\$269.96	\$134.08	\$123.16	TBD	\$490.38	TBD	\$312.91
++	as is - Additional  NRC -4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4 - Wire DDITS Trunk Port - Conversion with DS1	USAU4	IBD	φ134.U/	<b>⊅∠</b> 09.90	φ134.08	\$1∠3.1b	IBD	ֆ <del>4</del> 90.38	IRD	\$31Z.9T
	changes - 1st	USAWA	TBD	\$268.82	\$269.96	\$261.15	\$266.76	TBD	\$490.38	TBD	\$312.91
++	NRC -4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4 - Wire DDITS Trunk Port - Conversion with DS1	USAWA	עמו	φ∠υ٥.0∠	φ∠09.90	φ∠υ1.15	φ∠υ0./0	עמו	φ49U.30	עמו	φ312.91
	Changes - Additional	USAWA	TBD	\$134.07	\$269.96	\$134.08	\$123.16	TBD	\$490.38	TBD	\$312.91
++	NRC -4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4 - Wire DDITS Trunk Port - Conversion with	USAWA	טפו	φ104.07	ψ203.30	ψ134.00	ψ123.10	טפו	ψ+∂U.30	טפו	φυιζ.91
	Change - Trunks - 1st	USAWB	TBD	\$268.82	\$269.96	\$261.15	\$266.76	TBD	\$490.38	TBD	\$312.91
++	NRC -4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4 - Wire DDITS Trunk Port - Conversion with	55,111	, 50	Ψ200.02	Ψ200.00	Ψ201.10	Ψ200.70		ψ-100.00	. 50	Ψ012.01
	Change - Trunks - Additional	USAWB	TBD	\$134.07	\$269.96	\$134.08	\$123.16	TBD	\$490.38	TBD	\$312.91
++	NRC -4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4 - Wire DDITS Digital Trunk Port - Subsequent	00/1110	100	ψ10-1.07	Ψ200.00	ψ104.00	Ψ120.10	100	ψ-100.00	100	ψ012.01
	Service Activity Per Service Order	USAS4	TBD	\$54.00	\$147.47	TBD	\$68.57	TBD	\$127.63	TBD	\$94.88
+	NRC -4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4 - Wire DDITS Trunk Port - New - 1st	UDDIT	NA	NA	\$858.30	NA	NA	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
+	J. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1. 1.	-			*						
	NRC -4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4 - Wire DDITS Trunk Port - New - Additional	UDDIT	NA	NA	\$514.02	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC -4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4 - Wire DDITS Trunk Port - New - 1st -					Ì		Ì		1	
	Disconnect	UDDIT	NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
+	NRC -4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4 - Wire DDITS Trunk Port - New - Additional					1					
	Disconnect	UDDIT	TBD	NA	TBD	TBD	NA	TBD	\$11.98	TBD	\$15.29
	NRC -4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4 - Wire DDITS Trunk Port - Subsequent Channel										
1 1	Activation - Per Channel - 2-Way Trunk	UDTTA	TBD	\$28.96	\$28.71	\$28.96	\$26.60	TBD	\$146.91	TBD	\$108.67

DESCRIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	SC	TN
NRC -4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4 - Wire DDITS Trunk Port - Subsequent Channel										
Activation - Per Channel - 1-Way Outward Trunk	UDTTB	TBD	\$28.96	\$28.71	\$28.96	\$26.60	TBD	\$146.91	TBD	\$108.67
NRC -4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4 - Wire DDITS Trunk Port - Subsequent Channel										
Activation - Per Channel - 1-Way Inward Trunk Without DID	UDTTC	TBD	\$28.96	\$28.71	\$28.96	\$26.60	TBD	\$146.91	TBD	\$108.67
NRC -4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4 - Wire DDITS Trunk Port - Subsequent Channel			·							·
Activation - Per Channel - 1-Way Inward Trunk With DID	UDTTD	TBD	\$28.96	\$28.71	\$28.96	\$26.60	TBD	\$146.91	TBD	\$108.67
NRC -4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4 - Wire DDITS Trunk Port - Subsequent Channel			·							
Activation - Per Channel - 2-Way DID with User Transfer	UDTTE	TBD	\$28.96	\$28.71	\$28.96	\$26.60	TBD	\$146.91	TBD	\$108.67
NRC -4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4 - Wire DDITS Digital Trunk Port - Subsequent					,	*		*		•
Signaling Changes		TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	\$29.65	TBD	\$22.92
NRC -4 - Wire DS1 Digital Loop with 4 - Wire DDITS Digital Trunk Port - Subsequent										
Telephone Numbers		TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	\$120.96	TBD	\$88.68
NRC - Interoffice Channel Mileage - (Dedicated DS1) FX/FCO for 4 - Wire DS1 Digital								¥ 1=0100		***************************************
Loop with 4 - Wire DDITS Trunk PortFixed cost 0-8 miles (Facilities Termination) - 1st -										
New Only	1LNO1	\$198.15	NA	\$147.07	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC - Interoffice Channel Mileage - (Dedicated DS1) FX/FCO for 4 - Wire DS1 Digital	TENOT	ψ130.13	IVA	Ψ147.07	IVA	IVA	INA	INA	INA	IVA
Loop with 4 - Wire DDITS Trunk PortFixed cost 0-8 miles (Facilities Termination) -										
Additional - New Only	1LNO2	\$148.18	NA	\$111.75	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC - Interoffice Channel Mileage - (Dedicated DS1) FX/FCO for 4 - Wire DS1 Digital	ILINUZ	ψ140.10	INM	ψιιΙ./ Ό	INA	INA	INA	INA	IVA	INA
Loop with 4 - Wire DDITS Trunk PortFixed cost 0-8 miles (Facilities Termination) -				1	1					
Disconnect - 1st - New Only	1LNO3	\$25.44	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC - Interoffice Channel Mileage - (Dedicated DS1) FX/FCO for 4 - Wire DS1 Digital	ILINOS	φ∠υ.44	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA
Loop with 4 - Wire DDITS Trunk PortFixed cost 0-8 miles (Facilities Termination) -				ĺ	I					
Disconnect Additional - New Only	1LNO4	COO 40	NIA	N10	NIA	NIA.	NIA.	NIA.	N10	NIA
Disconnect Additional - New Only	ILINO4	\$20.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
DIRECTOR OF THE CONTRACTOR OF										
BIPOLAR 8 ZERO SUSTITUTION	00005		****			** **		****		
NRC - Superframe Format - Conversion or new install 1st	CCOSF	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
NRC - Superframe Format - Conversion or new install Additional	CCOSF	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
NRC - Extended Superframe Format - Change or Subsequent Activity - 1st	CCOSF	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
NRC - Extended Superframe Format - Change or Subsequent Activity - Additional	CCOSF	\$600.00	\$655.00	\$600.00	\$730.00	\$605.00	\$600.00	\$615.00	\$605.00	\$590.00
NRC - Extended Superframe Format - Conversion or New Install 1st	CCOEF	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
NRC - Extended Superframe Format - Conversion or New Install - Additional	CCOEF	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
NRC - Extended Superframe Format - Change or Subsequent Activity - 1st	CCOEF	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
NRC - Extended Superframe Format - Change or Subsequent Activity - Additional	CCOEF	\$600.00	\$655.00	\$600.00	\$730.00	\$605.00	\$600.00	\$615.00	\$605.00	\$590.00
Alternate Mark Inversion (AMI)										
NRC - Superframe Format - 1st	MCOSF	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
NRC - Superframe Format - Additional	MCOSF	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
NRC - Extended Superframe Format - 1st	MCOPO	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
NRC - Extended Superframe Format - Additional	MCOPO	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
<del>                                      </del>			·			·	-		·	· ·
				1	1				1	
					1					
				ĺ	1					
2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port PBX				ļ	ļ					
				ĺ	I					
2-Wire Analog Line Port (PBX), per month				1	1					
2 WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED COMBINATION 2-WAY PBX TRUNK - Residence	UEPRD	\$2.20	\$1.35	\$1.79	\$2.61	\$2.55	\$2.12	\$2.28	\$3.69	\$4.54
LINE SIDE UNBUNDLED COMBINATION 2-WAY PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPPC	\$2.20	\$1.35	\$1.79	\$2.61	\$2.55	\$2.12	\$2.28	\$3.69	\$4.54
LINE SIDE UNBUNDLED COMBINATION 2-WAY PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS  LINE SIDE UNBUNDLED OUTWARD PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPPO	\$2.20	\$1.35	\$1.79	\$2.61	\$2.55	\$2.12	\$2.28	\$3.69	\$4.54 \$4.54
LINE SIDE UNBUNDLED OUTWARD PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS  LINE SIDE UNBUNDLED INCOMING PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS	UEPP0			\$1.79		\$2.55	\$2.12	\$2.28 \$2.28		\$4.54 \$4.54
LINE SIDE UNBUNDLED INCOMING PBX TRUNK - BUSINESS   2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY COMBINATION PBX ALABAMA CALLING	UEPPI	\$2.20	\$1.35	\$1.79	\$2.61	ֆ∠.55	<b>⊅</b> ∠.1∠	<b>⊅∠.∠</b> δ	\$3.69	<b>Φ4.54</b>
	LIEDAG	00.00			l		l			***
PORT	UEPA2	\$2.20	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY COMBINATION PBX LOUISIANA CALLING				1 .	I		l .		I I	
PORT	UEPL2	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.55	NA	NA	NA	NA
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX LD TERMINAL PORTS	UEPLD	\$2.20	\$1.35	\$1.79	\$2.61	\$2.55	\$2.12	\$2.28	\$3.69	\$4.54
2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY COMBINATION PBX TENNESSEE CALLING				1	_				I T	
PORT	UEPT2	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.54

DES	CRIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	SC	TN
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBX TENNESSEE CALLING										
	PORT	UEPTO	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.54
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY COMBINATION PBX USAGE PORT	UEPXA	\$2.20	\$1.35	\$1.79	\$2.61	\$2.55	\$2.12	\$2.28	\$3.69	\$4.54
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX TOLL TERMINAL HOTEL PORTS	UEPXB	\$2.20	\$1.35	\$1.79	\$2.61	\$2.55	\$2.12	\$2.28	\$3.69	\$4.54
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX LD DDD TERMINALS PORT	UEPXC	\$2.20	\$1.35	\$1.79	\$2.61	\$2.55	\$2.12	\$2.28	\$3.69	\$4.54
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX LD TERMINAL SWITCHBOARD PORT	UEPXD	\$2.20	\$1.35	\$1.79	\$2.61	\$2.55	\$2.12	\$2.28	\$3.69	\$4.54
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX LD TERMINAL SWITCHBOARD IDD CAPABLE										
	PORT	UEPXE	\$2.20	\$1.35	\$1.79	\$2.61	\$2.55	\$2.12	\$2.28	\$3.69	\$4.54
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX KENTUCKY ROOM AREA CALLING					4					
	PORT WITHOUT LUD	UEPXF	NA	NA	NA	\$2.61	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX KENTUCKY LUD AREA CALLING PORT	UEPXG	NA	NA	NA	\$2.61	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX KENTUCKY PREMIUM CALLING PORT	UEPXH	NA	NA	NA	\$2.61	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY KENTUCKY AREA CALLING PORT WITHOUT										
	LUD	UEPXJ	NA	NA	NA	\$2.61	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX LOUISIANA LOCAL OPTIONAL CALLING PORT	LIEDVIA	NIA	NIA.	NIA	NIA	<b>#0.55</b>	NIA	NIA	NIA	NIA
		UEPXK	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.55	NA	NA	NA	NA
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX HOTEL/HOSPITAL ECONOMY ADMINISTRATIVE CALLING PORT	UEPXL	\$2.20	\$1.35	\$1.79	\$2.61	\$2.55	\$2.12	\$2.28	\$3.69	\$4.54
++	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX HOTEL/HOSPITAL ECONOMY ROOM	UEPAL	<b>⊅∠.∠</b> U	₹5.1¢	\$1.79	ֆ∠.ხΊ	φ∠.55	<b>⊅</b> 2.1∠	<b>⊉∠.∠</b> δ	\$3.69	<b>φ4.54</b>
	CALLING PORT	UEPXM	\$2.20	\$1.35	\$1.79	\$2.61	\$2.55	\$2.12	\$2.28	\$3.69	\$4.54
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBX HOTEL/HOSPITAL	UEFAIVI	\$2.20	\$1.55	\$1.79	Φ2.01	\$2.55	ΦΖ.1Ζ	ΦΖ.ΖΟ	φ3.09	\$4.54
	ECONOMY ADMINIATRATIVE CALLING PORTTENNESSEE CALLING PORT	UEPXN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.54
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBX HOTEL/HOSPITAL	OLFAIN	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	ψ <del>4</del> .5 <del>4</del>
	DIACOUNT ROOM CALLING PORT	UEPXO	\$2.20	\$1.35	\$1.79	\$2.61	\$2.55	\$2.12	\$2.28	\$3.69	\$4.54
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBX LOUISIANA LOCAL	OLFAO	Ψ2.20	ψ1.55	ψ1.79	Ψ2.01	Ψ2.33	Ψ2.12	Ψ2.20	ψ5.09	Ψ4.J4
	DISCOUNT CALLING PORT	UEPXP	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.55	NA	NA	NA	NA
+	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX MISSISSIPPI LOCAL ECONOMY	OLI AI	1471	101	14/	147.	Ψ2.00	1471	10/	1471	101
	CALLING PORT	UEPXQ	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.12	NA	NA	NA
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX MISSISSIPPI LOCAL OPTIONAL	02. AQ						<b>\$2.12</b>			
	CALLING PORT	UEPXR	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$2.12	NA	NA	NA
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 1-WAY OUTGOING PBXMEASURED PORT	UEPXS	\$2.20	\$1.35	\$1.79	\$2.61	\$2.55	\$2.12	\$2.28	\$3.69	\$4.54
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX SOUTH CAROLINA AREA PLUS										·
	CALLING PORT	UEPXT	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$3.69	NA
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED PBX COLLIERVILLE & MEMPHIS CALLING PORT	UEPXU	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.54
	2-WIRE VOICE UNBUNDLED 2-WAY PBX TENNESSEE REGIONSERV CALLING										
	PORT	UEPXV	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.54
	LOCAL NUMBER PORTABILITY (REQUIRES ONE PER PORT)	LNPCP									
	2-Wire Voice Grade Loop (SL1)										
	RC - 2- Wire Voice Grade Loop - Statewide	UEPLX	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$14.18	NA	NA
	RC - 2- Wire Voice Grade Loop - Zone 1	UEPLX	\$14.35	\$14.90	\$10.80	\$14.79	\$14.05	\$14.59	NA	\$17.02	\$12.48
	RC - 2- Wire Voice Grade Loop - Zone 2	UEPLX	\$23.31	\$18.51	\$12.47	\$27.68	\$24.14	\$19.33	NA	\$25.66	\$14.42
	RC - 2- Wire Voice Grade Loop - Zone 3	UEPLX	\$42.24	\$24.25	\$19.83	\$47.78	\$49.30	\$27.63	NA	\$33.99	\$21.77
Щ	RC - 2- Wire Voice Grade Loop - Zone 4	UEPLX	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$36.47	NA	NA	NA
Щ	Combination Rates		1								
Щ	RC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port, Statewide	Note 8	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$16.46	NA	NA
			1								
	RC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port, Zone 1 (Note 6)	Note 8	\$16.55	\$16.25	\$12.59	#VALUE!	\$16.60	\$16.71	NA	\$20.71	\$17.02
++	RC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port, Zone 2 (Note 6)	Note 8	\$25.51	\$19.86	\$14.26	#VALUE!	\$26.69	\$21.45	NA	\$29.35	\$18.96
+	RC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port, Zone 3 (Note 6)	Note 8	\$44.44	\$25.60	\$21.62	#VALUE!	\$51.85	\$29.75	NA NA	\$37.68	\$26.31
+	RC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port, Zone 4 (Note 6)	Note 8	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA	\$38.59	NA	NA	NA NA
11	Nonrecurring Charges		1	i			1			1	
$\top$	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - 1st, Switch as is	USAC2	\$2.80	\$15.82	\$2.01	\$10.00	\$3.80	\$5.20	\$2.77	\$1.59	\$1.03
$\top$	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Add'l, Switch as is	USAC2	\$0.41	\$3.80	\$0.3108	\$10.00	\$0.29	\$0.41	\$0.40	\$0.40	\$0.2886
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - 1st, Switch with change	USACC	\$2.80	\$15.82	\$2.01	\$10.00	\$3.80	\$5.20	\$2.77	\$1.59	\$1.03
			<del> </del>								

DESC	RIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	SC	TN
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Add'l, Switch with change	USACC	\$0.41	\$3.80	\$0.3108	\$10.00	\$0.29	\$0.41	\$0.40	\$0.40	\$0.2886
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Subsequent	USAS2	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00	\$10.00
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - OSS LSR Charge, Electronic,										
	per LSR received from the CLEC by one of the OSS interactive interfaces (Note 7)	SOMEC	\$3.50	\$2.75	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50	\$3.50
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Incremental Cost - Manual								4		
	Svc.Order vs. Electronic - 1st	SOMAN	\$40.71	\$21.56	\$33.67	\$19.99	\$31.92	\$43.52	\$40.18	\$43.19	\$30.89
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Incremental Cost - Manual	001411	00.50	004.50	<b>#7.00</b>	040.00	07.00	00.00	00.45	00.04	<b>07.00</b>
	Svc.Order vs. Electronic - Add'l	SOMAN	\$9.58	\$21.56	\$7.88	\$19.99	\$7.32	\$0.99	\$9.45	\$9.91	\$7.03
++-	NRC- 2 Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Subsequent Database Update					<b> </b>				<b> </b>	
	Electronic		\$1.44	TBD	TBD	TBD	\$2.11	\$2.87	\$1.42	\$0.71	\$0.76
++-	NRC- 2 Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Subsequent Database Update		Ψ1.44	100	100	100	Ψ2.11	Ψ2.07	ψ1.42	ψ0.71	ψ0.70
	Manual Service Order		\$8.25	TBD	TBD	TBD	\$5.12	\$6.88	\$10.27	\$8.91	\$7.97
	NRC - Electronic Service Order Disconnect		TBD	\$0.42	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
	NRC - Incremental Manual Service Order Disconnect		\$20.00	\$3.84	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00	\$20.00
	NRCs for New (not Currently Combined) as ordered in Georgia		<del></del>	<del>+</del> -	*	+	<del>+</del>	<del></del>	<del></del>	<del>+</del>	<del>+</del>
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - 1s	UEPRD	NA	NA	\$22.14	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - Add'	UEPRD	NA	NA	\$15.25	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
T	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - 1s	UEPPC	NA	NA	\$22.14	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - Add'	UEPPC	NA	NA	\$15.25	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - 1s	UEPPO	NA	NA	\$22.14	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - Add'	UEPPO	NA	NA	\$15.25	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - 1s	UEPP1	NA	NA	\$22.14	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - Add'	UEPP1	NA	NA	\$15.25	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - 1s	UEPLD	NA	NA	\$22.14	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - Add'	UEPLD	NA	NA	\$15.25	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - 1s	UEPXA	NA	NA	\$22.14	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - Add'	UEPXA	NA	NA	\$15.25	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - 1st	UEPXB	NA	NA	\$22.14	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
					*						
	NDO OME VE O LE STOME LE DE LE MENTE										
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - Add'l	UEPXB	NA	NA	\$15.25	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - 1s	UEPXC	NA	NA	\$22.14	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - Add'	UEPXC	NA	NA NA	\$15.25	NA	NA NA	NA	NA NA	NA	NA NA
+	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - 1s NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - Add'	UEPXD UEPXD	NA NA	NA NA	\$22.14 \$15.25	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
+	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - Add	UEPXE	NA NA	NA NA	\$22.14	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - 18	UEPXE	NA NA	NA NA	\$15.25	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
+	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - Add	UEPXL	NA NA	NA NA	\$22.14	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
+	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - Add'	UEPXL	NA	NA NA	\$15.25	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - 1s	UEPXM	NA NA	NA NA	\$22.14	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
11					<del></del>	1					
	NDO O Mire Veire Conde Languiste O Mire Line Book, Nov. Ad III	LIEDVAA			045.05						
+	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - Add'l	UEPXM	NA	NA NA	\$15.25	NA	NA NA	NA	NA NA	NA	NA NA
+	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - 1s	UEPXO	NA	NA NA	\$22.14	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
+	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - Add' NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - 1s	UEPXO	NA NA	NA NA	\$15.25	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
++	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - 1s  NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - Add'	UEPXS UEPXS	NA NA	NA NA	\$22.14 \$15.25	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
	141.0 - 2-14116 40106 Grade Loop with 2-14116 Line Fort - 146W - Add	UEFAS	INA	INA	φ10.20	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	IVA
+	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Subsequent	USAS2	NA	NA	\$10.00	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - Disconnect - 1s	00/102	NA NA	NA NA	\$8.45	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
++	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - New - Disconnect - 1s		NA NA	NA NA	\$3.91	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
+	TATO 2 TENO VOICE STRUCT CONTINUE LINE FOR THEW - DISCONNECT - Add		INA	INA	φυ.σ1	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA
	NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - OSS LSR Charge, Electronic,				ĺ						
	per LSR received from the CLEC by one of the OSS interactive interfaces (Note 7)	SOMEC	NA	NA	\$3.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	In the second of				, ,						

DESCRIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	SC	TN
NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - Incremental Cost Manual vs. Electronic - New - 1st		NA	NA	\$37.06	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - Incremental Cost Manual vs. Electronic - New - Add'l		NA	NA	\$8.19	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC- 2 Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Subsequent Database Update Electronic		NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC- 2 Wire Voice Grade Loop/Line Port Combination - Subsequent Database Update Manual Service Order		NA	NA	TBD	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC - 2-Wire Voice Grade Loop with 2-Wire Line Port - Incremental Cost Manual vs. Electronic - New - Disconnect		NA	NA	\$11.17	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
All Other Loop/Port Combinations		TBD	TBD	Note 2	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
LOCAL NUMBER PORTABILITY (REQUIRES ONE PER PORT)	LNPCX									
NOTES:		1								
Interim rates subject to true-up.										
Market Rates will apply in those areas where BellSouth is not required to provide circuit switching pursuant to FCC rules.										
2 In Georgia, rates will apply for Currently Combined as well as not Currently Combined loop/port combinations unless otherwise identified.										
In the absence of ordered rates by a State Commission, the recurring rates for Currently Combined combinations of loop/port network elements will be the sum of the recurring rates for the UNEs which make up the combinations, and the nonrecurring rates shall be as set forth in this section.										
4 End Office and Tandem Switching Usage and Common Transport Usage rates in the Port section of this rate exhibit shall apply to all combinations of loop/port network elements.										
5 Deleted										
Geographically Deaveraged UNE Zones and applicable rates have been established for certain services, as shown in this Agreement. Where Geographically Deaveraged UNE Zones and applicable rates are established, Statewide rates are obsolete. Further, BellSouth is in the process of enhancing its billing systems in order to accomodate this Geographically Deaveraged UNE Zone Rate Structure. Until these										
enhancements are accomplished, estimated to be mid 2001, the UNE Zone 1 rate will be billed for all services residing in Zones 1, 2, 3 or 4, i.e., Rates for services residing in UNE Zones 2, 3 and UNE Zone 4, where applicable, will not be billed. Once billing enhancements are complete, all applicable UNE Zone rates reflected in this Agreement										
will be billed. Reference Internet Website http://www.interconnection.bellsouth.com/become_clec/ docs/interconnection/deavuzns.pdf to view Geographically Deaveraged UNE Zone Designations by Central Office.										
7 In the absence of ordered OSS rates by a state commission, BellSouth will offer regionw	ide rates									
8 There is not a unique combination USOC. CLEC should submit the loop and port USOC										
9 Rates in TN and FL are interim and shall be trued-up when final rates are ordered.	•									
		1			l					

NHANCED EXTENDED LINKS (EELs)  New EEL rates are the sum of the individual UNE network elements (interoffice						1				1
transport and loop [channelization if applicable].	ŀ									
transport and loop [channelization ii applicable].										
DS1 Interoffice Channel and 2-wire VG Local Loop EEL:	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	SC	Т
Recurring Charges		7,1		- O.A.						<del></del>
2-wire VG Loop per month, statewide	UEAL2	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.50	NA	N
2-wire VG Loop per month, 3 dateward 2-wire VG Loop per month, Zone 1 (Note 1)	UEAL2	NA NA	\$20.52	\$15.40	NA NA	\$17.65	NA NA	TBD	NA	\$15
2-wire VG Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1)	UEAL2	NA NA	TBD	\$17.78	NA NA	\$30.32	NA NA	TBD	NA	\$1
2-wire VG Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1)	UEAL2	NA NA	TBD	\$28.26	NA NA	\$61.93	NA NA	TBD	NA NA	\$2
2-wire VG Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1)	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA NA	NA	ΨΖ
Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - per mile per month	1L5XX	NA NA	\$0.6013	\$0.4523	NA NA	\$0.7831	NA NA	\$0.5753	NA	\$0
Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - Facility Termination per month	U1TF1	NA NA	\$99.79	\$78.47	NA NA	\$93.40	NA NA	\$71.29	NA NA	\$7
DS1 Channelized System per month	MQ1	NA NA	\$153.60	\$18.23	NA NA	\$209.87	NA NA	\$177.72	NA NA	\$1
VG (COCI) interface card per month	1D1VG	NA NA	\$1.45	\$2.20	NA NA	\$1.62	NA NA	\$1.64	NA NA	\$
	IDIVG	INA	\$1.45	\$2.20	INA	\$1.62	INA	\$1.64	NA	ф
Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2)(Note 3)			0474.04	044004		0100.10		0017.17	114	
NRC- DS1 interoffice Facility Termination - 1st	U1TF1	NA	\$171.01	\$142.64	NA	\$160.49	NA	\$217.17	NA	\$1
NRC-DS1 interoffice Facility Termination - Add'l	U1TF1	NA	\$101.84	\$94.87	NA	\$123.03	NA	\$163.75	NA	\$1
NRC-2-wire VG Local Loop - 1st	UEAL2	NA	\$38.02	\$77.54	NA	\$128.42	NA	\$142.97	NA	\$1
NRC-2-wire VG Local Loop - Add'l	UEAL2	NA	\$35.15	\$51.57	NA	\$93.60	NA	\$106.56	NA	\$6
NRC-DS1 Channelization System -1st	MQ1	NA	\$275.18	\$206.09	NA	\$220.07	NA	\$193.63	NA	\$2
NRC-DS1 Channelization System - Add'l	MQ1	NA	\$137.77	\$137.06	NA	\$135.20	NA	\$118.37	NA	\$1
NRC-VG(COCI)interface card -1st	1D1VG	NA	\$12.16	\$12.02	NA	\$12.29	NA	\$15.76	NA	\$
NRC-VG(COCI)interface card - Add'	1D1VG	NA	\$8.77	\$8.66	NA	\$8.80	NA	\$11.28	NA	\$
NRC- 2-wire VG Local Loop and Channelized DS1 Interoffice Combination - Electroni	SOMEC	NA	\$3.17	\$3.50	NA	\$3.50	NA	\$3.50	NA	\$
NRC- 2-wire VG Local Loop and Channelized DS1 Interoffice Combination - Manual §	SOMAN	NA	\$25.40	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$
NRC- 2-wire VG Local Loop and Channelized DS1 Interoffice Combination - Manual §	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$33.63	NA	\$242.20	NA	\$66.20	NA	
NRC- 2-wire VG Local Loop and Channelized DS1 Interoffice Combination - Manual §	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$27.49	NA	\$153.37	NA	\$51.40	NA	
NRC- 2-wire VG Local Loop and Channelized DS1 Interoffice Combination - Manual §	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$19.88	NA	\$45.91	NA	NA	NA	
NRC- 2-wire VG Local Loop and Channelized DS1 Interoffice Combination - Manual \$	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$11.85	NA	\$8.06	NA	NA	NA	
DS1 Interoffice Channel and 4-wire VG Local Loop EEL:										
Recurring Charges										
4-wire VG Loop per month	UEAL4	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$27.49	NA	NA
4-wire VG Loop per month, Zone 1 (Note 1)	UEAL4	NA NA	\$24.26	\$22.88	NA NA	\$24.36	NA NA	NA	NA	\$
4-wire VG Loop per month, Zone 1 (Note 1)	UEAL4	NA NA	\$35.51	\$26.42	NA NA	\$41.85	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$2
4-wire VG Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1)	UEAL4	NA NA	\$78.35	\$41.99	NA NA	\$86.47	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$2
4-wire VG Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1)  4-wire VG Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1)	NA	NA NA	NA	NA	NA NA	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	φ.
Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - per mile per month	1L5XX	NA NA	\$0.6013	\$0.4523	NA NA	\$0.7831	NA NA	\$0.0783	NA NA	\$0
Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - per mile per month  Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - Facility Termination per month	U1TF1	NA NA	\$99.79	\$78.47	NA NA	\$93.40	NA NA	\$71.29	NA NA	\$7
		NA NA			NA NA		NA NA	\$71.29	NA NA	
DS1 Channelized System per month	MQ1 1D1VG	NA NA	\$153.60 \$1.45	\$18.23 \$2.67	NA NA	\$209.87	NA NA	\$177.72 \$1.64	NA NA	\$1 \$
VG (COCI) interface card per month	וטועט	INA	φ1.45	φ∠.07	INA	\$1.62	INA	φ1.04	INA	*
Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2) (Note 3)	LIATEA	NIA	#474.04	0140.01	N. A.	#400.4C	NA	Ø504.46	NIA	<u> </u>
NRC- DS1 interoffice Facility Termination - 1st	U1TF1	NA	\$171.01	\$142.64	NA	\$160.49	NA NA	\$534.48	NA	\$1
NRC-DS1 interoffice Facility Termination - Add'l	U1TF1	NA	\$101.84	\$94.87	NA	\$123.03	NA	\$462.69	NA	\$1
NRC-4-wire VG Local Loop - 1st	UEAL4	NA	\$329.76	\$228.99	NA	\$128.42	NA	\$288.47	NA	\$1
NRC-4-wire VG Local Loop - Add'l	UEAL4	NA	\$178.91	\$203.26	NA	\$93.60	NA	\$237.45	NA	\$6
NRC-DS1 Channelization System -1st	MQ1	NA	\$275.18	\$206.09	NA	\$220.07	NA	\$301.74	NA	\$2
	MQ1	NA	\$137.77	\$137.06	NA	\$135.20	NA	\$182.57	NA	\$1
NRC-DS1 Channelization System - Add'l		NA	\$12.16	\$12.02	NA	\$12.29	NA	\$15.76	NA	\$
NRC-VG(COCI)interface card -1st	1D1VG			ተለ ሰር	NA	\$8.80	NA	\$11.28	NA	\$
NRC-VG(COCI)interface card -1st NRC-VG(COCI)interface card - Add'	1D1VG	NA	\$8.77	\$8.66						
NRC-VG(COCI)interface card -1st NRC-VG(COCI)interface card - Add' NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 4-wire VG Local Loop Combination - Electronic Svd	1D1VG SOMEC	NA	\$3.17	\$3.50	NA	\$3.50	NA	\$3.50	NA	
NRC-VG(COCI)interface card -1st NRC-VG(COCI)interface card - Add' NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 4-wire VG Local Loop Combination - Electronic Svc NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 4-wire VG Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc O	1D1VG SOMEC SOMAN	NA NA	\$3.17 \$25.40	\$3.50 NA	NA NA	\$3.50 NA	NA NA	\$3.50 NA	NA	\$
NRC-VG(COCI)interface card -1st NRC-VG(COCI)interface card - Add' NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 4-wire VG Local Loop Combination - Electronic Svc NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 4-wire VG Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc O NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 4-wire VG Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc O	1D1VG SOMEC SOMAN SOMAN	NA NA NA	\$3.17 \$25.40 NA	\$3.50 NA \$33.63	NA NA NA	\$3.50 NA \$242.20	NA NA NA	\$3.50 NA \$66.20	NA NA	\$^
NRC-VG(COCI)interface card -1st NRC-VG(COCI)interface card - Add' NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 4-wire VG Local Loop Combination - Electronic Svc NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 4-wire VG Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc O	1D1VG SOMEC SOMAN SOMAN SOMAN	NA NA NA NA	\$3.17 \$25.40 NA NA	\$3.50 NA \$33.63 \$27.49	NA NA NA NA	\$3.50 NA \$242.20 \$153.37	NA NA NA NA	\$3.50 NA \$66.20 \$51.40	NA NA NA	\$1
NRC-VG(COCI)interface card -1st NRC-VG(COCI)interface card - Add' NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 4-wire VG Local Loop Combination - Electronic Svc NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 4-wire VG Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc O NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 4-wire VG Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc O	1D1VG SOMEC SOMAN SOMAN	NA NA NA	\$3.17 \$25.40 NA	\$3.50 NA \$33.63	NA NA NA	\$3.50 NA \$242.20	NA NA NA	\$3.50 NA \$66.20	NA NA	\$1

$\top$	New EEL rates are the sum of the individual UNE network elements (interoffice										
	transport and loop [channelization if applicable].										
+											
$\top$	DS1 Interoffice Channel and 2-wire ISDN Local Loop:										
$\top$	Recurring Charges										
+	2-wire ISDN Loop per month	U1L2X	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$24.98	NA	NA
$\top$	2-wire ISDN Loop per month. Zone 1 (Note 1)	U1L2X	NA	\$32.34	\$21.89	NA NA	\$21.15	NA.	TBD	NA	\$15.54
+	2-wire ISDN Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1)	U1L2X	NA	\$47.35	\$25.27	NA NA	\$36.22	NA NA	TBD	NA	\$19.55
+	2-wire ISDN Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1)	U1L2X	NA	\$104.47	\$40.17	NA NA	\$74.19	NA NA	TBD	NA	\$28.02
+	2-wire ISDN Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1)	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA
+	Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - per mile per month	1L5XX	NA	\$0.6013	\$0.4523	NA NA	\$0.7831	NA	\$0.5753	NA	\$0.352
+	Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - Facility Termination per month	U1TF1	NA	\$99.79	\$78.47	NA NA	\$93.40	NA NA	\$71.29	NA	\$75.83
+	DS1 Channelized System per month	MQ1	NA	\$153.60	\$18.23	NA NA	\$209.87	NA NA	\$177.72	NA	\$165.2
+	2-wire ISDN(BRITE COCI) per month	UC1CA	NA NA	\$3.83	\$3.71	NA NA	\$4.18	NA NA	\$3.76	NA	\$3.33
+	Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2)(Note 3)	OOTOA	14/4	ψ0.00	ψ5.7 1	14/3	ψ4.10	14/3	ψ5.70	14/3	ψ0.00
+	NRC- DS1 interoffice Facility Termination - 1st	U1TF1	NA	\$171.01	\$142.64	NA	\$160.49	NA	\$217.17	NA	\$165.5
+	NRC-DS1 interoffice Facility Termination - Add'l	U1TF1	NA NA	\$171.01	\$94.87	NA NA	\$123.03	NA NA	\$163.75	NA NA	\$103.3
+	NRC-2-wire ISDN Local Loop - 1st	U1L2X	NA NA	\$329.76	\$77.54	NA NA	\$223.27	NA NA	\$325.91	NA NA	\$58.50
+	NRC- 2-wire ISDN Local Loop - 1st  NRC- 2-wire ISDN Local Loop - Add'l	U1L2X	NA NA	\$148.55	\$77.5 <del>4</del> \$51.57	NA NA	\$172.63	NA NA	\$251.31	NA NA	\$31.0
+	NRC- 2-wife ISDN Local Loop - Add I NRC-DS1 Channelization System -1st	MQ1	NA NA	\$275.18	\$206.09	NA NA	\$220.07	NA NA	\$301.74	NA NA	\$222.8
+	NRC-DS1 Channelization System - 1st  NRC-DS1 Channelization System - Add'l	MQ1	NA NA	\$137.77	\$137.06	NA NA	\$135.20	NA NA	\$182.57	NA NA	\$135.8
+	NRC-2-wire BRITE(COCI)interface card -1st	UC1CA	NA NA	\$137.77	\$137.06	NA NA	\$135.20	NA NA	\$15.76	NA NA	\$12.6
+	NRC-2-wire BRITE(COCI)interface card -1st	UC1CA	NA NA	\$8.77	\$8.66	NA NA	\$8.80	NA NA	\$11.28	NA NA	\$9.03
+	NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 2-wire ISDN Local Loop Combination - Electronic S	SOMEC	NA NA	\$3.17	\$3.50	NA NA	\$3.50	NA NA	\$3.50	NA NA	\$3.50
+	NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 2-wire ISDN Local Loop Combination - Electronic S	SOMAN	NA NA	\$25.40	\$3.50 NA	NA NA	\$3.50 NA	NA NA	\$3.50 NA	NA NA	\$19.99
$+\!\!\!-$		SOMAN	NA NA	\$25.40 NA	\$33.63	NA NA	\$57.58	NA NA	\$38.07	NA NA	\$19.9 NA
+	NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 2-wire ISDN Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc	SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	\$27.49	NA NA	\$36.31	NA NA	\$38.07	NA NA	NA NA
$+\!\!\!-$	NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 2-wire ISDN Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc										
-	NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 2-wire ISDN Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$19.88	NA NA	\$16.12	NA NA	NA	NA	NA NA
-	NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 2-wire ISDN Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$11.85	NA	\$8.06	NA	NA	NA	NA
—	DOA betaar (Can Observed and Auries FO blanck and Land										-
+	DS1 Interoffice Channel and 4-wire 56 kbps Local Loop:										
_	Recurring Charges								****		
_	4-wire 56kbps Loop per month	UDL56	NA	NA ************************************	NA Page 11	NA	NA DOT TO	NA	\$32.67	NA	NA Dog 4
—	4-wire 56kbps Loop per month, Zone 1 (Note 1)	UDL56	NA	\$39.08	\$26.44	NA	\$27.50	NA	TBD	NA	\$36.4
_	4-wire 56kbps Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1)	UDL56	NA	\$57.21	\$26.42	NA	\$47.24	NA	TBD	NA	\$45.8
—	4-wire 56kbps Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1)	UDL56	NA	\$126.22	\$46.53	NA	\$96.48	NA	TBD	NA	\$65.7
—	4-wire 56kbps Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1)	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
+	Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - per mile per month	1L5XX	NA	\$0.6013	\$0.4523	NA	\$0.7831	NA	\$0.5753	NA	\$0.352
+	Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - Facility Termination per month	U1TF1	NA	\$99.79	\$78.47	NA	\$93.40	NA	\$71.29	NA	\$75.8
+	DS1 Channelized System per month	MQ1	NA	\$153.60	\$18.23	NA	\$209.87	NA	\$177.72	NA	\$165.2
+	4-wire 56kbps card COCI per month	1D1DD	NA	\$2.20	\$1.06	NA	\$3.12	NA	\$2.88	NA	\$2.46
$\bot$	Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2) (Note 3)	=									
—	NRC- DS1 interoffice Facility Termination - 1st	U1TF1	NA	\$171.01	\$142.64	NA	\$160.49	NA	\$217.17	NA	\$165.5
丄	NRC-DS1 interoffice Facility Termination - Add'l	U1TF1	NA	\$101.84	\$94.87	NA	\$123.03	NA	\$163.75	NA	\$124.8
$\bot$	NRC-4-wire 56kbps Local Loop - 1st	UDL56	NA	\$329.76	\$395.14	NA	\$333.28	NA	\$489.04	NA	\$643.0
	NRC-4-wire 56kbps Local Loop - Add'l	UDL56	NA	\$148.55	\$206.98	NA	\$230.50	NA	\$337.51	NA	\$421.2
$\bot$	NRC-DS1 Channelization System -1st	MQ1	NA	\$275.18	\$206.09	NA	\$220.07	NA	\$301.74	NA	\$222.8
	NRC-DS1 Channelization System - Add'l	MQ1	NA	\$137.77	\$137.06	NA	\$135.20	NA	\$182.57	NA	\$135.8
- 1	NRC-4-wire 56kbps(COCI)interface card -1st	1D1DD	NA	\$12.16	\$12.02	NA	\$12.29	NA	\$15.76	NA	\$12.6
-	NRC-4-wire 56kbps(COCI)interface card -Add'l	1D1DD	NA	\$8.77	\$8.66	NA	\$8.80	NA	\$11.28	NA	\$9.03
I		SOMEC	NA	\$3.17	\$3.50	NA	\$3.50	NA	\$3.50	NA	\$3.5
$\pm$	NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 4-wire 56kbps Local Loop Combination - Electronic		NIA	\$25.40	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.9
<u> </u>	NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 4-wire 56kbps Local Loop Combination - Manual Sy	SOMAN	NA								
	NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 4-wire 56kbps Local Loop Combination - Manual S NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 4-wire 56kbps Local Loop Combination - Manual S	SOMAN SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	\$33.63	NA	\$242.20	NA	\$65.01	NA	
	NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 4-wire 56kbps Local Loop Combination - Manual Sy	SOMAN SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	\$33.63 \$27.49	NA NA	\$242.20 \$153.37	NA NA	\$65.01 \$50.83	NA	NA NA
	NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 4-wire 56kbps Local Loop Combination - Manual S NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 4-wire 56kbps Local Loop Combination - Manual S	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$33.63						

1 1 -		Now FEL votes on the sum of the individual UNE national commute (interesting			ı	ı		1		1		
		New EEL rates are the sum of the individual UNE network elements (interoffice										
$\vdash$		transport and loop [channelization if applicable].										
$\vdash$	_	DS1 Interoffice Channel and 4-wire 64 kbps Local Loop:										
-		Recurring Charges	LIBLAI							000.07		1.14
-		4-wire 64kbps Loop per month	UDL64	NA	NA ************************************	NA COO 44	NA	NA COZ. FO	NA	\$32.67	NA	NA Too 45
-		4-wire 64kbps Loop per month, Zone 1 (Note 1)	UDL64	NA	\$39.08	\$26.44	NA	\$27.50	NA	TBD	NA	\$36.45
$\vdash$		4-wire 64kbps Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1)	UDL64	NA	\$57.21	\$30.53	NA	\$47.24	NA	TBD	NA	\$45.87
$\vdash$		4-wire 64kbps Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1)	UDL64	NA	\$126.22	\$46.53	NA	\$96.48	NA	TBD	NA	\$65.75
		4-wire 64kbps Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1)	NA	NA	NA	NA 00.4500	NA	NA Do 7004	NA	NA Do 5750	NA	NA 00.0505
		Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - per mile per month	1L5XX	NA	\$0.6013	\$0.4523	NA	\$0.7831	NA	\$0.5753	NA	\$0.3525
-		Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - Facility Termination per month	U1TF1	NA	\$99.79	\$78.47	NA	\$93.40	NA	\$71.29	NA	\$75.83
-		DS1 Channelized System per month	MQ1	NA	\$153.60	\$18.23	NA	\$209.87	NA	\$177.72	NA	\$165.21
-		4-wire 64kbps card COCI per month	1D1DD	NA	\$1.06	\$1.06	NA	\$3.12	NA	\$2.88	NA	\$2.46
		Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2) (Note 3)			0474.04	<b>0.1.10.0.1</b>		0100.10		0017.17		<b>#</b> 105 50
		NRC- DS1 interoffice - 1st	U1TF1	NA	\$171.01	\$142.64	NA	\$160.49	NA	\$217.17	NA	\$165.53
		NRC- DS1 interoffice - Add'l	U1TF1	NA	\$101.84	\$94.87	NA	\$123.03	NA	\$163.75	NA	\$124.84
		NRC-4-wire 64kbps Local Loop - 1st	UDL64	NA	\$329.76	\$395.14	NA	\$333.28	NA	\$489.04	NA	\$103.76
$\vdash$		NRC-4-wire 64kbps Local Loop - Add'l	UDL64	NA	\$148.55	\$206.98	NA	\$230.50	NA	\$337.51	NA	\$65.84
$\vdash$		NRC-DS1 Channelization System -1st	MQ1	NA	\$275.18	\$206.09	NA	\$220.07	NA	\$301.74	NA	\$222.87
		NRC-DS1 Channelization System - Add'l	MQ1	NA	\$137.77	\$137.06	NA	\$135.20	NA	\$288.33	NA	\$135.80
$\vdash$		NRC-4-wire 64kbps(COCI)interface card -1st	1D1DD	NA	\$12.16	\$12.02	NA	\$12.29	NA	\$15.76	NA	\$12.61
		NRC-4-wire 64kbps(COCI)interface card -Add'l	1D1DD	NA	\$8.77	\$8.66	NA	\$8.80	NA	\$11.28	NA	\$9.03
-		NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 4-wire 64kbps Local Loop Combination - Electronic	SOMEC	NA	\$3.17	\$3.50	NA	\$3.50	NA	\$3.50	NA	\$3.50
-		NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 4-wire 64kbps Local Loop Combination - Manual SV	SOMAN	NA	\$25.40	NA non no	NA	NA ************************************	NA	NA 205.01	NA	\$19.99
-		NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 4-wire 64kbps Local Loop Combination - Manual SV	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$33.63	NA	\$242.20	NA	\$65.01	NA	NA
-		NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 4-wire 64kbps Local Loop Combination - Manual SV	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$27.49	NA	\$153.37	NA	\$50.83	NA	NA
$\vdash$		NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 4-wire 64kbps Local Loop Combination - Manual SV	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$19.88	NA NA	\$45.91	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
	+	NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and 4-wire 64kbps Local Loop Combination - Manual SV	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$11.85	NA	\$8.06	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\vdash$	+	DS1 Interoffice Channel and DS1 Interoffice Local Loop:										
$\vdash$		Recurring Charges										
++		DS1 Loop per month	USLXX	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$62.78	NA	NA
++				INA	INA	INA					INA	
$\vdash$			LICLYY	NIA	¢64.60	PEO 40	NIA	<b>PEC 22</b>	NIA	TDD	NIA	
		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 1 (Note 1)	USLXX	NA NA	\$64.69 \$04.71	\$52.40 \$60.51	NA NA	\$56.32	NA NA	TBD	NA NA	NA
+		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1)	USLXX	NA	\$94.71	\$60.51	NA	\$96.73	NA	TBD	NA	NA NA
H		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1)	USLXX	NA NA	\$94.71 \$208.93	\$60.51 \$96.18	NA NA	\$96.73 \$197.57	NA NA	TBD TBD	NA NA	NA NA NA
		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1)	USLXX USLXX NA	NA NA NA	\$94.71 \$208.93 NA	\$60.51 \$96.18 NA	NA NA NA	\$96.73 \$197.57 NA	NA NA NA	TBD TBD NA	NA NA NA	NA NA NA NA
		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1) Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - per mile per month	USLXX USLXX NA 1L5XX	NA NA NA NA	\$94.71 \$208.93 NA \$0.6013	\$60.51 \$96.18 NA \$0.4523	NA NA NA NA	\$96.73 \$197.57 NA \$0.7831	NA NA NA NA	TBD TBD NA \$0.5753	NA NA NA NA	NA NA NA NA
		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1) Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - per mile per month Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - Facility Termination per month	USLXX USLXX NA	NA NA NA	\$94.71 \$208.93 NA	\$60.51 \$96.18 NA	NA NA NA	\$96.73 \$197.57 NA	NA NA NA	TBD TBD NA	NA NA NA	NA NA NA NA
		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1) Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - per mile per month Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - Facility Termination per month Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2) (Note 3)	USLXX USLXX NA 1L5XX U1TF1	NA NA NA NA	\$94.71 \$208.93 NA \$0.6013 \$99.79	\$60.51 \$96.18 NA \$0.4523 \$78.47	NA NA NA NA	\$96.73 \$197.57 NA \$0.7831 \$93.40	NA NA NA NA	TBD TBD NA \$0.5753 \$71.29	NA NA NA NA	NA NA NA NA NA
		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1) Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - per mile per month Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - Facility Termination per month Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2) (Note 3) NRC- DS1 interoffice - 1st	USLXX USLXX NA 1L5XX U1TF1	NA NA NA NA NA	\$94.71 \$208.93 NA \$0.6013 \$99.79	\$60.51 \$96.18 NA \$0.4523 \$78.47	NA NA NA NA NA	\$96.73 \$197.57 NA \$0.7831 \$93.40 \$160.49	NA NA NA NA NA	TBD TBD NA \$0.5753 \$71.29	NA NA NA NA NA	NA NA NA NA NA NA
		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1) Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - per mile per month Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - Facility Termination per month Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2) (Note 3) NRC- DS1 interoffice - 1st NRC- DS1 interoffice - Add'l	USLXX USLXX NA 1L5XX U1TF1 U1TF1 U1TF1	NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$94.71 \$208.93 NA \$0.6013 \$99.79 \$171.01 \$101.84	\$60.51 \$96.18 NA \$0.4523 \$78.47 \$142.64 \$94.87	NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$96.73 \$197.57 NA \$0.7831 \$93.40 \$160.49 \$123.03	NA NA NA NA NA NA	TBD TBD NA \$0.5753 \$71.29  \$217.17 \$163.75	NA NA NA NA NA	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA
		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1) Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - per mile per month Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - Facility Termination per month Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2) (Note 3) NRC- DS1 interoffice - 1st NRC- DS1 interoffice - Add'l NRC-DS1 Local Loop - 1st	USLXX USLXX NA 1L5XX U1TF1 U1TF1 U1TF1 USLXX	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$94.71 \$208.93 NA \$0.6013 \$99.79 \$171.01 \$101.84 \$627.78	\$60.51 \$96.18 NA \$0.4523 \$78.47 \$142.64 \$94.87 \$627.44	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$96.73 \$197.57 NA \$0.7831 \$93.40 \$160.49 \$123.03 \$502.73	NA NA NA NA NA NA	TBD TBD NA \$0.5753 \$71.29 \$217.17 \$163.75 \$714.84	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA
		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1) Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - per mile per month Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - Facility Termination per month Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2) (Note 3) NRC- DS1 interoffice - 1st NRC- DS1 interoffice - Add'l NRC-DS1 Local Loop - 1st NRC-DS1 Local Loop - Add'l	USLXX USLXX NA 1L5XX U1TF1 U1TF1 U1TF1 USLXX USLXX	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$94.71 \$208.93 NA \$0.6013 \$99.79 \$171.01 \$101.84 \$627.78 \$377.43	\$60.51 \$96.18 NA \$0.4523 \$78.47 \$142.64 \$94.87 \$627.44 \$231.49	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	\$96.73 \$197.57 NA \$0.7831 \$93.40 \$160.49 \$123.03 \$502.73 \$293.92	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	TBD TBD NA \$0.5753 \$71.29 \$217.17 \$163.75 \$714.84 \$421.47	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA
		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1) Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - per mile per month Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - Facility Termination per month Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2) (Note 3) NRC- DS1 interoffice - 1st NRC- DS1 interoffice - Add'l NRC-DS1 Local Loop - 1st NRC-DS1 Local Loop - Add'l NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Electronic Svc Orde	USLXX USLXX NA 1L5XX U1TF1  U1TF1 USLXX USLXX SOMEC	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	\$94.71 \$208.93 NA \$0.6013 \$99.79 \$171.01 \$101.84 \$627.78 \$377.43 \$3.17	\$60.51 \$96.18 NA \$0.4523 \$78.47 \$142.64 \$94.87 \$627.44 \$231.49 \$3.50	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	\$96.73 \$197.57 NA \$0.7831 \$93.40 \$160.49 \$123.03 \$502.73 \$293.92 \$3.50	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	TBD TBD NA \$0.5753 \$71.29 \$217.17 \$163.75 \$714.84 \$421.47 \$3.50	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA SA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA S3.50
		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1) Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - per mile per month Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - Facility Termination per month Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2) (Note 3) NRC- DS1 interoffice - 1st NRC- DS1 interoffice - Add'l NRC-DS1 Local Loop - 1st NRC-DS1 Local Loop - Add'l NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Electronic Svc Orde NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order,	USLXX USLXX NA 1L5XX U1TF1  U1TF1  U1TF1 USLXX USLXX SOMEC SOMAN	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	\$94.71 \$208.93 NA \$0.6013 \$99.79 \$171.01 \$101.84 \$627.78 \$3.77.43 \$3.17 \$25.40	\$60.51 \$96.18 NA \$0.4523 \$78.47 \$142.64 \$94.87 \$627.44 \$231.49 \$3.50 NA	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	\$96.73 \$197.57 NA \$0.7831 \$93.40 \$160.49 \$123.03 \$502.73 \$293.92 \$3.50 NA	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	TBD TBD NA \$0.5753 \$71.29 \$217.17 \$163.75 \$714.84 \$421.47 \$3.50 NA	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA S3.50
		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1) Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - per mile per month Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - Facility Termination per month Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2) (Note 3) NRC- DS1 interoffice - 1st NRC- DS1 interoffice - Add'l NRC-DS1 Local Loop - 1st NRC-DS1 Local Loop - Add'l NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Electronic Svc Orde NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order, NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order	USLXX USLXX NA 1L5XX U1TF1  U1TF1  U1TF1 USLXX USLXX USLXX SOMEC SOMAN SOMAN	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	\$94.71 \$208.93 NA \$0.6013 \$99.79 \$171.01 \$101.84 \$627.78 \$377.43 \$3.17 \$25.40 NA	\$60.51 \$96.18 NA \$0.4523 \$78.47 \$142.64 \$94.87 \$627.44 \$231.49 \$3.50 NA \$33.63	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	\$96.73 \$197.57 NA \$0.7831 \$93.40 \$160.49 \$123.03 \$502.73 \$293.92 \$3.50 NA \$242.20	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	TBD TBD NA \$0.5753 \$71.29  \$217.17 \$163.75 \$714.84 \$421.47 \$3.50 NA \$65.01	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N
		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1) Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - per mile per month Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - Facility Termination per month Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2) (Note 3) NRC- DS1 interoffice - 1st NRC- DS1 interoffice - Add'l NRC-DS1 Local Loop - 1st NRC-DS1 Local Loop - Add'l NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Electronic Svc Orde NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order, NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1	USLXX USLXX NA 1L5XX U1TF1  U1TF1  U1TF1 USLXX USLXX USLXX SOMEC SOMAN SOMAN	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	\$94.71 \$208.93 NA \$0.6013 \$99.79 \$171.01 \$101.84 \$627.78 \$377.43 \$3.17 \$25.40 NA	\$60.51 \$96.18 NA \$0.4523 \$78.47 \$142.64 \$94.87 \$627.44 \$231.49 \$3.50 NA \$33.63 \$27.49	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	\$96.73 \$197.57 NA \$0.7831 \$93.40 \$160.49 \$123.03 \$502.73 \$293.92 \$3.50 NA \$242.20 \$153.37	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	TBD TBD NA \$0.5753 \$71.29  \$217.17 \$163.75 \$714.84 \$421.47 \$3.50 NA \$66.01 \$50.83	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA S3.50 \$19.99 NA NA
		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1) Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - per mile per month Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - Facility Termination per month Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2) (Note 3) NRC- DS1 interoffice - 1st NRC- DS1 interoffice - Add'l NRC-DS1 Local Loop - 1st NRC-DS1 Local Loop - Add'l NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Electronic Svc Orde NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order, INRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Co	USLXX USLXX NA 1L5XX U1TF1  U1TF1 U1TF1 USLXX USLXX SOMEC SOMAN SOMAN SOMAN	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	\$94.71 \$208.93 NA \$0.6013 \$99.79 \$171.01 \$101.84 \$627.78 \$377.43 \$3.17 \$25.40 NA	\$60.51 \$96.18 NA \$0.4523 \$78.47 \$142.64 \$94.87 \$627.44 \$231.49 \$3.50 NA \$33.63 \$27.49 \$19.88	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	\$96.73 \$197.57 NA \$0.7831 \$93.40 \$160.49 \$123.03 \$502.73 \$293.92 \$3.50 NA \$153.37 \$45.91	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	TBD TBD NA \$0.5753 \$71.29 \$217.17 \$163.75 \$714.84 \$421.47 \$3.50 NA \$65.01 \$50.83 NA	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N
		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1) Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - per mile per month Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - Facility Termination per month Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2) (Note 3) NRC- DS1 interoffice - 1st NRC- DS1 interoffice - Add'l NRC-DS1 Local Loop - 1st NRC-DS1 Local Loop - Add'l NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Electronic Svc Orde NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order, NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1	USLXX USLXX NA 1L5XX U1TF1  U1TF1  U1TF1 USLXX USLXX USLXX SOMEC SOMAN SOMAN	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	\$94.71 \$208.93 NA \$0.6013 \$99.79 \$171.01 \$101.84 \$627.78 \$377.43 \$3.17 \$25.40 NA	\$60.51 \$96.18 NA \$0.4523 \$78.47 \$142.64 \$94.87 \$627.44 \$231.49 \$3.50 NA \$33.63 \$27.49	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	\$96.73 \$197.57 NA \$0.7831 \$93.40 \$160.49 \$123.03 \$502.73 \$293.92 \$3.50 NA \$242.20 \$153.37	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	TBD TBD NA \$0.5753 \$71.29  \$217.17 \$163.75 \$714.84 \$421.47 \$3.50 NA \$66.01 \$50.83	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA S3.50 \$19.99 NA NA
		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1) Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - per mile per month Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - Facility Termination per month Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2) (Note 3) NRC- DS1 interoffice - 1st NRC- DS1 interoffice - Add'I NRC-DS1 Local Loop - 1st NRC-DS1 Local Loop - 1st NRC-DS1 Local Loop - Add'I NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Electronic Svc Orde NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order, I NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination	USLXX USLXX NA 1L5XX U1TF1  U1TF1 U1TF1 USLXX USLXX SOMEC SOMAN SOMAN SOMAN	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	\$94.71 \$208.93 NA \$0.6013 \$99.79 \$171.01 \$101.84 \$627.78 \$377.43 \$3.17 \$25.40 NA	\$60.51 \$96.18 NA \$0.4523 \$78.47 \$142.64 \$94.87 \$627.44 \$231.49 \$3.50 NA \$33.63 \$27.49 \$19.88	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	\$96.73 \$197.57 NA \$0.7831 \$93.40 \$160.49 \$123.03 \$502.73 \$293.92 \$3.50 NA \$153.37 \$45.91	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	TBD TBD NA \$0.5753 \$71.29 \$217.17 \$163.75 \$714.84 \$421.47 \$3.50 NA \$65.01 \$50.83 NA	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N
		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1) Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - per mile per month Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - Facility Termination per month Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2) (Note 3) NRC- DS1 interoffice - 1st NRC- DS1 interoffice - Add'l NRC-DS1 Local Loop - 1st NRC-DS1 Local Loop - 1st NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Electronic Svc Orde NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order, NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice Channel and DS3 Local Loop:	USLXX USLXX NA 1L5XX U1TF1  U1TF1 U1TF1 USLXX USLXX SOMEC SOMAN SOMAN SOMAN	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	\$94.71 \$208.93 NA \$0.6013 \$99.79 \$171.01 \$101.84 \$627.78 \$377.43 \$3.17 \$25.40 NA	\$60.51 \$96.18 NA \$0.4523 \$78.47 \$142.64 \$94.87 \$627.44 \$231.49 \$3.50 NA \$33.63 \$27.49 \$19.88	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	\$96.73 \$197.57 NA \$0.7831 \$93.40 \$160.49 \$123.03 \$502.73 \$293.92 \$3.50 NA \$153.37 \$45.91	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	TBD TBD NA \$0.5753 \$71.29 \$217.17 \$163.75 \$714.84 \$421.47 \$3.50 NA \$65.01 \$50.83 NA	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N
		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1) Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - per mile per month Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - Facility Termination per month Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - Facility Termination per month Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2) (Note 3) NRC- DS1 interoffice - 1st NRC- DS1 interoffice - Add'l NRC-DS1 Local Loop - 1st NRC-DS1 Local Loop - Add'l NRC-DS1 Local Loop - Add'l NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Electronic Svc Orde NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order, NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS3 Local Loop:  DS3 Interoffice Channel and DS3 Local Loop:  Recurring Charges	USLXX USLXX NA 1L5XX U1TF1  U1TF1 USLXX USLXX USLXX USLXX USLXX USLXX USLXX USLXX SOMEC SOMAN SOMAN SOMAN SOMAN	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	\$94.71 \$208.93 NA \$0.6013 \$99.79 \$171.01 \$101.84 \$627.78 \$377.43 \$3.17 \$25.40 NA NA	\$60.51 \$96.18 NA \$0.4523 \$78.47 \$142.64 \$94.87 \$627.44 \$231.49 \$3.50 NA \$33.63 \$27.49 \$19.88 \$11.85	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	\$96.73 \$197.57 NA \$0.7831 \$93.40 \$160.49 \$123.03 \$502.73 \$293.92 \$3.50 NA \$242.20 \$153.37 \$45.91 \$8.06	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	TBD TBD NA \$0.5753 \$71.29  \$217.17 \$163.75 \$714.84 \$421.47 \$3.50 NA \$65.01 \$50.83 NA NA	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA S3.50 \$19.99 NA NA NA
		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1) Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - per mile per month Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - Facility Termination per month Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - Facility Termination per month Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2) (Note 3) NRC- DS1 interoffice - 1st NRC- DS1 interoffice - Add'l NRC-DS1 Local Loop - 1st NRC-DS1 Local Loop - Add'l NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Electronic Svc Orde NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order, INRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice Channel and DS3 Local Loop:  **DS3 Interoffice Channel and DS3 Local Loop:** **DS3 Interoffice Channel and DS3 Local Loop:** **DS3 Interoffice Channel and DS3 Local Loop:** **DS3 Loop per Facility Termination per month**	USLXX USLXX NA 1L5XX U1TF1  U1TF1 U1TF1 USLXX USLXX SOMEC SOMAN SOMAN SOMAN SOMAN SOMAN	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	\$94.71 \$208.93 NA \$0.6013 \$99.79 \$171.01 \$101.84 \$627.78 \$377.43 \$3.17 \$25.40 NA NA NA	\$60.51 \$96.18 NA \$0.4523 \$78.47 \$142.64 \$94.87 \$627.44 \$231.49 \$3.50 NA \$33.63 \$27.49 \$19.88 \$11.85	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	\$96.73 \$197.57 NA \$0.7831 \$93.40 \$160.49 \$123.03 \$502.73 \$2293.92 \$3.50 NA \$242.20 \$45.91 \$8.06	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	TBD TBD NA \$0.5753 \$71.29  \$217.17 \$163.75 \$714.84 \$421.47 \$3.50 NA \$65.01 \$50.83 NA NA \$8387.01	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N
		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1) Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - per mile per month Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - Facility Termination per month Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - Facility Termination per month Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2) (Note 3) NRC- DS1 interoffice - 1st NRC- DS1 interoffice - Add'l NRC-DS1 Local Loop - 1st NRC-DS1 Local Loop - Add'l NRC-DS1 Local Loop - Add'l NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Electronic Svc Order, INRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order, INRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice Channel and DS3 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice Channel and DS3 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice Channel and DS3 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice Channel and DS3 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice Channel and DS3 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice Channel and DS3 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice Channel and DS3 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice Channel and DS3 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice Channel and DS3 Local Loop Combination - M	USLXX USLXX NA 1L5XX U1TF1  U1TF1 U1TF1 U1TF1 USLXX USLXX SOMEC SOMAN SOMAN SOMAN SOMAN SOMAN SOMAN	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	\$94.71 \$208.93 NA \$0.6013 \$99.79 \$171.01 \$101.84 \$627.78 \$377.43 \$3.17 \$25.40 NA NA NA NA	\$60.51 \$96.18 NA \$0.4523 \$78.47 \$142.64 \$94.87 \$627.44 \$33.50 NA \$33.63 \$27.49 \$11.85	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	\$96.73 \$197.57 NA \$0.7831 \$160.49 \$123.03 \$529.39 \$3.50 NA \$242.20 \$153.37 \$45.91 \$8.06	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	TBD TBD NA \$0.5753 \$71.29  \$217.17 \$163.75 \$714.84 \$421.47 \$3.50 NA \$65.01 \$50.83 NA NA  \$387.01 \$32.53	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N
		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1) Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - per mile per month Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - Facility Termination per month Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2) (Note 3) NRC- DS1 interoffice - 1st NRC- DS1 interoffice - Add'l NRC-DS1 Local Loop - 1st NRC-DS1 Local Loop - Add'l NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Electronic Svc Orde NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order, INRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order, INRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order, INRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS3 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS3 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice Channel and DS3 Local Loop:  Recurring Charges DS3 Loop per Facility Termination per month DS3 Loop per mille Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS3 - FacilityTermination per month	USLXX USLXX NA 1L5XX U1TF1  U1TF1 U1TF1 U1TF1 USLXX SOMEC SOMAN SOMAN SOMAN SOMAN SOMAN SOMAN SOMAN SOMAN SOMAN SOMAN SOMAN SOMAN SOMAN SOMAN	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	\$94.71 \$208.93 NA \$0.6013 \$99.79 \$171.01 \$101.84 \$627.78 \$377.43 \$3.17 \$25.40 NA NA NA NA NA S404.58 \$11.77 \$1,121.93	\$60.51 \$96.18 NA \$0.4523 \$78.47 \$142.64 \$94.87 \$627.44 \$231.49 \$3.50 NA \$33.63 \$27.49 \$19.88 \$11.85	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	\$96.73 \$197.57 NA \$0.7831 \$160.49 \$123.03 \$502.73 \$293.92 \$3.50 NA \$242.20 \$153.37 \$45.91 \$8.06	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	TBD TBD NA \$0.5753 \$71.29  \$217.17 \$163.75 \$714.84 \$421.47 \$3.50 NA \$65.01 \$50.83 NA NA  NA \$387.01 \$32.53	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N
		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1) DS1 Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1) Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - per mile per month Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - Facility Termination per month Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - Facility Termination per month Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2) (Note 3) NRC- DS1 interoffice - 1st NRC- DS1 interoffice - Add'l NRC-DS1 Local Loop - 1st NRC-DS1 Local Loop - Add'l NRC-DS1 Local Loop - Add'l NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Electronic Svc Order, INRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order, INRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice Channel and DS3 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice Channel and DS3 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice Channel and DS3 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice Channel and DS3 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice Channel and DS3 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice Channel and DS3 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice Channel and DS3 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice Channel and DS3 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order-NRC-DS1 interoffice Channel and DS3 Local Loop Combination - M	USLXX USLXX NA 1L5XX U1TF1  U1TF1 U1TF1 U1TF1 USLXX USLXX SOMEC SOMAN SOMAN SOMAN SOMAN SOMAN SOMAN	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	\$94.71 \$208.93 NA \$0.6013 \$99.79 \$171.01 \$101.84 \$627.78 \$377.43 \$3.17 \$25.40 NA NA NA NA	\$60.51 \$96.18 NA \$0.4523 \$78.47 \$142.64 \$94.87 \$627.44 \$33.50 NA \$33.63 \$27.49 \$11.85	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	\$96.73 \$197.57 NA \$0.7831 \$160.49 \$123.03 \$529.39 \$3.50 NA \$242.20 \$153.37 \$45.91 \$8.06	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	TBD TBD NA \$0.5753 \$71.29  \$217.17 \$163.75 \$714.84 \$421.47 \$3.50 NA \$65.01 \$50.83 NA NA  \$387.01 \$32.53	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N

BELLSOUTH/DSLnet RATES NETWORK ELEMENTS AND OTHER SERVICES ENHANCED EXTENDED LINKS

	New EEL rates are the sum of the individual UNE network elements (interoffice										
	transport and loop [channelization if applicable].										
	NRC- DS3 interoffice - 1st	U1TF3	NA	\$154.30	\$633.41	NA	\$713.57	NA	\$794.94	NA	\$729.27
	NRC- DS3 interoffice - Add'l	U1TF3	NA	\$77.50	\$449.91	NA	\$404.36	NA	\$579.55	NA	\$411.98
	NRC-DS3 Local Loop - 1st	UE3PX	NA	\$1.020.45	\$761.81	NA	\$811.30	NA	\$964.04	NA	\$829.52

# BELLSOUTH/DSLnet RATES NETWORK ELEMENTS AND OTHER SERVICES ENHANCED EXTENDED LINKS

ПП	-1	New FEL action and the course of the land side of the UNIE actions the class and a Contract C			1					1		
		New EEL rates are the sum of the individual UNE network elements (interoffice										
$\vdash \vdash \vdash$	_	transport and loop [channelization if applicable].										
$\Box$		NRC-DS3 Local Loop - Add'l	UE3PX	NA	\$513.74	\$545.54	NA	\$502.09	NA	\$542.73	NA	\$512.23
ш		NRC-DS3 interoffice channel and DS3 Local Loop Combination - Electronic Svc Orde	SOMEC	NA	\$3.17	\$3.50	NA	\$3.50	NA	\$3.50	NA	\$3.50
	_	NRC-DS3 interoffice channel and DS3 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order,	SOMAN	NA	\$25.40	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
		NRC-DS3 interoffice channel and DS3 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order -	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$37.55	NA	\$100.50	NA	\$83.19	NA	NA
		NRC-DS3 interoffice channel and DS3 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order -	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$37.55	NA	\$100.50	NA	\$69.01	NA	NA
		NRC-DS3 interoffice channel and DS3 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order -	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	\$41.88	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC-DS3 interoffice channel and DS3 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order -	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	\$41.88	NA	NA	NA	NA
		·										
		STS-1 Interoffice Channel and STS-1 Local Loop:										
		Recurring Charges										
		STS-1 Loop per Facility Termination per month	UDLS1	NA	\$446.09	\$421.59	NA	\$497.08	NA	\$387.01	NA	\$400.21
		STS-1 Loop per mile	1L5ND	NA	\$11.77	\$8.90	NA	\$38.98	NA	\$32.53	NA	\$30.53
		Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - STS-1 - FacilityTermination per month	U1TFS	NA	\$1,105.98	\$788.00	NA	\$1,101	NA	\$800.94	NA	\$838.65
		Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - STS-1 - per mile per month	1L5XX	NA	\$4.17	\$2.72	NA	\$14.04	NA	\$6.29	NA	\$6.88
		Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2)(Note 3)										
		NRC- STS-1 interoffice - 1st	U1TFS	NA	\$154.30	\$633.41	NA	\$713.57	NA	\$624.86	NA	\$961.62
		NRC- STS-1 interoffice - Add'l	U1TFS	NA	\$77.50	\$449.91	NA	\$404.36	NA	\$436.36	NA	\$625.84
		NRC-STS-1 Local Loop - 1st	UDLS1	NA	\$1,020.45	\$761.81	NA	\$811.30	NA	\$964.04	NA	\$829.52
		NRC-STS-1 Local Loop - Add'l	UDLS1	NA	\$513.74	\$545.54	NA	\$502.09	NA	\$542.73	NA	\$512.23
		NRC-STS-1 interoffice channel and STS-1 Local Loop Combination - Electronic Svc (	SOMEC	NA	\$3.17	\$3.50	NA	\$3.50	NA	\$3.50	NA	\$3.50
		NRC-STS-1 interoffice channel and STS-1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Ord	SOMAN	NA	\$25.40	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
		NRC-STS-1 interoffice channel and STS-1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Ord	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$37.96	NA	\$100.50	NA	\$123.62	NA	NA
		NRC-STS-1 interoffice channel and STS-1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Ord	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$37.96	NA	\$100.50	NA	\$84.76	NA	NA
		NRC-STS-1 interoffice channel and STS-1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Ord	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.23	NA	\$41.88	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC-STS-1 interoffice channel and STS-1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Ord	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.23	NA	\$41.88	NA	NA	NA	NA
												1
		DS3 Interoffice Channel and DS1 Local Loop:										1
		Recurring Charges										1
		DS1 Loop per month	USLXX	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$62.78	NA	NA

		New EEL rates are the sum of the individual UNE network elements (interoffice										·
		transport and loop [channelization if applicable].										
		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 1 (Note 1)	USLXX	NA	\$64.69	\$52.40	NA	\$56.32	NA	TBD	NA	NA
		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1)	USLXX	NA	\$94.71	\$60.51	NA	\$96.73	NA	TBD	NA	NA
		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1)	USLXX	NA	\$208.93	\$96.18	NA	\$197.57	NA	TBD	NA	NA
Ш		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1)	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		nteroffice Channel - Dedicated - DS3 - FacilityTermination per month	U1TF3	NA	\$1,121.93	\$717.60	NA	\$1,101	NA	\$720.38	NA	NA
		nteroffice Channel - Dedicated - DS3 - per mile per month	1L5XX	NA	\$4.17	\$6.46	NA	\$14.04	NA	\$12.98	NA	NA
		DS3 Channelized System per month	MQ3	NA	\$220.97	\$202.91	NA	\$245.84	NA	\$226.81	NA	NA
Ш		DS3 Interface per month (DS1 COCI)	UC1D1	NA	\$14.40	\$0.67	NA	\$7.55	NA	\$4.61	NA	NA
Ш		Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2)(Note 3)										
$\vdash$		NRC- DS3 interoffice - 1st	U1TF3	NA	\$627.78	\$520.09	NA	\$713.57	NA	\$794.94	NA	NA
$\vdash$		NRC- DS3 interoffice - Add'l	U1TF3	NA	\$377.43	\$282.38	NA	\$404.36	NA	\$579.55	NA	NA
$\vdash$		NRC-DS1 Local Loop - 1st	USLXX	NA	\$338.52	\$142.64	NA	\$502.73	NA	\$714.84	NA	NA
H		NRC-DS1 Local Loop - Add'l	USLXX	NA	\$124.84	\$94.87	NA	\$293.92	NA	\$421.47	NA	NA
H		NRC-DS3 Channelization System -1st	MQ3	NA	\$404.85	\$316.28	NA	\$320.72	NA	\$351.95	NA NA	NA
$\vdash$		NRC-DS3 Channelization System - Add'l	MQ3	NA	\$168.26	\$171.72	NA	\$233.10	NA	\$243.76	NA NA	NA
$\vdash$		NRC-DS1(COCI)interface card -1st	UC1D1	NA	\$12.16	\$12.02	NA	\$12.29	NA	\$15.76	NA	NA
H		NRC-DS1(COCI)interface card -Add'l NRC-DS3 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Electronic Svc Orde	UC1D1 SOMEC	NA NA	\$8.77 \$3.17	\$8.66 \$3.50	NA NA	\$8.80 \$3.50	NA NA	\$11.28 \$3.50	NA NA	NA NA
$\vdash$		NRC-DS3 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Electronic Svc Order NRC-DS3 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order.	SOMAN	NA NA	\$25.40		NA NA	\$3.50 NA	NA NA	\$3.50 NA	NA NA	NA NA
H	_	NRC-DS3 Interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order,   NRC-DS3 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order -	SOMAN	NA NA	\$25.40 NA	\$33.63 NA	NA NA	\$36.28	NA NA	\$118.20	NA NA	NA NA
$\vdash$		NRC-DS3 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order -	SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	\$27.49	NA NA	\$26.20	NA NA	\$118.20	NA NA	NA NA
+		NRC-DS3 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order -	SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	\$19.88	NA NA	\$19.47	NA NA	NA	NA NA	NA NA
+		NRC-DS3 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order -	SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	\$11.85	NA NA	\$8.06	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
+	H	NKC-D33 interoffice charmer and D31 Local Loop Combination - Manual 3vc Order -	SOMAN	INA	INA	φ11.00	INA	φο.υυ	INA	INA	INA	INA
$\vdash$	H	STS-1 Interoffice Channel and DS1 Local Loop:										
+		Recurring Charges										
H		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 1 (Note 1)	USLXX	NA	\$64.69	\$52.40	NA	\$56.32	NA	TBD	NA	NA
+		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 1 (Note 1)	USLXX	NA NA	\$94.71	\$60.51	NA	\$96.73	NA NA	TBD	NA NA	NA NA
+		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1)	USLXX	NA NA	\$208.93	\$96.18	NA NA	\$197.57	NA NA	TBD	NA NA	NA NA
$\vdash$		DS1 Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1)	NA	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA	NA NA	NA	NA NA	NA	NA
$\vdash$		Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - STS-1 - FacilityTermination per month	U1TFS	NA	\$1,105.98	\$717.60	NA	\$1,101	NA NA	\$387.01	NA	NA NA
$\vdash$		Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - STS-1 - per mile per month	1L5XX	NA	\$4.17	\$6.46	NA	\$14.04	NA	\$32.53	NA	NA
$\Box$		DS3 Channelized System per month	MQ3	NA	\$220.97	\$202.91	NA	\$245.84	NA	\$226.81	NA	NA
		DS3 Interface per month (DS1 COCI)	UC1D1	NA	\$14.40	\$0.67	NA	\$7.55	NA	\$4.61	NA	NA
	-	Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2)(Note 3)										
		NRC-DS1 Local Loop - 1st	USLXX	NA	\$627.78	\$520.09	NA	\$502.73	NA	\$714.84	NA	NA
		NRC-DS1 Local Loop - Add'l	USLXX	NA	\$377.43	\$282.38	NA	\$293.92	NA	\$421.47	NA	NA
		NRC- STS-1 interoffice - 1st	U1TFS	NA	\$154.30	\$142.64	NA	\$713.57	NA	\$624.86	NA	NA
		NRC- STS-1 interoffice - Add'l	U1TFS	NA	\$77.50	\$94.87	NA	\$404.36	NA	\$436.36	NA	NA
		NRC-DS3 Channelization System -1st	MQ3	NA	\$404.85	\$316.28	NA	\$320.72	NA	\$351.95	NA	NA
		NRC-DS3 Channelization System - Add'l	MQ3	NA	\$168.26	\$171.72	NA	\$233.10	NA	\$243.76	NA	NA
		NRC-DS1(COCI)interface card -1st	UC1D1	NA	\$12.16	\$12.02	NA	\$12.29	NA	\$15.76	NA	NA
Ш		NRC-DS1(COCI)interface card -Add'l	UC1D1	NA	\$8.77	\$8.66	NA	\$8.80	NA	\$11.28	NA	NA
Ш		NRC-STS-1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Electronic Svc Or	SOMEC	NA	\$3.17	\$3.50	NA	\$3.50	NA	\$3.50	NA	NA
Ш		NRC-STS-1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Orde	SOMAN	NA	\$25.40	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Щ		NRC-STS-1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$33.63	NA	\$68.39	NA	\$81.94	NA	NA
Ш		NRC-STS-1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$27.49	NA	\$58.31	NA	\$67.76	NA	NA
$\Box$		NRC-STS-1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Order	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$19.88	NA	\$50.49	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\mathbf{H}$	Щ	NRC-STS-1 interoffice channel and DS1 Local Loop Combination - Manual Svc Orde	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$11.85	NA	\$29.00	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\vdash \vdash$	H				1							<del>                                     </del>
$\vdash$		2-wire VG Interoffice Channel and 2-wire VG Local Loop:										
$\vdash \vdash$		Recurring Charges	1157:5		005	#10 = :		046.55				015.55
$\vdash \vdash$		2-wire VG Loop per month, statewide	UEAL2	NA	\$20.52	\$16.51	NA	\$19.35	NA	NA	NA	\$18.00
$\vdash \vdash$		2-wire VG Loop per month, Zone 1 (Note 1)	UEAL2	NA	TBD	\$15.40	NA	\$17.65	NA	NA	NA	\$15.54
Щ		2-wire VG Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1)	UEAL2	NA	TBD	\$17.78	NA	\$30.32	NA	NA	NA	\$19.55

New SELF rates are the same of an annotation UNIX reference demonstration (reference of the same of		1			1	1			1		1		
2-year VS Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1)			New EEL rates are the sum of the individual UNE network elements (interoffice										
2 - view Yo Loop per month, Zone 4, Rhote 1]													
Treedrillace Chamines - Dedicated - 2-wine VG - FacilityTermoration per morth   1,150													
Interesting Charmel - Dedicated - 2-view VG - per mile per month   LLDXX   NA   \$0.017   \$0.0222   NA   \$0.0384   NA   NA   NA   \$0.017   Non-Recurring Charges - New ELE (Note 2)(Note 3)   LLDXX   NA   \$11.210   \$79.61   NA   \$1.022   NA													
NRC-2-wire VC interoffice - Add   NA   NA   S83.35     NRC-2-wire VC interoffice - Add   NA   NA   S83.35     NRC-2-wire VC interoffice - Add   NA   NA   S83.35     NRC-2-wire VC interoffice - Add   NA   NA   S83.35     NRC-2-wire VC interoffice - Add   NA   NA   S83.35     NRC-2-wire VC interoffice - Add   NA   NA   S83.35     NRC-2-wire VC interoffice - Add   NA   NA   S83.35     NRC-2-wire VC interoffice - Add   NA   NA   S83.35     NRC-2-wire VC interoffice - Add   NA   NA   S83.35     NRC-2-wire VC interoffice - Add   NA   NA   S83.35     NRC-2-wire VC interoffice - Add   NA   NA   S83.35     NRC-2-wire VC interoffice - Add   NA   NA   S83.35     NRC-2-wire VC interoffice - Add   NA   NA   NA   S83.35     NRC-2-wire VC interoffice - Add   NA   NA   S83.35     NRC-2-wire VC interoffice - Add   NA   NA   S83.35     NRC-2-wire VC interoffice - Add   NA   NA   S83.35     NRC-2-wire VC interoffice - Add   NA   NA   NA   NA   NA   NA   NA													
NRC-2-wire Vicinetroffice - Identified - I				1L5XX	NA	\$0.01	\$0.0222	NA	\$0.0384	NA	NA	NA	\$0.0173
NRC-2-wire VC Interoffice And State			Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2)(Note 3)										
NRC2-wire VG Local Loop - 1st					NA	\$112.10	\$79.61	NA		NA	NA	NA	\$83.35
NRC-2-wire VS Local Loop: Add1			NRC- 2-wire VG interoffice - Add'l						\$39.91				
NRC2-wire VS Interoffice channel and Zwire VS Local Loop Combination - Electron   SOMBEC   NA   \$3.50   NA   NA   NA   NA   NA   NA   NA   N			NRC-2-wire VG Local Loop - 1st	UEAL2	NA	\$38.02	\$104.17	NA	\$128.42	NA	NA	NA	\$192.97
NRC-2-wire VG Interoffice channel and 2-wire VG Local Loop Combination - Manual SOMAN NA NA S27.36 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA			NRC-2-wire VG Local Loop - Add'l	UEAL2	NA	\$35.15	\$78.10	NA	\$93.60	NA	NA	NA	\$140.72
NRC2-wire V6 intertoffice channel and 2-wire V5 Local Loop Combination - Manual SOMAN NA NA \$37.788 NA \$36.20 NA NA NA NA NA NA NRC2-wire V6 intertoffice channel and 2-wire V5 Local Loop Combination - Manual SOMAN NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N			NRC-2-wire VG interoffice channel and 2-wire VG Local Loop Combination - Electroni	SOMEC	NA	\$3.17	\$3.50		\$3.50	NA		NA	\$3.50
NRC-2-wire VG interroffice channel and 2-wire VG Local Lop Combination - Manual S OMAN NA NA NA SY3-36 NA SA 36.20 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA													
NRC2-wire VG interoffice channel and 2-wire VG Local Loop Combination - Manual \$ SOMAN   NA   NA   NA   NA   NA   NA   NA			NRC-2-wire VG interoffice channel and 2-wire VG Local Loop Combination - Manual \$										
Recurring Charges   NA   NA   NA   NA   NA   NA   NA   N													
A-wire VG Interoffice Channel and A-wire VG Local Loop:									\$19.47				
Recurring Charges			NRC-2-wire VG interoffice channel and 2-wire VG Local Loop Combination - Manual \$	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$8.06	NA	NA	NA	NA
Recurring Charges													
4-wire VG Loop per month, Zone 1 (Note 1)	Ш		4-wire VG Interoffice Channel and 4-wire VG Local Loop:										
4-wire VG Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1)			Recurring Charges										
4-wire VG Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1)			4-wire VG Loop per month, Zone 1 (Note 1)	UEAL4	NA	\$24.26	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
A-wire VG Loop per month, Zone 4, (Note 1)			4-wire VG Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1)	UEAL4	NA	\$35.51	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - 4-wire VG - Fear mile per month   U1TV4   NA   \$23.64   NA   NA   NA   NA   NA   NA   NA   N			4-wire VG Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1)	UEAL4	NA	\$78.35	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - 4-wire VG - per mile per month   11,5XX   NA   \$0,0098   NA   NA   NA   NA   NA   NA   NA   N			4-wire VG Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1)	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2)(Note 3)			Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - 4-wire VG - FacilityTermination per month	U1TV4	NA	\$23.64	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC-4-wire VG interoffice - 1st			Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - 4-wire VG - per mile per month	1L5XX	NA	\$0.0098	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC-4-wire VG Local Loop - 1st			Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2)(Note 3)										
NRC-4-wire VG Local Loop - 1st			NRC- 4-wire VG interoffice - 1st	U1TV4	NA	\$160.33	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC-4-wire VG Local Loop - AddT			NRC- 4-wire VG interoffice - Add'l	U1TV4	NA	\$73.44	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC-4-wire VG interoffice channel and 4-wire VG Local Loop Combination - Electron   SOMEC   NA   S3.17   NA   NA   NA   NA   NA   NA   NA   N			NRC-4-wire VG Local Loop - 1st	UEAL4	NA	\$329.76	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC-4-wire VG interoffice channel and 4-wire VG Local Loop Combination - Manual \$ SOMAN NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N			NRC-4-wire VG Local Loop - Add'l	UEAL4	NA	\$148.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC-4-wire VG interoffice channel and 4-wire VG Local Loop Combination - Manual   SOMAN NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N			NRC-4-wire VG interoffice channel and 4-wire VG Local Loop Combination - Electroni	SOMEC	NA	\$3.17	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC-4-wire VG interoffice channel and 4-wire VG Local Loop Combination - Manual   SOMAN   NA   NA   NA   NA   NA   NA   NA			NRC-4-wire VG interoffice channel and 4-wire VG Local Loop Combination - Manual \$	SOMAN	NA	\$25.40	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC-4-wire VG interoffice channel and 4-wire VG Local Loop Combination - Manual   SOMAN   NA   NA   NA   NA   NA   NA   NA			NRC-4-wire VG interoffice channel and 4-wire VG Local Loop Combination - Manual \$	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC-4-wire VG interoffice channel and 4-wire VG Local Loop Combination - Manual SOMAN NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N			NRC-4-wire VG interoffice channel and 4-wire VG Local Loop Combination - Manual \$	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC-4-wire VG interoffice channel and 4-wire VG Local Loop Combination - Manual SOMAN NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N			NRC-4-wire VG interoffice channel and 4-wire VG Local Loop Combination - Manual \$	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Recurring Charges				SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Recurring Charges													
4-wire 56kbps Loop per month, Zone 1 (Note 1)			4-wire 56 kbps Interoffice Channel and 4-wire 56kbps Local Loop:										
4-wire 56kbps Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1)			Recurring Charges										
4-wire 56kbps Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1)			4-wire 56kbps Loop per month, Zone 1 (Note 1)	UDL56	NA	\$39.08	\$26.44	NA	\$24.36	NA	TBD	NA	\$15.92
4-wire 56kbps Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1)					NA			NA		NA	TBD	NA	
4-wire 56kbps Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1)  NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N				UDL56	NA					NA	TBD	NA	
Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - 4-wire 56kbps - FacilityTermination per month   U1TD5   NA   \$23.64   \$16.45   NA   \$18.37   NA   \$17.40   NA   \$17.74					NA		_	NA	_	NA	NA	NA	
Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - 4-wire 56kbps - per mile per month   1L5XX				U1TD5	NA	\$23.64	\$16.45	NA	\$18.37	NA	\$17.40	NA	\$17.74
Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2)(Note 3)				1L5XX	NA			NA		NA		NA	
NRC-4-wire 56kbps interoffice - 1st	$\Box$												
NRC-4-wire 56kbps interoffice - Add'				U1TD5	NA	\$160.33	\$79.61	NA	\$104.23	NA	\$137.48	NA	\$83.35
NRC-4-wire 56kbps Local Loop - 1st				U1TD5	NA							NA	
NRC-4-wire 56kbps Local Loop - Add'				UDL56	NA	\$329.76						NA	
NRC-4-wire 56kbps interoffice channel and 4-wire 56kbps Local Loop Combination - SOMAN NA \$25.40 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA				UDL56	NA			NA		NA		NA	
NRC-4-wire 56kbps interoffice channel and 4-wire 56kbps Local Loop Combination - SOMAN NA \$25.40 NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA			NRC-4-wire 56kbps interoffice channel and 4-wire 56kbps Local Loop Combination - I	SOMEC	NA	\$3.17	\$3.50	NA	\$3.50	NA	\$3.50	NA	\$3.50
NRC-4-wire 56kbps interoffice channel and 4-wire 56kbps Local Loop Combination - SOMAN NA NA \$37.88 NA \$36.28 NA \$65.01 NA NA NRC-4-wire 56kbps interoffice channel and 4-wire 56kbps Local Loop Combination - SOMAN NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	$\prod$			SOMAN	NA	\$25.40	NA	NA		NA	NA	NA	\$19.99
NRC-4-wire 56kbps interoffice channel and 4-wire 56kbps Local Loop Combination - SOMAN NA NA \$27.36 NA \$26.20 NA \$50.83 NA NA NRC-4-wire 56kbps interoffice channel and 4-wire 56kbps Local Loop Combination - SOMAN NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	$\Box$				NA		\$37.88	NA		NA	\$65.01	NA	
NRC-4-wire 56kbps interoffice channel and 4-wire 56kbps Local Loop Combination - SOMAN NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA NA N	П				NA	NA	\$27.36	NA		NA		NA	NA
					NA	NA		NA		NA		NA	NA
	П		NRC-4-wire 56kbps interoffice channel and 4-wire 56kbps Local Loop Combination - I	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA

П	New EEL rates are the sum of the individual UNE network elements (interoffice										
	transport and loop [channelization if applicable].										
H	and took tenamon_anon in approaco.										
H	4-wire 64 kbps Interoffice Channel and 4-wire 64 kbps Local Loop:										
	Recurring Charges										
H	4-wire 64kbps Loop per month, Zone 1 (Note 1)	UDL64	NA	\$39.08	\$26.44	NA	\$27.50	NA	TBD	NA	\$36.45
Ħ	4-wire 64kbps Loop per month, Zone 2 (Note 1)	UDL64	NA	\$57.21	\$30.53	NA	\$47.24	NA NA	TBD	NA	\$45.87
Ħ	4-wire 64kbps Loop per month, Zone 3 (Note 1)	UDL64	NA	\$126.22	\$46.53	NA NA	\$96.48	NA NA	TBD	NA NA	\$65.75
H	4-wire 64kbps Loop per month, Zone 4 (Note 1)	NA	NA	NA	NA NA	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA	NA	NA NA
H	Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - 4-wire 64kbps - FacilityTermination per month	U1TD6	NA NA	\$19.31	\$16.45	NA	\$18.37	NA NA	\$17.40	NA	\$17.74
H	Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - 4-wire 64kbps - per mile per month	1L5XX	NA	\$0.0098	\$0.0222	NA	\$0.0384	NA	\$0.0282	NA	\$0.1730
H	Non-Recurring Charges - New EEL (Note 2)(Note 3)	120701		ψοισσσσ	ψ0.0222		ψ0.000.		ψ0.0202		ψοιτισσ
H	NRC- 4-wire 64kbps interoffice - 1st	U1TD6	NA	\$160.33	\$79.61	NA	\$713.57	NA	\$137.48	NA	\$729.27
H	NRC- 4-wire 64kbps interoffice - Add'l	U1TD6	NA NA	\$73.44	\$36.08	NA	\$404.36	NA NA	\$52.58	NA NA	\$411.98
H	NRC-4-wire 64kbps Local Loop - 1st	UDL64	NA	\$329.76	\$348.55	NA	\$811.30	NA	\$489.04	NA	\$829.52
H	NRC-4-wire 64kbps Local Loop - Add'l	UDL64	NA	\$148.55	\$241.20	NA	\$502.09	NA NA	\$337.51	NA	\$512.23
+	NRC-4-wire 64kbps interoffice channel and 4-wire 64kbps Local Loop Combination - I	SOMEC	NA	\$3.17	\$3.50	NA	\$3.50	NA NA	\$3.50	NA NA	\$3.50
+	NRC-4-wire 64kbps interoffice channel and 4-wire 64kbps Local Loop Combination - I	SOMAN	NA NA	\$25.40	NA	NA NA	NA	NA NA	NA	NA NA	\$19.99
+	NRC-4-wire 64kbps interoffice channel and 4-wire 64kbps Local Loop Combination - I	SOMAN	NA NA	NA	\$37.55	NA NA	\$100.50	NA NA	\$65.01	NA NA	NA
+	NRC-4-wire 64kbps interoffice channel and 4-wire 64kbps Local Loop Combination - I	SOMAN	NA NA	NA	\$37.55	NA NA	\$100.50	NA NA	\$50.83	NA NA	NA NA
+	NRC-4-wire 64kbps interoffice channel and 4-wire 64kbps Local Loop Combination - I	SOMAN	NA NA	NA	\$18.03	NA NA	\$41.88	NA NA	NA	NA NA	NA NA
H	NRC-4-wire 64kbps interoffice channel and 4-wire 64kbps Local Loop Combination - I	SOMAN	NA	NA NA	\$18.03	NA	\$41.88	NA	NA	NA	NA
H	Title 1 will a mapa interented distantial and 1 will a mapa cooki coop combination.	001111111	1471	1471	ψ10.00	1471	ψ11.00	14/	1471	14/1	1471
H	Network Elements used in Existing Combinations at UNE Rates (Note4)	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	SC	TN
H	Local Loop:	0000	712		O/ C		Ε, τ	IVIO .	110	- 00	
H	2-Wire Analog Voice Grade Loop - Service Level 2										
+	2-Wire Analog Voice Grade Loop - per mile per month	UNCVX	1L5ND	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
+	2-Wire Analog Voice Grade Loop - per mine per month	UEAL2	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.50	NA	NA
+	Zone 1	UEAL2	\$17.95	\$20.52	\$15.40	\$17.27	\$17.65	\$18.35	TBD	\$16.58	\$15.54
+	Zone 2	UEAL2	\$29.16	TBD	\$17.78	\$32.32	\$30.32	\$24.33	TBD	\$27.59	\$19.55
+	Zone 3	UEAL2	\$52.84	TBD	\$28.26	\$55.78	\$61.93	\$34.77	TBD	\$31.87	\$28.02
H	Zone 4	UEAL2	NA	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA	\$45.88	NA	NA	NA
H	NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)	OLITE	107	1471	10/	1471	14/	ψ10.00	107	10.0	107
H	NRC - 1st	UEAL2	NA	NA	\$104.17	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ħ	NRC - Add'I	UEAL2	NA	NA NA	\$78.10	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA.
H	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UEAL2	NA	NA NA	NA	NA	NA NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	UEAL2	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
H	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA	NA	\$3.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
H	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.94	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ħ	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$8.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ħ	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)										
$\sqcap$	NRC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
Ħ	NRC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add"l	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
H	NRC- 2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
H	NRC- 2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'l	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
ΠT											
	2-Wire Analog Voice Grade Loop - Service Level 2 - (reverse battery)										
	2-Wire Analog Voice Grade Loop - Loop[ Start - per mile per month	1L5ND	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	2-Wire Analog Voice Grade Loop - Rev Bat - per month	UEAR2	NA	\$20.52	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$19.50	NA	NA
	Zone 1	UEAR2	\$17.95	\$23.23	\$16.84	\$17.27	\$17.65	\$18.35	TBD	\$21.57	\$15.54
ΠĪ	Zone 2	UEAR2	\$29.16	\$22.43	\$19.45	\$32.32	\$30.32	\$24.33	TBD	\$32.53	\$19.55
	Zone 3	UEAR2	\$52.84	\$27.87	\$30.92	\$55.78	\$61.93	\$34.77	TBD	\$43.08	\$28.02
П	Zone 4	UEAR2	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$45.88	NA	NA	NA
П	NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)	İ									
	NRC - 1st	UEAR2	NA	NA	\$104.17	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Add'l	UEAR2	NA	NA	\$78.10	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
_											

	N ==				1		1	1		1	1
	New EEL rates are the sum of the individual UNE network elements (interoffice										
	transport and loop [channelization if applicable].										
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UEAR2	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	UEAR2	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA	NA	\$3.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.94	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$8.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)										
	NRC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
	NRC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'l	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
	NRC- 2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	NRC- 2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'l	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	4-Wire Analog Voice Grade Loop										
	4-Wire Analog Voice Grade Loop per mile per month	1L5ND	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Zone 1	UEAL4	\$24.01	\$24.26	\$22.88	\$20.92	\$24.36	\$22.38	\$23.51	\$49.47	\$15.54
	Zone 2	UEAL4	\$39.00	\$35.51	\$26.42	\$39.14	\$41.85	\$29.67	\$38.53	\$44.44	\$19.55
	Zone 3	UEAL4	\$70.67	\$78.35	\$41.99	\$67.56	\$85.47	\$42.40	\$44.38	\$58.85	\$28.02
	Zone 4	UEAL4	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$55.96	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)							400.00			
H	NRC - 1st	UEAL4	NA	NA	\$206.95	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Add'l	UEAL4	NA	NA	\$170.57	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	UEAL4	NA NA	NA.	NA NA	NA NA	NA.	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	UEAL4	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
+++	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.50	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
+++	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA NA	NA	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
+++	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	\$8.42	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
+++	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add 1	SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
+++		SOMAN	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA
+++	NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
+++	NRC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
+++	NRC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'I	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$32.75 \$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
+++	NRC- 2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st							\$0.00			
+++	NRC- 2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'l	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
+++	O Wiles IODN District One de Leen										
+++	2-Wire ISDN Digital Grade Loop	41.5110	00.00	00.00	00.00	00.00	<b>#</b> 0.00	<b>A</b> 0.00	00.00	<b>A</b> 0.00	00.00
++	2-Wire ISDN Loop per mile per month	1L5ND	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
++	2-Wire ISDN Digital Grade Loop per month	U1L2X	NA Table 22	NA 000.04	NA Post oo	NA Table 22	NA Oct 45	NA Totalog	\$24.98	NA Oct. 10	NA
+++	Zone 1	U1L2X	\$23.23	\$32.34	\$21.89	\$23.66	\$21.15	\$21.86	TBD	\$21.40	\$15.54
+++	Zone 2	U1L2X	\$37.74	\$47.35	\$25.27	\$44.28	\$36.32	\$28.97	TBD	\$34.91	\$19.55
++	Zone 3	U1L2X	\$68.38	\$104.47	\$40.17	\$76.42	\$74.19	\$41.40	TBD	\$40.17	\$28.02
+++	Zone 4	U1L2X	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$54.64	NA	NA	NA
+++	NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)			<u> </u>							ļ
+++	NRC - 1st	U1L2X	NA	NA	\$233.38	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\sqcup \sqcup$	NRC - Add'l	U1L2X	NA	NA	\$180.35	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ш	NRC - Disconnect Dharge - 1st	U1L2X	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\Box$	NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	U1L2X	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\Box$	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA	NA	\$3.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.94	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ш	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$8.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)										
	NRC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
	NRC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'l	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
	NRC- 2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	NRC- 2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'l	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00

4-V   4-V   20   20   20   20   NF   NF   NF   NF   NF   NF   NF   N	ansport and loop [channelization if applicable].  Wire 56 kbps Digital Grade Loop  Wire 56 kbps Digital Grade Loop per mile per month  Wire 56 kbps Digital Grade Loop per month  one 1  one 2  one 3  one 4  RC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)  RC - 1st  RC - Add'l	1L5ND UDL56 UDL56 UDL56 UDL56 UDL56 UDL56	\$0.00 NA \$27.33 \$44.40 \$80.45	\$0.00 NA \$33.90	\$0.00 NA	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
4-V 4-V 20 20 20 20 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00 00	Wire 56 kbps Digital Grade Loop per mile per month Wire 56 kbps Digital Grade Loop per month one 1 one 2 one 3 one 4 RC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)	UDL56 UDL56 UDL56 UDL56 UDL56	NA \$27.33 \$44.40 \$80.45	NA \$33.90				\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	00.02
4-V   Zo   Zo   Zo   Zo   NF   NF   NF   NF   NF   NF   NF   N	Wire 56 kbps Digital Grade Loop per month one 1 one 2 one 3 one 4 RC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5) RC - 1st	UDL56 UDL56 UDL56 UDL56 UDL56	NA \$27.33 \$44.40 \$80.45	NA \$33.90				50.00		50 00	
Zo   Zo   Zo   Zo   NF   NF   NF   NF   NF   NF   NF   N	one 1 one 2 one 3 one 4 one 4 one C - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)	UDL56 UDL56 UDL56 UDL56	\$27.33 \$44.40 \$80.45	\$33.90	I INA		NA	NA	\$32.67	NA	Φ0.00 NA
Zo   Zo   Zo   NF   NF   NF   NF   NF   NF   NF   N	one 2 one 3 one 4 RC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5) RC - 1st	UDL56 UDL56 UDL56	\$44.40 \$80.45		\$26.44	NA NA	\$27.50	\$25.61	\$32.67 TBD	\$27.94	\$36.45
Zo   Zo   NR   NF   NF   NF   NF   NF   NF   NF	one 3 one 4 RC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5) RC - 1st	UDL56 UDL56	\$80.45	\$44.72	\$30.53	NA NA	\$47.25	\$33.94	TBD	\$45.81	\$45.87
Zo NR NR NR NR NR	one 4 RC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5) RC - 1st	UDL56		\$50.85	\$46.53	NA NA	\$96.48	\$48.51	TBD	\$52.76	\$65.75
NR   NF   NF   NF   NF   NF   NF   NF	RC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5) RC - 1st		NA	NA	NA	NA NA	NA	\$64.02	NA NA	NA NA	NA
NF NF NF NF	RC - 1st		10/	147	107	107	1471	φο 1.02	147	10/	10,
NR NR NR NR		UDL56	NA	NA	\$348.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NR NR NR	KU - Addil	UDL56	NA	NA NA	\$241.20	NA	NA	NA	NA NA	NA.	NA
NF NF	RC - Disconnect Dharge - 1st	UDL56	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA	NA	NA	NA.	NA.	NA
NR NR	RC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	UDL56	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	RC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA	NA	\$3.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	RC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.94	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NF	RC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$8.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NF	RC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NF	RC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)										
NR	RC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
NR	C-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'l	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
NR	C- 2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
NR	C- 2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'l	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
$\bot$											
	Wire 64 kbps Digital Grade Loop										
	Nire 64 kbps Digital Grade Loop per mile per month	1L5ND	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Vire 64 kbps Digital Grade Loop per month	UDL64	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$32.67	NA	NA
	one 1	UDL64	\$27.33	\$33.90	\$26.44	NA	\$27.50	\$25.61	TBD	\$27.94	\$36.45
	one 2	UDL64	\$44.40	\$44.72	\$30.53	NA	\$47.25	\$33.94	TBD	\$45.81	\$45.87
	one 3	UDL64	\$80.45	\$50.85	\$46.53	NA	\$96.48	\$48.51	TBD	\$52.76	\$65.75
	one 4	UDL64	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$64.02	NA	NA	NA
	RC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)										ļ
	RC - 1st	UDL64	NA	NA	\$348.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	RC - Add'l	UDL64	NA	NA	\$241.20	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	RC - Disconnect Dharge - 1st	UDL64	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
	RC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	UDL64						NA NA			
	RC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.50 \$18.94	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
	RC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st RC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	\$18.94	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
	RC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add 1 RC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	- φο.42 NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
	RC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect RC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)	SOIVIAIN	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA
	CC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
	C-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - Switch As Is Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
	CC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - Switch As Is Conversion Charge - Add 1	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	RC- 2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'l	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
		5500	<b>\$0.00</b>	<b></b>	ψ. <u>Σ.</u> οι	\$0.00	ψυ.ου	<b>\$0.00</b>	Ψ0.00	¥0.00	\$0.00
4-1	Wire DS1 Digital Loop										
	Wire DS1 Digital Loop per mile per month	1L5ND	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Wire DS1 Digital Loop per month	USLXX	NA NA	NA NA	NA	NA NA	NA	NA	\$62.78	NA	NA
	one 1	USLXX	\$51.74	\$64.69	\$52.40	\$50.28	\$56.32	\$50.99	TBD	\$53.00	NA
	one 2	USLXX	\$84.05	\$94.71	\$60.51	\$94.06	\$96.73	\$67.58	TBD	\$89.93	NA
	one 3	USLXX	\$152.29	\$208.93	\$96.18	\$162.34	\$197.57	\$96.58	TBD	\$104.30	NA
	one 4	USLXX	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$127.47	NA	NA	NA
	RC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)										
	RC - 1st	USLXX	NA	NA	\$429.98	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	RC - Add'l	USLXX	NA	NA	\$268.18	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NF	RC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	USLXX	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA

							1	1		1	1	1
		New EEL rates are the sum of the individual UNE network elements (interoffice										
		transport and loop [channelization if applicable].										
		NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	USLXX	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA	NA	\$3.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.94	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$8.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ш		NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)										
		NRC-DS1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
		NRC-DS1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'I	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
Ш		NRC- DS1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Ш		NRC- DS1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'I	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Ш												
Ш		DS3 Local Loop										
Ш		per mile per month	1L5ND	\$10.85	\$11.77	\$8.90	\$43.69	\$38.98	\$54.39	\$32.53	\$15.53	\$30.53
Ш		facitility termination per month	UE3PX	\$419.65	\$404.58	\$390.34	\$436.95	\$497.08	\$427.81	\$387.01	\$421.60	\$400.21
		NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)										
Ш		NRC - Facility Termination - 1st	UE3PX	NA	NA	\$639.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - Facility Termination - Add'l	UE3PX	NA	NA	\$426.40	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ш		NRC - Facility Termination - Disconnect - 1st	UE3PX	NA	NA	\$122.31	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ш		NRC - Facility Termination - Disconnect - Add'l	UE3PX	NA	NA	\$119.14	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ш		NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ш		NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ш		NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA	NA	\$3.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ш		NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMEC	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$37.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ш		NRC - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$37.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ш		NRC - Incremental Cost - Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect-Disconnect-1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ш		NRC - Incremental Cost - Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect-Disconnect-Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ш		NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)										
Ш		NRC-DS3 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
Ш		NRC-DS3 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'l	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
Ш		NRC- DS3 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Ш		NRC- DS3 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'l	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Ш												
Ш		STS-1 Local Loop										
Ш		per mile per month	1L5ND	\$10.85	\$11.77	\$8.90	\$43.69	\$38.98	\$54.39	\$32.53	\$15.53	\$30.53
		facitility termination per month	UDLS1	\$419.65	\$446.09	\$421.59	\$436.95	\$497.08	\$427.81	\$387.01	\$431.32	\$400.21
Ш		NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)										
$\perp$	_	NRC - STS-1 - Facility Termination - 1st	UDLS1	NA	NA	\$639.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\vdash$	_	NRC - STS-1 - Facility Termination - Add'l	UDLS1	NA	NA	\$426.40	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\perp \perp$	1	NRC - STS-1 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - 1st	UDLS1	NA	NA	\$122.31	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\perp$	_	NRC - STS-1 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - Add'l	UDLS1	NA	NA	\$119.14	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\vdash$		NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
+		NRC - Manual Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\vdash$	1	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA	NA	\$3.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\perp$	_	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR disconnect	SOMEC	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\vdash$		NRC - STS-1 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$37.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\vdash$		NRC - STS-1 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$37.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\vdash$		NRC - STS-1 - Incremental Cost - Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect-Disconnect-1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\perp$	4	NRC - STS-1 - Incremental Cost - Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect-Disconnect-Add	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\vdash$		NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)		<b>^</b>								
$\vdash$		NRC-STS-1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
$\vdash$		NRC-STS-1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'l	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
+		NRC- STS-1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
$\vdash$	_	NRC- STS-1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'l	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Ш												

	New EEL rates are the sum of the individual UNE network elements (interoffice										
	transport and loop [channelization if applicable].										
	OC-3 Local Loop										
	per mile per month	1L5ND	\$7.09	\$8.93	\$6.75	\$33.15	\$29.58	\$41.27	\$24.69	\$11.78	\$23.16
	facility termiantion per month		\$1,123	\$648.60	\$630.21	\$436.95	\$753.65	\$689.68	\$611.36	\$701.71	\$620.20
	NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)										
	NRC - OC3 - Facility Termination - 1st		NA	NA	\$947.69	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - OC3 - Facility Termination - Add'l		NA	NA	\$413.00	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - OC3 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - 1st		NA	NA	\$122.31	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - OC3 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - Add'l		NA	NA	\$119.14	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA	NA	\$3.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - OC3 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$37.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - OC3 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$37.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - OC3 -Incremental Cost - Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect-Disconnect-1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - OC3 -Incremental Cost - Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect-Disconnect-Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)										
	NRC-OC-3 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
oxdot	NRC-OC-3 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'l	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
$\perp$	NRC- OC-3 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	NRC- OC-3 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'l	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
oxdot									ļ		
	OC-12 Local Loop										
Ш	per mile per month	1L5ND	\$10.13	\$11.18	\$8.31	\$40.80	\$36.40	\$50.79	\$30.38	\$14.50	\$28.51
	facility termination per month		\$5,630	\$2,068	\$2,109.00	\$2,457	\$2,571	\$2,371	\$2,122	\$2,663	\$2,079
	NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)										
	NRC - OC12 - Facility Termination - 1st		NA	NA	\$1,162.00	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - OC12 - Facility Termination - Add'l		NA	NA	\$413.00	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - OC12 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - 1st		NA	NA	\$122.31	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - OC12 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - Add'l		NA	NA	\$119.14	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA	NA	\$3.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC -OC12 - Incremental Charge - Manual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$37.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - OC12 - Incremental Charge - Manual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$37.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
_	NRC - OC12 - Incremental Cost-Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect-Disconnect-1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
_	NRC - OC12 - Incremental Cost-Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect-Disconnect-Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)										
	NRC-OC-12 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
	NRC-OC-12 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'I	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
	NRC- OC-12 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	NRC- OC-12 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'l	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
⊬	00.401		-	-					1		
	OC-48 Local Loop	41.5115	<b>#</b> 00.05	#00 O=	007.05	<b>0</b> 400 55	011015	0400.55	<b>#</b> 400.05	0.47.57	000.55
_	per mile per month	1L5ND	\$33.22	\$36.67	\$27.25	\$166.59	\$119.40	\$166.59	\$120.02	\$47.57	\$93.50
+	facility termination per month		\$1,947	\$1,699	\$1,598.00	\$2,129	\$2,268	\$1,753	\$1,677	\$1,733	\$1,832
+	OC-12 Interface on OC-48 Loop per month		\$699.62	\$592.09	\$594.80	\$725.77	\$723.29	\$667.00	\$582.66	\$773.40	\$570.54
-	NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)		NIA.	NIA.	<b>#4.400.63</b>	NIA	NIA	NIA	NIA.	NIA	NIA.
+	NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination - 1st		NA NA	NA NA	\$1,162.00	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
	NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination - Add'l		NA NA	NA NA	\$413.00	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
-	NRC - OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 - 1st		NA NA	NA NA	\$539.36 \$317.38	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
-	NRC - OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 - Add'l NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - 1st		NA NA	NA NA	\$317.38 \$122.31	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
	NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - 1st  NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - Add'l		NA NA	NA NA	\$122.31 \$119.14	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
	NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - Add I  NRC - OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 - Disconnect - 1st		NA NA	NA NA	\$119.14 \$122.31	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
			NA NA	NA NA	\$122.31 \$119.14	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
$\vdash$	NRC - OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 - Disconnect - Add'l	COMEC	NA NA	NA NA			NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination-Manual Svc Order vs Electronic-Disconnect-	SOMEC SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.50 \$37.55	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
$\vdash\vdash$	NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination-Manual Svc Order vs Electronic-Disconnect-	SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	\$37.55	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
$\vdash$	NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination-Manual Svc Order vs Electronic-Disconnect- NRC - OC48 - Interface - Manual Svc Order vs Electronic-Disconnect-1st	SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	\$37.55 \$37.55	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
1 1	INFO - OC40 - Interface - Ivianual SVC Order VS Electronic-Disconnect-1st	SOIMAIN	INA	INA	QC.16¢	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA

	N ==			1	1			ı	1		1
	New EEL rates are the sum of the individual UNE network elements (interoffice										
	transport and loop [channelization if applicable].										
	NRC - OC48 - Interface - Manual Svc Order vs Electronic-Disconnect-Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$37.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - OC-48 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\perp \downarrow \downarrow$	NRC - OC-48 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Ord	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Ord	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)										
	NRC-OC-48 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
	NRC-OC-48 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'l	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
	NRC- OC-48 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	NRC- OC-48 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'l	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Local Channels:										
	Local Channel - Dedicated - 2-Wire VG										
	Monthly Recurring per month	ULDV2	\$14.61	\$29.33	\$13.91	\$22.26	\$14.94	\$17.83	\$14.83	\$16.83	\$19.02
	Monthly Recurring per mile per month	1L5NC	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)										
	NRC - 2-wire VG Local Channel - 1st	ULDV2	NA	NA	\$245.43	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Tİ	NRC - 2-wire VG Local Channel -Add'l	ULDV2	NA	NA	\$33.90	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA	NA	\$3.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire VG - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$33.63	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire VG - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$27.49	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire VG - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$22.24	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-Wire VG - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$8.08	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)										
	NRC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
	NRC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'l	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
	NRC- 2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	NRC- 2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'l	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
										,	*
	Local Channel - Dedicated - 2-Wire VG - Rev Bat.										
	Monthly Recurring per month	ULDR2	\$14.61	\$26.31	\$13.91	\$22.26	\$14.94	\$17.83	\$14.82	\$16.83	\$19.02
	Monthly Recurring per mile per month	1L5NC	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)		7	40.00	70.00	70.00	70.00	¥ 4	¥ 3.53	70.00	40.00
	NRC - 2-wire VG Local Channel - 1st	ULDR2	NA	NA	\$245.43	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 2-wire VG Local Channel -Add'l	ULDR2	NA	NA	\$33.90	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA	NA	\$3.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
+	NRC - 2-Wire VG - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	\$33.63	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
	NRC - 2-Wire VG - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA NA	\$27.49	NA	NA	NA NA	NA	NA	NA NA
+	NRC - 2-Wire VG - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - 1st	SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	\$22.24	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA.	NA NA	NA NA
- H	NRC - 2-Wire VG - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA.	\$8.08	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA NA
+	NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)	301111111	14/1	1471	Ψ0.00	14/1	1471	14/1	1471	1471	117.
+	NRC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
+	NRC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - Switch As Is Conversion Charge - 1st  NRC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'I	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$34.00	\$32.25	\$32.17
+	NRC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - Switch As Is Conversion Charge - Add 1	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
+	NRC- 2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - Switch As Is Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st  NRC- 2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'l	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
+	1917.0- 214-WITC COMPRISATION - SWILLINGS IS CONVERSION Charge - DISCONNECT - Add I	JINCOO	ψυ.υυ	ψ10.77	Ψ12.01	ψυ.υυ	ψ0.00	ψ0.00	ψ0.00	ψυ.υυ	ψ0.00
+	Local Channel - Dedicated - 4-Wire VG										
+	Monthly Recurring per month	ULDV4	\$15.77	\$30.50	\$14.99	\$23.38	\$16.21	\$19.03	\$15.87	\$18.05	\$20.14
++	Monthly Recurring per month  Monthly Recurring per mile per month	1L5NC	\$0.00	\$30.50	\$14.99	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$19.03	\$0.00	\$18.05	\$20.14
+	NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)	ILDING	φυ.υυ	φυ.υυ	φυ.υυ	φυ.υυ	φυ.υυ	φυ.υυ	φυ.υυ	φυ.υυ	φυ.υυ
+	NRC-4-wire VG Local Channel - 1st	ULDV4	NA	NA	<b>€</b> 245 42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
+ $+$	NRC-4-wire VG Local Channel - 1st  NRC-4-wire VG Local Channel - Add'l	ULDV4 ULDV4	NA NA	NA NA	\$245.43 \$33.90	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
+ $+$	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA NA	NA NA		NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
+	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR  NRC - 4-Wire VG Local Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.50 \$33.63	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
+	NRC - 4-Wire VG Local Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st  NRC - 4-Wire VG Local Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	\$33.63 \$27.49	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
		SUIVIAIN	INA	INA	<b>⊅</b> ∠7.49	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA

		I			1	T	_	T	1		T	T
		New EEL rates are the sum of the individual UNE network elements (interoffice										
ш		transport and loop [channelization if applicable].										
ш		NRC - 4-Wire VG Local Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconn	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$22.24	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ш		NRC - 4-Wire VG Local Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconn	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$8.08	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ш		NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)										
		NRC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
Ш		NRC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'I	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
		NRC- 2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
		NRC- 2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'l	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
		Local Channel - Dedicated - DS1										
		DS1 Monthly Recurring per month	ULDF1	\$35.52	\$43.53	\$38.36	\$43.80	\$43.80	\$38.91	\$35.68	\$37.20	\$40.27
		Monthly Recurring per mile per month	1L5NC	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
		NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)										
		NRC - DS1 Local Channel - 1st	ULDF1	NA	NA	\$166.88	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - DS1 Local Channel - Add'l	ULDF1	NA	NA	\$84.14	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA	NA	\$3.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - DS1 Local Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$65.60	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - DS1 Local Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$33.53	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - DS1 Local Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - 1s	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$35.76	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - DS1 Local Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnec - Ad	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$14.05	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)										
		NRC-DS1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
		NRC-DS1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'l	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
		NRC- DS1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
		NRC- DS1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'l	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
									,			
		Local Channel - Dedicated - DS3	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	SC	TN
		DS3 Local Channel - per mile per month	1L5NC	\$8.44	\$9.32	\$6.92	\$34.00	\$30.34	NA	NA	\$12.08	\$23.76
		DS3 Local Channel - Facility Termination per month	ULDF3	\$535.92	\$556.27	\$515.91	\$635.09	\$669.01	\$533.33	\$498.87	\$493.31	\$607.28
Ħ		NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)		4000.00	<b>,</b>	<b>Q</b>	400000	<b>*</b>	<b>,</b>	<b>V</b> 100101	<b>V</b>	¥201
Ħ		NRC - DS3 Local Channel Facility Termination - 1st	ULDF3	NA	NA	\$639.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ħ		NRC - DS3 Local Channel - Facility Termination - Add'l	ULDF3	NA	NA	\$426.40	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
H		NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA	NA	\$3.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
H		NRC - DS3 Local Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA.	\$37.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ħ		NRC - DS3 Local Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$37.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ħ		NRC - DS3 Local Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - 1s	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
H		NRC - DS3 Local Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnec - Ad	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
H		NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)				<b>V</b> .0.00						
Ħ		NRC-DS3 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$71.04	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
Ħ		NRC-DS3 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'I	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$39.60	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
Ħ		NRC- DS3 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
$\sqcap$		NRC- DS3 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'l	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
H										1		
Ħ		Local Channel - Dedicated - STS-1										
H		STS-1 Local Channel - per mile per month	1L5NC	\$8.44	\$9.32	\$6.92	\$34.00	\$8.77	\$38.98	NA	\$12.08	\$25.11
H		STS-1 Local Channel - Facility Termination per month	ULDFS	\$525.40	\$569.67	\$517.56	\$635.09	\$558.00	\$531.39	\$512.00	\$481.14	\$615.65
H		NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)	522. 5	¥0200	<b>\$000.07</b>	\$000	<b>\$555.55</b>	<b>\$000.00</b>	<b>\$0000</b>	ψο. <u>Σ</u> .οο	<b>\$.5</b>	Ψ0.0.00
$\vdash$		NRC - STS-1 Local Channel Facility Termination - 1st	ULDFS	NA	NA	\$761.81	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\vdash$		NRC - STS-1 Local Channel - Facility Termination - Add'l	ULDFS	NA NA	NA NA	\$545.54	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
$\vdash$		NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.50	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
$\vdash$		NRC - STS-1 Local Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA NA	\$37.55	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
+		NRC - STS-1 Local Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Ist	SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	\$37.55	NA NA	NA	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
$\vdash$		NRC - STS-1 Local Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add 1	SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	\$18.03	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
$\vdash$		NRC - STS-1 Local Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect -	SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	\$18.03	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
+	_	NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)	JOINAIN	19/3	INA	ψ10.00	INA	19/3	19/3	INA	INA	11/1
1 1				\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
+		NRC-STS-1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC									

					1	1		1		1	1	1
		New EEL rates are the sum of the individual UNE network elements (interoffice										
		transport and loop [channelization if applicable].										
		NRC-STS-1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'l	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
Ш		NRC- STS-1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
		NRC- STS-1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add"	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
		Local Channel - OC3										
		Local Channel - OC3 - per Mile	1L5NC	\$8.23	\$7.83	\$6.75	\$33.15	\$29.58	\$41.27	\$24.69	\$11.78	\$23.16
		Local Channel - OC3 - per Facility Termination	TBA	\$691.33	\$940.35	\$630.21	\$713.29	\$753.65	\$689.68	\$611.36	\$701.71	\$620.20
		NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)										
		NRC - OC3 - Facility Termination - 1st	TBA	NA	NA	\$947.69	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - OC3 - Facility Termination - Add'l	TBA	NA	NA	\$413.00	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - OC3 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - 1st	TBA	NA	NA	\$122.31	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ħ		NRC - OC3 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - Add'l	TBA	NA	NA	\$119.14	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA	NA	\$3.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ħ		NRC - OC3 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$37.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - OC3 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$37.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\sqcap$	1	NRC - OC3 -Incremental Cost - Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect-Disconnect-1st	SOMAN	NA NA	NA.	\$18.03	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
$\vdash$	+	NRC - OC3 -Incremental Cost - Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect-Disconnect-Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA
$\vdash$	1	NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)	30			<b>\$.5.55</b>						
H	$\dashv$	NRC-OC-3 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
Ħ	+	NRC-OC-3 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'l	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
H	-	NRC- OC-3 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
H	-	NRC- OC-3 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'l	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
+	+	INTO OCO COMBINATION - SWIGH AS IS CONVERSION Charge - Disconnect - Add I	UNCCC	ψ0.00	ψ10.77	ψ12.01	Ψ0.00	ψ0.00	ψ0.00	ψ0.00	ψ0.00	ψ0.00
$\vdash$	_	Local Channel - OC12	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	SC	TN
+	+	Local Channel - OC12 - per Mile	1L5NC	\$10.13	\$11.18	\$8.31	\$40.80	\$36.40	\$50.79	\$30.38	\$14.50	\$28.51
+	+	Local Channel - OC12 - per liville  Local Channel - OC12 - per Facility Termination	TBA	\$2,557	\$2.753	\$2,109.00	\$2,457	\$2,571	\$2,371	\$2,122	\$2.663	\$20.51
H	_	NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)	IDA	φ2,557	φ2,755	\$2,109.00	φ2, <del>4</del> 57	φ2,571	ΦZ,37 I	φ2,122	φ2,003	φ2,079
+	-		TDA	NA	NA	£4.400.00	NA	NIA	NA	NA	NA	NA
H	_	NRC - OC12 - Facility Termination - 1st	TBA			\$1,162.00		NA				
H	_	NRC - OC12 - Facility Termination - Add'l	TBA	NA	NA	\$413.00	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\vdash$		NRC - OC12 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - 1st	TBA	NA	NA	\$122.31	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\vdash$		NRC - OC12 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - Add'l	TBA	NA	NA	\$119.14	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Н	_	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA	NA	\$3.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\vdash$	_	NRC -OC12 - Incremental Charge - Manual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$37.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\vdash$	_	NRC - OC12 - Incremental Charge - Manual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$37.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\vdash$	_	NRC - OC12 - Incremental Cost-Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect-Disconnect-1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\perp \perp$		NRC - OC12 - Incremental Cost-Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect-Disconnect-Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\perp \downarrow$		NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)										
$\perp \perp$		NRC-OC-12 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
$\sqcup$	_	NRC-OC-12 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'l	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
$\perp \perp$	_	NRC- OC-12 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Ш	_	NRC- OC-12 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Ш	_											
Ш		Local Channel - OC48	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	SC	TN
Ш		Local Channel - OC48 - per Mile	1L5NC	\$33.22	\$36.67	\$27.25	\$133.84	\$119.40	\$166.59	\$120.02	\$47.57	\$93.50
Ш		Local Channel - OC48 - per Facility Termination	TBA	\$1,713	\$1,944	\$1,598.00	\$2,129	\$2,268	\$1,753	\$1,677	\$1,733	\$1,832
		Local Channel - OC12 interface on OC48 Facility	TBA	\$736.71	\$586.28	\$594.80	\$725.77	\$723.29	\$667.00	\$582.66	\$773.40	\$570.54
	T	NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)										
		NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination - 1st	TBA	NA	NA	\$1,162.00	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\Box$		NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination - Add'l	TBA	NA	NA	\$413.00	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\Box$		NRC - OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 - 1st	TBA	NA	NA	\$539.36	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ħ		NRC - OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 - Add'l	TBA	NA	NA	\$317.38	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - 1st	TBA	NA	NA	\$122.31	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
H	1	NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - Add'l	TBA	NA	NA	\$119.14	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
H	1	NRC - OC48- Interface OC12 on OC48 - Disconnect - 1st	TBA	NA	NA	\$122.31	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
H		NRC - OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 - Disconnect - Add'l	TBA	NA	NA	\$119.14	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA

					1		T	1		T	T	T
		New EEL rates are the sum of the individual UNE network elements (interoffice										
Н	_	transport and loop [channelization if applicable].										
Н	_	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA	NA	\$3.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\vdash$	_	NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination-Manual Svc Order vs Electronic-Disconnect-1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\vdash$	_	NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination-Manual Svc Order vs Electronic-Disconnect-Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\vdash$	_	NRC - OC48 - Interface - Manual Svc Order vs Electronic-Disconnect-1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Н	_	NRC - OC48 - Interface - Manual Svc Order vs Electronic-Disconnect-Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
1	_	NRC - OC-48 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$37.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ш	_	NRC - OC-48 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$37.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ш	_	NRC - OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$37.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
H	_	NRC - OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Ad	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$37.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\mathbf{H}$		NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)	1111000	05100	<b>****</b>	<b>AFO</b> 40	<b>05400</b>	<b>05400</b>	05100	05400	<b>05400</b>	<b>#54.40</b>
+	_	NRC-OC-48 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
H	_	NRC-OC-48 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'l	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
-	-	NRC- OC-48 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
-	-	NRC- OC-48 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
$\mathbb{H}$	_	Interoffice Channels:										
H	+											
H	_	Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - 2-wire VG	4L EVV	<b>#0.0000</b>	<b>CO 0400</b>	<b>#0.0000</b>	<b>#0.0204</b>	<b>#0.0204</b>	<b>#0.0000</b>	#0.0000	<b>#0.0070</b>	<b>#0.0470</b>
H	_	Interoffice Channel - Dedicated 2-wire VG - per mile per month	1L5XX	\$0.0339	\$0.0100	\$0.0222	\$0.0301	\$0.0384	\$0.0323	\$0.0282	\$0.0373	\$0.0173
+	_	Interoffice Channel - Dedicated 2-wire VG - Facility Termination per month  NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)	U1TV2	\$18.49	\$26.72	\$17.07	\$27.66	\$19.10	\$21.33	\$18.01	\$21.42	\$18.33
H	+	, ,	U1TV2	NA	NA	\$79.61	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
H	+	NRC - 2-wire VG Interoffice Channel - Facility Termination - 1st NRC - 2-wire VG Interoffice Channel - Facility Termination - Add'l	U1TV2	NA NA	NA NA	\$79.61	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
H	_		SOMEC	NA NA	NA NA		NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
H	-	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR NRC - 2-wire VG Interoffice Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.50 \$18.94	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
H	_	NRC - 2-wire VG Interoffice Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	\$18.94	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
+	+	NRC - 2-wire VG Interoffice Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add I	SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	\$16.94 NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
H	+	NRC - 2-wire VG Interoffice Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disco	SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
H	_	NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)	SOMAN	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA
H	-	NRC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
H	+	NRC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add"I	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
H	+	NRC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
H	+	NRC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'l	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
H	+	1110 274 WINE COMBINATION CHICATAGO CONVESTION CHArge Disconnect Addition	011000	ψ0.00	Ψ10.77	Ψ12.01	ψ0.00	ψ0.00	ψ0.00	ψ0.00	ψ0.00	Ψ0.00
Ħ		Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - 4-wire VG										
H		Interoffice Channel - Dedicated 4-wire VG - per mile per month	1L5XX	NA	\$0.0100	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
H		Interoffice Channel - Dedicated 4-wire VG - Facility Termination per month	U1TV4	NA NA	\$23.82	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
H		NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)	01111		<b>\$20.02</b>							
H		NRC - 4-wire VG Interoffice Channel - Facility Termination - 1st	U1TV4	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
H	1	NRC - 4-wire VG Interoffice Channel - Facility Termination - Add'l	U1TV4	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
H	1	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
Ħ		NRC - 4-wire VG Interoffice Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ħ	1	NRC - 4-wire VG Interoffice Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
H		NRC - 4-wire VG Interoffice Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disco	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
H		NRC - 4-wire VG Interoffice Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disco	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Ħ		NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)	-									
Ħ		NRC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
H		NRC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'l	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
H		NRC- 2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
Ħ		NRC- 2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'l	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
П		¥ · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·										
П		Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS0 - 56kbps										
Ħ		Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS0 - 56kbps - per mile per month	1L5XX	\$0.0339	\$0.0100	\$0.0222	\$0.0301	\$0.0384	\$0.0323	\$0.0282	\$0.0373	\$0.1730
		Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS0 - 56 kbps - Facility Termination per month	U1TD5	\$17.81	\$19.46	\$16.45	\$26.95	\$18.37	\$20.64	\$17.40	\$20.71	\$17.74
П		NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)										
H		NRC - 4-wire 56kbps Interoffice Channel - Facility Termination - 1st	U1TD5	NA	NA	\$79.61	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
ш						Ţ: -:-:						

# BELLSOUTH/DSLnet RATES NETWORK ELEMENTS AND OTHER SERVICES ENHANCED EXTENDED LINKS

	New EEL rates are the sum of the individual UNE network elements (interoffice										
	transport and loop [channelization if applicable].										
	NRC - 4-wire 56 kbps Interoffice Channel - Facility Termination - Add'l	U1TD5	NA	NA	\$36.08	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA	NA	\$3.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 4-wire 56 kbps Interoffice Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.94	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 4-wire 56 kbps Interoffice Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - A	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.94	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 4-wire 56 kbps Interoffice Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - I	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 4-wire 56 kbps Interoffice Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - I	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
hit	NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)										
	NRC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
H	NRC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'I	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
+++	NRC- 2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	NRC- 2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'l	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
+++	NRC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - SWILLIAS IS CONVEISION CHarge - Disconnect - Add I	UNCCC	ψ0.00	ψ10.77	Ψ12.01	ψ0.00	Ψ0.00	ψ0.00	ψ0.00	Ψ0.00	ψ0.00
+++	Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS0 - 64kbps										
+++	Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS0 - 64kbps - per mile per month	1L5XX	\$0.0339	\$0.0100	\$0.0222	\$0.0301	\$0.0384	\$0.0323	\$0.0282	\$0.0373	\$0.1730
		U1TD6				\$26.95	\$18.37				\$17.74
++	Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS0 - 64 kbps - Facility Termination per month	סטווט	\$17.81	\$19.46	\$16.45	<b></b>	φ10.3/	\$20.64	\$17.40	\$20.71	Φ17.74
++	NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)	LIATEDO	NIA	NIA	<b>670.04</b>	NIA	N10	NIA	NIA	NIA	NIA.
++	NRC - 4-wire 64kbps Interoffice Channel - Facility Termination - 1st	U1TD6	NA	NA NA	\$79.61	NA NA	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA	NA
$\vdash$	NRC - 4-wire 64 kbps Interoffice Channel - Facility Termination - Add'l	U1TD6	NA	NA	\$36.08	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
+++	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA	NA	\$3.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
+++	NRC - 4-wire 64 kbps Interoffice Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.94	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
+++	NRC - 4-wire 64 kbps Interoffice Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - A	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.94	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - 4-wire 64 kbps Interoffice Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - I	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\sqcup \sqcup$	NRC - 4-wire 64 kbps Interoffice Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - I	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)										
	NRC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
	NRC-2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'l	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
	NRC- 2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	NRC- 2/4-WIRE COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'l	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1										
	Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - per mile per month	1L5XX	\$0.6920	\$0.6013	\$0.4523	\$0.4500	\$0.7831	\$0.6598	\$0.0783	\$0.7598	\$0.3525
	Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS1 - Facility Termination per month	U1TF1	\$79.69	\$99.79	\$78.47	\$55.05	\$93.40	\$74.40	\$71.29	\$94.98	\$75.83
	NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)										
	NRC - DS1 Interoffice Channel - Facility Termination - 1st	U1TF1	NA	NA	\$169.57	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - DS1 Interoffice Channel - Facility Termination - Add'l	U1TF1	NA	NA	\$112.77	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA	NA	\$3.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Tit	NRC - DS1 Interoffice Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$23.98	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - DS1 Interoffice Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$17.77	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - DS1 Interoffice Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnec	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$15.13	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
ĦĦ	NRC - DS1 Interoffice Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnec	SOMAN	NA	NA NA	\$7.02	NA NA	NA	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
H	NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)	30			¥2						
+++	NRC-DS1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
	NRC-DS1 COMBINATION - Switch As Is Conversion Charge - Ist	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
++	NRC- DS1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
++	NRC- DS1 COMBINATION - Switch As Is Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'l	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
++	THE DOT COMBITATION OWNOTAGES CONVERSION CHANGE DISCONNECT Add I	311000	ψο.οο	ψ10.77	Ψ12.01	ψ0.00	ψ0.00	ψο.σο	ψ0.00	ψ0.00	ψ0.00
	Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS3 - per mile per month										
++	Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS3 - per mile per month	1L5XX	\$4.98	\$4.25	\$6.46	\$12.06	\$16.15	\$13.48	\$12.98	\$19.14	\$6.88
++	Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - DS3 - per fille per frioritif	U1TF3	\$898.15	\$1,130	\$717.60	\$1,112.02	\$1,131.09	\$686.84	\$720.38	\$904.49	\$840.61
+++	NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)	01113	ψυσυ.13	ψ1,100	ψειε.00	Ψ1,112.02	ψ1,131.09	ψ000.04	Ψ120.30	ψυυ4.43	ψυ-τυ.υ Ι
+++	NRC - DS3 Interoffice Channel - Facility Termination - 1st	U1TF3	NA	NA	\$578.97	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
++	NRC - DS3 Interoffice Channel - Facility Termination - 1st  NRC - DS3 Interoffice Channel - Facility Termination - Add'l	U1TF3	NA NA	NA NA	\$312.17	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
++		SOMEC	NA NA	NA NA		NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
++	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR NRC - DS3 Interoffice Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.50 \$51.27	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
++	NRC - DS3 Interoffice Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st  NRC - DS3 Interoffice Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	\$51.27 \$38.87	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
1 1 1	INKC - DOS INTERORICE Channel - Incremental ChargeManual SVC Order - Add I	SOIVIAIN	INA	INA.	\$38.8 <i>1</i>	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA

				T	,			T			
	New EEL rates are the sum of the individual UNE network elements (interoffice										
	transport and loop [channelization if applicable].										
	NRC - DS3 Interoffice Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnec	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$30.42	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\sqcup$	NRC - DS3 Interoffice Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnec	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.76	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)	1111000	<b>0</b> 5400	A00 75	050.40	<b>#</b> = 4.00	<b>\$54.00</b>	<b>0</b> 5400	05100	<b>\$5100</b>	<b>\$54.40</b>
$\sqcup \sqcup$	NRC-DS3 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
$\vdash \vdash \vdash$	NRC-DS3 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'l	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
$\vdash \vdash \vdash$	NRC- DS3 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$0.00 \$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
++	NRC- DS3 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'l	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
++	Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - STS-1										
$\vdash$	Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - STS-1 Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - STS-1 - per mile per month	1L5XX	\$4.98	\$9.32	\$2.72	\$12.62	\$14.04	\$15.02	\$12.98	\$8.13	\$5.89
$\vdash$	Interoffice Channel - Dedicated - STS-1 - Per finite per frioritif	U1TFS	\$898.15	\$569.67	\$788.00	\$1.204	\$1,101	\$744.38	\$720.38	\$967.70	\$760.20
+++	NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)	UIIFS	фово. 15	\$569.67	\$700.00	\$1,204	\$1,101	\$744.30	\$720.30	\$967.70	\$760.20
H	NRC - STS-1 Interoffice Channel - Facility Termination - 1st	U1TFS	NA	NA	\$587.08	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
$\vdash$	NRC - STS-1 Interoffice Channel - Facility Termination - Add'l	U1TFS	NA NA	NA NA	\$238.28	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
$\vdash$	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.50	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
$\vdash$	NRC - STS-1 Interoffice Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	\$61.19	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
+++	NRC - STS-1 Interoffice Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	\$61.19	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
$\vdash \vdash \vdash$	NRC - STS-1 Interoffice Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add i	SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.17	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
H	NRC - STS-1 Interoffice Channel - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconne	SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.17	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA
++	NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)	COMM	14/7	14/5	ψ0.17	14/7	14/7	14/3	14/3	14/3	
H	NRC-STS-1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
	NRC-STS-1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'I	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
	NRC- STS-1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
	NRC- STS-1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
				•		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	*	*	*	•	
	Interoffice Channel - OC3										
	Interoffice Channel - OC3 - per Mile	1L5XX	\$7.35	\$8.38	\$4.37	\$27.97	\$23.89	\$18.35	\$14.10	\$9.75	\$13.45
	Interoffice Channel - OC3 - per Facility Termination	TBA	\$2,475	\$3,043	\$2,187.00	\$3,390	\$2,990	\$1,892.00	\$2,071	\$2,802	\$2,124
	NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)										
	NRC - OC3 - Facility Termination - 1st	TBA	NA	NA	\$947.69	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - OC3 - Facility Termination - Add'l	TBA	NA	NA	\$413.00	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - OC3 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - 1st	TBA	NA	NA	\$122.31	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - OC3 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - Add'l	TBA	NA	NA	\$119.14	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA	NA	\$3.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - OC3 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$37.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - OC3 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$37.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - OC3 -Incremental Cost - Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect-Disconnect-1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - OC3 -Incremental Cost - Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect-Disconnect-Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)										
$\sqcup \! \! \perp \! \! \! \! \! \perp$	NRC-OC-3 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
$\sqcup \!\!\! \perp \!\!\! \perp$	NRC-OC-3 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'l	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
$\sqcup \sqcup$	NRC- OC-3 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
$\sqcup \! \! \perp \! \! \! \! \! \! \! \! \perp$	NRC- OC-3 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'l	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
$\vdash \vdash$	Interesting Channel OC42				<del>                                     </del>						<del>                                     </del>
₩	Interoffice Channel - OC12	41.532	<b>#</b> 40.00	#00 04	045.05	<b>#04.00</b>	07/ //	#00 10	#0C 00	<b>#00 70</b>	0.40.00
++	Interoffice Channel - OC12 - per Mile	1L5XX	\$19.26	\$26.91	\$15.05	\$84.88	\$74.44	\$60.42	\$30.38	\$32.52	\$49.80
++	Interoffice Channel - OC12 - per Facility Termination	TBA	\$9,763	\$11,685	\$8,202.00	\$12,344	\$11,517	\$7,182.00	\$7,676.00	\$11,132	\$8,015
++	NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)	TD^	NI A	N1A	¢1 004 00	NI A	NI A	NI A	NIA	NI A	NIA.
++	NRC - OC12 - Facility Termination - 1st	TBA TBA	NA NA	NA NA	\$1,034.00	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
++	NRC - OC12 - Facility Termination - Add'l	TBA TBA	NA NA	NA NA	\$317.38 \$122.31	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
++	NRC - OC12 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - 1st										
$\vdash \vdash \vdash$	NRC - OC12 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - Add'l NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	TBA SOMEC	NA NA	NA NA	\$119.14 \$3.50	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
++	NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR  NRC -OC12 - Incremental Charge - Manual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	\$3.50 \$37.55	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
${\color{blue}H}$	NRC - OC12 - Incremental Charge - Manual Svc Order - 1st  NRC - OC12 - Incremental Charge - Manual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA NA	NA NA	\$37.55	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
1 1 1	INKC - OCTZ - Incremental Charge - Manual Svc Order - Add I	SUIVIAIN	INA	INA	QC.10¢	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA

										•	•	
		New EEL rates are the sum of the individual UNE network elements (interoffice										
		transport and loop [channelization if applicable].										
		NRC - OC12 - Incremental Cost-Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect-Disconnect-1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - OC12 - Incremental Cost-Manual Svc. Order vs. Elect-Disconnect-Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)										
		NRC-OC-12 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
		NRC-OC-12 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'l	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
		NRC- OC-12 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
		NRC- OC-12 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
		Interoffice Channel - OC48										
		Interoffice Channel - OC48 - per Mile	1L5XX	\$30.65	\$34.66	\$25.70	\$138.02	\$128.59	\$102.43	\$120.02	\$45.92	\$106.55
		Interoffice Channel - OC48 - per Facility Termination	TBA	\$11,691	\$12,554	\$11,134.00	\$16,017	\$14,950	\$11,480	\$10,952	\$967.58	\$11,632
		Interoffice Channel - OC12 interface on OC48 Facility	TBA	\$1,424	\$1,208	\$1,137.00	\$1,497	\$1,451	\$1,351.00	\$582.66	\$1,561	\$1,170
		NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)										
		NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination - 1st	TBA	NA	NA	\$1,034.00	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination - Add'l	TBA	NA	NA	\$317.38	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 - 1st	TBA	NA	NA	\$539.36	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
П	П	NRC - OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 - Add'l	TBA	NA	NA	\$317.38	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - 1st	TBA	NA	NA	\$122.31	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination - Disconnect - Add'l	TBA	NA	NA	\$119.14	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - OC48- Interface OC12 on OC48 - Disconnect - 1st	TBA	NA	NA	\$122.31	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 - Disconnect - Add'l	TBA	NA	NA	\$37.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA	NA	\$3.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination-Manual Svc Order vs Electronic-Disconnect-1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$37.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - OC48 - Facility Termination-Manual Svc Order vs Electronic-Disconnect-Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$37.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - OC48 - Interface - Manual Svc Order vs Electronic-Disconnect-1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$37.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - OC48 - Interface - Manual Svc Order vs Electronic-Disconnect-Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - OC-48 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - OC-48 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - OC48 - Interface OC12 on OC48 - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order-Ad	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$18.03	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
		NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)										
		NRC-OC-48 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
		NRC-OC-48 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'l	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
		NRC- OC-48 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
		NRC- OC-48 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
		· ·										
		Channelization:										
		DS3 Channelization										
		DS3 Channelized System per month	MQ3	\$225.36	\$222.61	\$182.04	\$236.32	\$245.84	\$229.30	\$226.81	\$200.01	\$222.98
		DS3 Interface per month (DS1 COCI)	UC1D1	\$17.22	\$14.51	\$11.02	\$8.52	\$7.55	\$5.58	\$4.61	\$11.99	\$3.91
		NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)									,	
		NRC - DS3 Channelization - 1st	MQ3	NA	NA	\$316.28	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
H		NRC - DS3 Channelization - Add'l	MQ3	NA NA	NA	\$171.72	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
H		NRC - Channel Activation - 1st	UC1D1	NA NA	NA	\$12.02	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA.	NA.	NA.
H		NRC - Channel Activation - Addl	UC1D1	NA	NA	\$8.66	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
П		NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA NA	NA	\$3.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA.	NA NA
П		NRC - DS3 Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA NA	NA	\$50.72	NA	NA	NA	NA.	NA.	NA
H		NRC - DS3 Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA NA	NA	\$38.45	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA.	NA.	NA NA
H		NRC - DS3 Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - 1	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$30.09	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
H		NRC - DS3 Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - A	SOMAN	NA NA	NA	\$18.56	NA	NA	NA	NA.	NA.	NA
П		NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)										
H		NRC-DS3/STS-1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
$\vdash$		NRC-DS3/STS-1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'I	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32.17
H		NRC- DS3/STS-1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect -	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
$\Box$		NRC- DS3/STS-1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect -	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
					T . T	T	7	, T			7	, <del>, , , , , ,</del>

New EEL rates are the sum of the individual UNE network elements (interoffice transport and loop [channelization if applicable].  DS1 Channelization  DS1 Channelized System per month  OCU-DP(data) interface card per month (2.4-64kbs)  VG interface card per month	MQ1									
DS1 Channelization  DS1 Channelized System per month  OCU-DP(data) interface card per month (2.4-64kbs)  VG interface card per month										
DS1 Channelized System per month OCU-DP(data) interface card per month (2.4-64kbs) VG interface card per month										1
DS1 Channelized System per month OCU-DP(data) interface card per month (2.4-64kbs) VG interface card per month										-
OCU-DP(data) interface card per month (2.4-64kbs) VG interface card per month		\$136.82	¢4Ε4.74	£400.00	\$200.01	<b>#000 07</b>	£4.4C.07	\$177.72	\$147.51	#4.CE 04
VG interface card per month	1D1DD	\$1.66	\$154.74 \$2.22	\$126.22 \$1.86	\$200.01	\$209.87 \$3.12	\$146.87 \$2.86	\$2.88	\$2.34	\$165.21 \$2.46
	1D1VG	\$0.8586	\$1.46	\$1.17	\$1.40	\$1.62	\$1.45	\$1.64	\$1.47	\$1.25
2-wire ISDN(BRITE card) per month	UC1CA	\$3.41	\$3.86	\$3.71	\$1.40	\$4.18	\$3.88	\$3.76	\$4.21	\$3.33
NRC - Ordinarily Combined in GA (Note 5)	OCTOA	ψ5.41	ψ3.00	ψ5.7 1	Ψ4.04	ψ4.10	ψ5.00	ψ3.70	Ψ4.21	ψ3.33
NRC - DS1 Channelization - 1st	MQ1	NA	NA	\$206.09	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC - DS1 Channelization - Add'l	MQ1	NA NA	NA NA	\$137.06	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
NRC - Channel Activation VG - 1st	1D1VG	NA NA	NA NA	\$12.02	NA NA	NA NA	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA
NRC - Channel Activation VG - Add'l	1D1VG	NA NA	NA NA	\$8.66	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA
										NA
										NA
										NA
	UCICA	NA	NA	\$8.66	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR	SOMEC	NA	NA	\$3.50	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC - DS1 Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$14.75	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC - DS1 Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$6.55	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC - DS1 Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - 1	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$10.70	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC - DS1 Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - A	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$0.00	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)										
NRC-DS1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
NRC-DS1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'l			\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16		\$32.25	\$32.17
			\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00		\$0.00	\$0.00
NRC- DS1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'l	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00
										TBD
										TBD
		TBD	\$154.31	\$151.85	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD	TBD
		TDD	00.07	<b>***</b>	<b>TDD</b>	<b>TDD</b>	TDD	TDD	<b>TDD</b>	
										TBD
										TBD
										TBD TBD
										TBD
										TBD
										TBD
										TBD
										TBD
										TBD
										TBD
										TBD
										TBD
										TBD
			ψ <u>=</u> 1.00	ψ <u>_</u> 5.10		. 55	. 20		. 22	. 55
	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54.13
										\$32.17
										\$0.00
										\$0.00
	2	*****	<b>T</b>	<b>*</b>	*****	7	*****	7	*****	Ţ1.30
Node (Synchronet)			İ					İ		
Node per month	UNCNT	\$15.77	\$16.35	\$13.98	\$18.11	\$15.43	\$16.15	\$16.00	\$14.55	\$17.11
			1	,		,		1		
NRC - Node - 1st	UNCNT	NA	NA	\$47.19	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	NRC - Channel Activation OCU-DP- 1st NRC - Channel Activation OCU-DP- Add'I NRC - Channel Activation BRITE - 1st NRC - Channel Activation BRITE - 1st NRC - Channel Activation BRITE - Add'I NRC - Channel Activation BRITE - Add'I NRC - DS1 Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st NRC - DS1 Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'I NRC - DS1 Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - 1 NRC - DS1 Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - 1 NRC - DS1 Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - 1 NRC - DS1 Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - 1 NRC - DS1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st NRC-DS1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st NRC-DS1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st NRC - DS1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st NRC - DS1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'I NRC - DS1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'I NRC - DS1 Company - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'I NRC - Customer Reconfiguration (FlexServ) DS1 DSC Termination with DS0 Switching DS3 DSC Termination with DS1 Switching DS3 DSC Termination with DS1 Switching DS3 DSC Termination with DS1 Switching - 1st NRC - Customer Configuration Establishment - Disconnect NRC - DS1 DSC Termination with DS0 Switching - Disconnect - 1st NRC - DS1 DSC Termination with DS0 Switching - Disconnect - Add'I NRC - DS1 DSC Termination with DS0 Switching - Disconnect - Add'I NRC - DS1 DSC Termination with NRC - DS1 Switching - Disconnect - 1st NRC - DS1 DSC Termination with NRC - DS1 Switching - Disconnect - 1st NRC - DS1 DSC Termination with NRC - DS1 Switching - Disconnect - 1st NRC - DS1 DSC Termination with DS1 Switching - Disconnect - 1st NRC - DS1 DSC Termination with DS1 Switching - Disconnect - 1st NRC - DS3 DSC Termination with DS1 Switching - Disconn	NRC - Channel Activation OCU-DP- 1st NRC - Channel Activation OCU-DP- Add'I NRC - Channel Activation BRITE - 1st NRC - Channel Activation BRITE - Add'I NRC - Channel Activation BRITE - Add'I NRC - Channel Activation BRITE - Add'I NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR NRC - DSI Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st SOMAN NRC - DSI Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Add'I NRC - DSI Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - 1 SOMAN NRC - DSI Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - 1 SOMAN NRC - DSI Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - 1 SOMAN NRC - DSI Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - 1 SOMAN NRC - DSI Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - 1 SOMAN NRC - DSI Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - 3 SOMAN NRC - DSI Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - 3 SOMAN NRC - DSI COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st UNCCC NRC-DSI COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st UNCCC NRC-DSI COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st UNCCC NRC-DSI COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'I UNCCC NRC-DSI DSC Termination with DSO Switching DSI DSC Termination with DSI Switching DSI DSC Termination with DSI Switching DSI DSC Termination with DSI Switching DSI DSC Termination with DSI Switching DSI DSC Termination with DSI Switching - 1st NRC - Outland Combined in GS: NRC - Outland Combined in GS: NRC - DSI DSC Termination with DSO Switching - 1st NRC - DSI DSC Termination with DSO Switching - Disconnect - 1st NRC - DSI DSC Termination with DSO Switching - Disconnect - 1st NRC - DSI DSC Termination with DSI Switching - Disconnect - 1st NRC - DSI DSC Termination with DSI Switching - Disconnect - 1st NRC - DSI DSC Termination with DSI Switching - 1st NRC - DSI DSC Termination with DSI Switching - Disconnect - 1st	NRC - Channel Activation OCU-DP- 1st NRC - Channel Activation OCU-DP- Add'I NRC - Channel Activation BRITE - 1st NRC - Channel Activation BRITE - 1st NRC - Channel Activation BRITE - 1st NRC - Channel Activation BRITE - Add'I NRC - Electronic Svc Order, per LSR SOMEC NA NRC - DS1 Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st SOMAN NA NRC - DS1 Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st SOMAN NA NRC - DS1 Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - 1 SOMAN NA NRC - DS1 Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - 1 SOMAN NA NRC - DS1 Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - 1 SOMAN NA NRC - DS1 Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - 1 SOMAN NA NRC - DS1 Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - A SOMAN NA NRC - DS1 Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st UNCCC SOMAN NA NRC - DS1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st UNCCC SOME NRC - DS1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st UNCCC SOME NRC - DS1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st UNCCC SOME NRC - DS1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'I UNCCC SOME NRC - DS1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'I UNCCC SOME NRC - DS1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'I UNCCC SOME NRC - DS1 Combined in GA: UNCCC SOME NRC - DS1 Switching - TBD DS3 DSC Termination with DS1 Switching TBD DS3 DSC Termination with DS1 Switching TBD DS3 DSC Termination with DS1 Switching - 1st TBD URC - Customer Configuration Establishment TBD URC - DS1 DSC Termination with DS0 Switching - 1st TBD URC - DS1 DSC Termination with DS0 Switching - 1st TBD URC - DS1 DSC Termination with DS0 Switching - 1st TBD URC - DS1 DSC Termination with DS1 Switching - Disconnect - Add'I TBD URC - DS1 DSC Termination with DS1 Switching - Disconnect - Add'I TBD URC - DS1 DSC Termination	IRC - Channel Activation OCU-DP- 1st         1D1DD         NA         NA           IRC - Channel Activation OCU-DP- Add'I         1D1DD         NA         NA           IRC - Channel Activation BRITE - 1st         UCICA         NA         NA           IRC - Channel Activation BRITE - 4dd'I         UCICA         NA         NA           IRC - Electronic Svo Order per LSR         SOMEC         NA         NA           IRC - DS1 Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - 1st         SOMMN         NA         NA           IRC - DS1 Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - 1         SOMAN         NA         NA           IRC - DS1 Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - 1         SOMAN         NA         NA           IRC - DS1 Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - 1         SOMAN         NA         NA           IRC - DS1 Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - 1         SOMAN         NA         NA           IRC - DS1 Channelization - Incremental ChargeManual Svc Order - Disconnect - 3         SOMAN         NA         NA           IRC - DS1 CMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st         UNCCC         S54.03         \$32.75           IRC - DS1 COMBINATION - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 3         UNCCC	NRC - Channel Activation OCU-DP- 1st   NRC - Channel Activation OCU-DP- AddT   101DD NA NA   \$3.202   NRC - Channel Activation DRITE - 1st   UCICA NA NA   \$3.66   NRC - Channel Activation BRITE - 1st   UCICA NA NA   \$3.66   NRC - Channel Activation BRITE - 1st   UCICA NA NA   \$3.66   NRC - DRITE   NRC - Electronic Svo Order, per LSR   SOMEC NA NA NA   \$3.66   NRC - BIST Channelization - Incremental Charge-Manual Svo Order - 1st   SOMMC NA NA   \$3.50   NRC - DSI Channelization - Incremental Charge-Manual Svo Order - AddT   SOMMAN NA NA   \$14.75   NRC - DSI Channelization - Incremental Charge-Manual Svo Order - AddT   SOMMAN NA NA   \$1.75   NRC - DSI Channelization - Incremental Charge-Manual Svo Order - Disconnect - 1   SOMAN NA NA   \$1.070   NRC - DSI Channelization - Incremental Charge-Manual Svo Order - Disconnect - 1   SOMAN NA NA   \$1.070   NRC - DSI Channelization - Incremental Charge-Manual Svo Order - Disconnect - 1   SOMAN NA NA   \$0.00   NRC - All Existing Combination 'Switch As Is' Conversion Charge (Note 6)   NRC - DSI Channelization - Switch As Is' Conversion Charge (Note 6)   NRC - DSI COMBINATION - Switch As Is' Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1   UNCCC   \$3.21   \$3.275   \$56.43   NRC - DSI COMBINATION - Switch As Is' Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1   UNCCC   \$3.00   \$16.77   \$12.61   NRC - DSI COMBINATION - Switch As Is' Conversion Charge - Disconnect - AddT   UNCCC   \$0.00   \$16.77   \$12.61   NRC - DSI COMBINATION - Switch As Is' Conversion Charge - Disconnect - AddT   UNCCC   \$0.00   \$16.77   \$12.61   NRC - DSI DSC Termination with DSI Switching   TBD   \$12.23   \$8.64   NRC - Ostioner Configuration (FlexServ)   TBD   \$14.31   \$154.31	NRC - Channel Activation OCU-DP- 1st   NRC - Channel Activation OCU-DP- Addi   101DD NA NA \$12.02 NA NRC - Channel Activation ORU-DP- Addi   101DD NA NA \$12.02 NA NRC - Channel Activation BRITE - 1st   UCICA NA NA \$12.02 NA NRC - Channel Activation BRITE - 1st   UCICA NA NA NA \$12.02 NA NRC - Channel Activation BRITE - 1st   UCICA NA NA NA \$16.02 NA NRC - 1st   101DD NA NA NA \$16.02 NA NRC - 1st   101DD NA NA NA \$16.02 NA NRC - 1st   101DD NA NA NA \$16.02 NA NRC - 1st   101DD NA NA NA \$16.05 NA NRC - 1st   101DD NA NA NA \$16.05 NA NRC - 1st   101DD NA NA NA \$16.05 NA NRC - 1st   101DD NA NA NA \$16.05 NA NRC - 1st   101DD NA NA NA \$16.05 NA NRC - 1st   101DD NA NA NA \$16.05 NA NRC - 1st   101DD NA NA NA \$16.05 NA NRC - 1st   101DD NA NA NA \$16.05 NA NRC - 1st   101DD NA NA NA \$16.05 NA NRC - 1st   101DD NA NA NA \$10.07 NA NA \$10.07 NA NRC - 1st   101DD NA NA NA \$10.07 NA NA \$10.07 NA NRC - 1st   101DD NA NA NA \$10.07 NA NA \$10.07 NA NRC - 1st   101DD NA NA NA \$10.07 NA NA \$10.07 NA NRC - 1st   101DD NA NA NA \$10.07 NA NA \$10.07 NA NA NA \$10.07 NA NA NA \$10.07 NA NA NA \$10.07 NA NA NA NA \$10.07 NA NA NA	NRC - Channel Activation OCU-DP- 1st	NRC - Channel Activation OCU-DP- 1st         IDIDD         NA         NA         \$12,02         NA         NA         NA           NRC - Channel Activation DRITE - 1st         IDIDD         NA         NA         \$8,66         NA<	ARC. Channel Activation OCU-DP- Add         10 TIDD         NA         NA         \$12,02         NA         N	ARC - Channel Activation OCU-DP- Add

transport and loop [channelization if applicable].					<u> </u>					
NRC - Node - Add'l	UNCNT	NA	NA	\$4.47	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	N/
NRC - Node - Disconnect - 1st	UNCNT	NA	NA	\$13.81	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	N.
NR C - Node - Disconnect - Add'l	UNCNT	NA	NA	\$3.95	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	N
NRC - Node - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$21.73	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	N
NRC - Node - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	N
NRC - Node - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect -1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	\$3.87	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	N
NRC - Node - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	N
NRC-All Existing Combination "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge (Note 6)										
NRC-Node - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - 1st	UNCCC	\$54.03	\$32.75	\$58.43	\$54.09	\$54.23	\$54.09	\$54.00	\$54.26	\$54
NRC-Node - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Add'l	UNCCC	\$32.11	\$32.75	\$26.99	\$32.16	\$32.24	\$32.16	\$32.10	\$32.25	\$32
NRC- Node - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - 1st	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0
NRC- Node - "Switch As Is" Conversion Charge - Disconnect - Add'l	UNCCC	\$0.00	\$16.77	\$12.61	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0
, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,		*		* -		*			*	1
Optional Features & Functions:										
NRC - Clear Channel Capability (B8ZS/ESF) Option - Subsequent - per DS1 Channel	CCOEF	\$184.85	\$184.92	\$184.62	\$184.91	\$184.65	\$184.60	\$184.76	\$185.26	\$18
NRC - Clear Channel Capability (B8ZS/ESF) Option - Subsequent - per DS1 Channel	CCOEF	\$23.81	\$23.82	\$23.78	\$23.82	\$23.70	\$23.78	\$23.60	\$23.86	\$23
NRC - Clear Channel Capability (B8ZS/ESF) Option - Subsequent - per DS1 Channel	CCOEF	\$1.99	\$2.07	\$2.03	\$1.99	\$1.97	\$1.96	\$1.99	\$1.99	\$2
NRC - Clear Channel Capability (B8ZS/ESF) Option - Subsequent - per DS1 Channel	CCOEF	\$0.77	\$0.80	\$0.79	\$0.78	\$0.77	\$0.76	\$0.78	\$0.78	\$0
NRC - Clear Channel Capability (B8ZS/ESF) Option - Subsequent - Manual Service (	SOMAN	\$29.23	\$21.73	\$29.33	\$29.24	\$29.20	\$29.33	\$29.33	\$29.33	\$29
NRC - Clear Channel Capability (B8ZS/ESF) Option - Subsequent - Manual Service Q	SOMAN	\$3.93	\$3.87	\$3.93	\$3.94	\$3.92	\$3.93	\$3.93	\$3.93	\$3
The State State of Superinty (DOLO/LOT) Sprioti Subsequent Manual Service C	301111111	ψ0.00	ψο.στ	Ψ0.00	Ψ0.01	Ψ0.02	Ψ0.00	Ψ0.00	Ψ0.00	ΨΟ
NRC - Clear Channel Capability (B8ZS/SF) Option - Subsequent - per DS1 Channel -	CCOSF	\$184.85	\$184.92	\$184.62	\$184.91	\$184.65	\$184.60	\$184.76	\$185.26	\$18
NRC - Clear Channel Capability (B8ZS/ESF) Option - Subsequent - per DS1 Channel	CCOSF	\$23.81	\$23.82	\$23.78	\$23.82	\$23.70	\$23.78	\$23.60	\$23.86	\$23
NRC - Clear Channel Capability (B8ZS/SF) Option - Subsequent - per DS1 Channel -	CCOSF	\$1.99	\$2.07	\$2.03	\$1.99	\$1.97	\$1.96	\$1.99	\$1.99	\$2
NRC - Clear Channel Capability (B8ZS/ESF) Option - Subsequent - per DS1 Channel	CCOSF	\$0.77	\$0.80	\$0.79	\$0.78	\$0.77	\$0.76	\$0.78	\$0.78	\$0
NRC - Clear Channel Capability (B8ZS/SF) Option - Subsequent - Manual Service Or	SOMAN	\$29.23	\$21.73	\$29.33	\$29.24	\$29.20	\$29.33	\$29.33	\$29.33	\$29
NRC - Clear Channel Capability (B8ZS/ESF) Option - Subsequent - Manual Service C	SOMAN	\$3.93	\$3.87	\$3.93	\$3.94	\$3.92	\$3.93	\$3.93	\$3.93	\$3
NAC - Clear Charmer Capability (B625/E3F) Option - Subsequent - Manual Service Q	SOIVIAIN	φ3.93	φ3.67	φ3.93	φ3.94	φ3.92	φ3.93	φ3.93	φ3.93	φο
lotes :					1					1
Interim rates subject to true-up.										
Geographically Deaveraged UNE Zones and applicable rates have been established					1					
for certain services, as shown in this Agreement. Where Geographically										
Deaveraged UNE Zones and applicable rates are established, Statewide rates are										
obsolete. Further, BellSouth is in the process of enhancing its billing systems in										
order to accomodate this Geographically Deaveraged UNE Zone Rate Structure.										
Until these enhancements are accomplished, estimated to be mid 2001, the UNE										
Zone 1 rate will be billed for all services residing in Zones 1, 2, 3 or 4, i.e., Rates for										
services residing in UNE Zones 2, 3 and UNE Zone 4, where applicable, will not be										
billed. Once billing enhancements are complete, all applicable UNE Zone rates										
reflected in this Agreement will be billed. Reference Internet Website										
http://www.interconnection.bellsouth.com/become_clec/										
docs/interconnection/deavuzns.pdf to view Geographically Deaveraged UNE Zone										
Designations by Central Office.		L	<u> </u>							
New EELs will only be available in the State of Georgia and in density Zone 1 of the fol	lowing MSAs	in the BellSou	uth Region:							<u> </u>
Florida - Miami, Orlando, Ft. Lauderdale										<u> </u>
Louisiana - New Orleans					ļ					
N. Carolina - Greensboro, Charlotte										
Tennessee - Nashville										
3 Unapproved rates are subject to true up.										
	in total month	l ly recurring ra	ate.							<u> </u>
3 Unapproved rates are subject to true up.	in total month	l ly recurring ra	nte.							

BELLSOUTH/DSLnet RATES NETWORK ELEMENTS AND OTHER SERVICES ENHANCED EXTENDED LINKS Attachment 2 Exhibit C Rates - Page 22

	New EEL rates are the sum of the individual UNE network elements (interoffice						ĺ
	transport and loop [channelization if applicable].						i
	- DS3 Local Channel + DS3 Interoffice Channel + DS3 Channelization System + DS1 Inter	face Card	t				
5	The Ordinarily Combined in GA NRC applies to new combinations within the State of Georgi	a.					
6	The "Switch As Is" NRC is a conversion charge. One SAI charge is applicable per circuit.						i

DESCRIPTION	usoc	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	sc	TN
Operational Support Systems	0300	AL.	1-	GA.	KI		IVIO	140	30	110
Recovery of incremental OSS costs, per CLP, per month		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$305.00	NA	NA
RC - OSS OLEC Daily Usage File: Recording, Per Message		\$0.0002	\$0.008	\$0.0001275		\$0.00019	\$0.0001179	\$0.0003	\$0.0002862	\$0.008
RC- OSS OLEC Daily Usage File: Message Processing, Per Message		\$0.0033	\$0.004	\$0.0082548		\$0.0024	\$0.0032089	\$0.0032	\$0.0032344	\$0.004
RC - OSS OLEC Daily Usage File: Message Distribution, Per Magnetic Tape		\$55.19	\$54.95	\$28.85	\$55.68	\$47.3000	\$54.62	\$54.61	\$54.72	\$54.95
RC - OSS OLEC Daily Usage File: Data Transmission (CONNECT:DIRECT), Per		\$0.00004	\$0.001	\$0.0000434	\$0.0000365	\$0.0000300		\$0.00004	\$0.0000357	\$0.001
Access Daily Usage File (ADUF)		ψο.σσσσ.	ψοισο :	ψοισσσσ ισ ι	ψυ.υυυυυυυ	ψ0.000000	ψο.οσσσσο.	ψοισσσο :	ψοισσσσσο.	ψο.σσ.
RC - ADUF, Message Processing, per message		\$0.004	\$0.004	\$0.0136327	\$0.004	\$0.004	\$0.004	\$0.004	\$0.004	\$0.004
RC - ADUF, Message Distribution, per Magnetice Tape provisioned		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
RC - ADUF, Data Transmision (CONNECT:DIRECT), per message		\$0.001	\$0.001	\$0.0000434	\$0.001	\$0.0000305	\$0.001	\$0.001	\$0.001	\$0.001
Enhanced Optional Daily Usage File (EODUF)								•		1
Enhanced Optional Daily Usage File: Message Processing , Per Message		\$0.004	\$0.004	\$0.0034555	\$0.004	\$0.004	\$0.004	\$0.004	\$0.004	\$0.004
Enhanced Optional Daily Usage File: Message Processing, per magnetic tape		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Enhanced Optional Daily Usage File: Data Transmision (CONNECT:DIRECT), per		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
SWA 8XX Toll Free Dialing Ten Digit Screening Service (Note 1)										1
8XX Access Ten Digit Screening (all types), per call (Note 2	N/A	\$0.0005	\$0.0006531	\$0.0004868	NA	\$0.0005305	\$0.0005321	\$0.00050	\$0.0005227	\$0.0005192
8XX Access Ten Digit Screening Svc. W/8XX No. Delivery										
per query	N/A	NA	NA	NA	\$0.0010	NA	NA	\$0.00365	NA	NA
for 8XX Numbers, with Optional Complex Features, per query	N/A	NA	NA	NA	\$0.0011	NA	NA	\$0.00431	NA	NA
8XX Access Ten Digit Screening Svc. W/POTS No. Delivery										
per query	N/A	NA	NA	NA	\$0.0010	NA	NA	\$0.00383	NA	NA
with Optional Complex Features, per query	N/A	NA	NA	NA	\$0.0011	NA	NA	\$0.00431	NA	NA
8XX Access Ten Digit Screening Svc. W/800 No. Delivery										<u> </u>
per message	N/A	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
for 8XX Numbers, w/Optional Complex Features, per message	N/A	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
8XX Access Ten Digit Screening Svc. W/POTS No. Delivery										<b></b>
per message	N/A	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
with Optional Complex Features, per message	N/A	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Reservation Charge per 8XX number reserved	Nonav	<b>A7</b> 40		00.57	040.05	00.00	<b>\$0.40</b>	<b>A7.05</b>	<b>*</b> 0.00	000.00
NRC - 1st	N8R1X	\$7.13	NA	\$6.57	\$10.05	\$6.29	\$8.46	\$7.05	\$6.38	\$30.00
NRC - Addi'l	N8R1X SOMAN	\$0.97	NA NA	\$0.76	\$1.19 NA	\$0.73	\$0.96	\$0.96	\$0.9583	\$0.50 NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37 NA	NA NA	\$18.94 NA	NA NA	\$18.14 NA	\$25.52 NA	\$26.94 NA	\$27.84 NA	NA NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l Per 8XX # Established w/o POTS (w/8XX No.) Translations	SOMAN	INA	INA	NA	INA	INA	NA	NA	INA	INA
	N/A	\$15.88	NA	\$12.81	\$30.59	\$12.27	\$17.04	\$23.82	\$22.63	\$67.50
	N/A N/A	\$15.88	NA NA	\$12.81	\$3.22	\$1.39	\$17.04	\$23.82	\$22.63	\$1.50
NRC - Addit	N/A N/A		NA NA	\$1.45 NA	\$3.22 NA					
NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st  NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l		\$10.04				\$8.30	\$11.32	NA	\$42.95	NA
	N/A	\$0.97	NA	NA Outside	NA	\$0.73	\$0.96	NA Out 05	NA	NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$41.35	NA	NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA NA	NA 010.05	NA	NA	NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	\$17.75	NA	NA	NA	\$11.40	\$16.05	NA	NA	NA
Per 8XX # Established with POTS Translations	NOFTY	¢45.00	NA	£40.04	#20.F0	£40.07	¢47.04	<b>#</b> 00.00	<b>#22.02</b>	<b>\$07.50</b>
NRC - 1st	N8FTX	\$15.88	NA	\$12.81	\$30.59	\$12.27	\$17.04	\$23.82	\$22.63	\$67.50
NRC - Addl'I	N8FTX	\$1.97	NA	\$1.45	\$3.22	\$1.39	\$1.93	\$2.73	\$2.73	\$1.50
NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	N8FTX	\$10.04	NA	NA	NA	\$8.30	\$11.32	NA	\$42.95	NA
NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	N8FTX	\$0.97	NA	NA O10.01	NA	\$0.73	\$0.96	NA Out 05	NA	NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$41.35	NA	NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	\$17.75	NA	NA	NA	\$11.40	\$16.05	NA	NA	NA
Customized Area of Service per 8XX Number	11250	1	ļ							
NRC - 1st	N8FCX	\$5.69	NA	\$4.46	\$6.97	\$4.27	\$5.63	\$5.63	\$5.64	\$3.00
NRC - Addl'I	N8FCX	\$2.85	NA	\$2.23	\$3.49	\$2.14	\$2.81	\$2.82	\$2.82	\$1.50
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA

Attachment 2 Exhibit C

Rates - Page 2

DESCRIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	sc	TN
Multiple Inter LATA Carrier Routing per Carrier Requested per 8XX #										
NRC - 1st	N8FMX	\$6.66	NA	\$5.22	\$8.16	\$5.00	\$6.59	\$6.59	\$6.60	\$3.50
NRC - Addl'l	N8FMX	\$3.81	NA	\$2.99	\$4.67	\$2.86	\$3.77	\$3.77	\$3.78	\$2.00
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Change Charge per request										
NRC - 1st	N8FAX	\$8.10	NA	\$7.33	\$11.24	\$7.01	\$9.42	\$8.01	\$7.34	\$48.50
NRC - Addl'l	N8FAX	\$0.97	NA	\$0.76	\$1.19	\$0.73	\$0.96	\$0.96	\$0.9583	\$0.50
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$26.94	\$27.84	NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Call Handling and Destination Features										
NRC - 1st	N8FDX	\$5.69	NA	\$4.72	\$6.97	\$4.27	\$5.63	\$5.63	\$5.64	\$3.00
NRC - Add'l	N8FDX	NA	NA	\$4.46	\$6.97	\$4.27	\$5.63	NA	\$5.64	\$3.00
LINE INFORMATION DATABASE ACCESS (LIDB)										
LIDB Common Transport per query	OQT	\$0.00004	\$0.0003	\$0.0000338	\$0.00006		\$0.0000446	\$0.0003	\$0.0000442	\$0.0003
LIDB Validation per query	OQU	\$0.041003	\$0.041003	\$0.0105974	\$0.00938	\$0.0103774		\$0.013400	\$0.0141003	\$0.041003
LIDB Originating Point Code Establishment or Change - NRC	N/A	\$64.36	NA	\$50.30	\$107.60	\$48.17	\$63.63	\$91.00	\$61.62	NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Electronic Service Order		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$62.26	NA	NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$25.93	NA	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$26.94	\$27.84	\$91.00
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$27.84	NA
CCS7 SIGNALING TRANSPORT SERVICE										
CCS7 Signaling Connection, per link (A link) per month		\$18.79	\$5.00	\$17.05	\$16.31	\$19.48	\$21.58	\$155.00	\$21.79	\$155.00
NRC NRC		\$171.98	\$400.00	\$131.96	\$354.95	\$126.34	\$169.72	\$510.00	\$277.07	\$510.00
NRC - Disconnect		\$135.70	NA	NA	NA	\$101.10	\$134.08	NA	\$42.95	NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order	SOMAN	\$25.93	NA	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	NA	NA	NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	\$16.31	NA	NA	NA	\$11.40	\$16.05	NA	NA	NA
CCS7 Signaling Connection, per link (B link) (also known as D link) per month		\$18.79	\$5.00	\$17.05	\$16.31	\$19.48	\$21.58	\$155.00	\$21.79	Not available
NRC NRC		\$171.98	\$400.00	\$131.96	\$354.95	\$126.34	\$169.72	\$510.00	\$277.07	\$510.00
NRC - Disconnect	001441	\$135.70	NA	NA	NA	\$101.10	\$134.08	NA	\$42.95	NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order	SOMAN	\$25.93	NA	\$18.94	NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	NA	NA	NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect	SOMAN	\$16.31	NA 1110.00	NA Outpool	NA 0174 00	\$11.40	\$16.05	NA	NA	NA
CCS7 Signaling Termination, per STP port per month		\$148.72	\$113.00	\$133.99	\$174.08	\$161.99	\$161.12	\$132.88	\$156.33	\$355.00
CCS7 Signaling Usage, per ISUP message		\$0.00004	\$0.00001	\$0.0000354	\$0.000037893	\$0.0000430	\$0.0000456	\$0.00004	\$0.0000452	\$0.000023
(applicable when measurement and billing capability exists.)		<b>#0.0004</b>	<b>#0.00004</b>	<b>#0.0000070</b>	<b>#</b> 0.000400040	<b>#0.0004050</b>	<b>©0.0004445</b>	<b>#0.00000</b>	<b>©0.0004400</b>	<b>#0.0000</b> F
CCS7 Signaling Usage, per TCAP message		\$0.0001	\$0.00004	\$0.0000870	\$0.000102042	\$0.0001052	\$0.0001115	\$0.00009	\$0.0001108	\$0.00005
(applicable when measurement and billing capability exists.)  CCS7 Signaling Usage Surrogate, per link per LATA per mo (9)		#070.40	\$64.00	<b>#040.07</b>	#000 00	£400.74	<b>#</b> 400 F0	<b>#</b> 000 00	#000 FF	<b>#005.00</b>
CCS7 Signaling Osage Surrogate, per link per LATA per mo (9)		\$376.12	\$64.00	\$340.67	\$329.98	\$406.71	\$406.53	\$338.98	\$396.55	\$395.00
		\$62.00	\$62.00	\$62.00	\$62.00	\$62.00	\$62.00	\$62.00	\$62.00	\$62.00
INC		\$02.00	\$62.00	\$02.00	\$62.00	Φ02.00	\$62.00	\$62.00	\$62.00	Φ02.00
OPERATOR CALL PROCESSING										
Operator Provided Call Handling per min - Using BST LIDE	N/A	\$1.21	\$1.00	\$0.9680296	\$1.6016	\$0.91	\$1.19	\$1.20	\$1.21	NA
Call Completion Access Termination Charge per call attempt	N/A	\$0.08	NA	NA	NA NA	NA	NA NA	NA	\$0.08	NA NA
Operator Provided Call Handling per min - Using Foreign LIDE	N/A	\$1.25	\$1.00	\$1.02	\$1.6249	\$0.96	\$1.24	\$1.24	\$1.25	NA NA
Call Completion Access Termination Charge per call attempt	N/A	\$0.08	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.08	NA NA
Operator Provided Call Handling, per call	N/A	NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA.	NA NA	NA NA	NA.	\$0.30
Fully Automated Call Handling per call - Using BST LIDE	N/A	\$0.11	\$0.10	\$0.0776409	\$0.0856	\$0.10	\$0.1072884	\$0.11	\$0.1115808	\$0.15
Fully Automated Call Handling per call - Using Foreign LIDE	N/A	\$0.13	\$0.10	\$0.0976984	\$0.1071	\$0.12	\$0.1253666	\$0.12	\$0.1293459	\$0.15
Professional recording of name (OCP alone)	USOD1	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00
Professional recording of name (DA and OCP alone)	USOD1	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00
DRAM or front-end loading, per TOPS switch	USOD2	\$250.00	\$250.00	\$250.00	\$250.00	\$250.00	\$250.00	\$250.00	\$250.00	\$250.00
AABS or back-end loading, per IVS	USOD2	\$225.00	\$225.00	\$225.00	\$225.00	\$225.00	\$225.00	\$225.00	\$225.00	\$225.00
EBAS or 0- automation loading, per NAV shelf	USOD2	\$270.00	\$270.00	\$270.00	\$270.00	\$270.00	\$270.00	\$270.00	\$270.00	\$270.00
Recording Charge per Branded Announcement – Disconnect – Initial	N/A	\$9.61	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Incoording Charge per Dranded Announcement - Disconnect - Initia	IN/A	ψ3.01	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA	INA

DESCRIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	SC	TN
Recording Charge per Branded Announcement – Disconnect – Subsequent	N/A	\$9.61	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
INWARD OPERATOR SERVICES								<b>*</b> · · · -	A	
Verification, per minute	N/A	\$1.16	NA	\$0.921083	NA	\$0.86	\$1.14	\$1.15	\$1.15	NA
Verification and Emergency Interrupt, per minute	N/A	\$1.16	NA Da aa	\$0.921083	NA OA	\$0.86	\$1.14	\$1.15	\$1.15	NA 20.00
Verification, per call	VIL	NA	\$0.80	NA	\$1.00	NA	NA	\$0.54	NA	\$0.90
Verification and Emergency Interrupt, per call	N/A	NA	\$1.00	NA	\$1.111	NA	NA	\$0.65	NA	\$1.95
DIRECTORY ASSISTANCE SERVICES	A1/A	00.40	00.10	00.40	00.10	00.10	00.40	<b>#</b> 0.000	00.10	<b>#</b> 0.40
Directory Assist Call Completion Access Svc (DACC), per call attemp	N/A	\$0.10	\$0.10	\$0.10	\$0.10	\$0.10	\$0.10	\$0.062	\$0.10	\$0.10
Call Completion Access Term charge per completed cal	N/A	NA An anna	NA	NA On annual to a	NA	NA Da aa	NA	NA To out to	\$0.08	NA To 45
Number Services Intercept per query	N/A	\$0.0235	\$0.01	\$0.0097497	\$0.0086	\$0.02	\$0.0188268	\$0.0110	\$0.0124036	\$0.15
Number Services Intercept per Intercept Query Update	N/A	NA CO 075	NA CO 075	NA **0.075	\$0.0055	NA ***	NA Ma azr	NA Co coccoo	NA 00.075	NA ***
Directory Assistance Access Service Calls, per cal	N/A	\$0.275	\$0.275	\$0.275	\$0.275	\$0.275	\$0.275	\$0.260000	\$0.275	\$0.275
Professional recording of name (DA alone)	N/A	\$3,000.00	\$3,000.00	\$3,000.00	\$3,000.00	\$3,000.00	\$3,000.00	\$3,000.00	\$3,000.00	\$3,000.00
Professional recording of name (DA and OCP alone)	N/A	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00	\$7,000.00
DRAM or front-end loading, per TOPS switch	N/A	\$250.00	\$250.00	\$250.00	\$250.00	\$250.00	\$250.00	\$250.00	\$250.00	\$250.00
AABS or back-end loading, per IVS	N/A N/A	\$225.00	\$225.00	\$225.00 \$270.00	\$225.00	\$225.00	\$225.00 \$270.00	\$225.00	\$225.00	\$225.00
EBAS or 0- automation loading, per NAV shelf	N/A N/A	\$270.00	\$270.00		\$270.00	\$270.00	\$270.00 NA	\$270.00	\$270.00	\$270.00 NA
Recording Charge per Branded Announcement – Disconnect – Initial		\$9.61	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA		NA NA	NA	
Recording Charge per Branded Announcement – Disconnect – Subsequent	N/A	\$9.61	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Directory Transport										
Directory Transport Directory Transport - Local Channel DS1, per month	N/A	\$35.52	\$43.64	\$38.36	\$36.32	\$43.83	\$38.91	\$35.68	\$37.20	\$133.81
NRC - 1st	N/A	\$503.57	\$242.45	\$356.15	\$637.46	\$339.69	\$494.83	\$534.48	\$57.20	\$868.97
NRC - 1st	N/A N/A		\$242.45	\$312.89	\$546.94	\$339.69	\$494.83	\$462.69	\$462.81	
NRC - Add I NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	N/A N/A	\$442.84 \$46.28	\$226.44 NA	\$312.89 NA	\$546.94 NA	\$33.02	\$435.28 \$46.85	Ψ402.09 NA	\$462.81 NA	\$486.83 NA
NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st  NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'I	N/A	\$32.18	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$23.32	\$33.02	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Add 1	SOMAN	\$61.99	NA NA	\$44.22	NA NA	\$42.34	\$59.58	\$86.15	\$87.99	NA NA
NRC - Incremental Charge-Manual Svc Order - NRC - Isl	SOMAN	\$61.99 NA	NA NA	Ψ44.22 NA	NA NA	δ42.34 NA	\$59.56 NA	\$1.77	Φ07.99 NA	NA NA
NRC - Incremental Charge-Manual Svc Order - NRC - addi	SOMAN	\$29.27	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$19.48	\$27.41	NA	\$3.11	NA NA
Directory Transport - Dedicated DS1 Level Interoffice per mile per mc	N/A	\$0.6923	\$0.6013	\$0.4523	\$0.45	\$0.78	\$0.6598	\$0.5753	\$0.7598	\$23.00
Directory Transport - Dedicated DS1 Level Interoffice per facility termination per m	N/A	\$79.69	\$99.79	\$78.47	\$55.05	\$93.40	\$74.40	\$71.29	\$94.98	\$90.00
NRC - 1st	N/A	\$198.15	\$45.91	\$147.07	\$298.18	\$140.49	\$196.28	\$217.17	\$216.27	\$100.49
NRC - Add'l	N/A	\$148.18	\$44.18	\$111.75	\$231.18	\$106.69	\$147.31	\$163.75	\$162.70	\$100.49
NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	N/A	\$25.44	NA NA	NA NA	NA	\$20.00	\$26.56	NA	NA	NA
NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	N/A	\$20.42	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$16.34	\$21.61	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA NA	\$18.94	NA NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$38.07	\$39.63	NA NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	\$27.37	NA NA	NA	NA NA	\$18.14	\$25.52	\$38.07	\$39.63	NA NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add 1	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	NA	Ψ39.03 NA	NA NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Disconnect - 1st	SOMAN	\$12.97	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$8.06	\$11.34	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
Switched Common Transport per DA Access Service per cal	N/A	\$0.0003	\$0.0003	\$0.0002906	\$0.000175	\$0.0003274		\$0.00020	\$0.000327	NA NA
Switched Common Transport per DA Access Service per call per mile	N/A	\$0.00003	\$0.00001	\$0.0002300	\$0.000004	\$0.0000175		\$0.00003	\$0.0000327	NA NA
Access Tandem Switching per DA Access Service per cal	N/A	\$0.0023	\$0.00055	\$0.0019152	\$0.000783	\$0.0025257		\$0.0021	\$0.0024809	NA NA
DA Interconnection, per DA Access Service Call	N/A	\$0.00269	NA NA	\$0.00269	NA NA	NA	NA	\$0.00	\$0.00021000	NA NA
Directory Transport-Installation NRC, per trunk or signaling connection	N/A	\$0.00200		\$0.00200		1		*****	Ţ0.000 <u>2</u> 00	
NRC - 1st	N/A	\$260.69	\$206.06	\$204.23	\$501.98	\$195.54	\$257.73	NA	\$407.81	NA
NRC - Add'l	N/A	\$5.95	\$4.71	\$4.42	\$13.32	\$4.23	\$5.85	NA NA	\$11.00	NA.
NRC - Disconnect Charge - 1st	N/A	\$173.46	NA.	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA	NA	NA NA
NRC - Disconnect Charge - Add'l	N/A	\$5.95	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - 1st	SOMAN	NA	NA.	\$44.22	NA NA	\$130.05	\$171.49	NA NA	NA.	NA.
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order - Add'l	SOMAN	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.23	\$5.85	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
NRC - Manual Service Order - 1st		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA NA	NA	\$407.53	NA	NA
NRC - Manual Service Order - Add'l		NA	NA	NA NA	NA	NA	NA NA	\$10.98	NA	NA
		1				1		<del></del>	1	
Directory Assistance Database Service (DADS)		İ				1			İ	
Directory Assistance Database Service charge per listing	N/A	\$0.0446	\$0.001	\$0.0445	\$0.0193	\$0.0443	\$0.0447	\$0.04460	\$0.0444	NA
1 A					T	+	. +	, ,		

DE	SCRIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	sc	TN
Dir	ectory Assistance Database Service, per month	DBSOF	\$128.55	\$100.00	\$95.50	\$120.76	\$90.54	\$126.17	\$126.26	\$127.23	NA
									·		
AIN	(Note 4)										TBD
	I, per message	CAM	NA	\$0.00004	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
AIN	I - BellSouth AIN SMS Access Service	CAM								NA	NA
	Service Establishment Charge, per state, initial set-up	_									
	NRC	CAMSE	\$197.49	NA	\$90.25	NA	\$153.31	\$174.03	\$294.77	\$296.16	NA
	NRC - Disconnect	CAMSE	\$114.22	NA	NA	NA	\$78.06	\$135.96	NA	NA	NA
	Port Connection - Dial/Shared Access										
	NRC	CAMDP	\$64.05	NA	\$29.66	NA	\$50.07	\$53.47	\$86.94	\$87.29	NA
	NRC - Disconnect	CAMDP	\$27.04	NA	NA	NA	\$18.61	\$37.70	NA	NA	NA
	Port Connection - ISDN Access										
	NRC	CAM1P	\$64.05	NA	\$29.66	NA	\$50.07	\$53.47	\$86.94	\$87.29	NA
	NRC - Disconnect	CAM1P	\$27.04	NA	NA	NA	\$18.61	\$37.70	NA	NA	NA
	User ID Codes - per User ID Code										
	NRC	CAMAU	\$141.84	NA	\$84.43	NA	\$104.95	\$129.83	\$200.83	\$202.08	NA
	NRC - Disconnect	CAMAU	\$70.05	NA	NA	NA	\$48.95	\$79.91	NA	NA	NA
	Security Card per User ID Code, initial or replacement										
	NRC	CAMRC	\$142.13	NA	\$35.44	NA	\$125.33	\$131.54	\$172.05	\$172.26	NA
	NRC - Disconnect	CAMRC	\$35.26	NA	NA	NA	\$24.40	\$45.77	NA	NA	NA
	Storage, per unit (100Kb)	N/A	\$0.0026	NA	\$0.0023	NA	\$0.0029	\$0.0029	\$0.0023	\$0.0028	NA
	Session per minute	N/A	\$0.0892	NA	\$0.0795604	NA	\$0.10	\$0.0975650	\$0.0791	\$0.0942966	NA
	C0. Performed Session, per minute					NA	\$1.97	\$2.09	\$2.08	\$2.07	NA
AIN	I - BellSouth AIN Toolkit Service										
AIN	I, Service Creation Tools	CAMBP	NA	TBD	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	Service Establishment Charge, per state, initial set-up										
	NRC	BAPSC	\$192.69	NA	\$86.74	NA	\$153.25	\$169.31	\$290.05	\$291.41	NA
	NRC - Disconnect	BAPSC	\$114.22	NA	NA	NA	\$78.05	\$135.96	NA	NA	NA
	Training Session, per customer										
	NRC	BAPVX	\$8,363.00	NA	\$8,348.00	NA	\$8,315.00	\$8,379.00	\$8,363.00	\$8,333.00	NA
	NRC - Disconnect	BAPVX	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
	Trigger Access Charge, per trigger, per DN, Term. Attempt										
	NRC	BAPTT	\$49.64	NA	\$19.13	NA	\$41.08	\$39.30	\$72.76	\$73.02	NA
	NRC - Disconnect	BAPTT	\$27.04	NA	NA	NA	\$18.60	\$37.70	NA	NA	NA
	Trigger Access Charge, per trigger per DN, Off-Hook Delay										
ш	NRC	BAPTD	\$49.64	NA	\$114.80	NA	\$41.08	\$39.30	\$72.76	\$73.02	NA
Ш	NRC - Disconnect	BAPTD	\$27.04	NA	NA	NA	\$18.60	\$37.70	NA	NA	NA
$\coprod$	Trigger Access Charge, per trigger, per DN, Off-Hook Immediate				<b>.</b>						
ш	NRC	BAPTM	\$49.64	NA	\$19.13	NA	\$41.08	\$39.30	\$72.76	\$73.02	NA
ш	NRC - Disconnect	BAPTM	\$27.04	NA	NA	NA	\$18.60	\$37.70	NA	NA	NA
H	Trigger Access Charge, per trigger, per DN, 10-Digit PODP	BARTO	0.117.00	<b></b>	A70.00		000.05	0400.05	<b>0.1.10.0</b> =	0450.05	
H	NRC	BAPTO	\$117.98	NA	\$70.06	NA	\$92.99	\$106.90	\$149.95	\$150.25	NA
H	NRC - Disconnect	BAPTO	\$37.90	NA	NA	NA	\$26.73	\$48.44	NA	NA	NA
H	Trigger Access Charge, per trigger, per DN, CDP	DASTO	0447.00		<b>#70.00</b>	N/ A	#0C 22	<b>#</b> 400.00	<b>#</b> 440.05	0450.05	N/ A
H	NRC	BAPTC	\$117.98	NA	\$70.06	NA	\$92.99	\$106.90	\$149.95	\$150.25	NA
H	NRC - Disconnect	BAPTC	\$37.90	NA	NA	NA	\$26.73	\$48.44	NA	NA	NA
H	Trigger Access Charge, per trigger, per DN, Feature Code NRC	DARTE	£447.00	NIA.	<b>€70.00</b>	NI A	<b>#00.00</b>	£400.00	£4.40.05	0450.05	N.A
H	NRC - Disconnect	BAPTE	\$117.98	NA	\$70.06	NA	\$92.99	\$106.90	\$149.95	\$150.25	NA NA
H		BAPTF	\$37.90	NA	NA Co coccoso	NA	\$26.73	\$48.44	NA ©0.00	NA Co corocco	NA
H	Query Charge, per query		\$0.024	NA	\$0.0209223	NA	\$0.03	\$0.0256138	\$0.02	\$0.0250662	NA
${}$	Type 1 Node Charge, per AIN Toolkit Subscription, per node, per query		\$0.006	NA	\$0.0053137	NA	\$0.0065	\$0.0065161	\$0.005	\$0.0062979	NA
005	01 01 010 A A( - 400 III	5.1/A	04.00		04.40	N/ *	04.70	<b>64 70</b>	<b>64</b> 45	04.70	h
	Storage Charge, per SMS Access Acct, per 100 Kt	N/A	\$1.63	NA	\$1.46	NA NA	\$1.79	\$1.79	\$1.45	\$1.73	NA
Mo	nthly Report - per AIN Toolkit Service Subscriptior	BAPMS	\$16.00	NA	\$15.96	NA	\$15.89	\$16.01	\$15.98	\$15.93	NA
Ш	NRC	BAPMS	\$44.56	NA	\$22.64	NA	\$34.61	\$44.02	\$71.80	\$72.15	NA

DESCRIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	sc	TN
NRC - Disconnect	BAPMS	\$31.84	NA	NA	NA	\$21.97	\$31.28	NA	NA	NA
Special Study - per AIN Toolkit Service Subscription	BAPLS	\$0.10	NA	\$0.0861109	NA	\$0.08	\$0.0810536	\$0.08	\$0.0872769	NA
NRC .	BAPLS	\$47.74	NA	\$22.64	NA	\$37.77	\$47.21	\$47.20	\$47.35	NA
NRC - Disconnect	BAPLS	\$15.90	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
Call Event Report - per AIN Toolkit Service Subscriptior	BAPDS	\$15.90	NA	\$15.87	NA	\$15.81	\$15.93	\$15.90	\$15.84	NA
NRC	BAPDS	\$44.56	NA	\$22.64	NA	\$34.61	\$44.02	\$71.80	\$72.15	NA
NRC - Disconnect	BAPDS	\$31.84	NA	NA	NA	\$21.97	\$31.28	NA	NA	NA
Call Event special Study - per AIN Toolkit Service Subscription	BAPES	\$0.003	NA	\$0.0028704	NA	\$0.0026	\$0.0027018	\$0.003	\$0.0029092	NA
NRC	BAPES	\$47.74	NA	\$22.64	NA	\$37.77	\$47.21	\$47.20	\$47.35	NA
NRC - Disconnect	BAPES	\$15.90	NA	NA	NA	\$37.77	NA	NA	NA	NA
CALLING NAME (CNAM) QUERY SERVICE									1	-
CNAM (Database Owner), Per Query	N/A	\$0.016	\$0.016	\$0.016	\$0.016	\$0.016	\$0.016	\$0.016	\$0.016	\$0.016
CNAM (Non-Database Owner), Per Query *	N/A	\$0.016	\$0.010	\$0.010	\$0.016	\$0.010	\$0.010	\$0.010	\$0.01	\$0.010
NRC, applicable when DSLnet uses the Character Based User Interface (CHUI)	N/A	\$595.00	\$595.00	\$595.00	\$595.00	\$595.00	\$595.00	\$595.00	\$595.00	\$595.00
* Volume and term arrangements are also available.	IN/A	\$393.00	\$393.00	φ393.00	φ393.00	φ595.00	\$393.00	φ393.00	\$393.00	\$393.00
Volume and term arrangements are also available.		+								
SELECTIVE ROUTING (Note 5)										
Per Line or PBX Trunk, each		NA	NA	NA	\$10.00 (Interim	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD
NRC		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	TBD
Customized routing per unique line class code, per request, per switch						NA	NA	NA	NA	NA
NRC	USRCR	\$230.60	\$229.65	\$180.62	\$229.65	\$229.65	\$227.99	\$229.65	\$226.22	\$229.65
NRC - Incremental Charge - Manual Service Order		\$25.93	NA	\$18.94	NA	NA	\$25.52	NA	\$27.84	NA
VIRTUAL COLLOCATION										<b></b>
2-wire Cross-Connect (Loop)					4					<b>—</b>
RC	UEAC2	\$0.28	\$0.0502	\$0.30	\$0.31	\$0.26	\$0.3996	\$0.09	\$0.3648	\$0.30
NRC - 1st	UEAC2	\$30.76	\$11.57	\$12.60	\$54.21	\$23.04	\$30.93	\$41.78	\$41.50	\$19.20
NRC - Add'l	UEAC2	\$29.40	\$11.57	\$12.60	\$51.07	\$22.11	\$29.59	\$39.23	\$38.94	\$19.20
NRC - 1st - Manual Service Order		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.75	NA	NA
NRC - Add'l - Manual Service Order	115 4 00	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA 00.40	NA 010 TO	\$4.75	NA	NA
NRC - Disconnect - 1st	UEAC2	\$12.75	NA	NA	NA	\$9.48	\$12.76	NA	NA	NA
NRC - Disconnect - Add'l	UEAC2	\$11.38	NA	NA	NA	\$8.54	\$11.43	NA	NA	NA
2-wire Cross-Connect (Port)	\/E4D0	<b>#0.00</b>	<b>#0.0500</b>	<b>#0.00</b>	<b>#0.04</b>	<b>#0.00</b>	<b>#0.0000</b>	<b>#0.00</b>	<b>#</b> 0.0040	\$0.00
RC	VE1R2	\$0.28	\$0.0502	\$0.30	\$0.31	\$0.26	\$0.3996	\$0.09	\$0.3648	\$0.30
NRC - 1st	VE1R2 VE1R2	\$30.76	\$11.57 \$11.57	\$12.60 \$12.60	\$54.21	\$23.04	\$30.93 \$29.59	\$41.78	\$41.50	\$19.20 \$19.20
NRC - 1st - Manual Service Order	VE1R2	\$29.40	\$11.57 NA	\$12.60 NA	\$51.07 NA	\$22.11	\$29.59 NA	\$39.23 \$4.75	\$38.94 NA	\$19.20 NA
		NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$4.75 \$4.75	NA NA	NA NA
NRC - Add'l - Manual Service Order NRC - Disconnect - 1st	VE1R2	\$12.75	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$9.48	\$12.76	\$4.75 NA	NA NA	NA NA
NRC - Disconnect - Add'l	VE1R2	\$12.75	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$8.54	\$12.76	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
4-wire Cross-Connect (Loop)	VETRZ	\$11.30	INA	INA	INA	φ6.54	\$11.43	INA	INA	INA
RC	UEAC4	\$0.56	\$0.0502	\$0.50	\$0.62	\$0.52	\$0.7992	\$0.18	\$0.7297	\$0.50
NRC - 1st	UEAC4	\$66.71	\$11.57	\$12.60	\$54.23	\$23.23	\$31.17	\$41.91	\$41.56	\$19.20
NRC - Add'l	UEAC4	\$50.43	\$11.57	\$12.60	\$50.96	\$23.23	\$29.77	\$39.25	\$38.90	\$19.20
NRC - 1st - Manual Service Order	OLAU4	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.73	NA	NA
NRC - Add'l - Manual Service Order		NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA	NA NA	\$4.73	NA NA	NA NA
NRC - Disconnect - 1st	UEAC4	\$12.82	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$9.53	\$12.83	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA
NRC - Disconnect - Add'l	UEAC4	\$11.39	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$8.55	\$11.43	NA	NA NA	NA NA
4-wire Cross-Connect (Port)	02,101	ψ11.00	1471	14/1	14/1	ψ0.00	ψ11.10	1471	1473	1,7,1
RC	VE1R4	\$0.56	\$0.0502	\$0.50	\$0.62	\$0.52	\$0.7992	\$0.18	\$0.7297	\$0.50
NRC - 1st	VE1R4	\$66.71	\$11.57	\$12.60	\$54.23	\$23.23	\$31.17	\$41.91	\$41.56	\$19.20
NRC - Add'l	VE1R4	\$50.43	\$11.57	\$12.60	\$50.96	\$22.24	\$29.77	\$39.25	\$38.90	\$19.20
NRC - 1st - Manual Service Order	VEIIV	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.73	NA	NA
NRC - Add'l - Manual Service Order		NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$4.73	NA NA	NA NA
NRC - Disconnect - 1st	VE1R4	\$12.82	NA NA	NA NA	NA NA	\$9.53	\$12.83	NA	NA NA	NA NA

DI		RIPTION	USOC	AL	FL	GA	KY	LA	MS	NC	sc	TN
		NRC - Disconnect - Add'l	VE1R4	\$11.39	NA	NA	NA	\$8.55	\$11.43	NA	NA	NA
2-		r Cross-Connect										
		RC	CNC2F	\$12.10	NA	\$15.64	\$15.64	\$19.13	\$15.64	\$15.99	\$15.06	\$15.64
		NRC - 1st	CNC2F	\$55.46	NA	\$41.56	\$41.56	\$41.07	\$41.56	\$67.34	\$69.28	\$41.56
		NRC - Add'l	CNC2F	\$39.18	NA	\$29.82	\$29.82	\$29.63	\$29.82	\$48.55	\$48.89	\$29.82
		NRC - Disconnect - 1st	CNC2F	\$16.83	NA	NA	NA	\$12.84	\$12.96	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - Disconnect - Add'l	CNC2F	\$13.27	NA	NA	NA	\$10.29	\$10.34	NA	NA	NA
4-		r Cross-Connect										
		RC	CNC4F	\$21.75	NA	\$28.11	\$28.11	\$34.38	\$28.11	\$28.74	\$27.08	\$28.11
		NRC - 1st	CNC4F	\$66.71	NA	\$50.53	\$50.53	\$49.81	\$50.53	\$82.35	\$84.07	\$50.53
		NRC - Add'l	CNC4F	\$50.43	NA	\$38.78	\$38.78	\$38.37	\$38.78	\$63.56	\$63.68	\$38.78
		NRC - Disconnect - 1st	CNC4F	\$21.86	NA	NA	NA	\$16.75	\$16.97	NA	NA	NA
		NRC - Disconnect - Add'l	CNC4F	\$18.31	NA	NA	NA	\$14.20	\$14.35	NA	NA	NA
DS		ross-Connects										
		RC		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$0.97	NA	NA
		NRC - 1st		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$71.02	NA	NA
		NRC - Add'l		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$51.08	NA	NA
		NRC - Manual Service Order - 1st		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.70	NA	NA
		NRC - Manual Service Order - Add'l		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.70	NA	NA
DS	33 C	ross-Connects										
		RC		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$12.33	NA	NA
		NRC - 1st		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$69.84	NA	NA
		NRC - Add'l		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$49.43	NA	NA
		NRC - Manual Service Order - 1st		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.70	NA	NA
		NRC - Manual Service Order - Add'l		NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	NA	\$4.70	NA	NA
lf ı	no ra	ate is identified in the contract, the rate for the specific service or function will be as s	et forth in applicab	le BellSouth tai	riff or as nego	iated by the pa	arties upon reque	st by either pa	rty.			
			• •									
		interim rates subject to true-up.										
	1	BellSouth and CLEC shall negotiate rates for this offering. If agreement is not										
		reached within sixty (60) days of the Effective Date, either party may petition the										
		Florida PSC to settle the disputed charge or charges. (FL)										
		This rate element is for those states w/o separate rates for 800 calls with 800 No.										
		Delivery vs. POTS No. Delivery and calls with Optional Complex Features vs. w/o										
		Optional Complex Features.										
		This charge is only applicable where signaling usage measurement or billing										
		capability does not exist.										
Ш		Prices for AIN to be determined upon development of mediation device. (TN)										
	5	Price for Line Class Codes for Selective Routing shall be determined by the TRA.		_			_					
		(TN)				1						

## UNBUNDLED COPPER LOOP – NON DESIGNED (UCL-ND) AMENDMENT TO INTERCONNECTION AGREEMENT BETWEEN BELLSOUTH TELECOMMUNICATIONS, INC. AND DSLnet COMMUNICATIONS, LLC. DATED NOVEMBER 17, 2000

This Agreement (the "Amendment") is made and entered into between BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc. ("BellSouth") a Georgia corporation, and DSLnet Communications, LLC. ("DSLnet") a Delaware corporation.

WHEREAS, The Parties desire to amend that certain Interconnection Agreement between BellSouth and DSLnet dated November 17, 2000 (the "Interconnection Agreement") in order to incorporate rates, terms and conditions for Unbundled Copper Loop-Non Designed (UCL-ND) set forth in a settlement agreement accepted by the Georgia Public Service Commission ("PSC") in Docket Number 11900-U on April 3, 2001 ("Settlement Agreement");

NOW THEREFORE, in consideration of the mutual provisions contained herein and other good and valuable consideration, the receipt and sufficiency of which are hereby acknowledged, BellSouth and DSLnet hereby covenant and agree as follows:

- 1. Attachment 2 of the Interconnection Agreement is hereby amended to include the terms and conditions for UCL-ND as set forth below:
  - 1.1. The UCL-ND will be provisioned as a dedicated 2-wire metallic transmission facility from BellSouth's Main Distribution Frame to a customer's premises (including the NID). The UCL-ND will be a "dry copper" facility in that it will not have any intervening equipment such as load coils, repeaters, or digital access main lines ("DAMLs"), and may have up to 6,000 feet of bridged tap between the end user's premises and the serving wire center. The UCL-ND typically will be 1300 Ohms resistance and in most cases will not exceed 18,000 feet in length, although the UCL-ND will not have a specific length limitation. For loops less than 18,000 feet and with less than 1300 Ohms resistance, the loop will provide a voice grade transmission channel suitable for loop start signaling and the transport of analog voice grade signals. The UCL-ND will not be designed and will not be provisioned with either a design layout record or a test point.
  - 1.2. The UCL-ND will be provisioned according to the specifications for the UCL-ND set forth in BellSouth's TR73600.

- 1.3. The UCL-ND facilities may be mechanically assigned using BellSouth's assignment systems. Therefore, the Loop Make Up process is not required to order and provision the UCL-ND. However, DSLnet can request Loop Make Up for which additional charges would apply.
- 1.4. Since this loop is not provisioned with a test point, BellSouth is unable to perform remote testing on the UCL-ND. Accordingly, DSLnet agrees to: (i) test and isolate trouble to the BellSouth portion of the UCL-ND before reporting a trouble to BellSouth; (ii) provide the results of such testing when reporting a trouble to BellSouth; and (iii) pay the costs of a BellSouth dispatch if DSLnet reports a trouble on the UCL-ND and no trouble is found on BellSouth's portion of the UCL-ND.
- 1.5. BellSouth will perform continuity validation on UCL-ND loops which require a dispatch to provision prior to order completion.
- 1.6. At an additional charge, BellSouth also will make available Loop Testing so that DSLnet may request further testing on the UCL-ND. The rates for Loop Testing are as set forth in Exhibit 1-AL, Exhibit 1-FL, Exhibit 1-GA, Exhibit 1-KY, Exhibit 1-LA, Exhibit 1-MS, Exhibit 1-NC, Exhibit 1-SC and Exhibit 1-TN attached hereto and incorporated herein by this reference. The Loop Testing rates in Alabama, Florida, Georgia, Kentucky, Louisiana, Mississippi, North Carolina, South Carolina and Tennessee are interim subject to retroactive true-up once the public service commissions in those states establish Loop Testing rates.
- 1.7. UCL-ND loops are not intended to support any particular service and may be utilized by DSLnet to provide a wide-range of telecommunications services so long as those services do not adversely affect BellSouth's network. The UCL-ND will include a Network Interface Device (NID) at the customer's location for the purpose of connecting the loop to the customer's inside wire.
- 1.8. The UCL-ND will be delivered to DSLnet's collocation space via a cross-connect. This cross-connect element will be provisioned as a part of BellSouth's Collocation offering.
- 1.9. Order Coordination (OC) will be provided as a chargeable option and may be utilized when the UCL-ND provisioning is associated with the reuse of BellSouth's facilities. Order Coordination -Time Specific (OC-TS) does not apply to this product.

- 1.10. DSLnet may use BellSouth's Unbundled Loop Modification (ULM) offering to remove bridge tap and/or load coils from any loop within the BellSouth network. Therefore, some loops that would not qualify as UCL-ND could be transformed into loops that do qualify, using the ULM process.
- 1.11. The provisioning interval for the UCL-ND will be listed in BellSouth's Interval Guide.
- 1.12. Cancellation and Expedite charges may be applied according the terms and conditions of DSLnet's interconnection agreement.
- 1.13 When BellSouth provisions a UCL-ND, BellSouth will take necessary steps to identify the pair as an xDSL compatible loop. As such when making modifications to its network, BellSouth will maintain the same specified physical characteristics of the UCL-ND in accordance with TR73600 until the loop is disconnected by the CLEC or the end-user.
- 2. Those rates, terms and conditions in the Settlement Agreement accepted by the Georgia PSC in Docket No. 11900-U for UCL-ND are as set forth in Exhibit 1-GA attached hereto and incorporated herein by this reference. The recurring, nonrecurring, and disconnect rates for the UCL-ND in Georgia are interim subject to retroactive true-up once the Georgia PSC establishes permanent rates for the UCL-ND.
- 3. The UCL-ND will be made available in Alabama, Florida, Kentucky, Louisiana, Mississippi, and South Carolina at the rates as set forth in Exhibit 1-AL, Exhibit 1-FL, Exhibit 1-KY, Exhibit 1-LA, Exhibit 1-MS, and Exhibit 1-SC attached hereto and incorporated herein by this reference. The recurring, nonrecurring, and disconnect rates for the UCL-ND in Alabama, Florida, Kentucky, Louisiana, Mississippi, and South Carolina are interim subject to retroactive true-up once the public service commissions in those states establish recurring, nonrecurring, and disconnect rates (if applicable) for the SL-1 unbundled loop, which shall be used as a surrogate for the UCL-ND. The SL-1 rates will cease to be used as a surrogate for the UCL-ND as soon as a public service commission has been provided a cost study for the UCL-ND and expressly approves a rate for the UCL-ND.
- 4. The UCL-ND will be made available in North Carolina and Tennessee using the commission-approved rates for the SL-1 loop as a surrogate as set forth in Exhibit 1-NC and Exhibit 1-TN attached hereto and incorporated herein by this reference. The recurring, nonrecurring, and disconnect rates (if applicable) for the SL-1 loop will cease to be used as a surrogate for the UCL-ND as soon as a public service commission has been provided a cost study for the UCL-ND and expressly approves a rate for the UCL-ND.

- 5. The rates for each state in Exhibit 1 of Attachment 2 of the Interconnection Agreement are hereby amended to include the rates and rate elements for UCL-ND as set forth in Exhibit 1-AL, Exhibit 1-FL, Exhibit 1-GA, Exhibit 1-KY, Exhibit 1-LA, Exhibit 1-MS, Exhibit 1-NC, Exhibit 1-SC and Exhibit 1-TN attached hereto.
- 6. Any rate in the Interconnection Agreement that is not expressly replaced by the rates set forth in Exhibit 1-AL, Exhibit 1-FL, Exhibit 1-GA, Exhibit 1-KY, Exhibit 1-LA, Exhibit 1-MS, Exhibit 1-NC, Exhibit 1-SC and Exhibit 1-TN as described in paragraphs 2, 3 and 4 above shall remain in full force and effect in accordance with the terms of the Interconnection Agreement.
- 7. The Parties agree that all of the other provisions of the Interconnection Agreement, dated November 17, 2000 shall remain in full force and effect.
- 8. The Parties further agree that either or both of the Parties is authorized to submit this Amendment to the applicable PSC or other regulatory body having jurisdiction over the subject matter of this Amendment, for approval subject to Section 252(e) of the federal Telecommunications Act of 1996.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have caused this Amendment to be executed by their respective duly authorized representatives on the date indicated below.

BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc.	DSLnet Communications, LLC
By: <u>Original Signature on File</u>	By: <u>Original Signature on File</u>
Title: <u>Managing Director</u>	Title: <u>Assistant Vice President</u>
Date: <u>04/27/01</u>	Date: <u>04/23/01</u>

041201

							RATES					oss	RATES		
UNBUNDLED NETWORK ELEMENT	Interim	Zone	BCS	USOC		Nonre	curring		ecurring	Svc Order Submitted Elec per LSR	Svc Order Submitted Manually per LSR	Svc Order vs.	Incremental I Charge - Manual Svc Order vs. Electronic-Add'I	Incremental Charge - Manual Svc Order vs. Electronic- Disc 1st	Incremental Charge - Manual Svc Order vs. Electronic-Disc Add'I
					Rec	First	Add'l	First	Add'l	SOMEC	SOMAN	SOMAN	SOMAN	SOMAN	SOMAN
UNBUNDLED EXCHANGE ACCESS LOOP															
2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed															-
2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed -															+
Zone 1	- 1	1	UEQ	UEQ2X	\$11.01	\$44.69	\$22.40	\$25.65	\$7.06	\$3.50		\$27.37	\$12.97		
2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed -					·		·								1
Zone 2	1	2	UEQ	UEQ2X	\$12.67	\$44.69	\$22.40	\$25.65	\$7.06	\$3.50		\$27.37	\$12.97		
2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed -															
Zone 3	- 1	3	UEQ	UEQ2X	\$20.22	\$44.69	\$22.40	\$25.65	\$7.06	\$3.50		\$27.37	\$12.97		
Order Coordination for 2-Wire Unbundled Copper													Ī		
Loop - Non Designed (per loop)	- 1		UEQ	USBMC		\$51.29	\$51.29								
Engineering Information Document	I		UEQ			\$28.75	\$28.75								
Loop Testing - Basic 1st Half Hour	- 1		UEQ	URET1		\$78.92	\$78.92								
Loop Testing - Basic Additional Half Hou	I		UEQ	URETA		\$23.33	\$23.33								
Loop Testing - Overtime 1st Half Hour	I		UEQ			\$102.99	\$102.99								
Loop Testing - Overtime Additional Half Hou	I		UEQ			\$30.31	\$30.31								
Loop Testing - Premium !st Half Hour	I		UEQ			\$127.04	\$127.04								
Loop Testing - Premium Additional Half Hou	- 1		UEQ			\$37.28	\$37.28								
											ļ				
															<b></b>
						<u> </u>						<u> </u>			
						l					1	l			+
		1				l					1	l			+
				l							I				

								RATES					OSS F	RATES		
	UNBUNDLED NETWORK ELEMENT	Interim	Zone	BCS	usoc				Nonre	curring	Svc Order	Svc Order Submitted	Incremental Charge - Manual		Incremental Charge - Manual Syc Order vs.	Incremental Charge - Manual Svc Order vs.
									Home	curring	Submitted Elec	Manually per			Electronic-Disc	Electronic-Disc
							Nonre	curring	Disc	onnect	per LSR	LSR	Electronic-1st	Electronic-Add'l	1st	Add'l
						Rec	First	Add'l	First	Add'l	SOMEC	SOMAN	SOMAN	SOMAN	SOMAN	SOMAN
UNBUNDLED	EXCHANGE ACCESS LOOP															
2-Wi	re Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed															
	2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed -															
	Zone 1	- 1	1	UEQ	UEQ2X	\$11.01	\$44.69	\$22.40	\$25.65	\$7.06	\$3.50	\$19.99				
	2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed -															
	Zone 2	- 1	2	UEQ	UEQ2X	\$12.67	\$44.69	\$22.40	\$25.65	\$7.06	\$3.50	\$19.99				
	2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed -															
	Zone 3	- 1	3	UEQ	UEQ2X	\$20.22	\$44.69	\$22.40	\$25.65	\$7.06	\$3.50	\$19.99				
	Order Coordination for 2-Wire Unbundled Copper															
	Loop - Non Designed (per loop)	- 1		UEQ	USBMC		\$16.31	\$16.31								
	Engineering Information Document	ı		UEQ			\$28.77	\$28.77								
	Loop Testing - Basic 1st Half Hour	I		UEQ	URET1		\$78.92	\$78.92								
	Loop Testing - Basic Additional Half Hour	- 1		UEQ	URETA		\$23.33	\$23.33								
	Loop Testing - Overtime 1st Half Hour	- 1		UEQ			\$102.99	\$102.99								
	Loop Testing - Overtime Additional Half Hour	- 1		UEQ			\$30.31	\$30.31								
	Loop Testing - Premium !st Half Hour	I		UEQ			\$127.04	\$127.04								
	Loop Testing - Premium Additional Half Hour	- 1		UEQ			\$37.28	\$37.28								

								RATES					OSSI	RATES		
	UNBUNDLED NETWORK ELEMENT	Interim	Zone	BCS	usoc				Nonre	ecurring	Svc Order Submitted Elec	Svc Order Submitted Manually per		Charge - Manua	Incremental Charge - Manual Svc Order vs. Electronic-Disc	Order vs.
							Nonre	curring	Disc	onnect	per LSR	LSR		Electronic-Add'l		Add'I
						Rec	First	Add'l	First	Add'l	SOMEC	SOMAN	SOMAN	SOMAN	SOMAN	SOMAN
UNBUNDLED	EXCHANGE ACCESS LOOP															
2 W	re Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed															
2-441	2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed -															
	Zone 1		1	UEQ	UEQ2X	\$11.01	\$44.69	\$22.40	\$25.65	\$7.06	\$3.50		\$18.94	\$8.42		
	2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed -			OLQ	OLQZX	ψ11.01	ψ++.03	Ψ22.40	Ψ23.03	Ψ7.00	ψ5.50		ψ10.54	ψ0.42		
	Zone 2	- 1	2	UEQ	UEQ2X	\$12.67	\$44.69	\$22.40	\$25.65	\$7.06	\$3.50		\$18.94	\$8.42		1
	2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed -								•					1		
	Zone 3	- 1	3	UEQ	UEQ2X	\$20.22	\$44.69	\$22.40	\$25.65	\$7.06	\$3.50		\$18.94	\$8.42		1
	Order Coordination for 2-Wire Unbundled Copper															
	Loop - Non Designed (per loop)	- 1		UEQ	USBMC		\$36.46	\$36.46								
	Engineering Information Document	1		UEQ			\$28.72	\$28.72								
	Loop Testing - Basic 1st Half Hour	I		UEQ	URET1		\$78.92	\$78.92								
	Loop Testing - Basic Additional Half Hour	- 1		UEQ	URETA		\$23.33	\$23.33								
	Loop Testing - Overtime 1st Half Hour	I		UEQ			\$102.99	\$102.99								
	Loop Testing - Overtime Additional Half Hour	I		UEQ			\$30.31	\$30.31								
	Loop Testing - Premium !st Half Hour	I		UEQ			\$127.04	\$127.04								
	Loop Testing - Premium Additional Half Hour	I		UEQ			\$37.28	\$37.28								
		l					l .						1			

							RATES					ossi	RATES		
UNBUNDLED NETWORK ELEMENT	Interim	Zone	BCS	usoc				Nonre	curring	Svc Order	Svc Order Submitted		Incremental Charge - Manua	al Svc Order vs.	Order vs.
						Nonrecurring		Disconnect		Submitted Elec per LSR	Manually per LSR		Svc Order vs. Electronic-Add		Electronic-Disc Add'I
					Rec	First	Add'l	First	Add'l	SOMEC	SOMAN	SOMAN	SOMAN	SOMAN	SOMAN
UNBUNDLED EXCHANGE ACCESS LOOP															
2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed															
2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed -															
Zone 1	- 1	1	UEQ	UEQ2X	\$11.01	\$44.69	\$22.40	\$25.65	\$7.06	\$3.50	\$19.99				
2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed -															
Zone 2	- 1	2	UEQ	UEQ2X	\$12.67	\$44.69	\$22.40	\$25.65	\$7.06	\$3.50	\$19.99				
2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed -															
Zone 3	I	3	UEQ	UEQ2X	\$20.22	\$44.69	\$22.40	\$25.65	\$7.06	\$3.50	\$19.99				
Order Coordination for 2-Wire Unbundled Copper															
Loop - Non Designed (per loop)	I		UEQ	USBMC		\$16.31	\$16.31								
Engineering Information Document	ı		UEQ			\$28.76	\$28.76								
Loop Testing - Basic 1st Half Hour	ı		UEQ	URET1		\$78.92	\$78.92								
Loop Testing - Basic Additional Half Hour	I		UEQ	URETA		\$23.33	\$23.33								
Loop Testing - Overtime 1st Half Hour			UEQ			\$102.99	\$102.99								
Loop Testing - Overtime Additional Half Hour	I		UEQ			\$30.31	\$30.31								
Loop Testing - Premium !st Half Hour	l		UEQ			\$127.04	\$127.04								
Loop Testing - Premium Additional Half Hour			UEQ			\$37.28	\$37.28								
						1				ļ					
	1														

04/09/01

							RATES			OSS RATES						
														Incremental	Incremental Charge -	
UNBUNDLED NETWORK ELEMENT	Interim	Zone	BCS	usoc				Nonre	ecurring	Svc Order Submitted Elec	Svc Order Submitted Manually per	Incremental Charge - Manual Svc Order vs.	Incremental Charge - Manual Svc Order vs.	Charge - Manual Svc Order vs. Electronic-Disc	Manual Svc Order vs. Electronic-Disc	
						Nonrecurring		Disconnect		per LSR	LSR		Electronic-Add'l		Add'l	
					Rec	First	Add'l	First	Add'l	SOMEC	SOMAN	SOMAN	SOMAN	SOMAN	SOMAN	
JNBUNDLED EXCHANGE ACCESS LOOP																
2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed																
2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed -															1	
Zone 1	1	1	UEQ	UEQ2X	\$11.01	\$44.69	\$22.40	\$25.65	\$7.06	\$3.50		\$18.14	\$8.06		i	
2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed -																
Zone 2	- 1	2	UEQ	UEQ2X	\$12.67	\$44.69	\$22.40	\$25.65	\$7.06	\$3.50		\$18.14	\$8.06		i	
2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed -																
Zone 3	- 1	3	UEQ	UEQ2X	\$20.22	\$44.69	\$22.40	\$25.65	\$7.06	\$3.50		\$18.14	\$8.06		l	
Order Coordination for 2-Wire Unbundled Copper															i	
Loop - Non Designed (per loop)	- 1		UEQ	USBMC		\$34.90	\$34.90								l	
Engineering Information Document	- 1		UEQ			\$28.72	\$28.72									
Loop Testing - Basic 1st Half Hour	- 1		UEQ	URET1		\$78.92	\$78.92									
Loop Testing - Basic Additional Half Hour	I		UEQ	URETA		\$23.33	\$23.33									
Loop Testing - Overtime 1st Half Hour	- 1		UEQ			\$102.99	\$102.99									
Loop Testing - Overtime Additional Half Hour	I		UEQ			\$30.31	\$30.31									
Loop Testing - Premium !st Half Hour	- 1		UEQ			\$127.04	\$127.04									
Loop Testing - Premium Additional Half Hour	I		UEQ			\$37.28	\$37.28									
	<del>                                     </del>															
		1				<b></b>				<b> </b>						
							-						-		<b>I</b>	

							RATES			OSS RATES						
UNBUNDLED NETWORK ELEMENT	Interim	m Zone	BCS	usoc		Nonrecurring		Nonrecurring  Disconnect		Svc Order Submitted Elec per LSR	Svc Order Submitted Manually per LSR	Svc Order vs.	al Charge - Manua	Electronic-Disc	Order vs.	
					Rec	First	Add'I	First	Add'l	SOMEC	SOMAN	SOMAN	SOMAN	SOMAN	SOMAN	
					1100		nuu.		nuu i	0020	COMPAC	00	Compar	Compar		
JNBUNDLED EXCHANGE ACCESS LOOP																
2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed																
2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed -																
Zone 1	- 1	1	UEQ	UEQ2X	\$11.01	\$44.69	\$22.40	\$25.65	\$7.06	\$3.50		\$25.52	\$11.34		ĺ	
2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed -																
Zone 2	- 1	2	UEQ	UEQ2X	\$12.67	\$44.69	\$22.40	\$25.65	\$7.06	\$3.50		\$25.52	\$11.34			
2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed -															ĺ	
Zone 3	- 1	3	UEQ	UEQ2X	\$20.22	\$44.69	\$22.40	\$25.65	\$7.06	\$3.50		\$25.52	\$11.34			
2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed -															ĺ	
Zone 4	I	4	UEQ	UEQ2X	\$20.22	\$44.69	\$22.40	\$25.65	\$7.06	\$3.50		\$25.52	\$11.34			
Order Coordination for 2-Wire Unbundled Copper															i	
Loop - Non Designed (per loop)	I		UEQ	USBMC		\$50.29	\$50.29									
Engineering Information Document	1		UEQ			\$28.72	\$28.72									
Loop Testing - Basic 1st Half Hour	- 1		UEQ	URET1		\$78.92	\$78.92									
Loop Testing - Basic Additional Half Hour	1		UEQ	URETA		\$23.33	\$23.33									
Loop Testing - Overtime 1st Half Hour	1		UEQ			\$102.99	\$102.99									
Loop Testing - Overtime Additional Half Hour			UEQ			\$30.31	\$30.31									
Loop Testing - Premium !st Half Hour			UEQ			\$127.04	\$127.04									
Loop Testing - Premium Additional Half Hour			UEQ			\$37.28	\$37.28									
															<b></b>	
															<b></b>	
		1								1					<del></del>	
									-	1					-	
									-						-	

							RATES					oss	RATES		
UNBUNDLED NETWORK ELEMENT	Interim	Zone	BCS	usoc		-			ecurring	Svc Order Submitted Elec	Manually per	Svc Order vs.	Charge - Manua Svc Order vs.	Electronic-Disc	Order vs. Electronic-Dis
					Dan.		curring	Disconnect		per LSR	LSR		Electronic-Add'		Add'l
					Rec	First	Add'l	First	Add'l	SOMEC	SOMAN	SOMAN	SOMAN	SOMAN	SOMAN
	1									1		1	<b> </b>	-	
UNBUNDLED EXCHANGE ACCESS LOOP															
2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed															
2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed -															
Statewide	- 1	sw	UEQ	UEQ2X	\$15.88	\$57.99	\$42.37			\$3.50		\$26.94	\$12.76		
Order Coordination for 2-Wire Unbundled Copper															
Loop - Non Designed (per loop)	- 1		UEQ	USBMC		\$61.38	\$61.38								
Engineering Information Document	I		UEQ			\$28.74	\$28.74								
Loop Testing - Basic 1st Half Hour	- 1		UEQ	URET1		\$78.92	\$78.92								
Loop Testing - Basic Additional Half Hour	I		UEQ	URETA		\$23.33	\$23.33								
Loop Testing - Overtime 1st Half Hour	- 1		UEQ			\$102.99	\$102.99								
Loop Testing - Overtime Additional Half Hour	I		UEQ			\$30.31	\$30.31								
Loop Testing - Premium !st Half Hour	- 1		UEQ			\$127.04	\$127.04								
Loop Testing - Premium Additional Half Hour	- 1		UEQ			\$37.28	\$37.28								
		1							-	1			1		-

							RATES					OSS R	ATES		
UNBUNDLED NETWORK ELEMENT	hat a star	7	BCS	usoc							Svc Order	Incremental	Incremental	Incremental Charge - Manual	Incremental Charge - Manual Svc
UNBUNDLED NEI WORK ELEMEN I	Interim	Zone	всъ	USUC		- Nonrecurring		Nonrecurring  Disconnect		Svc Order Submitted Elec	Submitted Manually per LSR	Charge - Manual Svc Order vs.	Charge - Manual Svc Order vs.	Svc Order vs. Electronic-Disc	
					Rec	Nonre First	curring Add'l	Disc First	Onnect Add'I	per LSR SOMEC	SOMAN	Electronic-1st SOMAN	Electronic-Add'l	1st SOMAN	Add'I SOMAN
UNBUNDLED EXCHANGE ACCESS LOOP															
2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed															
2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed -															
Zone 1	1	1	UEQ	UEQ2X	\$11.01	\$44.69	\$22.40	\$25.65	\$7.06	\$3.50		\$44.22	\$13.55		
2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed -															
Zone 2	1	2	UEQ	UEQ2X	\$12.67	\$44.69	\$22.40	\$25.65	\$7.06	\$3.50		\$44.22	\$13.55		
2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed -															
Zone 3	1	3	UEQ	UEQ2X	\$20.22	\$44.69	\$22.40	\$25.65	\$7.06	\$3.50		\$44.22	\$13.55		
Order Coordination for 2-Wire Unbundled Copper															
Loop - Non Designed (per loop)	1		UEQ	USBMC		\$62.10	\$62.10								
Engineering Information Document	ı		UEQ			\$28.82	\$28.82								
Loop Testing - Basic 1st Half Hour	ı		UEQ	URET1		\$78.92	\$78.92								
Loop Testing - Basic Additional Half Hour	ı		UEQ	URETA		\$23.33	\$23.33								
Loop Testing - Overtime 1st Half Hour	ı		UEQ			\$102.99	\$102.99								
Loop Testing - Overtime Additional Half Hour	ı		UEQ			\$30.31	\$30.31								
Loop Testing - Premium !st Half Hour	ı		UEQ			\$127.04	\$127.04								
Loop Testing - Premium Additional Half Hour	ı		UEQ			\$37.28	\$37.28								

									RATES					OSS F	RATES		-
		UNBUNDLED NETWORK ELEMENT	Interim	Zone	всѕ	usoc				Nonrecurring		Svc Order Submitted Elec		Svc Order vs.		. Electronic-Disc	Order vs. Electronic-Disc
									curring		onnect	per LSR SOMEC	LSR	SOMAN	Electronic-Add'	d'I 1st SOMAN	Add'l
							Rec	First	Add'l	First	Add'l	SOMEC	SOMAN	SOMAN	SOMAN	SOMAN	SOMAN
																	<del>                                     </del>
UNBUND	DLED	EXCHANGE ACCESS LOOP															
	2-Wii	re Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed															1
		2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed - Zone 1		1	UEQ	UEQ2X	\$13.19	\$31.99	\$20.02	\$10.65	\$1.41	\$3.50	\$19.99				
		2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed -			OLQ	OLGEN	ψ10.10	Ψ01.00	Ψ20.02	Ψ10.00	Ψ1.+1	ψ0.00	ψ10.00				
		Zone 2	- 1	2	UEQ	UEQ2X	\$17.23	\$31.99	\$20.02	\$10.65	\$1.41	\$3.50	\$19.99				
		2-Wire Unbundled Copper Loop - Non Designed - Zone 3		3	UEQ	UEQ2X	\$22.53	\$31.99	\$20.02	\$10.65	\$1.41	\$3.50	\$19.99				
		Order Coordination for 2-Wire Unbundled Copper															
		Loop - Non Designed (per loop)	- 1		UEQ	USBMC		\$36.46	\$36.46								
		Engineering Information Document	I		UEQ			\$28.80	\$28.80								
		Loop Testing - Basic 1st Half Hour	I		UEQ	URET1		\$78.92	\$78.92								
		Loop Testing - Basic Additional Half Hour			UEQ	URETA		\$23.33	\$23.33								
		Loop Testing - Overtime 1st Half Hour			UEQ			\$102.99	\$102.99								
		Loop Testing - Overtime Additional Half Hour	- 1		UEQ			\$30.31	\$30.31								
		Loop Testing - Premium !st Half Hour	- 1		UEQ			\$127.04	\$127.04								
		Loop Testing - Premium Additional Half Hour	I		UEQ			\$37.28	\$37.28								
												1					
												<del> </del>					+
												1					+
																	+

## AMENDMENT TO THE AGREEMENT BETWEEN DSLNET COMMUNICATIONS, LLC AND BELLSOUTH TELECOMMUNICATIONS, INC. DATED NOVEMBER 17, 2000

Pursuant to this Amendment, (the "Amendment"), DSLnet Communications, LLC ("DSLnet"), and BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc. ("BellSouth"), hereinafter referred to collectively as the "Parties," hereby agree to amend that certain Interconnection Agreement between the Parties dated November 17, 2000 ("Agreement").

WHEREAS, BellSouth and DSLnet entered into the Agreement on November 17, 2000, and:

NOW THEREFORE, in consideration of the mutual provisions contained herein and other good and valuable consideration, the receipt and sufficiency of which are hereby acknowledged, the Parties hereby covenant and agree as follows:

 Attachment 2 of the Interconnection Agreement entered into between DSLnet and BellSouth is hereby amended to include new Section 2.1.6.1 and all its subsections as follows:

## 2.1.6.1 CLEC to CLEC Conversions for Unbundled Loops

- 2.1.6.1.1 CLEC to CLEC Conversion for Unbundled Loops may be used by DSLnet when converting an existing unbundled loop from another CLEC for the same end-user.
- 2.1.6.1.2 The loop type being converted must be included in DSLnet Interconnection Agreement before requesting a conversion.

  DSLnet must have an end-user letter of authorization (LOA) on file (it must be available if requested by BellSouth).
- 2.1.6.1.3 The loop being converted must be the same loop type with no requested changes to the loop; must be at the same end-user location and the same serving wire center. The loop conversion must not require an outside dispatch.
- 2.1.6.1.4 For the conversion process, Order Coordination comes standard on 2 Wire Unbundled Voice Loop-SL2, 4 Wire Unbundled Voice Loop, 2 Wire ADSL Compatible Loop, 2 and 4 Wire HDSL Compatible Loop, 2 Wire Unbundled ISDN Loop, 2 Wire Unbundled Universal Digital Channel Loop, 4 Wire Unbundled Digital/DSO (19.2/56/64 kbps), and 4 Unbundled DS1/ISDN Loop.
- 2.1.6.1.5 Order Coordination is available as a chargeable option on Unbundled Voice Loop-SL1, Unbundled Copper Loop-Non Designed, and Unbundled Copper Loop-Designed.

- 2. Attachment 2, Exhibit C is hereby modified to include the rates for CLEC to CLEC Conversions for Unbundled Loops as set forth in Exhibit 1 attached hereto and incorporated herein by this reference.
- 3. All of the other provisions of the Agreement, dated November 17, 2000, shall remain in full force and effect.
- 4. Either or both of the Parties is authorized to submit this Amendment to the respective state regulatory authorities for approval subject to Section 252(e) of the Federal Telecommunications Act of 1996.

This Amendment shall be deemed effective 30 calendar days following the date of the last signature of both Parties.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Parties hereto have caused this Amendment to be executed by their respective duly authorized representatives on the date indicated below.

DSLnet Communications, LLC  By: Original Signature on File	BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc.  By: Original Signature on File
Name: Wendy Bluemling	Name: C. W. Boltz
Title: _VP - Regulatory	Title: Managing Director
Date: 02-06-02	Date: 02-07-02

## **EXHIBIT 1**